

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

JULY/AUGUST 1972 Volume 23, Nos. 7/8

UNITED NATIONS

DAG HAMMARSKJOLD LIBRARY

Bibliographical Series

NOTE: Publications in this series bear a document symbol consisting of ST/LIB/SER. B/ followed by the number indicated below.

General and Miscellaneous

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
1	Selected bibliography of the specialized agencies related to the United Nations	49. I. 16	0, 25
2	Latin America, 1939-1949. A selected bibliography	52. I. 12	1.50
3	A bibliography of the Charter of the United Nations	55. I. 7	1.25
4	Index to microfilm of UN documents in English, 1946-1950	55. I. 24	0, 50
5/Rev. 2	List of United Nations document series symbols	E.70. I. 21	2,50
6	Bibliography on industrialization in under-developed countries	56. II. B. 2	2.00
7	List of periodicals and newspapers currently received. Mar 1957		
8	Bibliographical style manual	63.1.5	0.75
9	Economic and social development plans. Africa, Asia and Latin America. Jun 1964	64. I. 16	0.50
10	Government Gazettes. An annotated list	64. I. 24	0.75
11	Economic and social development plans. Centrally-planned economies; developed		
	market economies. Mar 1966	66. I. 10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E.68.I.10	1.00
			1

Index to resolutions of the GENERAL ASSEMBLY

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
Part I	Index to resolutions of the General Assembly - 1946-1970 (Numerical List)	E. 72. I. 3	3.00
Part II	Index to resolutions of the General Assembly - 1946-1970 (Subject Index)	E. 72. I. 14	3.00

Indexes to Proceedings

GENE	ERAL ASSEMBLY			SECUI	RITY COUNCIL		
No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S. *)	No.	YEAR	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S. *)
A .1	5th - 1950/51	53. I. 8	1.50	S. 1	19th - 1964	65. I. 17	0,75
A. 2	6th - 1951/52	54. I. 23	1,75	S. 2	20th - 1965	66. I. 15	1.00
A. 3	7th - 1952/53	53. I. 26	1.50	S. 3	21st - 1966	67. I. 18	0.75
A. 3/Add. 1	7th resumed - 1953	53. I. 38	0.10	S. 4	22nd - 1967	E.68. I. 15	1.00
A.4	8th - 1953	54. I. 13	1.50	S. 5	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 19	1.00
A.5	9th - 1954	55. I. 15	1.25	S. 6	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 18	1.00
A.6	10th - 1955	56. I. 21	1.00	S.7	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 11	1.50
A.7	11th; 1st and 2nd emer-			S. 8	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 8	1.50
	gency special - 1956/57	57. I. 25	1.25				
A.8	12th - 1957	58. I. 15	1.25				
A.9	13th; 3rd emergency					1	
& Add. 1	special - 1958/59	59. I. 14	1.70				
A.10	14th - 1959	60. I. 11	1.50				
A.11	15th; 4th emergency			1			
	special - 1960/61	61. I. 18	2.00	1			
A.12	16th; 3rd special - 1961/62		2.00	. 1			
A.13	17th; 4th special - 1962/63		2,00				
A.14	,,,,,,,						
& Add. 1	18th - 1963	64. I. 22	2.00	1 1			
A.15	19th - 1964/1965	66. I. 4	1.00				
A. 16	20th - 1965	66. I. 28	2.50	1			
A. 17	21st; 5th special - 1966/67	67. I. 27	3.00	1			
A . 18	5th emergency special -						
	1967; 22nd - 1967/68	E. 69. I. 3	3, 50			1	
A. 19	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 27	3.00				
A. 20	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 25	3.50				
A. 21	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 16	4,50				
A.22	26th - 1971	E. 72, I. 15	5.00			ł	



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

JULY/AUGUST 1972 Volume 23, Nos. 7/8

> UNITED NATIONS New York, 1972

ST/LIB/SER. E/289-290

SUBSCRIPTION TO

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Eleven issues per year plus Cumulative Subject Index (2 vols.) and Cumulative Checklist

> Annual subscription: \$U.S. 25.00 Price per issue: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies)

Price of annual cumulations, if bought separately, varies.

Table of Contents

List of abbreviations - p.vi

Page

CHECKLIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

Page

General Assembly Official Records 247 A/-: Plenary Documents 247 A/AC. 105/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space 248 A/AC. 105/C. 1/-: Scientific and Technical Sub-248 Committee A/AC. 105/C. 2/-: Legal Sub-Committee 249 A/AC.109/-: Special Committee on Implementation of Declaration on Independence of Colonial Countries and Peoples 249 A/AC. 109/SC. 1/-: Sub-Committee on Petitions 250 A/AC. 109/SC. 2/-: Sub-Committee I 250 A/AC. 109/SC. 3/-: Sub-Committee II A/AC. 109/SC. 4/-: Sub-Committee III 250 250 A/AC.115/-: Special Committee on Apartheid 250A/AC. 121/-: Special Committee on Peace-keeping 251 Operations A/AC. 131/-: United Nations Council for Namibia 251A/AC. 134/ -: Special Committee on the Question of 251 **Defining Aggression** A/AC. 138/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction 252 A/AC, 138/SC, I/-: Sub-Committee I 252 A/AC. 138/SC. II/-: Sub-Committee II 252 A/AC. 138/SC. III/-: Sub-Committee III 252 A/C. 5/-: Fifth Committee 252 253 A/CN. 4/-: International Law Commission A/CN. 9/-: United Nations Commission on Inter-253 national Trade Law Conferences A/CONF. 48/-: United Nations Conference on the 254 Human Environment, Stockholm 1972 A/CONF. 54/ -: 1971 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Industrial Development Organization, New York 1971 254 A/CONF. 55/-: 1972 Pledging Conference on the UN/FAO World Food Programme, New York 254 1972 A/CONF. 57/-: 1972 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Industrial Development Organization, New York 1972 254 A/CONF. 58/-: 1972 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Capital Development Fund, New York 1972 254

Security Council

S/-: Council Documents

Economic and Social Council	-
Official Records E/-: Council Documents E/AC. 51/-: Committee for Programme and Co-	257 257
ordination	258
Functional Commissions	
E/CN. 3/-: Statistical Commission E/CN. 4/-: Commission on Human Rights E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/-: Sub-Commission on Prevention of	258 259
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities E/CN. 6/-: Commission on the Status of Women E/CN. 9/-: Population Commission	259 259 259
Regional Commissions	
Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East (E/CN. 11/-) E/CN. 11/TRANS/-: Transport and Communications	260
Committee	260
Economic Commission for Africa (E/CN, 14/-) E/CN, 14/CAP, 4/-: Conference of African	260
Planners, 4th, Addis Ababa 1972 E/CN, 14/INR/-: Standing Committee on Industry	260
and Natural Resources	260
E/CN. 14/POP/-: Population Matters E/CN. 14/TRANS/-: Transport in Africa	260 261
 E/CN. 14/INCTAD III/-: Papers for UNCTAD III E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/-: Papers for UNCTAD III E/CN. 14/WP. 1/-: Joint Meeting of E. C. A. Work- ing Party on Intra-African Trade and O. A. U. Ad Hoc Committee of 14 on Trade and Devel- 	261
opment, 7th, Geneva 1972	261
Conferences	
E/CONF. 59/-: Conference on International Con- tainer Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 E/CONF. 60/PC/-: Third World Population Con-	261
ference, Geneva 1974: Preparatory Com- mittee	262
E/CONF. 63/-: United Nations Conference to Con- sider Amendments to the Single Convention	
on Narcotic Drugs, Geneva 1972 E/CONF. 64/-: Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, The Hague	262
1972	262
Necrette Deute	

Narcotic Drugs

254

E/IT/1970/-: Illicit Traffic	262
E/NS.1971/-: Seizures	264

	Page		Page
International Narcotics Control Board (E/INCB/-)	264	United Nations Development Programme	
Trusteeship Council		DP/-: Governing Council DP/13/C. 2/-: Sessional Committee	266 266
T/-: Council Documents	264	DP/13/C. 2/-: Sessional Committee	200
Secretariat		United Nations Conference	
Office of Legal Affairs ST/LEG/SER. B/-: Legislative Series	265	on Trade and Development (TD/-)	268
Treaty Series	265	TD/III/C.1/-: United Nations Conference on Trade and Development, Third Session: 1st Com-	
Department of Economic and Social Affairs (ST/ECA/-)	265	mittee (on Commodities) (1972)	2 69
Statistical Office: Statistical Yearbooks	265 265	TD/III/C. 2/-: 2nd Committee (on Manufactures) (1972)	269
ST/SOA/-: Social Development Division ST/SOA/SER. A/-: Population Division: Population		TD/III/C. 3/-: 3rd Committee (on Financing) (1972) TD/III/C. 4/-: 4th Committee (on Shipping and	270
Studies	265	Invisibles) (1972)	271
Office of Public Information (OPI/-)	265	TD/III/C. 6/-: 6th Committee (on Special Measures for the least Developed among the Developing	070
Office of Conference Services		Countries) (1972) TD/B/-: Trade and Development Board: Board	272
ST/LIB/SER. B/-: Library: Bibliographical Series: Indexes to Proceedings	265	Documents	$\frac{272}{272}$
ST/LIB/SER. H/-: Indexes to Resolutions	266	TD/B/AC. 5/-: Special Committee on Preferences TD/B/C. 4/-: Committee on Shipping	272
United Nations Office at Geneva			
ST/SOA/SER. S/-: Division of Narcotic Drugs: Scientific Research on Cannabis	266	International Court of Justice	273

LIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS ISSUED p.27	74
LIST OF DOCUMENTS REPUBLISHED p.28	39
LIST OF SALES PUBLICATIONS p.29	90
SUBJECT INDEX Yellow fascic	le

General Introduction

\$COPE

1. The United Nations Documents Index, prepared by the Documentation Division of the United Nations Headquarters Library, New York, lists and indexes all documents and publications of the United Nations--except restricted material and internal papers-- and all printed publications of the International Court of Justice.

ARRANGEMENT

2. Documents and publications are entered in the checklist section according to their series symbols. Publications which do not bear a symbol are entered by title under the issuing body. The appropriate section in the *Cumulative Index* should be consulted for general information on the system of document series symbols. For information on the sequence of the entries in the checklist see the table of contents, and for the arrangement of the subject index see the introductory note to that section (yellow pages).

MONTHLY ISSUES

3. Each monthly issue of the United Nations Documents Index includes in general the documents and publications processed by the Documentation Division during the month. The issues of July and August are combined in one issue. Periodicals are listed annually in the Cumulative Checklist.

4. Each issue comprises three separate sections that can be used independently. The first section is a checklist of United Nations documents and publications, arranged by symbol and fully described bibliographically. The second Nations documents received by the Library during the preceding month, with indication of the languages in which they were issued, and notes concerning their availability for distribution. It should be noted that this list includes language editions of all documents and publications as they are received and is not necessarily limited to those processed and entered in the checklist; b) a list of mimeographed documents republished in the printed Official Records and in other publications; c) a list of sales publications. The third section is a combined author-subject index to the documents described in the checklist. It is printed on a detachable yellow fascicle and can be removed and used independently of the checklist.

CUMULATIVE EDITIONS

5. Beginning with vol. 14 (1963) the monthly issues are superseded at the end of the year by two separate annual cumulations, the *Cumulative Checklist* and the *Cumulative Index*.

The *Cumulative Index* is a consolidation of the twelve monthly subject indexes. It contains also (a) a consolidated list by symbol of all documents and publications issued by the United Nations and the International Court of Justice during the year; (b) a consolidated list of documents republished in the *Official Records* or elsewhere; (c) a consolidated list of sales publications; (d) a list of new document series symbols.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

6. Information concerning the documentation system of the United Nations and the availability of the documents is given each year in the January issue in the introductory note preceding the Checklist of Documents and Publications. A list of libraries and Information Centres receiving United Nations material is issued each year under symbol ST/LIB/12/Rev. -.

7. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or issued in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

SUBSCRIPTION

8. The United Nations Documents Index is published monthly at annual subscription rate of \$U.S. \$25.00 (or equivalent in other currencies), post-free, and including the two annual cumulations. Single copies are available at \$U.S. 1.50. The annual cumulations are also available separately as sales publications. Subscriptions may be placed with the sales agents of United Nations publications. Orders and inquiries from countries without a sales agent may be addressed to the Sales Section, United Nations, New York, N.Y. 10017, or to the Distribution and Sales Section, United Nations Office at Geneva, 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland.

List of Abbreviations

ACC	Administrative Committee on Co-ordination	IGO	Inter-governmental Organization
adm.	administration	ILC	International Law Commission
commn	commission	ILO	International Labour Organisation
cttee	committee	IMCO	Inter-governmental Maritime Consultative Or- ganization
DC	Disarmament Commission	IMF	International Monetary Fund
D-G	Director-General	INCB	International Narcotics Control Board
ECA	Economic Commission for Africa	ITU	International Telecommunication Union
ECAFE	Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	NGO	Non-governmental organization
ECE	Economic Commission for Europe	NSGT	Non-Self-Governing Territories
ECLA	Economic Commission for Latin America	OAS	Organization of American States
ED	Executive Director	OAU	Organization of African Unity
EEC	European Economic Community	OECD	Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development
ESC	Economic and Social Council	ONUC	United Nations Operation in the Congo
FAO	Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations	OR	Official Records
Fund	International Monetary Fund	OTC	Office of Technical Co-operation
GA	General Assembly	SC	Security Council
GATT	General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade	S-G	Secretary-General
IAEA	International Atomic Energy Agency	TC	Trusteeship Council
IATA	International Air Transport Association	TDB	Trade and Development Board
IBRD	International Bank for Reconstruction and De-	UN	United Nations
ICAO	velopment International Civil Aviation Organization	UNCITRA	L United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
ICC	International Chamber of Commerce	UNCTAD	United Nations Conference on Trade and De-
ICEM	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi-	UNCIAD	velopment
10DM	gration	UNCURK	United Nations Commission for the Unification
ICFTU	International Confederation of Free Trade Unions		and Rehabilitation of Korea
ICJ	International Court of Justice	UNDP	United Nations Development Programme
IDA	International Development Association	UNE F	United Nations Emergency Force
Ю́В	Industrial Development Board	UNESCO	United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul- tural Organization
IFC	International Finance Corporation	UNESOB	United Nations Economic and Social Office in Beirut
IFCTU	International Federation of Christian Trade Unions	UNFICYP	United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus

UNHCR	United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees	UNRWA	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
UNICEF	United Nations Children's Fund	UNSDRI	United Nations Social Defence Research Institute
UNIDO	United Nations Industrial Development Organi- zation	UNTSO	United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
UNIPOM	United Nations India-Pakistan Observation Mis- sion	UPU	Universal Postal Union
UNITAR	United Nations Institute for Training and Re-	USSR	Union of Soviet Socialist Republics
	search	WFP	World Food Programme
United Kingdom	United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland	WFTU	World Federation of Trade Unions
United States	United States of America	WFUNA	World Federation of United Nations Associa- tions
UNMOGIP	United Nations Military Observation Group in	WHO	World Health Organization
011110011	India and Pakistan	WMO	World Meteorological Organization
UNRISD	United Nations Research Institute for Social Development	World Bank	International Bank for Reconstruction and De- velopment

vii

Checklist of Documents and Publications

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Official Records

25th SESSION

Supplements

No. 22: Report of the Special Committee on the Policies of Apartheid of the Government of the Republic of South Africa. Mar 1972. v, 107 p., including annexes. (A/8022/Rev. 1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

26th SESSION

Supplements

No. 22: Report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. May 1972. v, 147 p., including annexes. (A/8422/Rev.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

27th SESSION

Supplements

<u>No. 17</u>: Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session, 10 Apr - 5 May 1972. Jul 1972. iv, 52 p. (A/8717). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Plenary Documents

General Series

A/8022/Rev.1. Report of the Special Committee on the Policies of Apartheld of the Government of the Republic of South Africa. Mar 1972. v, 107 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8422/Rev.1. <u>Report of the Special Committee on</u> Apartheid. May 1972. v, 147 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8649. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance. Note by the Secretary-General. 30 Jun 1972. 2 \overline{p} . General Series (continued)

A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3). Report of the Secretary-General concerning the implementation of General Assembly resolution 2790 (XXVI) and Security Council resolution 307 (1971). 11 Aug 1972. [129] p., tables.

Transmits report of the UNHCR on the activities of the UN focal point for assistance to refugees from East Bengal in India.

A/8698. Freedom of information. Note by the Secretary-General. 30 Jun 1972. 2 p.

A/8717. <u>Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session, 10 Apr - 5 May 1972. Jul 1972. iv, 52 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17). Photo-offset.
\$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).
</u>

A/8738 (S/10727). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 3 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 3 Jul 1972. 3 p.

A/8739. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and the duration of the budget cycle. <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 10 Jul 1972. [18] p., including annex.

A/8740. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Letter dated 10 Jul 1972 to the Secretary-General from the Permanent Representative of Peru to the United Nations. 11 Jul 1972. 2 p.

Transmits text of the Declaration of Ministers for Foreign Affairs of countries parties to the Cartagena Agreement on nuclear explosions in the Pacific, Lima 1972.

A/8741. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Letter dated 14 Jul 1972 to the Secretary-General from the representatives of Australia and New Zealand to the United Nations. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/8742. Amendment to Article 22 of the Statute of the International Court of Justice (Seat of the Court) and consequential amendments to Articles 23 and 28. Note by the Secretary-General. 24 Jul 1972. 2 p.

Transmits explanatory memorandum from the ICJ.

A/8752. Request for the inclusion of an item in the provisional agenda of the 27th session. Creation of favourable conditions to accelerate the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea. Letter dated 17 Jul 1972 from the representatives of Algeria, the Congo, Guinea, Mali, Mauritania, the People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Sierra Leone, Somalia, the Sudan, the United Republic of Tanzania, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zambia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 18 Jul 1972. 4 p. Transmits explanatory memorandum.

A/8754 (S/10759). Admission of new Members to the United Nations. <u>Application</u> of the People's Republic of Bangladesh for admission to membership in the United Nations. Note by the Secretary-General. 8 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8755 (S/10760). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 10 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Jordan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 11 Aug 1972. [4] p.

A/8760. <u>Provisional agenda of the 27th regular ses</u> sion of the General Assembly, to convene at Headquarters, New York, on Tuesday, 19 Sep 1972, at 3 p.m. 21 Jul 1972. 11 p.

A/8766 (S/10765). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 18 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 18 Aug 1972. 1 p.

A/8769 (S/10772). Election of five members of the International Court of Justice. List of candidates nominated by national groups. Note by the Secretary-General. 23 Aug 1972. 1 \overline{p} .

Information Series

A/INF/136/Rev. 1. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 30 Jun 1972. 7 p.

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space

General Series

⁺A/AC.105/103. Space applications fellowships opportunities. 23 Jun 1972. [18] p., including annexes.

A/AC.105/104. Draft declaration of guiding principles on the use of satellite broadcasting for the free flow of information, the spread of education and greater cultural exchange. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 25 Jul 1972. 8 p.

A/AC. 105/105. Plan of action for the WMO tropical cyclone project. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 21 Aug 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 105/106. Summary of sounding rocket launchings from Thumba Equatorial Rocket Launching Station. Note by the Secretariat. 21 Aug 1972. 40 p.

Information Series

A/AC. 105/INF. 252. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B
(XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond.
Letter dated 11 Aug 1972 from the 1st Deputy Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space. 14 Aug 1972. 3 p. Transmits data concerning objects launched by the USSR, 14 Apr - 26 Jun 1972.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4. Review of national and cooperative international space activities for the calendar year 1971. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 26 Jul 1972. 18 p.

A/AC. 105/L. 66. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 15th resumed session to be convened at United Nations Headquarters, New York, on Tuesday, 5 Sep 1972. 2 Aug 1972. 1 p.

SCIENTIFIC AND TECHNICAL

SUB-COMMITTEE

Meeting Records

9th SESSION

A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 94	94th meeting	3 May 1972
	(opening)	
*SR. 95	95th meeting	4 May 1972
*SR. 96	96th meeting	5 May 1972

^{--/}Corr. 1. 20 Jul 1972. 1 p. English only.

^{--/}Add. 1. 19 Jul 1972. 1 p. Adds China as co-sponsor.

^{--/}Add. 3. 25 Jul 1972. 1 p. Adds Equatorial Guinea as co-sponsor.

^{--/}Add. 4. 27 Jul 1972. 2 p. Adds Bulgaria and 8 other States as co-sponsors.

Meeting Records

11th SESSION

A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR. 187-191. Summary records,
187th - 191st meetings, 2-5 May 1972. Cumulated edition. No summary records have been prepared for the

170th - 186th meetings of the 11th sess.

Special Committee on Implementation of Declaration on Independence of Colonial Countries and Peoples

General Series

A/AC. 109/400. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. <u>Resolution</u> adopted by the Special Committee at its 854th meeting on 13 Apr 1972 at Conakry, Guinea. 20 Apr 1972. 3 p.

Information Series

A/AC. 109/INF. 10/Add. 2, 3. List of representatives. 28 Apr, 1 Jun 1972. 1, 1 p. English only.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC, 109/L. 776. Montserrat. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 19 Apr 1972. 10 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 780. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Afghanistan, Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, Ethiopia, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Mali, Sierra Leone, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania and Yugoslavia; <u>revised draft resolution</u>. 26 Apr 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 781. Meetings of the Special Committee away from Headquarters: expression of appreciation to host Governments. Afghanistan, Bulgaria, China, Czechoslovakia, Ecuador, Ethiopia, Fiji, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Mali, Sierra Leone, Sweden, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, USSR, United Republic of Tanzania, Venezuela and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 26 Apr 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 783. British Virgin Islands. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 5 Jun 1972. 14 p.

A/AC.109/L.796/Add.1. Bermuda. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 17 Jul 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC.109/L.798. American Samoa and Guam. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 20 Jun 1972. 23 p.

A/AC, 109/L, 800. United States Virgin Islands. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 22 Jun 1972. 16 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 801. Report of Sub-Committee II. New Hebrides. 27 Jun 1972. 3 p.

A/AC.109/L.803. Cocos (Keeling) Islands and Papua New Guinea. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 30 Jun 1972. 30 p., including annex.

A/AC. 109/L. 804. Report of the Special Mission established by the Special Committee at its 840th meeting on 14 Mar 1972. 3 Jul 1972. [87] p., including annexes, maps and illustrations.

A/AC. 109/L. 805. <u>Report of Sub-Committee I.</u> Seychelles and St. <u>Helena</u>, 7 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 807. <u>Report of Sub-Committee II.</u> Gilbert and Ellice Islands, Pitcairn and the Solomon Islands. 17 Jul 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 809. Niue and the Tokelau Islands. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 24 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 810/Add. 1. <u>Report of the United</u> Nations Visiting Mission to Niue, 1972. 24 Jul 1972. 34 p., including annexes.

A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1. 4 Aug 1972. 55 p. English only.

A/AC, 109/L. 815. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Report of the Chairman. 8 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 816. One hundred and seventy-sixth report of the Sub-Committee on Petitions. 9 Aug 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 817. Question of dissemination of information on decolonization. Afghanistan, Ethiopia, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Sierra Leone, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, United Republic of Tanzania and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 9 Aug 1972. 3 p.

A/AC.109/L.818. Question of sending visiting missions to Territories. Afghanistan, India, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Sierra Leone, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, United Republic of Tanzania and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution.</u> 9 Aug 1972. 2 p.

General Assembly

Petitions

A/AC. 109/PET. 1195/Add. 2. Two petitions from Dr. Sietse Bosgra, and Mr. K.A. Hudes, Angola Committee, Netherlands, concerning Angola. 31 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/AC, 109/PET, 1199/Add, 3. Petition from Mr. F.A. Rene, President, The Seychelles People's United Party (SPUP) concerning the Seychelles. 31 Jul 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 4. Petition from Mr. Guy Sinon, Secretary-General, Seychelles People's United Party (SPUP) concerning Seychelles. 9 Aug 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 109/PET. 1224/Add. 1. Petition from Mr. M.A. Servina, General Secretary, Governments Workers' Union, concerning the Seychelles. 31 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 109/PET. 1227. Petition from Mr. Ahmed Bourhan Omar, Secretary-General, Mouvement de Liberation de Djibouti concerning French Somaliland. 22 May 1972. 1 p.

A/AC.109/PET.1228. Petition from Mr. Werner Mamugwe, concerning Namibia. 31 Jul 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 109/PET. 1229. Petition from Messrs. Hiovandu H. J. K. Mbaba, Kanyemba M. Amtenya and Uazapi Katijikondee concerning Namibia. 31 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 109/PET. 1230. Petition from Mr. Joe Nordmann, Secretary-General, International Association of Democratic Lawyers, concerning Southern Rhodesia. 31 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 109/PET. 1232. Petition from Mr. Dennis Brutus, Acting Chairman, International Campaign Against Racism in Sport (ICARIS), concerning Southern Rhodesia. 31 Jul 1972. 2 p.

SUB-COMMITTEE ON PETITIONS

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC, 109/SC. 1/SR, 170-174. Summary records.

*SR. 170	170th meeting	10 Mar 1972
*SR. 171	171st meeting	17 Mar 1972
*SR. 172	172nd meeting	21 Mar 1972
*SR. 173	173rd meeting	24 Mar 1972
*SR. 174	174th meeting	28 Mar 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE I

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 104-107. Summary records.

*SR. 104	104th meeting	25 May 1972
*SR. 105	105th meeting	2 Jun 1972
*SR. 106	106th meeting	21 Jun 1972
*SR. 107	107th meeting	27 Jun 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE II

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 150-152. Summary records.

*SR.150	150th meeting	25 May 1972
*SR, 151	151st meeting	1 Jun 1972
*SR. 152	152nd meeting	7 Jun 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE III

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC, 109/SC, 4/SR, 174-180. Summary records.

*SR, 174	174th meeting	28 Mar 1972
*SR, 175	175th meeting	9 May 1972
*SR.176	176th meeting	23 May 1972
*SR. 177	177th meeting	31 May 1972
*SR. 178	178th meeting	9 Jun 1972
*SR. 179	179th meeting	16 Jun 1972
*SR. 180	180th meeting	5 Jul 1972

Special Committee on Apartheid

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC.115/L.329/Rev. 1. Recent developments concerning the military build-up in South Africa. 24 May 1972. 8 p.

A/AC.115/L.332. Fiftieth report of the Sub-Committee on Petitions. 28 Apr 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 115/L. 333. Communication dated 24 Apr 1972 from Mr. Emilson Randriamihasinoro, Secretary of the World Peace Council, Helsinki. Information on the activities and programme of the World Peace Council to combat apartheid. 17 May 1972. 4 p.

A/AC.115/L.334. Letter dated 7 Apr 1972 from Mr. David M. Sibeko, Head of Mission to Europe and Americas of the Pan-Africanist Congress, London, to the Chairman of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 18 May 1972. 2 p.

Concerns political prisoners.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC.115/L.335. Letter dated 17 Apr 1972 from Mr. Roderick Finlayson, Manurewa, New Zealand, to the Chairman of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 18 May 1972. 2 p.

Concerns discrimination in sports.

A/AC. 115/L. 336. Letter dated 12 Apr 1972 from Mr. K. Andrianov, Chairman of the Olympic Committee of the USSR, Member of the Executive Board of the International Olympic Committee, Moscow, to

the Secretary-General. 16 May 1972. 2 p. Concerns exchanges of sporting events with South African teams.

A/AC. 115/L. 337. Note on repressive measures against opponents of apartheid. 1 Jun 1972. 21 p.

A/AC.115/L.339. Fifty-first report of the Sub-Committee on Petitions. 9 Jun 1972. 2 p.

A/AC.115/L.340. <u>Telegram</u> dated 8 Jun 1972 from the International Union of Students, Prague, Czechoslovakia to the Special Committee on Apartheid. 13 Jun 1972. 1 p.

Concerns student demonstration against apartheid.

A/AC.115/L.341. <u>Report of the Sub-Committee on</u> Information. 22 Jun 1972. 2 p.

A/AC.115/L.342. <u>Report</u> of the Delegation of the Special Committee to the International Conference on Namibia and to the Meeting of the Commission on Racism of the World Peace Council in Brussels, 26-31 May 1972. 6.Jul 1972. 10 p.

A/AC.115/L.343. <u>Report</u> of the Sub-Committee on Information. 12 Jul 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr.1. 13 Jul 1972. 1 p. English only.

A/AC. 115/L. 344. <u>Report of the Mission to the ILO</u> General Conference in Geneva. 18 Jul 1972. 14 p.

Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 121/L. 15/Add. 3. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13 Jul 1972. 2 p.

United Nations Council for Namibia

General Series

A/AC. 131/26. Question of travel documents. Agreement between the Federal Republic of Nigeria and the United Nations Council for Namibia on the right of return to Nigeria of certain Namibians. 3 May 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 131/27. <u>Statement</u> issued by the United Nations Council for Namibia on 12 Jul 1972 concerning developments relating to Ovamboland. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 131/28. <u>Statement</u> issued by the United Nations Council for Namibia on 20 Jul 1972 concerning the banning order by the Government of South Africa confining the Vice-President of the South West Africa People's Organization, Mr. N.G. Maxuilili, to the Magisterial District of Walvis Bay. 28 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 131/L.3. Financial implications of the decision by the Council to attend the Namibia International Conference in Brussels, Belgium, and to visit Africa in 1972. Note by the Secretary-General. 8 May 1972. 2 p.

A/AC.131/L.4. Cables and letters relating to the question of Namibia representation and participation in the Organizational Meeting of the International Commission on Southeast Atlantic Fisheries held in Rome from 24 to 29 Apr 1972 as decided in the meetings of the Council for Namibia. 10 Aug 1972. 6 p.

Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression

Information Series

 A/AC. 134/INF. 1. Membership of the Special Committee. 22 Feb 1972. 4 p.
 Quadrilingual text - English, French, Russian

Quadrilingual text - English, French, Russian and Spanish.

Meeting Records

5th SESSION

A/AC.134/SR.92-99. Summary records, 92nd 99th meetings, 31 Jan - 3 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction

General Series

A/AC.138/74/Corr.1. 23 Jun 1972. 1 p. English and Spanish only.

--/Corr.2. 23 Jun 1972. 1 p. French only.

A/AC. 138/75 & Corr. 1. Malta: list of subjects and issues relating to the law of the sea to be submitted to the Conference on the Law of the Sea. 26 Jun, 10 Jul 1972. 3, 1 p.

A/AC. 138/80. Text of the Declaration of Santo Domingo approved by the meeting of Ministers of the Specialized Conference of the Caribbean Countries on Problems of the Sea held on 7 Jun 1972. (Circulated as a Committee document pursuant to the decision of the Committee at its 78th meeting held on 20 Jul 1972). 26 Jul 1972. 9 p.

Meeting Records

SPRING 1972 SESSION

A/AC. 138/SR. 71-76. Summary records, 71st to 76th meetings, 28 Feb - 30 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMITTEE I

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 15. Institutional problems concerning the Sea-bed Authority: The Council. Working paper submitted by the Italian delegation. $\overline{1 \text{ Aug}}$ $\overline{1972.4 \text{ p.}}$

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 16. Archeological and historical treasures of the sea-bed and the ocean floor beyond the limits of national jurisdiction. Submitted by the delegation of Greece. 2 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

SPRING 1972 SESSION

A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 32-47. Summary records,
32nd to 47th meetings, 29 Feb - 29 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMITTEE II

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC.138/SC.11/L.7. USSR: <u>draft articles</u> on straits used for international navigation. 25 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

SPRING 1972 SESSION

 A/AC. 138/SC. II/SR. 24-32. Summary records, 24th to 32nd meetings, 1-30 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMITTEE III

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 19. USSR: <u>draft resolution</u> on measures for preventing the pollution of the marine environment. 25 Jul 1972, 2 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 20. Peru: proposed amendments to the definition of marine pollution and the general principles for assessment and control of marine pollution which are the subject of Recommendation 92 of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment (A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 17, Recommendation 92, and A/CONF. 48/8, para. 197). 27 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 21. <u>Statement</u> made by the representative of IMCO on the activities of the Organization pertaining to ships' routeing, traffic separation schemes, areas to be avoided by certain ships and related questions, at the 22nd meeting of Sub-Committee III held on 26 Jul 1972. 27 Jul 1972. 6 p.

A/AC.138/SC.III/L.22. Australia, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Fiji, Indonesia, Japan, Malaysia, New Zealand, Peru, Philippines, Singapore and Thailand: draft resolution. 31 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

SPRING 1972 SESSION

A/AC. 138/SC. III/SR. 15-19. Summary records, 15th to 19th meetings, 1-27 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

Fifth Committee

(Administrative and Budgetary)

General Series

A/C. 5/1429/Corr. 2. 11 Jul 1972. 2 p.

International Law Commission

General Series

A/CN. 4/253/Add. 3. Question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law. Observations of Member States. 17 May 1972. ii, $\overline{8 p}$.

--/Add. 5. 16 Jun 1972. ii, 2 p.

A/CN. 4/256/Add. 3, 4. Fifth <u>report</u> on succession in respect of treaties by Sir Humphrey Waldock, Special Rapporteur. 16, 28 Jun 1972. ii, ii; 11, 37 p.

A/CN. 4/257/Add. 1. Third report on the most-favoured-nation clause. Draft articles on the most-favoured nation clause with commentaries by Mr. Endre Ustor, Special Rapporteur. 8 May 1972. ii, 5 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/CN. 4/L. 183/Add. 2. Draft articles on succession in respect of treaties. Texts of articles 7 and 8 adopted by the Drafting [Committee] on 1st reading. 14 Jun 1972. 3 p.

--/Add. 3. ... Texts of articles 1 (quinquies), 8 (bis), 9, 10 and 11, adopted by the Drafting Committee on 1st reading. 19 Jun 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 4. ... <u>Texts</u> of articles X, 12, 13, 15, 17, 17 (bis), 17 (ter) and 17 (quater) adopted by the Drafting Committee on 1st reading. 29 Jun 1972. 6 p.

--/Add. 5. ... Texts of articles 1, 17 (quinquies) and 19 to 21 adopted by the Drafting Committee on 1st reading. 3 Jul 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 6. ... Text of articles 22 and 22 (bis) adopted by the Drafting Committee on 1st reading. 5 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/CN. 4/L. 186. Question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law. <u>Report of the Working Group</u>. Draft articles on the prevention and punishment of crimes against diplomatic agents and other internationally protected persons. 16 Jun 1972. 6 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/CN.4/L.187. Draft report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session, 2 May - 7 Jul 1972. 26 Jun 1972. 11 p.

A/CN. 4/L. 188 & Add. 1. Question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law. Second report of the Working Group. Draft articles on the prevention and punishment of crimes against diplomatic agents and other internationally protected persons. 28 Jun 1972. 3, 6 p.

A/CN. 4/L. 189. Question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law. Third <u>report</u> of the Working Group. Draft articles on the prevention and punishment of crimes against diplomatic agents and other internationally protected persons. 30 Jun 1972. 1 p.

A/CN. 4/L. 190 & Add. 1. Draft report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session, 2 May - 7 Jul 1972. Chapter IV: Progress of work on other topics. Chapter V: Other decisions and conclusions of the Commission. 4, 5 Jul 1972. 5, 10 p.

A/CN, 4/L, 191. Draft report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session, 2 May - 7 Jul 1972. Chapter III: Question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law. 4 Jul 1972. 28 p.

A/CN. 4/L. 192. Draft report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session, 2 May - 7 Jul 1972. Chapter I: Organization of the session. 5 Jul 1972. 6 p.

Serial Publications

A/CN. 4/SER. A/1970/Add. 1. Yearbook of the International Law Commission 1970. Vol. II: Documents of the 22nd session including the report of the Commission to the General Assembly. Mar 1972. iii, 317 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 71. V. 7). \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

United Nations Commission on International Trade Law

General Series

A/CN. 9/66. Timing and contents of the UNCITRAL yearbook. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 20 Mar 1972. [7] p., including annexes.

Annex contains proposed outline of contents of UNCITRAL yearbook, Vol. III.

Conferences

United Nations Conference on the Human Environment

(Stockholm 1972)

General Series

A/CONF. 48/13/Rev. 1. Conference bibliography.
31 May 1972. [76] p. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

1971 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Industrial Development Organization

(New York 1971)

General Series

A/CONF. 54/2. Contributions pledged to the United Nations Industrial Development Organization for the year 1972 as at 31 May 1972. Memorandum by the Secretary-General. 18 Jul 1972. 4 p.

1972 Pledging Conference on the UN/FAO World Food Programme

(New York 1972)

General Series

A/CONF. 55/1/Add. 1. 1972 Pledging Conference on the United Nations/Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations World Food Programme. Final Act. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Adds Kenya to the list of signatories on p. 3, para. 4.

1972 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Industrial Development Organization

(New York 1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit,

A/CONF. 57/L. 1. Provisional agenda. 18 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/CONF.57/L.2. <u>Rules of procedure</u>. 18 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/CONF. 57/L.3. <u>Draft final act of the 1972 United</u> Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Industrial Development Organization. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p.

1972 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Capital Development Fund

(New York 1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/CONF.58/L.1. Provisional agenda. 14 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/CONF. 58/L.2. Rules of procedure. 14 July 1972. 5 p.

SECURITY COUNCIL

Council Documents

General Series

S/7930/Add. 1653-1699 & Corr. 1, 1700-1714. <u>Supplemental information</u>. 30 Jun - 30 Aug 1972. Various pagings.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10539/Add. 3: See A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3)

General Series (continued)

S/10708/Add. 1. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 301 (1971).
G Jul 1972. 2 p. Concerns Namibia question.

S/10727: See A/8738 (S/10727)

S/10728. Letter dated 30 Jun 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Turkey to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 3 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Cyprus situation.

S/10729. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 5 Jul 1972. 9 p.

S/10730. Letter dated 5 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 5 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10731. Letter dated 5 Jul 1972 from the Chargé d'affaires, a.i., of the Permanent Mission of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 5 Jul 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10732. Letter dated 6 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 6 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10733. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p.

S/10734. Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 312 (1972). 11 Jul 1972. [12] p., including annex.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10735. Letter dated 10 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Mauritania to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 11 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10736. Letter dated 13 Jul 1972 from the President of the United Nations Council for Namibia to the President of the Security Council. 14 Jul 1972. 1 p. Concerns Namibia question.

S/10737. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 17 Jul 1972. 1 p.

S/10738. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 309 (1972) concerning the question of Namibia. 17 Jul 1972. [23] p., including annexes.

Concerns Namibia question.

S/10739. Letter dated 17 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 18 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

General Series (continued)

S/10740. Letter dated 17 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of Algeria, Bahrain, Egypt, Iraq, Kuwait, Lebanon, Libya, Morocco, Oman, People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Tunisia, United Arab Emirates and Yemen addressed to the President of the Security Council. 18 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns occupation of Persian Gulf Islands by Iran.

S/10741. Letter dated 19 Jul 1972 from the Executive Secretary of the Organization of African Unity in New York addressed to the President of the Security Council. 20 Jul 1972. 17 p.

Concerns Middle East situation; Southern Rhodesia question; Territories under Portuguese administration; Namibia question and apartheid policies of South Africa.

 $S/10742.\,$ Guinea, Somalia, Sudan and Yugoslavia draft resolution. 20 Jul 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10743. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 25 Jul 1972. 9 p.

S/10746. Report by the Secretary-General to the President of the Security Council concerning the credentials of the alternate representative of India on the Security Council. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

S/10747. Guinea, Somalia and Sudan: draft resolu-tion. 28 Jul 1972. 2 p. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10748. Report by the Secretary-General to the President of the Security Council concerning the credentials of the deputy representative of the People's Republic of China on the Security Council. 28 Jul 1972. 1 p.

S/10749. Note by the President of the Security Council. 31 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns implementation of Declaration on the strengthening of International Security.

S/10750. Argentina: draft resolution. 31 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Namibia question.

S/10751. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 31 Jul 1972. 8 p.

S/10752. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 310 (1972). 31 Jul 1972. [16] p., including annex. Concerns Namibia question.

S/10754. Letter dated 1 Aug 1972 from the Chairman of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples addressed to the President of the Security Council. 3 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10755. Report by the Secretary-General to the President of the Security Council concerning the credentials of the representative of the Sudan on the Security Council. 4 Aug 1972. 1 p.

S/10756. Letter dated 7 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Iran to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 7 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Concerns occupation of Persian Gulf Islands by Iran.

S/10757. <u>Summary statement</u> by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 7 Aug 1972. 8 p.

S/10758. Report by the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the representative of Guinea on the Security Council. 8 Aug 1972. 1 p.

S/10759: See A/8754 (S/10759)

S/10760: See A/8755 (S/10760)

S/10762. <u>Summary statement</u> by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 14 Aug 1972. 7 p.

S/10763. Letter dated 9 Aug 1972 from the Secretary-General to Governments containing a further appeal for voluntary contributions for the financing of the United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus. 15 Aug 1972. 4 p.

Concerns Cyprus situation.

S/10764. Letter dated 15 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Botswana to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 16 Aug 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10765: See A/8766 (S/10765)

S/10766. Letter dated 20 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Pakistan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 21 Aug 1972. 4 p.

Concerns the application of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations.

General Series (continued)

S/10766/Corr.1. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p. Chinese and English only.

S/10767. Report by the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the alternate representative of the United Kingdom on the Security Council. 21 Aug 1972. 1 p.

S/10768. China: <u>draft resolution</u>. 21 Aug 1972. 1 p. Concerns the application of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations.

--/Corr.1. 23 Aug 1972. 1 p. English, French, Russian and Spanish only.

S/10769. Letter dated 21 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Khmer Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p. Concerns Cambodia situation.

S/10770 & Add. 1. <u>Summary statement</u> by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 22, 29 Aug 1972. 7, 2 p.

S/10772: See A/8769 (S/10772)

S/10773. <u>Report</u> of the Security Council Committee on the Admission of New Members concerning the application of the People's Republic of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations. 23 Aug 1972. [4] p., including annex.

S/10774. Note by the President of the Security Council. 23 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Concerns the application of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations.

Agenda

S/Agenda/1651-1660. Provisional agendas, 1651st - 1660th meetings, 18 Jul - 25 Aug 1972.

Communications (LIMITED distribution)

S/NC/204. <u>Communications</u> received from private individuals and non-governmental bodies relating to matters of which the Security Council is seized. 26 Jul 1972. 4 p.

Resolutions

S/RES/317 (1972). Resolution 317 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1653rd meeting, on 21 Jul 1972. 21 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/RES/318 (1972). Resolution 318 (1972), adopted

- by the Security Council at its 1655th meeting on
- 28 Jul 1972. 28 Jul 1972. 2 p. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

Resolutions (continued)

S/RES/319 (1972). Resolution 319 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1657th meeting, on
1 Aug 1972. 1 Aug 1972. 1 p. Concerns Namibia question.

Meeting Records

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV.1651-1660. Verbatim records. Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

*PV.1651	1651st meeting	18 Jul	1972	
& Corr.1	English only			

Meeting Records (continued)

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV.1651-1660. Verbatim records (continued) Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

*PV.1652	1652nd meeting	20 Jul 1972
*PV.1653	1653rd meeting	21 Jul 1972
*PV.1654	1654th meeting	28 Jul 1972
*PV,1655	1655th meeting	28 Jul 1972
*PV.1656	1656th meeting	31 Jul 1972
*PV.1657	1657th meeting	1 Aug 1972
*PV.1658	1658th meeting	10 Aug 1972
*PV.1659	1659th meeting	24 Aug 1972
*PV.1660	1660th meeting	25 Aug 1972

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

Official Records

52nd SESSION

Supplements

No. 8: Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. Report on the 11th session, 1-12 May 1972. Aug 1972. iii, 14 p. (E/5159/Rev.1) (E/AC.51/61/ Rev.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

53rd SESSION

Supplements

No. 7: Committee for Development Planning. Report on the 8th session, 10-20 Apr 1972. May 1972. iii, 31 p. (E/5126). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 8: Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. 9th report. May 1972. iv, 27 p. (E/5131). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 9: United Nations Children's Fund. Report of the Executive Board [session], 24 Apr - 5 May 1972. Jun 1972. v, 60 p., including annexes. (E/5128) (E/ICEF/624). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Council Documents

General Series

E/5082/Corr.1 (E/CN.7/544/Corr.1). 1 p. [n.d.]

E/5126. Committee for Development Planning. Report on the 8th session, 10-20 Apr 1972. May 1972. iii, 31 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.7). Photooffset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

General Series (continued)

E/5128 (E/ICEF/624). United Nations Children's Fund. Report of the Executive Board [session], 24 Apr -5 May 1972. Jun 1972. v, 60 p., including annexes. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 9). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5131. Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. 9th report. May 1972. iv, 27 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Corr.1. 21 Jun 1972. 1 p. Photo-offset.

E/5138. Report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. 8 Jun 1972. [49] p., including annexes.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued subsequently in printed form as supplement no. 12 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8712).

E/5155/Add.1. Question of the establishment of an international university. Report of the Secretary-General. 12 Jul 1972. 4 $\frac{1}{p}$.

E/5159 (E/AC.51/61). <u>Report</u> of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination on its 11th session. Agenda item 13 (LII). 16 May 1972. [15] p., including annexes.

E/5159/Rev.1 (E/AC.51/61/Rev.1). Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. <u>Report</u> on the 11th session, 1-12 May 1972. Aug 1972. iii, 14 p. (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.8). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5169 (Part I). Human rights questions. Report of the Commission on the Status of Women on its 24th session. Agenda item 8 (a) (LII). <u>Report</u> of the Social Committee: [Part I]. 30 May 1972. 27 p.

E/5169 (Part II). ... Report of the Commission on Human Rights on its 28th session. Agenda item 8 (b) (LII). <u>Report</u> of the Social Committee: Part II. 31 May 1972. 19 p.

--(Part III). ... Allegations regarding infringements of trade union rights. Agenda item 8 (c) (LII). Report of the Social Committee: Part III. 31 May 1972. 1 p.

E/5173. Transport development. Agenda item 6 (LII). (a) Establishment of a United Nations transport economics and technology documentation centre; (b) United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic: report of the Intergovernmental Preparatory Group. Report of the Economic Committee. 31 May 1972. $\overline{2p}$.

E/5175. Population. Agenda item 4 (LII). Report of the Economic Committee. 31 May 1972. $\overline{14 p}$.

E/5176. Natural resources. Agenda item 5 (LII). Report of the Economic Committee. 31 May 1972. 18 p.

E/5177. Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination on its 11th session. Agenda item 13 (LII). Report of the Economic Committee. 31 May 1972. 1 p.

E/5178. Science and technology. Agenda item 11 (LII). (a) Terms of reference of the Committee on Science and Technology; (b) World Plan of Action; (c) Question of United Nations sponsorship of the Protein Advisory Group. Report of the Economic Committee. 31 May 1972. $\overline{7 p}$.

E/5180. Statistics. Agenda item 7 (LII). Report of the Economic Committee. 1 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/5185. Operational activities for development. United Nations Development Programme. <u>Report</u> of the Governing Council of UNDP on its 14th session. 30 Jun 1972. [110] p., including annexes.

--/Corr. 1. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p. English and French only.

E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65). <u>Report</u> of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination on its 12th session. 29 Jun 1972. [23] p., including annex.

E/5191 (E/AC.57/7). Report of the Committee on Crime Prevention and Control on its 1st session held from 8 to 16 May 1972. 5 Jul 1972. [19] p., including annexes.

Information Series

E/INF/123/Corr.1. 30 Jun 1972. 1 p. English and French only.

Resolutions

E/RES/INF/52. Resolutions adopted by the Economic and Social Council at its 52nd session. 5 Jun 1972. 4 p.

Meeting Records

52nd SESSION

E/SR. 1814-1818. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1814	1814th meeting	15 May 1972
& Corr.1	English & Spanish only	·
*SR.1815	1815th meeting	17 May 1972
*SR. 1816	1816th meeting	1 Jun 1972
*SR. 1817	1817th meeting	2 Jun 1972
*SR. 1818	1818th meeting	2 Jun 1972
	(closing)	

Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

General Series

E/AC. 51/61 & Rev. 1: See E/5159 & Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61 & Rev. 1)

E/AC. 51/65: See E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65)

E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17). United Nations Conference on the Human Environment: Recommendation on international organizational implications of action proposals. Note by the Secretary-Constant $\frac{27}{10}$ km $\frac{1072}{10}$ [6] main including on propose

General. 27 Jun 1972. [6] p., including annex. Transmits recommendation on international organizational implications of action proposals adopted by the UN Conference on the Human Environment.

--/Corr.1 (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17/Corr.1).

25 Jul 1972. 1 p. Corrects symbol.

<u>Functional Commissions</u> Statistical Commission

General Series

E/CN. 3/420. Co-ordination and integration of international statistical programmes. Statistics of the developing countries for the Second United Nations Development Decade. Programme of work and priorities. <u>Report</u> of the 4th session of the Working Group on International Statistical Programmes and Co-ordination. 20 Jul 1972. 16 p.

E/CN. 3/421. Co-ordination and integration of international statistical programmes. International statistical programmes, 1973-1977. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 13 Jul 1972. 29 p.

E/CN. 3/424. Statistics of the developing countries for the Second United Nations Development Decade. Technical assistance programmes of the United Nations system. Note by the Secretary-General. 16 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/CN.3/430. Statistics of the distributive and related service trades. Draft international recommendations on statistics of the distributive trades and services. Report of the Secretary-General. 13 Jul 1972. 45 p., tables.

E/CN. 3/433. A system of demographic, manpower and social statistics. Manpower statistics. Document prepared by the International Labour Office. 7 Jun 1972. [23] p., including annexes.

E/CN.3/434. A system of demographic, manpower and social statistics. Migration statistics. Recommendations for the improvement of international migration statistics: draft revision. Report of the Secretary-General. 17 Jul 1972. 31 p.

E/CN. 3/435. A system of demographic, manpower and social statistics. Migration statistics. Proposals for the improvement of internal migration statistics. Report of the Secretary-General. 17 Jul 1972. 21 p.

E/CN. 3/436. Progress reports. United Nations Statistical Office. Report of the Secretary-General. 17 Jul 1972. 15 p.

E/CN. 3/439. Programme of work and priorities. Publications of statistics. Report of the Secretary-General. 26 Jul 1972. 27 p.

Commission on Human Rights

Meeting Records

28th SESSION

E/CN. 4/SR. 1139-1151. Summary records, 1139th (opening) to 1151st meetings, 6-15 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF

DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION

OF MINORITIES

General Series

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/324. Provisional agenda of the 25th session, to be convened at United Nations Headquarters, New York, on Monday, 14 Aug 1972, at 11 a.m. 11 Jul 1972. 8 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326. Question of slavery and the slave trade in all their practices and manifestations, including the slavery-like practices of apartheid and colonialism. Note by the Secretary-General. 19 Jul 1972. [12] p., including annexes.

General Series (continued)

E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/327. Review of further developments in fields with which the Sub-Commission has been concerned. Note by the Secretary-General. 19 Jul 1972. 11 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/329. Review of further developments in fields with which the Sub-Commission has been concerned. Memorandum submitted by the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization. 17 Jul 1972. 8 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/330. Review of further developments in the fields with which the Sub-Commission has been concerned. Résumé of those parts of the periodic reports on human rights which relate to matters falling within the terms of reference of the Sub-Commission. Note by the Secretary-General, 20 Jul 1972. 6 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331 & Add. 1. Preliminary report on the implementation of resolution VII of the International Conference on Human Rights, entitled "Establishment of a new, additional United Nations programme on racial discrimination". Report of the Secretary-General. 11 Jul 1972. 4, [40] p., including annexes.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/L, 564. Study on the rights of persons belonging to ethnic, religious and linguistic minorities. Preliminary report by Mr. Francesco Caportorti, Special Rapporteur. 27 Jun 1972. [36] p., including annexes.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 566. Study of the problem of discrimination against indigenous populations. Preliminary report submitted by the Special Rapporteur, Mr. José R. Martínez Cobo. 29 Jun 1972. [33] p., including annex.

Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Records

24th SESSION

E/CN. 6/Min. or SR. 571-598. Summary records or minutes, 571st to 598th meetings, 14 Feb - 3 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

Population Commission

General Series

E/CN. 9/265. World Population Conference, 1974. Plans and arrangements for the Conference. Progress report of the Secretary-General. 26 Jun 1972. 60 p., tables, including annexes.

E/CN. 9/268. Matters affecting population in relation to the strategy for the Second United Nations Development Decade. Report of the Advisory Committee of Experts on Global Population Strategy on its meeting held in New York from 19 to 23 Jun 1972. 11 Jul 1972. [18] p., including annex.

Regional Commissions

Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

General Series

E/CN. 11/1021. United Nations Development Programme. Information paper on the activities of the United Nations Development Programme in Asia and the Far East. 14 Mar 1972. 6 p.

E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461). Summary records, 28th session, 15-27 Mar 1972. 14 Jul 1972. vi, 252 p.

TRANSPORT AND COMMUNICATIONS

COMMITTEE

General Series

E/CN. 11/TRANS/195. <u>Report of the Highways and</u> Highway Transport Sub-Committee, 9th session. 27 Jun 1972. 37 p., tables.

Economic Commission for Africa

General Series

E/CN. 14/561. <u>Report</u> on the Symposium on Economic Co-operation in Central Africa, Kinshasa, 28-29 Jun 1971. 20 Jun 1972. [7] p.

E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/ 61). <u>Report</u> of the African Population Conference, Accra, Ghana, 9-18 Dec 1971. 14 Jul 1972. [85] p., including annexes.

E/CN. 14/563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62). <u>Report</u> of the 2nd Regional Inter-agency Co-ordination Meeting on Population, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, 19-21 Apr 1972. 3 Jul 1972. [32] p., including annex.

E/CN. 14/564 (E/CN. 14/POP/63). <u>Report</u> of the 2nd Meeting of the Non-UN Organizations Interested in Population Work in Africa, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, 24-26 Apr 1972. [n.d.] [35] p.

E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49). <u>Report</u> of the Preparatory Committee of the Association of African Trade Promotion Organizations, Addis Ababa, 5-7 Jul 1972. 31 Jul 1972. [12] p., including annexes.

List of Documents (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/DOC/36. List of ECA documents issued.
26 Jul 1972. 15 p. Bilingual text - E & F.

CONFERENCE OF AFRICAN PLANNERS

(4th, Addis Ababa 1972)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/CAP.4/2. Matters arising from the 10th session (1st Conference of Ministers) of Economic Commission for Africa (ECA). 11 Jul 1972. [23] p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/3. Postal development strategy. 25 Jul 1972. 6 p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/4. The United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm, 5-16 Jun 1972. 31 Jul 1972. 7 p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/5. Reporting and evaluation of development progress at the national level. <u>Paper pre-</u> pared by the Centre for Development Planning, Projections and Policies. 2 Aug 1972. [29] p.

STANDING COMMITTEE ON INDUSTRY

AND NATURAL RESOURCES

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/INR/198. North African industrial harmonization study. 18 May 1972. [121] p., tables.

POPULATION MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/POP/61-63; See E/CN. 14/562-564 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1-3) (E/CN. 14/POP/61-63)

E/CN.14/POP/64. Provisional agenda. 13 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 14/POP/65. Comparative regional typology of urbanization patterns by sex and age. Prepared by the Population Division, Department of Economic and Social Affairs of the United Nations secretariat. 13 Jul 1972. [43] p., tables, charts.

E/CN.14/POP/66. <u>Provisional programme</u>. 7 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 14/POP/67. Urbanization in Africa: levels, trends and prospects. 21 Jul 1972. [26] p., including annexes, tables.

E/CN. 14/POP/68. Distribution of population in Africa and review of governmental policies affecting population distribution. 27 Jul 1972. [18] p., tables.

TRANSPORT IN AFRICA

General Series

E/CN. 14/TRANS/59. Draft provisional agenda. 5 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/60. Port management problems: I. The relation between port management and associated services and customers, by Mr. lan Trelawny. 30 Jun 1972. 10 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/61. Port management problems: II. Application of modern management techniques, by Mr. Ian Trelawny. 30 Jun 1972. 10 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/62. Training of port personnel. Paper prepared by the International Labour Organisation. 30 Jun 1972. 5 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/63. Port management problems: III. Customs procedures and documentation. <u>Paper</u> prepared by the Board of Customs and Excise, <u>Lagos</u>, Nigeria. 30 Jun 1972. 10 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/64. Common factors affecting ports on the West African coast, by Mr. David Hilling, Bedford College, University of London. 30 Jun 1972. 9 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/65. Provisional agenda. 5 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/66. Provisional agenda. 13 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/67 & Add. 1. Trans-African Highway. Terms of reference for feasibility study. 13, 28 Jul 1972. [10], 1 p.

E/CN.14/TRANS/68. Feeder links to the Trans-African Highway. 14 Jul 1972. [8] p., map, table.

PAPERS FOR UNCTAD III

General Series

E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2. Shipping and ports. 10 Mar 1972. vi, [188] p., including annexes.

JOINT MEETING OF E.C.A. WORKING PARTY ON

INTRA-AFRICAN TRADE AND O.A.U. AD HOC

COMMITTEE OF 14 ON TRADE AND

DEVELOPMENT

(7th, Geneva 1972)

General Series

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/39/Rev. 1 (OAU/TRAD/38/Rev. 1). Association of African Trade Promotion Organizations. 9 Jun 1972. [12] p.

General Series (continued)

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/46 (OAU/TRAD/45). Comparative analysis of the action programme adopted by the 2nd African Ministerial Meeting, Addis Ababa, 8-14 Oct 1971 and the programme of action adopted by the 2nd Ministerial Meeting of the Group of 77, Lima, 25 Oct - 7 Nov 1971. 24 Apr 1972. [124] p., tables.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/47 (OAU/TRAD/46). Provisional agenda. 17 Jul 1972. 5 p.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47). The 3rd session of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development and Africa. <u>Provisional note</u> by the secretariat. 26 Jul 1972. [27] p.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/49 (OAU/TRAD/48). <u>Report</u> on the activities of the Africa Trade Centre for the period 1 Aug 1971 - 31 Jul 1972. 31 Jul 1972. [6] p., including annex.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50: See E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/ WP. 1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49)

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/53 (OAU/TRAD/52). International procurement and development of intra-African trade. 13 Jul 1972. ii, 8 p.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/54 (OAU/TRAD/53). Study on possibilities of agreements between African producing and consuming countries in respect of primary commodities especially foodstuffs. 27 Jul 1972. 2 p.

Conferences

Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO)

(Geneva 1972)

General Series

E/CONF. 59/10 & Add. 1. Various facilitation questions. Note by the secretariat. 8 Nov 1971, 17 Jan 1972. [6], 3 p., including annex.

E/CONF. 59/11 & Add. 1. Standardization of sizes and weights of containers. Note by the secretariat. 8 Nov 1971, 17 Jan 1972. 3, 1 p.

E/CONF. 59/12 & Add. 1. Documents. Note by the secretariat. 8 Nov 1971, 17 Jan 1972. 3,2 p.

E/CONF. 59/13/Add. 1, 2. Safety questions. Note by the secretariat. 17 Jan, 21 Mar 1972. 1, [17] p., including annexes.

Add. 2 transmits report of 3rd Joint IMCO/ECE Meeting to Study the Draft International Convention for Safe Transport Containers ([E/ECE/]W/ TRANS/WP. 24/225).

E/CONF. 59/14. Inspection, testing and certification of containers. <u>Note</u> by the secretariat. 23 Nov 1971. 3 p.

E/CONF. 59/15 & Add. 1. Identification and markings of containers. Note by the secretariat. 25 Nov 1971, 28 Feb 1972. [6], 1 p., including annex.

E/CONF. 59/16. Customs questions. Note by the secretariat. 26 Nov 1971. [15] p., including annexes.

--/Corr.1. 17 Jan 1972. 1 p. English only.

--/Add. 1, 2. 18 Jan, 28 Feb 1972. 1, 3 p.

E/CONF.59/17. Combined transport contract. Note by the secretariat. 23 Dec 1971. [55] p., tables, including annexes.

Transmits report of 4th session of the Joint IMCO/ ECE Meeting to Study the Draft Convention on the Combined Transport Contract ([E/ECE/]TRANS/ 374).

E/CONF.59/18. Draft rules of procedure for the Conference. 27 Jan 1972. 14 p.

--/Corr. 1. 10 Apr 1972. 1 p. English and Spanish only.

E/CONF. 59/19 & Corr. 1. Unitization of cargo. Note by the secretariat. 13 Mar, 13 Apr 1972. [11], [5] p., including annexes.

E/CONF.59/20. Preparation of the provisional agenda of the Conference. Note by the secretariat. 22 Mar 1972. [3] p., including annex.

E/CONF.59/21. Combined transport contract. Economic implications of the proposed convention on the international combined transport of goods (TCM convention). Note by the secretariat. 18 Apr 1972. 1 p. Transmits document E/5111.

Third World Population Conference

(Geneva 1974)

PREPARATORY COMMITTEE

General Series

E/CONF. 60/PC/3. Report of the 3rd session, Geneva, 2-7 Mar 1972. 8 Jun 1972. [26] p., including annexes.

English only.

United Nations Conference to Consider Amendments to the Single Convention on Narcotic Drugs

(Geneva 1972)

General Series

E/CONF.63/9. Final Act and Protocol amending the Single Convention on Narcotic Drugs, 1961. 25 Mar 1972. 22 p.

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

E/CONF. 63/SR. 1-14. Summary records. For participants only.

1st meeting 2nd meeting 3rd meeting 4th meeting 5th meeting 6th meeting 7th meeting 9th meeting 10th meeting 12th meeting 13th meeting	6 Mar 1972 7 Mar 1972 7 Mar 1972 15 Mar 1972 15 Mar 1972 21 Mar 1972 21 Mar 1972 22 Mar 1972 23 Mar 1972 23 Mar 1972 23 Mar 1972 23 Mar 1972 24 Mar 1972
12th meeting 13th meeting 14th meeting (closing)	23 Mar 1972 24 Mar 1972 24 Mar 1972
	2nd meeting 3rd meeting 4th meeting 5th meeting 6th meeting 7th meeting 9th meeting 10th meeting 12th meeting 13th meeting 14th meeting

Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare

(The Hague 1972)

General Series

E/CONF. 64/1. Report of the Preparatory Committee for the Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, Geneva, 8-11 Nov 1971. 8 Feb 1972. 26 p.

E/CONF. 64/2. Provisional agenda. 30 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/CONF. 64/3. Draft rules of procedure. 30 Jun 1972. 8 p.

E/CONF. 64/4. <u>Working paper</u> prepared by the United Nations Secretariat. 30 Jun 1972. 63 p.

Information Series

E/CONF. 64/INF. 1. Explanatory note on arrangements for the Conference. Prepared by the United Nations Secretariat. 26 Jun 1972. 6 p.

Narcotic Drugs

Illicit Traffic

1970

E/IT/1970/20. Zaire: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Zaire. 20 Jan 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/22. Syrian Arab Republic: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Syrian Arab Republic. 31 Jan 1972. 6 p.

E/IT/1970/28. Cameroon: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Cameroon. 31 Jan 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/29. Lebanon: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Lebanon. 7 Feb 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/31. Egypt (Arab Republic): information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Egypt (Arab Republic). 17 Feb 1972. 6 p.

E/IT/1970/32. Canada: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Canada. 17 Feb 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/33. United Kingdom: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of United Kingdom. 17 Feb 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/36. Jamaica: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Jamaica. 18 Feb 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/38. New Zealand: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of New Zealand. 21 Feb 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/41. India: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of India. 22 Feb 1972. 6 p.

E/IT/1970/42. Iran: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Iran. 24 Feb 1972. 5 p.

E/IT/1970/43. Kenya: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Kenya. 24 Feb 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/45. Sweden: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Sweden. 29 Feb 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/46. Finland: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Finland. 28 Feb 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/47. Laos: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Laos. 28 Feb 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/48. Papua New Guinea: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Papua New Guinea. 28 Feb 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/50. Haiti: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Haiti. 28 Feb 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/51. Tunisia: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Tunisia. 28 Feb 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/52. Yugoslavia: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Yugoslavia. 30 Mar 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/53. France: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of France. 30 Mar 1972. 6 p.

E/IT/1970/54. Bulgaria: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Bulgaria. 30 Mar 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/55. Turkey: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Turkey. 30 Mar 1972. 6 p.

E/IT/1970/56. Belgium: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Belgium. 30 Mar 1972. 8 p.

E/IT/1970/57. Swaziland: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Swaziland. 28 Mar 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/58. Austria: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Austria. 11 Apr 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/59. Argentina: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Argentina. 11 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/60. Kuwait: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Kuwait. 12 Apr 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/61. Philippines: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Philippines. 12 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/62. Afghanistan: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Afghanistan. 15 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/63. French Polynesia: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of French Polynesia. 18 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/64. United States: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of United States. 18 Apr 1972. [5] p., including annex.

E/IT/1970/65. Italy: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Italy. 19 Apr 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/68. Nigeria: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Nigeria. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/69. Somalia: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Somalia. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/71. Brazil: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Brazil. 1 May 1972. 3 p.

Economic and Social Council Trusteeship Council

E/IT/1970/72. Honduras: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Honduras. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/73. Macao: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Macao. 25 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/75. USSR: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of USSR. 25 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/76. Angola: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Angola. 25 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/77. Uganda: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Uganda. 3 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/78. Indonesia: informaticn extracted from the annual report of the Government of Indonesia. 3 May 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/79. Trinidad and Tobago: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Trinidad and Tobago. 8 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/80. Mexico: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Mexico. 8 May 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/81. Thailand: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Thailand. 10 May 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/82. Ireland: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Ireland. 10 May 1972. 2 p. E/IT/1970/83. Pakistan: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Pakistan. 10 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/84. Spain: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Spain. 10 May 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/86. Denmark: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Denmark. 9 May 1972. 3 p.

E/IT/1970/88. Ryuku Islands: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Ryuku Islands. 22 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/89. Surinam: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Surinam. 30 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/90. Germany (Federal Republic): information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Germany (Federal Republic). 30 May 1972. [12] p., including annexes.

Seizures

1971

E/NS. 1971/Summary 4. Summary of reports on illicit transactions and seizures of narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances received by the Secretary-General from 1 Oct to 31 Dec 1971. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 4 Apr 1972. [39] p., including annexes.

INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD

General Series

E/INCB/14/Add. 1. First supplement to the statement of estimated world requirements of narcotic drugs and estimates of world production of opium in 1972. May 1972. 15 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E/F/ S.72.XI.4). \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Trilingual text - E, F & S.

TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL

Council Documents

Resolutions

T/RES/2157 (XXXIX). Resolution adopted by the Trusteeship Council 2157 (XXXIX). <u>Terms of reference</u> of the United Nations Visiting Mission to the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands (1973). 12 Jul 1972. 2 p.

Resolutions (continued)

T/RES/2158 (XXXIX). Resolution adopted by the Trusteeship Council 2158 (XXXIX). <u>Report of the</u> United Nations Visiting Mission to Observe the Elections to the Papua New Guinea House of Assembly in 1972. 28 Jun 1972. 2 p.

SECRETARIAT

Office of Legal Affairs

LEGISLATIVE SERIES

*ST/LEG/SER. B/16 (Vol. II). National legislation and treaties relating to the law of the sea. Part I: National legislation (Volume II). 8 May 1972.
313 p. (UN legislative series). Bilingual text - E & F. Preliminary edition.

*ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1. ... Part II: Treaties. 8 May 1972. 125 p. (UN legislative series). Preliminary edition.

TREATY SERIES

Treaty series: treaties and international agreements registered or filed and recorded with the Secretariat of the United Nations.

Each volume has bilingual text - E & F, plus original language texts. Printed. \$U.S.4.00 per volume (or equivalent in other currencies).

$\underline{1969}$

-- Vol. 670, 1969. I. Nos. 9523-9538. Jan 1972. xi, 378 p. Printed.

Department of Economic and Social Affairs

General Series

ST/ECA/153. Journal of development planning, no.4. Jun 1972. vi, 152 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.II. A.2). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/ECA/154. Abstraction and use of water: A comparison of legal régimes. Jun 1972. iv, 254 p.
Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10).
\$U.S. 5.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/ECA/157. The role of science and technology in reducing the impact of natural disasters on mankind. <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Jun 1972. iii, [35] p., including annexes. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 8). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/ECA/164. Taxation of private investments in developing countries by the Federal Republic of Germany. Jul 1972. vii, 45 p. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72.XVI.3). \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

STATISTICAL OFFICE

Statistical Yearbooks

Yearbook of national accounts statistics, 1970. Mar, Jun 1972. 2 vols. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72, XVII. 3). (Paperbound: 2 vols., not for sale. Hardbound: 1 vol., \$U.S. 28.00 (or equivalent in other currencies)).

SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

General Series

ST/SOA/113. The use of bamboo and reeds in building construction. Jul 1972. v, 95 p., including figs., illus. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72.IV.3). \$U.S. 4,00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

POPULATION DIVISION

Population Studies

ST/SOA/SER.A/52. Interim report on conditions and trends of fertility in the world, 1960-1965. Jul 1972. v, 89 p., including tables. (Population studies, no. 52). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72. XIII.3). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Office of Public Information

OPI/461. Convention on International Liability for Damage Caused by Space Objects. Mar 1972. 18 p. Photo-offset.

Office of Conference Services

LIBRARY

Bibliographical Series

INDEXES TO PROCEEDINGS

ST/LIB/SER. B/A. 22. Index to proceedings of the General Assembly, 26th session, 1971. Jul 1972. vi, 213 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Biblio-graphical series, no. A. 22). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 15). \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/LIB/SER. B/T.33. Index to proceedings of the Trusteeship Council, 39th session, 23 May - 16 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. vi, 9 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no. T.33). Photooffset. (Sales no.: E.72. I. 18). \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

INDEXES TO RESOLUTIONS

ST/LIB/SER. H/1, Part II. Index to resolutions of the General Assembly, 1946-1970. Part II - Subject index. Jul 1972. iv, 122 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Indexes to resolutions, no. 1). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 14). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Contains analytical description of the substantive contents of resolutions; covers decisions of the General Assembly on important matters such as the appointment of the Secretary-General, the admission of new Member States, the establishment of organs and subsidiary organs, etc.

United Nations Office at Geneva

DIVISION OF NARCOTIC DRUGS

Scientific Research on Cannabis

ST/SOA/SER. S/31. \triangle 9-Tetrahydrocannabinol: effects on the urinary excretion of 5-Hydroxyindoleacetic acid after tryptophan, 5-hydroxytryptophan and 5-hydroxytryptamine load, by B. Pal and J. J. Ghosh. 17 Apr 1972. 5 p. (Scientific research on cannabis, no. 31).

ST/SOA/SER. S/32. Effects of cannabis extract and \triangle 9-tetrahydrocannabinol administration on liver enzymes, by M. K. Poddar and J. J. Ghosh. 21 Apr 1972. 4 p. (Scientific research on cannabis, no. 32).

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME

Governing Council

General Series

DP/12. Country and intercountry programming. Consideration and approval of country programmes. 21 Jan 1972. 3 p.

DP/13. Approval of country programmes. 14 Jun 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

DP/L. 237/Add. 1. Country and intercountry programming. Consideration and approval of indicative planning figures. Note by the Administrator. 16 Jun 1972. 1 p.

DP/L.240/Corr.1. 25 May 1972. 1 p.

DP/L.247/Corr.1. 16 Jun 1972. 1 p.

DP/L. 248/Add. 1-6. <u>Draft report of the 14th session of the Governing Council to the 53rd session of the Economic and Social Council.</u> 16-23 Jun 1972. Various pagings.

Meeting Records

13th SESSION

DP/SR. 291, 292, 255-303. Summary records, 291st, 292nd, and 295th to 303rd meetings, 12-24 Jan 1972.

Cumulated edition.

Meeting Records (continued)

13th SESSION

DP/SR. 304-312. Summary records, 304th to 312th meetings, 25 Jan - 2 Feb 1972. Cumulated edition.

SESSIONAL COMMITTEE

Meeting Records

13th SESSION

DP/13/C. 2/SR. 1-5. Summary records, 1st to 5th meetings, 25-27 Jan 1972. Cumulated edition.

<u>Country Programmes</u> (reclassified from RESTRICTED; not for deposit)

DP/GC/ARG/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Argentina: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Argentina for the period of 1972-1976. 11 Apr 1972. 3 vols.

DP/GC/ARG/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Argentina. <u>Note by the Ad-</u> ministrator. 10 Apr 1972. 9 p., tables.

DP/GC/CAF/R.1 & Corr.1. Country and intercountry programming. Central African Republic: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of the Central African Republic for the period 1973-1977. 24 Apr, 9 May 1972. 56,3 p., including annexes.

DP/GC/CAF/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country programming and multi-national programming. Central African Republic. Note by the Administrator. 16 May 1972. 8 p., tables.

<u>Country Programmes</u> (reclassified from RESTRICTED; not for deposit) (continued)

DP/GC/CE f/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Ceylon. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 10 Apr 1972. 7 p., tables.

DP/GC/CHI/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Chile. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 19 Apr 1972. 8 p., tables.

DP/GC/CMR/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Cameroon: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Cameroon for the period 1972-1976. 26 Apr 1972. 59 p., including annexes.

DP/GC/CMR/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Cameroon. Note by the Administrator. 8 May 1972. 9 p., tables.

DP/GC/COS/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Costa Rica: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Costa Rica for the period 1972-1975. 5 Apr 1972. [55] p., tables, including annexes.

DP/GC/COS/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION & Corr. 1. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Costa Rica. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 10 Apr, 19 May 1972. 9, 1 p., tables.

DP/GC/GAB/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Gabon: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Gabon for the period 1972-1976. 3 May 1972. 43 p., map, tables, including annexes.

DP/GC/GAB/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country programming and multinational programming. Gabon. Note by the Administrator. 8 May 1972. 8 p., tables.

DP/GC/HON/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Honduras: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Honduras for the period 1972-1976. 3 Apr 1972. 54 p., tables, including annexes.

DP/GC/HON/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Honduras. Note by the Administrator. 18 Apr 1972. 7 p., tables. <u>Country Programmes</u> (reclassified from RESTRICTED; not for deposit) (continued)

DP/GC/IND/R. 1/Add. 1. Country and intercountry programming. India: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of India for the period 1972-1979. 22 May 1972. 13 p., including annex.

DP/GC/IND/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of India. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 1 May 1972. 8 p., tables.

DP/GC/INS/R.1/Corr.1. 25 May 1972. 2 p.

DP/GC/INS/R.1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Indonesia. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 10 Apr 1972. 7 p., tables.

DP/GC/JAM/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Jamaica. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 18 Apr 1972. 5 p., tables.

DP/GC/KMR/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of the Khmer Republic. Note by the Administrator. 10 Apr 1972. 5 p., tables.

DP/GC/MAG/R.1. Country and intercountry programming. Madagascar: UNDP assistance requested by the Government of Madagascar for the period 1972-1976. 6 Apr 1972. 39 p., map, tables, including annexes.

DP/GC/MAG/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Madagascar. Note by the Administrator. 2 May 1972. [9] p., tables, including annex.

DP/GC/PER/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Peru. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 10 Apr 1972. 8 p., tables.

DP/GC/POL/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Poland. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 19 Apr 1972. 7 p.

DP/GC/UGA/R. 1/RECOMMENDATION. Country and intercountry programming. Country programme of the Government of Uganda. <u>Note</u> by the Administrator. 18 Apr 1972. [10] p., tables, including annex.

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT

General Series

TD/99/Corr. 1. 13 Mar 1972. 2 p. Spanish only.

TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1. Trade prospects and capital needs of developing countries during the Second United Nations Development Decade. Report by the UNCTAD secretariat. Jun 1972. v, 34 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 11). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TD/118/Supp. 6/Rev. 1. Debt problems of developing countries. <u>Report</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. May 1972. iv, 31 p., tables, including annex. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 12). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TD/165. <u>Report of the 1st Committee</u>. 17 May 1972. [88] p., including annexes.

TD/171. <u>Report of Working Group II.</u> 17 May 1972. [43] p., including annex.

TD/174. <u>Report of Working Group I.</u> 17 May 1972. [41] p., including annexes.

--/Add.1. Financial implications of the report of Working Group I contained in document TD/174. 19 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/175. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Adjustment assistance measures. <u>Note</u> by the secretariat. 18 May 1972. 6 p.

Transmits comments by Canada to TD/121 & Supp. 1.

TD/179. The 3rd session of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General of UNCTAD to the Secretary-General of the United Nations. 30 Jun 1972. [22] p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

TD/L. 38. Election of members of the Trade and Development Board. Note by the Secretary-General of UNCTAD. 22 Dec $\overline{1971}$. 2 p.

Transmits note from Syrian Arab Republic.

TD/L. 49. Election of members of the Trade and Development Board. Note by the Secretary-General of UNCTAD. 21 Apr $\overline{1972}$. 2 p.

Transmits note from Upper Volta.

TD/L. 63. Review of the implementation of the policy measures within UNCTAD's competence, as agreed upon within the context of the International Development Strategy; implementation of the recommendations, resolutions and other decisions of UNCTAD; guidelines for UNCTAD's work programme. The role of the co-operative movement in trade and development. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Colombia, Costa Rica, Chile, Denmark, Ecuador, Ethiopia, Finland, Guyana, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Jordan, Kenya, Madagascar, Norway, Pakistan, Peru, Poland, Sweden and Tanzania. 13 May 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/L. 64. Examination of recent developments and long-term trends in world trade and development in accordance with the aims and functions of UNCTAD. Review of the implementation of the policy measures within UNCTAD's competence, as agreed upon within the context of the International Development Strategy; implementation of the recommendations, resolutions and the decisions of UNCTAD; guidelines for UNCTAD's work programme. Dissemination of information and mobilization of public opinion relative to problems of trade and development. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Austria, Chile, Colombia, El Salvador, France, the Holy See, Iran, Italy, Lebanon, Madagascar, Netherlands, Mexico, Romania, Uruguay, Venezuela. 12 May 1972. 4 p.

TD/L. 65. Examination of recent developments and long-term trends in world trade and development in accordance with the aims and functions of UNCTAD. Trade and economic aspects of disarmament. Draft resolution submitted by the President of the Conference as a result of his consultations. 12 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/L. 66. Examination of recent developments and long-term trends in world trade and development in accordance with the aims and functions of UNCTAD. Impact of regional economic groupings of the developed countries on international trade, including the trade of developing countries. Draft resolution submitted by Afghanistan, Argentina, Bhutan, Bolivia, Brazil, Burma, Ceylon, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Jordan, Khmer Republic, Kuwait, Laos, Lebanon, Lesotho, Malaysia, Mexico, Nepal, Nicaragua, Nigeria, Pakistan, Panama, Paraguay, People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Peru, Philippines, Republic of Korea, Republic of Viet-Nam, Sierra Leone, Swaziland, Thailand, Trinidad and Tobago, United Arab Emirates, Uruguay, Venezuela and Yugoslavia. 12 May 1972. 4 p.

- --/Corr.1. 13 May 1972, 2 p. English and Russian only,
- --/Corr.2. 15 May 1972. 1 p. Adds Guinea and deletes Guyana as co-sponsors.

--/Corr. 3, 19 May 1972, 1 p. Deletes Fiji as co-sponsor.

TD/L. 67. Election of members of the Trade and Development Board. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General of UNCTAD. 12 May 1972. 2 p. Transmits note from Mexico.

 TD/L. 68. Election of members of the Trade and Development Board. Note by the Secretary-General of UNCTAD. 13 May 1972. 2 p. Transmits letter from Nigeria.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/L. 70. Steps to achieve a greater measure of agreement on principles governing international trade relations and trade policies conducive to development. Draft resolutions submitted by the Republic of Cuba. 13 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/L. 73/Add. 7 (c). <u>Draft report of the United Na-</u> tions Conference on Trade and Development on its 3rd session held at Santiago, Chile, Apr, May 1972. 22 May 1972. 1 p.

United Nations Conference on Trade and Development, Third Session

1st COMMITTEE (ON COMMODITIES) (1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 1. Organization of work of the 1st Committee. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 15 Apr 1972. $\frac{1}{2}$ p.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 2. <u>Timetable</u> for Committee I as adopted by the Committee at its 3rd meeting on 17 Apr 1972. 17 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C.1/L.3/Rev.1 & Rev.1/Corr.1. <u>Member-ship</u> of the 1st Committee. 10, 18 May 1972. 13, 1 p. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

TD/III/C. 1/L.7. Not issued.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 9. Not issued.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 12/Add. 1, 2. Draft report of the 1st Committee. 12, 13 May 1972. 2, 23 p.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 14. Access to markets and pricing policy, including international price stabilization measures and mechanisms; marketing and distribution systems of primary commodities. The stabilization of commodity prices and, in particular, the role of IBRD. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 12 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 16. Commodity problems and policies. Access to markets and pricing policy, including international price stabilization measures and mechanisms; marketing and distribution systems of primary commodities. The exploitation, for commercial purposes, of the resources of the sea-bed and the ocean floors and the subsoil thereof, beyond national jurisdiction. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Chile, Kuwait and Somalia. 13 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 1/L. 17. Commodity problems and policies. Access to markets and pricing policy, including international price stabilization measures and mechanisms; marketing and distribution systems of primary commodities. The exploitation, for commercial purposes, of the resources of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, beyond the limits of national jurisdiction. Draft resolution submitted by Algeria and Peru. 13 May 1972. 3 p. 2nd COMMITTEE (ON MANUFACTURES) (1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 1. Organization of work of the 2nd Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Chairman. 17 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 9. Export promotion. <u>Draft resolu-</u> tion submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 on behalf of the Group of 77. 28 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 11/Add, 2. Draft report of the 2nd Committee. 13 May 1972. 18 p.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 12. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Preferences. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by: Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Federal Republic of Germany, Finland, France, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey, United Kingdom, United States. 11 May 1972. 4 p.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 13. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Liberalization of non-tariff barriers. Draft resolution submitted by: Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Federal Republic of Germany, Finland, France, Ireland, Italy, Japan, New Zealand, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, United Kingdom and the United States. 13 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C.2/L.14. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Export promotion. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 15 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C.2/L.15. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Adjustment assistance measures. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. <u>15 May</u> 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.2/L.16. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Restrictive business practices. <u>Draft reso-</u> <u>lution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. <u>15 May</u> 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 1. ... <u>Financial implications</u> of draft resolution on restrictive business practices contained in document TD/III/C. 2/L. 16. 16 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.2/L.17. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. International sub-contracting. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 16 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.2/L.18. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Preferences. Text prepared by the Drafting Group. 16 May 1972. $\overline{7 p}$.

TD/III/C.2/L.19. Manufactures and semi-manufactures. Liberalization of non-tariff barriers. <u>Text</u> prepared by the Drafting Group. 16 May 1972. <u>3 p</u>.

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C.2/SR.1-17. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1 *SR. 2 *SR. 3 *SR. 4 *SR. 5 *SR. 6	1st meeting 2nd meeting 3rd meeting 4th meeting 5th meeting 6th meeting	13 Apr 1972 18 Apr 1972 20 Apr 1972 21 Apr 1972 24 Apr 1972 26 Apr 1972 26 Apr 1972
*SR. 6 *SR. 7	6th meeting 7th meeting	26 Apr 1972 27 Apr 1972
*SR. 8	8th meeting	28 Apr 1972
*SR. 9	9th meeting	1 May 1972
*SR. 10	10th meeting	2 May 1972
*SR. 11	11th meeting	3 May 1972
*SR. 12	12th meeting	4 May 1972
*SR. 13	13th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR. 14	14th meeting	8 May 1972
*SR. 15	15th meeting	9 May 1972
*SR. 16	16th meeting	10 May 1972
*SR. 17	17th meeting	11 May 1972

3rd COMMITTEE (ON FINANCING) (1972)

General Series

TD/III/C. 3/1. Allocation of agenda items. Letter dated 15 Apr 1972 from the President of the Conference to the Chairman of the 3rd Committee. 15 Apr 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 1. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries and financial resources for development. Organization of the 3rd Committee's work. Note by the Chairman. 15 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 2. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries and financial resources for development. The international mone-tary situation and the link. Statement by the Director of the New York Office of UNCTAD. 17 Apr 1972. 9 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 3. Outflow of financial resources from developing countries including debt servicing. Draft resolution on agenda item 15 (f) submitted by the representatives of the People's Republic of Bulgaria, the Byelorussian SSR, the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic, the Hungarian People's Republic, the Mongolian People's Republic, the Polish People's Republic, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. 2 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.3/L.4. Financial resources for development: total inflow of public and private resources. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C.3/L.5. Financial resources for development. Foreign private investment in its relationship to development. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 28 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 6 & Rev. 1. Financial resources for development. Volume, terms and conditions of the flow of public capital to developing countries: role of multilateral financing institutions. Terms and conditions of official development assistance. <u>Draft</u> resolution submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 28 Apr, 3 May 1972. 4, 4 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 2. ... Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 15 May 1972. 5 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L.7. Financial resources for development. Outflow of financial resources from developing countries including debt servicing. The increasing burden of debt servicing. <u>Draft resolution sub-</u> mitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 28 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C.3/L.7/Rev.1. ... Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group. 9 May 1972. 4 p.

TD/III/C.3/L.8/Rev.1. Financial resources for development. Special aspects of development finance: supplementary financing. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 10 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.3/L.9. Financial resources for development. Problems of mobilization of internal resources of developing countries. Draft resolution submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.3/L.10. Financial resources for development. Total inflow of public and private resources. Volume, terms and conditions of the flow of public capital to developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> on agenda items 15 (a) and (b) submitted by the representatives of Australia, Canada and the Netherlands. 5 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 3/L. 11 & Add. 1. Draft report of the 3rd Committee. 8, 11 May 1972. 15, 11 p.

TD/III/C.3/L. 12. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries. Special as-pects of development finance: proposals regarding the question of a link between the allocation of special drawing rights and the provision of additional development finance to developing countries. Draft resolution on the international monetary situation. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 9 May 1972. 4 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C.3/L.13. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries. Compensation for losses occasioned by the realignment of major currencies. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 9 May 1972. 1 p.

4th COMMITTEE (ON SHIPPING AND

INVISIBLES) (1972)

General Series

TD/III/C.4/1. Allocation of agenda items. Letter dated 15 Apr 1972 from the President of the Conference to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 15 Apr 1972. 1 p.

TD/III/C. 4/2. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. An informal exchange of views on the draft code for liner conferences contained in the annex to document TD/III/C. 4/L. 2 and Corr. 1. A summing-up by Mr. C. P. Srivastava, Chairman of Committee IV. 14 May 1972. [13] p., including annex.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 1. Organization of work of the 4th Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Chairman. 14 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 2. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Draft code of conduct for liner conferences. Draft resolution submitted by In-donesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 27 Apr 1972. [17] p., including annex.

--/Corr.1. 28 Apr 1972. 1 p. English, French & Spanish only.

TD/III/C. 4/L.3. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for the liner conference system. International combined transport of goods. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77, (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.4/L.4. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Development of ports. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77, (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 1 May 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C. 4/L. 5. Development of shipping, maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for the liner conference system. Development of merchant marines. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 1 May 1972. 5 p.

TD/III/C.4/L.6. Tourism. Development of tourism. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 2 May 1972. 5 p.

TD/III/C.4/L.7 & Add.1. Draft report of the 4th Committee. 2,9 May 1972. 9,5 p.

TD/III/C.4/L.8. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Preparation of an agreement on co-operation in merchant shipping. Draft resolution submitted by Bulgaria, the Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Poland, Mongolia, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. 2 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C.4/L.8/Corr.1. 3 May 1972. 1 p. English only.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1. ... Economic co-operation in merchant shipping. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Bulgaria, the Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Poland, Mongolia, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. 16 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 9. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Freight rates. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 4 May 1972. 5 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 10 & Corr. 1. Insurance. Insurance and reinsurance. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 6, 9 May 1972. 6, 1 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 11. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Development of ports. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 14 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 12. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for the liner conference system. International combined transport of goods. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 14 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 13. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Freight rates. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 14 May 1972. 5 p.

Trade and Development

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C.4/L.14. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for the liner conference system. Development of merchant marines. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 15 May 1972. 5 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 15. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. <u>Amendments</u> to draft resolution "Draft code of conduct for liner conferences" (TD/III/C. 4/L. 2 and Corr. 1) submitted by Bulgaria, the Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Poland, Mongolia, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. 16 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 4/L. 16. Development of shipping; maritime transport costs; freight rates; a code of conduct for liner conference system. Amendments to the operative paragraphs of draft resolution "Draft code of conduct for liner conferences" (TD/III/C. 4/L. 2 and Corr. 1) submitted by Australia, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Finland, Federal Republic of Germany, France, Greece, Italy, Japan, Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Sweden, United Kingdom, United States. 15 May 1972. 2 p.

6th COMMITTEE (ON SPECIAL MEASURES FOR THE LEAST DEVELOPED AMONG THE DEVELOPING COUNTRIES) (1972)

General Series

TD/III/C. 6/1. Allocation of agenda items. Letter dated 15 Apr 1972 from the President of the Conference to the Chairman of the 6th Committee. 15 Apr 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 1. Organization of work of the 6th Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Chairman. 18 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 9 & Add. 1, 2. Draft report of the 6th Committee. 12, 13 May 1972. 13, 7, 7 p.

Trade and Development Board Board Documents

General Series

TD/B/373/Add. 2 (Finland). Generalized system of preferences. <u>Schemes</u> of the Nordic countries -Finland. 13 Jan 1972. [104] p., including annexes.

General Series (continued)

TD/B/373/Add. 4 (Canada). Generalized system of preferences. Scheme of Canada. 21 Jun 1972. 1 p.

TD/B/389. Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in India. By the Indian Investment Centre, New Delhi. Apr 1972. vi, 28 p., tables, including annexes. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. D. 7). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TD/B/401. Financial resources for development. Aid and flow targets. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 7 Jul 1972. 6 p., table.

Information Series

TD/B/INF. 37/Rev. 1. Revised calendar of UNCTAD meetings for the remainder of 1972. <u>Note</u> by the secretariat. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

TD/B/INF.38. Membership of the Trade and Development Board. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 30 Jun 1972. $[3]\overline{p.}$, including annexes.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PREFERENCES

General Series

TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 6. Generalized system of preferences. Rules of origin. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 20 Mar 1972. [16] p., including annexes. Transmits replies from Governments.

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING

General Series

TD/B/C. 4/94. Adoption of the agenda and organization of work. Provisional agenda, annotations to the provisional agenda, and suggestions for the organization of work of the Committee on Shipping. <u>Note</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. 10 Mar 1972. 5 p.

TD/B/C. 4/99. <u>Report</u> of the Bureau on credentials. 6 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/B/C. 4/L. 96. The draft convention on the international combined transport of goods (TCM convention). Draft resolution submitted by: Argentina, Brazil, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Egypt, Gabon, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Mexico, Nigeria, Pakistan, Panama, Philippines, Republic of Korea, Senegal, Thailand, Venezuela. 4 Jul 1972. 3 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/B/C. 4/L. 98 & Add. 1. <u>Draft report of the Com-</u> mittee on its 2nd special session, held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, Jul 1972. 5, 6 Jul 1972. 7, 9 p.

TD/B/C.4/L.99. The draft convention on the international combined transport of goods (TCM convention). Draft resolution submitted by: Argentina, Brazil, Bulgaria, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Czechoslovakia, Egypt, Gabon, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Mexico, Nigeria, Pakistan, Panama, Philippines, Poland, Republic of Korea, Senegal, Thailand, USSR and Venezuela. 6 Jul 1972. 3 p.

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

Place of publication of all documents listed below is The Hague unless otherwise indicated,

Sales no. 365. Reports of judgments, advisory opinions, and orders. Application for review of judgement no. 158 of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal. (Request for advisory opinion). Order of 14 Jul 1972. 1972. [5] p. Printed. Bilingual text - E & F.

List of Documents and Publications Issued

JULY/AUGUST 1972

NOTE: The following list includes all documents and publications received by the Library during 1966 - except restricted (confidential) materials and internal papers - and is not necessarily limited to those issued during the year.

	-	_	L C	l a	e	Remarks		G	_		G	e	Remarks
Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or
Symbol	ngl	reı	pan	ns	hir	Other	Symbol	ngl	rei	par	Sn	hi.	Other
	म	f±q	S	<u> </u>	0	Languages	·	E	<u>F4</u>	S	R.		Languages
A/							A/						
520/Rev. 11 (Sales							8752/Corr.1	х					English only
no. : S. 72. I. 13)			x				8752/Corr.2				X		Russian only
8001 (GAOR, 25th				x			8752/Add. 1 8752/Add. 1/Corr.1	х	х	X	X X	X	Russian only
sess., suppl.no.1) 8401/Add. 1 (GAOR,				A			8752/Add. 1/Corr.1 8752/Add. 2-8	х	x	x	x	x	Russian only
26th sess.,							8754, 8755						
suppl. no. 1A)	х	x	X	X			(S/10759, 10760)	х	х	x	x		
8403/Add. 1 (GAOR,							8757	х	Х	X	X	X	
26th sess.,					x		8760	х	х	x	X	X	Duration only
suppl. no. 3A) 8408/Add. 1 to 30							8760/Corr.1 8761	x	x	x	X X		Russian only
(GAOR, 26th							8762	x	~	^	Δ		
sess., suppl.							8763	X	х				
no. 8A)	х	х	х	x		Bound volume	8765	X	х	X	х		
8647/Add. 1	X	X	X	X			8766 (S/10765)	X	х	x	х		
8649	х	X	х	X			8767 8769 (S/10772)	X X	x	x	x		
8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3)	x	x	x				8771, 8772	x	x	x	x	x	
8698	x	x	x	x			8773	x	x	X	х		
8701 (GAOR, 27th							8776	x	х	х	х	x	
sess., suppl.no.1)			X	X		Russian mimeo.	8780	x	х	x	х	х	
8701/Add. 1 (GAOR,							A/INF/	x	x	x	x		
27th sess., suppl. no. 1A)					37		136/Rev. 1 A/AC, 82/G/L.	^	~	^	Λ		LIMITED
8706 (GAOR, 27th	х	х	X	x	x		1415 & Add. 1	х	х				Bilingual
sess., suppl.							1416, 1417	х	Х				Bilingual
no. 6, Vols. I, II	х						1419-1423	x	x				Bilingual
8708 (GAOR, 27th							A/AC.86/	x	x	x	x		
sess., suppl.no.8	х						14 A/AC, 105/		· ^	Δ			
8710 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th							101/Corr. 1				x		Russian only
sess., suppl.							103-105	x	X	X	х		
no. 10, 10A)	х	X	X				106	X			х		
8711 (GAOR, 27th							A/AC.105/C.1/						
sess., suppl. no.11)	x	x	x	x			WG. 4/CRP. 2/Add. 2, 3	x	x	x	x		
8717 (GAOR, 27th	л			1			A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR.	-	**		**		
sess., suppl.							187-191	x	х		х		Cumulated ed.
no. 17)	х	X	X	X			A/AC.105/INF/						
8719 (GAOR, 27th							252	X		х	х		LIMITED
sess., suppl. no.19)					x		A/AC.105/L. 64/Add.3,4	x	x	x	x		TIMITED
8728 (GAOR, 27th							66	x	x	x	x		
sess., suppl.							A/AC.109/						
no. 28)	х	х	x	x			409					X	
8738 (S/10727)	X	X	X	X			410	X	X X	X	X	х	
8739-8741	X X	X X	X X	XX	x		411 412	X X	XX	X X	X X	x	
8742 8744 (S/10744)	X	X	x	x x			412 413	x	-	~		x	
8745 & Add. 1	Δ	-		1			414, 415	x	х	х	х	x	
(S/10745 &Add.1)	х	х	x	x			A/AC.109/L.						LIMITED
8748, 8749	X	X	X	X			796/Add. 1	X	х	х	х		
8752	х	x	X	X	x			1			. 1		1

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarl and/or Other Languag
A/AC. 109/L. 798 802 803-805 806 807-809	x	x	x x x	X X X X	x x x x x	LIMITED	*A/AC.109/SC.4/SR. 180 181,182 183 184 4 (4) 100 / SD	x x x x x	x x x x x	x x x x	x x		PROVISION
810 810/Add. 1 810/Rev. 1 811-814	X X X	x x x	X X X	x x x	x	English only	A/AC. 109/SR. 847 858 860-862		x	x x			
815 816-818 819	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x		865 869, 870 A/AC. 115/CRP. 7		x x x				
820 821 822 823	X X X X	X X X	X X X	x x x	X X X		9/Add. 1 9/Rev. 1 10	x	x x	x x	x x		French, Spa and Russian English only
824 825	X	x	x	х			A/AC. 115/L.	x	x	x	x		LIMITED
826 827 828	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x		342, 343 343/Corr. 1 344, 345	X X	x	x	x		English only
829 830 831-837 A/AC, 109/PET.	X X X	x x	x	x x	x x		A/AC. 115/SR. 199 205 208, 209				x x x		
A/AC, 109/PE1. 1195/Add. 2 1199/Add. 3, 4 1214/Add. 1	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x x	x		212/Add. 1 A/AC. 121/L. 15/Add. 3 A/AC. 121/SR.	x	x	x	x x	x	LIMITED
1214/Add. 2 1224/Add. 1 1228	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	х		55 A/AC.131/ 27,28	x	x x	x x	x x		
1229 1230-1232 A/AC. 109/PV.	X X	X X	X X	x x	х		A/AC. 131/L. 4 A/AC. 131/SR.	x	x	x	x		LIMITED
872/Corr.1 873/Corr.1 875-879	X X	x x	x x	X X X			123-140/Corri- gendum 146/Add, 1	x x	x	X X			
880 881 882, 883 884, 885	X X X X	x x	X X X	x x			A/AC. 134/SR. 92-99 A/AC. 138/	x	x				Cumulated o
886 887 888	x	X X X	X X X	x x			37 66 66/Rev.1 67-72	x	x	x	x	X X X X	
889 890 891 *A (A C 100 /SC 1/SP	x x	X X X	x x	x		PROVISIONAL	74,75 75/Corr.1 76	x x	x x	x x	x x	x x	
*A/AC. 109/SC. 1/SR. 182 184	x x	x	х	x			77,78 79,80 80/Corr.1	X X	X X	X X X	X X	x	Spanish cnl;
*A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 107 108, 109	x	x	x	x x		PROVISIONAL	81-84 85 A/AC. 138/INF/	x	X X	X X	X X	X X	_
110 111-113 *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR.	X X	X X	x	x		PROVISIONAL	7 & Corr. 1-3 7/Add. 1 7/Add. 1/Corr. 1	X X X	X X X	X X			Trilingual Trilingual Bilingual
155 156,157 158 159,160	x x	X X X X	X X X X	x x x			7/Add. 1/Corr. 2 7/Add. 2 7/Add. 2/Corr. 1	X X X X X	X X	X X			Trilingual
159, 160 161	X X	x X	X X	^			7/Add. 3 7/Add. 4, 5	XX	x	x			Trilingual

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	A/AC. 154/CRP. 4	x	x	x	x		
12 & Add. 1 A/AC. 138/SR.	x	x	х	x	х	Cumulated ed	A/AC.154/L. 8/Add.1 19/Corr.1	x x	x x	x x	x		LIMITED
71-76 A/AC. 138/SC. I/L.	x x	x x	x	x		Cumulated ed. LIMITED	19/Add. 2-6 19/Add. 7	X X	x	x	х		
12 13, 14 15	x x	X X	XX	x	x		32 33-39	X X	x	x	X X		
16-18 18/Corr.1	x	x x	x x	x x	X X X	Chinese only	A/AC. 154/SR. 10, 11 *A/AC. 154/SR.	х	х	х	х		PROVISIONA
18/Add. 1-3 18/Add. 3/Corr. 1 A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR.	<u>х</u>	х		· ^	x	Chinese only	12 13	X X X	X X	x x	X X X		
32-47 A/AC.138/SC.II/L.	x	x	x	x		Cumulated ed. LIMITED	14, 15 A/AC. 154/WG. 1/ CRP.	X	x				
6 6/Corr.1 7-10	x x	x x	x x	x x	X X		1 A/AC. 154/WG. 1/L.		x	x			LIMITED
10/Corr.1 11-13	x	x	x	X X	x	Russian only	1 A/BUR/SR. 187-190 (GAOR,	x	x	х	x		
13/Corr.1 13/Add.1 14	x x	X X	X X	x	X X X	Chinese only	25th sess.) A/C.3/SR.		х				Bound volum
А/АС. 138/SC. II/SR. 24-32	x	x	x	x		Cumulated ed.	1647-1735 (GAOR, 24th sess.) A/C.4/SR.			х			Bound volum
A/AC. 138/SC. III/L.	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	1516-1594 (GAOR, 20th sess.)					x	Bound volum
15, 16 17-20 21	X X	X X	X X	X X	х		1872-1917 (GAOR, 25th sess.)				x		Bound volum
22-24 24/Corr.1	x	x x	x x	x x	X X X	Chinese only	A/C.5/ 1429/Corr.2 1431	x	х	x x	x		
24/Add. 1 25 A/AC. 138/SC. III/SR.	X X	x	x	x	x		A/CN. 4/ 253		x	x	x		
15-19 A/AC. 150/CRP.	x x	х	x x	x x		Cumulated ed.	253/Add. 1 253/Add. 4 253/Add. 5		X X X	x	x		
72(I)/Amend. 1 72(I)/Amend. 2 72(III)/Amend. 5 72(III)/Rev. 1	X X	x x x	X X X	X X X			256/Add. 3 256/Add. 4 257/Add. 1 262	X X	x	X	X X X X		
72(V) & Amend. 1, 2 72(VI)/Amend. 3, 4	x x	x x	x x	x x			A/CN. 4/L. 183/Add. 3	x	x	x			LIMITED
72(Annex I)/ Amend. 1	v	X	•	x			183/Add. 3/Corr. 1 183/Add. 4, 5 183/Add. 6	x	X X X	X X		+	French only
72 (Introduction) 72 (Summary)/ Add. 1	x x	x x	x x	x x			186 186/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x		Russian only
72 (Summary)/ Amend. 2				x		1 1	187 & Add. 1, 2 187/Add. 3 187/Add. 4, 5	x x	X X X	X X X	X		
72 (Summary)/ Amend. 3 72 (Summary)/	x	x	х	x x			187/Add. 6-8 187/Add. 9 187/Add. 10	X X X	X	X X X	x		
Amend. 4 72 (Summary)/ Amend. 6	x	x	x	x			187/Add. 11-17 187/Add. 18-20	X X	x	x			
72 (Summary)/ Rev. 1	x	x	x	x			188 & Add. 1 189 190 & Add. 1	X X X	x	X	X		
72 (Summary)/ Rev. 1/Amend.1 82	x x	x x	x x	x			100 & AUL. I						

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
~j	ធ	Ē	S.	Ř	ບ	Languages		ធ	Ē	3	Ř	Ū	Languages
A/CN.4/L. 191,192	x	x	x	x		LIMITED	DP/GC/XIV/CRP. 17 DP/L.	x	х	x	x		LIMITED
A/CN.9/SER.A/ 1971 (Sales no.: F.S.72.V.4)		x	x			Vol. II	228/Corr.1 237/Add.1	x x	x	x	x		LIMITED
A/CN.9/V/C/SR. 1-7 A/CONF.48/				x		Cumulated ed.	237/Corr.1 247/Corr.1 248/Add.1	x x	X X	x	X X X		
13/Rev. 1 14	x x	x x	x x	x		Multilingual	248/Add. 3 248/Add. 4-6	x	X X	x x	x x		
A/CONF.53/ 2 A/CONF.54/	x	x	x	x			DP/RP/ 13 DP/SR.			x			
2 A/CONF 55/	x	x	x	x	x		291, 292, 295-303 304-312	x x					Cumulated ed. Cumulated ed.
1/Add.1 A/CONF.57/L.	х	х	x	x	x	LIMITED	E/ 5044 (ESCOR, 50th						
1, 2 3 A/CONF, 58/L,	X X	x x	X X	x	X X	LIMITED	sess., suppl. no.1) 5082/Corr.1				x		
1, 2 3	x	х	x x	X X	x x		(E/CN.7/544/ Corr.1)		х				
AT/DEC/ 153 157		x x				LIMITED	5086 (E/C. 6/126) 5092 5101/Add. 2		x	x	x x	х	
CERD/C/CRP. 38-44	x	x	x	x			5102/Add. 2 5109 (E/CN. 6/568)	х			x		
47 & Add, 1-8 47/Add, 9	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x			5113 5120/Corr.1 5126		x	x	х	x	
47/Add. 10 48 *CERD/C/SR.	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	5128 (E/ICEF/ 624) (ESCOR,					••	
100-102 103	x	X X X	X X X	X X X			53rd sess., suppl. no.9) 5129	x	x x	x x			
104 105, 106 107	x x	x	XXX	XXX			5125 5131/Corr. 1 5135 (E/CN. 12/	л	л		х		
108-115 116	X X	X X	X X	x			931) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,		x				
117 118 CO-ORDINATION/	X X	x	х	x			suppl. no. 6) 5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd		43				
JM/ 17/Corr.1(E/AC.51/	x	x	x				sess., suppl. no.5) 5138	x	x	x	х	x	
66/Corr.1) DP/ 13	Λ	x	x	x			5138/Add. 1 5150/Corr. 1	X X	Х	X X	x	x	
DP/13/C. 2/SR. 1-5	х		x				5150/Add. 1/Corr.1 5153 5155 /Add.1	x	X X X	X X X	x x	х	
DP/GC/XIV/CRP. 1 5	x	x	x	x			5155/Add.1 5159/Rev.1 (E/ AC.51/61/Rev.1)	^	~				
5/Corr.1 6-9	X X	X X	x x	X X			(ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl.	v	Ŧ	Ţ	Ţ		
10 11 11/Rev. 1	X X X	x x	x	x x			no. 8) 5168 5171	X X	X X X	X X X	x x		
14/Rev. 1 15			x	x			5181 & Add. 1, 2 5182 & Add. 1	X X	X X	X X	x x	X X	
15/Rev.1 15/Rev.2 16	x	x x	x	X X X			5182/Add. 2 5182/Add. 3, 4 5184, 5185	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x	X X X	

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	म	<u>بنا</u>	Š	<u> </u>	0	Languages		ビ	<u> </u>	N.	H H		Languages
E/						English and	E/AC.51/		-		x		
5185/Corr.1	х	х				English and French only	62/Add. 3		X X	x	х		
5186 (E/AC. 51/						I Tenen only	62/Add. 4 62/Add. 5		x	X	x		
65)	х	х	x	x	x		62 (Annex)		x	x	x		
5187	X	X	X	x			65 (E/5186)	x	x	x	x	ĨX	
5188, 5189	X X	X X	X X	x	x		[66] (CO-ORDINA-						
5190 5191 (E/AC. 57/7)	x	x	x	x			TION/JM/17)	х	x	х	x		
5192	х	x	x	X	x		66/Corr.1(CO-OR-						
5193 & Add. 1	х	X	X	x	X		DINATION/JM/			v			Corrects symbol
5194-5197	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		17/Corr.1)	X	x	x			
5198 5199	X	x	x	X	x		E/AC.51/L.						LIMITED
5200	x	x	x	x			73	х	X	X			
5201-5207	х	X	x	x	x		E/AC.51/SR. 353-364	x	x			1	Cumulated ed.
5208	X	X	X		x		E/AC. 57/					1	
5210 E/AC, 6/(LIII)/CRP.	х	x	x	x			7 (E/5191)				x		
E/AC, 0/(DHI)/CKF.				x			E/C.2/	-		v			
E/AC.6/L.						LIMITED	749, 750 751, 752	X X	XX	X			
440/Rev. 1	х	X	X	X	X		753,754	x	x	x			
460 & Add. 1-4	X X	х	X X	x			755	х	х		Į		
461 462	X	x	X	x	x		756	х	х	x		1	
463	x	x	x		x		E/C.6/				x		
464	х	x	x	X	x		126 (E/5086) E/C.9/L.				^		LIMITED
465 & Rev. 1	х	X	X	x	X		1 & Add. 1	x	x	x	x		
466	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		E/CN. 3/						
467 468	X	X	x	x			420, 421	х					
469	x	x	x	x	x		422		X X	XX	XX		
470	х	X	x		X		424 427, 428	x	^	^	^		
470/Rev. 1	X	X	X				430	x					
471 471 /Day 1	X X	X X	X X	X	x		433		х	х	x		
471/Rev. 1 472	x	x	x	x	x		434, 435	X					
472/Rev. 1	х	x	x				436	x		XX	XX		
473 & Rev. 1	х	X	x	x	X		438 439	x					
474-484	х	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	E/CN. 4/						
E/AC.24/L. 417	x	x	x	x			1023/Add. 5	х	х				
417 418 & Rev. 1	x	x	X	x	x		1098	X	~~		X X		
419	х	X	X	X			1098/Add.1 1098/Add.2	X X	X X		^		
420-422	X	X	X	X	X		1098/Add. 2 1098/Add. 3, 4	x	x	x			
423 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/						
424, 425 426 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	X	x		324	X	X	X			
427 427	X	x	X	x	X		325 & Add. 1	X X	X X	X X	X		
428	х	x	x		X		326 327	X	X	x	x		
429	X	X	X	X	X		328	**			x		
430 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		329, 330	х	х	x	x		
431, 432 433 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	X		331	X		X	X		
434, 435	x	x	x	x	x		331/Add. 1 E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/XXV/	х	x	x			
E/AC.51/							E/CN.4/Sub.2/XXV/ CRP.				ł		
61/Rev. 1 (E/5159/							1 & Add. 1-3	х	x	x	x		
Rev. 1) (ESCOR,							4 & Add. 1, 2	х	x	x	x		
52nd sess., suppl. no.8)	x	x	x	x			E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L.	w	v	v			LIMITED
62		x		x		ł	564 566-568	X X	X X	X X	X X	ĺ	1
62/Add. 1, 2	l	x	X	x			500-506		^	1			

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
E/CN.4/Sub.2/L. 568/Corr.1	x	x	x			LIMITED English, French and Spanish only	E/CN. 11/ASTAT/ CONF. 11/L.	x					LIMITED
569 570 & Corr. 1 571-575	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X		and spanish only	15 17-21 E/CN.11/ERD/SUB.1 (XII)/L.	л	x				LIMITED
576 & Add. 1 577-581 E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO.	X X	X X	X X	X X			1 2, 3 E/CN. 11/I&H/	x x	x				
47 47/Corr.1 *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.	X X	x	x	x		English only	RSSMC/L. 1 E/CN.11/I&NR/	x					LIMITED
636-647 648 649, 650	X X X	X X X	X X X X				CIWP. 10/L. 1/Rev. 1 E/CN. 11/I&NR/		x				LIMITED LIMITED
651 653 E/CN. 4/SR. 1139-1151	x x	X	Λ			Cumulated ed.	FINHUD/L. 1-4 E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461 (E/CN.11/	x					
1164-1175 1176-1185 E/CN. 5/	X X	X X				Cumulated ed. Cumulated ed.	1046) E/CN. 11/TRADE/L. 206	x x					Cumulated ed. LIMITED
456/Rev. 1 (ST/ SOA/110) (Sales no. : F. 71. IV.							E/CN.11/TRANS/ 195 196	x x	x				
13) E/CN. 6/ 514/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. S. 72. IV.		x					E/CN. 11/TRANS/ SUB. 1/L. 47	x					LIMITED
8) 568 (E/5109) E/CN. 6/MIN. or SR.	х		х	x			E/CN. 11/TRANS/ SUB. 4/ 3 3/Corr. 1	x x	x				
571-598 E/CN.7/ 544/Corr.1	x	х	х			Cumulated ed.	E/CN. 11/TRANS/ SUB. 4/L. 18, 19	x					LIMITED
(E/5082/Corr.1) E/CN.9/ 265	x	x x	x	x			E/CN. 11/WRD/ CONF. 10/L. 3		x				LIMITED
266 268 269 & Add. 1 E/CN. 9/INF/	x x	X X X	X X X	X X X			4-7 8 E/CN. 12/	x x	x				
3,4 E/CN.9/L. 97 & Add.1-4	x x	x	x	x		English only LIMITED	917 (Sales no. : S. 72, II. G. 2) 931 (E/5135) (ESCOR, 53rd			x			
97/Add. 5 97/Add. 6 98	X X X	X X X	x x	X X X			sess., suppl. no. 6) 935 & Add. 1 (I, II)	x	x	x			
99 & Rev. 1 E/CN. 11/ 645 (Sales no. :	x	X	х	x			935/Add. 2 E/CN. 12/CEPAL/ MEX/72	х		X			
F. 64. II. F. 8) 1046 (E/CN. 11/ SR. 444-461) E/CN. 11/ASTAT/	x	x				Cumulated ed.	20/Rev. 1 25 E/CN. 14/	x		X X			
CONF. 11/L. 3 3/Add. 1	x x	x				LIMITED	540 561 562 (E/CN. 14/ CAD. 2/1)	x	x				
5 6 11 13	х	x x x					(E/CN. 14/ POP/61)	x	x				

	н	-	ч	s	ě	Remarks	D	Ë	ъ	Ë	ន	ge	Remarks
Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other
Symbol	ΕnĘ	Fre	Spa	Rut	Chi	Languages	Symbol	Еŋ	БГ	Sps	Ru	Ch	Languages
E/CN. 14/							E/CONF. 64/MISC.						
563,564 (E/CN. 14/							1	х					
POP/62, 63)	х	x				LIMITED	E/ECE/						
567 (E/CN. 14/							324/Rev. 1/Add. 21 (E/ECE/						
WP. 1/50) (OAU/ TRAD/49)	x	x					TRANS/505/						
E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/		•••					Rev. 1/Add. 21)	х	X		X		
1 (E/CN. 14/POP/							324/Rev. 1/Add. 25				X		
61) (E/CN. 14/	x	x				i	(E/ECE/ TRANS/505/				x		
562) E/CN.14/CAP.4/	A	л				LIMITED	Rev. 1/Add. 25)				v		
2, 3	x	х					324/Rev. 1/Add. 26				x		
3/Add. 1		х					(E/ECE/ TRANS/505/						
4, 5 E/CN. 14/DOC/	x					LIMITED	Rev. 1/Add. 26)	х	X				
36	x	х				Bilingual	422/Amend. 2/						
E/CN. 14/NAC/						LIMITED	Corr.1 (E/ECE/						
50 E/CN. 14/POP/	X	х					TRANS/521/						
61 (E/CN. 14/POP)							Amend. 2/						Dillorenal
(E/CN. 14/							Corr.1) 753 (Sales no.:	х	х				Bilingual
CAD. 2/1)	х	х					R, 70, II. E. 1)				x		
62, 63 (E/CN. 14/ 563, 564)	x	x				LIMITED	780 (Sales no. :						
65	x	Δ				LIMITED	R. 71. II. E. 3)				х		
66	х	х				LIMITED	831 (Sales no. : E, 72. II. E. 3)	x					
67,68	х					LIMITED	833 (E/5136)						
E/CN. 14/STAT/ SER. B/							(ESCOR, 53rd						
21 (Sales no. :							sess., suppl. no.5)		x		x		
E/F. 72. II. K. 6)	x	х				Bilingual	E/ECE/CONF. EUR.		А				
E/CN. 14/SWSA/ 8 (Sales no. : E. 71.							STATS/						
II. K. 2)	x						312/Add. 1		х		х		
E/CN. 14/TRANS/						LIMITED	E/ECE/CONF.EUR. STATS/CON-						
59-66	X X	X X					SULT/						
67 & Add. 1 68	X	x					54		х		x		
E/CN. 14/WP. 1/	•					LIMITED	E/ECE/CONF. EUR.						
46	X						STATS/WG.34/ 11	x					
47 49 (OAU/TRAD/	x	х					E/ECE/FAO/ECE/						
48 (OAU/TRAD/ 47)	x									Ţ			The state and a l
49 (OAU/TRAD/							243 (Parts I, II) E/ECE/TRANS/	x	x	х			Trilingual
48) 50 (77 (ON 14 (567)	X	х					505/Rev. 1/Add. 21						
50 (E/CN. 14/567) (OAU/TRAD/							(E/ECE/324/						
(ORC/ 110AD/ 49)	x	х					Rev. 1/Add. 21)	X	х		х		
53 (OAU/TRAD/							505/Rev. 1/Add.25 (E/ECE/324/						
52) 54 (OAU/TRAD/	х						Rev. 1/Add. 25)				x		
54 (OAU/TRAD/ 53)	x	х					505/Rev. 1/Add. 26	•					
E/CONF. 60/PC/							(E/ECE/324/		v				
3 E/CONF.63/	х					English only	Rev. 1/Add. 26) 521/Amend. 2/	x	х				
9	x	х	x				Corr. 1 (E/						
E/CONF. 64/				**			ECE/422/						
1	X X	x	x	X X			Amend. 2/	x	x				Bilingual
2, 3 4 & Add. 1	X	x	x	x			Corr.1) E/ICEF/	Δ	•				muguat
5	х	x	х				624 (E/5128)						
E/CONF. 64/INF/	v	-	~	v			(ESCOR, 53rd						
1	x	x	x	x			sess., suppl. no.9)		x	x			
1	1	I	I	ł	i	l l	10.0) X	ł			. 1		I

Document	Чg	_r	Ę	-s	şe	Remarks	Dogument	Ч.	ч	ų	F	Se	Remarks
Symbol	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other
	ធ	E	Sp.	Ē	5	Languages	6 J 11 10 1	E	F1	Sp	Ř	Ũ	Languages
E/ICEF/CRP/ 72-41	x						ID/						
72-43	x						22 (Sales no. : F. 72. II. B. 3)		x				
E/ICEF/INF/ 34/Rev. 1	x	ļ		ļ		English only	23, Vol. I (ID/WG, 10/13)						
E/ICEF/MISC.						LIMITED	(ID/wG.10/13) (Sales no. :						
196 E/INCB/	х						F. 70. II. B. 16)		х				
14 E/INF/				х			36, Vol. I (ID/WG. 13/31,						
123			x				Vol. I) (Sales no. : F. 70. II. B.						
123/Corr.1 125,126	X X	х				English only	7)		x				
125, 120 127/Add. 1	X						36, Vol. II (ID/WG. 13/31,				ļ		
127/Add. 2, 3 128	X X	X X	X X	x		Trilingual	Vol. II) (Sales						
128/Corr.1	x.			<u> </u>		English only	no. : S. 70. II. B. 8)			x			
E/IT/1970/ 45		x					41 (Sales no. : F.						
66, 67	х	1					70. II. B. 5) 49, Vol. I		х				
70 71	х	x					(ID/WG. 43/22)						
76		x					(Sales no.: F. 70. II. B. 17)		x				
78 83,84		X X					52/Add. 1						
85	х						(ID/WG/35/ Add. 1)		x				
86 87	x	x	x				63 (Sales no. :			77			
88, 89		х					S. 71. II. B. 14) 64, Vol. III			x			
91 93	XX	XX					(Sales no. :			v			
E / L .						LIMITED	S. 71. II. B. 15) 67 (ID/WG, 56/28)			x			
1491 & Add. 1 1497	х	X X	X X	X X	x		(Sales no. : E.	v					
1497/Rev. 1	X	X	х	x	x		72. II. B. 2) 69 (ID/WG, 61/8/	x					
1498 1499	X X	X X	x				Rev. 1) (Sales						
1500 & Rev. 1	X	X X	X X	х	x		no. : F. 71. II. B. 20)		x				
1500/Rev. 1/Add. 1 1500/Rev. 2	X X	X	X	x	x		77 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 6)	x					
1501	X X	X X	X X	x	x		79 (Sales no.:						
1502 1503	х	x	х	x			S. 72. II. B. 4) 83 (Sales no. :			х			
1504, 1505 1506-1515	X X	X X	X X	x	x		E. 72. II. B. 15)	x					
1516	X	x	x				83 Summary 89 (Sales no. :		х				
E/NL. 1971/ 1-3		x				French only	Е. 72. Ц. В. 20)	х					
E/RES/						- renon only	ID/B/ 113	x	x	x	x		
1698-1703 (LIII) 1704 (LIII)	X X	X X	X X	x	X		113/Corr.1	x					English only
1705-1719 (LIII)	x	X	X	x			ID/B/C.3 1	x	x	x	x		
1720 (LIII) 1721-1730 (LIII)	x	X X	X X	XX			ID/B/L.						LIMITED
E/SR.							109/Corr.2 ID/B/RES.	x	x	x	X		
1723 to 1732 (ESCOR, 49th							31-35 (VI)	x	x	x	x		LIMITED
sess.)		х				Bound volume	D/LC. 29		x				LIMITED
1738 to 1772 (ESCOR, 50th							30	X	x				English only
sess. Vol. II)		x				Bound volume	30/Corr.1	x					English only
		1		1	l				1		1	ļ	ł

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	Eng	Fr	Spa	Ru	방	Languages	Symbol Symbol	En	Fr	Spi	Ru	ch	Languages
							ID/WG. 120/						LIMITED
D/SER.A/				ŝ			1	x					
16 (Sales no.:		x					ID/WG. 123/						LIMITED
F. 70. II. B. 31)		•					1/Rev. 1	x					
17 (Sales no.:		x					3-5	X					
F. 71. II. B. 8)		^					11-13	X					
18 (Sales no.:			x				15-19	X					
S. 71. II. B. 19)			^				20 & Rev. 1	X					
ID/SER. B/	х						23, 24	x					
15 ID/SER.E/	^						26	X	<u>i</u> 1				
3 (Sales no. :	- 8						ID/WG. 127/			- 0	1		LIMITED
	1	x					1/Rev. 1	X		1			
F. 69. II. B. 8) ID/SER. G/		~					2-6	X					
	х		1 d				ID/WG. 128/						LIMITED
30/Add. 1	x						3/Add. 1	X					
34, 35 ID/SER. J/	4						9-11	X					11111111111111
6 (Sales no. :							ID/WG. 131/						LIMITED
S. 71. II. B. 21)			x				1	X					
ID/WG/			~				OAU/TRAD/			9			LIMITED
35/Add. 1 (ID/52/							47, 48 (E/CN. 14/						
Add. 1 (ID/ 52/ Add. 1)		x					WP. 1/48, 49)	х					
ID/WG, 10/		ै					49 (E/CN. 14/567)						
13 (ID/23, Vol. I)							(E/CN.14/				8		
				ĥ			WP. 1/50)	X	X				
(Sales no. :		х	È l				52 (E/CN. 14/						
F. 70. II. B. 16)	1	•					WP. 1/53)	X					
ID/WG. 13/							53 (E/CN. 14/						
31, Vol. I (ID/36,							WP. 1/54)	X	X	- 24			
Vol. I) (Sales no.: F. 70. II.							OPI/						
		x					453		X				
B.7)		•					461	X					
31, Vol. II (ID/36,							S/	2220					
Vol. II) (Sales							7930/Add. 1653-						
no. : S. 70. II. B.			x		8 8		1699 & Corr.1,						
8)			•		1		1700-1714	X	X	X	X	X	
ID/WG. 43/							10539/Add. 3						
22 (ID/49, Vol. I)				1			(A/8662/Add.3)	X	X	х		1 mars	
(Sales no.:	1	x	1				10580	11570	1	1.220		х	
F.70. II. B. 17)		•					10580/Add.1	X	X	x	X	х	
ID/WG. 56/					n 1		10632					X	
28 (ID/67) (Sales							10708/Add. 1	x	X	x	x	X	
no. : E. 72. II. B.	х						10727 (A/8738)	x	X	X	x	÷	
2)	•						10728	x	X	X	X	х	
ID/WG. 61/							10729	x	X	X	х		
8/Rev.1 (ID/69)				5			10730-10732	x	X	х	x	х	
(Sales no.:	i i	х			8 J.		10733	X	X	х	x		
F. 71. II. B. 20)		•	r - 1		1.1	LIMITED	10734	X	X	x	X	х	
ID/WG. 99/	х			1 3		1.00111.00	10735	X	1.1.1	- 91		х	
6/Rev. 1	X						10736	X	X	х	X	x	
23	•					LIMITED	10737	X	x	х	X		
ID/WG. 103/CP.	x						10738-10740	x	х	х	x	х	
D/WC 105/	~					LIMITED	10741	1	х	х	x	х	
ID/WG. 105/	x					LIMITED	10742	x	X	х	x	х	
23/Rev. 1	X						10743	x	x	x	x		
35/Rev. 1	A					LIMITED	10744 (A/8744)	x	X	x	X		
ID/WG.112/	v						10745 & Add. 1						
29	X						(A/8745 &						
31-35	X					LIMITED	Add. 1)	х	х	х	x		
ID/WG.113/	v					LIMITED	10746	x	X	x	X		
3	х		v				10747	x	X	XX	X X	х	
4			X				10748	X	X	XX	XX		
5	x		x				10749	x	X	X	X	х	
		E	1	L			10750, 10751	X	X	X	X		1

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
5ym001	ធ	ч Н	Sp	Ř	ົບ	Languages		ធ	ц	Sp	Ř	Ū	Languages
S/ 10752 10754 10755 10756	X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X	X X X X X	x x x		S/PV. 1406 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1411 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1420 (SCOR, 23rd	x	x				
10757, 10758 10759, 10760 (A/8754, 8755)	x	x	x	x			year) 1424, 1425 (SCOR,		x				
10762, 10763 10764 10765 (A/8766)	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x		23rd year) 1431 (SCOR, 23rd year)		x x				
10766 10766/Corr.1	X X				x	English and Chinese only	1435 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1438, 1439 (SCOR,		x				
10767, 10768 10768/Corr.1	x x	x	x	x		English, French	23rd year) 1443,1444 (SCOR,		x				
10769	x	x	x	x	x	Spanish and Russian only	23rd year) 1446-1448 (SCOR, 23rd year)		x x				
10770 & Add. 1 10771	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		1451 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1453-1456 (SCOR,		x				
10772 (A/8769) 10773, 10774 10775	X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x		23rd year) 1459 (SCOR, 23rd		x				
S/Agenda 1651-1660 S/AC, 18/SR.	x	x	x	x			year) 1462 (SCOR, 23rd year)		x x				
21 *22	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	1527 (SCOR, 25th year)					X X	
S/C. 2/L. 1 S/INF/	x					LIMITED	1534 (SCOR, 25th year) *S/PV.				x		PROVISIONA
25 S/NC/					х	LIMITED	1646/Corr. 1 1651	x x	x	x	x x		English and Russian only
204 S/PV. 1110, 1111 (SCOR,	х	x	x	x			1651/Corr.1 1652-1657	X X	x	X	x		English only
19th year) 1262 (SCOR, 20th year)				x	x		1657/Corr.1 1658-1660 S/RES/	x	x	X X	x		Spanish only
1265 (SCOR, 20th year) 1275 (SCOR, 21st			x				317, 318 (1972) 319 (1972) SOA/ESDP/-: See	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	
year) 1277 (SCOR, 21st year)				x x			[ST/]SOA/ESDP/- ST/CS/SER.F/ 285/Corr.2	x	x	x			Trilingual
1279 (SCOR, 21st year) 1282 (SCOR, 21st				x			ST/CES/ 22 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. E/						
year) 1292, 1293 (SCOR,				x			Mim. 3) 24 (Sales no. : F, R. 72, II, E/	X					
21st year) 1307 (SCOR, 21st _{year})				X X			Mim. 8) ST/ECA/		х		x		
1311 (SCOR, 21st year)				x			138 (Sales no. : F. S. 71. II. A.12) 153 (Sales no. :		x	х			
1338 (SCOR, 21st year) 1390 (SCOR, 23rd				X			E.72.II.A.2) 158 (Sales no.:	х	v				
year) 1396 (SCOR, 23rd year)		x x					F.72. II. A. 9) 164 (Sales no. : E. 72. XVI. 3)	х	x				
year) 1399 (SCOR, 23rd year)	x						ST/ECAFE/SER.C/ 91	x					

Document Symbol	English	rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	En	Fr	Spi	Ru	ភ	Languages	5911001	ង	Fr	Sp	R.	15	Languages
ST/ECAFE/SER.E/ 47 (Sales no.: E.72.II.F.13) ST/ECE/ 61 ST/ECE/AGRI/	x			x			ST/SOA/ 109 (Sales no. : F. 71. IV. 10) 110 (E/CN. 5/456/ Rev. 1) (Sales no. : F. 71. IV.		x				
42, 43 ST/ECE/ENERGY/ 13	x	x		x			13) 113 (Sales no. : E. 72. IV. 3)	x	x				
13/Add.1 ST/ECE/HBP/ 45 ST/ECE/MATHECO/		х		x			115 (Sales no. : F. S. 72. IV. 1) 117 (Sales no. :		x	x			
2 ST/GENEVA/SER.H/ L.	x					LIMITED	S. 72. IV. 6) [ST/]SOA/ESDP/1971/ 4 5	x	x x	x			
1/Rev.1 ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol.II)	x	х				Preliminary	[ST/]SOA/ESDP/1972/ 2 ST/SOA/SER.A/	x	x				
16/Add. 1 ST/LEG/SER. C/ 8 (Sales no. :	x					issue LIMITED	52 (Sales no. : E. 72. XIII. 3) ST/SOA/SER. S/	x	x				
E, 72. V. 1) ST/LEG/SER. D/ 1. Annex, Supp.	x						31, 32 ST/STAT/SER. M/ 29/Rev. 1/Add. 1 (Sales no. :		Λ				
no. 3 ST/LIB/SER. B/ A. 22 (Sales no. :		х					F. 72. XVII. 2) 54 (Part III) (Sales no. : E. 72.		х				
E. 72. I. 15) ST/LIB/SER. B/ T. 33 (Sales no. : E. 72. I. 18)	x x						XVII. 10) ST/STAT/SER. P/ 8 (Vol. I) (Sales	x					
E. (2, 1, 16) ST/LIB/SER. E/ CUM. 14. Part 2	A						no.: E/F.72. XVII.4) ST/TAO/M/ 51 (Sales no.:	x	x				Bilingual
(Vol. 20 - 1969) 15, Part 1 (Vol. 21 - 1970)	x x						51 (Sales no. : F. 71. II. H. 1) 55 (Sales no. : S. 71. II. H. 4)		x	x			
ST/LIB/SER.H/ 1, Part II (Sales no.: E.72.I.14) ST/LIB/SER.I/	x						56, Vol. I (Sales no. : F. S. 71. II. H. 9)		x	x			
A. 10 Vol. 3:3 A. 11		x					ST/TAO/SER. C/ 130 134 (Sales no. : E. 72. IV. 5)	x	x	x			
Vol. 3:4 B. 11, Vol. I Vol. 3:4 (Part I)	x	x	x x	x			136 140 ST/UNESOB/		x x	x	x		
B. 11, Vol. II Vol. 3:4 (Part II) ST/LIB/SER. K/			x				7 (Sales no. : E. 70. IV. 11) T/PV.	x					
34 35, Vol. 2, No. 13 ST/SG/AC. 8/III/	x x	x x				Bilingual Bilingual	1388-1404/Corri- gendum) T/RES/ 2157 (XXXIX)	x x	x x		x		
CRP. 2 ST/SG/SER. A/ 230/Add 5-7	x	x	х				TAO/SYR/ 11 TD/		x				
230/Add. 5-7	Λ						118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E.F. 72. II. D. 11)	x	x				

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	Ē	<u>F4</u>	3	Ř	õ	Languages		ណ	Бч,	Š	124	U	Language
TD/ 118/Supp. 6/Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E.F. 72. II. D. 12) 161/Add. 2	x	x		x			TD/B/AC.5/ 36/Rev.1 (TD/B/ 329/Rev.1) 39/Add.6 41 TD/B/C.1/	x x	x	x x	x x		
161/Add. 3 162 163	x		X X				112 (TD/B/366) (TD/B/C.1/ SYN/62)		x	x			
164		x					122				x		
164/Add. 1	х						TD/B/C.1/SYN/	:					
165	х	x	X		x		62 (TD/B/366)		x	x	1		
165/Add. 1 168	x	x	X X		^		(TD/B/C. 1/112) TD/B/C. 2/		^	^			
168/Add. 1			x				112 (TD/B/352)			x			
169	х	X	ŀ				TD/B/C. 3/						
170 171	x	X X					85/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : S. 72. II, D.	1					
171	x	x	x				9)			x			
174/Add. 1					х		TD/B/C.4/						
175	х		X				95		х	х	х		
176/Rev. 1	X X	х	X				96	x	x	x	X X		
178 179	x	x	x				98,99 TD/B/C.4/INF/	^	Λ	^	^		
TD/L.						LIMITED	10	x	х	х			Trilingual
73/Add.7(C)	х	x		x			TD/B/C.4/ISL/						
78/Rev. 1/Add. 1					X X		6/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : S. 72. II. D.						
97-100 TD (III)/MISC.					A		2)			x			
3/Corr.1	x	x	x				TD/B/C.4/L.						LIMITED
TD/B/							93-96	х	X	X	X		
329/Rev. 1 (TD/							97 98 & Add. 1	x	X X	X X	X X		
B/AC. 5/36/ Rev. 1)				x			99	x	x	x	x		
352 (TD/B/C. 2/							TD/WHEAT.5/						
112)			x	1			9 (Sales no. : S. 71.						
366 (TD/B/C. 1/			1				II. D. 10) UNIDO/LIB/SER. B/			х			-
112) (TD/B/ C. 1/SYN/62)		x	x				8	x					
373/Add. 4	x	X	x	x			UNIDO/LIB/SER.D/						
373/Add. 5		x						х					
373/Add. 7/ Annex III	x						UNITAR/EUR/PTP/ 16	x					-
373/Add. 9			x	1			17/Corr.1	x					
373/Add. 10		x	x	x			UNITAR/EUR/						
378/Add. 2/Annex	x		X				SEM. 1/INF/		x				
378/Add. 5 387 (Sales no. :		х	x				4 5/Rev.1	x	^				
E, 72. II, D. 5)	х						6	х					
388, 389 (Sales		1					8	х					English only
no. : E. 72. II, D.	x			l			UNITAR/EUR/SEM.1/ WP.I/						
8,7) 400	Δ	x		x			5 WP.1/		x				
401	х	x	x	x			6	x					
403	X						9	X					
404	X X		x				11 UNITAR/EUR/SEM.1/	х					
408 TD/B/INF/	л						WP. II/						
37			1	x			11	х					
37/Rev.1	х	x	x	x			22	v	х				
38	х	x	x	X			24, 25	х					

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	En	E E	Spa	Ru	ch	Languages	Symbol	En	Fr	Sp	Ru	อี	Languages
UNITAR/EUR/SEM.1/ WP. III/ 11 16, 17 19, 20 22 UNRISD/72/C.	X X X	x					SA LES NUMBERS E. 72. I. 10 (Sea-bed - a frontier of dis- armament) S. 72. I. 13 (A/520/ Rev. 11) E. 72. I. 14 (ST/LIB/	х		x			
52 52 <u>SALES NUMBERS</u> F. 64. II. F. 8 (E/CN. 11/645) F. 69. II. B. 8 (ID/ SER. E/3) F. 70. II. B. 5 (ID/41) F. 70. II. B. 7 (ID/36,	x	x x x					SER, H/1, Part II) E. 72. I. 15 (ST/LIB/ SER, B/A, 22) E. 72. I. 18 (ST/LIB/ SER, B/T. 33) E. 72. II. A. 2 (ST/ ECA/153) F. 72. II. A. 9 (ST/	x x x x					
Vol. I) (ID/WG. 13/ 31, Vol. I) S. 70. II. B. 8 (ID/36, Vol. II) (ID/WG. 13/ 31, Vol. II) F. 70. II. B. 16 (ID/23, Vol. I) (ID/WG.10/		х	x		1		ECA/158) E. 72. II. B. 2 (ID/67) (ID/WG. 56/28) F. 72. II. B. 3 (ID/22) S. 72. II. B. 4 (ID/79) E. 72. II. B. 6 (ID/77) E. 72. II. B. 15 (ID/83)	x x x	x x	x			
13) F. 70. II. B. 17 (ID/49, Vol. I) (ID/WG. 43/ 22) F. 70. II. B. 31 (ID/ SER. A/16) R. 70. II. E. 1 (E/ECE/		x x x					E. 72, II. B. 20 (ID/89) S. 72, II. D. 2 (TD/B/ C. 4/ISL/6/Rev. 1) E. 72, II. D. 5 (TD/B/ 387) E. 72, II. D. 7, 8 (TD/ B/389, 388)	x x x		x			
10. П. 1. 1. (Д. 202) 753) E. 70. IV. 11 (ST/ UNESOB/7) F. S. 71. П. А. 12 (ST/ECA/138) F. 71. П. В. 8 (ID/	x	x	x	х			S. 72. II. D. 9 (TD/B/ C. 3/85/Rev. 1) E. F. 72. II. D. 11 (TD/118/Supp. 3/ Rev. 1) E. F. 72. II. D. 12	x	x	x			
SER. A/17) S. 71. II. B. 14 (ID/63) S. 71. II. B. 15 (ID/64, Vol. III) S. 71. II. B. 19 (ID/ SER. A/18)		x	x x x				(TD/118/Supp. 6/ Rev. 1) E. 72. II. E. 3 (E/ECE/831) E. 72. II. E. Mim. 3 (ST/CES/22)	x x x	х				
F. 71. II. B. 20 (ID/69) (ID/WG. 61/8/ Rev. 1) S. 71. II. B. 21 (ID/ SER. J/6) S. 71. II. D. 10 (TD/		x	x				F. R. 72. II. E/Mim. 8 (ST/CES/24) E. 72. II. F. 13 (ST/ ECAFE/SER. E/ 47) S. 72. II. G. 2	x	x	x	х		
WHEAT. 5/9) R. 71. II. E. 3 (E/ECE/ 780) F. 71. II. H. 1 (ST/ TAO/M/51) S. 71. II. H. 4 (ST/		x	x	x			(E/CN. 12/917) E/F. 72. II. K. 6 (E/CN. 14/STAT/ SER. B/21) F. S. 72. IV. 1 (ST/ SOA/115)	x	x x	x			Bilingual
TAO/M/55) F. S. 71. II. H. 9 (ST/ TAO/M/56, Vol. I) E. 71. II. K. 2 (E/CN. 14/SWSA/ 8)	x	x	x x				E. 72. IV. 3 (ST/SOA/ 113) E. 72. IV. 5 (ST/TAO/ SER. C/134) S. 72. IV. 6 (ST/SOA/ 117)	x x		x			
F. 71. IV. 10 (ST/SOA/ 109) F. 71. IV. 13 (E/CN.5/ 456/Rev. 1) (ST/ SOA/110)		x x					E.S. 72. IV. 8 (E/CN. 6/514/ Rev. 1)	x		x			

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	Еп	Бr	Spi	Ru	ch	Languages	Symbol	Еu	нц	Spi	Ru	сh	Languages
SALES NUMBERS							OFFICIAL RECORDS						
E. 72. V. 1 (ST/LEG/							General						
SER. C/8) \downarrow	х						Assembly						
F.S.72.V.4 (A/CN.9/ SER.A/1971,							23rd sess.:						
Vol. II)		x	x				Annexes, agenda item:						
E. 72, XIII, 3 (ST/SOA/							45				x		
SER.A/52)	х						51				x		
E. 72. XVI. 1 (Interna-							65				x		
tional tax agree-							67				X		
ments, Vol. IX) suppl. no. 24)	x						72				X		
E. 72. XVI. 3 (ST/	â						80				X X		
ECA/164)	x						81 24th sess.:				X		
E/F.72.XVII.1							Meetings:						
(Statistical year-							A/C. 3/SR.						
book, 1971)	х	X				Bilingual	1647-1735			х			Bound volume
F. 72. XVII. 2 (ST/							25th sess. :						
STAT/SER.M/ 29/Rev.1/Add.1)		x					Supplements:						
E, 72. XVII. 3, Vols. I,							1 (A/8001)				х		
II (Yearbook of			1				Meetings: A/BUR/SR.						
national accounts							187-190		x				Bound volume
statistics 1970,			1				A/C, 4/SR						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Vols. I, II)	Х						1872-1917				х		Bound volume
E/F. 72. XVII. 4							26th sess.:						
(ST/STAT/SER. P/ 8, Vol. I)	x	x				Bilingual	Annexes,						
E, 72. XVП. 10	Δ	13				Diffiguer	agenda item:		v				
(ST/STAT/SER.M/							9 14		X X				
54) (Part III)	х						15		A	х			
OFFICIAL RECORDS							18		x				
General							25		X				
Assembly 20th sess.:							41		Х				
Annexes,							44		X	X	·		
agenda item:							46	v	х	х			
51				x			49 52	X	x				
Meetings:							53		^	x			
A/AC. 4/SR.							54/Corr.1	x					English only
1516-1594					Х	Bound volume	55		X				
22nd sess.:							56		X	X			
Annexes, agenda item:							58		X	x			
7					X		61		X X				
60				x			62 63			x			
91				x			64		x	43			
94				x			79		x	х			
23rd sess. :							80		х				
Annexes, agenda item:							81			х			
agenda item: 14				x			88		X				
15				x			89 93		X X				
20				X			93		x				
25				X			97		x	х			
30				X			101		x				
35				X									
39 42				XX									
42 43				x									
10		1	1	1	1		1	1					

	E	-	E	9	ę	Remarks	_	q		я	5	ě	Remarks
Document	English	nch	nisl	Isia	nes	and/or	Document	glis	rench	nis	Russian	nes	and/or
Symbol	Eng	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages	Symbol	English	Fre	Spanish	Ruć	Chinese	Other Languages
OFFICIAL RECORDS							OFFICIAL RECORDS						
<u>General</u> Assembly							Security Council						
26th sess. :							21st year (1966): Meetings:						
Supplements:							S/PV.						
1A (A/8401/Add. 1)	х	x	x	x	x		1311				X X		
3A (A/8403/Add. 1) 8A (A/8408/Add. 1							1338 23rd year (1968):						
to 30)	x	x	x	x		Bound volume	Meetings:						
27th sess.:						1	S/PV.						
Supplements: 1 (A/8701)			x				1390 1396		X X				
1 (A/8701)	x	x	x	х	х		1399	x					
6 (A/8706)	х					Vols. I, II	1406	х					
8 (A/8708)	X						1411		X X				
10, 10A (A/8710 &	х	x	х				1420 1424, 1425		x				
Add. 1) 11 (A/8711)	x	x	x	x			1431		x			1	
17 (A/8717)	x	x	x	x			1435		X X				
19 (A/8719)	÷	v	v	v	х		1438, 1439 1443, 1444		X				
28 (A/8728) Economic and	х	x	x	x			1446-1448		х				
Social Council							1451		X				
49th sess.:							1453-1456 1459		X X				
Meetings: E/SR.							1462		x				
1723 to 1732		x				Bound volume	25th year (1970):						
50th sess.:							Meetings: S/PV.						
Meetings: E/SR.							1527					x	
1738 to 1772		x				Bound volume	1534				x		
Supplements:							26th year (1971):						
1 (E/5044)				x			Supplement for Apr, May, Jun						
51st sess. : Annexes,							1971			x			
Prefatory fascicle	x	х	X				July, Aug and Sep		x			ĺ	
52nd sess.: Supplements:							1971 Oct, Nov and Dec		^				
8 (E/5159/Rev. 1)							1971		x				
(E/AC. 51/61/		v	x	x			Special supple-						
Rev. 1) 53rd sess. :	x	х		•			ment no. 2, Corri- gendum	x					
Supplements.							MISCELLANEOUS						
5 (E/5136) (E/ECE/833)		x		x			PUBLICATIONS						
6 (E/5135)							International tax						
(E/CN. 12/931)		х					Vol. IX, suppl.						
9 (E/5128) (E/ICEF/624)		x	x				no. 24 (Sales no. :						
Security Council							E. 72. XVI. 1) Sea-bed - a frontier	X					
20th year (1965): Meetings:							of disarmament						
S/PV.							(Sales no.: E. 72.						
1110, 1111				x	x		I. 10) Statistical yearbook,	х					
1262 1265			x				1971 (Sales no. :						
21st year (1966):							E/F.72.XVII.1)	х	x				Bilingual
Meetings: S/PV.							Yearbook of national accounts statis-						
1275				x			tics, 1970						
1277				X			Vols. I, II (Sales						
1279 1282				X X			no.: E. 72. XVII. 3,	x					
1292, 1293				x			Vols. I, II)	^					
1307			l	x	1								

List of Documents Republished

Symbol

A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR. 187-191 A/AC. 134/SR. 92-99 A/AC. 138/SR. 71-76 A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 32-47 A/AC. 138/SC. II/SR. 24-32 A/AC. 138/SC. III/SR. 15-19 DP/SR. 291, 292 295-303 304-312 DP/13/C. 2/SR. 1-5 E/CN. 4/SR. 1139-1151 E/CN. 6/Min. or SR. 571-598 Re-issued as/in

Cumulated edition, final form

List of Sales Publications indexed in this issue

<u>Sales no</u> .	Title	Symbol
E.71.V.7	Yearbook of the International Law Commission 1970. Vol.II: Documents of the 22nd session including the report of the Commission to the General Assembly. Mar 1972. iii, 317 p. Printed. \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	A/CN.4/SER.A/1970/ Add.1
E.72.I.14	Index to resolutions of the General Assembly, 1946-1970. Part II - Subject Index. July 1972. iv, 122 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Indexes to resolutions, no.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Contains analytical description of the substan- tive contents of resolutions; covers decisions of the General Assembly on important matters such as the appointment of Secretary-General, the admission of new Member States, the estab- lishment of organs and subsidiary organs, etc.	ST/LIB/SER.H/1, Part II
E.72.I.15	Index to proceedings of the General Assembly, 26th session, 1971. Jul 1972. vi, 213 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no.A.22). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/LIB/SER.B/A.22
E.72.I.18	Index to proceedings of the Trusteeship Council, 39th session, 23 May - 16 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. vi, 9 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no.T.33). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/LIB/SER.B/T.33
E.72.II.A.2	Journal of development planning, no.4. Jun 1972. vi, 152 p. Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/153
E.72.II.A.8	The role of science and technology in reducing the impact of natural disasters on mankind. Report of the Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Jun 1972. iii, [35] p., including annexes. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/157
E.72.II.A.10	Abstraction and use of water: A comparison of legal régimes. Jun 1972. iv, 254 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/154
E.72.II.D.7	Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in India. By the Indian Investment Centre, New Delhi. Apr 1972. vi, 28 p., tables, including annexes. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	TD/B/389
E.72.II.D.11	Trade prospects and capital needs of developing countries during the Second United Nations De- velopment Decade. Report by the UNCTAD secre- tariat. Jun 1972. v, 34 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	TD/118/Supp.3/Rev.1
E.72.II.D.12	Debt problems of developing countries. Report by the UNCTAD secretariat. May 1972. iv, 31 p., tables, including annex. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	TD/118/Supp.6/Rev.1

SALES PUBLICATIONS

Sales no.	Title	Symbol
E.72.IV.3	The use of bamboo and reeds in building con- struction. Jul 1972. v, 95 p., including figs., illus. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 4.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/SOA/113
E/F/S.72.XI.4	First supplement to the statement of estimated world requirements of narcotic drugs and esti- mates of world production of opium in 1972. May 1972. 15 p. Printed. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equiv- alent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & S.	E/INCB/14/Add.1
E.72.XIII.3	Interim report on conditions and trends of fertility in the world, 1960-1965. Jul 1972. v, 89 p., in- cluding tables. (Population studies, no.52). Photo- offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other curren- cies).	ST/SOA/SER.A/52
E.72.XVI.3	Taxation of private investments in developing countries by the Federal Republic of Germany. Jul 1972. vii, 45 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/164
E.72.XVII.3	Yearbook of national accounts statistics, 1970. Mar, Jun 1972. 2 vols. Printed. (Paperbound: 2 vols., not for sale. Hardbound: 1 vol., \$U.S. 28.00 (or equivalent in other currencies)).	
ICJ Sales	Reports of judgments, advisory opinions, and	

ICJ Sales no.365 Reports of judgments, advisory opinions, and orders. Application for review of judgment no.158 of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal. (Request for advisory opinion). Order of 14 Jul 1972. 1972. [5] p. Printed. Bilingual text - E & F.

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Subject Index

JULY/AUGUST 1972 Volume 23, Nos. 7/8

Introductory Note

GENERAL

1. This index contains subject as well as author and title headings relating to the entries in the checklist section. It is arranged alphabetically, word by word. Hyphenated words are counted as one word.

ENTRIES

2. Subject and author headings are given in capital letters. Titles are underscored. In cross-references the entry is given in small letters, and the established form of the entry, following the word "See", is given in capital letters, *e.g.*, Afforestation: See FORESTS AND FORESTRY.

(a) When a corporate entry relates to a body which is not exclusively a United Nations body, the indication of the parent organization to which it belongs is given in parentheses at the end of the entry, e.g., CONCILIATION AND GOOD OFFICES COMMISSION (UNESCO); INTER-GOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE ON THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO). The same procedure is followed in the case of conferences, meetings, seminars, workshops etc., convened by United Nations regional economic commissions, e.g., SEMINAR ON POPULATION PROBLEMS IN AFRICA (ECA/UN), Cairo 1962.

(b) When an entry is used both as author and as subject heading, the author heading is identified by the words "documents by".

(c) Entries relating to bodies that issue documents carry in parentheses at the end of the entry the symbol assigned to their series, e.g., ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-).

(d) Form sub-headings are used, under main headings as well as under sub-headings, to group documents in systematic order according to their nature and importance when it is warranted by the relevance of the entry or the amount of the information entered. The form sub-headings in use are: <u>Reports</u>, <u>Resolutions</u>, (Other) documents, Draft resolutions, Financial implications, Meeting records.

ABBREVIATIONS

3. Abbreviations of names of agencies etc., are listed in a separate group at the beginning of each letter; they do not appear in their proper alphabetical place in the index.

REFERENCES

4. References are generally made to document symbols or sales numbers, or both, as appropriate. Whenever a text is contained in the *Official Records* it is so indicated. The full bibliographical description of the title entry of any document referred to can be found in the checklist section. In the few cases where a document or a publication does not bear a document symbol or a sales number, reference is made to the page in the checklist section where the publication is described.

5. The word "text" in parentheses is used to denote the actual text of the document (such as a convention or constitutional instrument) to which the subject-heading relates, as distinct from mere references to that document as a subject in other documentation.

6. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

USE OF THE INDEX

7. The subject indexes, both monthly and annual, may be used as direct reference guides to documents in collections organized by document symbols and sales numbers.

LANGUAGES OF ISSUE OF DOCUMENTS

8. Information concerning the languages in which the documents have been published can be found in the List of Documents and Publications Issued. This listing, intended mainly to record translations from the language of original issue, does not necessarily parallel the checklist. The bibliographical description of a given document may therefore be found in an issue of the monthly *United Nations Documents Index* following or preceding the one in which the language editions are listed.

- A
- ACABQ: See Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions
- ACC: See Administrative Committee on Co-ordination
- ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS
- -- discrimination: elimination: study E/CN.4/Sub.2/ L.566
- Abstraction and use of water: A comparison of legal

 régimes
 ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 10)
- Abyssinian tea: See KHAT
- Accounts and accounting: See NATIONAL ACCOUNTS
- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON ILLICIT TRAFFIC IN THE NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST
- -- establishment *E/SR. 1816
- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON PERIODIC REPORTS (E/CN. 4/ AC. 20/-)
- -- work programme E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR.1818

Addiction-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

- Adjustment assistance measures: See DEVELOPED COUN-TRIES: employment: adjustment assistance measures; DEVELOPED COUNTRIES: industry: adjustment assistance measures
- Administration: <u>See sub-heading</u> administration <u>under</u> names of areas and countries
- ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, 1972 -- report, 1971/1972 E/5186 (E/AC.51/65)
- -- Teport, 15/1/15/2 E/5100 (E/AC.51/0
- Admiralty law: See MARITIME LAW
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS ON GLOBAL POP-ULATION STRATEGY, New York 1972
- -- report E/CN. 9/268(text)
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS
- -- reports to GA, 27th sess.: A/8739 UN: finances: budget: form
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE APPLICATION OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY TO DEVELOPMENT (E/AC. 52/-)
- -- members: confirmation *E/SR.1815
- -- report, 9th E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) (text)
- -- work programme E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8)
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE APPLICATION OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY TO DEVELOPMENT, documents by
- -- science and technology: & natural disasters ST/ECA/ 157 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 8)

- Afars: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS
- AFGHANISTAN
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/62
- AFGHANISTAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/62
- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC, 109/
 - L. 781
 - visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: selfgovernment or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

AFRICA

- See also Organization of African Unity and names of countries and territories
- -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48, 54 (OAU/TRAD/47, 53)
- -- demography:
 - See also Seminar on Techniques of Evaluation of Basic Demographic Data (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972
- -- demography: & development planning E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/ CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61) DEVELOPMENT (CAD. 2 (1))
 - research E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61) training of personnel E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/
 - CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/502 (E/CN. 14/ CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61)
- -- development planning E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/5 -- economic development: planning: ECA activities
- E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/2
- family planning: & public health E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61) -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3)
- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3) surveys E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61)
- -- human environment: conservation and utilization E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/4
- -- international trade: development E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49); E/CN. 14/ UNCTAD III/2; E/CN. 14/WP. 1/39/Rev. 1; 48, 49 (OAU/ TRAD/38/Rev. 1; 47, 48)
 - See also Association of African Trade Promotion Organizations: Preparatory Committee, 1st meeting, Addis Ababa 1972
- -- international trade: exports E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47) financing E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47) liberalization E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47) technical co-operation E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/ TRAD/47)
- -- intra-regional trade E/CN.14/WP.1/53 (OAU/TRAD/ 52)
- studies E/CN.14/WP.1/54 (OAU/TRAD/53) -- land-locked States: international trade E/CN.14/
- WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47)
- -- merchant marines E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2

AFRICA (continued) -- migration: See Seminar on Statistics and Studies of Migration and Urbanization (ECA), Moscow 1972 -- mortality: surveys E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN, 14/POP/61) -- population: censuses E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61), 563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62) distribution E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61); E/CN. 14/POP/67, 68 ECA programme E/CN. 14/563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62) -- population: regional programmes E/CN. 14/564 (E/CN. 14/POP/63) See also Meeting of the Non-UN Organizations Interested in Population Work in Africa (ECA), 2nd, Addis Ababa 1972 -- population: research E/CN. 14/563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62) technical co-operation E/CN. 14/563, 564 (E/CN. 14/POP/62, 63) UN programme E/CN. 14/564 (E/CN. 14/POP/63) -- population growth: & development E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN, 14/CAD, 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61) & education E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61) -- ports See also Port Management Conference - West African Coast (ECA), Freetown 1972 -- ports: development E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 -- postal services E/CN. 14/CAP, 4/3 -- railways: See Conference for the Establishment of the Union of African Railways (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- refugees: assistance E/5138 -- roads E/CN. 14/TRANS/67 & Add. 1, 68 See also Meeting on Feeder Links to the Trans-African Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- shipping E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2; E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/TRAD/47) -- & UNCTAD, 3rd sess. E/CN. 14/WP. 1/48 (OAU/ TRAD/47) -- urbanization E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD, 2/1) (E/CN. 14/POP/61); E/CN. 14/POP/67, 68 See also Seminar on Statistics and Studies of Migration and Urbanization (ECA). Moscow 1972 -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no. : Е.72.П.А.10) AFRICA, CENTRAL - economic co-operation E/CN. 14/561 See also Symposium on Economic Co-operation in Central Africa (ECA), Kinshasa 1971 AFRICA, NORTH -- economic projections E/CN. 14/INR/198 -- industrial development E/CN. 14/INR/198 -- industrial statistics E/CN. 14/INR/198 -- population E/CN.14/INR/198

Africa, South: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN; SOUTH AFRICA

AFRICA, SOUTHERN

- -- apartheid: elimination: See Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination
- -- petitions and hearings A/AC.115/L.332 Gervasi, Sean *A/AC.109/SC.1/SR.173 Minty, Abdul S. *A/AC.109/SC.1/SR.173 World Peace Council *A/AC.109/SC.1/SR.173

- AFRICA, SOUTHERN (continued)
- -- racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination: UN activities: co-ordination A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- refugees: assistance A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)

AFRICA TRADE CENTRE

-- activities E/CN. 14/WP. 1/49 (OAU/TRAD/48)

AFRICA, WEST

- -- ports: development E/CN. 14/TRANS/64
- AFRICAN MINISTERIAL MEETING PREPARATORY TO UNCTAD III, Addis Ababa 1971
- -- recommendations E/CN. 14/WP. 1/46 (OAU/TRAD/45)

AFRICAN POPULATION CONFERENCE, Accra 1971

-- report E/CN. 14/562 (E/CN. 14/CAD. 2/1) (E/CN. 14/ POP/61)(text)

Agreements: See under subject or agency concerned

ALGERIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation: economic effects TD/III/C, 1/L, 17

AMERICAN SAMOA

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 798
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 798
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 798
- -- self-government or independence Documents
- A/AC.109/L.798 Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC.109/L.798

AMERICAS

See also Latin America

- and names of specific countries
- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3)
 -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)

AMTENYA, KANYEMBA M.

- -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1229
- Andrianov, K.: See INTERNATIONAL OLYMPIC COMMIT-TEE, Moscow

ANGOLA

See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peo-

- ples: Visiting Mission to the Liberated
- Areas of the Portuguese Territories
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/76
- -- petitions and hearings:
- Angola Cttee, Netherlands A/AC. 109/PET. 1195/ Add. 2

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/76 ANGOLA COMMITTEE, Netherlands -- petitions and hearings A/AC, 109/PET, 1195/Add, 2 APARTHEID See also Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid International Day for the Elimination of **Racial Discrimination** (21 Mar) International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, **Racial Discrimination** Slavery South Africa: apartheid Special Committee on Apartheid -- elimination Reports A/8022/Rev.1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1970 A/8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1971 Other documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326 S-G. Note transmitting replies from international organizations -- elimination: international conference on trade unions (proposed) $$A/8422/{\rm Rev.1}$$ (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 344 publicity campaign A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 343 UN unit: activities A/AC, 115/L. 341 -- suppression and punishment: convention (draft) Reports $\overline{E/5169}$ (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818

Arab Republic of Egypt: See EGYPT (ARAB REPUBLIC)

Arab States and Israel: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

Arabian Gulf situation: See PERSIAN GULF ISLANDS: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971

ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

Reports

ANGOLA, documents by

A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess. Report

ARGENTINA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/59
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 95
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/ARG/R.1(text) & RECOMMENDATION

ARGENTINA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10750, 10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/59
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

- ASIA AND THE FAR EAST
- See also names of countries and territories -- economic assistance E/CN.11/1021 -- economic conditions E/CN.11/1046 (E/CN.11/SR.444-461)
- economic development: planning E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3)
- -- industrial development E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/ SR. 444-461)
- -- international trade: intra-regional E/CN.11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- land-locked States: transit trade E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- natural resources: development E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- refugees: assistance E/5138
- -- roads E/CN. 11/TRANS/195
 - See also Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East: Committees: Transport and Communications Cttee: Highways and Highway Transport Sub-Cttee, 9th sess.
- -- transport E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- UNDP activities E/CN. 11/1021 -- UNDP projects E/CN. 11/1021
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no. : E.72.II.A.10)
- -- water resources: development E/CN. 11/1046 SR, 444-461)

ASIAN DEVELOPMENT BANK

-- activities E/CN.11/1046 (E/CN.11/SR.444-461)

ASIAN INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL, 7th sess. -- report E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)

- ASIAN INSTITUTE FOR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING
- -- activities E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- ASSOCIATION OF AFRICAN TRADE PROMOTION ORGANI-ZATIONS
- -- Articles of Association (draft) E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/ WP.1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49)(text)
- -- establishment E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49); E/CN. 14/WP. 1/39/Rev. 1:49 (OAU/ TRAD/38/Rev. 1; 48)
- Preparatory Cttee, 1st meeting, Addis Ababa 1972: report E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50) (OAU/ TRAD/49)(text)
- -- preparatory work E/CN. 14/567 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/50) (OAU/TRAD/49)

Atomic explosions: See NUCLEAR EXPLOSIONS

AUSTRALIA

- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- Non-Self-Governing Territories: See Papua New Guinea
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94
- -- Trust Territories: See Papua New Guinea
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no. : E.72. II. A. 10)

AUSTRALIA, documents by

-- development assistance: financing TD/III/C. 3/L. 10

AUSTRALIA, documents by (continued)

- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/8741; A/AC, 138/SC, III/ L 22
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C.2/L.12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16

AUSTRIA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/58
- AUSTRIA, documents by ; -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/58
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L.64

B

BAHAMAS

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- self-government or independence

Meeting records *A/AC, 109/SC, 4/SR, 176, 177, 180

BAHRAIN, documents by

- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

BAMBOO

- use in construction industry ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E.72. IV.3)

BANGLADESH

- See also India-Pakistan question
- -- UN, admission to A/8754 (S/10759); S/10766, 10768. 10771, 10773, 10774; *S/PV. 1658-1660

BANGLADESH, documents by

- Bangladesh: UN, admission to A/8754 (S/10759); S/10774

Bantustans: See NAMIBIA: native homelands

BELGIUM

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/56
- BELGIUM, documents by
- -- diplomats: protection A/CN. 4/253/Add. 5
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/56
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16

BERMUDA

-- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 796/Add. 1

-- self-government or independence

Documents

A/AC. 109/L. 796/Add. 1 Secretariat. Working paper

Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 178-180

BHUTAN, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

Bibliographical series (Dag Hammarskjold Library) ST/LIB/SER. B/

- - A. 22 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 15) Index to proceedings of the General Assembly, 26th session
 - T. 33 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 18) Index to proceedings of the Trusteeship Council, 39th session

Bills of lading: See SHIPPING: bills of lading

BOLIVIA, documents by

-- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

-- nuclear explosions: suspension A/8740

Bosgra, Sietse: See ANGOLA COMMITTEE, Netherlands

BOTSWANA, documents by

- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 6
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions S/10764

BRAZIL.

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/71
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 95

BRAZIL, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/71
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

BRITISH INDIAN OCEAN TERRITORY See also Seychelles

-- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/AC, 109/L, 807 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 151, 152

British Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

Brutus, Dennis: See INTERNATIONAL CAMPAIGN AGAINST RACISM IN SPORT, Evanston, Illinios

BUFFER STOCKS

Reports

TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report

Building industry: See CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY

BUILDING MATERIALS

Documents

ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV.3) The use of bamboo and reeds in building construction

-- studies TD/171

BULGARIA

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/54

- BULGARIA, documents by
- -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C.3/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/54 -- shipping:
 - international co-operation TD/III/C.4/L.8/Rev.1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15
- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C, 4/L, 99

BURMA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752

BUSINESS

-- restrictive practices

Reports

- TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD
- TD/B/389 (Sales no.: E.72, II, D.7) Indian Investment Centre, New Delhi. Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in India
- Draft resolutions
- TD/III/C. 2/L. 16
- Meeting records

*TD/III/C. 2/SR. 5-9

-- restrictive practices:

- ad hoc group of experts: establishment TD/III/C.2/ L. 16; *TD/III/C.2/SR.7-9
- ad hoc group of experts: establishment: financial imlications TD/III/C. 2/L. 16/Add. 1
- ad hoc group of experts: terms of reference TD/III/ C. 2/L. 16

identification TD/III/C. 2/L. 16

- BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- developing countries: foreign investments in $\ TD/III/C.3/L.3$
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4

BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by (continued)

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- shipping: international co-operation TD/III/C.4/L.8/Rev.1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

С

CPC: See Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

Cabora Bassa Dam project: <u>See MOZAMBIQUE</u>: Cabora Bassa Dam project

Cambodia: See KHMER REPUBLIC

CAMBODIA SITUATION

Documents

S/10769 Khmer Republic. Letter, 21 Aug, informing of aggressive acts by Viet-Cong and North Viet-Namese forces against the province of Prey-Veng on 6 Aug

CAMEROON

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/28
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/CMR/R. 1(text) & RECOMMENDATION

CAMEROON, documents by

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/28

CANADA

- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3)
- -- industry: adjustment assistance measures TD/175
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/32
- -- preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add. 4 (Canada)
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94

CANADA, documents by

- -- developed countries:
 - employment: adjustment assistance measures TD/175
 - industry: adjustment assistance measures TD/175
- -- development assistance: financing TD/III/C. 3/L. 10
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/32
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system $\rm TD/III/C,\,2/L,\,12;\,TD/B/373/Add,\,4$
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16

CANNABIS

-- control *E/SR. 1816

-- identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/31, 32

CAPITAL AND ASSISTANCE -- international flow Documents TD/B/401 UNCTAD secretariat. Note on aid and flow targets Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 3/L. 3, L. 4, L. 6/Rev. 2 CHINA Capital Development Fund: See UNITED NATIONS CAPI-TAL DEVELOPMENT FUND CAPITAL PUNISHMENT Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1816 Caportorti, Francesco: See SUB-COMMISSION ON PRE-VENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR (ON THE RIGHTS OF MINORITIES] (Caportorti, F.) COCOA CARIBBEAN COUNTRIES -- sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration, 1972 A/AC. 138/80 CAYMAN ISLANDS -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text) -- self-government or independence Meeting records *A/AC.109/SC.4/SR.178-180 Central Africa: See AFRICA, CENTRAL CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/CAF/R, 1(text) & RECOMMENDATION Ceylon: See SRI LANKA CHAD, documents by -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99 CHILD AND YOUTH WELFARE -- UN organizations: activities: co-ordination E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9) CHILDREN -- protection in armed conflicts Reports E/5169 (Part I) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818 CHILE -- economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. A. 2) -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/CHI/R. 1/RECOM-MENDATION CHILE, documents by -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63 -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66 -- nuclear explosions: suspension A/8740 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22

CHILE, documents by (continued)

- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation: international regime TD/III/C. 1/L. 16
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64
- -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10748

CHINA, documents by

- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10768
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 1
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.1
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- -- international agreement (draft)
 - Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 803
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 803
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 803
- -- self-government or independence
- Documents
- A/AC. 109/L. 803 Secretariat. Working paper
- -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 803

COLOMBIA, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- nuclear explosions: suspension A/8740
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC, 138/SC, III/L, 22
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

COLONIAL COUNTRIES

- See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation Documents
 - S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies Reports
 - A/AC. 109/L. 815 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chairman. Report
- E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) CPC, 12th sess. Report -- independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- Colonialism: elimination: Declaration, 1960: implementation: See COLONIAL COUNTRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation

COMMISSION FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT (E/CN. 5/-) COMMITTEE ON CRIME PREVENTION AND CONTROL, -- members: election *E/SR, 1815, 1818 1st sess. -- report E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7)(text) COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS (E/CN, 4/-) -- members: election *E/SR. 1815 -- work: organization E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 (E/C, 6/-) -- members: election *E/SR. 1815 COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 28th sess. -- proceedings E/CN. 4/SR. 1139-1151 -- report E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 7th sess. COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 29th sess. -- report *E/SR. 1816 -- date and meeting place E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 COMMISSION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS (E/CN. 7/-) -- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1816 C. 2/L. 12, L. 18 increase *E/SR. 1816 C.2/L.12, L.18 COMMISSION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS, 24th sess. -- report *E/SR. 1816 -- members: election *E/SR. 1815 COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN (E/CN, 6/-) -- sessions: periodicity E/5176; *E/SR. 1818 -- members: election *E/SR. 1815 COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN. 24th sess. -- proceedings E/CN. 6/Min. or SR. 571-598 -- report E/5176; *E/SR. 1818 -- report E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 COMMITTEE FOR CO-ORDINATION OF INVESTIGATIONS OF THE LOWER MEKONG BASIN (E/CN. 11/WRD/ MKG/-) -- report E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461) COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING (E/AC. 54/-) COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY -- work programme E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. -- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1818 no. 7) -- sessions: periodicity E/5178; *E/SR. 1818 -- terms of reference E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/ COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING, 8th sess. -- report E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 7)(text) *E/SR. 1818 COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION (E/AC, 51/-) COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING, 2nd special sess. See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the -- members: representatives: credentials TD/B/C, 4/99 Administrative Committee on Co--- report TD/B/C. 4/L. 98 & Add. 1(draft text) ordination, 1972 -- work: organization TD/B/C. 4/94 -- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1818 -- special rapporteurs: appointment E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC, 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8) TEES -- Bureau: COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION, report TD/B/C. 4/99(text) 11th sess. -- agenda E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8)(text) -- report E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1)(ESCOR, -- report S/10773(text) 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8)(text), 5177; *E/SR. 1818 COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION, SPACE: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Legal Sub-Cttee, 11th sess.: 12th sess. -- agenda E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.8)(provisional text) -- report E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65)(text) -- Scientific and Technical Sub-Cttee, 9th sess .: COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET (UNICEF), Apr 1972 sess.

-- report E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess. suppl. no. 9)

COMMITTEE ON HOUSING, BUILDING AND PLANNING

COMMITTEE ON HOUSING, BUILDING AND PLANNING,

COMMITTEE ON MANUFACTURES (TD/B/C. 2/-)

-- rules of procedure: amendments (proposed) TD/III/

-- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) TD/III/

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES (E/C, 7/-)

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES, 2nd sess.

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES, 3rd sess. -- date and meeting place E/5176; *E/SR. 1818

-- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1818

- Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8), 5178;

- -- agenda TD/B/C. 4/94(annotated provisional text)

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING, 2nd special sess.: COMMIT-

COMMITTEE ON THE ADMISSION OF NEW MEMBERS

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER

- proceedings A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR. 187-191 report A/AC. 105/C, 2/SR, 190, 191
- proceedings *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE, 15th sess.

-- agenda A/AC. 105/L. 66(provisional text)

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, spring 1972 sess.

-- proceedings A/AC, 138/SR, 71-76

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, spring 1972 sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Sub-Cttee I:

- proceedings A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 32-47 -- Sub-Cttee II: proceedings A/AC, 138/SC, II/SR, 24-32
- -- Sub-Cttee III: proceedings A/AC. 138/SC. III/SR. 15-19
- COMMODITIES
 - See also Commodity agreements Commodity problems
- -- ad hoc consultative groups: establishment (proposed) TD/165
- -- diversification
 - Reports
 - TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess, of UNCTAD
- -- international trade: intergovernmental consultations (proposed) TD/165
- -- international trade: liberalization Reports
- TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report -- marketing and distribution systems
- Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report -- prices: stabilization TD/165 IBRD activities TD/165
- -- research and development TD/165

COMMODITY AGREEMENTS

Reports

TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report -- General Agreement on Commodity Arrangements TD/165

COMMODITY PROBLEMS

Reports

TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD

Communications: See ROADS; SHIPPING; TRANSPORT

COMPUTERS

- -- application to development
 - Reports
 - E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) Ad-visory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th
- -- applications in UN organizations: co-ordination Reports

E/CN. 3/420 Statistical Commn: Working Group on International Statistical Programmes and Co-ordination, 4th sess. Report

Conciliation: See ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

CONFERENCE FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF THE UNION OF AFRICAN RAILWAYS (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- agenda E/CN. 14/TRANS/65(provisional text) CONFERENCE OF EUROPEAN MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR SOCIAL WELFARE, The Hague 1972 See also Preparatory Committee for the Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, Geneva 1971 -- agenda E/CONF. 64/2(provisional text) -- preparations E/CONF. 64/1; E/CONF. 64/INF. 1 -- rules of procedure E/CONF. 64/3(draft text) CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAF-FIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 -- agenda E/CONF. 59/20(provisional text) -- preparations Reports E/5173 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818 -- rules of procedure E/CONF. 59/18(draft text) Congo (Democratic Republic): See ZAIRE CONGO (PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC), documents by -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752 -- Korea: unification A/8752 CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY See also Housing Documents ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 3) The use of bamboo and reeds in building construction CONTAINERIZATION See also Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 Documents E/CONF. 59/19 Secretariat. Note transmitting extracts from Cttee on Shipping of UNCTAD -- customs: convention (proposed) E/CONF. 59/16 &

- Add. 1.2 -- identification marking code E/CONF. 59/15 & Add. 1
- -- inspection and testing of containers: unified procedures E/CONF. 59/14
- -- manifests: standardization E/CONF. 59/12 & Add. 1
- -- safety: convention (draft) E/CONF. 59/13/Add. 1, 2
- -- sanitary controls E/CONF, 59/10 & Add. 1
- recommendation E/CONF. 59/10(draft text) -- standardization of containers E/CONF. 59/11 & Add. 1

CONTINENTAL SHELF

Documents *ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1 National legislation

and treaties relating to the law of the sea. Part II: Treaties

-- laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/16 (Vol. II)(text)

Convention on the Political Rights of Women: See WOMEN: political rights: Convention, 1952

COOK ISLANDS

-- ECAFE, participation in E/CN. 11/1048 (E/CN. 11/ SR. 444-461)

Co-operation, Regional: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

CO-OPERATIVE MOVEMENT

- -- promotion: international co-operation <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>TD/L. 63</u> <u>Meeting records</u> <u>ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1816</u>
- Co-ordination among United Nations and specialized agencies: See sub-heading co-ordination under specific subject headings

COSTA RICA

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/COS/R. 1(text) & RECOMMENDATION

COSTA RICA, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L. 63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L, 66
- COUNCIL COMMITTEE ON NON-GOVERNMENTAL OR-GANIZATIONS (E/C. 2/-)
- -- meetings Jan 1972: report *E/SR. 1814

CRIME

- See also War criminals
- -- prevention
- See also Committee on Crime Prevention and Control, 1st sess.

Reports

- E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7) Cttee on Crime Prevention and Control, 1st sess. Report
- -- prevention: & social development E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7)

CRIMINALITY

- See also Drug abuse: & criminality
- -- & social change
 - Reports
 - E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7) Cttee on Crime Prevention and Control, 1st sess. Report
- CUBA, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Viet-Nam situation TD/L. 70

CYCLONES

-- tropical: WMO project A/AC. 105/105

CYPRUS

- See also Cyprus situation
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

CYPRUS, documents by

- -- Namibia question $\tilde{S}/10752$
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add, 6
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

CYPRUS: VICE-PRESIDENT (Küçük, F.), documents by -- Cyprus situation S/10728

CYPRUS SITUATION

Documents S/10728 Turkey. Letter, 30 Jun, transmitting letter from Dr. Kuçuk concerning appointments of ministers by Archbishop

UNFICYP until 15 Dec

Makarios to the Council of Ministers S/10763 S-G. Letter, 9 Aug, appealing for contributions for the maintenance of

CZECHOSLOVAKIA

-- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 95

CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by

- -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C. 3/L. 3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4
- -- shipping:
 - international co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C. 4/L. 15
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 99

D

Death penalty: See CAPITAL PUNISHMENT

Debt problems of developing countries TD/118/Supp. 6/ Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. D. 12)

DEBTS, EXTERNAL

 Reports

 TD/113/Supp. 6/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 12)

 UNCTAD secretariat. Report on debt

 problems of developing countries

 Draft resolutions

TD/III/C. 3/L. 7/Rev. 1

- Declaration of Santo Domingo (Dominican Republic) 1972: See CARIBBEAN COUNTRIES: sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration, 1972
- Declaration on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 1967: See WOMEN: discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967
- Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, 1960: See COLONIAL COUN-TRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960

DENMARK

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/86
- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4

DENMARK, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/86
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS -- reorganization E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65)

Dependence-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

DEVELOPED COUNTRIES

- -- adjustment assistance measures *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 14
- -- employment: adjustment assistance measures TD/175; TD/III/C. 2/L. 15; *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 13, 14
- -- industry: adjustment assistance measures TD/175; . TD/III/C, 2/L, 15; *TD/III/C, 2/SR, 13
- -- regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- DEVELOPING COUNTRIES
- -- business: restrictive practices TD/III/C. 2/L. 16; *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 6-9; TD/B/389 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 7)
- -- capital outflow
 - Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C.3/L.5
- -- children's assistance: problems and priorities E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 9)
- -- debts, external TD/118/Supp. 6/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 12), 179
- servicing TD/III/C.3/L.6/Rev.2, L.7/Rev.1
- -- domestic resources: mobilization
 - Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C.3/L.9
- -- economic co-operation

Reports

- TD/171 UNCTAD, 3rd sess. : Working Group II. Report
- TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD
- -- employment:
 - & international trade E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 7) promotion E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl.
 - no. 7)
- -- exports: promotion TD/165; TD/III/C. 2/L. 9-L. 14; *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 14-16
- -- foreign investments in

Reports

- TD/B/389 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 7) Indian Investment Centre, New Delhi. Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in India Draft resolutions TD/III/C.3/L.3 -- human rights: economic, social and cultural: study
- Reports E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee.
 - Report
 - Meeting records
 - ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818
- -- industrial products: exports: See Industrial products: exports from developing countries

- **DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued)**
- -- insurance TD/179; TD/III/C. 4/L. 10
- -- international tourism: development TD/III/C, 4/L, 6 -- international trade E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no.7)
- -- international trade: expansion
- Reports TD/171 UNCTAD, 3rd sess. : Working Group II.
 - Report
- -- international trade: projections TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 11)
- -- land-locked: special problems Reports
 - TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD
- -- least developed: special measures
 - Reports UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. E/5185
 - Report
 - Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C. 2/L. 12, L. 18
 - Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 2
- -- merchant marines: development TD/III/C. 4/L. 5, L. 14 -- natural resources:
 - development: training of personnel E/5176; *E/SR. 1818
 - permanent sovereignty E/5176; *E/SR. 1818
- population growth: application to science and technology E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) -- ports: development TD/III/C, 4/L, 4, L, 11
- -- regional integration
 - Reports TD/171 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group II. Report
- -- savings: & investments TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no, : E, 72, II, D, 11)
- -- space technology: application *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96
- -- statistics: improvement: action by UN organizations
 - Reports E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd
 - sess., suppl. no. 8) Cttee for Programme and Co-ordination. 11th sess. Report
 - E/5180 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report
 - Other documents
 - E/CN.3/424 S-G. Note on technical assistance programmes of the UN system
 - Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818

DEVELOPMENT

See also Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development Committee for Development Planning Development assistance Industrial development International Development Association Social development United Nations Conference on Trade and Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Or ganization

DEVELOPMENT (continued) See also (continued) United Nations Volunteers World development day (proposed) -- analysis and planning: unified approach Reports E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR. 53rd sess... suppl. no. 9) UNICEF: EB, 1972 sess. Report -- evaluation E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/5 -- international strategy: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy -- planning Reports E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.7) Cttee for Development Planning, 8th sess. Report -- planning: advisory services: & housing and urban development *E/SR. 1816 DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE See also Technical co-operation United Nations Volunteers Reports TD/171 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group II. Report TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Other documents TD/B/401 UNCTAD secretariat. Note on aid and flow targets -- financing Draft resolutions TD/III/C.3/L.4, L. 10 -- financing, supplementary Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 3/L. 8/Rev. 1 -- & special drawing rights: link TD/179; TD/III/C.3/ L.2.L.12 -- terms: liberalization Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 1, 2 -- UNDP activities TD/III/C.3/L.6/Rev.2 DEVELOPMENT PLANNING -- long-term ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E, 72, Π, Α, 2) Diplomatic protection: See DIPLOMATS: protection DIPLOMATS -- protection Reports A/CN. 4/L. 186 Report of the Working Group [on the question of protection of diplomatic agentsl A/CN. 4/L. 188 & Add. 1 2nd report of the Working Group [on the question of protection of diplomatic agents] A/CN. 4/L. 189 3rd report of the Working Group [on the question of protection of diplomatic agents] Other documents A/CN. 4/253/Add. 3,5 Observations of Member States DIRECT BROADCAST SATELLITES -- education and training: principles: declaration (draft) A/AC. 105/104

Disabled persons: See HANDICAPPED PERSONS DISARMAMENT See also Disarmament Decade, 1970-1980 Nuclear tests: suspension -- economic and social consequences Draft resolutions TD/L.65 DISARMAMENT DECADE, 1970-1980 -- & UN Development Decade, 2nd: link TD/L.65 Disasters, Natural: See NATURAL DISASTERS DISCRIMINATION See also Minorities Race relations Racial discrimination -- prevention Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned Displaced persons: See REFUGEES DISTRIBUTION (ECONOMICS) -- statistics: methods E/CN. 3/430 DIVERSIFICATION (ECONOMICS) Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report DOMINICAN REPUBLIC, documents by - developed countries: regional economic groupings; impact on international trade TD/L.66 DRUG ABUSE See also United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control control Documents E/CONF. 63/9 Final Act and Protocol -- & criminality E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7) Drug addiction: See DRUG ABUSE Drug dependence: See DRUG ABUSE DUBOIS, PAUL, documents by - France: economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no. : E. 72. II, A. 2) F

ECA: See Economic Commission for Africa

 $\begin{array}{c} \text{ECAFE: } \underbrace{\text{See}}_{East} \text{ Economic Commission for Asia and the Far} \\ \hline \end{array}$

ECOSOC: See Economic and Social Council

ESC: See Economic and Social Council

EARTH RESOURCES		ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL	COUNCIL, 52nd sess. : COM-
remote survey technic	ques: international co-operation	MITTEES (continue	
Meeting records		Economic Cttee (cont	
*A/AC. 105/C. 1/		reports (continued)	
A/AC. 105/C. 2/	'SR. 187	E/5178	Protein Advisory Group: UN sponsorship
EAST PAKISTAN REFUC	EES IN INDIA	E/5178	Science and technology: applica-
assistance			tion to development: World
Reports		- (Plan of Action
	S/10539/Add. 3) S-G. Report on	E/5173	Transport: UN documentation
	nentation of GA res. 2790 (XXVI)		centre: establishment (pro-
	res. 307 (1971) concerning assis-	Secial Others	posed)
tance t	o East Pakistan refugees in India	Social Cttee: reports:	
Fostern Europe: Sec EII	ODE EASTERN	E/5169	Commn on Human Rights, 28th
Eastern Europe: <u>See</u> EUI	OFE, EASTERN	(Part II)	sess.: report
	aoman	E/5169	Common the Status of Women,
ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL		(Part I)	24th sess. : report
	vement E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) ization: rationalization: working	E/5169	Trade union rights: infringe-
group: establishment		(Part III)	ments: allegations
	commendations: financial implica-		
tions *E/SR.1818	commentations, industrial imprise	ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL	
work: organization *	E/SR. 1816.1817	agenda (provisional)	
	······································	proceedings: Official	Records: supplements:
DOMESTIC AND COMM	COUNCIL: COMMITTEES	no.7 (E/5126) no.8 (E/5131)	
ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL	e for Development Planning	no. 9 $(E/5131)$ no. 9 $(E/5128)$ (E/I)	CEE (694)
See also Committee	e for Programme and Co-ordina-	10.3 (E/3126) (E/T	CEF/024)
tion	e for i rogramme and oo or and	ECONOMIC COMMISSION	N FOR AFRICA (E/CN. 14/-)
	e on Crime Prevention and Control		opulation Conference, Accra 1971
Committee	e on Housing, Building and Plan-		on of African Trade Promotion
ning			anizations: Preparatory Cttee,
Council C	ommittee on Non-Governmental		meeting, Addis Ababa 1972
Org	anizations	Conferenc	e for the Establishment of the
	present system of collecting and		on of African Railways (ECA),
disseminating informa	tion about the realization of		is Ababa 1972
	shment (proposed) E/5169		ting on Trade and Development
(Part II)			A/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972
FOONOMIC AND COCIAL	COUNCIL Eard and		f the Non-United Nations Organi-
ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL agenda: adoption *E/			ons Intersted in Population Work frica (ECA), 2nd, Addis Ababa
	tives: credentials *E/SR. 1818	1972	
proceedings *E/SR.	1814-1818		n Feeder Links to the Trans-
proceedings: Official			can Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa
	1) (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1)	1972	
resolutions: lists E/			agement Conference - West Afri-
work: organization *	E/SR. 1814		Coast (ECA), Freetown 1972
		Regional I	nter-agency Co-ordination Meet-
	COUNCIL, 52nd sess.: COM-		on Population (ECA), 2nd, Addis
MITTEES			ba 1972
Economic Cttee:			n Statistics and Studies of Migra-
reports: E/5177	Ottoo for Brogramma and Co	1972	and Urbanization (ECA), Moscow
E/5177	Cttee for Programme and Co- ordination, 11th sess.: re-		n Techniques of Evaluation of
	port		ic Demographic Data (ECA), Addis
E/5176	Cttee on Natural Resources,		ba 1972
·	2nd sess.: report	Symposiur	n on Economic Co-operation in
E/5178	Cttee on Science and Technol-		tral Africa (ECA), Kinshasa 1971
,	ogy: terms of reference	documents: lists E/O	CN. 14/DOC/36
E/5173	Conference on International		
	Container Traffic (UN/		I FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST
	IMCO), Geneva 1972: prepa-	(E/CN. 11/-)	(ON 11/1046 / D / ON 11/00 444
E/5180	rations		/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-
E/010U	Developing countries: statistics: improvement: action by UN	461) Cook Islands, particip	nation of $E/CN 11/1046$
	organizations	(E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461	
E/5175	Population Commn, 16th sess.:	members. associate:	admission E/CN.11/1046
,	report	(E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461	
	-	• • •	

- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (continued)
- -- work programme and priorities, 1972/1973 E/CN.11/ 1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST: COMMITTEES
- -- Cttee on Industry and Natural Resources, 24th sess.: report E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- Cttee on Trade, 15th sess.: report E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- -- Transport and Communications Cttee: Highways and Highway Transport Sub-Cttee, 9th sess.: report E/CN.11/TRANS/195(text)
- -- Transport and Communications Cttee, 20th sess.:
- report E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST. 28th sess.
- -- proceedings E/CN. 11/1046 (E/CN. 11/SR. 444-461)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE

- See also Joint Meeting to Study the Draft Convention on the Combined Transport Contract (IMCO/ECE), 4th, London 1971 Joint Meeting to Study the Draft Internation
 - al Convention for Safe Transport Containers (IMCO/ECE), 3rd, London 1972
- ECONOMIC PROJECTIONS

Documents

- ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A.2) Journal of development planning, no.4
- ECUADOR, documents by
- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- nuclear explosions: suspension A/8740
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

EDUCATION

- See also sub-heading education under names of countries
- -- discrimination: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/329
- -- UNESCO/UNICEF programme E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
- -- women: See Women: education

EGYPT (ARAB REPUBLIC)

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/31
- EGYPT (ARAB REPUBLIC), documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/31
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99

- EL SALVADOR, documents by
- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66 world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

Electronic data processing: See COMPUTERS

Ellice Islands: See GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

EMPLOYMENT

See also Women: employment

- Reports
 - E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.7) Cttee for Development Planning, 8th sess. Report
- -- adjustment assistance measures: See Developed countries: employment: adjustment assistance measures
- -- & science and technology E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8)

Environment: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT

ENVIRONMENTAL CO-ORDINATING BOARD -- establishment E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/ 17)

Equality before the courts: See EQUALITY IN THE AD-MINISTRATION OF JUSTICE; HUMAN RIGHTS

EQUALITY IN THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE -- principles (draft)

- Documents
 - E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned

EQUATORIAL GUINEA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.3 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.3

ETHIOPIA, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC, 109/L, 817
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

EUROPE

- See also names of countries
- fertility ST/SOA/SER.A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72.XIII. 3) -- refugees: assistance E/5138 -- social welfare E/CONF.64/4
- - See also Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, The Hague 1972
 - Preparatory Committee for the Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, Geneva 1971
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E.72.II.A.10)

EUROPE, EASTERN

-- & developing countries: economic co-operation TD/171

EUROPE, EASTERN (continued)

- -- preferences (international trade) TD/III/C.2/L.12, L.18
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E.72. II.A. 10)

EXPORTS

-- promotion

 Reports

 TD/165
 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report

 Draft resolutions

 TD/III/C.2/L.9, L.14

 Meeting records

 *TD/III/C.2/SR.14-16

F

FAO: See Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations

FAMILY PLANNING

- See also Fertility
- Reports
 - E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9) UNICEF: EB, 1972 sess. Report

Far East: See ASIA AND THE FAR EAST

FERTILITY

See also Family planning

Documents

ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no. : E. 72, XIII. 3) Interim report on conditions and trends of fertility in the world, 1960-1965

- FINLAND
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/46
- -- preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add. 2 (Finland)

FINLAND, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/46
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12; TD/B/373/Add. 2 (Finland)
 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft)
- TD/III/C.4/L.16

FINLAYSON, RODERICK, documents by

-- South Africa: international sports events, exclusion from A/AC. 115/L. 335

FIJ

-- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

FIJI, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22

- FIJI, documents by (continued)
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC.109/L.781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

FOOD SURPLUSES

- -- disposal TD/165
- FOXLEY, ALEJANDRO, documents by
- -- Chile: economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. A. 2)

FRANCE

- -- economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 2)
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/53
- -- nuclear tests A/8741
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)

FRANCE, documents by

- -- diplomats: protection A/CN. 4/253/Add. 3
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/53
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L.64

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

- -- convention (draft) Documents
 - A/8698 S-G. Note
- -- declaration (draft)

Documents

- A/8698 S-G. Note
- -- periodic reports E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/330

Freedom of the press: See FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

FRENCH POLYNESIA

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/63

FRENCH POLYNESIA, documents by -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/63

French Somaliland: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1227

FRIENDS WORLD COMMITTEE FOR CONSULTATION, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

GERVASI, SEAN

G

- GABON -- maps DP/GC/GAB/R.1
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/GAB/R.1(text) & RECOMMENDATION
- GABON, documents by transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99
- GARCIA, EDUARDO, documents by
- Chile: economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. A. 2)
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY
- -- resolutions: indexes, 1946-1970 ST/LIB/SER.H/1, Part II (Sales no.: E. 72.I. 14)
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY: COMMITTEES
 - See Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisidiction
 - Special Committee on Apartheid
 - Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression
 - Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 25th sess.
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 22 (A/8022/Rev. 1)
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 26th sess.
- -- proceedings: index ST/LIB/SER. B/A. 22 (Sales no. : E.72.I.15)
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 22 (A/8422/Rev. 1)

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.

- -- agenda
 - Documents A/8752 & Add. 1, 3, 4 Algeria and 24 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of
 - Korea A/8760 Text of provisional agenda
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements:
 - no. 17 (A/8717)

GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC)

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/90
- -- taxation ST/ECA/164 (Sales no.: E. 72. XVI. 3)

GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC), documents by

- -- containerization: sanitary controls: recommendation E/CONF. 59/10(draft text)
- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/90
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C.4/L.16

-- petitions and hearings *A/AC. 109/SC. 1/SR. 173 GHANA, documents by -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66 -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C. 4/L. 96, L. 99 GHOSH, J.J., documents by -- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/31, 32 GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS -- self-government or independence Reports A/AC. 109/L. 807 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 151, 152 GOODS -- international sale: general conditions

- Reports A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess, Report
- -- international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft)
 - Reports A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess. Report
- -- international sale: uniform rules Reports A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess. Report

-- transport: See Transport of goods

GOVERNING COUNCIL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PRO-GRAMMES

- -- establishment E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/ 17)
- -- terms of reference E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/ JM/17)(text)

GOVERNMENTS WORKER'S UNION

-- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1224/Add. 1

GREECE

-- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

GREECE, documents by

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- sea-bed: archeological and historical treasures: protection: guidelines A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 16
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- UN: peace-keeping operations: review A/AC. 121/ L. 15/Add. 3

GROUP OF 77

- Ministerial Meeting, 2nd, Lima 1971: programme of action E/CN. 14/WP. 1/46 (OAU/TRAD/45)

GROUP OF 77, documents by -- developing countries: capital outflow TD/III/C. 3/L. 5 debts, external: servicing TD/III/C. 3/L. 7/Rev. 1 domestic resources: mobilization TD/III/C. 3/L.9 merchant marines: development TD/III/C.4/L.5 -- development assistance: financing TD/III/C.3/L.4 terms: liberalization TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 1 -- exports: promotion TD/III/C.2/L.9 -- monetary system, international: fluctuations TD/III/C. 3/L. 13 reform TD/III/C. 3/L. 12 -- ports: development TD/III/C. 4/L. 4 -- shipping: freight rates TD/III/C.4/L.9 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.2 -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/III/C.4/L.3 GUAM -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 798 -- education A/AC. 109/L. 798 -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 798 -- self-government or independence

- $\frac{Documents}{A/AC.109/L.798}$ Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC.109/L.798
- GUATEMALA, documents by
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

GUINEA

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10758

GUINEA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess. : agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Middle East situation S/10742
- -- Southern Rhodesia guestion S/10747

Guinea, Portuguese: See PORTUGUESE GUINEA

GUYANA, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

Η

HAITI

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/50

HAITI, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/50

HANDICAPPED PERSONS

- -- education E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/329
- -- rehabilitation E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)

- HANDICRAFT PRODUCTS
- -- preferences (international trade) TD/III/C. 2/L. 12, L. 18

Harbours: See PORTS

Hemp, Indian: See CANNABIS

High Commissioner for Refugees: See UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

HIGH SEAS

- -- laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/16 (Vol. II), 16/Add, 1(text)
- -- treaties and agreements *ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1 (text)

Highways: See ROADS

HILLING, DAVID, documents by -- Africa, West: ports: development E/CN. 14/TRANS/64

HOLY SEE, documents by -- world development day (proposed) TD/L.64

HONDURAS

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/72
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/HON/R. 1(text) & RECOMMENDATION

HONDURAS, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/72

HOUSING

- See also Committee on Housing, Building and Planning Construction industry Housing and urban development
- -- transitional urban settlements: rehabilitation
- *E/SR.1816
- HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

See also Committee on Housing, Building and Planning

- -- technical co-operation TD/171
- -- training of personnel *E/SR. 1816

Hudes, K.A.: See ANGOLA COMMITTEE, Netherlands

HUMAN ENVIRONMENT

See also Environmental Co-ordinating Board Governing Council for Environmental Pro-

grammes

United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972

-- conservation and utilization

See also Nuclear tests: suspension

- -- conservation and utilization: & development E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8); TD/179
- -- conservation and utilization: international co-operation Documents

E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17) S-G. Note

-- UN environment secretariat: establishment E/AC.51/ [66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17)

HUMAN ENVIRONMENT (continued) -- UN programmes: voluntary fund: establishment (proposed) E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17) HUMAN RIGHTS See also Ad Hoc Committee on Periodic Reports Commission on Human Rights Discrimination Freedom of information International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination. 1971 **Minorities: protection** Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities Trade union rights and sub-heading human rights under names of countries Reports E/5191 (E/AC. 57/7) Cttee on Crime Prevention and Control, 1st sess. Report -- advisory services E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 -- civil and political E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 564 -- Covenants, 1966: status E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 -- economic, social and cultural: realization Reports E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818 -- information: collection and dissemination: intersessional cttee: establishment (proposed) E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 review E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 -- periodic reports Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/330 S-G. Résumé of periodic reports relating to freedom of information -- technical assistance: See Human rights: advisory services HUNGARY -- space activities *A/AC, 105/C, 1/SR, 95 HUNGARY, documents by -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63 -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C.3/L.3 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4 -- shipping: international co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

Hydrology: See WATER RESOURCES

IBRD: See International Bank for Reconstruction and Development

- ICARIS: <u>See</u> International Campaign against Racism in Sport, Evanston, Illinois
- ICJ: See International Court of Justice
- **IDA:** See International Development Association
- IGC: See Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)
- ILC: See International Law Commission
- ILO: See International Labour Organisation
- IMCO: See Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization
- IMF: See International Monetary Fund
- INCB: See International Narcotics Control Board
- ITU: See International Telecommunication Union

ICELAND

-- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

Elegitimacy: See PERSONS BORN OUT OF WEDLOCK

Index to proceedings of the General Assembly, 26th sess. ST/LIB/SER. B/A. 22 (Sales no. : E. 72. I. 15)

Index to proceedings of the Trusteeship Council, 39th sess. ST/LIB/SER. B/T. 33 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 18)

Index to resolutions (Dag Hammarskjold Library) -- no. 1 ST/LIB/SER. H/1, Part II (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 14)

Index to resolutions of the General Assembly, 1946-1970. Part II - Subject Index ST/LIB/SER. H/1, Part II (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 14)

INDIA

- See also India-Pakistan question -- business: restrictive practices TD/B/389 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 7)
- -- development: evaluation E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/5
- -- foreign investments in TD/B/389 (Sales no.: E, 72. II. D, 7)
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/41
- -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10746
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/IND/R. 1/Add. 1 (text) & RECOMMENDATION
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)

INDIA, documents by

- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10771
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L. 66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/41

INDIA, documents by (continued)

- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Indepen
 - dence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC.109/ L. 781
 - visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

Indian hemp: See CANNABIS

INDIAN INVESTMENT CENTRE, New Delhi, documents by -- India: business: restrictive practices TD/B/389

INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

Reports A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3) S-G. Report on implementation of GA res. 2790 (XXVI) and SC res. 307 (1971) concerning assistance to East Pakistan refugees in India

Indigenous populations: See ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS

INDONESIA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/78
- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/INS/R. 1/RECOM-MENDATION

INDONESIA, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

-- developing countries:

- capital outflow TD/III/C. 3/L. 5 debts, external: servicing TD/III/C. 3/L. 7/Rev. 1 domestic resources: mobilization TD/III/C. 3/L. 9 merchant marines: development TD/III/C. 4/L. 5
- -- development assistance: financing TD/III/C. 3/L. 4 terms: liberalization TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 1
- -- monetary system, international: fluctuations TD/III/C. 3/L. 13 reform TD/III/C. 3/L. 12 -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/78 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC, 138/SC, III/L, 22 -- ports: development TD/III/C, 4/L, 4

- -- shipping:
 - freight rates TD/III/C, 4/L, 9 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.2
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/III/ C. 4/L. 3; TD/B/C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT

- See also United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- -- & science and technology
 - Reports E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th
- -- SIS Programme Reports
 - E/5185 UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
- -- UNDP activities E/5185

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTS

- exports from developing countries
- Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 2/L. 9, L. 14, L. 17 Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 14-16 -- preferences *TD/III/C. 2/SR, 2-5
- Industrially advanced countries: See DEVELOPED COUN-TRIES
- Industry: adjustment assistance measures: See DEVEL-OPED COUNTRIES: industry: adjustment assistance measures
- Infant welfare: See CHILD AND YOUTH WELFARE
- Information, Freedom of: See FREEDOM OF INFORMA-TION

INSURANCE

See also sub-heading insurance under specific subjects

Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 4/L. 10

- -- statistics: unified system: establishment (proposed) TD/III/C. 4/L. 10
- -- technical co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 10

INTER-AGENCY CONSULTATIVE BOARD -- functions E/5185

-- & UNDP: interrelationship E/5185

INTEREST EQUALIZATION FUND -- establishment TD/III/C, 3/L, 6/Rev. 2

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE OF THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO) -- members: election *E/SR. 1815

INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION

- See also Joint Meeting to Study the Draft Convention on the Combined Transport Contract (IMCO/ECE), 4th, London 1971 Joint Meeting to Study the Draft Internation
 - al Convention for Safe Transport Containers (IMCO/ECE), 3rd, London 1972

- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- maritime safety: IMCO activities A/AC. 138/SC. III/ L. 21

Interim report on conditions and trends of fertility in the world, 1960-1965 ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII, 3)

- INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE OF WOMEN, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326
- INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF DEMOCRATIC LAW-YERS, Brussels

-- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1230

- INTERNATIONAL ASTRONAUTICAL FEDERATION -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94
- INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT
- -- activities: review TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 2, L. 8/Rev. 1
- INTERNATIONAL CAMPAIGN AGAINST RACISM IN SPORT, Evanston, Illinois -- petitions and hearings A/AC.109/PET.1232

INTERNATIONAL CHAMBER OF SHIPPING, documents by -- containerization: manifests: standardization E/CONF. 59/12/Add. 1

- INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR THE SOUTHEAST ATLANTIC FISHERIES
- -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of A/AC. 131/ L. 4
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON HUMAN RIGHTS, Teheran 1968
- -- recommendations: implementation $\ E/CN.$ 4/Sub. 2/ 331 & Add. 1
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON NAMIBIA, Brussels 1972
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/AC.115/ L. 342
- -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of: financial implications A/AC. 131/L. 3
- International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, 1965: See RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION: Convention, 1965
- International corps of volunteers: <u>See</u> UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS

INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

- -- cases: UN Administrative Tribunal: judgement: review ICJ Sales no. 365
- -- judgements ICJ Sales no. 365
- -- judges: election A/8769 (S/10772)
- -- Statute: amendments A/8742

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE, documents by -- ICJ: Statute: amendments A/8742

- INTERNATIONAL DAY FOR THE ELIMINATION OF RA-CIAL DISCRIMINATION (21 Mar)
- -- commemoration A/8022/Rev.1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22), 8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.22)

INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION -- resources: replenishment TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 2

INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF BUSINESS AND PRO-FESSIONAL WOMEN, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR CONFERENCE, Geneva 1972 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/AC. 115/ L. 344

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR OFFICE, documents by -- manpower: statistics E/CN. 3/433

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION, documents by

- -- ports: administration: training of personnel E/CN. 14/ TRANS/62
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

INTERNATIONAL LAW <u>See also</u> International trade law Law of the sea Maritime law -- yearbooks A/CN. 4/SER. A/1970/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E. 71. V. 7)

- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: SPECIAL RAPPOR-TEUR [ON MOST-FAVOURED-NATION CLAUSE] (Ustor, E.)
- -- report, 3rd A/CN. 4/257/Add. 1(text)
- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: SPECIAL RAPPOR-TEUR [ON SUCCESSION OF STATES IN RESPECT OF TREATIES] (Waldock, H.), documents by

-- succession of States: in respect of treaties: draft articles A/CN. 4/256/Add. 3, 4

INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 22nd sess. -- proceedings A/CN. 4/SER. A/1970/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E. 71. V. 7)

INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess. -- report A/CN. 4/L. 187, L. 190 & Add. 1, L. 191, L. 192

- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES
- Working Group [on the question of the protection of diplomatic agents]: report A/CN. 4/L. 186, L. 188 & Add. 1, L. 189(text)

INTERNATIONAL LAW, PRIVATE

-- & international trade: See International trade law

INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND

-- & monetary system, international TD/III/C. 3/L. 12 -- special drawing rights

Draft resolutions

TD/III/C. 3/L. 12, L. 13

INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD

-- report, 1971 *E/SR. 1816

-- secretariat: appointment E/CONF. 63/9

- INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: estimated world requirements, 1972 E/INCB/14/Add, 1 (Sales no. : E/F/S. 72, XI, 4)
- INTERNATIONAL OLYMPIC COMMITTEE, Moscow, documents by
- -- South Africa: international sports events, exclusion from A/AC.115/L.336
- INTERNATIONAL SEA-BED AUTHORITY -- establishment (proposed) A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 15

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY

- -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation Documents
 - S/10749 SC: President. Note, 31 Jul, transmitting letter to S-G concerning consideration by SC of this question
- International shipping law: See SHIPPING: legislation, international
- International shipping legislation: See SHIPPING: legislation, international

INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION -- space activities *A/AC, 105/C, 1/SR, 96

INTERNATIONAL TOURISM

-- development Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 4/L. 6 -- statistics TD/III/C. 4/L. 6

INTERNATIONAL TRADE

See also Commodity problems Exports International trade law Most-favoured-nation clause Preferences (International trade) Shipping Tariffs: reduction United Nations Conference on Trade and Development -- ad hoc intergovernmental group: establishment *TD/III/ C. 2/SR. 11. 12

- -- development
 - See also Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972

Reports

TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E, 72, II. D. 11) UNCTAD secretariat. Report on trade prospects and capital needs of developing countries during the 2nd UN Development Decade

-- negotiations, 1973 (proposed)

- Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Percent on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD
- Meeting records
- *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 5, 12
- -- non-tariff barriers
 - Reports
 - TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report

INTERNATIONAL TRADE (continued) -- non-tariff barriers: ad hoc intergovernmental group: establishment TD/III/C. 2/L. 19; *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 10 identification TD/III/C. 2/L. 13, L. 19 -- non-tariff barriers: liberalization Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 2/L. 13, L. 19 Meeting records *TD/III/C, 2/SR, 8-12 -- relations among developing countries: Concerted Declaration, 1968: implementation TD/171 -- relations between countries having different economic and social systems Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD -- relations between developing and centrally planned economies Reports TD/171 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group IL Report Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 15 -- relations between developing and industrially advanced economies *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 15 -- restrictions, quantitative TD/III/C. 2/L. 13, L. 19; *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 9-12 -- sale of goods: See Goods: international sale -- terms: liberalization $\frac{Reports}{TD/171}$ UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group IL Report INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW See also United Nations Commission on International Trade Law -- training and assistance A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl, no. 17) INTERNATIONAL UNION OF STUDENTS, Prague, documents by -- South Africa: apartheid A/AC. 115/L. 340 INTERNATIONAL UNIVERSITY -- establishment (proposed) Reports E/5155/Add. 1 S-G. Report INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S YEAR, 1975 Reports E/5169 (Part I) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818 INTERNATIONAL YEAR FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RAC-ISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971 Reports A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1970 A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)

Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1971

INTERREGIONAL MEETING OF EXPERTS ON THE ROLE OF WOMEN IN DEVELOPMENT, 1972

- -- organization E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- INVESTMENTS, INTERNATIONAL

Draft resolutions TD/III/C, 3/L, 3

- IRAN
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/42
- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4; *A/AC. 105/ C. 1/SR. 96
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)
- IRAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC, 109/L, 817
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L. 66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/42
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10756
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:
 - meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC.109/ L. 781
- visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-gov-
- ernment or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780; S/10734
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

IRAQ, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L. 63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L. 66
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:
 - meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L. 781
 - visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-gov ernment or independence A/AC, 109/L, 780

IRELAND

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/82
- IRELAND, documents by
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/82
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12

ISRAEL

- See also Jerusalem
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)
- ISRAEL, documents by
- -- Middle East situation A/8738 (S/10727), 8766 (S/10765); S/10732, 10739
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

Issas: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

ITALY

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/65
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. A. 10)

ITALY, documents by

- -- international sea-bed authority: establishment (proposed) A/AC, 138/SC, I/L, 15
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/65
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16 $\,$
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

IVORY COAST, documents by

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:
 - meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L. 781
- visiting missions to Territories A/AC, 109/L. 818 -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/
- C, 4/L, 96, L. 99

J

JAMAICA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/36
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/JAM/R.1/RECOM-MENDATION
- JAMAICA, documents by
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/36
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

JAPAN

-- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 95

JAPAN, documents by

- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system $\rm TD/III/C, 2/L, 12$

JAPAN, documents by (continued)

-- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C.4/L.16

JERUSALEM

- status

- Documents A/8755 (S/10760) Jordan. Letter, 10 Aug, relating to activities of "The Company for the Development of the Jewish Quarter in the Old City of Jerusalem"
 - A/8766 (S/10765) Israel. Letter, 18 Aug, concerning reconstruction by Israel authorities of the Jewish Quarter of eastern Jerusalem

JOINT COMMITTEE FOR THE PROMOTION OF AGRICUL-TURAL CO-OPERATIVES

- *E/SR.1816 -- terms of reference: revision
- JOINT COMMITTEE ON HEALTH POLICY (UNICEF/ WHO), 19th sess. -- report E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no.9)

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

- -- activities E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.8)
- reports E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8)
- JOINT MEETING ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT (ECA/ OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972
- -- agenda E/CN. 14/WP. 1/47 (OAU/TRAD/46)(provisional text)

JOINT MEETING TO STUDY THE DRAFT CONVENTION ON THE COMBINED TRANSPORT CONTRACT (IMCO/ECE), 4th, London 1971

- -- report E/CONF. 59/17(text)
- JOINT MEETING TO STUDY THE DRAFT INTERNATION-AL CONVENTION FOR SAFE TRANSPORT CON-TAINERS (IMCO/ECE), 3rd, London 1972 -- report E/CONF. 59/13/Add. 2(text)
- Joint Meetings of the Administrative Committee on Coordination and the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: See JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COM-MITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION
- JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMIN-ISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION, 1972
- -- agenda E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8), 5186 (E/AC. 51/85)

JORDAN, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Middle East situation A/8755 (S/10760)

- Journal of development planning -- no.4 ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E. 72. II, A. 2)

JOURNALISTS

-- protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) Reports

E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report

Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818

Justice, Administration of: See EQUALITY IN THE AD-MINISTRATION OF JUSTICE

Κ

Kashmir question: See INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

KATIJIKONDEE, UAZAPI -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1229

KENYA

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/43

KENYA, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/43

KHAT

Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1816

KHMER REPUBLIC

- See also Cambodia situation -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- UNDP country programme DP/GC/KMR/R.1/RECOM-MENDATION

KHMER REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- Cambodia situation S/10769
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- Khmer Republic and United States of America: See CAM-BODIA SITUATION
- Khmer Republic and Viet-Nam (Republic): See CAMBODIA SITUATION

KOREA

See also Korean question

-- unification

Documents

A/8752 & Add. 1, 3, 4 Algeria and 24 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea

KOREA (REPUBLIC), documents by

-- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

KOREA (REPUBLIC), documents by (continued)

-- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99

KOREAN QUESTION

Documents

- A/8752 & Add. 1, 3, 4 Algeria and 24 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea
- Küçük, Fazil: See CYPRUS: Vice-President (Küçük, F.)

KUWAIT

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/60

KUWAIT, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/60
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation: international regime TD/III/C.1/L.16
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

Labour: supply: See MANPOWER

LAOS

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/47

LAOS, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/47

LATIN AMERICA

See also Americas Caribbean countries and names of specific countries -- refugees: assistance E/5138

- Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW; INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION; INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW; LAW OF THE SEA; MARITIME LAW; SHIPPING; legislation, international; UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION
 - ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW

LAW OF THE SEA

- See also High seas
 - Maritime law
 - Territorial seas
- -- codification: list of subjects
 - Documents A/AC. 138/75 Malta. List of subjects relating to the law of the sea
- -- laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER, B/16 (Vol. II)(text)

LEAGUE OF ARAB STATES, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

Least developed countries: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: least developed

LEBANON

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/29

LEBANON, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Middle East situation S/10731
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/29
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

LESOTHO

-- trade union rights: infringements: allegations E/5169 (Part III); *E/SR. 1818

LESOTHO, documents by

developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

Less developed areas: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740

LIVING MARINE RESOURCES

- exploitation and conservation

- Documents
 - *ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1 National legislation and treaties relating to the law of the sea. Part II: Treaties
- -- exploitation and conservation: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/16 (Vol. II)(text)

LUXEMBOURG, documents by

- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/II/C. 2/L. 12

MACAO

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/73

MACAO, documents by

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/73

MADAGASCAR

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER, B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/MAG/R. 1(text) & RECOMMENDATION

MADAGASCAR, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- diplomats: protection A/CN, 4/253/Add, 3
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L, 64

Mail service: See POSTAL SERVICE

Malagasy Republic: See MADAGASCAR

- MALAYSIA, documents by
- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L, 56
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC, 138/SC, III/L, 22
- MALI, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC, 109/L, 781
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

MALTA, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/75
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- MAMUGWE, WERNER
- --- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET, 1228

MANPOWER

-- statistics E/CN. 3/433

MAPS

- -- Gabon DP/GC/GAB/R.1
- -- Portuguese Guinea A/AC. 109/L. 804
- -- Trans-African Highway E/CN. 14/TRANS/68

Marijuana: See CANNABIS

MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

-- exploitation and conservation

Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Draft resolutions TD/II/C. 1/L. 16, L. 17

MARINE POLLUTION

-- prevention and control

Documents

A/AC, 138/SC, III/L, 20 Peru. Proposed amendments to the definition of marine pollution and general principles for control of marine pollution Draft resolutions A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 19

Marine resources: See LIVING MARINE RESOURCES; MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

Maritime law: See LAW OF THE SEA

MARITIME SAFETY -- IMCO activities A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 21

Maritime transport: See SHIPPING

Martinez Cobo, J. R.: See SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVEN-TION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR [ON THE PROBLEM OF DISCRIMINATION AGAINST INDIGE-NOUS POPULATION (Martinez Cobo, J.R.)

MAURITANIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752 -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Middle East situation S/10735
- MAURITIUS, documents by -- Namibia question S/10752
- MBABA, HIOVANDU J.H.K. -~ petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1229
- MEETING OF THE NON-UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS INTERESTED IN POPULATION WORK IN AFRICA (ECA), 2nd, Addis Ababa 1972 -- report E/CN. 14/564 (E/CN. 14/POP/63)(text)
- MEETING ON FEEDER LINKS TO THE TRANS-AFRICAN

HIGHWAY (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- agenda E/CN. 14/TRANS/66(provisional text)

MEKONG RIVER

- development E/CN, 11/1046 (E/CN, 11/SR, 444-461)

MERCHANT MARINE

See also Ports Shipping

```
-- development
```

Documents E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and ports Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 4/L. 5, L. 14

MEXICO

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/80

MEXICO, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/80
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734 -- TDB: members: election TD/L.67
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/
- C.4/L.96, L.99
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L.64

Middle East: See NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION See also Jerusalem: status Near and Middle East Resolutions S/RES/317 (1972) Other documents A/8738 (S/10727) Israel. Letter, 3 Jul, referring to A/8735 (S/10717) and A/8736 (S/10725), and concerning Egypt's support for Arab acts of violence against civilians S/10760) Jordan. Letter, 10 Aug, re-lating to activities of "The Company for A/8755 (S/10760) the Development of the Jewish Quarter in the Old City of Jerusalem"

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued)

- Other documents (continued)
 - A/8766 (S/10765) Israel. Letter, 18 Aug. concerning reconstruction by Israel authorities of the Jewish Quarter of eastern Jerusalem
 - S/10730 Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 5 Jul. requesting meeting of the SC to deal with the release of the abducted Syrian and Lebanese military personnel by Israel
 - S/10731 Lebanon. Letter, 5 Jul, requesting meeting of the SC to consider the situa tion resulting from Israeli defiance of SC res. 316 (1972)
 - S/10732 Israel. Letter, 6 Jul. concerning the situation with regard to prisoners of war detained in Egypt, Syria and Israel
 - S/10735 Mauritania. Letter, 10 Jui, requesting SC to take appropriate steps to ensure implementation of SC res. 316 (1972)
 - Israel. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting meeting of the SC to consider the mutual S/10739 release of all prisoners of war
 - S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government

Draft resolutions

S/10742

- Meeting records *S/PV.1651-1653
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1653, 1654, 1656-1659, 1661, 1663 -1665, 1667, 1670-1688, 1690-1714 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Lebanon sector on 29 Jun - 29 Aug
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector
 - Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1654-1672, 1674-1687, 1689, 1691-1708, 1710-1714 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Syria sector on 30 Jun - 29 Aug
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1657, 1673, 1677 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Suez Canal sector on 3.20,24 Jul

MIGRATION

-- statistics E/CN. 3/434, 435

MINORITIES

See also Discrimination Race relations Racial discrimination Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimi-

nation and Protection of Minorities

-- protection

- Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned
- -- protection: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 564

MINTY. ABDUL S. - petitions and hearings *A/AC. 109/SC. 1/SR, 173 MOHAN, D, documents by -- bamboo: use in construction industry ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E.72.IV.3) MONETARY SYSTEM, INTERNATIONAL -- & developing countries Documents TD/III/C. 3/L. 2 UNCTAD: New York Office: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 3/L, 12 -- fluctuations TD/III/C. 3/L, 13 -- reform Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Other documents TD/III/C.3/L.2 UNCTAD: New York Office: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 3/L. 12 -- reform: permanent consultative machinery: establishment (proposed) TD/III/C.3/L.12 MONGOLIA -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96 MONGOLIA, documents by -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C.3/L.3 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4 -- shipping: international co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C. 4/L. 15 MONTSERRAT -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 776 -- education A/AC. 109/L. 776 -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 776 -- self-government or independence Documents A/AC. 109/L. 776 Secretariat. Working paper Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 178-180 -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 776

MOON

-- exploration and use: international treaty (draft) Meeting records A/AC, 105/C, 2/SR, 187-190

MOROCCO

- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96
- MOROCCO, documents by
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740

MOST-FAVOURED-NATION CLAUSE

- Reports
 - A/CN. 4/257/Add. 1 Ustor, E. Draft articles on the most-favoured-nation clause with commentaries

NARAYANAMURTY, D., documents by

Motor traffic: See ROADS: traffic

MOUVEMENT DE LIBERATION DE DJIBOUTI -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1227

MOZAMBIQUE

See also Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories -- Cabora Bassa Dam project

Draft resolutions

A/AC. 109/L. 780

N

NAMIBIA

- See also Namibia question
- United Nations Council for Namibia
- -- fishing A/AC. 131/L. 4
- -- independence (proposed) S/10738; *S/PV. 1656, 1657
- -- native homelands: establishment A/AC. 131/27 See also Ovamboland: establishment

-- petitions and hearings: Amtenya, Kanyemba M. A/AC. 109/PET. 1229 Katijikondee, Uazapi A/AC. 109/PET. 1229 Mamugwe, Werner A/AC. 109/PET. 1228 Mbaba, Hiovandu, H. J. K. A/AC. 109/PET. 1229

-- travel documents A/AC. 131/26

NAMIBIA QUESTION

See also International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972 United Nations Council for Namibia

Reports

- A/AC. 115/L. 342 Special Cttee on Apartheid: Delegation to the International Conference on Namibia and to the Meeting of the Commission on Racism of the World Peace Council, Brussels 1972. Report
 - S/10708/Add.1 S-G. Report on the implementation of SC res. 301 (1971)
 - S/10738 S-G. Report, 17 Jul, on the implementation of SC res. 309 (1972)
 - S/10752 S-G. Report, 31 Jul, on the implementation of SC res. 310 (1972)

Resolutions

S/RES/319 (1972)

Other documents

- S/10736 UN Council for Namibia: President. Letter, 13 Jul, transmitting statement issued in connexion with an announcement by South Africa to grant "self-rule" to Ovamboland in Namibia
- S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government

Draft resolutions

S/10750

Meeting records

*S/PV. 1656, 1657

-- bamboo: use in construction industry ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E.72. IV.3) NARCOTIC DRUGS See also Commission on Narcotic Drugs Drug abuse International Narcotics Control Board Psychotropic substances and names of specific drugs -- control: technical co-operation E/CONF. 63/9 -- estimated world requirements, 1972 E/INCB/14/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E/F/S. 72. XI. 4)-- seizure reports E/NS. 1971/Summary 4 -- Single Convention, 1961: accessions and ratifications *E/SR. 1816 amendment: See United Nations Conference to Consider Amendments to the Single Convention on Narcotic Drugs, 1961, Geneva 1972 Protocol, 1972 E/CONF. 63/9(text); *E/CONF. 63/ SR. 2-4, 6-14 Protocol, 1972: accessions and ratifications *E/SR. 1816 Narcotic habit: See DRUG ABUSE NATIONAL ACCOUNTS -- statistics: yearbooks Sales no. : E. 72. XVII. 3 National legislation and treaties relating to the law of the sea Part I: National legislation (Vol. II) *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II) -- Part II: Treaties *ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1 NATURAL DISASTERS -- assistance Reports E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess. suppl. no. 9) UNICEF: EB, 1972 sess. Report -- causes: research E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8) NATURAL RESOURCES See also Committee on Natural Resources -- development Reports E/5176 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818 -- development: application of science and technology E/5131(ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8) training of personnel E/5176; *E/SR. 1818 UN organizations: activities: co-ordination E/5176; *E/SR. 1818 UN programme: guidelines E/5176; *E/SR. 1818 UN revolving fund: establishment E/5176, 5185;*E/SR. 1818 -- permanent sovereignty Reports E/5176 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Re-Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818

NAVIGATION, FREEDOM OF

Documents

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 7 USSR. Draft articles on straits used for international navigation

- NAZISM
- measures against
- Documents

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned

- NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST
- See also Middle East situation
- -- refugees: assistance E/5138
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: Е.72. П.А.10)
- NEPAL, documents by
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- NETHERLANDS
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER, B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

NETHERLANDS, documents by

- -- development assistance: financing TD/III/C. 3/L. 10 -- Namibia guestion S/10752
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system . TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C, 4/L, 16
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

New Guinea: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

NEW HEBRIDES

-- self-government or independence

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 801 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report Meeting records

*A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 150-152

NEW ZEALAND

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER, B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/38

- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/38
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/8741; A/AC. 138/SC. III/ L.22
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12

News personnel: See JOURNALISTS

NICARAGUA

-- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4

NICARAGUA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 6

NIGERIA

- customs E/CN. 14/TRANS/63
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/68
- -- ports: administration E/CN. 14/TRANS/63

NIGERIA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/68
- -- ports: administration E/CN, 14/TRANS/63
- -- TDB: members: election TD/L.68
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99

NIUE ISLAND

- See also United Nations Visiting Mission to Niue Island, 1972
- -- Constitution A/AC. 109/L. 810/Add. 1 -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1 -- education A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1

- -- political conditions A/AC, 109/L, 810/Rev. 1
- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/AC. 109/L. 810/Add. 1 & Rev. 1 UN Visiting Mission to Niue Island, 1972. Report
 - Other documents
- A/AC. 109/L. 809 Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC, 109/L, 810/Rev. 1

NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS -- consultative status:

- applications *E/SR. 1814
- reclassification *E/SR. 1814 -- hearings before ESC and its Cttees: applications
- *E/SR. 1815
- -- placement on Roster *E/SR. 1814
- -- & UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund: & NGOs
- Non-tariff barriers: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE: nontariff barriers
- Nordmann, Joe: See INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF DEMOCRATIC LAWYERS. Brussels
- North Africa: See AFRICA, NORTH

NORWAY

-- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)

NORWAY, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16

NEW ZEALAND, documents by

NUCLEAR TESTS -- suspension

suspension

Documents

- A/8740 Peru. Letter, 10 Jul, transmitting Declaration of Ministers for Foreign Affairs of countries parties to the Cartegena Agreement on nuclear explosions in the Pacific
- A/8741 Australia and New Zealand. Letter, 14 Jul, concerning nuclear explosions in the Pacific region <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/AC, 138/SC, III/L. 22</u>

0

OAS: <u>See</u> Organization of American States OAU: See Organization of African Unity

Ocean floor: See SEA-BED

- OCEANIA
- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER, A/52 (Sales no.: E, 72, XIII, 3)

OMAN, documents by

- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- Omar, Ahmed Bourhan: See MOUVEMENT DE LIBERA-TION DE DJIBOUTI

OPIUM

- -- estimated world requirements, 1972 E/INCB/14/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E/F/S. 72. XI. 4)
- -- production E/INCB/14/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E/F/S. 72. XI. 4)

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY

- See also Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972 -- & Special Cttee on Apartheid, co-operation with
- Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY: EXECUTIVE SEC-RETARY IN NEW YORK, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation S/10741
- -- Middle East situation S/10741
- -- Namibia question S/10741
- -- Portugal: sanctions S/10741
- -- South Africa:
 - apartheid S/10741
 - sanctions S/10741
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions S/10741
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10741
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10741

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY ASSISTANCE FUND FOR THE STRUGGLE AGAINST COLONIALISM AND APARTHEID

-- contributions A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

OUTER SPACE

- See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer
 - Space
 - Space activities
 - Space objects
- Space technology -- definition A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR. 188, 189
- -- exploration and use: scientific and technical aspects <u>Meeting records</u> *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96

OVAMBOLAND

-- establishment A/AC. 131/27

Ρ

- PAKISTAN
- See also East Pakistan refugees in India India-Pakistan question
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/83

PAKISTAN, documents by

- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10766
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L, 66
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/83
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

PAL, B., documents by

-- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/31

PAN-AFRICANIST CONGRESS, London, documents by

-- South Africa: political prisoners A/AC. 115/L. 334

PANAMA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

Papua: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

- PAPUA NEW GUINEA
 - See also United Nations Visiting Mission to Observe the Elections to the Papua New Guinea House of Assembly in 1972
- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 803
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 803
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/48
- -- political conditions A/AC, 109/L, 803

PAPUA NEW GUINEA (continued) -- self-government or independence Documents

- A/AC, 109/L. 803 Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 803
- PAPUA NEW GUINEA, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/48

PARAGUAY, documents by

-- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

Parenthood: planned: See FAMILY PLANNING

PAYMENTS, INTERNATIONAL

-- negotiable instruments A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)

PERSIAN GULF ISLANDS

- -- occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 Documents
 - S/10740
 - Algeria and 14 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, concerning occupation of 3 Arab islands by Iranian armed forces
 - S/10756 Iran. Letter, 7 Aug, referring to S/10740 and claiming the sovereign of Iran over the islands of Tunb, Lesser Tunb and Abu Musa

PERSONS BORN OUT OF WEDLOCK

-- status E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818

PERU

-- UNDP country programme DP/GC/PER/R, 1/RECOM-MENDATION

PERU, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 20
- -- nuclear explosions: suspension A/8740
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation: economic effects TD/III/C. 1/L. 17

PHILIPPINES

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/61
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)

PHILIPPINES, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic É/IT/1970/61 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 96, L. 99
- Physical rehabilitation: See HANDICAPPED PERSONS: rehabilitation

PITCAIRN ISLAND -- self-government or independence Reports A/AC. 109/L. 807 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 151, 152

Planning: See DEVELOPMENT PLANNING

- PLEDGING CONFERENCE ON THE UN/FAO OF THE UNITED NATIONS WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME, 1972
- -- Final Act A/CONF, 55/1/Add, 1(text)

PODDAR, M. K., documents by

-- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER, S/32

POLAND

- -- space activities *A/AC, 105/C, 1/SR, 95
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/POL/R. 1/RECOM-MENDATION

POLAND, documents by

- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C.3/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4
- -- shipping:
 - international co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C. 4/L. 99

Pollution: See MARINE POLLUTION

POPULATION

See also African Population Conference, Accra 1971 Fertility

Migration

World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974

- -- global strategy E/CN. 9/268
- -- & UN Development Decade, 2nd: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: & population policies
- -- UN organizations: activities: co-ordination E/CN. 14/ 563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62)
- -- UN programme
 - Reports
 - E/5175 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report
 - Meeting records
 - ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818
- -- world plan of action (draft) E/5175; *E/SR. 1818; E/CN. 9/268

POPULATION COMMISSION (E/CN, 9/-)

- -- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1818
- -- special session, 1972 E/5175; *E/SR. 1818
- -- work programme E/5175; *E/SR. 1818
- POPULATION COMMISSION, 16th sess. -- report E/5175; *E/SR. 1818

POPULATION COMMISSION, 17th sess. -- date and meeting place E/5175; *E/SR. 1818 Population studies -- no. 52 ST/SOA/SER. 4/52 (Sales no. : E. 72, XIII. 3) POPULATION TRENDS Documents ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3) Interim report on conditions and trends of fertility in the world, 1960-1965 PORT MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE - WEST AFRICAN COAST (ECA), Freetown 1972 -- agenda E/CN.14/TRANS/59(draft provisional text) PORTS -- administration E/CN. 14/TRANS/60, 61, 63 training of personnel E/CN. 14/TRANS/62 -- development Documents E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and ports Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 4/L. 4, L. 11 PORTUGAL See also Territories under Portuguese administration -- armaments and armed forces in Territories A/AC, 109/ L.780 -- foreign investments in Draft resolutions A/AC. 109/L. 780 -- military assistance to A/AC, 109/L, 780 -- sanctions Reports S/10734 S-G. Report, 11 Jul, on the implementation of SC res. 312 (1972) Other documents S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government Draft resolutions A/AC. 109/L. 780 PORTUGAL, documents by preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12 Portuguese East Africa: See MOZAMBIQUE PORTUGUESE GUINEA See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 804 -- education A/AC. 109/L. 804 -- maps A/AC. 109/L. 804 -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 804 -- self-government or independence Reports A/AC. 109/L. 804 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories. Report Resolutions

A/AC. 109/400

POSTAL SERVICES -- training of personnel E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/3 PREFERENCES (INTERNATIONAL TRADE) See also Most-favoured-nation clause Special Committee on Preferences -- generalized system Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group II. TD/171 Report Other documents TD/B/373/Add. 2 (Finland) Finland. Text of Finland's scheme of preferences as of 1 Jan 1972 TD/B/373/Add. 4 (Canada) Canada. Communication concerning Canada's scheme of preferences Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 2/L. 12, L. 18 Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 2-6, 15 -- generalized system: rules of origin TD/III/C. 2/L. 12, L. 18; *TD/III/ C. 2/SR. 2, 3; TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 6 special measures for least developed countries *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 2 Prejudice: See DISCRIMINATION PREPARATORY COMMITTEE FOR THE CONFERENCE OF EUROPEAN MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR SOCIAL WELFARE, Geneva 1971 -- report E/CONF. 64/1(text) PREPARATORY COMMITTEE FOR THE WORLD POPU-LATION CONFERENCE, 1974, 3rd sess. -- documents: lists E/CONF. 60/PC. 3 -- report E/CONF. 60/PC. 3(text) PROTEIN ADVISORY GROUP (FAO/WHO/UNICEF) -- expansion E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 9) -- financing E/5178; *E/SR. 1818 -- UN sponsorship Reports E/5178 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818 -- UN sponsorship: financial implications E/5178; *E/SR. 1818 PROTEINS See also Protein Advisory Group (FAO/WHO/ UNICEF) -- production and consumption Reports E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9) UNICEF: EB, 1972 sess. Report E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) Ad-visory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th PSYCHOTROPIC SUBSTANCES

-- control: Convention, 1971: accessions and ratifications $^{\ast}E/SR.$ 1816

Public finance: national accounts: See NATIONAL AC-COUNTS

R

RACE RELATIONS

study and teaching: institutes and universities: lists E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331/Add. 1

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION

See also Apartheid International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination (21 Mar) International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971

Sub-Commission on the Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minor- ities

-- elimination Reports

A/AC. 115/L. 342 Special Cttee on Apartheid: Delegation to the International Conference on Namibia and to the Meeting of the Commission on Racism of the World Peace Council, Brussels 1972. Report

E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess. : Social Cttee. Report

Other documents

- E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned
- Meeting records
- ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818
- -- elimination: Convention, 1965: protocol on apartheid (draft)

Reports

E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report

- Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818
- -- elimination: Convention, 1965: status
 - Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Commn has been concerned
- -- elimination:
 - UNESCO activities E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/329 UN programme E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331 & Add. 1
- -- legislation: indexes E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331/Add. 1
- -- reports E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331 & Add. 1
- -- studies E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818
- Randriamihasinoro, Emilson: See WORLD PEACE COUN-CIL

Recueil des traités: See Treaty series

REFUGEES

See also East Pakistan refugees in India

assistance

Reports A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3) S-G. Report on implementation of GA res. 2790 (XXVI) and SC res. 307 (1971) concerning assistance to East Pakistan refugees in India E/5138 UNHCR. Report, 1971/1972

REFUGEES (continued)

-- assistance:

- international co-operation E/5138 UN organizations: activities: co-ordination E/5138 -- asylum, right of E/5138
- -- economic and social rights E/5138
- -- education and training E/5138
- -- international protection E/5138
- -- legal protection: international instruments: accessions and ratifications E/5138 -- resettlement E/5138
- -- travel documents E/5138

REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

Reports $\overline{TD/171}$ UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group II. Report

Regional integration: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

REGIONAL INTER-AGENCY CO-ORDINATION MEETING ON POPULATION (ECA), 2nd, Addis Ababa 1972 -- report E/CN. 14/563 (E/CN. 14/POP/62) (text)

Rehabilitation of the disabled: See HANDICAPPED PER-SONS: rehabilitation

Reinsurance: See INSURANCE

RELIGIOUS INTOLERANCE

- -- elimination: convention (draft)
 - Documents
 - A/8649 S-G. Note
- -- elimination: declaration (draft) Documents A/8649 S-G. Note
- Rene, F.A.: See SEYCHELLES PEOPLE'S UNITED PARTY

Resources, Natural: See NATURAL RESOURCES

- Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in India TD/B/389 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 7)
- **Restrictive business practices: See BUSINESS: restrictive** practices

Rights of man: See HUMAN RIGHTS

ROADS

-- signs and signals: Convention, 1968 E/CN. 11/TRANS/ 195

-- traffic: Convention, 1968 E/CN.11/TRANS/195 statistics E/CN. 11/TRANS/195

The Role of science and technology in reducing the impact of natural disasters on mankind ST/ECA/157 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 8)

ROMANIA

- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 95
- ROMANIA, documents by
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

Rules of procedure: See sub-heading rules of procedure under names of specific organs

RWANDA, documents by

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

RYUKU ISLANDS -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/88

RYUKU ISLANDS, documents by -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/88

S

- SDR: <u>See</u> International Monetary Fund: special drawing rights
- SIS (Special Industrial Services) programme: <u>See</u> Industrial development: SIS programme

SPUP: See Seychelles People's United Party

- ST. HELENA
- -- self-government or independence

Reports A/AC. 109/L. 805 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee I. Report Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 104-107

Samoa, American: See AMERICAN SAMOA

SATELLITE COMMUNICATION <u>See also</u> Direct broadcast satellites <u>Meeting records</u> <u>*A/AC.105/C.1/SR.96</u>

- SATO, KAZUO, documents by -- economic projections ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 2)
- SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

-- application to development

- Reports
 - E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8) Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th

-- application to development: systems-analysis approach E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8)

- -- application to development: World Plan of Action Reports
 - E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8) Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th
 - E/5178 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

Meeting records

ESC, 52nd sees.: *E/SR. 1818 -- international co-operation E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd

sess., suppl. no. 8)

-- & natural disasters ST/ECA/157 (Sales no.: Е. 72. П. А. 8)

-- transfer to developing countries Reports E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8) Ad-visory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD -- world information system: establishment (proposed) E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) SCIENTIFIC AND TECHNOLOGICAL RESEARCH - global projects E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 8); ST/ECA/157 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 8) Scientific research on cannabis -- no.31 ST/SOA/SER. S/31 -- no. 32 ST/SOA/SER. S/32 SEA-BED See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor Beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction International Sea-bed Authority -- archeological and historical treasures: protection: guidelines A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 16 exploration and use: international régime Documents A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 16 Greece. Archeological and historical treasures of the sea-bed and the ocean floor beyond the limits of national jurisdiction -- peaceful uses: international machinery: organization and structure A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 15 -- resources: exploitation: economic effects TD/165; TD/II/C. 1/L. 17 -- resources: exploitation: international regime Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 1/L. 16

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY (continued)

Sea law: See LAW OF THE SEA; MARITIME LAW

SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by

- Reports -- China: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10748
- -- distribution (economics): statistics: methods E/CN. 3/430
- -- East Pakistan refugees in India: assistance A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3)
- -- Guinea: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10758
- -- India: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10746
- -- India-Pakistan question A/8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/ Add. 3)
- -- international university: establishment (proposed) E/5155/Add. 1
- -- migration: statistics E/CN. 3/434, 435
- -- Namibia question S/10708/Add. 1, 10738, 10752
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: UN programme E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/331 & Add. 1
- -- Statistical Office: activities E/CN. 3/436
- -- statistics:
 - programmes of UN organizations: co-ordination E/CN. 3/421 publications E/CN. 3/439

- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Reports (continued)
 - -- Sudan: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10755
 - -- Territories under Portuguese administration: selfgovernment or independence S/10734
 - -- United Kingdom: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10767
 - -- UNCITRAL: yearbook: publication A/CN. 9/66
 - -- World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974: organization E/CN.9/265

Other documents

- Bangladesh: UN, admission to A/8754 (S/10759)
- -- developing countries: statistics: improvement: action by UN organizations E/CN. 3/424 -- discrimination: prevention E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327
- -- freedom of information: convention (draft) A/8698
- -- human environment: conservation and utilization: international co-operation E/AC. 51/[66] (CO-ORDINATION/JM/17)
- -- human rights: periodic reports E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/ 330
- -- ICJ:
 - judges: election A/8769 (S/10772) Statute: amendments A/8742
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1653, 1654, 1656-1659, 1661, 1663-1665, 1667, 1670-1688, 1690-1714
 - Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1654-1672. 1674-1687, 1689, 1691-1708, 1710-1714 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1657, 1673, 1677
- -- narcotic drugs: seizure reports E/NS/1971/ Summary 4
- -- religious intolerance: elimination: convention (draft) A/8649 declaration (draft) A/8649
- -- SC: agenda S/10729, 10733, 10737, 10743, 10751, 10757, 10762, 10770 & Add. 1 -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326
- -- United Nations:
 - documentation A/INF/136/Rev. 1 peace-keeping operations: review A/AC. 121/ L. 15/Add. 3
- -- UNIDO: finances: contributions A/CONF. 54/2
- -- UN Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus: financing S/10763
- Statements of financial implications
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972: UN Council for Namibia, participation of A/AC. 131/L. 3
- -- UN Council for Namibia: International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in A/AC. 131/L. 3
- SECURITY COUNCIL
- -- agenda: summary statements S/10729, 10733, 10737. 10743, 10751, 10757, 10762, 10770 & Add. 1
- -- communications received S/NC/204
- -- members: representatives, 1972: credentials S/10746, 10748, 10755, 10758, 10767
- -- proceedings, 1972 *S/PV. 1651-1660
- -- resolutions:

S/RES/317 (1972)	Middle East situation
S/RES/319 (1972)	Namibia question
S/RES/318 (1972)	Southern Rhodesia question

- SECURITY COUNCIL: COMMITTEES See Committee on the Admission of New Members
- SECURITY COUNCIL: PRESIDENT, documents by
- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10774
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation S/10749
- SEMINAR ON STATISTICS AND STUDIES OF MIGRATION AND URBANIZATION (ECA), Moscow 1972 -- agenda E/CN. 14/POP/64(provisional text)
- SEMINAR ON TECHNIQUES OF EVALUATION OF BASIC DEMOGRAPHIC DATA (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972
- -- work programme E/CN. 14/POP/66(provisional text)
- Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar
- SENEGAL, documents by
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC, 5/39/Add, 6
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/ C.4/L.99
- SERVICE TRADE
- -- statistics: methods E/CN. 3/430
- Servina, M. A.: See GOVERNMENTS WORKER'S UNION
- SEYCHELLES
 - See also British Indian Ocean Territory
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER, B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- petitions and hearings: Governments Worker's Union A/AC. 109/PET. 1224/ Add. 1
 - Seychelles People's United Party A/AC, 109/ PET. 1199/Add. 3, 4
- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/AC. 109/L. 805 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee I. Report
 - Meeting records
 - *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 104-107
- SEYCHELLES PEOPLE'S UNITED PARTY
- -- petitions and hearings A/AC, 109/PET, 1199/Add. 3, 4
- SHIPPING
 - See also Containerization Maritime law Merchant marine Ports
 - Documents
 - E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and porcs
- -- bills of lading A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)
- -- cargo: unitization E/CONF. 59/19
- -- consultation machinery
 - Documents E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and ports Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C. 4/L. 9, L. 13
- -- freight rates Documents E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and ports Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C. 4/L. 9, L. 13

SHIPPING (continued) -- international co-operation TD/III/C. 4/L. 8/Rev. 1 -- legislation, international Reports A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess. Report Other documents E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 Shipping and ports -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Other documents TD/III/C. 4/2 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 4th Cttee: Chairman. Summing-up Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 4/L. 2, L. 15, L. 16 -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft): ad hoc cttee of experts: establishment (proposed) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16 conference of plenipotentiaries (proposed) TD/III/ C.4/L.2special cttee: establishment (proposed) TD/III/C. 4/ L.15 -- liner conferences: participation by developing countries Draft resolutions TD/III/C.4/L.5, L.14 -- UNCTAD activities E/CN. 14/UNCTAD III/2 SHIPS -- acquisition by developing countries: financing Draft resolutions TD/II/C. 4/L. 5, L. 14 Sibeko, David: See PAN-AFRICANIST CONGRESS, London SIERRA LEONE, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66 --GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752 -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/
 - L.781 visiting missions to Territories A/AC, 109/L, 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

SINGAPORE, documents by

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22

Sinon, Guy: See SEYCHELLES PEOPLE'S UNITED PARTY

SLAVERY

- -- elimination
- Reports
 - E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report
 - Other documents
 - E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326 S-G. Note transmitting replies from international organizations

--elimination (continued) Other documents (continued) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/327 S-G. Review of developments in fields with which the Sub-Com-Commn has been concerned Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818 -- elimination: Convention, 1956: implementation: information to UN E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 national legislation: survey E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818 technical co-operation E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR. 1818

Social change and criminality: See CRIMINALITY: & social change

Social defence: See CRIME: prevention

SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT See also Commission for Social Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd -- national experience Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1816

Social rights: See HUMAN RIGHTS

SOCIAL WELFARE

SLAVERY (continued)

Documents E/CONF. 64/4 UN Secretariat. Working paper for Conference of European Ministers **Responsible for Social Welfare**

Solomon Islands: See BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

SOMALIA

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/69

SOMALIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Middle East situation S/10742 -- Namibia question S/10708/Add.1
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/69
- sea-bed: resources: exploitation: international regime TD/III/C. 1/L. 16
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10747

SOUTH AFRICA

- -- anti-apartheid movements: assistance A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
 - repressive measures A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 337
- -- apartheid See also Special Committee on Apartheid Reports
 - A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1970
 - A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1971
 - A/AC. 115/L. 344 Special Cttee on Apartheid: Mission to the ILO General Conference, Geneva 1972. Report

SOUTH A FRICA (continued)

--apartheid (continued)

Other documents

- A/AC. 115/L. 333 Information on the activities and programme of the World Peace Council to combat apartheid
- A/AC. 115/L. 337 Note on repressive measures against opponents of apartheid
- A/AC. 115/L. 340 International Union of Students, Prague. Telegram, 8 Jun, demanding intervention to stop repression against students demonstration by the Government of South Africa
- S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
- -- armaments and armed forces A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 329/Rev. 1
- -- freedom of movement A/AC. 131/28
- -- human rights: violations A/AC. 131/28
- -- international sports events, exclusion from A/8022/ Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 335, L. 336
- -- military assistance to A/AC. 115/L. 329/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia, withdrawal from S/10708/Add. 1, 10736, 10738, 10752; *S/PV. 1656, 1657
- national liberation movements: assistance $\ A/8022/$ Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- petitions and hearings A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22); A/AC. 115/L. 339 -- political prisoners
 - Reports
 - A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1970
 - A/8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1971
 - Other documents
 - A/AC. 115/L. 334 Pan-Africanist Congress, London. Letter, 7 Apr, concerning political prisoners in South Africa
- -- sanctions
 - Reports
 - A/8022/Rev.1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1970
 - A/8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid, Report, 1971
 - Other documents
 - A/AC. 115/L. 329/Rev. 1 Development concerning military build-up in South Africa
 - S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
- -- trade union rights A/AC. 115/L. 344

Southern Africa: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN

SOUTHERN RHODESIA

- See also Southern Rhodesia question
- independence: unilateral declaration: See Southern Rhodesia question

SOUTHERN RHODESIA (continued)

- -- petitions and hearings:
 - International Association of Democratic Lawyers, Brussels A/AC. 109/PET. 1230 International Campaign against Racism in Sport,
 - Evanston, Illinois A/AC. 109/PET. 1232

-- sanctions

- See also Southern Rhodesia question Resolutions
 - S/RES/318 (1972)
 - Other documents
 - - S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
 - S/10764 Botswana. Letter, 15 Aug, concerning SC resolutions relating to the implementation of sanctions against Southern Rhodesia
 - Draft resolutions

S/10747

- Meeting records *S/PV.1654,1655

SOUTHERN RHODESIA QUESTION

- Resolutions
- S/RES/318 (1972)
- $\frac{Other \ documents}{S/10741 \ OAU:} \ Executive \ Secretary \ in \ New \ York.$ Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
 - S/10764 Botswana. Letter, 15 Aug, concerning SC resolutions relating to the implementation of sanctions against Southern Rhodesia

Draft resolutions

S/10747

Meeting records *S/PV.1654,1655

Soviet Union: See UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUB-LICS

SPACE ACTIVITIES

-- reports by Governments A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 4

SPACE OBJECTS

- -- launchings by USSR A/AC. 105/INF. 252
- -- liability for damage: Convention, 1971 A/AC.105/ C.2/SR.188; OPI/464
 -- registration A/AC.105/INF.252
- -- registration: convention (draft) Meeting records A/AC. 105/C. 2/SR. 187, 188

SPACE TECHNOLOGY

- -- application: education and training A/AC. 105/103 fellowships and scholarships A/AC. 105/103 promotion A/AC. 105/103; *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94, 96
 - UN programme *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96
- -- application to development E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8)

SPAIN

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/84
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)
- SPAIN, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/84
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L, 16

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (A/AC, 115/-)

- -- Delegation to the International Conference on Namibia and to the Meeting of the Commn on Racism of the World Peace Council, Brussels 1972: report A/AC. 115/ L. 342(text)
- -- documents: lists A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in A/AC. 115/L. 342
- -- International Labour Conference, Geneva 1972, participation in A/AC, 115/L. 344
- -- meetings away from Headquarters, 1971 A/8022/Rev.1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22)
- -- members: representatives: list A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- mission to Europe and Africa, 1971 A/8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.22)
- -- mission to the International Labour Conference, Geneva 1972: report A/AC. 115/L. 344(text)
- -- & OAU, co-operation with A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- report, 1970 A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22)(text)
- -- report, 1971 A/8422/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)(text)
- -- work programme, 1970 A/8022/Rev.1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no.22)
- -- work programme, 1971 A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- work programme, 1972 A/8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
 World Peace Council: Commn on Racism, Brussels
- World Peace Council: Commn on Racism, Brussels 1972, participation in A/AC. 115/L. 342
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID: SUB-COMMIT-TEES
- -- Sub-Cttee on Information:
 - activities A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- report A/AC. 115/L. 341, L. 343(text)
- -- Sub-Cttee on Petitions: activities A/8022/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 25th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8422/Rev. 1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 22)
 - report A/AC. 115/L. 332, L. 339(text)
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PREFERENCES -- continuation TD/III/C. 2/L. 12, L. 18
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING AGGRESSION (A/AC. 134/-)
- -- members: representatives: lists A/AC. 134/INF. 1

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING AGGRESSION, 5th sess.
- -- proceedings A/AC. 134/SR. 92-99
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (A/AC. 109/-)
- -- meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L. 781
- -- members: representatives: lists A/AC, 109/INF, 10/ Add, 2, 3
- -- resolutions:
 - A/AC. 109/400 Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence
- -- Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories S/10754 itinerary A/AC. 109/L. 804 report A/AC. 109/L. 804(text)
- -- visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: CHAIR-MAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/AC. 109/ L. 815
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories S/10754
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: SUB-COMMITTEES
- -- Sub-Cttee on Petitions: communications received *A/AC.109/SC.1/ SR.170-172,174 officers: election *A/AC.109/SC.1/SR.170 proceedings *A/AC.109/SC.1/SR.170-174 reports A/AC.109/L.816
- -- Sub-Cttee I: proceedings *A/AC.109/SC.2/SR.104-107 report A/AC.109/L.805(text); *A/AC.109/SC.2/ SR.106
- work: organization *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 104, 107 -- Sub-Cttee II:
- proceedings *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 150-152 reports A/AC. 109/L. 801(text), L. 807 -- Sub-Cttee III:
- officers: election *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 174 proceedings *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 174-180 report *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 180 work: organization *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 175, 176, 179
- Special Industrial Services (SIS) programme: See INDUS-TRIAL DEVELOPMENT: SIS programme

Special Rapporteur [on the problem of discrimination against indigenous populations] (Martinez Cobo, J. R.): See SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DIS-**CRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES:** SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR [ON THE PROBLEM OF DISCRIMINATION AGAINST INDIGENOUS POPULA-TIONS (Martinez Cobo, J. R.)

Special Rapporteur [on the rights of minorities] (Caportorti, F.): See SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORI-TIES: SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR [ON THE RIGHTS OF MINORITIES] (Caportorti, F.)

SPECIALIZED AGENCIES

See also United Nations organizations and names of specific agencies

-- reports to UN: analytical summaries E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) consideration by ESC E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/ Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8)

Specialized Conference of the Caribbean Countries on Problems of the Sea, Santo Domingo 1972: See CA-**RIBBEAN COUNTRIES:** sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration, 1972

SRI LANKA

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/CEY/R. 1/RECOM-MENDATION

SRI LANKA, documents by

-- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66

State succession: See SUCCESSION OF STATES

STATES

-- economic rights and duties: charter (proposed) TD/179

STATISTICAL COMMISSION (E/CN. 3/-) -- members: election *E/SR. 1815, 1818

STATISTICAL COMMISSION: SUB-COMMITTEES

-- Working Group on International Statistical Programmes and Co-ordination, 4th sess.: report E/CN. 3/420(text)

STATISTICAL OFFICE

-- activities E/CN. 3/436

- STATISTICS
- See also sub-heading statistics under specific subjects -- co-ordination E/CN. 3/420
- -- FAO programme E/CN. 3/421
- -- improvement: technical co-operation E/5159/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/61/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 8), 5180
- -- ICAO programme E/CN, 3/421
- -- ILO programme E/CN, 3/421, 433
- -- publications E/CN. 3/420, 439
- -- technical co-operation E/CN. 3/420, 421, 424
- -- UNESCO programme E/CN. 3/421

- STATISTICS (continued)
- -- UN programme
 - Reports E/CN. 3/421 S-G. Report on international statistical programme, 1973-1977
 - E/CN. 3/436 S-G. Report on UN Statistical Office
- -- UN programme: co-ordination E/CN. 3/420, 421
- -- WHO programme E/CN. 3/421
- -- yearbooks Sales no.: E. 72, XVII. 3
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES (E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/-)
- -- reports: consideration by Commn on Human Rights E/5169 (Part II); *E/SR, 1818
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: SPECIAL RAP-PORTEUR ON THE PROBLEM OF DISCRIMINATION AGAINST INDIGENOUS POPULATIONS] (Martinez Cobo, J. R.)
- -- report E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 566(text)
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: SPECIAL RAP-PORTEUR [ON THE RIGHTS OF MINORITIES] (Caportorti, F.)
- -- report E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/L, 564(text)
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES, 25th sess.
- -- agenda E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/324(annotated provisional text)

SUB-CONTRACTING, INTERNATIONAL Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 2/L. 17

-- UNIDO programme TD/III/C. 2/L. 17

SUCCESSION OF STATES

-- in respect of treaties: draft articles A/CN, 4/256/ Add. 3, 4; A/CN. 4/L. 183/Add. 2-6

SUDAN

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10755

- SUDAN, documents by -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Middle East situation S/10742
- -- Namibia guestion S/10752
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10747

SUDANESE REFUGEES

-- assistance *E/SR. 1816

SURINAM

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/89
- SURINAM, documents by -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/89

SWAZILAND

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/57

SWAZILAND, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/57
- SWEDEN
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/45
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94

SWEDEN, documents by

- containerization: manifests: standardization E/CONF. 59/12/Add. 1
- -- co-operative movement: promotion: international cooperation TD/L.63
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/45
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781

SWITZERLAND, documents by

- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12

SYMPOSIUM ON ECONOMIC CO-OPERATION IN CENTRAL AFRICA (ECA), Kinshasa 1971

-- report E/CN. 14/561(text)

SYNTHETIC PRODUCTS

-- & natural products: competition

Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 1st Cttee. Report

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/22

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- Middle East situation S/10730
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/22
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L. 781
- visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780 -- TDB: members: election TD/L. 38

TDB: See Trade and Development Board

TERLS: See Thumba Equatorial Rocket Launching Station

TARIFFS

- See also Most-favoured-nation clause Preferences (International trade)
- -- reduction
 - Reports TD/165 UNCTAD, 3rd sess. : 1st Cttee. Report

TAXATION Reports

- ST/ECA/164 (Sales no.: E.72.XVI.3) Taxation of private investments in developing countries by the Federal Republic of Ger many
- -- agreements between developed and developing countries ST/ECA/164 (Sales no.: E.72. XVI. 3)
- Taxation of private investments in developing countries by the Federal Republic of Germany ST/ECA/164 (Sales no.: E.72.XVI.3)
- TCM Convention: See TRANSPORT OF GOODS: combined: convention (draft)

Technical assistance: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

- TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION See also United Nations Development Programme United Nations Volunteers and sub-heading technical co-operation under subjects concerned, and under names of countries and areas -- specialized agencies programmes E/5185
- -- UN Programme

Reports E/5185 UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report

- TECLAFF, LUDWIK A., documents by
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/FCA/154 (Sales no.: E.72.II.A.10)
- TERRITORIAL SEA
 - See also Law of the sea Documents
 - *ST/LEG/SER. B/16/Add. 1 National legislation and treaties relating to the law of the sea. Part II: Treaties
 - -- straits: articles (draft) A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 7

TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION See also Angola

Mozambique

- Portuguese Guinea
- Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese
- Territories
- -- armaments and armed forces: See Portugal: armaments and armed forces in Territories

- TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION (continued)
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/AC.109/ 400; A/AC.109/L.780
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/AC. 109/L. 804 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Visiting Mission to the Liberated Areas of the Portuguese Territories. Report
- S/10734 S-G. Report, 11 Jul, on the implementation of SC res. 312 (1972)
- Resolutions

A/AC. 109/400

- Other documents
 - S/10741 OAU: Executive Secretary in New York. Letter, 19 Jul, transmitting resolutions adopted by the 9th sess. of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government
 - S/10754 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chairman. Letter, 1 Aug, transmitting report of the special mission established to visit the liberated areas of Guinea (Bissau) (A/AC. 109/L. 804)

Draft resolutions

A/AC. 109/L. 780

THAILAND

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/81

THAILAND, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/81
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 22
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C. 4/L. 96, L. 99

THUMBA EQUATORIAL ROCKET LAUNCHING STATION -- activities A/AC. 105/106

Tobago: See TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

TOGO, documents by

-- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

TOKELAU ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 809
- -- education A/AC.109/L.809
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 809
- -- self-government or independence <u>Documents</u> <u>A/AC.109/L.809</u> Secretariat. Working paper
- -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 809

Tourism: See INTERNATIONAL TOURISM

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (TD/B/-)

- -- members: election TD/L.38, L.49, L.67, L.68; TD/B/ INF.38 increase TD/174; TD/B/INF.38
- -- sessions: periodicity TD/174
 - financial implications TD/174/Add. 1

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (continued)

- -- terms of reference: amendments TD/174
- -- work: methods: improvement TD/174
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES See also Committee on Manufactures Committee on Shipping Special Committee on Preferences -- establishment TD/174
- -- sessional cttee: establishment (proposed) TD/174 financial implications TD/174/Add. 1
- -- terms of reference: review TD/174
- Trade, International: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE
- Use of the prospects
 and capital needs of developing countries

 during the
 Second United Nations Development

 Decade
 TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II.

 D. 11)
 TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II.

TRADE UNION RIGHTS

-- infringements: allegations <u>Reports</u> <u>E/5169</u> (Part III) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. <u>Report</u> <u>Meeting 1 ecords</u> <u>ESC, 52nd sess.</u> *E/SR.1818

Traffic, Road: See ROADS: traffic

- Training: See EDUCATION
- TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY
- -- development E/CN. 14/TRANS/67 & Add. 1, 68
- -- maps E/CN. 14/TRANS/68

TRANSPORT

- See also Merchant marine Postal services Roads: transport
 - Shipping
- -- UN documentation centre: establishment (proposed) E/5173; *E/SR. 1818
- TRANSPORT OF GOODS <u>See also</u> Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 Containerization
- -- combined: convention (draft)
- Documents
 - E/CONF. 59/17 Secretariat. Note transmitting
 - report of 4th sess. of Joint IMCO/ECE
 - Meeting to Study the Draft Convention
 - E/CONF. 59/19 Secretariat. Note transmitting extracts from Cttee on Shipping of
 - UNCTAD
 - Draft resolutions
 - TD/III/C.4/L.3, L.12
 - TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99
- -- combined: convention (draft): economic implications E/CONF. 59/21
- -- documents: standardization E/CONF. 59/12 & Add. 1

Treaty series See Checklist section, p. 265

TRELAWNY, IAN, documents by -- ports: administration E/CN.14/TRANS/60,61

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970.79

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/79
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L.781
 - visiting missions to Territories A/AC. 109/L. 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780; S/10734
- TRISTAN DA CUNHA
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL, 39th sess.
- -- proceedings: index ST/LIB/SER. B/T. 33 (Sales no. : E. 72. I. 18)

TUNISIA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/51
- TUNISIA, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/51
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

TURKEY

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/55

TURKEY, documents by

- -- Cyprus situation S/10728
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/55
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system $TD/\Pi I/C. 2/L. 12$

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- self-government or independence Meeting records
 - *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 177, 180

U

- UN: See United Nations
- UNCITRAL: See United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
- UNCTAD: See United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
- **UNDP:** See United Nations Development Programme

- UNESCO: See United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
- UNFICYP: See United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus
- UNHCR: See United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund
- UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- USA: See United States of America
- USSR: See Union of Soviet Socialist Republics

UGANDA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/77
- -- UNDP country programme DP/GC/UGA/R. 1/RECOM-MENDATION

UGANDA, documents by

- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/77
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734

UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by

- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/C.3/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 4 -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- shipping:
 - international co-operation TD/III/C.4/L.8/Rev.1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS

- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3) -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/75
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR.94
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 10)

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by

- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10771
- -- developing countries: foreign investments in TD/III/ C. 3/L. 3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.4
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.4
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 19
- -- Namibia question S/10752
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/75 -- shipping:
 - international co-operation TD/III/C.4/L.8/Rev.1 liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/ C.4/L.15
- -- space objects: registration A/AC. 105/INF. 252
- -- Special Citee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by (continued)

- -- territorial sea: straits: articles (draft) A/AC.138/ SC. II/L. 7
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734
- -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.99

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740

United Arab Republic: See EGYPT (ARAB REPUBLIC)

UNITED KINGDOM

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/33
- -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10767
- -- space activities *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 96
- -- water: laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no. : E.72. II. A. 10)
- UNITED KINGDOM, documents by
- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10771
- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C.2/L.13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/33
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C.2/L.12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C.4/L.16

UNITED NATIONS

See also Economic and Social Council General Assembly Secretary-General Security Council Trusteeship Council

-- documentation Reports

- E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) CPC, 12th sess. Report Other documents
 - A/INF/136/Rev.1 S-G. Note on publications and documentation of the UN
- -- documents and publications: indexes ST/LIB/SER. B/ A. 22 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 15); ST/LIB/SER. B/T. 33 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 18)
- -- economic and social activities and programmes: work programme, 1973-1974 E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) -- finances: budget:
- - biennial cycle A/8739
- form A/8739; E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) -- finances: budget, 1973
 - - Reports
 - A/8739 ACABQ. Report on form of presentation of the UN budget and the duration of the budget cycle
- -- finances: regulations: amendments A/8739

- UNITED NATIONS (continued)
- -- Members: admission
- Reports
 - S/10773 Cttee on the Admission of New Members. Report, 23 Aug, concerning the application of Bangladesh for membership in the UN

Other documents

- A/8754 (S/10759) Bangladesh. Letter, 8 Aug,
- applying for membership S/10766 Pakistan. Letter, 20 Aug, transmitting excerpts from the statement of the President of Pakistan in the National Assembly concerning the application of Bangladesh for membership in the UN
- S/10774 SC: President. Note, 23 Aug, transmitting letter from Bangladesh rejecting allegations in S/10766
- Draft resolutions
- S/10768, 10771
- Meeting records *S/PV.1658-1660
- -- peace-keeping operations: review Documents
 - A/AC. 121/L. 15/Add. 3 Comprehensive review of the question of peace-keeping operations
- UNITED NATIONS ADMINISTRATIVE TRIBUNAL
- -- judgement: no. 158: See International Court of Justice: cases: UN Administrative Tribunal: judgement

UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND -- resources: utilization E/5185

UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND (E/ICEF/-)

- -- aided projects: allocations E/5128 (E/ICEF/624)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9) assistance policies E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
- -- finances:
 - accounts, 1971 E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9) accounts, 1972 E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR,
 - 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
 - budget, 1972: supplementary estimates E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
 - budget, 1973: administrative expenses E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
 - contributions E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
- -- Greeting Card Operation: organization and management: survey E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 9)
- & NGOs E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
- -- programmes
 - Reports E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 9) UNICEF: EB, 1972 sess. Report
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: COMMITTEES See Committee on Administrative Budget (UNICEF), Apr 1972 sess. Joint Committee on Health Policy (UNICEF/ WHO), 19th sess.

- UNITED NATIONS CHILFREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD
- work: organization E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.9)
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD, 1972 sess. -- report E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 9)(text)
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD, 1973 sess. -- agenda E/5128 (E/ICEF/624) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 9)
- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW (A/CN.9/-)
- -- co-operation with other bodies
 - Reports A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17) UNCITRAL, 5th sess. Report
- -- work programme A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)
- -- yearbook: publication A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17); A/CN. 9/66 frequency A/CN. 9/66
- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW: SUB-COMMITTEES
- -- Working Group on International Legislation on Shipping, 3rd sess., Geneva 1972: report A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)
- -- Working Group on Time-Limits and Limitations (Prescription) in the International Sale of Goods, 3rd sess., New York 1971:

report A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)

- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 5th sess.

- -- agenda A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17) -- report A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)(text) -- work: organization A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)
- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 6th sess.
- -- date and meeting place A/8717 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 17)
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, Stockholm 1972
- -- bibliography A/CONF. 48/13/Rev. 1
- -- documents for consultation: lists A/CONF. 48/13/ Rev.1
- -- preparations
- Reports
- E/5131 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.8) Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Report, 9th -- recommendations E/CN.14/CAP.4/4
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT (TD/-) See also Trade and Development Board
- -- activities TD/179
- publicity TD/174, 179; TD/L. 64
- -- calendar of meetings, 1972 TD/B/INF. 37/Rev. 1

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-**VELOPMENT** (continued)
- -- institutional machinery: review Reports
 - TD/174 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group I. Report
 - UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of TD/179 UNCTAD
- -- institutional machinery: review: financial implications TD/174/Add. 1
- -- recommendations: implementation
 - Reports TD/174 UNCTAD, 3rd sess. : Working Group I. Report
- -- sessions TD/179
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: NEW YORK OFFICE: DIRECTOR, documents by
- -- monetary system, international: reform TD/III/C.3/ L.2
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents bv
- -- TDB: members: election TD/L. 38, L. 49, L. 67, L. 68 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report TD/179
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. -- report TD/179; TD/L.73/Add.7(c) (draft text)
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. : COMMITTEES
- Working Group I: report TD/174(text)
- -- Working Group II: report TD/171(text)
- -- 1st Cttee:
- members: representatives: lists TD/III/C.1/L.3/ Rev. 1
 - report TD/165; TD/III/C. 1/L. 12/Add. 1, 2(draft text)
 - work: organization TD/III/C.1/L.1, L.2
- -- 2nd Cttee:
 - Chairman: draft resolution on adjustment assistance measures TD/III/C.2/L.15
 - Chairman: draft resolution on export promotion TD/HI/C. 2/L. 14
 - Chairman: draft resolution on international sub-contracting TD/III/C.2/L.17
 - Chairman: draft resolution on restrictive business practices TD/III/C.2/L.16
 - officers: election *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 1, 2, 4
 - proceedings *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 1-17
 - report TD/III/C. 2/L. 11/Add. 2(draft text); *TD/III/C.2/SR.17
 - work: organization TD/III/C. 2/L. 1; *TD/III/C. 2/
- SR. 2
- --- 3rd Cttee: agenda TD/III/C.3/1 Chairman: draft resolution on supplementary financing TD/III/C.3/L.8/Rev.1
 - Chairman: draft resolution on terms of development assistance TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev. 2 Chairman: note on the organization of the Cttee
 - TD/III/C.3/L.1 report TD/III/C. 3/L. 11 & Add. 1(draft text)
 - work: organization TD/III/C.3/L.1

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. : COMMITTEES (continued)

-- 4th Cttee

agenda TD/III/C.4/1

- Chairman: draft resolution on development of merchant marines TD/III/C.4/L.14
- Chairman: draft resolution on development of ports TD/III/C. 4/L. 11
- Chairman: draft resolution on development of tourism TD/III/C.4/L.6
- Chairman: draft resolution on freight rates TD/III/ C.4/L.13
- Chairman: draft resolution on insurance and reinsurance TD/III/C.4/L.10
- Chairman: draft resolution on international combined transport of goods TD/III/C. 4/L. 12
- Chairman: note on organization of work of the Cttee TD/III/C.4/L.1
- Chairman: summing-up on the draft code for liner conferences TD/III/C.4/2
- report TD/III/C. 4/L. 7 & Add. 1(draft text)
- work: organization TD/III/C.4/L.1

-- 6th Cttee:

agenda TD/III/C.6/1

Chairman: note on organization of work of the Cttee TD/III/C.6/L.1

- report TD/III/C. 6/L. 9 & Add. 1, 2(draft text) work: organization TD/III/C. 6/L.1
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. : PRESIDENT, documents by
- -- disarmament: economic and social consequences TD/L.65

-- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.:

3rd Cttee: agenda	TD/III/C.3/1
4th Cttee: agenda	TD/III/C.4/1
6th Cttee: agenda	TD/III/C. 6/1

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE TO CONSIDER AMEND-MENTS TO THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NAR-COTIC DRUGS (1961), Geneva 1972 -- agenda *E/CONF. 63/SR. 1
- -- Final Act E/CONF. 63/9; *E/CONF. 63/SR. 14
- -- officers: election *E/CONF.63/SR.1 -- proceedings *E/CONF.63/SR.1-14

- -- rules of procedure *E/CONF. 63/SR. 1 -- work: organization *E/CONF. 63/SR. 2, 5, 6
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE TO CONSIDER AMEND-MENTS TO THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NAR-COTIC DRUGS (1961), Geneva 1972: COMMITTEES -- Credentials Cttee: members *E/CONF.63/SR.2 report *E/CONF. 63/SR. 11 -- Drafting Cttee: establishment *E/CONF. 63/SR. 1
- report *E/CONF. 63/SR. 7, 9, 11 -- Cttee I:
- establishment *E/CONF. 63/SR. 1 members *E/CONF. 63/SR. 3

-- Cttee II:

establishment *E/CONF. 63/SR. 1 members *E/CONF. 63/SR. 3

- UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA (A/AC, 131/-)
- -- International Commn for the Southeast Atlantic Fisheries, participation in A/AC. 131/L.4
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in: financial implications A/AC. 131/L.3
- mission to Africa and Europe, 1972: financial implications A/AC. 131/L. 3
- UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA, documents by -- Ovamboland: establishment A/AC, 131/27
- -- South Africa: human rights: violations A/AC. 131/28
- UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA: PRESIDENT, documents by
- -- Namibia question S/10736

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd

- -- & Disarmament Decade, 1970-1980: See Disarmament Decade, 1970-1980: & UN Development Decade, 2nd: link
- -- international strategy: implementation Reports
 - TD/118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. D. 11) UNCTAD secretariat. Report on trade prospects and capital needs of developing countries during the 2nd UN Development Decade
- -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure Reports
 - E/5126 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.7) Cttee for Development Planning, 8th sess. Report
 - TD/174 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working Group L Report
 - UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of TD/179 UNCTAD
- -- international strategy: implementation: role of Commn for Social Development *E/SR. 1816 role of NGOs *E/SR. 1814
- -- & population policies E/CN. 9/268
- -- UNCTAD, participation of TD/174
- -- & women: status E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (DP/-)

- -- activities E/CN. 11/1021
- -- activities, 1971 E/5185
- -- communication support services E/5185 -- country programmes
- Reports
 - E/5185 UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
 - Other documents
 - DP/GC/ARG/R.1 Country programme of the Government of Argentina, 1972-1976
 - DP/GC/CAF/R.1 Country programme of the Government of the Central African Republic, 1973-1977 DP/GC/CMR/R.1 Country programme of the
 - Government of Cameroon, 1972-1976
 - DP/GC/COS/R.1 Country programme of the Government of Costa Rica, 1972-1975
 - DP/GC/GAB/R.1 Country programme of the Government of Gabon, 1972-1976
 - DP/GC/HON/R.1 Country programme of the Government of Honduras, 1972-1976

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (continued) -- country programmes (continued) Other documents (continued) DP/GC/IND/R. 1/Add. 1 Country programme of the Government of India, 1972-1979 DP/GC/MAG/R.1 Country programme of the Government of Madagascar, 1972-1976 -- country programmes: indicative planning figures: See United Nations Development Programme: indicative planning figures lists DP/12,13 -- country programming E/5185 -- finances: accounts, 1970: audit E/5185 accounts, 1971 E/5185 administrative budget, 1972: estimates E/5185 administrative budget, 1973: estimates E/5185 agency overhead costs: reimbursement E/5185assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver E/5185 contributions E/5185; TD/III/C. 3/L. 6/Rev.2 operational reserve: review E/5185 resources and programme costs E/5185 Revolving Fund: utilization of funds E/5185 -- follow-up investments E/5185 -- indicative planning figures: criteria: review E/5185 -- indicative planning figures, 1973-1977 E/5185 -- organization: review E/5185 -- pre-investment activities E/5185 -- project personnel: recruitment E/5185 -- projects Reports E/5185 UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report -- projects: assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver communication support: See United Nations Development Programme: communication support services follow-up investments: See United Nations Development Programme: follow-up investments indicative planning figures: See United Nations Development Programme: indicative planning figures: criteria: review local costs: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: assessed costs payable in local currency overhead costs: reimbursement: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: agency overhead costs: reimbursement planning estimates: indicative planning figures DP/L. 237/Add. 1 pre-investment activities: See United Nations Development Programme: pre-investment activities -- Resident Representatives: sectoral advice and support E/5185 -- staff: recruitment E/5185 training E/5185 -- staff, field: conditions of service E/5185

- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME, documents by
- -- Asia and the Far East: UNDP activities E/CN, 11/1021

- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: AD-MINISTRATOR, documents by
- -- UNDP: projects: planning estimates: indicative planning figures DP/L. 237/Add. 1

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL

- -- members: election *E/SR. 1815
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 13th sess.
- -- proceedings DP/SR. 291, 292, 295-312
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 13th sess.: COMMITTEES
- -- Sessional Cttee:

proceedings DP/13/C.2/SR.1-5

- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess. -- report DP/L.248/Add.1-6(draft text); E/5185(text)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME, 14th sess.: COMMITTEES

-- Working Group on Review of Criteria to be Followed in Calculating Indicative Planning Figures: recommendation E/5185(text)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 15th sess.

- -- agenda E/5185(provisional text)
- -- date and meeting place E/5185
- UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION, documents by
- direct broadcast satellites: education and training: principles: declaration (draft) A/AC. 105/104
- education: discrimination: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/ 329
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR DRUG ABUSE CONTROL -- finances: contributions *E/SR. 1816

-- work programme *E/SR. 1816

UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

- -- activities E/5138
- -- Emergency Fund E/5138 -- finances:

accounts, 1971 E/5138 accounts, 1972 E/5138 allocations, 1972 E/5138

- contributions E/5138
- -- public information activities E/5138
- -- report, 1971/1972 E/5138(text)
- UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES. documents by
- -- East Pakistan refugees in India: assistance A/8662/ Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3)

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGA-NIZATION (ID/-)

- -- finances: contributions A/CONF. 54/2
- -- & UNDP: co-operation E/5185
- United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund (UNICEF): See UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND

United Nations legislative series *ST/LEG/SER. B/16 (Vol. II), 16/Add, 1

- UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS
- -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination
 - See also Advisory Committee on Administrative and **Budgetary Questions**

Reports

 $\overline{E/5186}$ (E/AC. 51/65) CPC, 12th sess. Report -- economic and social activities and programmes: coordination

Reports

E/5186 (E/AC. 51/65) CPC, 12th sess. Report -- women, employment of: See Women: employment: in **UN** organizations

UNITED NATIONS PEACE-KEEPING FORCE IN CYPRUS -- financing S/10763

- UNITED NATIONS PLEDGING CONFERENCE ON THE UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME AND THE UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOP-MENT FUND, 1972
- -- agenda A/CONF. 58/L, 1(provisional text)
- -- rules of procedure A/CONF. 58/L. 2(draft text)

UNITED NATIONS PLEDGING CONFERENCE ON THE UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION, 1972

- -- agenda A/CONF. 57/L. 1(provisional text) -- Final Act A/CONF. 57/L. 3(draft text)
- -- rules of procedure A/CONF. 57/L. 2(draft text)
- United Nations Programmes of Technical Co-operation: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION; UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME
- United Nations System: See UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS
- UNITED NATIONS VISITING MISSION TO NIUE ISLAND, 1972
- -- composition A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1
- -- itinerary A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1
- -- report A/AC, 109/L, 810/Rev. 1(text)
- -- terms of reference A/AC. 109/L. 810/Rev. 1
- UNITED NATIONS VISITING MISSION TO OBSERVE THE ELECTIONS TO THE PAPUA NEW GUINEA HOUSE OF ASSEMBLY IN 1972
- -- report T/RES/2158 (XXXIX)

UNITED NATIONS VISITING MISSION TO THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION, 1973 -- establishment and terms of reference T/RES/2157

(XXXIX)

UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS -- activities E/5185

UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC. 109/L. 817
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752

- UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by (continued)
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/ L. 781
 - visiting missions to Territories A/AC, 109/L, 818
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

- -- fertility ST/SOA/SER. A/52 (Sales no.: E. 72. XIII. 3)
- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER. B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/64
- -- space activities *A/AC, 105/C, 1/SR, 95

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, documents by

- -- international trade: non-tariff barriers: liberalization TD/III/C. 2/L. 13
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/64
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/III/C. 2/L. 12
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) TD/III/C. 4/L. 16
- United States Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

UNMARRIED MOTHERS

-- status Reports E/5169 (Part I) ESC, 52nd sess.: Social Cttee. Report Meeting records

ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR. 1818

UPPER VOLTA, documents by

- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10734 -- TDB: members: election TD/L. 49

URBANIZATION

- -- demographic aspects E/CN. 14/POP/65
- -- & population distribution E/CN. 14/POP/65

URUGUAY, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L, 64
- The Use of bamboo and reeds in building construction ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 3)
- Ustor, E.: See INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR [ON MOST-FAVOURED-NATION CLAUSE | (Ustor, E.)

USUI, MIKOTO, documents by

-- development planning: long-term ST/ECA/153 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. A. 2)

VENEZUELA, documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings
- away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC. 109/L. 781 transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) TD/B/C.4/L.96, L.99
- -- world development day (proposed) TD/L. 64

VIET-NAM (REPUBLIC), documents by

- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L. 66 -- Namibia guestion S/10752

VIET-NAM SITUATION

Draft resolutions TD/L.70

VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 783
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 783
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 783
- -- self-government or independence Documents A/AC.109/L.783 Secretariat. Working paper Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 179, 180
- -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 783

VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 800
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 800
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 800
- -- self-government or independence
 - Documents A/AC.109/L.800 Secretariat. Working paper Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 180
- -- social conditions A/AC, 109/L, 800

WFP: See World Food Programme

- Waldock, H.: See INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR ON SUCCESSION OF STATES IN RESPECT OF TREATIES [(Waldock, H.)
- WAR CRIMINALS
- -- punishment
- Reports

E/5169 (Part II) ESC, 52nd sess. : Social Cttee. Report Meeting records

ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818

WATER

- See also Water resources -- laws and legislation ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E. 72. Π.
- A.10)

- WATER RESOURCES
- -- development Documents
- - ST/ECA/154 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 10) Abstraction and use of water: A comparison of legal régimes
- -- development: panel of experts: establishment *E/SR. 1818
- -- international conference: preparatory work E/5176; *E/SR.1818
 - financial implications E/5176; *E/SR. 1818

Weapons: See DISARMAMENT

Welfare: See SOCIAL WELFARE

- West Africa: See AFRICA, WEST
- WIENER, A., documents by -- bamboo: use in construction industry ST/SOA/113 (Sales no.: E.72.IV.3)
- WOMEN
 - See also Commission on the Status of Women Interregional Meeting of Experts on the Role of Women in Development, 1972 Unmarried mothers
- -- advancement: international action E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 technical co-operation E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 -- discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967:
- implementation: information to UN: guidelines E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 publicity E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- -- economic and social development, participation in E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- education: UNESCO activities E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818; E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/329
- -- employment:
- in UN organizations E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 in UN Secretariat E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- -- fellowships and scholarships E/5169 (Part I);
- *E/SR.1818
- -- international organizations, representation in E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- -- political rights: Convention, 1952: implementation: information to UN E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- -- protection in armed conflicts Reports
 - E/5169 (Part I) ESC, 52nd sess. : Social Cttee. Report
 - Meeting records
 - ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818
- -- status: in rural areas E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 regional intergovernmental commns: establishment E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818 seminars E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- -- UNDP-assisted activities, participation in E/5169 (Part I); *E/SR. 1818
- Working Group on International Statistical Programmes and Co-ordination: See STATISTICAL COMMISSION: Sub-Committees: Working Group on International Statistical Programmes and Co-ordination, 4th sess.
- World Bank: See INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECON-STRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT

WORLD DEVELOPMENT DAY (proposed) Reports TD/179 UNCTAD: S-G. Report on 3rd sess. of UNCTAD Draft resolutions TD/L.64 WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO) -- finances: contributions A/CONF. 55/1/Add. 1 WORLD PEACE COUNCIL -- Commission on Racism, Brussels 1972: Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/AC. 115/L. 342 -- petitions and hearings *A/AC. 109/SC. 1/SR. 173 WORLD PEACE COUNCIL, documents by -- South Africa: apartheid A/AC.115/L.333 WORLD POPULATION CONFERENCE, 3rd, New York 1974 See also Preparatory Committee for the World Population Conference, 1974, 3rd Sess. -- documentation E/CONF. 60/PC. 3 -- organization Reports E/5175 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report E/CN. 9/265 S-G. Progress report on plans and arrangements for the Conference E/CONF. 60/PC. 3 Preparatory Cttee for the World Population Conference, 1974, 3rd sess. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818 -- programme of activities E/5175; *E/SR. 1818 WORLD POPULATION YEAR, 1974 -- observance Reports E/5175 ESC, 52nd sess.: Economic Cttee. ReportE/CONF. 60/PC.3 Preparatory Cttee for the World Population Conference, 1974, 3rd sess. Report Meeting records ESC, 52nd sess.: *E/SR.1818 -- programme of activities E/CONF. 60/PC. 3 WORLD YOUNG WOMEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/326

Y

Yearbook of national accounts statistics, 1970 Sales no.: E. 72. XVII. 3

Yearbook of the International Law Commission, 1970 A/CN. 4/SER. A/1970/Add. 1 (Sales no. : F. 71. V. 7) YEMEN, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740

YEMEN (PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC)

- -- law of the sea: laws and legislation *ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16 (Vol. II)(text)
- YEMEN (PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC), documents by
- -- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L.66
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- Persian Gulf Islands: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 S/10740

YUGOSLAVIA

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/52

YUGOSLAVIA, documents by

- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10771
- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/AC.109/L.817
- developed countries: regional economic groupings: impact on international trade TD/L. 66
- -- diplomats: protection A/CN. 4/253/Add. 3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752
- -- Middle East situation S/10742
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/52
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: meetings away from Headquarters, 1972

A/AC. 109/L. 781

- visiting missions to Territories A/AC.109/L.818 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/AC.109/L.780
 - ernment or independence A/AC. 109/L. 780

Ζ

ZAIRE

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/20

ZAIRE, documents by -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/20

ZAMBIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752
- -- Korea: unification A/8752

Bibliographical Series

(Continued from inside front cover)

Indexes to Proceedings

(continued)

_ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL _____TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL _____

E. 1 $\underline{104}$ Not issuedT. 1 $\underline{105}$ Not issuedT. 1 $\underline{105}$ SolutionE. 614th; 1st special - 195253.1.90.50T. 611th - 195253.1.170.25E. 716th - 195354.1.110.50T. 712th - 195354.1.120.25E. 817th - 195455.1.90.50T. 914th - 195455.1.100.25E. 1019th - 195555.1.200.25T. 1116th - 195555.1.210.25E. 1120th - 195556.1.260.25T. 1116th - 195555.1.310.25E. 1221st - 195657.1.80.30T. 1419th; 6th special - 195757.1.190.25E. 1423rd - 195757.1.160.20T. 1621st; 7th special - 1957/5858.1.80.25E. 1524th - 195859.1.80.30T. 1821th - 195759.1.140.25E. 1625th - 195859.1.130.25T. 1822rd - 1957/5859.1.140.25E. 1929th - 195060.1.50.50T. 1924th - 195959.1.140.20E. 1029th - 195859.1.130.25T. 2122th - 1959/6060.1.40.35E. 2231st - 196061.1.50.50T. 2122th - 1959/6060.1.40.35E. 2231st - 196061.1.40.35T. 2227th; 11th special - 1959/6060.1.40.35E. 2332th - 196364.1.190.75T. 2332th and 29th -	No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)	No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
	E. 5 E. 6 E. 7 E. 8 E. 9 E. 10 E. 11 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 15 E. 16 E. 17 E. 18 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 15 E. 16 E. 17 E. 22 E. 23 E. 22 E. 23 E. 22 E. 23 E. 22 E. 23 E. 22 E. 33 E. 34 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 30 E. 37 E. 38 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 37 E. 3	14th; 1st special - 1952 15th - 1953 16th - 1953 17th - 1954 18th - 1954 19th - 1955 20th - 1955 21st - 1956 22nd - 1957 24th - 1957 25th - 1958 26th - 1958 27th - 1959 28th - 1959 28th - 1960 30th - 1960 31st - 1961 32nd - 1961 33rd - 1962 34th - 1963 36th - 1963 37th - 1965 39th - 1965 39th - 1965 40th - 1966 41st - 1967 43rd - 1967 43rd - 1967 44th - 1968 45th - 1969 48th - 1970 50th - 1971	$\begin{array}{c} 53. I. 23\\ 54. I. 11\\ 54. I. 16\\ 55. I. 9\\ 55. I. 20\\ 56. I. 11\\ 56. I. 26\\ 57. I. 8\\ 57. I. 16\\ 58. I. 5\\ 58. I. 12\\ 59. I. 8\\ 59. I. 13\\ 60. I. 5\\ 61. I. 14\\ 62. I. 10\\ 62. I. 17\\ 63. I. 12\\ 63. I. 12\\ 63. I. 12\\ 63. I. 15\\ 64. I. 19\\ 65. I. 21\\ 65. I. 28\\ 66. I. 11\\ 66. I. 18\\ 67. I. 10\\ 67. I. 35\\ E. 68. I. 12\\ E. 68. I. 12\\ E. 70. I. 8\\ E. 70. I. 16\\ E. 71. I. 7\\ E. 71. I. 9\\ E. 71. I. 18\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 50 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 50 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 30 \\ 0. \ 25 \\ 0. \ 35 \\ 0. \ 35 \\ 0. \ 75 \\ 0. \ 35 \\ 0. \ 75 \\ 0. \ 35 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 00 \\ 1. \ 50 \\ 1. \ 50 \\ 1. \ 50 \\ 1. \ 50 \end{array}$	T. 6 T. 7 T. 8 T. 9 T. 10 T. 11 T. 12 T. 13 T. 14 T. 15 T. 16 T. 17 T. 18 T. 19 T. 20 T. 21 T. 22 T. 23 T. 24 T. 25 T. 26 T. 27 T. 28 T. 29 T. 30 T. 31 T. 32	11th - 1952 12th - 1953 13th - 1954 14th - 1954 15th - 1955 16th - 1955 17th; 5th special - 1955/56 18th - 1956 19th; 6th special - 1957 20th - 1957 21st; 7th special - 1957/58 22nd; 8th and 9th special - 1958 23rd - 1959 24th - 1959 25th; 10th special - 1959/60 26th - 1960 27th; 11th special - 1961 28th and 29th - 1962 30th - 1963 31st - 1964 32nd; 12th special - 1967 35th - 1968 36th - 1969 37th - 1970 38th - 1971	54. I.12 54. I.24 55. I. 18 55. I. 21 55. I. 31 56. I. 27 57. I. 2 57. I. 2 57. I. 19 57. I. 16 58. I. 8 59. I. 4 59. I. 11 59. I. 18 60. I. 4 61. I. 2 62. I. 5 63. I. 3 63. I. 32 64. I. 23 65. I. 7 66. I. 29 E. 68. I. 6 E. 69. I. 5 E. 70. I. 2 E. 71. I. 2 E. 71. I. 17	$\begin{array}{c} 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 50\$

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

HOW TO OBTAIN UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATIONS

United Nations publications may be obtained from bookstores and distributars throughout the world. Consult your bookstore or write to: United Nations, Sales Section, New York or Genevo.

COMMENT SE PROCURER LES PUBLICATIONS DES NATIONS UNIES

Les publications des Nations Unies sont en vente dans les librairies et les agences dépasitaires du monde entier. Informez-vous auprès de votre librairie au adressez-vous à: Nations Unies, Section des ventes, New York au Genève.

КАК ПОЛУЧИТЬ ИЗДАНИЯ ОРГАНИЗАЦИИ ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫХ НАЦИЙ

Падания Организация Объединенных Паций можно купять в книжных магазниах и агентствах во всех районах мира. Наводите справки об изданиях в вашем книжном магазние или пишите по адресу: Организация Объединенных Наций, Секция по продаже изданий, Нью-Порк или Женева.

COMO CONSEGUIR PUBLICACIONES DE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS

Los publicaciones de las Naciones Unidas están en vento en tibrerios y casas distribuidoros en tadas partes del mundo. Consulte a su librero o diríjase a: Naciones Unidas, Sección de Ventos, Nueva York o Ginebro.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

SEPTEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 9

UNITED NATIONS

DAG HAMMARSKJOLD LIBRARY

Indexes to Resolutions

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER.H/-.

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U, S. *)
1	General Assembly, 1946-1970 – Part I: Numerical List	E. 72. I. 3	3.00
	Part II: Subject Index	E. 72. I. 14	3.00

Bibliographical Series

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER.B/-.

General and Miscellaneous

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
1	Selected bibliography of the specialized agencies related to the United Nations	49. I. 16	0.25
2	Latin America, 1939-1949. A selected bibliography	52. I. 12	1.50
3	A bibliography of the Charter of the United Nations	55. I. 7	1.25
4	Index to microfilm of UN documents in English, 1946-1950	55.1.24	0.50
5/Rev. 2	List of United Nations document series symbols	E.70.I.21	2.50
6	Bibliography on industrialization in under-developed countries	56. II, B. 2	2.00
7	List of periodicals and newspapers currently received. Mar 1957		
8	Bibliographical style manual	63. I. 5	0.75
9	Economic and social development plans. Africa, Asia and Latin America. Jun 1964	64. I. 16	0.50
10	Government Gazettes. An annotated list	64. I. 24	0.75
11	Economic and social development plans. Centrally-planned economies; developed		
	market economies. Mar 1966	66.I.10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E. 68. I. 10	1.00

Indexes to Proceedings

GENE	RAL ASSEMBLY			-SECUR	ITY COUNCIL.	P	
No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)	No.	YEAR	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
A.1	5th - 1950/51	53. I. 8	1,50	S. 1	19th - 1964	65. I. 17	0,75
A.2	6th - 1951/52	54. I. 23	1.75	S. 2	20th - 1965	66. I. 15	1.00
A.3	7th - 1952/53	53. I. 26	1.50	S. 3	21st - 1966	67. I. 18	0.75
A. 3/Add. 1	7th resumed - 1953	53. I. 38	0.10	S. 4	22nd - 1967	E. 68. I. 15	1.00
A.4	8th - 1953	54. I. 13	1.50	S. 5	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 19	1.00
A.5	9th - 1954	55. I. 15	1.25	S. 6	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 18	1.00
A.6	10th - 1955	56. I. 21	1.00	S.7	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 11	1, 50
A.7	11th; 1st and 2nd emer-		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	S. 8	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 8	1.50
	gency special - 1956/57	57. I. 25	1.25				
A.8	12th - 1957	58. I. 15	1.25				
A.9	13th; 3rd emergency						
& Add. 1	special - 1958/59	59. I. 14	1.70				
A.10	14th - 1959	60. I. 11	1.50				
A.11	15th; 4th emergency						
	special - 1960/61	61. I. 18	2.00				
A.12	16th; 3rd special - 1961/62		2.00				
A.13	17th; 4th special - 1962/63		2.00				
A.14	,						
& Add. 1	18th - 1963	64. I. 22	2.00				
A.15	19th - 1964/1965	66. I. 4	1.00				[
A.16	20th - 1965	66. I. 28	2.50				
A.17	21st; 5th special - 1966/67	67. I. 27	3,00				
A.18	5th emergency special -			1			
	1967; 22nd - 1967/68	E. 69. I. 3	3, 50				
A. 19	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 27	3.00				
A. 20	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 25	3, 50	1			
A. 21	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 16	4,50				
A. 22	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 15	5.00				
			0.00				
			1				
						1	
i On a surface las	t in athen and in the	1	1	1	. 1		I I

*Or equivalent in other currencies.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

SEPTEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 9

> UNITED NATIONS New York, 1972

ST/LIB/SER. E/291

SUBSCRIPTION TO

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Eleven issues per year plus Cumulative Subject Index (2 vols.) and Cumulative Checklist

> Annual subscription: \$U.S. 25.00 Price per issue: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies)

Price of annual cumulations, if bought separately, varies.

Table of Contents

General introduction - p.v

List of abbreviations - p.vi

CHECKLIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

Page

General Assembly

Official Records	293
A/-: Plenary Documents	293
A/AC. 82/-: Scientific Committee on the Effects of	
Atomic Radiation	297
A/AC. 105/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of	
Outer Space	297
A/AC. 109/-: Special Committee on Implementation	
of Declaration on Independence of Colonial	
Countries and Peoples	298
A/AC. 109/SC. 2/-: Sub-Committee I	299
A/AC. 109/SC. 3/-: Sub-Committee II	299
A/AC. 109/SC. 4/-: Sub-Committee III	299
A/AC. 115/-: Special Committee on Apartheid	300
A/AC. 138/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of	
the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the	
Limits of National Jurisdiction	300
A/AC. 138/SC. I/-: Sub-Committee I	300
A/BUR/-: General Committee	301
A/C, 1/-: First Committee	301
A/C. 2/-: Second Committee	301
A/C. 4/-: Fourth Committee	301
A/C, $6/-$: Sixth Committee	301
A/CN. 4/-: International Law Commission	302
A/CN. 9/-: United Nations Commission on Inter-	001
national Trade Law	302
Hattollar ITaue Law	002
Conferences	
A/CONF. 48/-: United Nations Conference on the	000
Human Environment, Stockholm 1972	302
A/CONF. 53/-: 1971 United Nations Pledging Con-	
ference on the United Nations Development	
Programme and the United Nations Capital	
Development Fund, New York 1971	302

Security Council

S/-: Council Documents 303

Economic and Social Council

Official Records	304
E/-: Council Documents	304
E/AC. 6/-: Economic Committee	305
E/AC. 51/-: Committee for Programme and Co-	
ordination	307
Functional Commissions	
E/CN. 3/-: Statistical Commission	307
E/CN. 4/-: Commission on Human Rights	307
E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/-: Sub-Commission on Prevention of	
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities	307

Economic and Social Council (continued)	Page
Functional Commissions (continued)	
E/CN. 6/-: Commission on the Status of Women E/CN. 9/-: Population Commission	308 309
Regional Commissions	
$\frac{\text{Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East}}{(E/CN. 11/-)}$	309
E/CN. 11/TRANS/-: Transport and Communications Committee	309
E/CN. 11/TRANS/WP/TAR(3)/-: Working Party of Experts on the Trans-Asian Railway, 3rd, Bangkok 1972	309
Economic Commission for Latin America (E/CN. 12/-)	309
Economic Commission for Africa (E/CN. 14/-) E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/-: Conference of African Planners,	310
4th, Addis Ababa 1972	310
E/CN. 14/CART/-: Cartographic Matters	310
E/CN. 14/HOU/-: Housing Problems in Africa E/CN. 14/INR/-: Standing Committee on Industry	310
and Natural Resources	310
E/CN. 14/NAC/-: Working Group on Production Accounts, Commodity Balances and Input-	
Output Analysis at Both Current and Constant	
Prices, Dakar 1971	310
E/CN. 14/POP/-: Population Matters	310
E/CN. 14/SWSA/-: Social Welfare Services in Africa	310
E/CN. 14/TRANS/-: Transport in Africa E/CN. 14/WP. 1/-: Joint Meeting of E. C. A. Working	310
Party on Intra-African Trade and O.A.U. Ad	
Hoc Committee of 14 on Trade and Develop- ment, 7th, Geneva 1972	311
	_
Conferences	
E/CONF. 64/-: Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare, The Hague	
1972	311
Narcotic Drugs	
E/IT/1970/-: Illicit Traffic	311
E/NL. 1970/-: Laws and Regulations	311
E/NS. 1971/-: E/NS. 1972/-:	311
Secretariat	

Office of Legal Affairs	
Treaty Series	312
Miscellaneous Publications	312

Secretariat (continued)

Department of Economic and Social Affairs		on irade a
(ST/ECA/-)	312	
ST/STAT/SER. M/-: Statistical Office: Miscellaneous		TD/III/C. 1/-
Papers	312	and Dev
•		mittee (
Office of Public Information (OPI/-)	312	TD/III/C. 2/-
		(1972)
Office of Conference Services (ST/CS/-)	312	TD/III/C.5/-
	012	among (
		and Soc
United Nations Office at Geneva		TD/III/C.6/-
ST/SOA/SER. S/-: Division of Narcotic Drugs:		for the
Scientific Research on Cannabis	312	ing Cou
		TD/III/WG. I/
Publications of the Secretariats of		Policy N
the Regional Economic Commissions		ments o
		TD/III/WG. II
Economic Commission for Latin America		pansion
ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/-: Meeting of Experts on the		Integrat
Formulation and Implementation of Strategies	010	TD/III/WG. III
for Exports of Manufactures, Santiago 1971	313	of Tech
ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/-: Seminar on the Preparation		TD/B/-: Trac
and Use of Population and Housing Census	313	Docume
Tabulations, Santiago 1972	313	TD/B/AC.5/- TD/B/C.1/-:
		TD/B/C. 1/-: TD/B/C. 3/-:
		Related
United Nations Development Programme		TD/B/C. 4/-:
		ID/ B/ C. 4/
DP/-: Governing Council	313	Office of the
Tring Immedian Unit (**** /)	014	High Comm
Joint Inspection Unit (JIU/-)	314	ingh comm

United Nations Conference

on Trade and Development (TD/-)	314
TD/III/C.1/-: United Nations Conference on Trade	
and Development, Third Session: 1st Com-	
mittee (on Commodities) (1972)	315
TD/III/C. 2/-: 2nd Committee (on Manufactures)	
(1972)	315
TD/III/C. 5/-: 5th Committee (on Trade Relations	
among Countries Having Different Economic	
and Social Systems)	315
TD/III/C. 6/-: 6th Committee (on Special Measures	
for the Least Developed among the Develop-	
ing Countries)	316
TD/III/WG. I/-: Working Group I (on Review of	
Policy Measures and Institutional Arrange-	
ments of UNCTAD)	317
TD/III/WG. II/-: Working Group II (on Trade Ex-	
pansion, Economic Co-operation and Regional	
Integration among Developing Countries)	317
TD/III/WG. III/-: Working Group III (on Transfer	
of Technology)	317
TD/B/-: Trade and Development Board: Board	
Documents	317
TD/B/AC. 5/-: Special Committee on Preferences	318
TD/B/C. 1/-: Committee on Commodities	319
TD/B/C. 3/-: Committee on Invisibles and Financing	
Related to Trade	319
TD/B/C. 4/-: Committee on Shipping	319
Office of the United Nations	

High Commissioner for Refugees

LIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS ISSUED p.32	0
LIST OF SALES PUBLICATIONS p.33	0
SUBJECT INDEX Yellow fascicle	e

319

General Introduction

SCOPE

1. The United Nations Documents Index, prepared by the Documentation Division of the United Nations Headquarters Library, New York, lists and indexes all documents and publications of the United Nations--except restricted material and internal papers-- and all printed publications of the International Court of Justice.

ARRANGEMENT

2. Documents and publications are entered in the checklist section according to their series symbols. Publications which do not bear a symbol are entered by title under the issuing body. The appropriate section in the *Cumulative Index* should be consulted for general information on the system of document series symbols. For information on the sequence of the entries in the checklist see the table of contents, and for the arrangement of the subject index see the introductory note to that section (yellow pages).

MONTHLY ISSUES

3. Each monthly issue of the United Nations Documents Index includes in general the documents and publications processed by the Documentation Division during the month. The issues of July and August are combined in one issue. Periodicals are listed annually in the Cumulative Checklist.

4 Each issue comprises three separate sections that can be used independently. The first section is a checklist of United Nations documents and publications, arranged by symbol and fully described bibliographically. The second section comprises: <u>a</u>) a list by symbol only of all United Nations documents received by the Library during the preceding month, with indication of the languages in which they were issued, and notes concerning their availability for distribution. It should be noted that this list includes language editions of all documents and publications as they are received and is not necessarily limited to those processed and entered in the checklist; b) a list of mimeographed documents republished in the printed Official Records and in other publications; c) a list of sales publications. The third section is a combined author-subject index to the documents described in the checklist. It is printed on a detachable yellow fascicle and can be removed and used independently of the checklist.

CUMULATIVE EDITIONS

5. Beginning with vol. 14 (1963) the monthly issues are superseded at the end of the year by two separate annual cumulations, the *Cumulative Checklist* and the *Cumulative Index*.

The Cumulative Index is a consolidation of the twelve monthly subject indexes. It contains also (a) a consolidated list by symbol of all documents and publications issued by the United Nations and the International Court of Justice during the year; (b) a consolidated list of documents republished in the Official Records or elsewhere; (c) a consolidated list of sales publications; (d) a list of new document series symbols.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

6. Information concerning the documentation system of the United Nations and the availability of the documents is given each year in the January issue in the introductory note preceding the Checklist of Documents and Publications. A list of libraries and Information Centres receiving United Nations material is issued each year under symbol ST/LIB/12/Rev. - .

7. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or issued in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

SUBSCRIPTION

8. The United Nations Documents Index is published monthly at annual subscription rate of \$U.S. \$25.00 (or equivalent in other currencies), post-free, and including the two annual cumulations. Single copies are available at \$U.S. 1.50. The annual cumulations are also available separately as sales publications. Subscriptions may be placed with the sales agents of United Nations publications. Orders and inquiries from countries without a sales agent may be addressed to the Sales Section, United Nations, New York, N.Y. 10017, or to the Distribution and Sales Section, United Nations Office at Geneva, 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland.

List of Abbreviations

ACC	Administrative Committee on Co-ordination	IGO	Inter-governmental Organization
adm.	administration	ILC	International Law Commission
commn	commission	ILO	International Labour Organisation
cttee	committee	IMCO	Inter-governmental Maritime Consultative Or- ganization
DC	Disarmament Commission	IMF	International Monetary Fund
D-G	Director-General	INCB	International Narcotics Control Board
ECA	Economic Commission for Africa	ITU	International Telecommunication Union
ECAFE	Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	NGO	Non-governmental organization
ECE	Economic Commission for Europe	NSGT	Non-Self-Governing Territories
ECLA	Economic Commission for Latin America	OAS	Organization of American States
ED	Executive Director	OAU	Organization of African Unity
EEC	European Economic Community	OECD	Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development
ESC	Economic and Social Council	ONUC	United Nations Operation in the Congo
FAO	Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations	OR	Official Records
Fund	International Monetary Fund	OTC	Office of Technical Co-operation
GA	General Assembly	SC	Security Council
GATT	General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade	S-G	Secretary-General
IAEA	International Atomic Energy Agency	TC	Trusteeship Council
LATA	International Air Transport Association	TDB	Trade and Development Board
IBRD	International Bank for Reconstruction and De-	UN	United Nations
ICAO	velopment International Civil Aviation Organization	UNCITRAI	L United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
ICC	International Chamber of Commerce	UNCTAD	United Nations Conference on Trade and De-
ICEM	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi-		velopment
ICFTU	gration International Confederation of Free Trade	UNCURK	United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
	Unions	UNDP	United Nations Development Programme
ICJ	International Court of Justice	UNEF	United Nations Emergency Force
IDA	International Development Association	UNESCO	United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul-
IDB	Industrial Development Board		tural Organization
IFC	International Finance Corporation	UNESOB	United Nations Economic and Social Office in Beirut
IFCTU	International Federation of Christian Trade Unions	UNFICYP	United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus

UNHCR	United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
UNICEF	United Nations Children's Fund
UNIDO	United Nations Industrial Development Organi- zation
UNIPOM	United Nations India-Pakistan Observation Mis- sion
UNITAR	United Nations Institute for Training and Re- search
United Kingdom	United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland
United States	United States of America
UNMOGIP	United Nations Military Observation Group in India and Pakistan
UNRISD	United Nations Research Institute for Social Development

- UNRWA United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East UNSDRI United Nations Social Defence Research Institute
- UNTSO United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
- UPU Universal Postal Union
- USSR Union of Soviet Socialist Republics
- WFP World Food Programme
- WFTU World Federation of Trade Unions
- WFUNA World Federation of United Nations Associations
- WHO World Health Organization
- WMO World Meteorological Organization
- World International Bank for Reconstruction and De-Bank velopment

'n

Checklist of Documents and Publications

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Official Records

24th SESSION

Meeting Records

6TH COMMITTEE

A/C. 6/SR. 1100-1175. Summary records, 1100th (opening) to 1175th (closing) meetings, 16 San - 9 Dec 1969

16 Sep - 9 Dec 1969. Jun 1972. xi, 399 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 9.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Bound volume containing agenda and summary records of meetings of the 24th session, previously listed and indexed individually.

26th SESSION

Supplements

No.8A: Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for the financial year 1972. Jul 1972. vi, 107 p. (A/8408/Add.1-30). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

27th SESSION

Supplements

No. 1: Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization, 16 Jun 1971 - 15 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. x, 246 p. (A/8701). Printed. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 1A: Introduction to the report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization, Aug 1972. Aug 1972. i, 6 p. (A/8701/Add. 1). Printed. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 6: Budget estimates for the financial year 1973 and information annexes. Aug 1972. 3 vols. (A/8706). Photo-offset. Vols. I, II: \$U.S. 5.00 each; Vol. III: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7C: United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 45 p. (A/8707/Add.3). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7D: United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Financial report and accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 12 p. (A/8707/Add.4). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

27th SESSION

Supplements (continued)

No. 8: Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 1st report on the budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Aug 1972. vii, 117 p. (A/8708). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 8, Corrigendum. Aug 1972. 1 p. (A/8708/ Corr. 1). Photo-offset.

English, French, Russian and Spanish only.

No.11: Report of the Committee on Contributions. Aug 1972. iii, 12 p. (A/8711). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 25: Report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation. Jul 1972. iii, 17 p. (A/8725). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 27: Report of the United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea [covering the period from 6 Aug 1971 to 18 Aug 1972]. Sep 1972. vi, 52 p. (A/8727). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Plenary Documents

General Series

A/8408/Add. 1-30. Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for the financial year 1972. Jul 1972. vi, 107 p. (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8647/Add.1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Report of the Secretary-General. 2 Aug 1972. 14 \overline{p} .

A/8700. Preliminary list of items to be included in the provisional agenda of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly. Note by the Secretary-General. 15 Feb 1972. 11 p.

A/8701. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization, 16 Jun 1971 - 15 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. x, 246 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 1). Printed. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8701/Add.1. Introduction to the report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization, Aug 1972. Aug 1972. i, 6 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A). Printed. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8706. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973 and information annexes. Aug 1972. 3 vols. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6). Photo-offset. Vols. I, II: \$U.S. 5.00 each; Vol. III: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8707/Add.3. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. <u>Accounts</u> for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 45 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7C). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 4. United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Financial report and accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 12 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7D). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8708 & Corr. 1. Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 1st report on the budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Aug 1972. vii, 117, 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 8). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8710. <u>Report of the International Law Commis</u>sion on the work of its 24th session (2 May - 7 Jul 1972). 22 Jul 1972. iii, 268 p.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued subsequently in printed form as supplement no. 10 to the Official Records of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8710/Rev. 1).

A/8711. Report of the Committee on Contributions. Aug 1972. iii, 12 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 11). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8723/Add. 1. <u>Report</u> of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Chapter VIII: Southern Rhodesia. 28 Aug 1972. 38 p., including annex. Annex contains A/AC. 109/L. 760.

Annex contains A/AC. 109/L. 760. Preliminary mimeographed edition of Chapter VIII; the complete report will be issued subsequently in printed form as Supplement no. 23 to the <u>Official</u> <u>Records of the General Assembly, 27th session</u> (A/8723/Rev. 1).

--/Add. 2. ... Chapter IX: Namibia. 28 Aug 1972.
50 p., including annexes. Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 761, L. 819.

Preliminary mimeographed edition of Chapter IX.

General Series (continued)

A/8723/Add. 3 ... Chapter X: Territories under Portuguese administration. 1 Sep 1972. 231 p., including annexes and maps.

Annexes contain A/AC. 109/398 and A/AC. 109/ L. 765-L. 768, L. 804. Preliminary mimeographed edition of Chapter X.

A/8725. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation. Jul 1972. iii, 17 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 25). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Technical annexes published separately, in 2 volumes (Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17, 18).

A/8727. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea [covering the period from 6 Aug 1971 to 18 Aug 1972]. Sep 1972. vi, 52 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8743. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations. Report of the Secretary-General. 9 Aug 1972. [27] p., including annex.

A/8744 (S/10744). Election of five members of the International Court of Justice. Memorandum by the Secretary-General. 10 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/8745 & Add. 1 (S/10745 & Add. 1). Election of five members of the International Court of Justice. List of candidates nominated by national groups. Note by the Secretary-General. 11, 28 Aug 1972. $\overline{4, 1 p}$.

Addendum transmits communication from Portugal.

A/8746. Need to consider suggestions regarding the view of the Charter of the United Nations. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 22 Aug 1972. 53 p. Transmits comments of Governments.

--/Corr.1. 19 Sep 1972. 1 p. English only.

A/8747. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. <u>Report of the Secretary-General.</u> 24 Aug 1972. 18 p.

A/8748. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Budget performance of the United Nations for the financial year 1971. <u>Report of the Secretary-</u> General. 28 Jul 1972. 45 p.

A/8749. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item [35] (XXVII). Letter dated 29 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Romania to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 1 Aug 1972. 13 p.

A/8752/Add. 5. Request for the inclusion of an item in the provisional agenda of the 27th session. Creation of favourable conditions to accelerate the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea. Letter dated 17 Jul 1972 from the representatives of Algeria, Bulgaria, the Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic, China, the Congo, Cuba, Czechoslovakia, Equatorial Guinea, Guinea, Hungary, Mali, Mauritania, Mongolia, the People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Poland, Romania, Sierra Leone, Somalia, the Sudan, the Ukrainian SSR, the USSR, the United Republic of Tanzania, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zambia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 11 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Adds Iraq as co-sponsor.

- --/Add. 6. 16 Aug 1972. 1 p. Adds Malta as co-sponsor.
- --/Add. 7. 22 Aug 1972. 5 p. Transmits letter and statement of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea.
- --/Add. 8. 23 Aug 1972. 1 p. Adds Chile as co-sponsor.
- --/Add. 9. 15 Sep 1972. 5 p. Transmits draft resolution.
- --/Add.10. 20 Sep 1972. 1 p. Adds Burundi as co-sponsor.

A/8753 & Add. 1. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Comments and observations on the draft articles on the representation of States in their relations with international organizations, and on the procedure to be adopted for the elaboration and conclusion of a convention on the subject. Report of the Secretary-General. 14 Aug, 19 Sep 1972. 76, 3 p.

A/8757. World disarmament conference. Letter dated 14 Aug 1972 from the Acting Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 14 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/8758. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 25 Aug 1972. 18 p.

A/8759. Question of Southern Rhodesia. Report of the Secretary-General. 28 Aug 1972. $\overline{14 p}$.

A/8761. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8762. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Committee on Contributions. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8763. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Board of Auditors. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8765. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. United Nations Administrative Tribunal. Note by the Secretary-General. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8767. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Letter dated 21 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 21 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8768. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid. Note by the Secretary-General. 14 Sep 1972. [30] $p_{.,}$ including annexes.

A/8771. Request for the inclusion of a supplementary item in the agenda of the 27th session. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Letter dated 8 Aug 1972 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of the USSR addressed to the Secretary-General. 9 Aug 1972. 9 p.

Transmits text of draft convention.

A/8772. Request for the inclusion of a supplementary item in the agenda of the 27th session. Admission of new Members to the United Nations. Letter dated 18 Aug 1972 from the Chargé d'affaires a.i. of the Permanent Mission of Yugoslavia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 18 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8773. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Letter dated 24 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 24 Aug 1972. 6 p.

Concerns Jews in USSR.

A/8774. Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 25 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Transmits IAEA document GC(XVI)/480: Annual report, 1 Jul 1971 - 30 Jun 1972.

A/8776. <u>Special report</u> of the Security Council to the General Assembly concerning the application of the People's Republic of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations. 25 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8777. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Report of the Secretary-General. 5 Sep 1972. [18] p., including annexes. Includes observations received from Governments.

A/8779. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Letter dated 31 Aug 1972 from the Acting Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/8784 (S/10779). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 8 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 8 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8785 (S/10781). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 8 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 8 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/8786. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. <u>Report of</u> the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Transmits Israel note verbale, 8 Aug, concerning GA resolution 2792 E (XXVI).

A/8789. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Status of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination. Report of the Secretary-General. 12 Sep 1972. 10 p., including annexes.

A/8791 & Add. 1 & Add. 1/Corr. 1. Request for the inclusion of an additional item in the agenda of the 27th session. Measures to prevent terrorism and other forms of violence which endanger or take innocent human lives or jeopardize fundamental freedoms. Note by the Secretary-General. 8, 20, 21 Sep 1972. 2, 3, 1 p.

Addendum transmits statement made before General Committee on 20 Sep.

A/8792. Request for the inclusion of an additional item in the agenda of the 27th session. Strengthening of the role of the United Nations with regard to the maintenance and consolidation of international peace and security, the development of co-operation among all nations and the promotion of the rules of international law in relations between States. Letter dated 8 Sep 1972, addressed to the Secretary-General by the Permanent Representative of Romania to the United Nations. 8 Sep 1972. 4 p.

A/8793. Request for the inclusion of an additional item in the provisional agenda of the 27th session. Non-use of force in international relations and permanent prohibition of the use of nuclear weapons. Letter dated 15 Sep 1972 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of the USSR addressed to the Secretary-General. 15 Sep 1972. 4 p.

A/8800 & Rev. 1. Organization of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly, adoption of the agenda and allocation of items. 1st <u>report</u> of the General Committee. 21, 22 Sep 1972. 15, 32 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8800/Rev. 1/Corr. 2. 23 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/8804 (S/10787). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 11 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Egypt to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 11 Sep 1972. [2] p., including annex.

A/8805. Elimination of all form of racial discrimination. <u>Reports</u> of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). 18 Sep 1972. [15] p., including annex.

AAV1). 18 Sep 1972. [15] p., including annex. Annex contains draft programme for a "Decade for action to combat racism and racial discrimination" adopted by the Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities at its 25th session.

A/8806 (S/10788). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 11 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Egypt to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 11 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8807. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item [32] (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 15 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/8808. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 2830 (XXVI) concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol II of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco). Agenda item [33] (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 14 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/8809. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item [34] (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 14 Sep 1972. 3 p.

A/8812 (S/10791). The situation in the Middle East. Letter dated 14 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 14 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8814. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Report of the Secretary-General. 15 Sep 1972. [6] $\overline{p.}$, including annex.

Transmits Israel note verbale, 8 Aug, concerning GA resolution 2792 C (XXVI).

A/8816. Notification by the Secretary-General under article 12, paragraph 2, of the Charter of the United Nations. Letter dated 20 Sep 1972 from the Secretary-General to the President of the General Assembly. 21 Sep 1972. 8 p.

Information Series

A/INF/148. Membership of Committees. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 2 p.

^{--/}Rev. 1/Corr. 1. 22 Sep 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/L. 672. Adoption of the agenda. Jamaica: <u>amend-</u> ment to the 1st report of the General Committee $(\overline{A/8800/\text{Rev. 1}})$. 23 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 673. Adoption of the agenda. Saudi Arabia: <u>amendment</u> to the 1st report of the General Committee (A/8800/Rev.1). 23 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/L.674. Adoption of the agenda. Afghanistan: amendment to the 1st report of the General Committee (A/8800/Rev.1). 23 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/L.675. Adoption of the Agenda. Democratic Yemen: amendment to the 1st report of the General Committee (A/8800/Rev, 1). 23 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 82/G/L. 1424. Fallout program quarterly summary report, 1 Jul 1972 (HASL-257). Information submitted by the United States. Note by the Secretary-General. 17 Aug 1972. 1 p. Bilingual text - E & F. Transmits report (English only) under the above title written by Edward P. Hardy, Jr. and published by U.S. Atomic Energy Commission, New York, N.Y., 1 Jul 1972.

--/Add. 1. Appendix to fallout program quarterly summary report, 1 Jul 1972 (HASL-257). Information submitted by the United States. Note by the Secretary-General. 17 Aug 1972. 1 p. Bilingual text - E & F. Transmits report (English only) under the above title published by U.S. Atomic Energy Commission, New York, N.Y., 1 Jul 1972.

A/AC. 82/G/L. 1426. HASL procedures manual (HASL-300). Edited by John H. Harley. Information submitted by the United States. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 11 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Bilingual text - E & F. Transmits Health and safety laboratory procedures manual, HASL-300, 1972. Looseleaf. Supersedes Manual of standard procedures (NYO-4700), and additions, transmitted under A/AC.82/ G/L.1137 and A/AC.82/G/L.1137/Add.1-5. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 82/G/L. 1427. Environmental radioactivity in New Zealand - Quarterly report, Apr - Jun 1971, and Pacific area monitoring 4 Jun - 31 Aug 1971 (NRL-F/45). Information submitted by New Zealand. Note

by the Secretary-General. 11 Sep 1972. 1 p. Bilingual text - E & F. Transmits report (English only) under the above title published by National Radiation Laboratory, Christchurch, New Zealand, [1972].

Reports

Ionizing radiation: Levels and effects. A report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation to the General Assembly, with annexes. Volume I: Levels. Aug 1972. iv, 197 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17).

\$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Report of the Committee without annexes also issued as supplement no. 25 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8725).

... Volume II: Effects. Aug 1972. iv, [250] p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 18). \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space

General Series

A/AC. 105/107. Eleventh report by the International Telecommunication Union on telecommunication and the peaceful uses of outer space. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 1 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Information Series

A/AC. 105/INF. 253. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 22 Aug 1972 from the Deputy Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 28 Aug 1972. 2 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 29 Feb 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 254. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 28 Aug 1972 from the 1st Deputy Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space. 30 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the USSR, 29 Jun - 28 Jul 1972.

Information Series (continued)

A/AC. 105/INF. 255. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 28 Aug 1972 from the Deputy Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 30 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 31 Mar 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 256. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 25 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Japan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by Japan on 19 Aug 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 257. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 31 Aug 1972 from the Deputy Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 5 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 30 Apr 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 258. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 5 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 7 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 31 May 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 259. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 8 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 12 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 30 Jun 1972.

A/AC. 105/INF. 260. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 11 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 31 Jul 1972.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3. Review of national and cooperative international space activities for the calendar year 1971. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 6 Jun 1972. 96 p.

Information Series

A/AC. 105/XV/INF. 1. List of participants. 11 Sep 1972. 8 p. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

--/Corr.1. 15 Sep 1972. 2 p. English only.

Special Committee on Implementation of Declaration on Independence of Colonial Countries and Peoples

General Series

A/AC.109/411. Note verbale dated 9 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations, addressed to the Under-Secretary-General for Political Affairs and Decolonization. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

Concerning petition in A/AC. 109/PET. 1199/ Add. 4.

A/AC. 109/412. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. <u>Report of the</u> Secretary-General. 16 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 109/414. Letter dated 18 Aug 1972 from the Deputy Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Special Committee. 18 Aug 1972. 1 p. Concerns Puerto Rico.

A/AC. 109/415. Letter dated 23 Aug 1972 from the Charge d'affaires a. i. of the Permanent Mission of Chile to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Special Committee. 24 Aug 1972. 1 p. Concerns Puerto Rico.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 109/L. 808. <u>Report of Sub-Committee III.</u> Bahamas, Bermuda, British Virgin Islands, Cayman Islands, Montserrat and Turks and Caicos Islands. 26 Jul 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 811. One hundred and seventy-fifth report of the Sub-Committee on Petitions. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 812. <u>Report of Sub-Committee II.</u> American Samoa and Guam. 3 Aug 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 813. <u>Report</u> of Sub-Committee II. Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands. 3 Aug 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 814. <u>Report of Sub-Committee II.</u> Cocos (Keeling) Islands and Papua New Guinea. 3 Aug 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 819. Question of Namibia. <u>Report</u> of the delegation of observers of the Special Committee to the Namibia International Conference, Brussels, 26-28 May 1972. 10 Aug 1972. 11 p., including annexes.

A/AC. 109/L. 820. Question of the Seychelles and St. Helena. <u>Note</u> by the Acting Chairman. 10 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 821. French Somaliland. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 16 Aug 1972. 14 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 823. Brunei. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 17 Aug 1972. 8 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 824. British Honduras. Working paper prepared by the Secretariat. 21 Aug 1972. 11 p.

A/AC.109/L.826. Report of Sub-Committee II. Niue and the Tokelau Islands. 17 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/AC.109/L.828. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter. Ecuador, Iraq, Sierra Leone, Mali, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago and United Republic of Tanzania: <u>draft resolution</u>. 18 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/AC.109/L.831. Draft report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples (covering its work during 1972). Chapter VIII: Southern Rhodesia. 22 Aug 1972. 6 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 835. <u>Report</u> of Sub-Committee I. Military activities and arrangements by colonial powers in Territories under their administration which might be impeding the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. 29 Aug 1972. 6 p.

A/AC. 109/L. 836. <u>Report</u> of Sub-Committee I. Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Southern Rhodesia, Namibia and Territories under Portuguese domination and in all other Territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in Southern Africa. 28 Aug 1972. 7 p.

A/AC.109/L.837. Question of the list of Territories to which the Declaration is applicable. Iraq: draft resolution. 25 Aug 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 109/L. 838. Draft report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, covering its work during 1972. 7 Sep 1972. 20 p.

Petitions

A/AC. 109/PET. 1214/Add. 1, 2. Petition from Mr. Amilcar Cabral, Secretary-General, Partido Africano da Independencia da Guine e Cabo Verde, concerning Guinea called Portuguese Guinea. 27, 31 Jul 1972. 7, 1 p.

A/AC.109/PET.1231. Petition from Mr. J. J. de Felice, President, Comité Français Contre l'Apartheid concerning Southern Rhodesia. 31 Jul 1972. 2 p.

SUB-COMMITTEE I

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 108-114. Summary records.

*SR. 108	108th meeting	4 Aug 1972
*SR. 109	109th meeting	8 Aug 1972
*SR.110	110th meeting	10 Aug 1972
*SR. 111	111th meeting	15 Aug 1972
*SR. 112	112th meeting	17 Aug 1972
*SR. 113	113th meeting	28 Aug 1972
*SR. 114	114th meeting	28 Aug 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE II

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 153, 154. Summary records.

*SR, 153	153rd meeting	15 Jun 1972
*SR. 154	154th meeting	22 Jun 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE III

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 181-184. Summary records.

*SR. 181	181st meeting	1 Aug 1972
*SR. 182	182nd meeting	11 Aug 1972
*SR. 183	183rd meeting	16 Aug 1972
*SR. 184	184th meeting	23 Aug 1972
	(closing)	

Special Committee on Apartheid

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit,

A/AC. 115/L. 345. Fifty-second report of the Sub-Committee on Petitions. 14 Aug 1972. 2 p.

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction

General Series

A/AC.138/66/Corr.3. 25 Jul 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1. List of subjects and issues relating to the law of the sea to be submitted to the Conference on the Law of the Sea sponsored by Algeria, Argentina, Brazil, Cameroon, Ceylon, Chile, China, Colombia, Congo, Cyprus, Ecuador, Egypt, El Salvador, Ethiopia, Fiji, Gabon, Ghana, Guatemala, Guyana, Iceland, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libya, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Morocco, Nicaragua, Nigeria, Pakistan, Panama, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Spain, Sudan, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zaire. 16 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/AC.138/76. France and the United Kingdom: amendments to document A/AC.138/66 and Corr.2. 19 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 138/77. Poland: <u>amendments</u> to the list of subjects and issues contained in document A/AC. 138/ 66 and Corr. 2. 20 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 138/78. Japan: <u>amendment</u> to the list of subjects and issues contained in document A/AC. 138/ 66 and Corr. 2. 20 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 138/79. Conclusions in the general report of the African States Regional Seminar on the Law of the Sea, held in Yaoundé, from 20-30 Jun 1972. Circulated as a Committee document pursuant to the decision of the Committee at its 78th meeting held on 20 Jul 1972. 21 Jul 1972. 4 p.

A/AC.138/80/Corr.1. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/AC. 138/81. Request for a study on the different economic implications of the various proposals for limits of the international sea-bed area. Submitted by Afghanistan, Austria, Belgium, Bolivia, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Nepal, Netherlands, Singapore, Zaire and Zambia. 9 Aug 1972. 2 p. General Series (continued)

A/AC. 138/82. <u>Report</u> of Sub-Committee I. 15 Aug 1972. 19 p.

A/AC. 138/83. <u>Report</u> of Sub-Committee II. 18 Aug 1972. 26 p.

A/AC. 138/84. Report of Sub-Committee III on its work in 1972. 16 Aug 1972. 26 p.

A/AC. 138/85. <u>Declaration</u> on principles of rational exploitation of the living resources of the seas and oceans in the common interests of all peoples of the world. Adopted at the Conference of Ministers held at Moscow on 6-7 Jul 1972. Circulated at the request of the delegations of Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Poland and USSR. 17 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1. Algeria, Brazil, Chile, China, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Libyan Arab Republic, Mexico, Peru, Venezuela, Yemen and Yugoslavia: draft decision. 9 Aug 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 138/L. 12 & Add. 1. <u>Draft report</u>. 14, 17 Aug 1972. 4, 11 p.

Meeting Records

SUMMER 1972 SESSION

A/AC. 138/SR. 77-88. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 77	77th meeting (opening)	17 Jul 1972
*SR. 78	78th meeting	20 Jul 1972
*SR. 79	79th meeting	24 Jul 1972
*SR. 80	80th meeting	27 Jul 1972
*SR. 81	81st meeting	31 Jul 1972
*SR. 82	82nd meeting	10 Aug 1972
*SR. 83	83rd meeting	10 Aug 1972
*SR. 84	84th meeting	14 Aug 1972
*SR, 85	85th meeting	14 Aug 1972
*SR. 86	86th meeting	17 Aug 1972
*SR. 87	87th meeting	18 Aug 1972
*SR. 88	88th meeting	18 Aug 1972
*SR.89	89th meeting (closing)	18 Aug 1972

SUB-COMMITTEE I

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 12. <u>Statement</u> by Mr. Philippe de Seynes, Under-Secretary-General for Economic and Social Affairs, to Sub-Committee I of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, at its 48th meeting on 19 Jul 1972. 20 Jul 1972. 6 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 13. Statement made by Mr. Manuel Pérez Guerrero, Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), at the 48th meeting of Sub-Committee I of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, on 19 Jul 1972. 20 Jul 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 14. List of UNCTAD III documents on matters related to the exploitation of seabed mineral resources. 21 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 17. <u>Statement</u> by the Vice-Chairman of Sub-Committee I on item 2 of the work programme: "Status, scope, functions and powers of the international machinery" at the 55th meeting held on Friday, 4 Aug 1972. 4 Aug 1972. 12 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 18 & Add. 1, 3. Draft report (Parts 1, 2 and annex I). 7, 10, 11 Aug 1972. 7, 13, 29 p.

Meeting Records

SUMMER 1972 SESSION

A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48-61. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 48	48th meeting (opening)	19 Jul 1972
*SR. 49	49th meeting	25 Jul 1972
*SR. 50	50th meeting	26 Jul 1972
*SR. 51	51st meeting	27 Jul 1972
*SR. 52	52nd meeting	31 Jul 1972
*SR.53	53rd meeting	1 Aug 1972
*SR. 54	54th meeting	2 Aug 1972
*SR. 55	55th meeting	4 Aug 1972
*SR. 56	56th meeting	9 Aug 1972
*SR. 57	57th meeting	9 Aug 1972
*SR. 58	58th meeting	11 Aug 1972
*SR. 59	59th meeting	14 Aug 1972
*SR. 60	60th meeting	15 Aug 1972
*SR. 61	61st meeting (closing)	15 Aug 1972

General Committee

General Series

A/BUR/179 & Rev. 1. Organization of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly, adoption of the agenda and allocation of items. <u>Memorandum</u> by the Secretary-General. 15, 18 Sep 1972. 32, 32 p.

First Committee

(Political and Security, including the regulation of armaments)

General Series

A/C. 1/1020. Allocation of agenda items to the 1st Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly addressed to the Chairman of the 1st Committee. 25 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Second Committee

(Economic and Financial)

General Series

A/C. 2/274. Allocation of agenda items to the 2nd Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly addressed to the Chairman of the 2nd Committee. 23 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 2/L. 1223. Organization of work. Note by the Chairman. 24 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1224. List of documents before the Committee. 24 Sep 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 2/SR. 1447, 1448. Summary records.

*SR. 1447	1447th meeting	20 Sep 1972
*SR. 1448	(opening) 1448th meeting	22 Sep 1972

Fourth Committee

(Trusteeship, including Non-Self-Governing Territories)

General Series

A/C. 4/743. Allocation of agenda items to the 4th Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 23 Sep 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/744. Letter dated 22 Sep 1972 from the Chairman of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 22 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns participation of national liberation movements in the 4th Committee proceedings.

Sixth Committee (Legal)

General Series

A/C. 6/413. Allocation of agenda items to the 6th Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly addressed to the Chairman of the 6th Committee. 23 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 6/L. 849. Organization of work. Note by the Secretariat. 23 Sep 1972. 6 p.

A/C.6/L.850. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. United States: working paper. Draft convention for the prevention and punishment of certain acts of international terrorism. 25 Sep 1972. 7 p.

A/C.6/L.851. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. United States: draft resolution. 25 Sep 1972. 3 p.

International Law Commission

General Series

A/CN. 4/262. Report on the 13th session of the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee, by Mr. Senjin Tsuruoka, Observer for the Commission. 17 May 1972. [10] p., including annex.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/CN. 4/L. 187/Add. 2-19. Draft report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session, 2 May - 7 Jul 1972. 26 Jun - 6 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

Meeting Records

24th SESSION

A/CN. 4/SR. 1154-1167. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1154	1154th meeting	9 May 1972
*SR. 1155	1155th meeting	10 May 1972
*SR. 1156	1156th meeting	11 May 1972
*SR. 1157	1157th meeting	12 May 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

24th SESSION

A/CN. 4/SR. 1154-1167. Summary records (continued) For participants only.

*SR. 1158	1158th meeting	15 May 1972
*SR. 1159	1159th meeting	16 May 1972
*SR. 1160	1160th meeting	17 May 1972
*SR. 1161	1161st meeting	18 May 1972
*SR. 1162	1162nd meeting	19 May 1972
*SR. 1163	1163rd meeting	23 May 1972
*SR. 1164	1164th meeting	24 May 1972
*SR. 1165	1165th meeting	25 May 1972
*SR, 1166	1166th meeting	26 May 1972
*SR. 1167	1167th meeting	29 May 1972

United Nations Commission on International Trade Law

Serial Publications

A/CN. 9/SER. A/1971. United Nations Commission on International Trade Law. Yearbook. Vol. II: 1971. Apr 1972. v, 148 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 4). \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Conferences

United Nations Conference on the

Human Environment

(Stockholm 1972)

General Series

A/CONF.48/2. Adoption of the agenda. <u>Annotations</u> to the provisional agenda and suggestions on the organization of the work of the Conference. Note by the Secretary-General. 27 Apr 1972. [12] p., including annexes.

A/CONF.48/14. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment held at Stockholm, 5-16 Jun 1972. 3 Jul 1972. [145] p., including annexes.

1971 United Nations Pledging Conference on the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Capital Development Fund

(New York 1971)

General Series

A/CONF. 53/2. Contributions pledged to the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Capital Development Fund for the year 1972 as at 31 May 1972. <u>Memorandum</u> by the Secretary-General. 3 Aug 1972. 8 p.

SECURITY COUNCIL

Council Documents

General Series

S/7930/Add. 1715-1749. Supplemental information.
31 Aug - 28 Sep 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10744: See A/8744 (S/10744)

S/10745 & Add. 1: See A/8745 & Add. 1 (S/10745 & Add. 1)

S/10752/Add. 1. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 310 (1972). 31 Aug 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Namibia question.

S/10770/Add. 3-5. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 11, 19, 25 Sep 1972. 1, 3, 1 p.

S/10775. Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan: amendment to the draft resolution sponsored by India, USSR, United Kingdom and Yugoslavia (S/10771). 25 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Concerns the application of Bangladesh for membership in the United Nations.

S/10776. Letter dated 30 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Pakistan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Concerns India-Pakistan question,

S/10777. Report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Note by the Secretary-General. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p. 1 p.

Concerns apartheid policies of South Africa.

S/10778 & Rev. 1. Orders of the International Court of Justice dated 17 Aug 1972 by which the Court indicated interim measures of protection in the fisheries jurisdiction cases (United Kingdom v. Iceland and Federal Republic of Germany v. Iceland). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 8, 25 Sep 1972. 1, 1 p.

Bilingual text - E & F.

S/10779: See A/8784 (S/10779)

S/10780. Letter dated 8 Sep 1972 from the Chargé d'affaires, a.i., of the Permanent Mission of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 8 Sep 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10781: See A/8785 (S/10781)

S/10782. Letter dated 9 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 9 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

General Series (continued)

S/10783. Letter dated 10 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 10 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10784. Guinea, Somalia and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 10 Sep 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10785. United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 10 Sep 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10786. Belgium, France, Italy and United Kingdom: amendments to the draft resolution contained in document S/10784. 10 Sep 1972. 1 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10787: See A/8804 (S/10787)

S/10788: See A/8806 (S/10788)

S/10789. Letter dated 11 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Equatorial Guinea to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 11 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Equatorial Guinea and Gabon.

S/10790. Letter dated 14 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 14 Sep 1972. 2 p. Concerns Middle East situation.

Concerns middle East situation

S/10791: See A/8812 (S/10791)

S/10793. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the Alternate Representative of Belgium on the Security Council. 15 Sep 1972. 1 p.

S/10794. Letter dated 16 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 16 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10795. Letter dated 16 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 16 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10796. Letter dated 17 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 17 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10797. Letter dated 21 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Oman to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 21 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Democratic Yemen and Oman.

S/10798. Letter dated 20 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan addressed to the President of the Security Council. 21 Sep 1972, 1 p.

Concerns Southern Rhodesia question ...

S/10799. Letter dated 21 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 21 Sep 1972. [11] p., including annex, photos.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10800. Letter dated 27 Sep 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Guyana addressed to the President of the Security Council. 27 Sep 1972. 2 p. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10801. Letter dated 27 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 27 Sep 1972. 3 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

General Series (continued)

S/10802. Letter dated 27 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 27 Sep 1972. 1 p. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10803. Letter dated 25 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the People's Democratic Republic of Yemen to the United Nations addressed to the Security Council. 28 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Democratic Yemen and Oman.

Agenda

S/Agenda/1661-1664. <u>Provisional agendas</u>, 1661st 1664th meetings, 10-28 Sep 1972.

Meeting Records

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV.1661-1664. Verbatim records. Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

* PV. 1661	1661st meeting	10 Sep 1972
*PV. 1662	1662nd meeting	10 Sep 1972
*PV. 1663	1663rd meeting	27 Sep 1972
*PV.1664	1664th meeting	28 Sep 1972

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

Official Records

53rd SESSION

Supplements

No. 4: Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East. Annual report, 1 May 1971 - 27 Mar 1972. May 1972. iv, 240 p. (E/5134) (E/CN. 11/1044). Photo-offset.

Supplement number erroneously given as 2.

No. 5: Economic Commission for Europe. Annual report, 1 May 1971 - 28 Apr 1972. May 1972. ii, [175] p., including annexes. (E/5136) (E/ECE/833). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 10: Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. Report on the 12th session, 5-23 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 23 p. (E/5186/Rev.1) (E/AC.51/65/ Rev.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 11: Committee on Review and Appraisal. Report on the 1st session, 26-29 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 6 p. (E/5184). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Council Documents

General Series

E/5101/Add. 2. Science and technology. World Plan of Action. Agenda item 11 (c) (LIII). Note by the Secretary-General. 7 Jul 1972. [5] p., including annexes.

E/5114. Fiscal and financial matters. Promotion of private foreign investment in developing countries. Report of the Secretary-General. 31 Mar 1972. 4 p.

E/5129. Operational activities for development. World Food Programme. 10th annual report of the United Nations/FAO Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme to the Economic and Social Council of the United Nations and to the Council of FAO. Agenda item 9 (e) (LIII). Note by the Secretary-General. 27 Jun 1972. 1 p.

Transmits the 10th annual report (WFP/IGC:21/ 18) of the United Nations/FAO Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme on its 20th and 21st sessions.

E/5130. Operational activities for development. United Nations Fund for Population Activities. Agenda item 9 (f) (LIII). <u>Progress report of the Secre-</u> tary-General on implementation of General Assembly resolution 2815 (XXVI). 19 Jun 1972. 5 p.

E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044). Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East. Annual report, 1 May 1971 -27 Mar 1972. May 1972. iv, 240 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl no. [4]). Photo-offset. Supplement no. erroneously given as 2.

E/5136 (E/ECE/833). Economic Commission for Europe. Annual report, 1 May 1971 - 28 Apr 1972. May 1972. ii, [175] p., including annexes. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5150/Corr. 1. 27 Jun 1972. 1 p.

--/Add.1/Corr.1. 27 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/5153. Development and co-ordination of the activities of the organizations within the United Nations System. Expenditures of the United Nations System in relation to programmes. <u>Report of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination</u>. Agenda item 16 (c) (LIII). 9 Jun 1972. 77 p.

E/5170. Permanent sovereignty over natural resources. Agenda item 5 (LIII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 7 Jun 1972. 42 p.

E/5171. Industrial development. Report of the Industrial Development Board. Agenda item 8 (a) (LIII). Note by the Secretary-General. 4 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Transmits the report of the Industrial Development Board on its 6th session (ID/B/113).

E/5181. Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 15 (a) (LIII). Some technical co-operation activities of UNIDO in Algeria and Tunisia (JIU/REP/ 71/11, Dec 1971). Note by the Secretary-General. 7 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Transmits document JIU/REP/71/11.

--/Add. 1. ... Comments of the Secretary-General and the Administrator of UNDP and preliminary comments of the Director-General of the ILO. 7 Jul 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 2. ... Observations of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 28 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/5182. Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 15 (a) (LIII). Country programming and after (JIU/REP/71/12, Dec 1971). Note by the Secretary-General. 5 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Transmits document JIU/REP/71/12.

--/Add. 1. ... <u>Comments</u> of the Secretary-General and the Administrator of UNDP. 5 Jul 1972. 6 p.

General Series (continued)

E/5182/Add. 2. ... Observations of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 28 Jul 1972. 3 p.

--/Add. 3. ... <u>Comments</u> of the Secretary-General of the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO). 28 Jul 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 4. ... <u>Comments</u> of the Director-General and action taken by the Executive Board of WHO. 1 Aug 1972. 3 p.

E/5184. Committee on Review and Appraisal. Report on the 1st session, 26-29 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 6 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 11). Photooffset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev.1). Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. <u>Report</u> on the 12th session, 5-23 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 23 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5187. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Agenda item 14 (LIII). Report of the President of the Economic and Social Council. 26 Jun 1972. 5 p.

E/5188. Co-ordination. <u>Report</u> of the Chairman of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Chairman of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination on the Joint Meetings of the CPC and the ACC. Agenda item 16 (b) (LIII). 7 Jul 1972. 10 p.

E/5189. Non-governmental organizations. Applications for hearings. Report of the Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations. 4 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/5208. Financial implications of actions taken by the Council at its 53rd session. Report by the Secretary-General. 27 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/5211. Report of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Note by the Secretary-General. 17 Aug 1972. 1 p. Transmits document A/CONF. 48/14.

Economic Committee

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1. United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. Agenda item 6 (LIII). Brazil, Chile, India, Indonesia, Kenya, Malaysia, Mexico, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines and Senegal: draft resolution. Provisional agenda for the United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. 26 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 460. United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. Agenda item 6 (LIII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. 3 Jul 1972. 6 p. Transmits comments by ECE and ECA.

- --/Add. 1. 6 Jul 1972. 3 p. Transmits resolution by the Legal Committee of IMCO.
- --/Add.2. 7 Jul 1972. 2 p. Transmits comments by ECAFE.
- --/Add. 3. 13 Jul 1972. 1 p. Transmits report of the Committee on Shipping of the Trade and Development Board on its 2nd special session (TD/B/C. 4/S(II)/Misc. 2).
- --/Add. 4. 17 Jul 1972. [19] p., including annexes. Transmits comments by ECLA.

E/AC. 6/L. 461. Second United Nations Development Decade: review and appraisal of the objectives and policies of the International Development Strategy. Agenda item 3 (LIII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 7 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 462. Land reform. Agenda item 13(LIII). Draft resolution: Philippines. 12 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 463. Land reform. Agenda item 13 (LIII). Draft resolution: Chile, Finland and Poland. 12 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 464. Report of the Executive Board of the United Nations Children's Fund. Agenda item 9 (d) (LIII). Canada, Chile, India, Kenya, Pakistan, Philippines, Sudan, Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. 13 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 465. Land reform. Agenda item 13 (LIII). Chile, Finland, Hungary, Mexico, People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Peru, Philippines, Poland: draft resolution. 13 Jul 1972. 4 p.

E/AC.6/L.465/Rev.1. ... Chile, Denmark, Finland, Hungary, Mexico, People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, Peru, Philippines, Poland, Sweden, USSR, United States and Yemen: <u>draft</u> resolution. 14 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 466. Operational activities for development. United Nations Children's Fund. Agenda item 9 (d) (LIII). Working paper submitted by Canada. Proposal for a reorganization of the UNICEF Executive Board sessions. 13 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 467. Land reform. Agenda item 13 (LIII). Pakistan: amendments to the draft resolution contained in documents E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1. 17 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 468. Operational activities for development. United Nations Development Programme. Agenda item 9 (a) (LIII). Japan: amendments to the draft statute for the United Nations Revolving Fund for Natural Resources Exploration as contained in annex III of document E/C. 7/29. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/AC. 6/L. 469. Operational activities for development. United Nations Volunteers Programme. Agenda item 9 (a) (LIII). Pakistan: <u>draft decision</u>. 18 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 470 & Rev. 1. Operational activities for development. United Nations Development Programme. Agenda item 9 (a) (LIII). Barbados, Indonesia, Japan, Kenya and the Philippines: <u>draft</u> resolution. 18, 21 Jul 1972. 2, 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 471. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 9 (a) (b) (LIII). Special measures in favour of the least developed countries. Sudan: draft resolution. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 471/Rev. 1. ... Sudan and Yemen: draft resolution. 24 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 472. Development planning and projections; report of the Committee for Development Planning. Agenda item 4 (LIII). People's Democratic Republic of Yemen: draft resolution. Identification of the least developed among the developing countries. 20 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 473 & Rev. 1. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Netherlands: draft resolution. Review and appraisal. 21, 25 Jul 1972. 1, 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 474. Development planning and projections. Agenda item 4 (LIII). Mass poverty and unemployment in the developing countries. Pakistan and the United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 475. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 9 (a) (b) (LIII). Philippines: amendments to the draft resolution contained in document E/AC. 6/L. 471/Rev. 1. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 476. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Brazil: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document E/AC. 6/L. 473. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 477. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). India: amendments to the draft resolution contained in document E/AC. 6/ L. 473. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 478. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Malaysia: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document $\overline{E/AC}$. 6/L. 473. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 479. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). USSR: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document E/AC. 6/ L 473. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 480. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). France: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution submitted by the Netherlands (E/AC. 6/L. 473). 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 481. Development planning and projections: report of the Committee for Development Planning. Agenda item 4 (LIII). Republic of Zaire: draft resolution. National development strategy. 25 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

General Series

E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1: See E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/ 65/Rev. 1)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/AC. 51/L. 73. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 28 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Transmits statement by the representative of Guyana.

Functional Commissions

Statistical Commission

General Series

E/CN. 3/423. Statistics of the developing countries for the Second United Nations Development Decade. Required statistics and methods and priorities of collection. Report of the Secretary-General. 6 Sep 1972. [24] p., including annex.

E/CN. 3/427. Statistics of prices and quantities and national accounting in constant prices. A system of price and quantity statistics. <u>Report of the Secre-</u> tary-General. 14 Aug 1972. <u>37 p.</u>, tables.

E/CN. 3/428. Statistics of prices and quantities and national accounting in constant prices. The collection and compilation of price and quantity statistics. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 16 Aug 1972. 25 p.

Commission on Human Rights

Meeting Records

28th SESSION

E/CN. 4/SR. 1164-1175. Summary records, 1164th to 1175th meetings, 24-31 Mar 1972.

Cumulated edition.

E/CN.4/SR.1176-1185. Summary records, 1176th

to 1185th (closing) meetings, 3-7 Apr 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES

General Series

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325. Suggestions and draft programme for a decade for action to combat racism and racial discrimination. Long-term programme of international action to combat racism, apartheid and racial discrimination. Note by the Secretary-General. 31 Jul 1972. [35] p., including annex, appendices.

Transmits working paper by the Secretary-General outlining a long-term programme.

--/Add. 1. ... Substantive suggestions for a decade for action against racism and racial discrimination. <u>Memorandum</u> submitted by the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization. 9 Aug 1972. 7 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/328. Review of further developments in fields with which the Sub-Commission has been concerned. <u>Memorandum</u> submitted by the International Labour Office. 11 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.567. Further studies on racial discrimination. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. Nettel. 21 Aug 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 568. Consequences for the effectiveness of human rights of the aid which in some cases might be given to the racist and colonial régimes of Southern Africa. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. Smirnov. 21 Aug 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr. 1. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p. English, French and Spanish only.

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.569. Further studies on racial discrimination. <u>Amendment</u> by Mr. Gros Espiell to paragraph 1 (1) of the draft resolution [in] E/CN.4/ Sub.2/L.567. 21 Aug 1972. 1 p.

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.570. Further studies on racial discrimination. Draft resolution submitted by Messrs. Boudhiba, [Jankovic], Kettani, Khalifa and Sekyiamah. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p.

--/Corr.1. 25 Aug 1972. 1 p. Corrects sponsors on draft resolution.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 571. Study of the protection of minorities. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. Abu Rannat. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 572. Question of the violation of human rights and fundamental freedoms, including policies of racial discrimination and segregation and of apartheid in all countries, with particular reference to colonial and other dependent countries and territories. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. James. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 573. Study of the protection of minorities. <u>Amendment</u> by Mr. Martínez Cobo to the operative part of the draft resolution [in] E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/L. 571. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 574. Suggestions and draft programme for a decade for action to combat racism and racial discrimination. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the Working Group. 23 Aug 1972. 10 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 575. Further studies on racial discrimination. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 567. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 28 of the rules of procedure of the functional commissions of the Economic and Social Council. 23 Aug 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576. Study of the problem of discrimination against indigenous populations. Draft resolution submitted by Mr. Carter and Mr. Gros Espiell. 24 Aug 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 1. ... Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 28 of the rules of procedure of the functional commissions of the Economic and Social Council. 25 Aug 1972. 2 p.

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.577. Question of the violation of human rights and fundamental freedoms, including policies of racial discrimination and segregation and of apartheid, in all countries, with particular reference to colonial and other dependent countries and territories. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Messrs. Gros Espiell, Inglés, James and Nettel. 24 Aug 1972. 1 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 578 & Rev. 1. Question of slavery and the slave trade in all their practices and manifestations, including the slavery-like practices of apartheid and colonialism. Draft resolution submitted by Mr. Abu Rannat. 24, 28 Aug 1972. 2, 2 p.

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579. Study of the question of the prevention and punishment of the crime of genocide. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. Acevedo Morga, Mr. Díaz Samayoa, Miss Dubra, Mr. Martínez Cobo and Mr. Sánchez. 29 Aug 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.580. Question of slavery and the slave trade in all their practices and manifestations, including the slavery-like practices of apartheid and colonialism. <u>Amendment by Messrs. Sanchez and Sekyiamah to revised draft resolution [in] E/CN.4/ Sub.2/L.578/Rev.1. 30 Aug 1972. 2 p.</u>

E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.581. Consideration of the future work of the Sub-Commission. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Mr. Al-Qaysi, Miss Dubra, Mr. Khalifa, Mr. Sanchez and Mr. Voicu. 30 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Non-Governmental Organizations

E/CN.4/Sub.2/NGO.47. Question of slavery and the slave trade in all their practices and manifestations, including the slavery-like practices of apartheid and colonialism. Statement submitted by [31] non-governmental organizations. 15 Aug 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr.1. 21 Aug 1972. 1 p. English only.

Meeting Records

25th SESSION

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 636-651. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 636	636th meeting (opening)	14 Aug 1972
*SR. 637	637th meeting	15 Aug 1972
*SR. 638	638th meeting	15 Aug 1972
*SR. 639	639th meeting	16 Aug 1972
*SR. 640	640th meeting	16 Aug 1972
*SR. 641	641st meeting	17 Aug 1972
*SR. 642	642nd meeting	17 Aug 1972
*SR. 643	643rd meeting	18 Aug 1972
*SR. 644	644th meeting	18 Aug 1972
*SR. 645	645th meeting	21 Aug 1972
*SR. 646	646th meeting	21 Aug 1972
*SR. 647	647th meeting	22 Aug 1972
*SR. 648	648th meeting	22 Aug 1972
*SR. 649	649th meeting	23 Aug 1972
*SR. 650	650th meeting	23 Aug 1972
*SR. 651	651st meeting	24 Aug 1972

Commission on the Status of Women

General Series

E/CN.6/514/Rev.1. Participation of women in community development. <u>Report of the Secretary-</u> General. Jul 1972. iv, 68 p. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72.IV.8). \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Population Commission

General Series

E/CN. 9/269 & Add. 1. World Population Conference, 1974. <u>Statement of administrative and</u> <u>financial implications by the Secretary-General in</u> accordance with rule 34 of the rules of procedure of the Economic and Social Council. 10, 11 Aug 1972. 3, 2 p.

E/CN.9/273. <u>Report</u> of the Ad Hoc Committee of Experts on Methods of Revising United Nations Model Life Tables, held in New York, 17-21 Apr 1972. 10 Aug 1972. [22] p., including annexes.

Information Series

E/CN. 9/INF. 3. <u>Provisional list</u> of participants.
4 Aug 1972. 4 p. English only.

E/CN.9/INF.4. Tentative suggestions for the timetable of the work of the Commission. 4 Aug 1972.3 p. English only.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/CN. 9/L. 97 & Add. 1-6. Adoption of the report of the Commission. <u>Draft report</u>. 8-14 Aug 1972. Various pagings.

E/CN. 9/L. 98. Opening of the special session. Statement by the Under-Secretary-General for Economic and Social Affairs. 8 Aug 1972. 7 p.

E/CN. 9/L. 99 & Rev. 1. <u>Report</u> of the Working Group of the special session of the Population Commission on general arrangements for preparations for the World Population Conference, 1974. 9, 10 Aug 1972. 4, 4 p.

Regional Commissions

Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

General Series

E/CN.11/1011. Economic bulletin for Asia and the Far East. Vol. XXII, No.1/2, Jun/Sep 1971. Jun 1972. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 15). \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/CN. 11/1044: See E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044)

Resolutions

E/CN. 11/RES/120-127 (XXVIII).
 Republished in collected edition and in printed form in supplement no. 4 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the Economic and Social Council, 53rd session (E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044).

TRANSPORT AND COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

General Series

E/CN.11/TRANS/196. <u>Report</u> of the Railway Sub-Committee (11th session) to the Transport and Communications Committee (21st session). 15 Aug 1972. 32 p.

Working Party of Experts on the Trans-Asian Railway

(3rd, Bangkok 1972)

General Series

E/CN.11/TRANS/WP/TAR(3)/1. Provisional agenda. 7 Apr 1972. 2 p.

Economic Commission for Latin America

General Series

E/CN. 12/912/Rev. 1/Add. 1. Latin American development and the UN/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. <u>Memorandum 1 on the most re-</u> cent documentation, current developments and proposed immediate actions. 30 Mar 1972. [25] p.

--/Rev. 1/Add. 2. ... The draft convention on international combined transport of cargo (TCM convention). 2 Jun 1972. [30] p., including annexes.

E/CN. 12/931. <u>Annual report</u>. Work of the Commission from 9 May 1971 to 9 May 1972. 29 Mar 1972. [59] p.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued subsequently in printed form as supplement no. 6 to the Official Records of the Economic and Social Council, 53rd session (E/5135) (E/CN, 12/931).

E/CN. 12/933. The Latin American economy in 1971. (Excerpt from the Economic survey). 4 May 1972. [108] p., tables.

E/CN. 12/935. Economic survey of Latin America, 1971. Vol. I: Latin America and the world economy: prospects and trends. 8 Jun 1972. [75] p., tables.

--/Add.1 (I-II). ... Vol. II: The Latin American economy in 1971. 17 Jul 1972. 2 vols.

--/Add.2. ... Vol.III: Special studies. 12 Jun 1972. [183] p., tables.

Economic Commission for Africa

General Series

E/CN. 14/565 (E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/7). Review and appraisal of progress in implementing the international development strategy and Africa's strategy for development in the 1970s. A note. 31 Jul 1972. [22] p.

--/Corr.1 (E/CN.14/CAP.4/7/Corr.1). 24 Aug 1972. 1 p.

English only.

E/CN. 14/569. Fact-finding mission relating to the establishment of Multinational Interdisciplinary Development Advisory Team in West Africa. 28 Aug 1972. [32] p., including annexes.

E/CN. 14/570. Progress report on the United Nations Multinational Inter-disciplinary Development Advisory Team. (UNDAT) based at Yaounde (Cameroon). Sep 1970 - Sep 1972. 2 Sep 1972. [9] p.

CONFERENCE OF AFRICAN PLANNERS

(4th, Addis Ababa 1972)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/CAP.4/6. Regional development in the context of overall national development and planning. 7 Aug 1972. [25] p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/7 & Corr. 1: See E/CN. 14/565 & Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/7 & Corr. 1)

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/8. Training workshop in review and appraisal - a brief note on its purpose and procedure. <u>Paper</u> prepared by the Centre for Development Planning, Projections and Policies. 14 Aug 1972. [10] p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/9. The treatment of social factors in African development plans. 21 Aug 1972. [18] p.

CARTOGRAPHIC MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/CART/285. New edition of the atlas of Tanzania. Paper submitted by the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania. 5 Sep 1972. 2 p.

HOUSING PROBLEMS IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/HOU/96. Co-operative housing pilot project, Dar-es-Salaam, Tanzania. 15 Aug 1972. iv, [49] p., including annexes, tables, plans.

STANDING COMMITTEE ON INDUSTRY

AND NATURAL RESOURCES

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/INR/200. Operational guidelines for the development of investment promotion institutions. [n.d.] ii, 182 p., tables, diagrams.

E/CN. 14/INR/201. Directory of investment promotion contacts for African industrialization. 31 Jul 1972. ii, 12 p.

WORKING GROUP ON PRODUCTION ACCOUNTS,

COMMODITY BALANCES AND INPUT-OUTPUT

ANALYSIS AT BOTH CURRENT AND

CONSTANT PRICES

(Dakar 1971)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/NAC/51. Structure, concepts and definitions and classifications of household sector accounts. Prepared by the Statistical Office of the United Nations. 9 Aug 1972. 19 p., including annexes, tables.

E/CN. 14/NAC/52. Sources and methods of estimating the data of income, consumption and accumulation of the household sector. Prepared by the Statistical Office of the United Nations. 10 Aug 1972. [20] p.

POPULATION MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/POP/69. Economic and social aspects of urbanization in Africa. 17 Aug 1972. [27] p., tables.

SOCIAL WELFARE SERVICES IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/SWSA/8. Integrated approach to rural development in Africa. Jun 1971. xi, 115 p. (Social welfare services in Africa, no.8). Photooffset. (Sales no.: E.71.II.K.2). \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TRANSPORT IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/TRANS/69. Port management problems. IV: Port management structure, by Mr. P. J. Powrie. 28 Aug 1972. 10 p.

E/CN.14/TRANS/70. Port management problems. V: Port manpower problems, by Mr. P. J. Powrie. 23 Aug 1972. 8 p.

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN.14/TRANS/71. Port management problems. VI: Training arrangements and requirements, by Mr. P. J. Powrie. 24 Aug 1972. 8 p.

E/CN.14/TRANS/72. Some main objectives and plans of the Port of Freetown, and some of the problems, by Captain A. R. N. Macauley, General Manager, Sierra Leone Ports Authority. 30 Aug 1972. 9 p.

E/CN.14/TRANS/73. Provisional agenda. 4 Sep 1972. 2 p.

JOINT MEETING OF E.C.A. WORKING PARTY ON

INTRA-AFRICAN TRADE AND O.A.U. AD HOC

COMMITTEE OF 14 ON TRADE AND

DEVELOPMENT

(7th, Geneva 1972)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/51 (OAU/TRAD/50). Study on identification of products for which trade concessions might be agreed in the West African sub-region. 11 Aug 1972. [55] p., tables.

E/CN.14/WP.1/52 (OAU/TRAD/51). Study on identification of products for which trade concessions might be considered within the East and Central African sub-regions. 17 Aug 1972. [26] p., tables.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/55 (OAU/TRAD/54). Studies on selected commodities as a basis for international commodity negotiations and consultations among African producing countries, and between them and other producing countries: cotton, banana. 9 Aug 1972. ii, 48 p., tables.

Conferences

Conference of European Ministers Responsible for Social Welfare

(The Hague 1972)

General Series

E/CONF. 64/4/Add. 1. Seminars, study groups, expert groups and working groups convened under the United Nations European Social Development Programme between 1950 and 1972. 30 Jun 1972. 10 p.

E/CONF.64/5. Analysis of statements prepared by governments and international organizations. 5 Jul 1972. 127 p.

Narcotic Drugs

Illicit Traffic

1970

E/IT/1970/66. Greece: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Greece. 21 Apr 1972. 4 p.

E/IT/1970/67. Algeria: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Algeria. 21 Apr 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/70. Lesotho: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Lesotho. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/85. Khmer Republic: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Khmer Republic. 10 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/87. Senegal: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Senegal. 9 May 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/91. Seychelles: information extracted from the annual report of the Government of Seychelles. 21 Jun 1972. 2 p.

E/IT/1970/93. List of chapters XI (illicit traffic) of annual reports for the year 1970 transmitted by Governments under the International Narcotic Treaties. 6 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Laws and Regulations

Laws and Regulations promulgated to give effect to the provisions of the Convention of 13 July 1931 for Limiting the Manufacture and Regulating the Distribution of Narcotic Drugs, as amended by the Protocol of 11 December 1946

1970

E/NL. 1970/65-71. Kenya: communicated by the Government of Kenya. 10 Jan 1972. 48 p. English only.

Seizures

1971

E/NS. 1971/Summary 4. Summary of reports on illicit transactions and seizures of narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances received by the Secretary-General from 1 Oct to 31 Dec 1971. Note by the Secretary-General. 4 Apr 1972. [39] p., including annexes.

1972

E/NS. 1972/Summary 1. Summary of reports on illicit transactions and seizures of narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances received by the Secretary-General from 1 Jan to 31 Mar 1972. Note by the Secretary-General. 29 Jun 1972. [31] p., including annexes.

E/NS. 1972/Summary 2. Summary of reports on illicit transactions and seizures of narcotic drugs and psychotropic substances received by the Secretary-General from 1 Apr to 30 Jun 1972. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 21 Aug 1972. [30] p., including annexes.

Office of Legal Affairs

TREATY SERIES

Treaty series: treaties and international agreements registered or filed and recorded with the Secretariat of the United Nations.

Each volume has bilingual text - E & F, plus original language texts. Printed. \$U.S.4.00 per volume (or equivalent in other currencies).

1969

-- Vol. 656, 1969. I. Nos. 9386-9404. II. Nos. 642-643. Apr 1972. xv, 403 p. Printed.

-- Vol. 661, 1969. I. Nos. 9468-9475. May 1972. xi, 435 p. Printed.

-- Vol. 676, 1969. I. Nos. 9618-9631. May 1972. xi, 400 p. Printed.

MISCELLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS

The Work of the International Law Commission. Sep 1972. viii, 243 p., including annexes. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.I. 17). \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Revised edition.

Annexes contain members and Statutes of the International Law Commission, texts of drafts prepared by the International Law Commission, and multilateral conventions concluded under the auspices of the UN.

Department of Economic and Social Affairs

General Series

ST/ECA/157/Corr.1. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p. (Sales no.: E.72.II.A.8, Corrigendum). Photo-offset.

English only.

ST/ECA/160/Corr. 1. 10 Aug 1972. 8 p. Photo-offset.

ST/ECA/162. Attack on mass poverty and unemployment: Views and recommendations of the Committee for Development Planning. Jul 1972. v, 34 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.II.A.11). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/ECA/163. Tax treatment of private investment in developing countries by the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. Aug 1972.
v, 13 p. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72. XVI. 2).
\$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

STATISTICAL OFFICE

Miscellaneous Papers

ST/STAT/SER. M/54 (Part III). Recommendations for the 1973 World Programme of Industrial Statistics. Part III: Organization and conduct of industrial censuses. Aug 1972. vi, 111 p., including annexes. (Statistical papers, Series M, no. 54 (Part III)). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. XVII. 10). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Office of Public Information

OPI/456. Objective: justice. Quarterly magazine covering United Nations activity against apartheid, racial discrimination and colonialism. Vol. 4, no. 3, Jul/Aug/Sep 1972. [1972]. 42 p. Printed.

OPI/477. Introduction to the report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization, Aug 1972. Aug 1972. 14 p. Printed. Also issued as A/8701/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th

sess., suppl. no.1A).

Office of Conference Services

General Series

ST/CS/22. Information for delegations. Sep 1972. 44 p. Printed.

United Nations Office at Geneva

DIVISION OF NARCOTIC DRUGS

Scientific Research on Cannabis

ST/SOA/SER. S/33. A new technique for the detection of cannabinoids in micro quantities of cannabis by means of gas-liquid chromatography and solid sample injection, by K. E. Rasmussen, S. Rasmussen and A. Baerheim Svendsen. 24 Apr 1972. 12 p. (Scientific research on cannabis, no. 33).

ST/SOA/SER. S/34. On the presence of basic indole components in cannabis sativa L., by H. Samrah, R. J. J. Ch. Lousberg, C. A. L. Bercht, C. A. Salemink, M. ten Ham and J. van Noordwijk. 5 May 1972. 15 p. (Scientific research on cannabis, no. 34).

Publications of the Secretariats of the Regional Economic Commissions

Economic Commission for Latin America

MEETING OF EXPERTS ON THE FORMULATION AND IMPLEMENTATION OF STRATEGIES FOR EXPORTS OF MANUFACTURES

(Santiago 1971)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 21. Elementos para la formulación de estrategias de exportación de manufacturas, por Fernando Fajnzylber. Documento de información. 15 Jul 1971. [157] p., tables.

Spanish only.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 23. Las estructuras institucionales de la integración latinoamericana y la exportación de manufacturas, por Ramón Oviedo. Documento de trabajo. 5 Jul 1971. [35] p. Spanish only.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 24. El mercado de los países desarrollados para productos manufacturados americanos, [por] División de Desarrollo Industrial. 12 Jul 1971. [43] p., tables. Spanish only.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 26. Las tendencias recientes de las exportaciones Latinoamericanas de manufacturas y algunos de sus factores explicativos, por la División de Desarrollo Industrial de la CEPAL. Documento de información. 15 Jul 1971. [35] p., tables.

Spanish only.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 29. El desarrollo industrial y la promoción de exportaciones en Venezuela, por Eglée Iturbe de Blanco. Documento de trabajo. 13 Jul 1971. [13] p.

Spanish only.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 31. Algunas experiencias recientes en exportaciones de manufacturas, por Gérard Fichet. Documento de información. 13 Jul

1971. [158] p., tables. Spanish only. Transmits document of the Latin American Institute for Economic and Social Planning.

SEMINAR ON THE PREPARATION AND USE OF POPULATION AND HOUSING CENSUS TABULATIONS

(Santiago 1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 2 (I) & Corr. 1, [2]. Preparation and use of population and housing census tabulations. Part one: housing tabulations. Prepared by the Statistical Office of the United Nations. 12 Jul, 11, 14 Aug 1972. [64], 2, [6] p., tables, including annexes.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 2 (II) & Corr. 1. Preparation and use of population and housing census tabulations. Part II: population census tabulations. 26 Jul. 14 Aug 1972. [288], 4 p., tables, including annexes.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 3. CENTS, a technique for the computer tabulation of population and housing census data, by Howard G. Brunsman, United States Bureau of the Census. 14 Jul 1972. [8] p.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L.4. Computer review and edit of a population and housing census, by Howard G. Brunsman, United States Bureau of the Census. 11 Jul 1972, [9] p.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 5. Content and use of population and housing census tabulations, by Howard G. Brunsman, United States Bureau of the Census, 17 Jul 1972. [5] p.

ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 6. Illustrations of the analysis of census tabulations, prepared by the Latin American Demographic Centre. 8 Aug 1972. [90] p., tables.

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME **Governing Council**

Meeting Records

14th SESSION

DP/SR. 313-340. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 313	313th meeting (opening)	6 Jun 1972
*SR. 314	314th meeting (closed)	6 Jun 1972
*SR. 315	315th meeting (closed)	7 Jun 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

14th SESSION

DP/SR.313-340. Summary records (continued) For participants only.

*SR. 316	316th meeting (closed)	7 Jun 1972
*SR. 317	317th meeting (closed)	8 Jun 1972
*SR. 318	318th meeting (closed)	8 Jun 1972
*SR. 31 9	319th meeting	9 Jun 1972
*SR, 320	320th meeting	9 Jun 1972
*SR. 321	321 st meeting	12 Jun 1972
*SR. 322	322nd meeting	12 Jun 1972
*SR. 323	323rd meeting	13 Jun 1972
*SR. 324	324th meeting	13 Jun 1972
*SR, 325	325th meeting	14 Jun 1972
*SR. 326	326th meeting	14 Jun 1972
*SR. 327	327th meeting	15 Jun 1972
*SR. 328	328th meeting	15 Jun 1972
*SR. 329	329th meeting	16 Jun 1972
*SR. 330	330th meeting	16 Jun 1972
*SR. 331	331st meeting	19 Jun 1972
*SR. 332	332nd meeting	19 Jun 1972
*SR. 333	333rd meeting	20 Jun 1972
*SR. 334	334th meeting	20 Jun 1972
*SR. 335	335th meeting	21 Jun 1972
*SR, 336	336th meeting	21 Jun 1972
*SR. 337	337th meeting	22 Jun 1972
*SR. 338	338th meeting	22 Jun 1972
*SR. 339	339th meeting	23 Jun 1972
*SR. 340	340th meeting	27 Jun 1972
	(closing)	

<u>Projects Recommended by the Administrator</u> (reclassified from RESTRICTED)

 DP/PROJECTS/R. 1. Country and intercountry programming and projects. <u>Projects</u> recommended by the Administrator to the Governing Council for approval. 17 Apr 1972. [4] p., including annex. Continues document series DP/SF/R.

--/Add.1. ... Project recommendation of the Administrator. Assistance to the Government of Brazil: Modernization of the Brazilian patent system (BRA/71/559). 19 Apr 1972. 6 p.

--/Add. 2. ... Assistance to the Governments of Jordan, Lebanon and the Syrian Arab Republic: Institute of Education, Beirut (REM/71/280). 19 Apr 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 3. ... Assistance to the Governments of Bahrain, Egypt, [Jordan], Kuwait, Libyan Arab Republic, Qatar, Sudan, United Arab Emirates and Yemen: Kuwait Regional Institute for Economic and Social Planning in the Middle East (REM/71/300). 19 Apr 1972. 6 p.

--/Add. 3/Corr. 1. 31 May 1972. 1 p. Adds Jordan as participating Government.

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

Reports

JIU/REP/71/11. <u>Report</u> on some technical co-operation activities of <u>UNDO</u> in Algeria and Tunisia, by Leonard Scopes, Joint Inspection Unit. Dec 1971. [9] p.

Transmitted to the Economic and Social Council by E/5181.

Reports (continued)

JIU/REP/71/12. <u>Report on country programming</u> and after, by Leonard Scopes, Joint Inspection Unit. Dec 1971. [14] p.

Transmitted to the Economic and Social Council by E/5182.

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE

General Series

TD/162. Commodity problems and policies. Effectiveness of commodity agreements. <u>Observations</u> by the Director of the International Olive Oil Council on document TD/129. 11 May 1972. 4 p.

General Series (continued)

TD/163. Letter dated 12 May 1972 addressed to the President of the 3rd session of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development by the head of the delegation of the USSR. 12 May 1972. 6 p.

TD/165/Add. 1. Commodity problems and policies. Access to markets and pricing policy, including international price stabilization measures and mechanisms; marketing and distribution systems of primary commodities. Financial implications of the report on the 1st Committee contained in document TD/165. 19 May 1972. 2 p.

TD/179/Corr.1. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p. English only. Corrects title page.

Information Series

TD/INF.9. List of participants. 2 Aug 1972. iv, 232 p.

Trilingual text - E, F & S.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

TD/L. 73/Add. 2, 3, 5, 7 (A). Draft report of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development on its 3rd session held at Santiago, Chile, Apr, May 1972. 18, 20 May 1972. Various pagings.

United Nations Conference on Trade and Development, Third Session

1st COMMITTEE (ON COMMODITIES) (1972)

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C. 1/SR. 16-22. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR.16	16th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR. 17	17th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR. 18	18th meeting	6 May 1972
*SR.19	19th meeting	12 May 1972
*SR. 20	20th meeting	13 May 1972
*SR. 21	21st meeting	15 May 1972
*SR, 22	22nd meeting	16 May 1972

2nd COMMITTEE (ON MANUFACTURES) (1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 2/L. 11/Add. 3. Draft report of the 2nd Committee. 13 May 1972. 13 p.

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C. 2/SR. 18, 19	9. Summary records.
For participants o	nly.

*SR.18	18th meeting	14 May 1972
*SR. 19	19th meeting	16 May 1972

5th COMMITTEE (ON TRADE RELATIONS AMONG

COUNTRIES HAVING DIFFERENT ECONOMIC

AND SOCIAL SYSTEMS) (1972)

General Series

TD/III/C. 5/1. Allocation of agenda items. Letter dated 15 Apr 1972 from the President of the Conference to the Chairman of the 5th Committee. 20 Apr 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 5/L. 1. Organization of work of the 5th Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Chairman. 20 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/C. 5/L. 2. Trade relations among countries having different economic and social systems. List of relevant documents. 21 Apr 1972. 4 p.

TD/III/C.5/L.3 & Rev. 1, Rev. 1/Corr. 1. Trade relations among countries with different economic and social systems. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr, 3,8 May 1972. 2,3,1 p.

TD/III/C. 5/L. 4. Trade relations among countries having different economic and social systems. <u>Opening statement</u> by H. E. Ambassador L. Smid, Chairman of Committee V. 24 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C.5/L.5. Trade relations among countries having different economic and social systems. <u>Statement</u> by the Director of the Division for Trade with Socialist Countries, UNCTAD. 24 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 5/L. 6. Expansion of trade between countries having different economic and social systems. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by the delegations of Bulgaria, the Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Poland, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. 2 May 1972. 10 p.

--/Corr.1. 3 May 1972. 1 p. English, French and Russian only.

--/Corr.2. 6 May 1972. 1 p. English, French and Spanish only.

Trade and Development

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C. 5/L. 7. <u>Draft report</u> of the 5th Committee. 11 May 1972. 19 p.

TD/III/C.5/L.8. List of documents issued in the limited series. 16 May 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C. 5/SR. 1-8. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1	1st meeting (opening)	13 Apr 1972
*SR. 2	2nd meeting	24 Apr 1972
*SR, 3	3rd meeting	26 Apr 1972
*SR.4	4th meeting	28 Apr 1972
*SR, 5	5th meeting	2 May 1972
*SR.6	6th meeting	4 May 1972
*SR. 7	7th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR.8	8th meeting	8 May 1972

6th COMMITTEE (ON SPECIAL MEASURES FOR

THE LEAST DEVELOPED AMONG THE

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES) (1972)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 2. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. Statement by the Director of the Research Division of UNCTAD. 19 Apr 1972. 8 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 3. Other special measures related to the particular needs of the land-locked developing countries. Special measures related to the particular needs of the land-locked developing countries. <u>Draft</u> resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Group of 77 (Indonesia) on behalf of the Group of 77. 8 May 1972. 6 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 4 & Rev. 1. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. Developing island countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr, 5 May 1972. 1, 1 p.

TD/III/C.6/L.5 & Rev.1. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. Identification and general considerations about the special measures in favour of the least developed among the developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr, 5 May 1972. 2,2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/C. 6/L. 6. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. Special measures in favour of the least developed among the developing countries. Draft resolution submitted by Indonesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr 1972. 13 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 7. Other special measures related to the particular needs of the land-locked developing countries. <u>Statement</u> by the Director of the Research Division of UNCTAD. 1 May 1972. 4 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 8. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. <u>Statement</u> by the Executive Director of the United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO) at the Committee's 9th meeting on 1 May 1972. 3 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 9/Corr. 1. 15 May 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 10. Developing island countries. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 15 May 1972. 1 p.

--/Add.1. ... Financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document TD/III/C.6/L.10. 16 May 1972. 1 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 11. Other special measures related to the particular needs of the land-locked developing countries. Special measures related to the particular needs of the land-locked developing countries. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 15 May 1972. 7 p.

TD/III/C. 6/L. 12. Special measures for the least developed among the developing countries. Identification and general considerations about the special measures in favour of the least developed among the developing countries. Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman of the Committee. 16 May 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C. 6/SR. 1-16. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR.1	1st meeting (opening)	13 Apr 1972
*SR. 2	2nd meeting	18 Apr 1972
*SR. 3	3rd meeting	20 Apr 1972
*SR. 4	4th meeting	24 Apr 1972
*SR. 5	5th meeting	25 Apr 1972
*SR.6	6th meeting	26 Apr 1972
*SR. 7	7th meeting	27 Apr 1972
*SR. 8	3th meeting	28 Apr 1972
*SR.9	9th meeting	1 May 1972
*SR.10	10th meeting	2 May 1972
*SR. 11	11th meeting	4 May 1972
*SR.12	12th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR.13	13th meeting	8 May 1972
*SR, 14	14th meeting	10 May 1972
*SR. 15	15th meeting	14 May 1972
*SR.16	16th meeting	16 May 1972
	(closing)	•

WORKING GROUP I (ON REVIEW OF POLICY

MEASURES AND INSTITUTIONAL

ARRANGEMENTS OF UNCTAD)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/WG. I/L. 1 & Rev. 1. Review of the institutional arrangements of UNCTAD (paras. 30, 31 and 32 of General Assembly resolution 1995 (XIX) of 30 Dec 1964). Review of the institutional arrangements of UNCTAD. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 27 Apr, 1 May 1972. 6, 6 p.

TD/III/WG.I/L.2 & Rev.1. Review of the institutional arrangements of UNCTAD (paras. 30, 31 and 32 of General Assembly resolution 1995 (XIX) of 30 Dec 1964). Further evolution in the institutional machinery of UNCTAD. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 27 Apr, 1 May 1972. 2, 2 p.

--/Rev. 1/Corr.1. 2 May 1972. 1 p. English only.

TD/III/WG.I/L.4 & Add.1. Draft report of Working Group I. 15, 17 May 1972. 9, 10 p.

--/Add. 2. 17 May 1972. 1 p. Withdrawn.

--/Add. 2/Corr. 1. 18 May 1972. 1 p. Withdraws document TD/III/WG. I/L. 4/Add. 2.

WORKING GROUP II (ON TRADE EXPANSION,

ECONOMIC CO-OPERATION AND REGIONAL

INTEGRATION AMONG DEVELOPING COUNTRIES)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/WG. II/L. 1. Trade expansion, economic cooperation and regional integration among developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Indonesia (Chairman of the Group of 77) on behalf of the Group. 27 Apr 1972. 6 p.

TD/III/WG.II/L.2. Organization of work of the 2nd Working Group. <u>Note</u> by the secretariat. 26 Apr 1972. [2] p.

TD/III/WG. II/L. 3. Trade expansion, economic cooperation and regional integration among developing countries. Statement made by the Director of the Division for Trade Expansion and Economic Integration among Developing Countries to introduce the discussion on item 17 of the agenda, 2 May 1972. 2 May 1972. 9 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/III/WG. II/L. 4. <u>Draft report</u> of Working Group II. 13 May 1972. 25 p.

TD/III/WG.II/L.5. Trade expansion, economic cooperation and regional integration among developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Chile on behalf of Colombia, Guatemala, Peru, Ecuador, Argentina, Bolivia, Uruguay and El Salvador. 14 May 1972. 2 p.

WORKING GROUP III (ON TRANSFER

OF TECHNOLOGY)

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

TD/III/WG. III/L. 1. Transfer of technology in the light, inter alia, of Board resolution 74 (X) of 18 Sep 1970. Note by the secretariat. 18 Apr 1972. 2 p.

TD/III/WG. III/L. 2. Transfer of technology in the light, inter alia, of Board resolution 74 (X) of 18 Sep 1970. Transfer of technology. Draft resolution submitted by Indonesia, Chairman of the Group of 77, on behalf of the Group. 26 Apr 1972. 7 p.

--/Corr.1. 1 May 1972. 1 p. French only.

TD/III/WG. III/L. 3. Transfer of technology in the light, inter alia, of Board resolution 74 (X) of 18 Sep 1970. Outflow of trained personnel from developing to developed countries. Draft resolution submitted by Algeria, Chile, Cuba, Guinea and the People's Democratic Republic of Yemen. 28 Apr 1972. 3 p.

TD/III/WG.III/L.4. Draft report of Working Group III. 4 May 1972. 26 p.

TD/III/WG. III/L. 6. Transfer of technology in the light, inter alia, of Board resolution 74 (X) of 18 Sep 1970. Transfer of technology. <u>Proposal</u> submitted by the Chairman. 9 May 1972. 1 p.

Trade and Development Board Board Documents

General Series

TD/B/373/Add. 2/Annex III (Sweden). Generalized system of preferences. <u>Scheme</u> of the Nordic Countries - Sweden. 29 Aug 1972. 1 p.

--/Add.3 (Austria). ... Scheme of Austria. 16 May 1972. [97] p., including annexes.

--/Add. 7/Annex III (Japan). ... Scheme of Japan for fiscal 1972. 28 Jun 1972. [31] p., including annexes.

TD/B/373/Add. 7/Annex IV (Japan). 18 Aug 1972. 1 p.

--/Add.9 (Switzerland). Generalized system of preferences. <u>Scheme</u> of Switzerland. 7 Feb 1972. [121] p., tables.

TD/B/378/Add. 2/Annex (Czechoslovakia). Generalized system of preferences. <u>Scheme</u> of Czechoslovakia). 2 Aug 1972. 6 p.

TD/B/387. Leather and leather products. Report by the secretariat of UNCTAD. May 1972. \overline{vii} , 90 p., tables, including annex. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.II.D.5). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TD/B/388. Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in the Republic of the Philippines, by a team of researchers under the supervision of Cesar Virata, Secretary of Finance of the Philippines. Jun 1972. [iv], 28 p., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.II.D.8). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

TD/B/403/Add. 1. Organization of the work of the session. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 4 Sep 1972. [6] \overline{p} , including annexes.

TD/B/404. Progressive development of the law of international trade: 5th annual report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 11 Aug 1972. 1 p.

TD/B/414. Financial implications of a decision taken'at the 3rd session of the Working Group on International Shipping Legislation. <u>Note</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. 15 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

TD/B/L.266. Other business. Review of the experimental method of preparing summary records of the plenary meetings of the main committees. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 28 Jul 1971. 2 p.

TD/B/L.273. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Guatemala, Jamaica, Mexico, Peru and Venezuela. 6 Sep 1971. 1 p.

TD/B/L.274. Impact of the present international monetary situation on world trade and development, especially of the developing countries. <u>Draft resolution</u> submitted by Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Guatemala, Jamaica, Mexico, Peru and Venezuela. 6 Sep 1971. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

TD/B/L. 277/Rev. 1/Add. 1. Special measures in favour of the least developed among the developing countries. <u>Statement of financial implications</u>. 15 Sep 1971. 1 p.

TD/B/L.278. Draft provisional agenda for the 12th session of the Board and organization of the work of the session. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 9 Sep 1971. 2p.

TD/B/L.279. Review of the implementation of the recommendations of the Conference. <u>Draft resolu-</u> tion submitted by: Afghanistan, Algeria, Brazil, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ghana, Guatemala, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mexico, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Rwanda, Senegal, Somalia, Syria, Tunisia, Uganda, Venezuela and Yugoslavia. 13 Sep 1971. 1 p.

TD/B/L.287. Special measures in favour of the least developed among the developing countries. Text of <u>draft resolution</u> submitted by the President. 18 Sep 1971. 2 p.

TD/B/L. 291. Matters arising from the resolutions, recommendations and other decisions adopted by the Conference at its 3rd session requiring attention and action by the Trade and Development Board. Compendium of resolutions and other decisions of the Conference and particulars of action to be taken by the UNCTAD secretariat, other United Nations bodies, GATT, international organizations and governments of States members of UNCTAD. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 24 Aug 1972. [33] p.

TD/B/L. 292. Institutional organizational and administrative matters: action arising from Conference resolution 80 (III). Conference resolution 80 (III): consequential changes in certain of the rules of procedure of the Trade and Development Board and of the rules of procedure of the main committees of the Board. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 28 Aug 1972. 3 p.

TD/B/L.293. Action arising from Conference resolution 80 (III), Part C. Membership of the main committees of the Board. <u>Note</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. 8 Sep 1972. 2 p.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PREFERENCES

General Series

TD/B/AC.5/39/Add.1. Generalized system of preferences. Rules of origin. <u>Note</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. 21 Oct 1971. 2 p. Transmits replies of Governments.

TD/B/AC.5/41. Operational guide to the generalized system of preferences (GSP). <u>Report</u> by the UNCTAD secretariat. 2 May 1972. [124] p., tables, including annexes.

COMMITTEE ON COMMODITIES

General Series

TD/B/C.1/126 (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/21) (TD/ TUNGSTEN COM/WG/1). Report of the Working Group on the Committee on Tungsten on its 8th session, held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, from 26 to 28 Jul 1972. 9 Aug 1972. [13] p., including annex.

COMMITTEE ON INVISIBLES AND FINANCING RELATED TO TRADE

Meeting Records

5th SESSION

TD/B/C.3/SR.92-110. Summary records, 92nd to 110th meetings, 1-14 Dec 1971. Cumulated edition.

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING

General Series

TD/B/C.4/95. The draft convention on the international combined transport of goods (TCM convention). Economic implications, in particular for developing countries, of the proposed convention on international combined transport of goods: Study by the Secretary-General of the United Nations. Note by the UNCTAD secretariat. 14 Jun 1972. 1 \overline{p} .

Information Series

TD/B/C.4/INF.10. List of participants. 10 Jul 1972. 21 p. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

OFFICE OF THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

UNHCR report: The water-road, highway to regional development at Qala en Nahal, Sudan. [1972]. 31 p., illus. Printed.

List of Documents and Publications Issued

SEPTEMBER 1972

<u>NOTE</u>: The following list includes all documents and publications currently received by the Library - except restricted (confidential) materials and internal papers - and is not necessarily limited to those issued during the month.

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/ 520/Rev.11 (Sales no.: C.72.I.13) 8401/Add.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.1A) 8662/Add.3 (S/10539/Add.3) 8701 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1)	x	x		х	x x x		A/ 8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22) 8723 (Part IV) 8723/Add. 1, 2 8723/Add. 3 8723/Add. 6 (Part II) 8723/Add. 7 8725 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl.	X X X X X X X X X	x x x x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X	x x	
8701/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 1A) 8703	x	x	x	x			no. 25) 8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 26)	x	x	x	x		
8706 Vols. I, II (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6)					x		8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.27) 8728/Corr.1	x	х	х	x		
Vol. III (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) 8707/Add.3 (GAOR,	x	x	x	x	x		(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28[Corr. 1]) 8743	x x	x x	x x	x x		
27th sess., suppl. no.7C) 8707/Add.4,5	x	x		x			8745/Add. 2 (S/10745/Add.2) 8746	Х	X X	X X	x x		Engli sh only
(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7D,7E) 8708/Corr.1	x	x	x	x			8746/Corr.1 8746/Add.1 8747 8752/Add.9 8752/Add.10	X X X X	X X X	X X X X	X X X X X	x x	English only
(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.8) 8709 (GAOR, 27th		x	x	x			8753 & Add. 1 8756 (S/10761) 8758 8759	X X X X X	X X X X	X X X X X	X X X		
sess., suppl. no.9 [Corr.]) 8710 8710/Corr.1	x x	x		x x		Russian only	8760/Corr. 2 8768 8774	X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x	
8710/Add. 1 8710/Add. 2 8712 (GAOR, 27th	x	x	x	x x		,	8777 8778 8779	X X X	x x	x x	x		
sess., suppl. no.12) 8714 (GAOR, 27th	x	x	x	x			8784 (S/10779) 8785 (S/10781) 8786	X X X	X X X	X X X	X		
sess., suppl. no.14) 8714/Corr.1 (GAOR, 27th	x	x	x	x			8787 8789 8791 8791/Add. 1	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X	x	
sess., suppl.	-					13	8791/Add. 1/Corr.1		х	X X	X	X X	
no.14[Corr.1]) 8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16)	x x	x	x	x		English only	8792 8793, 8794 8800 & Rev. 1 8800/Rev.1/Corr.1	X X X	x x	X X	X X	X X	Russian only
							8800/Rev.1/Corr.2	X	X	x	x	X	

DOCUMENTS ISSUED

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	ធ	Ĥ	S d	Ř	<u></u>	Languages	~	E	Ē	જુ	Ŗ	ΰ	Languages
A/ 8801, 8802 (GAOR,							A/AC.105/PV. 117-119 A/AC.109/	x	x	x			
27th sess., Agenda)	x	x	x	x	x		417	х	x	х	x	X	
8804 (S/10787)	x	x	x	X			418					Х	INGTED
8805	X	X X	X X	X X	X		A/AC.109/L. 802					х	LIMITED
8806 (S/10788) 8807-8809	X X	X	X	X			815					Х	
8811	X	x	x	x	X		821					X X	
8812 (S/10791)	X X	X X	XX	X X	x		824 827					x	
8814 8815 (S/10792)	•	X	X	x			838	х	х	x	x		
8816	x	X	X	x			A/AC.109/PET.					x	
8819 8800 & Comm 1	X X	X X	X X	XX	X		1195/Add. 2 1214/Add. 1					x	
8820 & Corr. 1 8824	x	x	x	x	x		1224/Add. 1					х	
8825	x	х	x	x			1228	x	x	x	x	X X	
A/INF/	x	x	x	x			1233, 1234 A/AC. 109/PV.	л	^	^	^	Α	
148 A/L.				^		LIMITED	876/Corr.1	X	x	х	х		
672-676	x	x	x	x	x		884/Corr.1	X X	X X	x	X X		
A/PV. 1682 (GAOR, 23rd							892, 893 A/AC, 109/SR.	•	^	Λ			
sess.)		x					868			х			
1726 (GAOR, 23rd							A/AC. 109/SC. 1/SR. 170-184/Corrigen-						
sess.) 1753, 1754 (GAOR,		х					dum	x	x	x	x		
24th sess.)		х					A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR.						
1758 (GAOR, 24th							103-115/Corrigen- dum	x	x	x	x		
sess.) 1762 (GAOR, 24th		х					*114	Δ	x		x		PROVISIONAL
sess.)		x					A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR.						
1765 (GAOR, 24th		x					174-184/Corrigen- dum	x	x	x	x		
sess.) 1769 (GAOR, 24th		•					*A/AC.121/SR.						PROVISIONAL
sess.)		х					56	x					
*A/PV.	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	A/AC.131/SR. 156	x	x	x			
2032, 2033 2034	x	x		х			A/AC.138/SC.III/L.						LIMITED
2035-2037	x	X	X	X			26 A/AC. 154/L.	х	Х	х	X		LIMITED
2038 2039-2044	x	X X	X X	X X			19/Add. 8, 9	x	x	x	x		
2045	x						A/AC. 154/SR.						
A/AC.82/G/L.						LIMITED	13, 14 15		X X	X	X X		
1424 & Add. 1 1426	X X	X X				Bilingual Bilingual	A/BUR/						
A/AC. 96/						J	179 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	x	х	DROVISTONAT
467	X						*A/BUR/SR. 199-201	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL
A/AC.105/ 100/Corr.1	x	x	x	x			202	x	x	X			
107	X	X	X	X			A/C.1/	v	v	÷	x	x	
108 A/AC.105/INF/	х	x	x	X			1020 A/C.1/PV.	х	х	х		Λ	
252		X					1626 (GAOR, 23rd						
253-260	x	X	X	x			sess.)	X					
A/AC.105/PV. 110	x						1649 (GAOR, 23rd sess.)	х					
110			x	x			*1858	X	X	х	x		PROVISIONAL
112		X	X	X			A/C. 1/SR. 1352-1426 (GAOR, 20th						
113 114	X X	X	x	X X	l		(GAOR, 20th sess.)					x	Bound volume
115, 116	X	x	x		ł	l							1

DOCUMENTS ISSUED

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	En	н	Sp	Ru	บี	Languages	byinbor	ם	ч	S S	Ř	ن	Languages
A/C. 2/ 273, 274 A/C. 2/L.	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	A/CN. 9/SER. A/ 1971, Vol. II (Sales no. : E. 72. V. 4)	x					
1222 1223	X X	X X	X X	x x	x		A/CN.9/V/C/SR. 1-7		x	x			Cumulated ed.
1224 *A/C. 2/SR. 1447, 1448	x x	x x	x x	x		PROVISIONAL	A/CN.9/WG.III/WP. 6-8	x	x	x	x		LIMITED
1449 A/C. 3/L.	х	X	X	v	v	LIMITED PROVISIONA L	A/CONF. 48/ 14/Corr. 1	x	x	x			
*1930 1931 *A/C.3/SR.	х	X X	x x	X X	X X	PROVISIONAL	A/SPC/ 150	х	x	x	х		
1906-1908 A/C.4/	X	x	x x	x x	x		A/SPC/SR. 690-751 (GAOR, 25th sess.)		x				Bound volume
743 744 745	X X X	X X	X X	X X	Δ		*804, 805 *CERD/C/SR.	х	x	x	X v		PROVISIONAL PROVISIONAL
746 A/C.4/SR. 1815-1871 (GAOR,			х	х			116 117 119		x x	x	X X X		
24th sess.) *A/C.4/SR.	х					Bound volume PROVISIONAL	CO-ORDINATION/ JM/						
1973 1974 A/C.5/	X X	X X	x x	x			17/Corr.1 (E/AC.51/66/ Corr.1)				x		
1432, 1433 1434	X X	X X	X X	X	X X		DP/ 5 (Sales no. : E. 70.						
1435-1438 1440 1441	X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X		I. 10) E/ 5123	x x	x	x	х	x	
A/C.5/L. 1079	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl.		w	Ŧ			
A/C.5/SR. 1061-1118 (GAOR, 20th sess.)					x	Bound volume	no.1) 5184 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl.	X	х	X			
*1492, 1493 A/C. 6/ 413-415	x x	x x	x x	x x	x	PROVISIONAL	no. 11) 5186/Rev. 1	x		х			
A/C.6/L. 849	x	x	x	x		LIMITED	(E/AC. 51/65/ Rev. 1) (ESCOR,						
850, 851 A/C. 6/SR. 1100-1175 (GAOR,	x	х	х	x	x		53rd sess., suppl. no.10) 5211	X X	x x	X X			
24th sess.) *A/C.6/SR.	x	Ŧ	Ŧ	x		Bound volume PROVISIONAL	5211 E/L. 1517 & Rev. 1, 2	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED
1308, 1309 1310 1311	X X X	X X X	X X X	x			1517/Rev. 2/ Corr. 1		x				French only
1312 1313	x	x	х				*E/SR. 1838, 1839	x	x	x			PROVISIONAL
A/CN. 4/ 263 A/CN. 4/SER. A/				х			E/RES/ 1731 (LIII)	л	x	x	х		
1970, Vol. I (Sales no. : R. 71. V. 6)				x			E/AC. 24/SR. 434-448	x	x	x			Cumulated ed.
A/CN. 9/SR. 92-107				x		Cumulated ed.	449-458 *459-461	X X	X X	X X			Cumulated ed. PROVISIONAL

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
E/AC. 51/ 65/Rev. 1 (E/5186/ Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10) 66/Corr. 1 (CO- ORDINATION/ JM/17/Corr. 1)	x	x	x	x			E/CN. 11/ 1004 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 18) 1011 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 15) 1023 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 22) E/CN. 11/ERD/	x x x					
E/AC.51/SR. 365-380	x	x	x			Cumulated ed.	Sub. 1(XⅡ)/L. 4-9	x					LIMITED
E/AC. 52/L. 139 139/Rev. 1	x x	x x	x x	x		LIMITED	E/CN.11/I&NR/ 83 E/CN.11/TRANS/L.	x					LIMITED
E/AC.58/L. 1-3	x	x	x	x		LIMITED	159 E/CN. 11/TRANS/		x				LIMITED
E/C. 2/ 757 758	x x	x	x x				SUB. 4/L. 19/Rev. 1 20-22	x x x	x x				
E/C.7/ 30 E/CN.2/CONF.5/ 47,48	x x	x x	х	x			23-27 28, 29 E/CN. 11/WRD/ Conf. 10/L.	x	Λ				LIMITED
48/Add. 1 E/CN. 3/ 420 421	х	x	x x	x x			4 5 6 7	x x	x x				
421/Add. 1 423 426/Add. 1 428	X X X	x x	x	X X X			E/CN. 12/ 912/Rev. 1/Add. 2 927 935 & Add. 1 (I, II)	x x		X X			
434 435 436		x x x	X X	X X			935/Add. 2 E/CN. 14/ 565 (E/CN. 14/	x x	x				LIMITED
438 438/Corr.1 439	х		x x	x x		English, Spanish and Russian only	CAP. 4/7) 565/Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/ CAP. 4/7/		А				
E/CN. 4/ 1093/Add. 5 1098	x x	X X X	x x	x x			Corr. 1) 569, 570 572 (E/CN. 14/	x x x	x				English only
1098/Add.5 1098/Add.7 1098/Add.8,9 1098/Add.10	x	X X X	X X X X	X X			TRANS/76) 572/Corr.1 (E/CN.14/ TRANS/76/	•					
1098/Add.11 1098/Add.13 1100/Add.1	x	X X X		x x		DROWINOVAL	Corr. 1) E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/ 4		x x				LIMITED
*E/CN.4/AC.22/RT. 128-130 132 134	X X X					PROVISIONAL	6 7 (E/CN.14/565) 7/Corr.1 (E/CN.14/565/	X X	x				
137, 138 *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 651	x					PROVISIONAL	Corr. 1) 8 9	X X X	x			ļ -	English only
656 657~660 661	x	X X X	X X X				11 E/CN. 14/CART/ 283	x x	x x				LIMITED
662, 663 E/CN. 9/ 273	x x	х	x				284-287 288 290-293 296	X X X	x x				

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	ੀਪਤ	Fre	Spa	Rus	C ^{PI}	Languages	Symbol	ਬਿ	Fr.	Spa	Ru	Chi	Languages
E/CN.14/HOU/						LIMITED	E/ECE/TRADE/ WP. 4/INF.						
96 E/CN.14/INR/	х					LIMITED	18 WP. 4/INF.	x	x	x	x		
200	х						E/ECE/TRANS/						
201	x	x					505/Rev. 1/Add. 20/						
E/CN.14/NAC/						LIMITED	Corr.1						
51, 52	х		1				(E/ECE/324/						
E/CN. 14/POP/						LIMITED	Rev. 1/Add. 20/	x					English only
65 67,68		XX					Corr.1) 566/Corr.2	^					English only
69	х						(E/ECE/812/						
E/CN. 14/STAT/							Corr. 2)	x	Х		X		Trilingual
SER. A/							567/Corr.1						
18 (Sales no. :							(E/ECE/813/ Corr.1)	x	x		x		Trilingual
Е/F. 72. П. К. 4)	х	X	[Bilingual	E/ECE (XXVII)/SR.	^	л		Λ		TITTECar
E/CN. 14/STC/FTN/	v	v				LIMITED	2-8, 15 and 16	x	х				Cumulated ed
34 E/CN. 14/SWSA/	Х	X				LIMITED	E/ICEF/MISC.						
8 (Sales no. : E. 71.						211171 X 1117	186/Rev. 1	х					
II. K. 2)	х						E/IT/1970/		37				
E/CN. 14/TRANS/						LIMITED	90		Х	x			
69-72	х						91 E/NL.1970/			X			
73	X	x					65-71	x					English only
76 (E/CN. 14/572)	х						E/NS. 1971/Summary						,
76/Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/572/							4		Х	x			
Corr.1)		x					E/NS. 1972/Summary						
77,78		x					1			x			
E/CN. 14/WP/1/						LIMITED		x					
48 (OAU/TRAD/47)		x					ID/ 22 (Sales no.:						
51 (OAU/TRAD/50)	x						S. 71. II. B, 3)			x			
52 (OAU/TRAD/51)		X					40/21 (Sales no. :						
53 (OAU/TRAD/52) 55, 56 (OAU/TRAD/	X	х					F. 69. II. B. 39,						
54, 55)	x	x					Vol. 21)		Х				
E/CONF. 59/							67 (ID/WG. 56/28)						
23		X	X	X			(Sales no. :			x			
E/CONF. 64/							S. 72. II. B. 2) 80 (ID/WG. 74/16)			A			
5			-	х			(Sales no. :						
6 E/ECE/	х	х	X				E. 72, II. B. 13)	x					
E/ECE/ 324/Rev. 1/Add.20/							88 (ID/WG. 87/32/						
Corr. 1							Rev. 1) (Sales						
(E/ECE/							no. : E, 72. II. B.	Ţ					
TRANS/505/							22) ID/LC.	x					LIMITED
Rev. 1/Add. 20/	.					English only	31	x					
Corr. 1) 812/Corr. 2	х					English only	10/B/						
(E/ECE/							113/Corr. 3	x					English only
TRANS/566/							ID/B/RES.						
Corr. 2)	X	x		x		Trilingual	34 (VI)	X					
813/Corr.1							ID/B/SR.		x	v	x		
(E/ECE/							117 118	x	X	X X	x		
TRANS/567/	Ţ,	Ţ		x		Tailingual	ID/SER.G/	**	**	**			
Corr.1) [E/ECE/]AGRI/	х	х		^		Trilingual	37	x					
MECH/							ID/SER. J/						
50 (Sales no. :							6 (Sales no. : F. 71.						
R. 72. II.							II, B, 21)		х				
E/Mim. 15)				x			ID/WG. 56/						
E/ECE/TRADE/							28 (ID/67) (Sales						
WP.4/INF/							no. : S. 72. II. B.			x			
17	X	X					2)				1	ł	1

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	En	нĩ	Spa	Rus	Chi	Languages	Symbol	En	Fr	Spa	Ru	с ^н	Languages
ID/WG.74/ 16 (ID/80) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 13)	x						OPI/ 456, 477 S/ 7930/Add. 1715-	x					
D/WG.87/ 32/Rev.1 (D/88) (Sales no.:							1749 10539/Add. 3 (A/8662/Add. 3)	x	x	x	x x	x	
E. 72. II. B. 22) ID/WG. 93/ 19	x x					LIMITED	10707 10745/Add. 2 (A/8745/Add. 2)	x	x	x	x	x	
ID/WG. 96/ 8, 9	x					LIMITED	10752/Add. 1 10753 (SCOR, 27th	x					
ID/WG.97/ 4 ID/WG.99/	x					LIMITED LIMITED	year, special suppl. no.1) 10761 (A/8756)	x x	x x	x	x		
89 ID/WG.100/ 15	x x					LIMITED	10770/Add. 3-5 10776, 10777 10778	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x	English and
ID/WG.102/ 5	XX					LIMITED	10778/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	French bilingual English and French bilingual
13 ID/WG.104/	x					LIMITED	10779 (A/8784) 10780	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	French billinguat
ID/WG.109/ 12 ID/WG.112/	x					LIMITED LIMITED	10781 (A/8785) 10782-10786 10787 (A/8804)	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x	
16, 17 ID/WG. 113/ 3/Add. 1	X		x			LIMITED	10788 (A/8806) 10789, 10790 10791 (A/8812)	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x	
5/Rev.1 12	x x		X X				10792 (A/8815) 10793 10794-10796	x x	X X X	X X X	X X X	x	
15,16 17 19	x		x				10797 10798-10803	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	
20, 21 ID/WG. 122/ 33	x		X			LIMITED	S/Agenda/ 1661-1665 S/PV.	х	x	х	x		
ID/WG. 125/ 9-16 ID/WG. 128/	x					LIMITED LIMITED	1267-1269 (SCOR, 20th year) 1271, 1272 (SCOR,				x		
14 ID/WG.131/	x x					LIMITED	21st year) 1274 (SCOR, 21st year)				x x		
8,9 ID/WG.133/ 12/Add.1	x					LIMITED	1276 (SCOR, 21st year) 1278 (SCOR, 21st				x		
ID/WG. 134/ 4 6	x x	x	x			LIMITED	year) 1280, 1281 (SCOR,				x x		
ID/WG.135/ 2/Rev.1 OAU/TRAD/	x					LIMITED LIMITED	21st year) 1283 (SCOR, 21st year)				x	x	
47 (E/CN. 14/ WP. 1/48)		x					1284-1287 (SCOR, 21st year) 1289-1291 (SCOR,				x		
50 (E/CN. 14/ WP. 1/51) 51 (E/CN. 14/	x						21st year) 1301 (SCOR, 21st				x x		
WP. 1/52) 52 (E/CN. 14/ WP. 1/53)	X	x x					year) 1310 (SCOR, 21st year)				x		
54, 55 (E/CN. 14/ WP. 1/55, 56)	x	x					1314 (SCOR, 21st year) 1320 (SCOR, 21st				x		
							year)		l		x	l	l

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
S/PV. 1329 (SCOR, 21st year) 1527-1533 (SCOR, 25th year) 1535-1564 (SCOR,	H	<u> </u>		x x	0	Janguages	ST/TAO/HR/ 45 ST/TAO/M/ 51 (Sales no. : S. 71. II. H. 1) ST/TAO/SER. C/			x	x		
25th year) *1661-1664 S/AC.15/SR. 104-107	x	x	x	x x x		PROVISIONAL	141 TD/ 108/Supp.1/Rev.1 (Sales no.: E.F. 72. II, D. 17)	x	x	х			
S/AC. 18/SR. 22/Add. 1 S/C. 2/SR. 41 ST/CS/				x x			109 111/Supp.1 147/Corr.2 161/Add.3	x		v	x x	х	
22 ST/CS/SER.F/ 285/Corr.3 ST/ECA/ 148 (Sales no.:	x x	x x	x x	х	an a	Trilingual	178 TD/INF/ 9 TD/B/ 16 (Sales no. :	x	х	x x			Trilingual
S. 71. VIII. 1) 157 (Sales no. : S. R. 72. II. A. 8) 157/Corr. 1	x	x	x x x			English only	C. 66. I. 19) 373/Add. 2/ Annex III 373/Add. 3 373/Add. 6	X X	x	x x	x	х	
160 160/Corr.1 162 (Sales no.: S.72.II.A.11) 163 (Sales no.:	x	х	x x	х			373/Add. 7/ Annex III 373/Add. 7/ Annex IV	X	x x	x x			
E. F. 72. XVI. 2) 164 (Sales no.: F. 72. XVI. 3) ST/ECE/AGRI/ 42. Vol. L (Sales	х	x x					373/Add.9 373/Add.10/ Corr.1 374 (Sales no.: S.72.II.D.6)	x x	x x	x x	x		
43, Vol.1 (Sales no.: R.72. II/ E/Mim.6) ST/ECE/HBP/ 45	x	x		x			377 (TD/B/C.4/ 91) 378/Add.2/Annex 391		X X X	x x x	x x		
ST/ECE/WATER/ 6 ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/ L. 2 (I) & Corr. 1	x	х	x			LIMITED	392 395 (TD/B/C.3/ 105) (TDBOR, 12th sess., suppl. no.2)	x	x x	х	•		
2 (II) 2 (II)/Corr. 1 3-6 ST/LEG/SER. C/	X X X		x x				403 403/Add. 1 404 405	x x	X X X X X	X X X	X X X X	x	
8 (Sales no.: F.72.V.1) ST/LIB/SER.I/B. 11, Vol.II ST/LIB/SER.K/		x		x			406 407 407/Add. 1-3 408 409	x x x	X X X X	X X X X	x		
36 ST/SOA/ 102 (Sales no.: E.F.S.70.IV.13)	x x	x x	x			Bilingual	410 411 412 414	X X X X	x x x	x x			LIMITED
109 (Sales no. : S. 71. IV. 10) ST/SOA/SER. S/ 33, 34	x		x				TD/B/L. 266 273, 274 277/Rev. 1/Add. 1 278, 279 287	X X X X X X					

Document	English	nch	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	Eng	French	Spar	Rus	Chìı	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spai	Rus	Chí	Other Languages
TD/B/L. 290 290/Add. 1 291 292 293 TD/B/NGO/ 20 TD/B/AC. 5/ 39/Add. 1 39/Add. 4, 5	x x x x	x x x x x	x x x x x x	x x x x)	LIMITED	SALES NUMBERS E. 71. II. K. 2 (E/CN. 14/SWSA/ 8) S. 71. IV. 10 (ST/SOA/ 109) R. 71. V. 6 (A/CN. 4/ SER. A/1970, Vol. I) S. 71. VIII. 1 (ST/ECA/ 148) C. 72. I. 13 (A/520/	x		x	x	x	
41 TD/B/C. 1/ 126 (TD/TUNGS- TEN COM/21) (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/WG/1) TD/B/C. 3/ 85/Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 9) 105 (TD/B/395) (TDBOR, 12th	x x	x	x	X			Rev. 11) E. 72. I. 17 (The work of the International Law Commission) S. R. 72. II. A. 8 (ST/ECA/157) S. 72. II. A. 11 (ST/ECA/162) S. 72. II. B. 2 (ID/67) (ID/WG. 56/28) S. 72. II. B. 13 (ID/80) (ID/WG, 74/16)	x		x x x	x	•	
sess., suppl. no. 2) TD/B/C. 3/L. 83 TD/B/C. 3/SR. 91 92-110 TD/B/C. 3(V)SC/L.	x x x x	x				LIMITED Cumulated ed. LIMITED	E. 72. II. B. 22 (ID/88) (ID/WG. 87/32/ Rev. 1) S. 72. II. D. 6 (TD/B/ 374) E. 72. II. D. 9 (TD/B/ C. 3/85/Rev. 1) E. F. 72. II. D. 17	x x		х			
1/Add. 2 TD/B/C. 4/ 91 (TD/B/377) TD/B/C. 4/SR. 85-89 TD/TUNGSTEN COM/	х	x x	x x	x		Cumulated ed. LIMITED	(TD/108/Supp. 1/ Rev. 1) R. 72. II. E/Mim. 6 (ST/ECE/AGRI/ 43, Vol. I) R. 72. II. E/Mim. 15 ([E/ECE/]AGRI/	x	х		x		
21 (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/WG/1) (TD/B/C.1/126) TD/TUNGSTEN COM/ WG/ 1 (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/21)		x	x				([E/ECE/JAGRI/ MECH/50) E. 72. II. F. 15 (E/CN. 11/1011) E. 72. II. F. 18 (E/CN. 11/1004) E. 72. II. F. 22 (E/CN. 11/1023)	x x x			х		
(TD/B/C. 1/ 126) <u>SALES NUMBERS</u> C. 66. I. 19 (TD/B/16) F. 69. II. B. 39, Vol.21 (ID/40/21)	x	x x	x		x		E/F. 72. II. K. 4 (E/CN. 14/STAT/ SER. A/18) F. 72. V. 1 (ST/LEG/ SER. C/8)	x	x x				Bilingual
E. 70, I, 10 (DP/5) E. F. S. 70, IV, 13) (ST/SOA/102) S. 71, II, B, 3 (D/22) F. 71, II, B, 21 (ID/SER, J/6)	x x	x	x x				E. 72. V. 4 (A/CN. 9/ SER. A/1971, Vol. II) E. 72. IX. 17 (Ionizing radiation: levels and effects.	x					
S. 71. II. H. 1 (ST/ TAO/M/51)			x				Vol. I: Levels E. 72. IX. 18 Vol. II: Effects	x x					

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spai	Rus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fr€	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages
SALES NUMBERS E. F. 72. XVI. 2 (ST/ECA/163) F. 72. XVI. 3 (ST/ECA/164)	x	x x					OFFICIAL RECORDS General Assembly 27th session: Supplements:						
$\frac{OFFICIAL RECORDS}{General} \\ \hline Assembly \\ \hline 20th session:$		Α					22 (A/8722) 25 (A/8725) 26 (A/8726) 27 (A/8727)	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X		
Meetings: A/C.1/SR. 1352-1426					x	Bound volume	28[Corr. 1] (A/8728/Corr.1)	x	x	x	x		
A/C.5/SR. 1061-1118 23rd session: Meetings:					x	Bound volume	Agenda (A/8801, 8802) Economic and Social Council 51st session:	х	х	х	x	х	
A/PV. 1682 1726 A/C.1/PV.		x x					Annexes: Prefatory fascicle 52nd session: Supplements:	x					
1626 1649 24th session: Meetings:	x x						1 (E/5183) 53rd session: Supplements: 10 (E/5186/Rev. 1)	х	х	х			
A/PV. 1753, 1754 1758 1762		X X X					(E/AC.51/65/ Rev.1) 11 (E/5184) Security Council	x x	x	x x			
1765 1769		x x					20th year (1965): Meetings:						
A/C. 4/SR. 1815-1871	x					Bound volume	S/PV. 1267-1269				x		
A/C. 6/SR. 1100-1175 25th session:	x					Bound volume	21st year (1966): Meetings: S/PV.						
Meetings: A/SPC/SR. 690-751		x				Bound volume	1271, 1272 1274 1276				X X X		
26th session: Supplements: 1A (A/8401/Add.1) 27th session:					x		1278 1280, 1281 1283 1284-1287				X X X X	x	
Supplements: 1 (A/8701) 1A (A/8701/	x	х			x		1289-1291 1301 1310				X X X		
Add. 1) 6 (A/8706, Vol. I, II)	X		x		x		1314 1320 1329				X X X		
6 (A/8706[Vol.III]) 7C (A/8707/Add.3) 7D, 7E (A/8707/	х	X X	x	X X	X		23rd year (1968): Supplements:						
Add. 4, 5) 8/Corr. 1 (A/8708/ Corr. 1)	X	X X X	X X X	X X X			For Oct, Nov & Dec 1968 25th year (1970):					x	
9 (A/8709) 12 (A/8712) 14 (A/8714)	X X X	x x	x x	x x			Meetings: S/PV. 1527-1533 1535-1564				X X		
14[Corr.1] (A/8714/Corr.1) 16 (A/8716)	x x	x	x	x		English only							

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
OF FICIAL RECORDS Security Council 26th year (1971): Supplements: For Oct, Nov & Dec 1971 27th year (1972): Special supple- ments: 1 (S/10753) <u>Trade and</u> Development <u>Board</u> 12th session: Supplements: 2 (TD/B/395) (TD/B/C.3/ 105)	x	x x	X				MISCELLANEOUS <u>PUBLICATIONS</u> Ionizing radiation: levels and effects Vol. I: Levels (Sales no. : E. 72. IX. 17) Vol. II: Effects (Sales no. : E. 72. IX. 18) The Work of the In- ternational Law Commission (Sales no. : E. 72. I. 17) <u>ICJ SALES NUMBERS</u> 365	x	x				Bilingual

List of Sales Publications indexed in this issue

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
Е.71.П.К.2	Integrated approach to rural development in Africa. Jun 1971. xi, 115 p. (Social welfare services in Africa, no. 8). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equiv- alent in other currencies).	E/CN.14/SWSA/8
E.72.I.17	 The work of the International Law Commission. Sep 1972. viii, 243 p., including annexes. Printed. \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Revised edition. Annexes contain members and Statutes of the International Law Commission, texts of drafts prepared by the International Law Commission, and multilateral conventions concluded under the auspices of the UN. 	
E.72.II.A.8, Corrigendum	The role of science and technology in reducing the impact of natural disasters on mankind. Re- port of the Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. 22 Aug 1972. 1 p. Photo-offset. English only.	ST/ECA/157/Corr.1
E.72.II.A.11	Attack on mass poverty and unemployment: Views and recommendations of the Committee for De- velopment Planning. Jul 1972. v, 34 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/162
E.72.II.D.5	Leather and leather products. Report by the sec- retariat of UNCTAD. May 1972. vii, 90 p., tables, including annex. Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equiv- alent in other currencies).	TD/B/387
E.72.II.D.8	Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in the Republic of the Philippines. By a team of researchers under the supervision of Cesar Virata, Secretary of Finance of the Philippines. Jun 1972. [iv], 28 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	TD/B/388
E.72.II.F.15	Economic bulletin for Asia and the Far East. Vol. XXII, No. 1/2, Jun/Sep 1971. Jun 1972. Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/CN.11/1011
E/S.72.II.G.3	Statistical bulletin for Latin America, vol. VIII, no. 2, Oct 1971. Jun 1972. ix, 176 p., tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Bilingual text - E & S.	
E.72.IV.8	Participation of women in community develop- ment. Report of the Secretary-General. Jul 1972. iv, 68 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/CN.6/514/ Rev.1
E.72.V.4	United Nations Commission on International Trade Law. Yearbook. Vol. II: 1971. Apr 1972. v, 148 p. Printed. \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	A/CN.9/SER.A/1971

SALES PUBLICATIONS

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
E.72,IX.17	 Ionizing radiation: Levels and effects. A report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation to the General Assembly, with annexes. Volume I: Levels. Aug 1972. iv, 197 p. Printed. \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Report of the Committee without annexes also issued as supplement no.25 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8725). 	
E.72.IX.18	Volume II: Effects. Aug 1972. iv, [250] p. Printed. \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies).	
E.72.XVI.2	Tax treatment of private investment in develop- ing countries by the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland. Aug 1972. v, 13 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECA/163
E.72.XVII.10	Recommendations for the 1973 World Programme of Industrial Statistics. Part III: Organization and conduct of industrial censuses. Aug 1972. vi, 111 p., including annexes. (Statistical papers, Series M, no. 54 (Part III)). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/STAT/SER.M/54 (Part III)

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Subject Index

SEPTEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 9

Introductory Note

GENERAL

1. This index contains subject as well as author and title headings relating to the entries in the checklist section. It is arranged alphabetically, word by word. Hyphenated words are counted as one word.

ENTRIES

2. Subject and author headings are given in capital letters. Titles are underscored. In cross-references the entry is given in small letters, and the established form of the entry, following the word "See", is given in capital letters, e.g., Afforestation: See FORESTS AND FORESTRY.

(a) When a corporate entry relates to a body which is not exclusively a United Nations body, the indication of the parent organization to which it belongs is given in parentheses at the end of the entry, e.g., CONCILIATION AND GOOD OFFICES COMMISSION (UNESCO); INTER-GOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE ON THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO). The same procedure is followed in the case of conferences, meetings, seminars, workshops etc., convened by United Nations regional economic commissions, e.g., SEMINAR ON POPULATION PROBLEMS IN AFRICA (ECA/UN), Cairo 1962.

(b) When an entry is used both as author and as subject heading, the author heading is identified by the words "documents by".

(c) Entries relating to bodies that issue documents carry in parentheses at the end of the entry the symbol assigned to their series, e.g., ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-).

(d) Form sub-headings are used, under main headings as well as under sub-headings, to group documents in systematic order according to their nature and importance when it is warranted by the relevance of the entry or the amount of the information entered. The form sub-headings in use are: <u>Reports</u>, <u>Resolutions</u>, <u>(Other) documents</u>, Draft resolutions, Financial implications, <u>Meeting records</u>.

ABBREVIATIONS

3. Abbreviations of names of agencies etc., are listed in a separate group at the beginning of each letter; they do not appear in their proper alphabetical place in the index.

REFERENCES

4. References are generally made to document symbols or sales numbers, or both, as appropriate. Whenever a text is contained in the *Official Records* it is so indicated. The full bibliographical description of the title entry of any document referred to can be found in the checklist section. In the few cases where a document or a publication does not bear a document symbol or a sales number, reference is made to the page in the checklist section where the publication is described.

5. The word "text" in parentheses is used to denote the actual text of the document (such as a convention or constitutional instrument) to which the subject-heading relates, as distinct from mere references to that document as a subject in other documentation.

6. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

USE OF THE INDEX

7. The subject indexes, both monthly and annual, may be used as direct reference guides to documents in collections organized by document symbols and sales numbers.

LANGUAGES OF ISSUE OF DOCUMENTS

8. Information concerning the languages in which the documents have been published can be found in the List of Documents and Publications Issued. This listing, intended mainly to record translations from the language of original issue, does not necessarily parallel the checklist. The bibliographical description of a given document may therefore be found in an issue of the monthly *United Nations Documents Index* following or preceding the one in which the language editions are listed.

- ACABQ: See Advisory Committee on Administrative and **Budgetary** Questions
- ACC: See Administrative Committee on Co-ordination

-- discrimination: elimination: study: financial implications E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576 & Add. 1; *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 651

ABU RANNAT, MOHAMMED A. (Sudan), documents by -- minorities: protection: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 571 -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 578/Rev. 1

ACEVEDO MORGA, F. (Mexico), documents by -- genocide: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579

- AD HOC COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS ON METHODS OF RE-VISING UNITED NATIONS MODEL LIFE TABLES. New York 1972
- -- report E/CN. 9/273(text)
- AD HOC WORKING GROUP OF EXPERTS ESTABLISHED UNDER RESOLUTIONS 2 (XXIII), 2 (XXIV), 21 (XXV), 8 (XXVI) and 7 (XXVII) OF THE COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS (E/CN. 4/AC. 22/-)
- -- budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

Addiction-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

- ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION
- See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, 1972
- -- report, 1971/1972 E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev.1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10)
- ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION, documents by
- -- UN organizations: expenditures in relation to programmes, 1970-1972 E/5153
- Administrative Management Service: manpower utilization survey: See SECRETARIAT: staff; survey
- Administrative Tribunal: See UNITED NATIONS ADMINIS-TRATIVE TRIBUNAL

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS

-- members: election A/8761

reports to GA, 26th sess.: A/8408/Add.1-30	UN: finances: budget,
(GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)	1972
reports to GA, 27th sess.:	
A/8708 (GAOR,	UN: finances: budget,
27th sess. ,	1973
suppl. no. 8)	

- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS, documents by
- Algeria: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add, 2
- -- Tunisia: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 2
- -- UNDP: country programming E/5182/Add. 2
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS: CHAIRMAN
- -- honorarium A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess.. suppl. no. 8A)
- Afars: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS
- AFGHANISTAN, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/L. 674
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC, 138/81
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

AFRICA

- See also names of countries and territories -- bananas; international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/55 (OAU/
- TRAD/54)
- -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/55 (OAU/TRAD/54)
- -- cotton: international trade E/CN.14/WP.1/55 (OAU/ TRAD/54)
- -- development: training of personnel E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/8
- -- development planning E/CN.14/CAP.4/8 regional E/CN.14/565 (E/CN.14/CAP.4/7); E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/6
 - social aspects E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/9
- -- housing: co-operative societies E/CN. 14/HOU/96
- -- industrial development: financing E/CN. 14/INR/200, 201
- investments, international; promotion E/CN.14/INR/ 200,201
- -- law of the sea *A/AC. 138/SR. 80 codification A/AC. 138/79; *A/AC. 138/SR. 78
- -- refugees: assistance Documents
 - The water-road: Highway to regional development at Qala en Nahal, Sudan (See Checklist section, p. 319)
- -- rural development E/CN. 14/SWSA/8 (Sales no.: E. 71. II.K.2)
- -- urbanization:

economic and social aspects E/CN. 14/POP/69 & population distribution E/CN, 14/POP/69

AFRICA, CENTRAL

- -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/52 (OAU/TRAD/51)
- -- development assistance E/CN. 14/570
- -- intra-regional trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/52 (OAU/TRAD/51)

AFRICA, EAST

- -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/52 (OAU/TRAD/51)
- -- intra-regional trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/52 (OAU/TRAD/ 51)

ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS

AMERICAN SAMOA

Africa, South: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN; SOUTH AFRICA

- AFRICA, SOUTHERN
- -- national liberation movements: GA, 27th sess., participation in A/C. 4/744
- -- racial discrimination and apartheid: measures against Draft resolutions E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L, 568

 - Meeting records *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.641,642
- AFRICA, WEST
- -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/51 (OAU/TRAD/50)
- -- development assistance E/CN. 14/569
- -- intra-regional trade E/CN. 14/WP. 1/51 (OAU/TRAD/ 50)
- AFRICAN STATES REGIONAL SEMINAR ON THE LAW OF THE SEA, Yaoundé, 1972
- -- recommendations A/AC. 138/79(text); *A/AC. 138/ SR. 83

Aggression: See FORCE, THREAT OR USE OF

Agrarian reform: See LAND REFORM

AGRICULTURE

See also Forests and forestry -- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

AIR POLLUTION

-- prevention and control A/CONF. 48/14

Aircraft: hijacking: See HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT

ALGERIA

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/67
- -- technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1, 2; JIU/REP/71/11

ALGERIA, documents by

- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow TD/ III/WG, III/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/67
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

Aliens: See FOREIGN NATIONALS

Aliens and alien property, Injuries to: reparations: See STATE RESPONSIBILITY

AL-QAYSI, RIYADH (Iraq), documents by

-- right of peoples to self-determination: study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581

AMADO, GILBERTO (Brazil)

-- tribute to A/8710

-- self-government or independence Reports A/AC. 109/L. 812 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 ANGOLA -- maps A/8723/Add. 3 -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 3 -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 ANTI-SLAVERY SOCIETY, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 APARTHEID See also Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid Racial discrimination Slavery South Africa: apartheid Special Committee on Apartheid -- elimination Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325 S-G. Note transmitting working paper outlining long-term programme E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325/Add. 1 UNESCO. Memorandum Draft resolutions E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 574 Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 638-640, 642, 646 -- publicity campaign A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) -- suppression and punishment: convention (draft) Documents A/8768 S-G. Note Arab refugees: See PALESTINE REFUGEES Arab Republic of Egypt: See EGYPT

Arab States and Israel: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

ARGENTINA -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II) -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

ARGENTINA, documents by -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

ASIA AND THE FAR EAST See also United Nations Regional Cartographic Conference for Asia and the Far East. 7th, 1973 and names of countries and territories

- -- agriculture E/5134 (E/CN, 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- development: social aspects E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- development assistance ECAFE res. 127 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)

ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (continued)

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 11/1011 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 15)
- -- economic development: planning E/5134 (E/CN. 11/ 1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- human environment: conservation and utilization E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4) regional co-operation ECAFE res. 125 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 4) -- industrial development E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- international trade E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR,
- 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4) -- land-locked States:
 - free access to the sea ECAFE res. 124 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
 - Special Body: establishment ECAFE res. 124 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
 - transit trade E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4); ECAFE res. 124 (XXVIII) in E/5134
- natural resources: development E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
 - population E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- -- population E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- public administration E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- railways E/CN. 11/TRANS/196
- -- rubber: industry and trade ECAFE res. 122 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- statistical services E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- technical co-operation E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4); ECAFE res.127 (XXVIII) in E/5134
- -- telecommunications E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4); ECAFE res. 126 (XXVIII) in E/5134
- -- transport E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4); E/CN. 11/TRANS/196
- -- water resources: development E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- ASIAN-AFRICAN LEGAL CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE, 13th sess., Lagos 1972
- -- report A/CN. 4/262

ASIAN DEVELOPMENT BANK

- -- activities E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- ASIAN INSTITUTE FOR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING
- -- activities E/5134 (E/CN.11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- continuation ECAFE res. 123 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- finances: contribution ECAFE res. 123 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.4)
- Asociación Latinoamericana de Libre Comercio (ALALC): See LATIN AMERICAN FREE TRADE ASSOCIATION

ASSOCIATED COUNTRY WOMEN OF THE WORLD, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47

Atomic bombs: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

ATOMIC RADIATION

See also United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

- -- effects A/8725; A/AC. 82/G/L. 1424 & Add. 1, L. 1426, L. 1427; Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17, 18
- Atomic weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS
- Attack on mass poverty and unemployment ST/ECA/162 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. A. 11)

AUSTRALIA

- -- Non-Self-Governing Territories: See Papua New Guinea
- -- Trust Territories: See Papua New Guinea

AUSTRALIA, documents by

- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777

AUSTRIA

-- preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add.3 (Austria)

AUSTRIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/373/Add. 3 (Austria)
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

В

BAERHEIM SVENDSEN, A., documents by -- cannabis; identification; methods ST/SOA/SER.S/33

BAHAMAS

-- self-government or independence

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report

BAHRAIN

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3

BAHRAIN, documents by

- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/8809
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

BANGLADESH

-- UN, admission to A/8772, 8776; S/10775

Bantustans: See NAMIBIA: native homelands

BARBADOS

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- BARBADOS, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- natural resources: exploration: UN revolving fund: statute (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 470/Rev. 1

BELGIUM

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10793

BELGIUM, documents by

-- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81

- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10786
- -- States: & international organizations: representation; articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

Belize: See BRITISH HONDURAS

BERCHT, C.A.L., documents by

-- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/34

BERMUDA

- -- self-government or independence <u>Reports</u> <u>A/AC</u>, 109/L. 808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report
- BHUTAN, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

BOARD OF AUDITORS

- -- members: election A/8763
- -- reports: A/8707/Add. 4 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7D) A/8707/Add. 3 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7D) A/8707/Add. 3 UNRWA: finances: accounts, 1971 UNRWA: finances: accounts, 1971

BOLIVIA

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- BOLIVIA, documents by
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81

BOUDHIBA, ABDEL WAHAB (Tunisia), documents by -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 570

Brain drain: <u>See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES</u>: trained personnel: outflow

BRAZIL

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- -- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 1

BRAZIL, documents by

- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC.6/L.440/Rev.1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L. 273
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L. 274
- science and technology: application to development: World Plan of Action E/5101/Add.2
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/ Rev. 1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/ L. 476
 - review procedure TD/B/L.279

BRITISH HONDURAS

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 824; E/CN. 12/935/ Add. 1 (I-II)
- -- education A/AC.109/L.824
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 824
- -- social conditions A/AC. 109/L. 824
- -- status <u>Documents</u> <u>A/AC. 109/L. 824</u> Secretariat. Working paper

BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records *A/AC, 109/SC, 3/SR, 153

British Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

BRUNEI

- -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 823
- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 823
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 823
- -- self-government or independence
- Documents A/AC.109/L.823 Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC.109/L.823
- BRUNSMAN, HOWARD G., documents by
- -- computers: use in census tabulation ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/ L. 3, L. 4
- -- housing: censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 5
- -- population: censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L.5

BULGARIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- international trade: relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C. 5/L. 6 relations between developing and centrally planned
 - economies TD/III/C.5/L.6
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

BURUNDI, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.10
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 10

BUSINESS -- restrictive practices Reports TD/B/388 (Sales no.; E, 72, II, D, 8) Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in the Republic of the Philippines Meeting records *TD/III/C.2/SR.19 -- restrictive practices: ad hoc group of experts: establishment *TD/III/C.2/SR. 19 ad hoc group of experts: terms of reference *TD/ III/C.2/SR.19 identification *TD/III/C.2/SR.19 BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents bv -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768 -- GA, 27th sess.; agenda A/8752/Add. 9 -- international trade:

relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C. 5/L. 6relations between developing and centrally planned

economies TD/III/C.5/L.6 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9

-- UN Charter: review A/8746

CPC: See Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

Cabral, Amilcar: See PARTIDO AFRICANO DA INDEPEN-CIA DA GUINE E CABO VERDE

Calendars of Conferences: See under body concerned

CAMEROON, documents by

-- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1

CANADA

-- industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 24

CANADA, documents by

- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UNICEF:
- Executive Board: work: organization E/AC. 6/L. 466 report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464

CANNABIS

-- identification: methods ST/SOA/SER.S/33,34

CAPE VERDE ISLANDS

- See also Territories under Portuguese administration -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- education A/8723/Add. 3
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - $\overline{A/8723}/Add.3$ Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Capital Development Fund: See UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND

- CARIBBEAN AREA
- -- sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration 1972 *A/AC. 138/SR. 78-80, 82, 84

CARIBBEAN FREE TRADE ASSOCIATION -- activities E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

- CARTER, BEVERLY (United States), documents by -- aboriginal populations: discrimination: elimination: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576
- Cartography: See UNITED NATIONS REGIONAL CARTO-GRAPHIC CONFERENCE FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST, 7th, 1973
- CAYMAN ISLANDS
- -- self-government or independence Reports A/AC. 109/L. 808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report
- Central Africa: See AFRICA, CENTRAL
- CENTRAL AMERICAN COMMON MARKET -- activities E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

CEYLON, documents by

-- law of the sea: codifications: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1

CHAD, documents by

-- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

CHILE

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

CHILE, documents by

- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/ Rev.1
- -- developing countries: economic co-operation TD/III/WG. II/L. 5 international trade: expansion TD/III/WG. II/L. 5 regional integration TD/III/WG. II/L. 5 trained personnel: outflow TD/III/WG. III/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.8,9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 8,9 -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 463, L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L. 273
- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L.274
- -- Puerto Rico: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/415
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC.138/L.11/Rev.1
- -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC.6/L.464 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

- CHINA, documents by -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9

CHINA, documents by (continued)

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS

- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/AC.109/L.814 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

COLOMBIA

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

COLOMBIA, documents by

- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L.273
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system $\rm TD/B/L, 274$
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

COLONIAL COUNTRIES

See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8723/Add. 1-3</u> Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Other documents

OPI/456 Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3 Draft resolutions

A/AC. 109/L. 837

-- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 836 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee I. Report

Meeting records

- *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 108-110, 112-114
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & military activities in Territories

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 835 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee I. Report

Meeting records

- *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 111-113
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies

Reports

- A/8647/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting replies from specialized agencies and other international institutions
- E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev.1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10) CPC, 12th sess. Report
- E/5187 ESC: President. Report

Other documents

- E/AC.51/L.73 S-G. Note transmitting statement by the representative of Guyana
- -- refugees: assistance A/8647/Add.1

- Colonialism: elimination: Declaration, 1960: implementation: See COLONIAL COUNTRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation
- Comite Français Contre l'Apartheid: See FRENCH COM-MITTEE AGAINST APARTHEID
- Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea: See UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION FOR THE UNI-FICATION AND REHABILITATION OF KOREA
- COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 28th sess. -- proceedings E/CN.4/SR.1164-1185
- COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING, 8th sess. -- report

 $\frac{\text{Draft resolutions}}{\text{E/AC. 6/L.474}, \text{ L.481}}$

- COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION, 12th sess.
- -- report E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev.1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10)(text)
- COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (A/CN. 2/-)
- -- members: election A/8762
- -- report A/8711 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.11)(text)

COMMITTEE ON INVISIBLES AND FINANCING RELATED TO TRADE, 5th sess.

-- proceedings TD/B/C.3/SR.92-110

COMMITTEE ON MANUFACTURES (TD/B/C. 2/-)

- -- rules of procedure: amendments (proposed) *TD/III/ C.2/SR.19
- -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) *TD/III/ C. 2/SR. 19

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL, 1st sess. -- report E/5184 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 11)(text)

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL, 2nd sess.

-- date and meeting place E/5184 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.11)

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING, 2nd special sess. -- participants: lists TD/B/C.4/INF.10

- Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EF-FECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION
- COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE, 15th sess.
- -- participants: lists A/AC.105/XV/INF.1

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIM-ITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION '(A/AC. 138/-)

-- Khmer Republic, participation of *A/AC. 138/SR. 86

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIM-ITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, summer 1972 sess.

- -- proceedings *A/AC. 138/SR. 77-88
- -- report A/AC. 138/L. 12 & Add. 1(draft text); *A/AC. 138/SR. 86-89
- -- work: organization *A/AC. 138/SR. 77, 84, 85

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIM-ITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, summer 1972 sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Sub-Cttee I: activities *A/AC. 138/SR. 80, 81 proceedings *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48-61 report A/AC. 138/82(text); A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 18 & Add. 1, 3(draft text); *A/AC. 138/SR. 86; *A/AC.138/SC.1/SR.56-61 Vice-Chairman: statement on work programme A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 17 work: organization *A/AC, 138/SR, 78, 79; *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 51, 55 -- Sub-Cttee II: activities *A/AC. 138/SR. 80, 81 report A/AC. 138/83(text); *A/AC. 138/SR. 88 work: organization *A/AC. 138/SR. 78, 79 -- Sub-Cttee III: activities *A/AC. 138/SR. 80, 81 report A/AC. 138/84(text); *A/AC. 138/SR. 87 work: organization *A/AC. 138/SR. 78, 79 -- Working Group I on scope and basic provisions of the régime, based on the Declaration of Principles, GA res. 2749 (XXV)]: progress report *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 49 COMMODITIES See also Commodity agreements -- diversification Meeting records *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 22

- -- marketing and distribution systems Meeting records *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 16-18, 20, 22
- -- marketing and distribution systems: studies: financial implications TD/165/Add.1

prices: stabilization Meeting records *TD/III/C.1/SR.16-18,20,22

-- prices: stabilization: IBRD activities *TD/III/C.1/ SR. 22

COMMODITY AGREEMENTS

Documents

TD/162 International Olive Oil Council: Director. Observations on TD/129

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Reports

E/CN. 6/514/Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 8) Secretary-General. Report on participation of women in community development

COMPUTERS

See also International Computing Centre, Geneva

-- applications in UN organizations: co-ordination

A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) -- use in census tabulation ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L.3, L.4

CONFERENCE OF EUROPEAN STATISTICIANS

-- activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

- CONFERENCE OF GOVERNMENT EXPERTS ON THE RE-AFFIRMATION AND DEVELOPMENT OF INTERNA-TIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW APPLICABLE IN ARMED CONFLICTS, Geneva, 1972, documents by -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts
- A/8777
- CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS [RESPONSIBLE FOR FISH-ERIES TO CONSIDER PROBLEMS RELATING TO THE EXPLORATION AND RATIONAL EXPLOITA-TION OF THE LIVING RESOURCES OF THE SEAS AND OCEANS], Moscow 1972 -- declaration A/AC. 138/85(text); *A/AC. 138/SR. 86
- CONFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEE ON DISARMAMENT -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6. 8)
- CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAF-FIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972
- -- agenda E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1(provisional text)
- -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- -- date and meeting place E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- preparations
 - Documents
 - E/AC. 6/L. 460 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECE and ECA
 - E/AC. 6/L. 460/Add. 1 Secretariat. Note transmitting resolution adopted by the Legal Cttee of IMCO
 - E/AC. 6/L. 460/Add. 2 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECAFE
 - E/AC. 6/L. 460/Add. 3 Secretariat. Note transmitting report of the Cttee on Shipping of TDB on its 2nd special session
 - E/AC. 6/L. 460/Add. 4 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECLA
 - E/CN. 12/912/Rev. 1/Add. 1 Memorandum on documentation, current developments and proposed actions relating to Conference on International Container Traffic
 - E/CN. 12/912/Rev. 1/Add. 2 Memorandum concerning TCM convention
 - Draft resolutions
 - E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1

-- work: organization E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1

CONGO, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 128/66/Rev. 1

Congo (People's Republic): See CONGO

CONSUMPTION (ECONOMICS)

- -- statistics E/CN. 14/NAC/51 methods E/CN. 14/NAC/52
- Containerization: See CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAFFIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972

COSTA RICA

-- economic conditions E/CN.12/935/Add.1 (I-II)

COSTA RICA, documents by

- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L. 273
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L.274
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

COTTON

- -- international trade *TD/III/C.1/SR.18
- COUNCIL COMMITTEE ON NON-GOVERNMENTAL OR-GANIZATIONS (E/C.2/-)
- -- reports: E/5189

NGOs: hearings before ESC and its Cttees: applications

COUNCIL OF EUROPE, documents by

-- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325

CRIME

-- prevention: See United Nations Congress on the Prevention of Crime and the Treatment of Offenders, 5th, Toronto, 1975

CUBA, documents by

- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow TD/III/WG.III/L.3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.9
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- CYPRUS, documents by
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

CZECHOSLOVAKIA

- -- preferences (international trade) TD/B/378/Add. 2/ Annex (Czechoslovakia)
- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC.138/81
- -- international trade:
 - relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C.5/L.6 relations between developing and centrally planned
 - economies TD/III/C. 5/L. 6
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.9
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/378/Add.2/Annex (Czechoslovakia)
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

D

Declaration of Santo Domingo (Dominican Republic) 1972: See CARIBBEAN AREA: sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration 1972

- Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace, 1971: See INDIAN OCEAN: Declaration as peace zone, 1971
- Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, 1960: <u>See COLONIAL COUN-</u> TRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN, documents by

- -- Democratic Yemen and Oman S/10803
- -- developing countries:
- least developed: identification E/AC. 6/L. 472 trained personnel: outflow TD/III/WG, III/L. 3
- -- GA, 27th sess. : agenda A/8752/Add. 9; A/L. 675
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN and OMAN

- Documents
 - S/10797 Oman. Letter, 21 Sep, informing of aggressive acts by Democratic Yemen against Oman, 22 May - 13 Sep S/10803 Democratic Yemen. Letter, 25 Sep,
 - rejecting allegations in S/10797

DENMARK

-- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

DENMARK, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS

-- reorganization A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A); E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC.51/65/Rev.1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10)

Dependence-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

 $\begin{array}{c} \text{Dependent territories: } \underline{\text{See}} \\ \text{NON-SELF-GOVERNING TER-} \\ \text{RITORIES} \end{array}$

DEVELOPED COUNTRIES

- -- employment: adjustment assistance measures *TD/III/ C.2/SR.19
- -- industry: adjustment assistance measures *TD/III/ C. 2/SR. 19

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

- -- business: restrictive practices *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19; TD/B/388 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. D. 8)
- -- economic co-operation
 - Documents
 - TD/III/WG. II/L. 3 UNCTAD: Division for Trade Expansion and Economic Integration among Developing Countries: Director. Statement
 - statement

Draft resolutions

- TD/III/WG. II/L. 1, L. 5
- -- employment ST/ECA/162 (Sales no.: E.72. II. A. 11) promotion E/AC. 6/L. 474

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued) -- exports: promotion *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 18; *TD/III/C. 2/ SR. 19 -- foreign investments in Reports TD/B/388 (Sales no.: E.72, II.D.8) Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreements in the Republic of the Philippines -- foreign investments in: promotion E/5114 world-wide panel, Tokyo 1971 E/5114 -- human environment: conservation and utilization A/CONF. 48/14 -- international trade: expansion **Documents** TD/III/WG, II/L. 3 UNCTAD: Division for Trade Expansion and Economic Integration among Developing Countries: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/WG. II/L. 1, L. 5 -- islands: special problems TD/III/C.6/L.4/Rev.1, L. 10; *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 16 panel of experts; establishment TD/III/C.6/L.4/ Rev. 1, L. 10; *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 16 panel of experts: establishment: financial implications TD/III/C. 6/L. 10/Add. 1 -- land-locked: special problems **Documents** TD/III/C. 6/L.7 UNCTAD: Research Division: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/C.6/L.3, L.11 Meeting records *TD/III/C.6/SR.6,8-10,14 -- least developed: identification Documents TD/III/C. 6/L. 2 UNCTAD: Research Division: Director. Statement Draft resolutions E/AC.6/L.472 TD/III/C.6/L.5/Rev.1, L.12 TD/B/L. 287 Meeting records *TD/III/C.6/SR.2, 5-8, 11-14, 16 -- least developed: special measures **Documents** TD/III/C. 6/L. 2 UNCTAD: Research Division: Director. Statement TD/III/C.6/L.8 UNIDO: Executive Director. Statement Draft resolutions E/AC. 6/L. 471/Rev. 1, L. 475 TD/III/C.6/L.6 TD/B/L. 287 Meeting records *DP/SR. 331, 332, 335 *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 2-8, 13, 14, 16, 19 -- least developed: special measures: group of experts: establishment (proposed) TD/B/ L.287 group of experts: establishment (proposed): financial implications TD/B/L. 277/Rev. 1/Add. 1 intergovernmental group: establishment (proposed): financial implications TD/B/L, 277/Rev. 1/ Add. 1

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued) -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty Reports E/5170 S-G. Report -- regional integration Documents TD/III/WG. II/L. 3 UNCTAD: Division for Trade Expansion and Economic Integration among Developing Countries: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/WG. II/L. 1, L. 5 -- standard of living: improvement ST/ECA/162 (Sales no.: E.72.II.A.11) -- technical co-operation: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5) -- trained personnel: outflow Draft resolutions TD/III/WG. III/L. 3

DEVELOPMENT See also Committee for Development Planning Development assistance Industrial development Industrial Development Board Rural development United Nations Conference on Trade and Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Organization United Nations Volunteers -- environmental aspects: See Human environment: & development -- international co-operation Reports A/8701/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A) S-G. Introduction to report on work of the Organization, Aug 1972 -- international strategy: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy -- planning: national strategy E/AC. 6/L. 481 -- statistics E/CN. 3/423 DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE See also Technical co-operation United Nations Volunteers Reports JIU/REP/71/12 Scopes, L. Report on country programming and after

JIU/REP/71/12 Scopes, L. Report on country programming and after Other documents E/5182/Add.1 S-G and UNDP: Administrator. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/12 E/5182/Add.2 ACABQ. Observations on report in JIU/REP/71/12 E/5182/Add.3 ICAO: Secretary-General. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/12 E/5182/Add.4 WHO: Director-General and Executive Board. Comments and action taken on report in JIU/REP/71/12 Draft resolutions TD/III/WG. II/L.1

DEVELOPMENT PLANNING

Reports

ST/ECA/162 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. A. 11) Cttee for Development Planning. Views and recommendations on problems of mass poverty and unemployment in developing countries]

-- advisory services A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A); E/CN. 14/569, 570

financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A). -- & commissions of the ESC, regional economic

E/CN.14/570

DIAZ SAMAYOA, V. (Guatemala), documents by -- genocide: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579

Diplomatic protection: See DIPLOMATS: protection

DIPLOMATS

-- protection

Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report Draft resolutions A/AC. 6/L. 851 Meeting records *A/CN. 4/SR. 1164

DISARMAMENT

See also Conference of the Committee on Disarmament

World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974

-- general and complete

Reports

A/8701/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A) S-G. Introduction to report on work of the Organization, Aug 1972

-- world conference (proposed)

Documents

A/8757 USSR. Letter, 14 Aug, relating to preparations for holding conference

DISASTER RELIEF CO-ORDINATOR

~ appointment: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

Disasters, Natural: See NATURAL DISASTERS

DIVERSIFICATION (ECONOMICS) Meeting records *TD/III/C.1/SR.22

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

DUBRA, GRAZIELLA (Uruguay), documents by

-- genocide: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579

-- right of peoples to self-determination: study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581

F

ECA: See Economic Commission for Africa

ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

- ECE: See Economic Commission for Europe
- ECOSOC: See Economic and Social Council
- ESC: See Economic and Social Council
- Earthwatch programme: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT: conservation and utilization: global assessment programme (Earthwatch)

East Africa: See AFRICA, EAST

Eastern Europe: See EUROPE, EASTERN

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

- -- documentation: improvement E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/ 65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10)
- -- report, 1971 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: COMMITTEES See Committee for Development Planning Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: PRESIDENT, 1972, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: im-

plementation by international agencies E/5187

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.

- -- decisions: financial implications E/5208 -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements:
- no. 4 (E/5134) (E/CN. 11/1044) no. 5 (E/5136) (E/ECE/833) no. 10 (E/5186/Rev. 1) (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) no. 11 (E/5184)
- Economic bulletin for Asia and the Far East, Vol. XXII, No. 1/2 E/CN. 11/1011 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 15)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN, 14/-) See also Meeting to Determine Assistance from the Industrialized Countries for the Feasibility Studies of the Trans-African Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- UN accommodations, Addis Ababa:

construction: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) construction: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR,

27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA, documents by -- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 460

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA, 11th sess. -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (E/CN. 11/-)

-- activities E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)

- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (continued)
- -- anniversary, 25th E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4); ECAFE res. 121 (XXVIII) in E/5134
 - Declaration ECAFE res. 120 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)(text)
- -- calendar of conferences, 1972/1973 E/5134 (E/CN. 11/ 1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- members, associate: admission E/5134 (E/CN. 11/
- 1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4) -- report, 1971/1972 E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- rules of procedure E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)(text)
- -- & specialized agencies E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4) -- terms of reference E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)(text)
- -- UN accommodations, Bangkok: construction:
 - budget, 1972 A/8408/Add, 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
 - budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- -- work programme, 1972/1973 E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST: COMMITTEES
- -- Transport and Communications Cttee: Railway Sub-Cttee: work programme E/CN. 11/TRANS/196
- -- Transport and Communications Cttee: Railway Sub-Cttee: Working Party of Experts on the Trans-Asian Railway, Bangkok 1972:
 - agenda E/CN. 11/TRANS/WP/TAR(3)/1(provisional text)
- -- Transport and Communications Cttee: Railway Sub-Cttee, 11th sess.:
 - report E/CN. 11/TRANS/196(text)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST, 28th sess.
- -- report E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)(text)
- -- resolutions E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)(text)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST, 29th sess.
- -- budget, 1973 A/8706,8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE (E/ECE/-)
- -- activities, 1971/1972 E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- anniversary, 25th: commemorative meeting E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- & ESC resolutions E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5) -- & GA resolutions E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR,
- 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) -- Germany (Dem. Rep.), participation of: <u>See</u> Germany
- (Democratic Republic): ECE, participation in (proposed)
- international organizations, co-operation with E/5136(E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- & NGOs E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE (continued)

- -- publications: financial implications E/5136 (E/ECE/ 833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) -- publications, 1971/1972: lists E/5136 (E/ECE/833)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) -- report, 1971/1972 E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR,
- 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)(text)
- -- subsidiary bodies: calendar of meetings, 1971/1972 E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) -- work programme, 1972/1973 E/5136 (E/ECE/833)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5) -- work programme, 1973-1977 E/5136 (E/ECE/833)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE, documents by

-- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 460

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE: COMMITTEES -- Chemical Industry Cttee:

activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

- -- Coal Cttee:
 - activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- Cttee on Agricultural Problems: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 5) -- Cttee on Electric Power: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- Cttee on Gas: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl, no. 5) -- Cttee on Housing, Building and Planning: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 5) -- Cttee on Water Problems: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.
- suppl. no. 5) -- Inland Transport Cttee: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,
- suppl. no. 5) -- Sessional Cttee:
 - activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- Steel Cttee: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- Timber Cttee: activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE, 27th sess.

- -- agenda E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)(text)
- -- report E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)(text)
- -- resolutions (collected edition) E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE. 28th sess.

-- date and meeting place E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA (E/CN. 12/-)

- -- UN building, Santiago: construction:
- budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess. suppl. no. 8A), 8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) budget, 1973 A/8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl.
 - no. 8)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA, documents by

-- transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 460/Add. 4

- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA: INDUS-TRIAL DEVELOPMENT DIVISION, documents by
- -- Latin America: industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 26
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA, 15th sess.
- -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- ECONOMIC CONDITIONS
 - Reports
 - E/CN. 12/935 Economic survey of Latin America, 1971

ECONOMIC CO-OPERATION

- -- relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C. 5/L. 6
- Economic survey of Latin America, 1971 E/CN. 12/935 & Add. 1 (I-II), 2
- ECONOMIC SURVEYS
 - Reports
 - E/CN. 12/935 & Add. 1 (I-II), 2 Economic survey of Latin America, 1971
- ECUADOR
- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

ECUADOR, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828

EGYPT

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3

EGYPT, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation A/8806 (S/10788) cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector A/8804 (S/10787) cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector A/8804 (S/10787)
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

EL SALVADOR

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

EL SALVADOR, documents by

-- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

Electronic data processing: See COMPUTERS

Ellice Islands: See GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

EMPLOYMENT

-- discrimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/328

ENERGY

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

Environment: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT

EQUATORIAL GUINEA, documents by

- -- Equatorial Guinea and Gabon S/10789
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9

EQUATORIAL GUINEA and GABON

Documents

S/10789 Equatorial Guinea. Letter, 11 Sep, requesting intervention of the SC concerning withdrawal of Gabonese forces from the territorial waters of Equatorial Guinea

ETHIOPIA, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 1

ETHIOPIAN REFUGEES IN SUDAN

-- assistance See Checklist section, p. 319

EUROPE

See also names of countries

- agriculture: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- automation: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) chemical industry: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- coal industry: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5) economic situation E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR,
- 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- economic trends: study E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- electric power: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) energy problems: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833)
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5) engineering industry: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/
- _ _ 833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- forest industry: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- gas: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- housing, building and planning: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
 -- human environment: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/
- 833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- industrial co-operation: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5) --
- international law: Council of Europe: activities A/8710 -- international trade: development: ECE activities
- E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- iron and steel industry: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

EUROPE (continued)

- -- social development E/CONF. 64/5
 - seminars and study groups: lists E/CONF. 64/4/ Add. 1
- -- social welfare E/CONF. 64/5
- -- standardization: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- statistics: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- transport: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- water pollution: control: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- water resources: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

EUROPE, EASTERN

- -- & developing countries: economic co-operation TD/III/ C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1, L. 6; TD/III/WG. II/L. 1
- -- international trade TD/III/C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1, L. 6
- -- preferences (international trade) *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19; TD/III/C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1, L. 6; TD/B/AC. 5/41
- European Office of the United Nations: See UNITED NA-TIONS OFFICE, Geneva

EXPORTS

- -- promotion
- Reports

TD/B/AC. 5/41 UNCTAD secretariat. Operational guide to the generalized system of preferences <u>Meeting records</u> *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 18

*TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19

F

- FAO: See Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations
- FAJNZYLBER, FERNANDO, documents by
- -- Latin America: industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 21
- Far East: See ASIA AND THE FAR EAST
- Farming: See AGRICULTURE
- Felice de, J. J.: <u>See</u> FRENCH COMMITTEE AGAINST APARTHEID
- FICHET, GERARD, documents by
- -- Latin America: industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 31
- FLJI, documents by
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758

FINLAND, documents by

- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 463, L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758

FISHERIES

See also Living marine resources

- -- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14
- -- jurisdiction: See International Court of Justice: cases: fisheries jurisdiction (United Kingdom v. Iceland; Germany (Fed. Rep.) v. Iceland)

FOOD AID

See also World Food Programme

-- multilateral Documents

E/5129 S-G. Note transmitting 10th annual report of the UN/FAO Intergovernmental Cttee of the World Food Programme (WFP/IGC:21/18)

- FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS, documents by
- -- science and technology: application to development: World Plan of Action E/5101/Add. 2

FOOD CONTAMINATION

-- prevention and control A/CONF. 48/14

FORCE, THREAT OR USE OF

-- renunciation

- Documents
 - A/8793 USSR. Letter, 15 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on permanent prohibition of nuclear weapons
- FOREIGN NATIONALS
- -- human rights E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 572, L. 577; *E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/SR. 646, 650

FORESTS AND FORESTRY

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

FRANCE

-- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

FRANCE, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/76
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10786
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/L. 480

FRENCH COMMITTEE AGAINST APARTHEID -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1231

French Somaliland: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS -- economic conditions A/AC. 109/L. 821

- -- education A/AC. 109/L. 821
- -- political conditions A/AC. 109/L. 821
- -- self-government or independence
 - Documents
- A/AC.109/L.821 Secretariat. Working paper -- social conditions A/AC.109/L.821
- FRIENDS WORLD COMMITTEE FOR CONSULTATION, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47

G

- GABON, documents by
 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
 Gabon and Equatorial Guinea: See EQUATORIAL GUINEA
- Gabon and Equatorial Guinea: <u>See</u> EQUATORIAL GUINEA and GABON
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY: COMMITTEES
- See Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction
 - Special Committee on Apartheid Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
 - United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 24th sess.: COMMITTEES
- -- 6th Cttee:
 - proceedings: Official Records A/C. 6/SR. 1100-1175
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 26th sess.
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 8A (A/8408/Add. 1-30)
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.
- -- Africa, Southern: national liberation movements, participation of $A/C.\,4/744$
- -- agenda
 - Reports
 - A/8800/Rev.1 GA, 27th sess.: General Cttee. 1st report
 - Other documents
 - $\overline{A/8700}$ S-G. Note transmitting preliminary list of items to be included in the provisional agenda
 - A/8752/Add. 5-8, 10 Algeria and 28 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea
 - A/8752/Add. 9 Algeria and 27 other States. Letter, 15 Sep, transmitting draft resolution and proposing withdrawal of items 35 and 36 of the provisional agenda of GA, 27th sess.
 - A/8771 USSR. Letter, 8 Aug, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on convention on use of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting
 - A/8772 Yugoslavia. Letter, 18 Aug, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on admission of new Members to UN
 - A/8791 S-G. Note requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item concerning measures to prevent terrorism and other forms of violence
 - A/8791/Add. 1 S-G. Note transmitting statement made before the General Cttee on 20 Sep concerning terrorism

- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess. (continued) -- agenda (continued)
 - Other documents (continued)
 - A/8792 Romania. Letter, 8 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item concerning strengthening of the UN's role in international relations
 - A/8793 USSR. Letter, 15 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on permanent prohibition of nuclear weapons
 - A/BUR/179/Rev. 1 S-G. Memorandum Draft resolutions
 - $\frac{Draft resolutions}{A/L. 672-L. 675}$
- -- agenda: allocation of items A/8800/Rev. 1; A/BUR/ 179/Rev. 1
- -- closing date A/8800/Rev. 1; A/BUR/179/Rev. 1
- -- organization ST/CS/22
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 1 (A/8701) no. 1A (A/8701/Add. 1)
 - no. 6 (A/8706)
 - no. 7C (A/8707/Add. 3)
 - no. 7D (A/8707/Add. 4)
 - no. 8 (A/8708)
 - no. 11 (A/8711)
 - no. 25 (A/8725)
 - no. 27 (A/8727)
- -- work: organization A/8800/Rev. 1; A/BUR/179/Rev. 1
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES
- -- General Cttee:
 - reports: A/8800/Rev.1 A/8800/Rev.1 GA, 27th sess.: agenda GA, 27th sess.: agenda: allocation of items A/8800/Rev.1 GA, 27th sess.: agenda: allocation of items
- -- members: representatives A/INF/148
- -- Secretaries: lists A/INF/148
- -- 1st Cttee:

-- Ist Cttee:

- agenda A/C. 1/1020-- 2nd Cttee:
 - agenda A/C. 2/274 Chairman: note on organization of work A/C. 2/ L. 1223 documents: lists A/C. 2/L. 1224 officers: election *A/C. 2/SR. 1447, 1448
 - proceedings *A/C. 2/SR. 1447, 1448
- work: organization A/C. 2/L. 1223; *A/C. 2/SR. 1448
- -- 4th Cttee:
 - agenda A/C. 4/743(text)
- -- 6th Čttee: agenda A/C. 6/413 work: organization A/C. 6/L. 849

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: PRESIDENT, documents by -- GA, 27th sess.:

1st Cttee: agenda A/C. 1/1020 2nd Cttee: agenda A/C. 2/274 4th Cttee: agenda A/C. 4/743 6th Cttee: agenda A/C. 6/413

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 28th sess. -- agenda A/L. 675 GENETIC RESOURCES

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

GENOCIDE

-- study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579

- GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC)
- -- ECE, participation in (proposed) E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)

GHANA, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records *A/AC, 109/SC, 3/SR, 153

Gilberto Amado Memorial Lecture - institution A/8710

Goods: transport: See TRANSPORT OF GOODS

GOVERNING COUNCIL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PRO-GRAMME

-- establishment A/CONF. 48/14

GREECE

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/66
- GREECE, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/66
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

GROS ESPIELL, HECTOR (Uruguay), documents by

- -- aboriginal populations: discrimination: elimination: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576
- -- foreign nationals: human rights E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 577
- -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 569

GROUP OF 77, documents by

-- developing countries:

- economic co-operation TD/III/WG. II/L. 1 international trade: expansion TD/III/WG. II/L. 1 islands: special problems TD/III/C. 6/L. 4/Rev. 1 land-locked: special problems TD/III/C, 6/L, 3 least developed: identification TD/III/C. 6/L. 5/ Rev. 1 least developed: special measures TD/III/C. 6/L. 6
- regional integration TD/III/WG. II/L. 1 -- international trade: relations between developing and
- centrally planned economies TD/III/C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1
- -- science and technology: transfer to developing countries: UNCTAD programme TD/III/WG. III/L. 2 -- UNCTAD: institutional machinery: review TD/III/
- WG. I/L. 1/Rev. 1, L. 2/Rev. 1

GUAM

- -- self-government or independence
- Reports
 - $\overline{A/AC}$, 109/L, 812 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

GUATEMALA

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

GUATEMALA, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L. 273
- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L.274
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279
- GUINEA, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10775
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow TD/III/ WG. III/L. 3
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10784
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10798, 10802

GUYANA

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

GUYANA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 51/ L.73
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10800

Н

HAITI

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- HAM, M. TEN, documents by -- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/34

HANDICRAFT PRODUCTS -- preferences (international trade) *TD/III/C.2/SR.19

Hemp, Indian: See CANNABIS

HIDES AND SKINS

-- international trade TD/B/387 (Sales no.: E.72. II. D. 5)

HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.851

- HOLY SEE, documents by
- -- science and technology: application to development: World Plan of Action E/5101/Add. 2

HONDURAS

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

Honduras, British: See BRITISH HONDURAS

HOUSEHOLD SURVEYS

-- methods E/CN. 14/NAC/51, 52

HOUSING -- censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 2 (I), L. 5 data tabulation: use of computers ST/ECLA/ Conf. 43/L. 3, L. 4 HUMAN ENVIRONMENT See also Governing Council for Environmental Programme World Environment Day -- conservation and utilization Reports A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report Other documents E/5211 S-G. Note transmitting report of the UN Conference on the Human Environment -- conservation and utilization: education and training A/CONF.48/14 global assessment programme (Earthwatch) A/CONF.48/14 intergovernmental body: establishment (proposed) A/CONF. 48/14 -- conservation and utilization: international co-operation Reports A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report E/5188 Joint Meetings of the CPC and the ACC, 1972. Report -- conservation and utilization: research A/CONF. 48/14 -- Declaration, 1972 Reports $\overline{A/CONF.48/14}$ UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report -- & development A/CONF.48/14 -- monitoring A/CONF.48/14 -- regional seminars A/CONF.48/14 -- social aspects A/CONF.48/14 -- UN programmes A/CONF. 48/14 financing: voluntary fund: establishment A/CONF.48/14 HUMAN RIGHTS See also Ad Hoc Working Group of Experts Established under Resolutions 2 (XXIII), 2 (XXIV), 21 (XXV) and 8 (XXVI) of the Commission on Human Rights Commission on Human Rights Genocide Minorities: protection Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities and sub-heading human rights under names of countries -- advisory services: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- legal protection E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 572 -- prizes: budget, 1973 A/8706,8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- technical assistance: See Human rights: advisory services -- violations Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 646-650 HUMAN SETTLEMENTS Reports A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report

-- conference (proposed) A/CONF.48/14

HUNGARY

- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3
- HUNGARY, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC.138/81
- -- international trade:
- relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C.5/L.6 relations between developing and centrally planned economies TD/III/C.5/L.6
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1

Hydrogen bomb: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

Hydrology: See WATER RESOURCES

- IAEA: See International Atomic Energy Agency
- IBRD: See International Bank for Reconstruction and Development
- ICAO: See International Civil Aviation Organization
- **ICJ: See International Court of Justice**
- IDB: See Industrial Development Board
- IGC: See Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)
- ILC: See International Law Commission
- ILO: See International Labour Organisation
- IMCO: See Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization
- INCB: See International Narcotics Control Board
- ITU: See International Telecommunication Union

ICELAND

<u>See also</u> International Court of Justice: cases: fisheries jurisdiction (United Kingdom v. Iceland; Germany (Federal Republic)v. Iceland)

-- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

ICELAND, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

INCOME

-- distribution: statistics E/CN. 14/NAC/51 methods E/CN. 14/NAC/52

INDIA, documents by

- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464

INDIA, documents by (continued)

-- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/ L.477

review procedure TD/B/L.279

INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

See also United Nations Military Observer Group in India and Pakistan

Documents

S/10776 Pakistan, Letter, 30 Aug, concerning the continued detention in India of the Pakistani prisoners of war

-- prisoners of war S/10776

Indian hemp: See CANNABIS

INDIAN OCEAN

-- Declaration as peace zone, 1971

Reports

A/8809 S-G. Report, 14 Sep, transmitting replies from States concerning measures taken with regard to the implementation of the declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace

Indigenous populations: See ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS

INDONESIA, documents by

-- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1

- -- developing countries:
 - economic co-operation TD/III/WG. II/L. 1 international trade: expansion TD/III/WG. II/L.1 islands: special problems TD/III/C. 6/L. 4/Rev. 1 land-locked: special problems TD/III/C. 6/L.3 least developed: identification TD/III/C. 6/L. 5/ Rev.1

least developed: special measures TD/III/C. 6/L. 6 regional integration TD/III/WG. II/L. 1

- -- international trade: relations between developing and centrally planned economies TD/III/C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1
- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- natural resources: exploration: UN revolving fund: statute (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 470/Rev. 1
- -- science and technology: transfer to developing countries: UNCTAD programme TD/III/WG.III/L.2 -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UNCTAD: institutional machinery: review TD/III/WG. I/ L. 1/Rev. 1, L. 2/Rev. 1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT

- See also Industrial Development Board United Nations Industrial Development Organization
 - and names of individual industries
- -- financing E/CN. 14/INR/200
- -- information clearing-house: establishment: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
- -- SIS Programme
 - Meeting records
 - *DP/SR. 333-335
- -- technical co-operation: UNIDO programme: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- -- UNDP activities *DP/SR. 333-335

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD (ID/B/-)

-- permanent cttee: establishment: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 6th sess. -- report E/5171

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTS

-- exports: promotion

- Documents ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 21 Fajnzylber, F. Ele
 - mentos para la formulación de estrategias de exportación de manufacturas
 - ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 23 Oviedo, R. Las estructuras institucionales de la integración latinoamericana y la exportación de manufacturas
 - ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 24 El mercado de los países desarrollados para productos manufacturados americanos
 - ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 26 Lastendencias recientes de las exportaciones Latino-americanas de manufacturas
 - ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 29 Iturbe de Blanco, E. El desarrollo industrial y la promoción de exportaciones en Venezuela
 - ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 31 Fichet, G. Algunas experiencias recientes en exportaciones de manufacturas
- -- exports from developing countries Meeting records
 - *TD/III/C.2/SR.19

INDUSTRIAL STATISTICS

- -- world programme, 1973; recommendations ST/STAT/ SER, M/54 (Part III) (Sales no.: E. 72, XVII, 10)(text)
- Industrially advanced countries: See DEVELOPED COUN-TRIES

Information for delegations ST/CS/22

INGLES, JOSE D. (Philippines), documents by -- foreign nationals: human rights E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 577

Instituto Latinoamericano de Planificación Económica y Social: See LATIN AMERICAN INSTITUTE FOR ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL PLANNING

Integrated approach to rural development in Africa E/CN. 14/SWSA/8 (Sales no. : E. 71. II. K. 2)

- INTER-AGENCY CONSULTATIVE BOARD -- functions *DP/SR. 330
- -- & UNDP: interrelationship *DP/SR. 330

INTER-AMERICAN JURIDICAL COMMITTEE -- activities A/8710

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE OF THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO) -- report, 10th E/5129

INTERGOVERNMENTAL GROUP ON TRANSFER OF TECH-NOLOGY

-- work programme TD/III/WG. III/L. 2

- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION: COMMITTEES
- -- Legal Cttee: note transmitting resolutions adopted by the Cttee E/AC, 6/L, 460/Add, 1
- INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF PENAL LAW, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOLS OF SOCIAL WORK, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY
- -- report, 1971/1972 A/8774(text)
- INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY, documents by
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT, documents by
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- INTERNATIONAL CATHOLIC CHILD BUREAU, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL CATHOLIC MIGRATION COMMISSION, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION: SEC-RETARY-GENERAL, documents by
- -- UNDP: country programming E/5182/Add. 3
- INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION OF JURISTS, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN, 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- **INTERNATIONAL COMPUTING CENTRE**, Geneva -- UN participation:
 - budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
 - budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6, 8)
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON NAMIBIA, Brussels 1972 Reports
 - A/AC. 109/L. 819 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: delegation of observers to the Namibia International Conference, Brussels 1972. Report
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, participation of A/AC. 109/L. 819

- International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, 1965: See RACIAL DISCRIM-INATION: elimination: Convention, 1965
- International corps of volunteers: See UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS
- INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF JEWISH WOMEN, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL ON SOCIAL WELFARE, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE
- -- cases: fisheries jurisdiction (United Kingdom v. Iceland; Germany (Fed. Rep.) v. Iceland): orders S/10778/ Rev. 1
- -- finances:
 - budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl.
 - no. 6, 8)
- -- functions: review A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A), 8747
- -- judges:
 - election A/8744,8745 & Add. 1 (S/10744,10745 & Add. 1)
 - pension scheme: adjustments A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) salaries and allowances: adjustments A/8408/
 - Add, 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
- INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF BUSINESS AND PRO-FESSIONAL WOMEN, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47
- INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47

INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF WOMEN LAWYERS, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR CONFERENCE, Geneva 1972 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION, documents by

- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION: DIRECTOR-GENERAL, documents by
- -- Algeria: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add.1
- -- Tunisia: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1

INTERNATIONAL LAW See also Genocide International trade law Law of the sea State responsibility -- fellowships and scholarships A/8710 -- study and teaching: UN Programme: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION (A/CN. 4/-) -- activities Sales no. : E. 72. I. 17 -- basic facts Sales no. : E. 72. I. 17 -- co-operation with other organizations Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report -- members: list Sales no.: E.72.I.17 -- Statute Sales no.: E. 72. I. 17(text) -- work programme A/8710; *A/CN. 4/SR. 1166 -- yearbooks *A/CN. 4/SR. 1157, 1161 INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: OBSERVER (Tsuruoka, S.), documents by -- Asian-African Legal Consultative Cttee, 13th sess., Lagos 1972: report A/CN. 4/262 INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess. -- agenda A/8710 -- proceedings *A/CN, 4/SR, 1154-1167 -- report A/8710(text); A/CN. 4/L. 187/Add. 2-19(draft text) INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Drafting Cttee [on succession of States in respect of treaties]: composition *A/CN. 4/SR. 1158 INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR THE RIGHTS OF MAN, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 INTERNATIONAL MOVEMENT FOR FRATERNAL UNION AMONG RACES AND PEOPLES, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD -- budget, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) INTERNATIONAL OLIVE OIL COUNCIL: DIRECTOR, documents by -- olive oil: international trade TD/162 INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS -- & States: See States: & international organizations INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS Reports A/8701/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A) S-G. Introduction to report on work of the Organization, Aug 1972 -- role of the UN: strengthening Other documents A/8792 Romania. Letter, 8 Sep, requesting in-clusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item concerning strengthening of the UN's role in international relations

International School: See UNITED NATIONS INTERNATION-AL SCHOOL INTERNATIONAL SEA-BED AREA -- delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81; *A/AC. 138/SR. 84-86 INTERNATIONAL SEA-BED AUTHORITY -- establishment (proposed) A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 17; *A/AC.138/SC.I/SR.54 INTERNATIONAL SECURITY -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation Documents A/8749 Romania. Letter, 29 Jul, transmitting resolution of the National Conference of the Romanian Communist Party INTERNATIONAL SOCIAL SERVICE, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 INTERNATIONAL SOCIETY FOR CRIMINOLOGY, documents hv -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47 INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION -- space activities A/AC. 105/107 INTERNATIONAL TRADE See also Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 Exports International trade law Investments. International Most-favoured-nation clause Preferences (International trade) Transport of goods United Nations Conference on Trade and Development -- non-tariff barriers: ad hoc intergovernmental group: establishment *TD/ III/C. 2/SR. 19 identification *TD/III/C.2/SR.19 -- non-tariff barriers: liberalization Reports TD/B/AC. 5/41 UNCTAD secretariat. Operational guide to the generalized system of preferences Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19 -- relations between countries having different economic and social systems Documents TD/III/C. 5/L.4 UNCTAD. 3rd sess.: 5th Cttee: Chairman. Opening statement Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 5/L.6 Meeting records *TD/III/C. 5/SR. 2-8 -- relations between developing and centrally planned economies Documents TD/163 USSR. Letter, 12 May, transmitting statement concerning USSR's trade and economic co-operation with developing countries

TD/III/C. 5/L.4 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 5th Cttee: Chairman. Opening statement

INTERNATIONAL TRADE (continued) Documents (continued) TD/III/C. 5/L. 5 UNCTAD: Division for Trade with Socialist Countries: Director. Statement Draft resolutions TD/III/C. 5/L. 3/Rev. 1, L. 6 Meeting records *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 20 *TD/III/C. 5/SR. 2-8 -- restrictions, quantitative *TD/III/C.2/SR.19 INTERNATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT) -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW See also United Nations Commission on International Trade Law -- register of texts: volume 2: publication (proposed) A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) -- yearbooks A/CN. 9/SER. A/1971 (Sales no. : E. 72. V. 4) INTERNATIONAL WATERCOURSES -- international law: codification Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report JAMAICA INVESTMENTS, INTERNATIONAL -- promotion E/CN. 14/INR/200 Ionizing radiation: Levels and effects, Vols. I & II Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17, 18 IRAN, documents by -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279 IRAQ, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/AC. 109/L. 837 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 5, 9 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 5, 9 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1 -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828 -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758 -- Puerto Rico: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/L. 837 -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/ Rev. 1 -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759 -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279 IRELAND, documents by -- science and technology: application to development; World Plan of Action E/5101/Add. 2

- ISRAEL, documents by
- -- Middle East situation A/8784, 8812 (S/10779, 10791) cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10794, 10796, 10801 refugees: repatriation A/8786, 8814

- ISRAEL, documents by (continued)
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/8767, 8773
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- Issas: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS
- ITALY, documents by
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10786
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- ITURBE DE BLANCO. E., documents by
- -- Venezuela: industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 29

IVORY COAST, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

JAMAICA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/L.672
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L. 273
- preferences (international trade): generalized system $TD/B/L_274$
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279

JAMES, ROBERT R. (United Kingdom), documents by -- foreign nationals: human rights E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 577

-- human rights: legal protection E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 572

JANKOVIC, BRANIMIR M. (Yugoslavia), documents by -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/L, 570

JAPAN

-- preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add. 7/ Annex III, IV (Japan)

JAPAN, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/78
- -- natural resources: exploration: UN revolving fund: statute (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 468, L. 470/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/373/Add.7/Annex III, IV (Japan)
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- space objects: registration A/AC. 105/INF. 256
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

TEWS

-- in USSR A/8767,8773

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

-- reports

Reports

- JU/REP/71/11 Scopes, L. Report on some technical co-operation activities of UNIDO in Algeria and Tunisia
- JIU/REP/71/12 Scopes, L. Report on country programming and after

Other documents

- E/5181 S-G. Note transmitting Joint Inspection Unit report on technical co-operation activities of UNIDO in Algeria and and Tunisia
- E/5181/Add.1 S-G, UNDP: Administrator and ILO: Director-General. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/11
- E/5181/Add. 2 ACABQ. Observations on report in JIU/REP/71/11
- E/5182 S-G. Note transmitting Joint Inspection Unit report on country programming and after
- E/5182/Add. 1 S-G and UNDP: Administrator. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 2 ACABQ. Observations on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 3 ICAO: Secretary-General. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 4 WHO: Director-General and Executive Board. Comments and action taken on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- -- UN participation: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8)
- JOINT INTERNATIONAL SHIPPING LEGISLATION UNIT (UNCTAD/OFFICE OF LEGAL AFFAIRS) -- activities: financial implications TD/B/414
- Joint Meetings of the Administrative Committee on Coordination and the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: See JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDI-NATION AND THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMIT-TEE ON CO-ORDINATION

JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-

- GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE AD-MINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINA-TION, 1972
- -- agenda E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10) -- report E/5188(text)

JORDAN

- -- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 2.3
- JORDAN, documents by
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

JOURNALISTS

-- protection in areas of armed conflicts Reports

A/8777 S-G. Report

-- protection in areas of armed conflicts: convention (draft)

Reports

A/8777 S-G. Report

K

Kashmir question: See INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

KENYA

- -- narcotic drugs: laws and regulations E/NL. 1970/65-71
- KENYA, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/ Rev.1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- narcotic drugs: laws and regulations E/NL. 1970/65-71
- -- natural resources: exploration: UN revolving fund: statute (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 470/Rev. 1
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 1
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC, 138/L. 11/Rev. 1
- -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464

KETTANI, AHMED (Morocco), documents by -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 570

- KHALIFA, AHMED (Egypt (Arab Republic)), documents by
- -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 570
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581

KHMER REPUBLIC

- -- Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, participation in *A/AC. 138/SR. 86
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/85

KHMER REPUBLIC, documents by

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/85

KOREA

See also Korea (Democratic People's Republic) Korea (Republic) Korean question United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea

United Nations Memorial Cemetery in Korea -- unification

- **Documents**
 - A/8752/Add. 5-8, 10 Algeria and 28 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea
 - A/8752/Add. 9 Algeria and 27 other States. Letter, 15 Sep, transmitting draft resolution and proposing withdrawal of items 35 and 36 of the provisional agenda

KOREA (DEMOCRATIC PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC), documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.7
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.7

KOREA (REPUBLIC)

See also United Nations Memorial Cemetery in Korea -- economic development A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27)

KOREA (REPUBLIC) (continued)

- -- economic growth A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27)
- -- international relations A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27)
- -- political development A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27)
- KOREAN QUESTION

See also United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea

Reports

A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.27) UNCURK. Report, 1971/1972

Other documents

- A/8752/Add. 5-8, 10 Algeria and 28 other States. Letter, 17 Jul, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on the independent and peaceful reunification of Korea
- A/8752/Add. 9 Algeria and 27 other States. Letter, 15 Sep, transmitting draft resolution and proposing withdrawal of items 35 and 36 of the provisional agenda of GA, 27th sess.

KUWAIT

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3

KUWAIT, documents by

- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1 -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

LAFTA: See Latin American Free Trade Association

LAND REFORM

Draft resolutions E/AC. 6/L. 462, L. 463, L. 465/Rev. 1, L. 467

LAND-LOCKED STATES

See also Developing countries: land-locked -- transit trade: Convention, 1965: accessions and ratifications ECAFE res. 124 (XXVIII) in E/5134 (E/CN. 11/ 1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)

LATIN AMERICA

See also Caribbean area South America -- agricultural development E/CN. 12/935/Add. 2 -- Andean Group: activities E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II) -- economic development Reports E/CN. 12/935 & Add. 1 (I-II), 2 Economic survey

of Latin America, 1971

Other documents

E/CN. 12/933 Excerpt from the economic survey of Latin America, 1971

LATIN AMERICA (continued)

- -- economic integration ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 23
- -- employment E/CN, 12/935/Add, 2
- -- income E/CN. 12/935/Add. 2
- -- industrial products: exports E/CN.12/935/Add.2; ST/ECLA/Conf.37/L.21, L.23, L.26, L.31 -- international trade E/CN.12/935/Add.1 (I-II), 2
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification Reports
 - S-G. Report, 14 Sep, on the implemen-A/8808 tation of GA res. 2830 (XXVI)
- -- population: censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L. 6
- -- regional integration E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- -- sea-bed: exploration and use: international régime *A/AC.138/SR.89
- LATIN AMERICAN DEMOGRAPHIC CENTRE, documents bv
- -- Latin America: population: censuses ST/ECLA/ Conf. 43/L. 6

LATIN AMERICAN FREE TRADE ASSOCIATION -- activities E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

LATIN AMERICAN INSTITUTE FOR ECONOMIC AND SO-CIAL PLANNING

Reports

A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for 1972

- LATIN AMERICAN INSTITUTE FOR ECONOMIC AND SO-CIAL PLANNING, documents by
- -- Latin America: industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 31

Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW: INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION; INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW; LAW OF THE SEA; UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW

LAW OF THE SEA

- -- codification *A/AC. 138/SR. 80, 81
- -- codification: list of subjects (proposed)
 - Documents A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1 Algeria and 45 other States. List of subjects relating to the law of the sea
 - France and United Kingdom. Amend-A/AC. 138/76 ments
 - A/AC. 138/77 Poland. Amendments
 - A/AC. 138/78 Japan. Amendments
- Meeting records *A/AC. 138/SR. 83-85
 - -- conference 1973: date and meeting place *A/AC. 138/SR. 82-85 preparatory work *A/AC. 138/SR. 79, 82-86
 - -- exclusive economic zone

Meeting records

- *A/AC. 138/SR. 83-85
- Least developed countries: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: least developed
- Leather and leather products TD/B/387 (Sales no.: E.72. II. D. 5

LEATHER GOODS

- -- industry and trade TD/B/387 (Sales no.: E, 72, II, D, 5)
- -- international trade TD/B/387 (Sales no.: E. 72, II, D. 5)

LEBANON

- -- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 2
- LEBANON, documents by
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10780, 10783, 10795, 10799
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

LESOTHO

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/70

LESOTHO, documents by

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/70

Less developed areas: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

LIBERIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC, 138/66/Rev. 1

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1

LIVING MARINE RESOURCES

-- exploitation and conservation

Documents

A/AC. 138/85 Declaration on principles of rational exploitation of the living resources of the seas and oceans adopted at Conference of Ministers, Moscow, Jul 1972 Meeting records *A/AC. 138/SR. 83, 84

LOUSBERG, R.J.J.CH., documents by -- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/34

MACAULEY, A. R. N., documents by -- Sierra Leone: ports: development E/CN. 14/TRANS/72

MADAGASCAR, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention(draft) A/8768
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/8809
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

MADAGASCAR, documents by (continued)

- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279
- MALAYSIA, documents by
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/ Rev/1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/ L. 478 review procedure TD/B/L.279

MALI, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828

MALTA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758

MANGANESE NODULES

- -- exploitation *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48, 50
- MAPS
- -- Angola A/8723/Add. 3
- -- Mozambique A/8723/Add. 3
- -- Portuguese Guinea A/8723/Add. 3

MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

- -- exploitation and conservation Meeting records *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 16, 22 -- exploitation and conservation: economic implications
- A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 12-L. 14; *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48-50

MARINE POLLUTION

- -- prevention and control Reports A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report
- Marine resources: See LIVING MARINE RESOURCES: MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

Maritime law: See LAW OF THE SEA

- MARTINEZ COBO, J. R. (Ecuador), documents by -- genocide: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579
- -- minorities: protection: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 573

MAURITANIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

MAURITIUS, documents by

-- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

- MEETING OF SENIOR ECONOMIC ADVISERS TO E.C.E. GOVERNMENTS
- -- activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- MEETING TO DETERMINE ASSISTANCE FROM THE IN-DUSTRIALIZED COUNTRIES FOR THE FEASIBILITY STUDIES OF THE TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972
- -- agenda E/CN. 14/TRANS/73(provisional text)
- MEKONG RIVER
- development E/5134 (E/CN. 11/1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 4)
- Memorial Cemetery in Korea: See UNITED NATIONS MEMORIAL CEMETERY IN KOREA

MEXICO

- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)
- MEXICO, documents by
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/ Rev.1
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries TD/B/L.273
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L.274
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/ Rev.1
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

Micronesia: See PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION

- MIDDLE EAST SITUATION
 - See also United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
 - **Documents**
 - A/8784 (S/10779) Israel. Letter, 8 Sep, concerning murder of 11 Israeli sportsmen at the Olympic Games in Munich
 - A/8806 (S/10788) Egypt. Letter, 11 Sep. stating that it was Israel that introduced terrorism into the Middle East
 - A/8812 (S/10791) Israel. Letter, 14 Sep, refer-ring to A/8784 (S/10779) and A/8806 (S/10788), concerning Egypt's support for Arab terror organizations

Draft resolutions

S/10785

Meeting records *S/PV. 1661, 1662

-- cease-fire, 1967: violations

```
Documents
```

S/10780 Lebanon. Letter, 8 Sep, informing of attacks by Israeli military aircraft against communities in Lebanese territory on 8 Sep

- MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued) **Documents** (continued)
 - S/10782 Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 9 Sep, requesting meeting of the SC to consider the continuing Israeli attacks on the terri-
 - tories of the Syrian Arab Republic S/10783 Lebanon. Letter, 10 Sep, requesting meeting of the SC to consider the aggression committed by Israel against Lebanon
 - S/10790 Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 14 Sep, concerning the failure of the SC to adopt a resolution condemning Israel for its military operations against Syria
 - S/10794 Israel. Letter, 16 Sep, informing of attacks perpetrated from Lebanon on 6, 14 and 15 Sep
 - S/10795 Lebanon. Letter, 16 Sep, informing of a massive land and air attack against Southern Lebanon by Israeli armed forces on 16 Sep
 - S/10796 Israel. Letter, 17 Sep, informing of attacks by Israel against bases of murder organizations in the Lebanese territory on 16 Sep
 - S/10799 Lebanon. Letter, 21 Sep, informing of casualties and destruction caused by Israel's aggression against Lebanon on 16 Sep
 - S/10801 Israel. Letter, 27 Sep, referring to S/10799 and stating that Israel's action on 16 Sep was directed against the bases of the terror organizations

Draft resolutions

- S/10784, 10786

Meeting records *S/PV. 1661, 1662

- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector Documents
 - A/8804 (S/10787) Egypt. Letter, 11 Sep, informing of Israeli aerial raids against refugee camps in Syria and Lebanon
 - S/7930/Add. 1715-1728, 1731-1749 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Lebanon sector on 30 Aug - 27 Sep
 - S/7930/Add. 1729, 1730 S-G. Supplemental in-formation from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning an enquiry into casualties and damage conducted by the UN military observers at the request of the Lebanese authorities
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector Documents
 - A/8785 (S/10781) Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 8 Sep, informing of Israeli aerial aggression against villages and population centres in Syrian territories on 8 Sep
 - A/8804 (S/10787) Egypt. Letter, 11 Sep, informing of Israeli aerial raids against refugee camps in Syria and Lebanon
 - S/7930/Add. 1715-1722, 1724-1728, 1731-1736, 1738-1744, 1746-1749 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Syria sector on 30 Aug - 27 Sep

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued)

- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add, 1738, 1743 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Suez Canal sector on 16, 21 Sep
- -- refugees: repatriation A/8786,8814

MINERAL INDUSTRIES

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

MINORITIES

See also Racial discrimination Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities

-- protection: study Draft resolutions E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/L, 571, L, 573

> Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 647-649

MONETARY SYSTEM, INTERNATIONAL

-- & developing countries

Draft resolutions TD/B/L. 273

MONGOLIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9 -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- States: & international organizations: respresentation: articles (draft) A/8753

MONTSERRAT

-- self-government or independence

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report

MOROCCO, documents by

- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

MOST-FAVOURED-NATION CLAUSE Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report

MOZAMBIQUE

- -- maps A/8723/Add. 3
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

NAMIBIA

See also Namibia question United Nations Commissioner for Namibia United Nations Council for Namibia

NAMIBIA (continued)

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 2
- -- education A/8723/Add.2
- -- foreign investments in A/8723/Add. 2
- -- military bases: See South Africa: military bases in Namibia
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8723/ Add, 2
- -- native homelands: establishment A/8723/Add. 2 See also Ovamboland: establishment
- -- petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 2
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 2
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 2 -- travel documents A/8723/Add. 2
- -- withdrawal of South African administration: See South Africa: Namibia, withdrawal from
- NAMIBIA QUESTION
 - See also United Nations Council for Namibia Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 2 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
 - A/AC. 109/L. 819 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: delegation of observers to the Namibia International Conference, Brussels 1972, Report
 - S/10752/Add. 1 S-G. Report, 31 Aug, on the implementation of SC res. 310 (1972)
- -- ICJ advisory opinion A/8723/Add. 2

NARCOTIC DRUGS

See also International Narcotics Control Board

- -- control: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- -- illicit traffic: annual reports, 1970: lists E/IT/1970/93
- -- laws and regulations E/NL. 1970/65-71
- -- seizure reports E/NS. 1971/Summary 4; E/NS. 1972/ Summary 1,2

NATIONAL ACCOUNTS

- -- statistics: methods E/CN.3/427,428
- National legislation and treaties relating to the law of the sea *A/AC, 138/SR, 80

NATURAL DISASTERS

- -- assistance
- Reports
 - A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for 1972 A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human
 - Environment, Stockholm 1972, Report

NATURAL RESOURCES

- -- exploration: UN revolving fund: establishment (proposed) *DP/SR.336 statute (draft) E/AC.6/L.468, L.470/Rev.1
- -- & human environment A/CONF. 48/14

NEPAL, documents by

-- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC.138/81

NETHERLANDS, documents by

- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758

NETHERLANDS, documents by (continued)

- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/L. 473/ Rev. 1
- NETTEL, ERIK (Austria), documents by
- -- foreign nationals: human rights E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.577
- -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 567

New Guinea: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

NEW HEBRIDES

-- self-government or independence <u>Meeting records</u> *A/AC.109/SC.3/SR.154

NEW ZEALAND, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/AC.82/G/L.1427
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- NICARAGUA
- -- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

NICARAGUA, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- NIGER, documents by
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- NIGERIA, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

NIUE ISLAND

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/AC.109/L.826 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

Nodules: See MANGANESE NODULES

NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS See also Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations

- -- & ECE: See Economic Commission for Europe: & NGOs
- -- hearings before ESC and its cttees: applications E/5189
- -- Sub-Commn on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities, participation in: <u>See</u> Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities: NGOs, participation of

NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES

-- information to UN <u>Reports</u> <u>A/AC.109/412</u> S-G. Report NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES (continued)

 information to UN (continued)
 <u>Draft resolutions</u>
 <u>A/AC.109/L.828</u>
 racial discrimination E/CN.4/Sub.2/325

 Non-tariff barriers: <u>See</u> INTERNATIONAL TRADE: non-tariff barriers
 NOORDWIJK, J. VAN, documents by

 cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER.S/34

NORWAY

- -- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3
- NORWAY, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- NUCLEAR TESTS
- -- suspension
- Reports
 - A/8807 S-G. Report, 15 Sep, on the implementation of GA res. 2828 A (XXVI)
 A/CONF.48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report
- NUCLEAR WEAPONS

See also Atomic radiation Disarmament Nuclear tests

- -- prohibition
 - Documents A/8793 USSR. Letter, 15 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on permanent prohibition of nuclear weapons

0

Objective: justice OPI/456

Observer Group in India and Pakistan: See UNITED NATIONS MILITARY OBSERVER GROUP IN INDIA AND PAKI-STAN

Ocean floor: See SEA-BED

- Office of Legal Affairs: See JOINT INTERNATIONAL SHIP-PING LEGISLATION UNIT (UNCTAD/Office of Legal Affairs)
- OFFICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION
- -- Regional Production Bureau, Addis Ababa: establishment (proposed): financial implications A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)
- OFFICE OF THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES
- -- finances:
 - budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)
 - budget, 1973 A/8706,8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8)

OLIVE OIL -- international trade TD/162

OMAN, documents by -- Democratic Yemen and Oman S/10797

Oman and Democratic Yemen: See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN and OMAN

OVAMBOLAND -- establishment A/8723/Add. 2

OVIEDO, RAMON, documents by -- Latin America; industrial products; exports ST/ECLA/ Conf. 37/L. 23

Ρ

- PAIGC: See Partido Africano da Independencia da Guine e Cabo Verde
- PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRA-TION

-- self-government or independence

Reports

A/AC, 109/L, 813 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

PACIFIC OCEAN

-- manganese nodules: exploitation *A/AC.138/SC.I/ SR. 49

PAKISTAN, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- developing countries: employment: promotion E/AC. 6/ L.474
- -- India-Pakistan question: prisoners of war S/10776
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 467
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279
- -- UN Volunteers E/AC. 6/L. 469
- Palais des Nations: See UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva: Palais des Nations

PALESTINE REFUGEES

See also United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

-- assistance Reports

S-G. Report in pursuance of GA res. 2792 A/8786 E (XXVI) concerning persons displaced from Israeli occupied areas in the Middle East since Jun 1957

PALESTINE REFUGEES (continued) -- assistance (continued) Reports (continued) A/8814 S-G. Report in pursuance of GA res. 2792 C (XXVI) concerning Palestine refugees in Gaza Strip

PANAMA

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

PANAMA, documents by

-- law of the sea; codification; list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1

- PAN-PACIFIC AND SOUTH-EAST ASIA WOMEN'S ASSO-CIATION, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/NGO/47

Papua: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

PAPUA NEW GUINEA

-- self-government or independence Reports A/AC, 109/L, 814 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

PARAGUAY

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

PARKS

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

- PARTIDO AFRICANO DA INDEPENDENCIA DA GUINE E CABO VERDE
- -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/PET. 1214/Add. 1, 2

PAX ROMANA, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/NGO/47

PEACE AND SECURITY

-- notification by S-G A/8816

PEACE RESEARCH

- -- international co-ordination: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)
- People's Democratic Republic of Yemen: See DEMOCRAT-IC YEMEN

Perez-Guerrero, M.: See UNITED NATIONS CONFER-ENCE ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT: SECRE-TARY-GENERAL (Perez-Guerrero, M.)

PERU

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

PERU, documents by

- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- monetary system, international: & developing countries ---TD/B/L.273
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L.274

- PERU, documents by (continued)
- -- sea-bed; resources; exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/ Rev. 1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

PHILIPPINES

- -- business: restrictive practices TD/B/388 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. D. 8)
- -- foreign investments in TD/B/388 (Sales no.: E.72.II. D. 8)
- PHILIPPINES, documents by
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- developing countries: least developed: special measures E/AC. 6/L. 475
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/8809
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 462, L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: exploration: UN revolving fund: statute (draft) E/AC. 6/L. 470/Rev. 1
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system: rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add.1
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UNICEF; report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

PITCAIRN ISLAND

-- self-government or independence Meeting records *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 153

Planning: See DEVELOPMENT PLANNING

- POLAND, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- international trade:
- relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C.5/L.6 relations between developing and centrally planned economies TD/III/C.5/L.6 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.9
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 463, L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea; codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/77
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

POLLUTION

- See also Marine pollution
- -- prevention and control
 - Reports
 - A/CONF. 48/14 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Report

POPULATION

See also United Nations Fund for Population Activities Vital statistics World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974

POPULATION (continued)

-- censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L.2 (II), L.5, L.6 data tabulation: use of computers ST/ECLA/ Conf. 43/L. 3, L. 4

- POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., Aug 1972
- -- participants: lists E/CN. 9/INF. 3
- -- report E/CN. 9/L. 97 & Add. 1-6(draft text)
- -- work: organization E/CN. 9/INF. 4
- POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., Aug 1972: COMMITTEES -- Working Group:
 - report E/CN. 9/L. 99/Rev. 1(text)
- POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., 1973 -- financial implications E/CN. 9/269/Add. 1
- **POPULATION COMMISSION**, special sess., 1974 -- financial implications E/CN. 9/269/Add. 1
- PORTS
- -- administration E/CN. 14/TRANS/69, 70 training of personnel E/CN. 14/TRANS/71

PORTUGAL

- See also Territories under Portuguese administration
- -- armaments and armed forces in Territories A/8723/ Add. 3
- -- foreign investments in
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- international relations A/8723/Add. 3
- -- military assistance: prohibition A/8723/Add. 3
- -- sanctions
 - Reports A/8723/Add. 1, 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
 - A/8758 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2795 (XXVI)

PORTUGAL, documents by

-- ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 1 (S/10745/Add. 1)

Portuguese East Africa: See MOZAMBIQUE

- PORTUGUESE GUINEA
- -- maps A/8723/Add.3
- -- petitions and hearings:
 - Partido Africano da Independencia da Guine e Cabo Verde A/AC. 109/PET. 1214/Add. 1, 2

-- self-government or independence Reports

- A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- Other documents
- OPI/456 Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3

PORTUGUESE TIMOR

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add, 3
- -- education A/8723/Add. 3
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Power: See ENERGY

POWRIE, P.J., documents by -- ports: administration E/CN. 14/TRANS/69, 70 training of personnel E/CN. 14/TRANS/71 PREFERENCES (INTERNATIONAL TRADE) See also Most-favoured-nation clause Special Committee on Preferences -- generalized system Reports TD/B/AC. 5/41 UNCTAD secretariat. Operational guide to the generalized system of preferences Other documents TD/B/373/Add. 2/Annex III (Sweden) Sweden. Communication concerning Sweden's scheme of preferences TD/B/373/Add. 3 (Austria) Austria. Communication transmitting documents relating to Austria's scheme of preferences TD/B/373/Add.7/Annex III, IV (Japan) Japan. **Communication transmitting documents** relating to Japan's scheme of preferences TD/B/373/Add. 9 (Switzerland) Switzerland. Communication transmitting scheme of tariff preferences as of 1 Mar 1972 TD/B/378/Add. 2/Annex (Czechoslovakia) Czechoslovakia. Communication transmitting documents relating to Czechoslovakia's scheme of preferences Draft resolutions TD/B/L.274 Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19 -- generalized system: institutional arrangements TD/B/AC.5/41 product coverage TD/B/AC. 5/41 rules of origin TD/B/AC. 5/39/Add. 1;41; *TD/III/ C. 2/SR. 19 safeguard procedures TD/B/AC. 5/41 special measures for least developed countries TD/ B/AC. 5/41 PRICES -- statistics: methods E/CN. 3/427, 428 Programme of meetings: See sub-heading calendar of conferences under names of specific bodies PUERTO RICO -- self-government or independence Documents A/AC. 109/414 United States. Letter, 18 Aug, concerning Puerto Rico A/AC. 109/415 Chile. Letter, 23 Aug, concerning Puerto Rico Draft resolutions A/AC. 109/L. 837

Q

R

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION See also Apartheid Sub-Commission on the Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities -- elimination Reports A/8805 S-G. Reports under GA resolutions 2784 and 2785 (XXVI) Other documents A/8767 Israel. Letter, 21 Aug, concerning repressive measures against Jews desiring to leave the USSR A/8773 Israel. Letter, 24 Aug, transmitting statement by Prime Minister Golda Meir concerning Soviet Jewry, delivered in the Knesset, 23 Aug, and resolution adopted by the Knesset on the same day A/8779 USSR. Letter, 31 Aug, referring to A/8767 and A/8773 and stating that Israel attempts to interfere in the domestic affairs of USSR OPI/456 Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3 Draft resolutions E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.567, L.569, L.570 -- elimination: Convention, 1965: status Reports A/8789 S-G. Report -- elimination: decade for action (proposed) **Documents** E/CN.4/Sub.2/325 S-G. Note transmitting working paper outlining long-term programme Draft resolutions E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.574 Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 637-640, 642-644 -- elimination: international action **Documents** E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325 S-G. Note transmitting working paper outlining long-term programme E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325/Add. 1 UNESCO. Memorandum Draft resolutions E/CN.4/Sub.2/L.574 Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 637-640, 642-644 -- studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 567, L. 569, L. 570; *E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/SR. 644-646 financial implications E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 575 Radiation: See ATOMIC RADIATION RADIOACTIVE CONTAMINATION Reports A/8725 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 25) UN Scientific Cttee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation, 22nd sess. Report Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17, 18 UN Scientific Cttee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation, 22nd sess. Report, with annexes RASMUSSEN, K.E., documents by

-- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/33

RASMUSSEN, S., documents by -- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER.S/33 Recommendations for the 1973 World Programme of Industrial Statistics ST/STAT/SER. M/54 (Part III) (Sales no.: E. 72. XVII. 10)

Recueil des traités: See Treaty series

Reparations: See STATE RESPONSIBILITY

Restrictions on exports in foreign collaboration agreementsin the Republic of the PhilippinesTD/B/388 (Salesno.: E. 72. II. D. 8)TD/B/388 (Sales)

RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION -- study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581

Rights of man: See HUMAN RIGHTS

ROMANIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9, 8792
- -- international relations: role of the UN: strengthening A/8792
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8749
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) $A/AC, 138/66/\,Rev.\,1$
- -- Namibia question S/10752/Add.1

Rules of procedure: <u>See sub-heading</u> rules of procedure under names of specific organs

RURAL DEVELOPMENT

Documents

E/CN. 14/SWSA/8 (Sales no.: E. 71. II. K. 2) Integrated approach to rural development in Africa

RWANDA, documents by

- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure $TD/B/L.\,279$

S

SIS (Special Industrial Services) programme: <u>See</u> Industrial development: SIS programme

ST. HELENA

-- self-government or independence

Documents

A/AC. 109/L. 820 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Acting Chairman. Note, concerning allegations of mass arrests in Seychelles and St. Helena

ST. JOAN'S INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO/47

SALEMINK, C. A., documents by -- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER.S/34

Salvador: See EL SALVADOR

Samoa, American: See AMERICAN SAMOA

SAMRAH, H., documents by

-- cannabis: identification: methods ST/SOA/SER. S/34

SANCHEZ, VICENTE (Chile), documents by

- -- genocide: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 579
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 580

SAÓ TOMÉ AND PRINCIPE

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- education A/8723/Add. 3
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 3
- -- self-government or independence

Reports A/8723/Add. 3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

SAUDI ARABIA, documents by

-- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/L. 673

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

- -- application to development: World Plan of Action Documents
- E/5101/Add. 2 S-G. Note -- international co-operation: ECE activities E/5136 (E/ECE/833) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- transfer to developing countries: UNCTAD programme <u>Documents</u> <u>TD/III/WG. III/L. 6</u> UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: Working
 - Draft resolutions TD/III/WG, III/L, 2
- Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION

Scientific research on cannabis:

-- no. 33, 34 ST/SOA/SER. S/33, 34

SCOPES, LEONARD, documents by

- -- Algeria: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities JIU/REP/71/11
- -- Tunisia: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities JIU/REP/71/11
- -- UNDP: country programming JIU/REP/71/12

Sea law: See LAW OF THE SEA

SEA-BED

See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor Beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction International sea-bed area

International Sea-bed Authority

-- archaeological and historical treasures *A/AC.138/ SC, I/SR, 54

-- exploration and use: international agency (proposed): functions

- *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48 international regime A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1;
- *A/AC. 138/SR. 79, 85; A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 12,
- L. 13; *A/AC. 138/SC. I/SR. 48-50, 52-54, 56
- international regime: status, scope and basic provisions A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 17; *A/AC. 138/ SC. I/SR. 51, 55

SEA-BED (continued) -- peaceful uses: international machinery *A/AC. 138/ SR. 83 status, scope, functions and powers A/AC. 138/ SC, I/L. 17; *A/AC, 138/SC, I/SR, 50, 52-56 -- resources: exploitation Documents A/AC. 138/L. 11/Rev. 1 Algeria and 13 other States. Draft decision Meeting records *A/AC. 138/SR. 79, 81, 84-86 *A/AC, 138/SC, I/SR, 48-53 -- resources: exploitation: economic effects *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 16, 22 international regime *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 22 SECRETARIAT -- staff: common staff costs: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add, 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) common staff costs: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) hospitality expenses: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- staff: personnel questions Reports A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for 1972 -- staff: professional and higher categories: salaries and wages: language bonus A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) salaries and wages: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) salaries and wages: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) salaries and wages: scales A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) survey A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A), 8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) training A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) travel: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) travel: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess. suppl. no. 6, 8) SECRETARY-GENERAL -- notification under Art. 12, para. 2, of the Charter of the UN: See Peace and security: notification by S-G -- report (annual), 1971/1972 A/8701 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 1,1A); OPI/477(text) -- salary and retirement allowance: increase A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by Reports -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Ådd, 1 -- developing countries:

- foreign investments in: world-wide panel, Tokyo 1971 E/5114
 - natural resources: permanent sovereignty E/5170

SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Reports (continued)

- -- ESC, 53rd sess.: decisions: financial implications E/5208
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/8809
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/8747
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/8808
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/8786,8814
- -- Namibia question S/10752/Add. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/412
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/8807
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- prices: statistics: methods E/CN. 3/427, 428
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/8805 Convention, 1965: status A/8789
- -- SC: members: representatives, 1972: credentials S/10793
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: report S/10777
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753 & Add. 1
- -- UN: finances: budget, 1971: performance report A/8748 budget, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6)
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: statistics E/CN. 3/423
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative machinery: improvement E/5130
- -- youth: respect for human rights A/8743

Other documents

- -- ACABQ: members: election A/8761
- -- Algeria: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- Board of Auditors: members: election A/8763
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 51/L. 73
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: election A/8762

-- GA, 27th sess.:

agenda A/8700, 8791 & Add. 1; A/BUR/179/ Rev. 1

agenda: allocation of items A/BUR/179/Rev.1 members: representatives A/INF/148 work: organization A/BUR/179/Rev.1

- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report E/5171
- -- Intergovernmental Cttee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO): report, 10th E/5129
- -- IAEA: report, 1971/1972 A/8774(text)
- -- ICJ:
 - cases: fisheries jurisdiction (United Kingdom v. Iceland; Germany (Fed. Rep.) v. Iceland): orders S/10778/Rev. 1
 - judges: election A/8744 (S/10744), 8745 & Add. 1 (S/10745 & Add. 1)
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: reports E/5181, 5182

SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Other documents (continued)

- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1715-1749
 - Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1715-1722, 1724-1728, 1731-1736, 1738-1744, 1746-1749
 - Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1738, 1743
- -- narcotic drugs: seizure reports E/NS. 1971/ Summary 4; E/NS. 1972/Summary 1, 2
- -- peace and security: notification by S-G A/8816
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325
- -- science and technology: application to development: World Plan of Action E/5101/Add. 2
- -- SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 3-5
- -- terrorism: prevention A/8791 & Add. 1
- -- Tunisia: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add.1
- -- UN Administrative Tribunal: members: election A/8765
- -- UN Capital Development Fund: finances: contributions A/CONF.53/2
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972:
 - agenda A/CONF.48/2 report E/5211

 - work: organization A/CONF. 48/2
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC. 6/L. 461
- -- UNDP: finances: contributions A/CONF. 53/2 Statements of financial implications
- -- aboriginal populations: discrimination: elimination: study E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 576/Add. 1
- -- Sub-Commn on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities: Special Rapporteur [on racial discrimination]: appointment E/CN.4/Sub. 2/L. 575
- -- World Population Conference, 3rd, 1974 E/CN. 9/269 & Add. 1

SECURITY COUNCIL

- -- agenda: summary statements S/10770/Add. 3-5
- -- members: representatives, 1972: credentials S/10793
- -- proceedings, 1972 *S/PV. 1661-1664

SECURITY COUNCIL: PRESIDENT, documents by -- UN: Members: admission A/8776

SEKYIAMAH, E.K. (Ghana), documents by

- -- racial discrimination: studies E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 570 -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 580
- Self-determination of peoples: See RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION
- SEMINAR ON INTERNATIONAL LAW, 8th, Geneva 1972 Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report
- Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar

SENEGAL

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/87

SENEGAL, documents by

- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 440/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/87
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279
- Senior Economic Advisers to ECE Governments: See MEETING OF SENIOR ECONOMIC ADVISERS TO E.C.E. GOVERNMENTS

SEYCHELLES

- -- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/91
- -- self-government or independence

Documents

- A/AC. 109/411 United Kingdom. Note verbale, 9 Aug, concerning petition in A/AC. 109/ PET. 1199/Add. 4
 - A/AC. 109/L. 820 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Acting Chairman. Note, concerning allegations of mass arrests in Seychelles and St. Helena

SEYCHELLES, documents by

-- narcotic drugs: illicit traffic E/IT/1970/91

SIERRA LEONE

-- ports: development E/CN. 14/TRANS/72

SIERRA LEONE, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828

SINGAPORE, documents by

- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759

SLAVERY

- -- elimination Documents E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO. 47 Statement by NGOs Draft resolutions
 - E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 578/Rev. 1, L. 580

-- elimination: adviser: appointment (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/ L. 578/Rev. 1

group to review development: appointment (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 580

SMIRNOV, SERGEY N. (USSR), documents by -- South Africa: sanctions E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 568

Social rights: See HUMAN RIGHTS

Social welfare services in Africa -- no. 8 E/CN. 14/SWSA/8 (Sales no. : E, 71, II, K, 2)

SOIL CONSERVATION -- international co-operation A/CONF. 48/14

Solomon Islands: See BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

SOMALIA, documents by -- Bangladesh: UN, admision to S/10775 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC, 138/66/Rev. 1 -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10784 -- Southern Rhodesia guestion S/10798, 10802 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279 SOROPTIMIST INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION, documents bv -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO. 47 SOUTH AFRICA -- apartheid Reports A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for 1972 Other documents OPI/456 Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3 S/10777 S-G. Note, 28 Sep, concerning the report of the Special Cttee on Apartheid -- military bases in Namibia A/8723/Add. 2 -- Namibia, withdrawal from A/8723/Add. 2; S/10752/ Add. 1 -- sanctions Reports A/8723/Add. 1 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 Draft resolutions E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 568 Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 641, 642 Southern Africa: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN SOUTHERN RHODESIA See also Southern Rhodesia question

- -- économic conditions A/8723/Add. 1
- -- independence: unilateral declaration: See Southern Rhodesia question
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8723/Add. 1 -- petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 1
- French Cttee against Apartheid A/AC. 109/PET/1231 -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 1
- -- political prisoners A/8723/Add. 1
- -- sanctions

See also Southern Rhodesia question

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 1 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- A/8759 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2796 (XXVI)
- Other documents
 - S/10800 Guyana. Letter, 27 Sep, transmitting resolution on Zimbabwe adopted by the Ministerial Conference of Non-Aligned Countries held in Georgetown, Guyana, in Aug 1972

Meeting records *S/PV. 1663, 1664

SOUTHERN RHODESIA QUESTION

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 1 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- S-G. Report transmitting replies from A/8759 Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2796 (XXVI)

Other documents

- S/10798 Guinea and 2 other States. Letter, 20 Sep, requesting meeting of the SC to resume consideration of the Southern Rhodesia question
- S/10800 Guyana. Letter, 27 Sep, transmitting resolution on Zimbabwe adopted by the Ministerial Conference of Non-Aligned Countries held in Georgetown, Guyana, in Aug 1972
- S/10802 Guinea and 2 other States. Letter, 27 Sep, requesting the SC to extend an invitation to Mr. Eshmael Mlambo of Zimbabwe

Meeting records *S/PV. 1663, 1664

Soviet Union: See UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUB-LICS

SPACE ACTIVITIES

-- report by Governments A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

SPACE OBJECTS

- -- launchings by Japan A/AC. 105/INF. 256 -- launchings by USSR A/AC. 105/INF. 254
- -- launchings by United States A/AC. 105/INF. 253, 255, 257-260
- -- registration A/AC. 105/INF. 253-260

SPAIN, documents by

- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

SPECIAL COMMITTEE FOR THE REVIEW OF THE UNITED NATIONS SALARY SYSTEM (A/AC. 150/-)

-- budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (A/AC. 115/-)

- -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8)
- -- International Labour Conference, Geneva 1972, participation in A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
- -- report S/10777
- -- work programme A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID: SUB-COMMIT-TEES
- -- Sub-Cttee on Petitions: report A/AC. 115/L. 345(text)

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PREFERENCES

-- continuation *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (A/AC. 109/-)
- -- budget, 1973 A/8706,8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6,8)
- Delegation of Observers to the International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972: report A/8723/Add. 2; A/AC. 109/L. 819(text)
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in A/AC. 109/L. 819

reports, 1972:	
A/8723/Add. 1-3	Colonial countries: indepen-
	dence: Declaration, 1960:
	implementation
A/8723/Add. 2	Namibia question
A/8723/Add. 1	Southern Rhodesia question
A/8723/Add. 3	Territories under Portuguese
	administration: self-gov-
	ernment or independence
reports, 1972 (draft)	A/AC. 109/L. 831, L. 838;

*A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 184

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: ACT-ING CHAIRMAN, documents by
- -- St. Helena: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/ L. 820
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/AC.109/ L.820
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: CHAIR-MAN, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Africa, Southern: national liberation movements, participation of A/C. 4/744
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: SUB-COMMITTEES
- -- Sub-Cttee on Petitions: report A/AC. 109/L. 811
- -- Sub-Cttee I: proceedings *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 108-114 report A/AC. 109/L. 835, L. 836(text)
- work: organization *A/AC. 109/SC. 2/SR. 108, 110 -- Sub-Cttee II:
- proceedings *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 153, 154 report A/AC. 109/L. 812-L. 814, L. 826(text) work: organization *A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 153 -- Sub-Cttee III:
 - proceedings *A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 181-184 report A/AC. 109/L. 808(text)
- Special Fund: See UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PRO GRAMME/SPECIAL FUND
- Special Industrial Services (SIS) programme: See INDUS-TRIAL DEVELOPMENT: SIS programme

- SPECIAL INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF THE UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZA-TION, Vienna 1971
- -- report
- Reports
 - A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on the budget estimates for 1972
- -- resolutions: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)

SPECIALIZED AGENCIES

- See also United Nations organizations and names of specific agencies -- & ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the
- -- & ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East: & specialized agencies
- -- reports to UN: analytical summaries E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10)
- Specialized Conference of the Caribbean Countries on Problems of the Sea, Santo Domingo 1972: See CARIB-BEAN AREA: sea-bed: exploration and use: Declaration 1972
- Staff Pension Fund: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND
- STATE RESPONSIBILITY

-- draft articles <u>Reports</u> <u>A/87</u>10 ILC, 24th sess. Report

State succession: See SUCCESSION OF STATES

STATES

- -- & international organizations: representation: articles (draft)
 - Reports A/8753 & Add. 1 S-G. Report
- -- & international organizations: representation: conference (proposed) A/8753 & Add. 1 convention (draft) A/8753 & Add. 1 treaties A/8710
- STATISTICAL OFFICE, documents by
- -- housing: censuses ST/ECLA/Conf. 43/L.2 (I)

Statistical papers

-- Series M, no. 54 (Part III) ST/STAT/SER. M/54 (Part III) (Sales no.: E. 72. XVII. 10)

STATISTICS <u>See also</u> Conference of European Statisticians Industrial statistics <u>and sub-heading statistics under specific</u> <u>subjects</u>

-- improvement: technical co-operation E/CN. 3/423

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES (E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/-) -- NGOs, participation of *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 645

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: SPECIAL RAP-PORTEUR [ON RACIAL DISCRIMINATION] -- appointment E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 567, L. 569, L. 570;

*E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 644, 646 financial implications E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 575

SUBJECT INDEX

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES, 25th sess. -- agenda *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 636 -- officers: election *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 636 -- proceedings *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 636-651 -- work: organization *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 637, 650, 651 SUBCONTRACTING, INTERNATIONAL Meeting records *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19 -- UNIDO programme *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 19 SUCCESSION OF STATES -- in respect of treaties: draft articles Reports A/8710 ILC, 24th sess. Report Meeting records *A/CN. 4/SR. 1154-1167 SUDAN -- refugees: assistance See Checklist section, p. 319 -- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3 SUDAN, documents by -- Bangladesh: UN, admission to S/10775 -- developing countries: least developed: special measures E/AC.6/L.471/Rev.1 -- GA, 27th sess.; agenda A/8752/Add. 9 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1 -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10798, 10802 -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464 SWEDEN -- preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add.2/ Annex III (Sweden) SWEDEN, documents by -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768 -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1 -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758 -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/373/Add, 2/Annex III (Sweden) -- racial discrimination; elimination; Convention, 1965; status A/8789 -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753 -- UN Charter: review A/8746 -- UNICEF: report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464

SWITZERLAND

preferences (international trade) TD/B/373/Add. 9 (Switzerland)

SWITZERLAND, documents by

- -- preferences (international trade); generalized system TD/B/373/Add. 9 (Switzerland)
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 2

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

-- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by (continued)

- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10782.10790
- Israel-Syria sector A/8785 (S/10781) -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

TDB: See Trade and Development Board

Tanzania: See UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA

Tax treatment of private investment in developing countries by the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland ST/ECA/163 (Sales no.: E.72, XVI.2)

TAXATION Reports

- ST/ECA/163 (Sales no.: E.72.XVI.2) Tax treatment of private investment in developing
 - countries by United Kingdom
- -- agreements between developed and developing countries ST/ECA/163 (Sales no.: E.72, XVI.2)
- TCM convention: See TRANSPORT OF GOODS: combined: convention (draft)

Technical assistance: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

- See also United Nations Development Programme United Nations Volunteers and sub-heading technical co-operation under
 - subjects concerned, and under names of countries and areas
- -- regional and sub-regional advisory services: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6, 8)
- -- specialized agencies programmes *DP/SR.319
- -- UN regular programme Meeting records
 - *DP/SR. 337
- -- UN regular programme: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add, 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8)

TELEVISION BROADCASTING

-- use of artificial earth satellites: convention (draft) Documents

USSR. Letter, 8 Aug, requesting inclu-A/8771 sion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on convention on use of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting

TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION See also Angola

- Cape Verde Islands
 - Mozambique
 - Portuguese Guinea
- Portuguese Timor
- São Tomé and Principe
- -- armaments and armed forces: See Portugal: armaments and armed forces in Territories
- -- foreign investments in
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add.3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8723/ Add.3
- -- petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.3 -- political conditions A/8723/Add.3 -- political prisoners A/8723/Add.3

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add.3 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
 - A/8758 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2795 (XXVI)

Other documents

OPI/456 Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3

TERRORISM

- -- prevention
 - Documents
 - A/8784 (S/10779) Israel. Letter, 8 Sep, concerning murder of 11 Israeli sportsmen at the Olympic Games in Munich
 - A/8791 S-G. Note requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item concerning measures to prevent terrorism and other forms of violence
 - A/8791/Add. 1 S-G. Note transmitting statement made before the General Cttee on 20 Sep concerning terrorism
 - Draft resolutions
- A/C. 6/L. 851 -- prevention: convention (draft)
 - **Documents**

A/C. 6/L. 850 United States. Text of draft convention

Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.851

Thermo-nuclear weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

Timor: See PORTUGUESE TIMOR

- Tobago: See TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO
- TOKELAU ISLANDS
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/AC. 109/L. 826 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee II. Report

TONGA, documents by -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: status A/8789

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (TD/B/-)

-- rules of procedure: amendments TD/B/L. 292

- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (continued)
- -- terms of reference: amendments TD/III/WG. I/L. 1/ Rev.1
- -- work: methods: improvement TD/III/WG. I/L. 1/Rev. 1

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES See also Committee on Invisibles and Financing related to Trade Committee on Manufactures Committee on Shipping Special Committee on Preferences -- documentation: limitation TD/B/L.266 -- establishment TD/III/WG. I/L. 1/Rev. 1 -- meeting records TD/B/L. 266

- -- membership TD/B/L.293
- -- rules of procedure: amendments TD/B/L. 292
- -- terms of reference: review TD/III/WG. I/L. 1/Rev. 1
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 11th sess .: PRESI-DENT, documents by
- -- developing countries: least developed: identification TD/B/L. 287
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 12th sess.
- -- agenda TD/B/L. 278(draft provisional)
- -- work: organization TD/B/403/Add.1
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 13th sess.: COM-MITTEES
- -- Sessional Cttee: establishment (proposed) TD/III/WG. I/L. 2/Rev. 1
- Trade, International: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE

TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY See also Meeting to Determine Assistance from the Industrialized Countries for the Feasibility Studies of the Trans-African Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972

TRANS-AFRICAN RAILWAY -- development E/CN. 11/TRANS/196

TRANSPORT OF GOODS

- -- combined: convention (draft)
- **Documents**
 - E/AC.6/L.460 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECE and ECA
 - E/AC.6/L.460/Add.1 Secretariat. Note transmitting resolution adopted by the Legal Cttee of IMCO
 - E/AC.6/L.460/Add.2 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECAFE
 - E/AC.6/L.460/Add.3 Secretariat. Note transmitting report of the Cttee on Shipping of TDB on its 2nd special session
 - E/AC.6/L.460/Add.4 Secretariat. Note transmitting comments by ECLA
 - E/CN. 12/912/Rev. 1/Add. 1 Memorandum on documentation, current developments and proposed actions relating to Conference on International Container Traffic
 - E/CN. 12/912/Rev. 1/Add. 2 Memorandum concerning TCM convention

Draft resolutions E/AC.6/L.440/Rev.1

-- combined: convention (draft): economic implications TD/B/C.4/95

Treaties between States and international organizations: See STATES: & international organizations: treaties

Treaty series

- publication A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A)
- -- Vol. 656, 661, 676 (1969) See Checklist section, p. 312
- Triangular Fellowship Programme (OPI): See UNITED NATIONS: public information activities: Triangular Fellowship Programme

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add, 1 (I-II)

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828
- Tsuruoka, S.: See INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION: OBSERVER (Tsuruoka, S.)

TUNGSTEN

- -- international trade TD/B/C. 1/126 (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/21) (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/WG/1)
- -- market surveys TD/B/C. 1/126 (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/ 21) (TD/TUNGSTEN COM/WG/1)

TUNISIA

- -- technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1. 2; JIU/REP/71/11
- TUNISIA, documents by
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed)
- A/AC, 138/66/Rev. 1 -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/AC, 109/L, 808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report

- UN: See United Nations
- UNCITRAL: See United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
- UNCTAD: See United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
- UNCURK: See United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
- UNDP: See United Nations Development Programme
- **UNEF:** See United Nations Emergency Force
- UNESCO: See United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
- UNHCR: See United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund

- UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- **UNIS:** See United Nations International School
- UNITAR: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- UNMOGIP: See United Nations Military Observer Group in India and Pakistan
- UNRWA: See United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- UNTSO: See United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
- UPU: See Universal Postal Union
- USA: See United States of America
- USSR: See Union of Soviet Socialist Republics

UGANDA

-- human rights: violations *E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/SR, 646, 647, 649,650

UGANDA, documents by

- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L. 279

UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- international trade:
 - relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C.5/L.6 relations between developing and centrally planned
- economies TD/III/C.5/L.6 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add.9
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

UNDER-SECRETARY-GENERAL FOR ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS (de Seynes, P.), documents by

- -- marine mineral resources: exploitation and conservation: economic implications A/AC, 138/SC, I/L, 12
- -- sea-bed: exploration and use: international régime A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 12
- -- World Population Conference, 3rd, 1974: organization E/CN. 9/L. 98

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS

-- & developing countries: economic co-operation TD/163

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8757
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/8793
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9, 8771, 8793 -- international trade:
 - relations between countries having different economic and social systems TD/III/C. 5/L. 6
 - relations between developing and centrally planned economies TD/III/C.5/L.6

- UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by (continued)
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/8793
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/8779
- -- space objects: registration A/AC. 105/INF. 254
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial earth satellites: convention (draft) A/8771
- -- USSR: & developing countries: economic co-operation TD/163
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/AC.6/L.479

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1/Add. 3

United Arab Republic: See EGYPT

UNITED KINGDOM

See also International Court of Justice: cases: fisheries jurisdiction (United Kingdom v. Iceland; Germany (Fed. Rep.) v. Iceland)

-- taxation ST/ECA/163 (Sales no.: E. 72. XVI. 2)

UNITED KINGDOM, documents by

- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/76
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10786
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/411
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN Charter: review A/8746

UNITED NATIONS

See also Economic and Social Council General Assembly Secretary-General Security Council ativition 1071/1072 A (9701 (CAOP 27th

- -- activities, 1971/1972 A/8701 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- activities, 1972
 - Reports
 - A/8701/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A); OPI/477 S-G. Introduction to report on work of the Organization, Aug 1972
- -- Charter: review

Reports

A/8746 S-G. Report transmitting comments of Governments

- -- commemorative medals: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6)
- -- documentation E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10)
- -- economic and social activities and programmes: financing A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) work programme, 1973/1974 E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC.51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 10)
- -- finances:
- bonds: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6, 8)

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- finances: (continued) budget: form E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10) budget, 1971: performance report A/8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 8), 8748 -- finances: budget, 1972 Reports A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) ACABQ. 2nd to 31st reports on budget estimates for 1972 -- finances: budget, 1973 Reports A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) Budget estimates, 1973 A/8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 8) ACABQ. Report on budget estimates, 1973 A/8748 S-G. Report on the budget performance of the UN for 1971 -- finances: budget, 1973: appropriations: financing: resolution (draft) A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) appropriations resolution (draft) A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) unforeseen and extraordinary expenses: resolution (draft) A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess.. suppl, no. 6, 8) -- finances: contributions See also Committee on Contributions Reports A/8711 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.11) Cttee on Contributions. Report -- finances: general expenses: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) general expenses: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6, 8) (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A), 8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6, 8) income, 1972: revenue-producing activities A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A), 8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) income, 1972: staff assessment A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A), 8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) income, 1973: estimates A/8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.8) income, 1973: estimates: resolution (draft) A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) income, 1973: extra-budgetary funds A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) review A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) Working Capital Fund, 1973: resolution (draft) A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) -- garage operations: income, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) -- Headquarters: accommodation: construction: budget, 1972 A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) catering services: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) Gift Centre: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) guide books ST/CS/22 improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- Headquarters (continued) improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)information for delegations ST/CS/22 loan amortization: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) loan amortization: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) security staff: increase in number: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) Souvenir Shop: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) -- maintenance, operation and rental of premises: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- Members: admission Reports A/8776 SC. Special report concerning the application of Bangladesh for membership in the UN Other documents A/8772 Yugoslavia. Letter, 18 Aug, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item on admission of new Members to UN Draft resolutions S/10775 -- organizations: common premises: overseas offices A/8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.8) -- organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- permanent equipment: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- postage stamps: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) -- printing: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) -- programming and budgeting procedures A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) -- public information activities: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) review A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) Triangular Fellowship Programme: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) -- publications: sale: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) -- special meetings and conferences: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) -- staff college:establishment (proposed) A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) UN participation: budget, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th

sess., suppl. no.6)

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- visitors' services: income, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6) -- Working Capital Fund: See United Nations: finances: Working Capital Fund, 1973 UNITED NATIONS ADMINISTRATIVE TRIBUNAL (AT/-) -- members: election A/8765UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND -- finances: contributions A/CONF. 53/2; *DP/SR. 337 -- resources: utilization *DP/SR. 337 UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND (E/ICEF/-) -- finances: contributions E/AC. 6/L. 464 -- report, 1972 E/AC. 6/L. 464 UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD -- work: organization E/AC. 6/L. 466 UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION FOR THE UNIFICATION AND REHABILITATION OF KOREA -- activities A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27) -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) -- report, 1971/1972 A/8727 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 27)(text) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW (A/CN. 9/-) work programme: financial implications A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 3rd sess. -- proceedings A/CN. 9/SER. A/1971 (Sales no. : E. 72. V.4) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 4th sess. -- proceedings A/CN. 9/SER. A/1971 (Sales no. : E. 72. V.4) -- report A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 5th sess. -- report TD/B/404 United Nations Commission on International Trade Law. Yearbook. Vol. II: 1971 A/CN. 9/SER. A/1971 (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 4)

UNITED NATIONS COMMISSIONER FOR NAMIBIA

-- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVIRONMENT, Stockholm 1972

-- agenda A/CONF. 48/2(annotated provisional text)

- -- preparatory work A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR,
- 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) -- recommendations A/CONF.48/14(text)
- -- report A/CONF. 48/14(text); E/5211
- -- work: organization A/CONF. 48/2

SUBJECT INDEX

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVIRONMENT, 2nd (proposed) -- preparations A/CONF. 48/14 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT (TD/-) See also Joint International Shipping Legislation Unit (UNCTAD/Office of Legal Affairs) Trade and Development Board -- activities A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) -- finances: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A), 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 8) budget, 1973 A/8706 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6) -- institutional arrangements: review Documents TD/B/L. 292 UNCTAD secretariat. Note Draft resolutions TD/III/WG. I/L. 1/Rev. 1, L. 2/Rev. 1 -- recommendations: implementation Draft resolutions TD/B/L.279 -- work programme, 1972: financial implications A/8408/ Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: DIVISION FOR TRADE EXPANSION AND ECONOMIC INTEGRATION AMONG DEVELOP-ING COUNTRIES: DIRECTOR, documents by -- developing countries: economic co-operation TD/III/WG. II/L. 3 international trade: expansion TD/III/WG. II/L. 3 regional integration TD/III/WG. II/L. 3 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: DIVISION FOR TRADE WITH SOCIAL-IST COUNTRIES: DIRECTOR, documents by -- international trade: relations between developing and centrally planned economies TD/III/C. 5/L. 5 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: RESEARCH DIVISION: DIRECTOR. documents by -- developing countries: land-locked: special problems TD/III/C. 6/L. 7 least developed: special measures TD/III/C. 6/L. 2 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: SECRETARY-GENERAL (Pérez-Guerrero, M.), documents by -- marine mineral resources: exploitation and conservation: economic implications A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 13 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. -- financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A) -- participants: lists TD/INF.9 -- report TD/L. 73/Add. 2, 3, 5, 7(A)(draft text); TD/III/ C. 2/L. 11/Add. 3(draft text)

-- resolutions: compendium TD/B/L. 291

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-**VELOPMENT**, 3rd sess.: COMMITTEES -- Working Group I: report TD/III/WG. I/L. 4 & Add. 1(draft text) -- Working Group II: report TD/III/WG. II/L. 4(draft text) work: organization TD/III/WG. II/L. 2 -- Working Group III: Chairman: proposal on transfer of technology TD/III/WG. III/L. 6 documents: lists TD/III/WG, III/L, 1 report TD/III/WG. III/L. 4(draft text) -- 1st Cttee: proceedings *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 16-22 *TD/III/C. 1/SR. 19-22 report -- 2nd Cttee: proceedings *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 18, 19 report *TD/III/C. 2/SR. 18, 19 -- 5th Cttee: agenda TD/III/C. 5/1 Chairman: note on organization of work of the Cttee TD/III/C. 5/L. 1 Chairman: opening statement of the session TD/III/ C. 5/L.4 documents: lists TD/III/C. 5/L. 2, L. 8 officers: election *TD/III/C. 5/SR. 1, 2 proceedings *TD/III/C. 5/SR. 1-8 report TD/III/C. 5/L. 7(draft text) work: organization *TD/III/C, 5/SR, 2, 8 -- 6th Cttee: Chairman: draft resolution on developing island countries TD/III/C.6/L.10 Chairman: draft resolution on identification of the special measures in favour of least developed countries TD/III/C.6/L.12 Chairman: draft resolution on special measures for the land-locked developing countries TD/III/ C. 6/L. 11 officers: election *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 1, 2 proceedings *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 1-16 report *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 15, 16 work: organization *TD/III/C. 6/SR. 2

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess.: PRESIDENT, documents by -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: 5th Cttee: agenda TD/III/C. 5/1
- UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre: See INTER-NATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT)
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE TO CONSIDER AMEND-MENTS TO THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NARCOT-IC DRUGS (1961), Geneva 1972
- -- budget, 1972 A/8408/Add.1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.8A)

UNITED NATIONS CONGRESS ON THE PREVENTION OF CRIME AND THE TREATMENT OF OFFENDERS, 5th, Toronto 1975

-- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)

UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA (A/AC. 131/-)

-- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd

- -- international strategy E/CN. 14/565 (E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/7) See also Committee on Review and Appraisal
- -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure Reports
 - E/5184 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.11) Cttee on Review and Appraisal, 1st sess. Report
 - Other documents
 - E/AC. 6/L. 461 S-G. Note
 - Draft resolutions
 - E/AC. 6/L. 473/Rev. 1, L. 476-L. 480 TD/B/L. 279
- -- international strategy: implementation: statistics E/CN. 3/ 423
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (DP/-)
- -- activities *DP/SR. 326
- -- activities, 1971 *DP/SR. 329
- -- communication support services *DP/SR. 329, 330
- -- country programmes
 - Meeting records
 - *DP/SR. 319
- -- country programming
 - Reports
 - JIU/REP/71/12 Scopes, L. Report on country programming and after

Other documents

- E/5182/Add. 1 S-G and UNDP: Administrator. Comments on report on JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 2 ACABQ. Observations on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 3 ICAO: Secretary General. Comments on report in JIU/REP/71/12
- E/5182/Add. 4 WHO: Director-General and Executive Board. Comments and action taken on report in JIU/REP/71/12 Meeting records

*DP/SR. 324-326, 329

- -- finances:
 - accounts, 1970: audit *DP/SR. 336 accounts, 1971 *DP/SR. 336 administrative budget, 1972: audit *DP/SR. 336 administrative budget, 1973: audit *DP/SR. 336 agency overhead costs: reimbursement *DP/SR. 336 assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver *DP/SR. 336
 - contributions A/CONF. 53/2
 - resources and programme costs *DP/SR. 336
- -- follow-up investments *DP/SR. 328, 329
- -- indicative planning figures: criteria: review *DP/SR. 320-324, 327, 338
- -- indicative planning figures, 1973-1977 *DP/SR. 326, 327, 333
- -- organization: review Meeting records
 - *DP/SR. 326
- -- pre-investment activities *DP/SR. 328, 329
- -- project personnel: recruitment *DP/SR. 328
- -- projects
 - Documents DP/PROJECTS/R. 1 & Add, 1-3 UNDP: Adminis
 - trator. Projects recommended to Governing Council for approval

Meeting records *DP/SR, 319

-- projects: approval by Administrator *DP/SR. 319

- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (continued) -- Resident Representatives: sectoral advice and support *DP/SR. 336 -- staff: recruitment *DP/SR. 328 training *DP/SR. 328 -- staff, field: conditions of service *DP/SR. 328 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Add. 1 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: AD-MINISTRATOR, documents by -- Algeria: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1 -- Tunisia: technical co-operation: UNIDO activities E/5181/Add. 1 -- UNDP: country programming E/5182/Add. 1 projects DP/PROJECTS/R. 1 & Add. 1-3 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: DEP-UTY ADMINISTRATOR -- appointment *DP/SR. 335 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess. -- agenda *DP/SR. 313 -- proceedings *DP/SR, 313-340 -- report *DP/SR, 340 -- work: organization *DP/SR. 313 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess.: COMMITTEES
- -- Working Group on Review of Criteria to be Followed in Calculating Indicative Planning Figures: establishment *DP/SR. 324
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 15th sess.
- -- agenda (provisional) *DP/SR. 339
- -- date and meeting place *DP/SR. 339
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME/SPE-CIAL FUND (DP/SF/-)
- -- projects: sub-contracts *DP/SR. 329
- UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CUL-TURAL ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325/Add, 1
- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR POPULATION ACTIVITIES -- administrative machinery: improvement E/5130

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGA-NIZATION (ID/-) See also Special International Conference of the United Nations Industrial Development Organization, Vienna 1971 UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGA-UNITED NATIONS OFFICE. Geneva (continued) NIZATION (continued) -- Palais des Nations (continued) extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973 -- activities A/8706,8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8) Reports JU/REP/71/11 Scopes, L. Report on some improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1972 A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR. 26th technical co-operation activities of UNIDO in Algeria and Tunisia sess., suppl. no. 8A) Other documents improvement of premises and major maintenance: E/5181/Add. 1 S-G, UNDP: Administrator and budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., ILO: Director-General. Comments on suppl. no. 6, 8) report in JIU/REP/71/11 E/5181/Add. 2 ACABQ. Observations on report UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS in JIU/REP/71/11 -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination -- activities: periodical evaluation: financial implications Reports A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) E/5186/Rev.1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev.1) (ESCOR, 53rd -- finances: sess., suppl. no. 10) CPC, 12th sess. budget, 1972 A/8408/Add, 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., Report suppl. no. 8A) -- economic and social activities and programmes: co-orbudget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. dination no. 6, 8) Reports -- general conference: financial implications A/8408/ E/5153 ACC. Report on expenditures of the UN Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) System in relation to programmes -- long-range strategy: ad hoc intergovernmental cttee: E/5186/Rev. 1 (E/AC. 51/65/Rev. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.10) CPC, 12th sess. establishment: financial implications A/8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) Report -- & UNDP: co-operation *DP/SR. 333-335 E/5188 Joint Meetings of the CPC and the ACC, 1972. Report UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGA--- expenditures in relation to programmes, 1970-1972 NIZATION: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, documents by E/5153 -- developing countries: least developed: special measures -- jointly financed activities: UN participation: budget, 1973 TD/III/C.6/L.8 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) United Nations Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-Study, Dissemination and Wider Appreciation of Inter-SEARCH (UNITAR/-) national Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW: study and -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8707/Add. 4 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7D) teaching: UN Programme United Nations Programmes of Technical Co-operation: See UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH, documents by TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION: UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME -- racial discrimination; elimination; international action E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/325 UNITED NATIONS REGIONAL CARTOGRAPHIC CONFER-UNITED NATIONS INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL, New York ENCE FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST, 7th, 1973 -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8) no. 6, 8) UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR -- UN participation: budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST 27th sess., suppl. no. 6,8) -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8707/Add. 3 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7C) UNITED NATIONS MEMORIAL CEMETERY IN KOREA -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. United Nations revolving fund for natural resources explono. 6, 8) ration: See NATURAL RESOURCES: exploration: UN revolving fund UNITED NATIONS MILITARY OBSERVER GROUP IN INDIA AND PAKISTAN -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFno. 6, 8) FECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION, 22nd sess. -- report A/8725 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 25)(text); UNITED NATIONS MULTINATIONAL INTER-DISCIPLINARY Sales no.: E. 72. IX. 17, 18 DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY TEAM (UNDAT) BASED AT YAOUNDE (Cameroon) United Nations staff college: See UNITED NATIONS: staff -- report E/CN. 14/570(text) college: establishment (proposed) UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva -- Palais des Nations: UNITED NATIONS SUPPLY DEPOT IN PISA (UNEF) extension of conference facilities: budget, 1972 A/8408/ -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 8A) no. 6, 8)

- United Nations System: See UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS
- UNITED NATIONS TRUCE SUPERVISION ORGANIZATION IN PALESTINE
- -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.6,8)
- UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS Draft resolutions

E/AC.6/L.469

-- activities *DP/SR.319

UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA

-- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/285

-- housing:

co-operative societies E/CN. 14/HOU/96 financing E/CN. 14/HOU/96

- UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by
- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8768
- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/285
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/AC. 109/L. 828

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

- -- industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L.24
- -- preferences (international trade) TD/B/L.274
- -- Trust Territories: See Pacific Islands under United States administration

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/AC. 82/G/L. 1424 & Add. 1, L. 1426
- -- developing countries: employment: promotion E/AC. 6/ L. 474
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation S/10785
- -- Puerto Rico: self-government or independence A/AC. 109/414
- -- space objects: registration A/AC. 105/INF. 253, 255, 257-260
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.851 convention (draft) A/C.6/L.850

United States Virgin Islands: <u>See</u> VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

UNIVERSAL POSTAL UNION, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Add. 1
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action $E/CN,\,4/Sub,\,2/325$
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

UPPER VOLTA

-- space activities A/AC. 105/L. 64/Add. 3

URUGUAY

-- economic conditions E/CN. 12/935/Add. 1 (I-II)

URUGUAY, documents by

-- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1

V

- VENEZUELA
- -- economic conditions E/CN.12/935/Add.1 (I-II)
- -- industrial products: exports ST/ECLA/Conf. 37/L. 29
- VENEZUELA, documents by
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries $\rm TD/B/L,\,273$
- -- preferences (international trade): generalized system TD/B/L. 274
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC.138/L.11/Rev.1
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279
- VIET-NAM SITUATION

Reports

A/8701/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1A) S-G. Introduction to report on work of the Organization, Aug 1972

- VIRATA, CESAR, documents by
- -- Philippines: business: restrictive practices TD/B/388 (Sales no.: E.72.II.D.8)

VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

-- self-government or independence

Reports A/AC.109/L.808 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Sub-Cttee III. Report

VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

-- self-government or independence Meeting records

*A/AC.109/SC.4/SR.181-184

VITAL STATISTICS

- -- life tables: revision E/CN.9/273
- VOICU, IOAN (Romania), documents by
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: study (proposed) E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/L. 581

W

- WFP: See World Food Programme
- WFTU: See World Federation of Trade Unions
- WHO: See World Health Organization
- WMO: See World Meteorological Organization

WATER RESOURCES

-- environmental aspects A/CONF.48/14 See also Marine pollution: prevention and control

- Watercourses, International: See INTERNATIONAL WATERCOURSES
- Waterways, International: See INTERNATIONAL WATER-COURSES

Weapons: See DISARMAMENT; NUCLEAR WEAPONS

West Africa: See AFRICA, WEST

WEST INDIES

-- economic conditions E/CN.12/935/Add.1 (I-II)

-- environmental aspects A/CONF. 48/14

WOMEN

WILD LIFE

- -- community development, participation in E/CN. 6/514/ Rev.1 (Sales no.: E.72.IV.8)
- WOMEN'S INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR PEACE AND FREEDOM, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO. 47
- WOMEN'S INTERNATIONAL ZIONIST ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN.4/Sub.2/NGO.47
- The Work of the International Law Commission Sales no.: E.72.1.17
- Working Capital Fund: See UNITED NATIONS: finances: Working Capital Fund, 1973
- WORKING GROUP ON INTERNATIONAL SHIPPING LEGIS-LATION, 3rd sess.
- -- recommendations: financial implications TD/B/414
- WORLD ASSOCIATION OF WORLD FEDERALISTS, documents by
- -- slavery: elimination E/CN.4/Sub.2/NGO.47

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY -- designation A/CONF.48/14

WORLD FEDERATION OF CATHOLIC YOUTH, documents by

-- slavery: elimination E/CN.4/Sub.2/NGO.47

WORLD FEDERATION OF TRADE UNIONS, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN.4/Sub.2/NGO.47

WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME

See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)

Documents

E/5129 S-G. Note transmitting 10th annual report of the UN/FAO Intergovernmental Cttee of the World Food Programme (WFP/IGC: 21/18)

WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Add.1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753

- WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION: DIRECTOR-GENERAL, documents by
- -- UNDP: country programming E/5182/Add.4
- WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION, documents
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Add.1

WORLD MOSLEM CONGRESS, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO. 47

- WORLD POPULATION CONFERENCE, 3rd, 1974 -- budget, 1973 A/8706, 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 6, 8)
- -- date and meeting place E/CN.9/269/Add.1 -- financial implications E/CN.9/269 & Add.1
- -- organization
- Reports E/CN. 9/L. 99/Rev. 1 Population Commn, special sess., Aug 1972: Working Group. Report Other documents E/CN. 9/L. 98 Under-Secretary-General for Economic and Social Affairs. Statement
- WORLD UNIVERSITY SERVICE, documents by -- slavery: elimination E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/NGO, 47

YEMEN

-- UNDP projects DP/PROJECTS/R.1/Add. 3

YEMEN, documents by

- -- developing countries: least developed: special measures E/AC. 6/L. 471/Rev. 1
- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/8809
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9
- -- land reform E/AC. 6/L. 465/Rev. 1
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L. 11/ Rev.1
- Yemen (People's Democratic Republic): See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN

YOUTH

- -- economic and social development, participation in Reports
 - $\overline{A/8743}$ S-G. Report on channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations
- -- national development, participation in A/8743
- -- respect for human rights
 - Reports
 - A/8743 S-G. Report on channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations
- -- seminars A/8743
- -- UN programme A/8743

YUGOSLAVIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add.9,8772
- -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9 -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC. 138/66/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10784
- -- sea-bed: resources: exploitation A/AC. 138/L.11/ Rev.1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753
- -- UN: Members: admission A/8772
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: review procedure TD/B/L.279

7

- ZAIRE, documents by
- -- development planning: national strategy E/AC. 6/ L. 481
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC. 138/81
- -- law of the sea: codification: list of subjects (proposed) A/AC.138/66/Rev.1

ZAMBIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8752/Add. 9
- -- international sea-bed area: delimitation: economic implications: study (proposed) A/AC.138/81 -- Korea: unification A/8752/Add. 9

Bibliographical Series

(Continued from inside front cover)

Indexes to Proceedings

(continued)

TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL.

SALES PRICE SALES PRICE No. SESSION No. SESSION (\$U.S.*) No. (\$U.S.*) No. T.1 <u>to</u>5 E.1 to 4 Not issued Not issued 14th; 1st special - 1952 0.50 **T.**6 11th - 1952 53.I.17 0.25 E.5 53. I. 9 15th - 1953 16th - 1953 12th - 1953 53. I. 23 0.30 **T.7** 54. I.12 0.25 E.6 13th - 1954 54. I. 11 0.50 **T.8** 54. I. 24 0.25 E.7 17th - 1954 14th - 1954 55. I. 18 0.25 E.8 54. I. 16 0.30 Т.9 T.10 15th - 1955 55. I. 21 0.25 E.9 18th - 1954 55.I.9 0.50 19th - 1955 20th - 1955 16th - 1955 E.10 55. I. 20 0.25 T.11 55.I.31 0.25 E.11 56. I. 11 0,30 T.12 17th; 5th special - 1955/56 56.1.27 0.30 21st - 1956 Т.13 18th - 1956 57.I.2 0.25 E.12 56. I. 26 0.25 22nd - 1956 0.30 T.14 19th; 6th special - 1957 57. I. 19 0.25 E.13 57.I.8 23rd - 1957 57.I.16 57.I.16 0.20 20th - 1957 0.20 T.15 E.14 E.15 24th - 1957 58. I. 5 0.40 T.16 21st; 7th special - 1957/58 58.I.8 0.25 25th - 1958 22nd; 8th and 9th special -0.25 T.17 E.16 58. I. 12 26th - 1958 59.I.4 0.30 E.17 59. I. 8 0.30 1958 0.20 **T.18** 23rd - 1959 59.I.11 E.18 27th - 1959 59.I.13 0.25 28th - 1959 29th - 1960 60.I.5 0.50 T.19 24th - 1959 59. I. 18 0.25 E.19 E.20 60. I. 9 0.35 T. 20 25th; 10th special - 1959/60 60.I.4 0.35 30th - 1960 26th - 1960 T. 21 61.I.2 0.50 E.21 61. I. 5 0.50 E.22 31st - 1961 0.35 Т. 22 27th; 11th special - 1961 62.I.5 0.35 61. I. 14 Т.23 28th and 29th - 1962 32nd - 1961 0.75 0.35 E.23 62. I. 10 63.I.3 33rd - 1962 T.24 30th - 1963 63. I. 32 0.35 E.24 62. I. 17 0.35 34th - 1962 31st - 1964 Т.25 64. I. 23 0.35 E.25 63. I. 12 0.75 E.26 35th - 1963 63. I. 15 0.35 T.26 32nd; 12th special - 1965 65.I.7 0.35 E.27 36th - 1963 64. I. 19 0.75 T.27 33rd - 1966 66. I. 29 0.50 E.28 37th - 1964/1965 65. I. 21 0.75 Т.28 34th; 13th special - 1967 E.68.I.6 0.50 38th - 1965 39th - 1965 35th - 1968 36th - 1969 65. I. 28 0.35 Т.29 E. 69. I. 5 0.50 E.29 E.30 66. I. 11 1.00 T.30 E.70.I.2 0.50 40th - 1966 37th - 1970 E.71.I.2 0,50 E.31 66. I. 18 0.50 T. 31 41st - 1966 38th - 1971 E.32 67. I. 10 1.00 T. 32 E. 71. I. 17 0.50 42nd - 1967 E.33 67.I.35 Т.33 39th - 1972 E.72.I.18 0.50 1.00 E.34 43rd - 1967 E. 68. I. 12 1.00 44th - 1968 E.35 E. 68. I. 20 1.00 E. 36 45th - 1968 E. 69. I. 12 1.00 46th - 1969 E.37 E. 70. I. 8 1.00 47th - 1969 E.38 E. 70. I. 16 1.00 48th - 1970 E.39 E.71.I.7 1.50 49th - 1970 E.40 E. 71. I. 9 1.50 50th - 1971 E, 41 E. 71. I. 18 1.50 51st - 1971 E.42 E. 72. I. 6 1.50

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

HOW TO OBTAIN UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATIONS

United Nations publications may be obtained from backstares and distributors throughout the world. Cansult your bookstore or write to: United Nations, Sales Section, New York or Geneva.

COMMENT SE PROCURER LES PUBLICATIONS DES NATIONS UNIES

Les publications des Nations Unies sont en vente dans les librairies et les agences dépositaires du monde entier. Informez-vous auprès de votre librairie ou adressez-vaus à: Nations Unies, Section des ventes, New Yark au Genève.

КАК ПОЛУЧИТЬ ИЗДАНИЯ ОРГАНИЗАЦИИ ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫХ НАЦИЙ

Издания Организации Объединенных Наций можно купить в книжных магазинах и агентствах во всех районах мира. Наводите справки об изданиях в вашем книжном магазине или пишите по адресу: Организация Объединенных Наций, Секция по продаже изданий, Нью-Йорк или Женева.

COMO CONSEGUIR PUBLICACIONES DE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS

Las publicaciones de las Naciones Unidas están en venta en librerías y casas distribuidoras en todos partes del mundo. Consulte a su librero o diríjase a: Naciones Unidas, Sección de Ventas, Nueva Yark o Ginebro.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

OCTOBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 10

UNITED NATIONS

DAG HAMMARSKJOLD LIBRARY

Indexes to Resolutions

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER. H/-.

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
1	General Assembly, 1946-1970 — Part I : Numerical List	E. 72. I. 3	3.00
	Part II: Subject Index	E. 72. I. 14	3.00

Bibliographical Series

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER.B/-.

General and Miscellaneous

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
1	Selected bibliography of the specialized agencies related to the United Nations	49 . I. 16	0.25
2	Latin America, 1939-1949. A selected bibliography	52. I. 12	1.50
3	A bibliography of the Charter of the United Nations	55. 1. 7	1.25
4	Index to microfilm of UN documents in English, 1946-1950	55. I. 24	0.50
5/Rev. 2	List of United Nations document series symbols	E.70. I. 21	2.50
6	Bibliography on industrialization in under-developed countries	56. I I. B. 2	2.00
7	List of periodicals and newspapers currently received. Mar 1957		
8	Bibliographical style manual	63. I. 5	0.75
9	Economic and social development plans. Africa, Asia and Latin America. Jun 1964	64. I. 16	0.50
10	Government Gazettes. An annotated list	64. I. 24	0.75
11	Economic and social development plans. Centrally-planned economies; developed		
	market economies. Mar 1966	66. I. 10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E.68.I.10	1.00

Indexes to Proceedings

GENE	RAL ASSEMBLY			_SECUR	ITY COUNCIL.		
No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S. *)	No.	YEAR	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
A.1	5th - 1950/51	53. I. 8	1.50	S. 1	19th - 1964	65. I. 17	0.75
A. 2	6th - 1951/52	54. I. 23	1.75	S. 2	20th - 1965	66. I. 15	1.00
A. 3	7th - $1952/53$	53. I. 26	1.50	S. 3	21 st - 1966	67. I. 18	0.75
A. 3/Add. 1	7th resumed - 1953	53. I. 38	0.10	S. 4	22nd - 1967	E.68.I.15	1.00
A.4	8th - 1953	54. I. 13	1.50	S. 5	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 19	1.00
A.5	9th - 1954	55. I. 15	1.25	S. 6	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 18	1.00
A.6	10th - 1955	56. I. 21	1.00	S. 7	25th - 1970	E.71.I.11	1.50
A .7	11th; 1st and 2nd emer-			S. 8	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 8	1.50
	gency special - 1956/57	57. I. 25	1.25				
A .8	12th - 1957	58. I. 15	1. 2 5				
A.9	13th; 3rd emergency						
& Add. 1	special - 1958/59	59. I. 14	1.70				
A.10	14th - 1959	60. I. 11	1.50				
A.11	15th; 4th emergency						
	special - 1960/61	61. I. 18	2.00				
A.12	16th; 3rd special - 1961/62	62. I. 24	2.00				
A.13	17th; 4th special - 1962/63		2.00				
A.14	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						
& Add. 1	18th - 1963	64. I. 22	2,00				
A.15	19th - 1964/1965	66. I. 4	1.00				
A. 16	20th - 1965	66. I. 28	2.50				
A. 17	21st; 5th special - 1966/67	67. I. 27	3,00				
A.18	5th emergency special -						
	1967; 22nd - 1967/68	E. 69. I. 3	3,50				
A. 19	23rd - 1968	E.69.I.27	3,00				
A. 20	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 25	3.50				
A. 21	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 16					
A. 22	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 15					
				1			
i I	l l	l I	1				



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

OCTOBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 10

> UNITED NATIONS New York, 1972

ST/LIB/SER. E/292

SUBSCRIPTION TO

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Eleven issues per year plus Cumulative Subject Index (2 vols.) and Cumulative Checklist

Annual subscription: \$U.S. 25.00 Price per issue: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies)

Price of annual cumulations, if bought separately, varies.

Table of Contents

General introduction - p.v

List of abbreviations - p.vi

CHECKLIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

Page

Page

General Assembly	
Official Records	333
A/-: Plenary Documents	333
A/AC. 105/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of	
Outer Space	339
A/AC.105/C.1/-: Scientific and Technical Sub-	
Committee	340
A/AC. 121/-: Special Committee on Peace-keeping	340
Operations A/BUR/-: General Committee	340
A/C. 1/-: First Committee	340
A/SPC/-: Special Political Committee	341
A/C. 2/-: Second Committee	342
A/C. 3/-: Third Committee	343
A/C. 4/-: Fourth Committee	344
A/C. 5/-: Fifth Committee	345
A/C. 6/-: Sixth Committee	346
A/CN. 4/-: International Law Commission	348
Security Council	
Official Records	348
S/-: Council Documents	348
Economic and Social Council	
Deonomie una Social Council	
Official Records	349
E/-: Council Documents	349
E/AC. 6/-: Economic Committee	351
E/AC. 24/-: Co-ordination Committee	351
E/AC. 51/-: Committee for Programme and Co-	
ordination	352
E/C. 2/-: Council Committee on Non-Governmental	
Organizations	353
E/C. 7/-: Committee on Natural Resources	353
Functional Commissions	
E/CN. 4/-: Commission on Human Rights	353
E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/-: Sub-Commission on Prevention of	555
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities	354
Regional Commissions	
Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	
(E/CN. 11/-)	354
E/CN.11/I&NR/-: Committee on Industry and	
Natural Resources	354
Economic Commission for Africa (E/CN. 14/-)	354
E/CN, 14/CAP. 4/-: Conference of African Planners,	
4th, Addis Ababa 1972	354
E/CN. 14/CART/-: Cartographic Matters	354

Economic and Social Council (continued)	
Regional Commissions (continued)	
E/CN. 14/TRANS/-: Transport in Africa 33 E/CN. 14/WP. 1/-: Joint Meeting of E. C. A. Working Party on Intra-African Trade and O. A. U. Ad Hoc Committee of 14 on Trade and Development,	56 56 56
Secretariat	
Executive Office of the Secretary-General (ST/SG/-) 3	56
ST/LEG/SER. D/-: Multilateral Treaties31Repertory of Practice31	56 56 56
Department of Political and Security Council AffairsST/PSCA/SER. A/-: Unit on Apartheid31	56
Department of Economic and Social Affairs ST/SOA/-: Social Development Division 31	57
Division of Human Rights Yearbook on Human Rights 31	57
	57 57
Office of Conference Services (ST/CS/-) 33	57
Publications of the Secretariats of the Regional Economic Commissions	
	57 57
United Nations Industrial	
<u>Development Organization</u> ID/B/-: Industrial Development Board: Board	
· · ·	57
Joint Inspection Unit (JIU/-) 33	58
United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (TD/-) 33	58
TD/III/C. 3/-: United Nations Conference on Trade and Development, Third Session: 3rd Com- mittee (on Financing) (1972) 33	58
TD/III/C. 4/-: 4th Committee (on Shipping and	59
	59

LIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS ISSUED	- p.360
LIST OF DOCUMENTS REPUBLISHED	p.373
LIST OF SALES PUBLICATIONS	p.374
SUBJECT INDEX Yellow f	ascicle

General Introduction

SCOPE

1. The United Nations Documents Index, prepared by the Documentation Division of the United Nations Headquarters Library, New York, lists and indexes all documents and publications of the United Nations--except restricted material and internal papers-- and all printed publications of the International Court of Justice.

ARRANGEMENT

2. Documents and publications are entered in the checklist section according to their series symbols. Publications which do not bear a symbol are entered by title under the issuing body. The appropriate section in the *Cumulative Index* should be consulted for general information on the system of document series symbols. For information on the sequence of the entries in the checklist see the table of contents, and for the arrangement of the subject index see the introductory note to that section (yellow pages).

MONTHLY ISSUES

3. Each monthly issue of the United Nations Documents Index includes in general the documents and publications processed by the Documentation Division during the month. The issues of July and August are combined in one issue. Periodicals are listed annually in the Cumulative Checklist.

4. Each issue comprises three separate sections that can be used independently. The first section is a checklist of United Nations documents and publications, arranged by symbol and fully described bibliographically. The second section comprises: \underline{a}) a list by symbol only of all United Nations documents received by the Library during the preceding month, with indication of the languages in which they were issued, and notes concerning their availability for distribution. It should be noted that this list includes language editions of all documents and publications as they are received and is not necessarily limited to those processed and entered in the checklist; b) a list of mimeographed documents republished in the printed Official Records and in other publications; c) a list of sales publications. The third section is a combined author-subject index to the documents described in the checklist. It is printed on a detachable yellow fascicle and can be removed and used independently of the checklist.

CUMULATIVE EDITIONS

5. Beginning with vol. 14 (1963) the monthly issues are superseded at the end of the year by two separate annual cumulations, the *Cumulative Checklist* and the *Cumulative Index*.

The Cumulative Index is a consolidation of the twelve monthly subject indexes. It contains also (a) a consolidated list by symbol of all documents and publications issued by the United Nations and the International Court of Justice during the year; (b) a consolidated list of documents republished in the Official Records or elsewhere; (c) a consolidated list of sales publications; (d) a list of new document series symbols.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

6. Information concerning the documentation system of the United Nations and the availability of the documents is given each year in the January issue in the introductory note preceding the Checklist of Documents and Publications. A list of libraries and Information Centres receiving United Nations material is issued each year under symbol ST/LIB/12/Rev. - .

7. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or issued in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are not for general distribution, deposit or sale.

SUBSCRIPTION

8. The United Nations Documents Index is published monthly at annual subscription rate of \$U.S. \$25.00 (or equivalent in other currencies), post-free, and including the two annual cumulations. Single copies are available at \$U.S. 1.50. The annual cumulations are also available separately as sales publications. Subscriptions may be placed with the sales agents of United Nations publications. Orders and inquiries from countries without a sales agent may be addressed to the Sales Section, United Nations, New York, N.Y. 10017, or to the Distribution and Sales Section, United Nations Office at Geneva, 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland.

List of Abbreviations

ACC	Administrative Committee on Co-ordination	IGO	Inter-governmental Organization
adm.	administration	ILC	International Law Commission
commn	commission	ILO	International Labour Organisation
cttee	committee	IMCO	Inter-governmental Maritime Consultative Or- ganization
DC	Disarmament Commission	IMF	International Monetary Fund
D-G	Director-General	INCB	International Narcotics Control Board
ECA	Economic Commission for Africa	ITU	International Telecommunication Union
ECAFE	Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	NGO	Non-governmental organization
ECE	Economic Commission for Europe	NSGT	Non-Self-Governing Territories
ECLA	Economic Commission for Latin America	OAS	Organization of American States
ED	Executive Director	OAU	Organization of African Unity
EEC	European Economic Community	OECD	Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development
ESC	Économic and Social Council	ONUC	United Nations Operation in the Congo
FAO	Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations	OR	Official Records
Fund	International Monetary Fund	OTC	Office of Technical Co-operation
GA	General Assembly	SC	Security Council
GATT	General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade	S-G	Secretary-General
IAEA	International Atomic Energy Agency	тс	Trusteeship Council
İATA	International Air Transport Association	TDB	Trade and Development Board
IBRD	International Bank for Reconstruction and De-	UN	United Nations
ICAO	velopment International Civil Aviation Organization	UNCITRAI	L United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
ICC			
	International Chamber of Commerce	UNCTAD	United Nations Conference on Trade and De-
ICEM	International Chamber of Commerce Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration		velopment
ICEM ICFTU	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade	UNCTAD UNCURK	
IC FTU	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade Unions		velopment United Nations Commission for the Unification
IC FTU IC J	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade Unions International Court of Justice	UNCURK	velopment United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
ICFTU ICJ IDA	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade Unions International Court of Justice International Development Association	UNC URK	velopment United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea United Nations Development Programme United Nations Emergency Force United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul-
IC FTU IC J ID A ID B	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade Unions International Court of Justice International Development Association Industrial Development Board	UNCURK UNDP UNE F UNESCO	velopment United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea United Nations Development Programme United Nations Emergency Force United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul- tural Organization
ICFTU ICJ IDA	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration International Confederation of Free Trade Unions International Court of Justice International Development Association	UNCURK UNDP UNEF	velopment United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea United Nations Development Programme United Nations Emergency Force United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul-

UNHCR	United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees	UNRWA	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
UNICEF	United Nations Children's Fund	UNSDRI	United Nations Social Defence Research Institute
UNIDO	United Nations Industrial Development Organi- zation	UNTSO	United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
UNIPOM	United Nations India-Pakistan Observation Mis- sion	UPU	Universal Postal Union
UNITAR	United Nations Institute for Training and Re-	USSR	Union of Soviet Socialist Republics
	search	WFP	World Food Programme
United Kingdom	United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland	WFTU	World Federation of Trade Unions
United States	United States of America	WFUNA	World Federation of United Nations Associa- tions
UNMOGIP	United Nations Military Observation Group in	WHO	World Health Organization
	India and Pakistan	WMO	World Meteorological Organization
UNRISD	United Nations Research Institute for Social Development	World Bank	International Bank for Reconstruction and De- velopment

vii

Checklist of Documents and Publications GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Official Records

27th SESSION

Supplements

No. 4: Report of the Trusteeship Council, 19 Jun 1971 - 16 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. iv, 40 p., map. (A/8704). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7: United Nations. Financial report and accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. ix, 147 p. (A/8707). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7A: United Nations Development Programme. Financial report and accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. v, 120 p. (A/8707/Add. 1). Photo-offset. \$U. S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7B: United Nations Children's Fund. Financial report and accounts for the year 1971 and reports of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. v, 73 p. (A/8707/Add. 2). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 7C, Corrigendum. 3 Oct 1972. 1 p. (A/8707/ Add. 3/Corr. 1). Photo-offset. Spanish only.

No. 7E: Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 35 p. (A/8707/Add.5). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 9: United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund. Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board. Sep 1972. iv, 37 p. (A/870\$). Photo-offset. U.S. 1.50(or equivalent in other currencies).

 $\underline{No.~9}, \ Corrigendum.~19 \ Oct~1972.~1 \ p.~(A/8709/Corr.1). Photo-offset.$

No.11, Corrigendum. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p. (A/8711/ Corr.1). Photo-offset.

No. 11, Addendum. Report of the Committee on Contributions. 19 Sep 1972. 1 p. (A/8711/Add.1). Photo-offset.

No. 16: United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Report of the Industrial Development Board on the work of its 6th session, 23 May - 2 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. v, 80 p. (A/8716). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Supplements (continued)

No. 18: Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. Oct 1972. vi, 71 p. (A/8718). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 20: Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space. Oct 1972. iii, 29 p. (A/8720). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 22: Report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Sep 1972. v, 130 p., including annexes. (A/8722). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 24: Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia. Vol. I. Oct 1972. v, 52 p. (A/8724). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 25: Corrigendum. 26 Sep 1972. 1 p. (A/8725/ Corr. 1). Photo-offset. English only.

No. 26: Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country. Sep 1972. iv, 22 p. (A/8726). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 28: Report of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System. Vol. I. Aug 1972. iv, 244 p., diagrams, maps, tables, including annexes. (A/8728). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No.28, Corrigendum. 19 Sep 1972. 2 p. (A/8728/ Corr.1). Photo-offset.

Plenary Documents

General Series

A/520/Rev.11. Rules of procedure of the General Assembly (embodying amendments and additions adopted by the General Assembly up to 31 Dec 1971). Jun 1972. xvii, 84 p. (Sales no.: E.72.I.13). Printed. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8703. <u>Report</u> of the Economic and Social Council on the work of its 52nd and 53rd sessions. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). 11 Sep 1972. [313] p., including annexes.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued subsequently in printed form as supplement no. 3 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8703). General Series (continued)

A/8703/Add. 1 (Parts I, II). Addendum to the report of the Economic and Social Council, resumed 53rd session. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). 16, 23 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Preliminary mimeographed editions to be issued subsequently in printed form as supplement no. 3A to the <u>Official Records</u> of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8703/Add. 1).

A/8704. Report of the Trusteeship Council, 19 Jun 1971 - 16 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. iv, 40 p., map. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4). Printed.
\$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8707. United Nations. Financial report and <u>accounts</u> for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. ix, 147 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7). Photo-offset. U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 1. United Nations Development Programme. Financial report and accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. v, 120 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 2. United Nations Children's Fund. Financial <u>report</u> and <u>accounts</u> for the year 1971 and <u>re-</u> <u>ports</u> of the Board of Auditors. Oct 1972. v, 73 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7B). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 3/Corr. 1. 3 Oct 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7C, Corrigendum). Photo-offset. Spanish only.

--/Add. 5. Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Accounts for the year ended 31 Dec 1971 and report of the Board of Auditors. Sep 1972. iv, 35 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 7E). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8708/Add. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Section 15, chapter XII: Joint UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre. <u>2nd report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 28 Sep 1972. 5 p.

A/8709 & Corr.1. United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund. <u>Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pen-</u> sion Board. Sep - 19 Oct 1972. Various pagings. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.9 & Corrigendum). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

General Series (continued)

A/8710/Add. 1, 2. <u>Report</u> of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session (2 May -7 Jul 1972). Annex. Comments of Member States on the question of the protection and inviolability of diplomatic agents and other persons entitled to special protection under international law, transmitted to the International Law Commission in accordance with section III of General Assembly resolution 2780 (XXVI) of 3 Dec 1971. 22 Jul - 18 Sep 1972. Various pagings.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued subsequently in printed form in supplement no. 10 to the Official Records of the General Assembly 27th session (A/8710/Rev. 1).

A/8711/Corr.1. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.11, Corrigendum). Photo-offset.

--/Add. 1. <u>Report</u> of the Committee on Contributions. Addendum. 19 Sep 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 11, Addendum). Photo-offset.

A/8716. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. <u>Report</u> of the Industrial Development Board on the work of its 6th session, 23 May -2 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. v, 80 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Previously issued under symbol ID/B/113 and Corr. 1-3.

A/8718. <u>Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination</u>. Oct 1972. vi, 71 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18). Photo-offset.
\$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8720. <u>Report</u> of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space. Oct 1972. iii, 29 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8722. Report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Sep 1972. v, 130 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 1. Addendum to the report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). 17 Oct 1972. 8 p.

A/8723 (Part I). <u>Report of the Special Committee on</u> the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Chapter I: Establishment, organization and activities of the Special Committee. 30 Sep 1972. 127 p., including annexes.

Annexes contain A/AC. 109/392, 395, 396, 399, 409, 414, 415 and A/AC. 109/L. 791, L. 797, L. 833.

Preliminary mimeographed edition of Chapter I; the complete report will be issued subsequently as supplement no. 23 to the <u>Official Records of</u> the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8723/ Rev. 1).

General Series (continued)

A/8723 (Part II). ... Chapters II-IV. II: Meetings held away from Headquarters, 1972. III: Compliance of Member States with the Declaration and with other relevant resolutions on the question of decolonization, particularly those relating to Territories under Portuguese domination, Namibia and Southern Rhodesia. IV: Question of sending visiting missions to Territories. 30 Sep 1972. 45 p., including annexes. Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 799 and L. 832.

-- (Part III). ... Chapter V: Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Southern Rhodesia, Namibia and Territories under Portuguese domination and in all other territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in Southern Africa. Agenda items 67 and 23 (XXVII). 11 Sep 1972. 169 p., including annex.

Annex contains A/AC. 109/L. 836.

--/(Part IV). ... Chapter VI: Military activities and arrangements by colonial powers in Territories under their administration which might be impeding the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. 11 Sep 1972. 50 p., including annex.

Annex contains A/AC. 109/L. 835.

-- (Part V). ... Chapter VII: Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Agenda items 68 and 22 (XXVII). 30 Sep 1972. 15 p., including annex.

Annex contains A/AC. 109/L. 815.

--/Add. 4 (Part I). ... Chapter XI: Seychelles and St. Helena. 21 Sep 1972. 24 p., including annexes. Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 790 and L. 820.

--/Add. 4 (Part II). ... Chapters XII-XIV: Spanish Sahara, Gibraltar and French Somaliland. 30 Sep 1972. 42 p., including annexes. Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 821, L. 822, L. 827.

--/Add. 5. ... Chapters XV-XXI: New Hebrides, Niue and the Tokelau Islands, Gilbert and Ellice Islands, Pitcairn and the Solomon Islands, American Samoa and Guam, Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands, Cocos (Keeling) Islands, Papua New Guinea and Brunei. 15 Sep 1972. 200 p., including annexes. Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 777, L. 794, L. 798, L. 802, L. 803, L. 809, L. 810/Rev. 1 & Add. 1, and L. 823.

--/Add. 6 (Part I). ... Chapters XXII and XXIII: Bahamas, Bermuda, British Virgin Islands, Cayman Islands, Montserrat, Turks and Caicos Islands and United States Virgin Islands. 15 Sep 1972. 120 p., including annexes.

Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 776, L. 778 & Corr. 1, L. 779, L. 782, L. 783, L. 796 & Add. 1, L. 800.

General Series (continued)

A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II). ... Chapters XXIV-XXVI: Antigua, Dominica, Grenada, St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla, St. Lucia, St. Vincent, Falkland Islands (Malvinas) and British Honduras. 15 Sep 1972. 57 p., including annexes.

Annexes contain A/AC. 109/L. 824 and L. 830.

--/Add. 7. ... Chapter XXVII: Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations.
22 Sep 1972. 9 p., table, including annex. Annex contains A/AC. 109/412.

A/8724. Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia. Vol.I. Oct 1972. v, 52 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8725/Corr.1. 26 Sep 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.25, Corrigendum). Photo-offset. English only.

A/8726. <u>Report</u> of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country. Sep 1972. iv, 22 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.26). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8728 & Corr. 1. <u>Report</u> of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System. Vol. I. Aug - 19 Sep 1972. Various pagings, diagrams, maps, tables, including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28 & Corrigendum). Photooffset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8745/Add.2 (S/10745/Add.2). Election of five members of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 18 (XXVII). List of candidates nominated by national groups. Note by the Secretary-General. 26 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Transmits communication from Pakistan.

- --/Add. 3 (S/10745/Add. 3). 16 Oct 1972. 1 p. Transmits communication from Egypt.
- --/Add. 4 (S/10745/Add. 4). 24 Oct 1972. 1 p. Transmits communication from A. El-Erian.
- --/Add. 5 (S/10745/Add. 5). 24 Oct 1972. 1 p. Transmits communication from R. Ago.
- --/Add. 6 (S/10745/Add. 6). 27 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8746/Add. 1. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Sec-</u> retary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 16 p. Transmits comments of Governments.

A/8750/Rev.1. <u>Annotated draft agenda of the 27th</u> regular session of the General Assembly. 15 Sep 1972. [153] p., including annexes.

Includes as annexes, lists of Presidents and Vice-Presidents of the General Assembly, nonpermanent members of the Security Council and members of the Economic and Social Council.

General Assembly

General Series (continued)

A/8753/Add.2. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Comments and observations on the draft articles on the representation of States in their relations with international organizations, and on the procedure to be adopted for the elaboration and conclusion of a convention on the subject. Report of the Secretary-General. 16 Oct 1972. 8 p.

A/8756 (S/10761). Election of five members of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 18 (XXVII). Curricula vitae of candidates nominated by national groups. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 51 p.

A/8758/Add. 1. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 16 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/8759/Add. 1. Question of Southern Rhodesia. Agenda item 66 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 24 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/8770. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Maltreatment and torture of prisoners in South Africa. <u>Re-</u> <u>port</u> of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 26 Sep 1972. [136] p., including annexes.

A/8775. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Secretary-General</u>. 5 Oct 1972. [57] p., including annex.

Transmits replies from Member States.

A/8777/Add. 1. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Report of the Secretary-General. 27 Sep 1972. $\boxed{9}$ p., including annex.

Annex contains replies received from Governments.

A/8778. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 15 Sep 1972. 14 p.

A/8783. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 26 Sep 1972. [8] p., including annex.

--/Add.1. ... Location of the proposed environment secretariat. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General. 18 Oct 1972. [20] p., including annexes.

A/8787. Human rights and scientific and technological developments. Agenda item 58 (XXVII). <u>Re-</u> <u>port</u> of the Secretary-General. 19 Sep 1972. 4 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8788. Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. Agenda item 55 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 16 Oct 1972. [11] p., including annexes.

A/8790 & Add. 1. Pattern of conferences. Agenda item 75 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General.
4, 3 Oct 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/8794. Request for the inclusion of an additional item in the agenda of the 27th session. International implications of the expulsion of the Asian community from Uganda. Letter dated 26 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 27 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Transmits explanatory memorandum.

A/8795. Request for the inclusion of an additional item in the agenda of the 27th session. Amendment to rule 160 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. Letter dated 13 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Pakistan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 16 Oct 1972. 3 p.

Transmits explanatory memorandum.

A/8800/Rev. 1/Add. 1. Adoption of the agenda. Agenda item 8 (XXVII). 2nd report of the General Committee. 29 Sep 1972. 1 p.

--/Rev. 1/Add. 2. Adoption of the agenda of the 27th regular session and allocation of items. Agenda item 8 (XXVII). 3rd report of the General Committee. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8801. Agenda of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly, adopted by the General Assembly at its 2037th plenary meeting, on 23 Sep 1972. 25 Sep 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 1. Agenda of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8802. Allocation of agenda items for the 27th regular session of the General Assembly, adopted by the General Assembly at its 2037th plenary meeting, on 23 Sep 1972. 25 Sep 1972. 5 p.

--/Add.1. <u>Allocation of agenda items for the 27th</u> regular session of the General Assembly. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8803 & Corr. 1. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (c) (XXVII). Napalm and other incendiary weapons and all aspects of their possible use. Report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 5. 9, 19 Oct 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/8805/Add.1. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Implementation by the Office of Public Information of General Assembly resolution 2785 (XXVI). 26 Sep 1972. 3 p.

A/8810. Financial reports and accounts for the year 1971 and reports of the Board of Auditors. Agenda item 71 (XXVII). Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 28 Sep 1972. 5 p.

A/8811. Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (a) (XXVII). Interim report on the use of consultants in the United Nations. Note by the Secretary-General. 14 Sep 1972. 4 p.

A/8815 (S/10792). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Secretary-</u> General on the activities of the Special Representative to the Middle East. 15 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8817. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General.
25 Sep 1972. [85] p., including annexes. Transmits communications from Governments.

A/8818 (DC/235). General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). Chemical and bacteriological (biological) weapons. Agenda item 31 (XXVII). Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). Report of the Conference of the Committee on Disarmament. 26 Sep 1972. [356] p., including annexes, tables, figures.

Transmits CCD/357-361, 363/Rev. 1-390, 392.

A/8819. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 19 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8820 & Corr. 1. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. [Agenda item 60 (XXVII)]. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 19, 27 Sep 1972. Various pagings.

A/8821. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 19 Oct 1972. [5] p., including annex.

General Series (continued)

A/8822. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). United Nations Trust Fund for South Africa. <u>Report of the</u> Secretary-General. 5 Oct 1972. [6] p., including annex.

Annex contains text of report of Committee of Trustees of United Nations Trust Fund for South Africa.

A/8823. Principles of international co-operation in the detection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). Analytical survey prepared in accordance with resolution 1691 (LII) of the Economic and Social Council. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 17 Oct 1972. 20 p.

A/8824. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). <u>Report of</u> the 2nd Committee (Part I). 25 Sep 1972. 5 p.

A/8825. Report of the Trusteeship Council. Agenda item 13 (XXVII). Report of the Commonwealth of Australia on the administration of Papua New Guinea for the period from 1 Jul 1970 to 30 Jun 1971. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 27 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Transmits report by Australia on Papua New Guinea, 1970/1971.

A/8826. Personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on personnel problems in the United Nations. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 27 Sep 1972. 1 p.

Transmits summary of the Bertrand report on personnel problems in the United Nations (JIU/ REP/71/7 (Summary)).

A/8827. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). Note verbale dated 18 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 27 Sep 1972. [13] p., including annexes.

A/8828. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 9 Oct 1972. [47] p., including annex.

Transmits text of the report.

A/8829. Other personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Revised proposal for the establishment of a United Nations staff college. Report of the Secretary-General. 11 Oct 1972. [18] p., including annexes.

--/Corr.1. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only.

General Series (continued)

A/8830. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine. Agenda item 40 (c) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 29 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/8831 & Corr. 1. Personnel questions. Composition of the Secretariat. Agenda item 81 (a) (XXVII). <u>Report of the Secretary-General.</u> 6, 27 Oct 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/8832. General debate. Agenda item 9 (XXVII). Letter dated 6 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 9 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns status of British Honduras.

A/8833. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 20 Oct 1972. [20] \overline{p} , including annexes.

Annexes contain replies from Member States and specialized agencies.

A/8834. Supplementary estimates for the financial year 1972. Agenda item 72 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 12 Oct 1972. 55 p.

A/8835 & Corr. 1. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 11, 17 Oct 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/8836. Personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Long-term recruitment planning. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 13 Oct 1972. 36 p.

A/8837. Principles of international co-operation in the detection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 12 Oct 1972. [18] p., including annexes.

Contains United Nations resolutions concerning the declaration of grave breaches of the 4th Geneva Convention of 12 Aug 1949 as "war crimes" and the relevant conclusions and recommendations of the United Nations bodies and the International Committee of the Red Cross relating to grave breaches of the 4th Geneva Convention.

A/8838. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Confirmation of the appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (c) (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 12 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8839 & Corr. 1. United Nations salary system. Agenda item 83 (XXVII). <u>Comments</u> of the Secretary-General on the report of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System. 18, 26 Oct 1972. Various pagings, including annexes.

General Series (continued)

A/8839/Add. 1. ... Establishment of an international civil service commission. 27 Oct 1972. 4 p.

A/8840. Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (a) (XXVII). Report on trust funds of the United Nations. Note by the Secretary-General. 13 Oct 1972. 1 p. Transmits JIU/REP/72/1.

--/Add. 1. ... <u>Note</u> by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 13 Oct 1972. 12 p.

Transmits comments of the Secretary-General and the Administrator of UNDP on report in A/8840.

A/8841. Question of Namibia. United Nations Fund for Namibia. Agenda item 64 (d) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 16 Oct 1972. [7]p., including annex.

--/Corr.1. 18 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only.

A/8842 & Corr.1. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 12, 19 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/8843. Effects of atomic radiation. Agenda item 39 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Special Political Committee. 13 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/8845. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Letter dated 30 Sep 1972 from the Minister for Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic to the President of the General Assembly. 13 Oct 1972. 4 p.

A/8846. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Letter dated 13 Oct 1972, from the Permanent Representative of Ecuador to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly. 13 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8848 (S/10809). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 17 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 17 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/8849. <u>Report</u> of the Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (b) (XXVII). 24 Oct 1972. [25] p., including annexes.

A/8851. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Programme of recurrent publications. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 18 Oct 1972. 12 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8852. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 3rd Committee (A/8842, para. 15). Report of the 5th Committee. 18 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/8853. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Note by the President of the General Assembly. 19 $\overline{\text{Oct 1972. 3 p.}}$

A/8855. Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories. Agenda item 70 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 23 Oct 1972. 7 p.

A/8857. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Letter dated 20 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/8858 (S/10814). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 23 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Jordan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 23 Oct 1972. [5] p., map.

Information Series

A/INF/149. Collection of contributions during the period 1 Jan to 19 Sep 1972. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 2 Oct 1972. 5 p.

A/INF/[150]. <u>Communications</u> received relating to General Assembly matters. 17 Oct 1972. 5 p.

--/Corr.1. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only. Corrects symbol.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/L. 676. Non-use of force in international relations and permanent prohibition of the use of nuclear weapons. Agenda item 25 (XXVII). USSR: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. 26 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 681 & Rev. 1. Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 15 (XXVII). Canada, Japan and Romania: <u>draft resolution</u>. 26, 31 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Resolutions

*A/RES/2904, 2906 (XXVII) To be republished in collected edition and in printed form as supplement no. 30 to the Official Records of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8730).

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/PV.2032-2063. Verbatim records.

+D17 0000	0000-1	10 8 1079
*PV.2032	2032nd meeting (opening)	19 Sep 1972
*PV.2033	2033rd meeting	20 Sep 1972
*PV.2034	2034th meeting	20 Sep 1972
*PV.2035	2035th meeting	22 Sep 1972
*PV.2036	2036th meeting	23 Sep 1972
& Corr.1	-	
*PV.2037	2037th meeting	23 Sep 1972
& Corr.1,	(English only)	
Corr. 2		
*PV.2038	2038th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*PV,2039	2039th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*PV.2040	2040th meeting	26 Sep 1972
*PV.2041	2041st meeting	26 Sep 1972
*PV.2042	2042nd meeting	27 Sep 1972
*PV.2043	2043rd meeting	27 Sep 1972
*PV.2044	2044th meeting	28 Sep 1972
*PV.2045	2045th meeting	28 Sep 1972
*PV.2046	2046th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*PV.2047	2047th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*PV.2048	2048th meeting	2 Oct 1972
*PV, 2049	2049th meeting	2 Oct 1972
*PV.2050	2050th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*PV.2051	2051st meeting	3 Oct 1972
*PV.2052	2052nd meeting	4 Oct 1972
*PV.2053	2053rd meeting	4 Oct 1972
*PV.2054	2054th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*PV.2055	2055th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*PV.2056	2056th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*PV. 2057	2057th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*PV.2058	2058th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*PV.2059	2059th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*PV.2060	2060th meeting	10 Oct 1972
*PV.2061	2061st meeting	10 Oct 1972
*PV.2062	2062nd meeting	11 Oct 1972
*PV.2063	2063rd meeting	11 Oct 1972

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space

General Series

A/AC. 105/108. Areas of possible future interests and orderly consideration by the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space and its subsidiary bodies. <u>Working paper</u> submitted by the Government of Italy. 19 Sep 1972. [2] p., including annex.

Meeting Records

15th SESSION

A/AC. 105/PV. 110-119. Verbatim records.

PV. 110 PV. 111 PV. 112 PV. 113 PV. 114 PV. 115 PV. 116 PV. 117 PV. 118	110th meeting 111th meeting 112th meeting 113th meeting 114th meeting 116th meeting 117th meeting 118th meeting	5 Sep 1972 6 Sep 1972 7 Sep 1972 8 Sep 1972 11 Sep 1972 11 Sep 1972 12 Sep 1972 13 Sep 1972
PV. 117 PV. 118 PV. 119	117th meeting 118th meeting 119th meeting (closing)	12 Sep 1972 13 Sep 1972 15 Sep 1972

SCIENTIFIC AND TECHNICAL SUB-COMMITTEE

Meeting Records

9th SESSION

A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 97-101. Summary records. For participants only.

SR. 97 SR. 98	Not issued Not issued	
*SR. 99	99th meeting	9 May 1972
*SR. 100	100th meeting	11 May 1972
*SR. 101	101st meeting (closing)	11 May 1972

Special Committee on

Peace-keeping Operations

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

 *A/AC. 121/SR. 56. Provisional summary record, 56th meeting, 27 Sep 1972.
 For participants only.

General Committee

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/BUR/SR. 199-204. Summary records.

*SR. 199	199th meeting (opening)	20 Sep 1972
*SR. 200	200th meeting	21 Sep 1972
*SR. 201	201st meeting	21 Sep 1972
*SR. 202	202nd meeting	22 Sep 1972
*SR. 203	203rd meeting	28 Sep 1972
*SR. 204	204th meeting	29 Sep 1972

First Committee

(Political and Security, including the regulation of armaments)

General Series

A/C. 1/1021 & Add. 1. Membership of the 1st Committee.
9, 20 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 1/1022. Agenda of the 1st Committee. Order of consideration of items as suggested in the Chairman's statement and approved by the Committee at its 1860th meeting on 9 Oct 1972. 9 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/1023. Programme of work. Tentative timetable under which the Committee will operate in accordance with the statement made by the Chairman at the 1864th meeting on 16 Oct 1972. 16 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/1024. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). <u>Cable dated 16 Oct 1972 from the</u> Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the Chairman of the 1st Committee. 19 Oct 1972. 4 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 1/L. 605. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). USSR: <u>draft res-</u> olution. 12 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C.1/L.605/Rev.1. ... Iraq, Mongolia and USSR: revised <u>draft resolution</u>. 19 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 606. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). International action for the mitigation of the harmful effects of storms. Australia, Indonesia, Japan, Madagascar, Malaysia, Philippines and Thailand: draft resolution. 13 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1. ... Australia, Iceland, Indonesia, Japan, Kenya, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mauritius, New Zealand, Philippines, Thailand and United States: revised <u>draft resolution</u>. 17 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 607. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Saudi Arabia: <u>amendments to the draft resolution contained in</u> document A/C. 1/L. 605. 17 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 607/Rev. 1. ... Saudi Arabia: revised amendments to the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/L.605/Rev. 1. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 1/L. 608. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). Preparation of an international treaty concerning the moon. Agenda item 29 (XXVII). Argentina, Australia, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Egypt, France, Iran, Italy, Japan, Sweden, United Kingdom and United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 17 Oct 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 1/L. 609. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Austria and Sweden: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 605/Rev. 1. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 610. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). Preparation of an international treaty concerning the moon. Agenda item 29 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 608. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 19 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 611. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). Australia, Bolivia, Chile, Colombia, Ecuador, Fiji, Indonesia, Japan, Malaysia, New Zealand, Peru, Philippines and Thailand: <u>draft resolution</u>. 19 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 612. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Saudi Arabia: draft resolution. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 618. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Australia, Belgium, Canada, Italy, Japan, Netherlands and United Kingdom: amendments to the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 605/Rev. 1. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 614. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Brazil: amend-ment to the amendments in A/C. 1/L. 613. $\overline{20 \text{ Oct}}$ 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 615. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). Austria, Canada, Denmark, Ethiopia, Finland, Ghana, Iceland, Iran, Ireland, Japan, Morocco, Netherlands, Nigeria, Norway and Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 1/PV. 1858-1871. Verbatim records.

*PV.1858	1858th meeting (opening)	20 Sep 1972
*PV.1859	1859th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*PV.1860	1860th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*PV.1861	1861st meeting	12 Oct 1972
*PV.1862	1862nd meeting	13 Oct 1972
*PV.1863	1863rd meeting	16 Oct 1972
*PV.1864	1864th meeting	16 Oct 1972
*PV.1865	1865th meeting	17 Oct 1972
*PV.1866	1866th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*PV, 1867	1867th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*PV.1868	1868th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*PV.1869	1869th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*PV.1870	1870th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*PV.1871	1871st meeting	20 Oct 1972

Special Political Committee

General Series

A/SPC/150. Allocation of agenda items to the Special Political Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly addressed to the Chairman of the Special Political Committee. 25 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/151 & Add. 1. Membership of the Special Political Committee. 9, 23 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/SPC/152. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects: Report of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations. Agenda item 41 (XXVII). Letter dated 9 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Canada to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 10 Oct 1972. 5 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/SPC/L. 238. Effects of atomic radiation: report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation. Agenda item 39 (XXVII). Argentina, Australia, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Czechoslovakia, Egypt, France, India, Japan, Mexico, Poland, Spain, Sweden, USSR, United Kingdom and United States: draft resolution. 5 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/SPC/SR. 804-824. Summary records.

*SR. 804	804th meeting (opening)	20 Sep 1972
*SR. 805	805th meeting	22 Sep 1972
*SR. 806	806th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR. 807	807th meeting	4 Oct 1972
*SR. 808	808th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*SR. 809	809th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*SR. 810	810th meeting	10 Oct 1972
*SR. 811	811th meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 812	812th meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR. 813	813th meeting	16 Oct 1972
*SR. 814	814th meeting	17 Oct 1972
*SR.815	815th meeting	17 Oct 1972
*SR. 816	816th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*SR. 817	817th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*SR. 818	818th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*SR. 819	819th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 820	820th meeting	23 Oct 1972
*SR. 821	821st meeting	24 Oct 1972
*SR. 822	822nd meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 823	823rd meeting	26 Oct 1972
& Corr.1	(French only)	
*SR. 824	824th meeting	27 Oct 1972

Second Committee

(Economic and Financial)

General Series

A/C. 2/273. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Measures to improve the organization of the work of the Council. Note by the Secretary-General. 20 Sep 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 2/275. Membership of the 2nd Committee. 9 Oct 1972. 14 p.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 2/L. 1222. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Report of the Conference on its 3rd session. Agenda item 43 (a) (XXVII). <u>Draft</u> resolution proposed by the Chairman. 24 Sep 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1225 & Rev. 1. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Kenya: <u>draft resolution</u>. Organization of the work of the 2nd Committee at future sessions. 9, 13 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 2/L. 1226. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Sudan: <u>amend-</u> <u>ment</u> to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1225. 12 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.2/L.1227. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Algeria, Argentina, Austria, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, Egypt, El Salvador, Greece, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, India, Iran, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Madagascar, Morocco, Nicaragua, Pakistan, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Spain, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, -Uruguay, Venezuela and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. Co-operation between States in the field of the human environment. 16 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1228. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Iran, Kenya, Jamaica, New Zealand, Swaziland, Sweden, United Republic of Tanzania and United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. Institutional and financial arrangements for international environmental co-operation. 16 Oct 1972. 6 p.

--/Corr. 1. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 2/L. 1229. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Argentina, Austria, Brazil, Canada, Denmark, Iceland, Indonesia, Iran, Jamaica, Japan, Mexico, Netherlands, Norway, Peru, Philippines, Swaziland, Sweden, Turkey, United Republic of Tanzania and United States: draft resolution. 18 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1. ... Argentina, Australia, Austria, Brazil, Canada, Denmark, Nigeria, Iceland, Indonesia, Iran, Italy, Jamaica, Japan, Mexico, Netherlands, Norway, Peru, Philippines, Swaziland, Sweden, Syrian Arab Republic, Turkey, United Republic of Tanzania and United States: <u>revised draft</u> <u>resolution</u>. 20 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1230. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Jamaica: draft resolution. 20 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1231. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Indonesia, Malaysia, Pakistan, Philippines and Yemen: <u>draft resolution</u>. Establishment of an international fund or financial insitution for human settlements. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1232. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1228. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 23 Oct 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 2/L. 1233. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Canada: amendments to the draft resolution contained in A/C. 2/L. 1227. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1234. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Algeria, Democratic Yemen, Ethiopia, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Nigeria, Pakistan, Somalia, Sudan, Yemen and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 23 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Third Committee

(Social, Humanitarian and Cultural)

General Series

A/C.3/629. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Letter dated 21 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 9 Oct 1972. 3 p.

Concerns Jews in USSR.

A/C. 3/630. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Letter dated 11 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 13 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 3/L. 1930. Agenda of the 3rd Committee. Note by the Chairman. 23 Sep 1972. 10 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1931. <u>Programme of work</u> adopted by the 3rd Committee at its 1908th meeting, held on 25 Sep 1972. 26 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1932. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Netherlands: draft resolution. 2 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1933. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Argentina, Cyprus, Egypt, France, Guatemala, Lebanon, Libyan Arab Republic, Panama, Trinidad and Tobago, Upper Volta, Uruguay and Venezuela: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. 2 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1934. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Austria: draft resolution. 2 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1935. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Ghana, Mali: draft resolution. 3 Oct 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 3/L. 1936. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Egypt: amendment to draft resolution contained in document $\overline{A/C. 3/L. 1932}$. 3 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1937. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. Agenda item 50 (b) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the decisions taken at the 5th session of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination concerning its meetings in 1973 as contained in document A/8718. 11 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1938 & Corr. 1. Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Draft resolution adopted by the 3rd Committee at its 1914th meeting, on 4 Oct 1972. 4, 9 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 3/L. 1939. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Afghanistan, Cameroon, Chile, Congo, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, India, Madagascar, Pakistan, Peru, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 12 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1940. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Algeria, Kuwait, Libyan Arab Republic, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Senegal, Spain, Syrian Arab Republic, Upper Volta: <u>draft resolution</u>. 18 Oct 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr. 1. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only.

A/C. 3/L. 1941. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. Agenda item 50 (b) (XXVII). Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 18 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1942. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (d) (XXVII). Guinea and USSR: revised draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid. 18 Oct 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1943. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). United Kingdom: amendments to the draft resolution in document A/C. 3/L. 1940 and Corr. 1. 20 Oct 1972. 2 p.

General Assembly

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 3/L. 1944. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Belgium: <u>amendments</u> to draft resolution A/C. 3/L. 1940. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1945. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Ecuador: <u>amendment</u> to draft resolution A/C. 3/L. 1940. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1946. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). New Zealand: amendment to the draft resolution in document A/C. 3/L. 1940. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1947. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Reports of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2784 (XXVI) and 2785 (XXVI). Agenda item 50 (a) (XXVII). Draft resolution adopted by the 3rd Committee at its 1929th meeting, on 20 Oct 1972. 23 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 3/SR. 1906-1914. Summary records.

*SR. 1906	1906th meeting (opening)	20 Sep 1972
*SR, 1907	1907th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR. 1908	1908th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR. 1909	1909th meeting	28 Sep 1972
*SR. 1910	1910th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*SR. 1911	1911th meeting	2 Oct 1972
*SR. 1912	1912th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR, 1913	1913th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR. 1914	1914th meeting	4 Oct 1972

Fourth Committee

(Trusteeship, including Non-Self-Governing Territories)

General Series

A/C. 4/745. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Letter dated 22 Sep 1972 from the Chairman of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 22 Sep 1972. [4] p., including annexes.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 4/746. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). Request for hearing. Letter dated 19 Sep 1972 from Messrs. Kahepure B. Mbaha and Kuaima Riruako, South West Africa National United Front (SWANUF), addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 25 Sep 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 1. ... Letter dated 2 Oct 1972 from Miss Barbara Rogers, Friends of Namibia Committee, London, addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 4 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/747. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Request for hearing. Letter dated 25 Sep 1972 from Mr. Artur X. L. Vilankulu, Comité Revolucionario de Moçambique (COREMO), addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 4 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/748 & Add. 1. Membership of the 4th Committee.
9, 26 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 4/749. Questions of Namibia, Territories under Portuguese administration and Southern Rhodesia. Agenda items 64, 65 and 66 (XXVII). Request for hearing. Letter dated 26 Sep 1972 from Mr. Emilson S. Randriamihasinoro, Secretary, World Peace Council, addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 11 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/750. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Letter dater 23 Oct 1972 from the Chairman of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 23 Oct 1972. [3] p., including annex.

A/C. 4/751. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). <u>Telegram dated 24 Oct 1972</u> from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 25 Oct 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr. 1. 26 Oct 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 4/SR. 1973-1987. Summary records.

*SR. 1973	1973rd meeting (opening)	20 Sep 1972
*SR, 1974	1974th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR. 1975	1975th meeting	27 Sep 1972
*SR. 1976	1976th meeting	2 Oct 1972
*SR. 1977	1977th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR. 1978	1978th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*SR. 1979	1979th meeting	10 Oct 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C.4/SR.1973-1987. Summary records (continued)

*SR. 1980	1980th meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 1981	1981st meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR. 1982	1982nd meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR. 1983	1983rd meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR. 1983 *SR. 1984	1984th meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR. 1985	1985th meeting	16 Oct 1972
*SR. 1986	1986th meeting	16 Oct 1972
*SR. 1987	1987th meeting	17 Oct 1972

Fifth Committee

(Administrative and Budgetary)

General Series

A/C.5/1431. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Joint UNCTAD/ GATT International Trade Centre. Note by the Secretary-General. 31 May 1972. 20 p.

A/C. 5/1432. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). <u>Report of the Joint Inspection Unit</u>. Note by the Secretary-General. 26 Jul 1972. [11] p., including annex.

Transmits report of the Joint Inspection Unit on its continuation.

A/C. 5/1433. United Nations Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (a) (XXVII). Report on the activities of the Joint Inspection Unit during the period 1 Jul 1971 - 30 Jun 1972. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General. 11 Sep 1972. <u>21 p.</u>

A/C. 5/1434. United Nations Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General on continuation of the Unit. 23 Aug 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1435. Other personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Amendments to the Staff Rules. Note by the Secretary-General. 1 Sep 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1436. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revised estimates resulting from decisions of the Economic and Social Council at its 52nd and 53rd sessions. Report of the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. $\overline{8}$ p.

A/C. 5/1437. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Views of the Economic and Social Council and of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. Note by the Secretary-General. 12 Sep 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1438. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Views of the governing bodies of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Note by the Secretary-General. 13 Sep 1972. 9 p.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1439. Other personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Amendment to the Staff Regulations of the United Nations. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 4 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1440. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and the duration of the budget cycle: summary of documentation. Note by the Secretary-General. 20 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1441. Allocation of agenda items to the 5th Committee. Letter dated 23 Sep 1972 from the President of the General Assembly to the Chairman of the 5th Committee. 23 Sep 1972. 3 p.

--/Add. 1. ... Letter dated 20 Oct 1972 from the President of the General Assembly to the Chairman of the 5th Committee. 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1442. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Statement made by the Secretary-General at the 1494th meeting of the 5th Committee. 29 Sep 1972. 11 p.

--/Corr.1. 30 Oct 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 5/1443. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). <u>Statement by</u> the Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions at the 1494th meeting of the 5th Committee. 29 Sep 1972. 5 p.

--/Corr.1. 4 Oct 1972. 1 p. French only.

A/C.5/1444. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Programme of major maintenance of and improvements to the Palais des Nations, Geneva. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 2 Oct 1972. [9] p., including annex.

A/C.5/1445. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Extension of the Palais des Nations. <u>Report of the Secretary-General.</u> 3 Oct 1972. [9] p., including annexes.

A/C. 5/1446. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Progress made by the Administrative Management Service in conducting a survey of manpower utilization in the Secretariat. <u>Report of the Secretary-General.</u> 2 Oct 1972. [17] p., including annexes.

--/Corr.1. 10 Oct 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/C. 5/1447 & Add. 1, 2. Membership of the 5th
Committee. 9-31 Oct 1972. Various pagings.
Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C.5/1449. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Emoluments of members of the International Court of Justice. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 11 Oct 1972. [3] p., including annex.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1450 & Corr. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Programme for the observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Agenda item 60 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 3/L. 1938. Note by the Secretary-General. 12, 17 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/1452. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Review and reappraisal of the United Nations information policies and activities. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 17 Oct 1972. [10] p., including annexes.

A/C. 5/1453. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and the duration of the budget cycle. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 17 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1454. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). International cooperation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). Preparation of an international treaty concerning the moon. Agenda item 29 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 608. <u>Statement by the Secre-</u> tary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 23 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1459. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. Agenda item 50 (b) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in document A/C. 3/L. 1941. Note by the Secretary-General. 26 Oct 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 5/L. 1079. Personnel questions. Composition of the Secretariat. Agenda item 81 (a) (XXVII). List of staff of the United Nations Secretariat. Report of the Secretary-General. 15 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Transmits document ST/ADM/R.26, issued in limited quantity only.

A/C. 5/L. 1080. Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and the duration of the budget cycle. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Austria: <u>draft resolution</u>. 9 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1081. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Ghana: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 20 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 5/L. 1082. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). USSR: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 5/SR. 1492-1513. Summary records.

*SR. 1492 1492nd meeting 20 Sep (opening)	1972
*SR. 1493 1493rd meeting 25 Sep	1972
*SR. 1494 1494th meeting 29 Sep	1972
*SR. 1495 1495th meeting 2 Oct	1972
*SR. 1496 1496th meeting 4 Oct	1972
*SR. 1497 1497th meeting 6 Oct	1972
*SR. 1498 1498th meeting 9 Oct	1972
*SR. 1499 1499th meeting 10 Oct	1972
*SR. 1500 1500th meeting 10 Oct	1972
*SR. 1501 1501st meeting 11 Oct	1972
*SR. 1502 1502nd meeting 12 Oct	1972
*SR. 1503 1503rd meeting 13 Oct	1972
*SR. 1504 1504th meeting 16 Oct	1972
*SR. 1505 1505th meeting 17 Oct	1972
*SR. 1506 1506th meeting 18 Oct	1972
*SR. 1507 1507th meeting 19 Oct	1972
*SR. 1508 1508th meeting 19 Oct	1972
*SR. 1509 1509th meeting 20 Oct	1972
*SR. 1510 1510th meeting 23 Oct	1972
*SR. 1511 1511th meeting 24 Oct	1972
*SR. 1512 1512th meeting 25 Oct	1972
*SR. 1513 1513th meeting 26 Oct	1972

Sixth Committee (Legal)

General Series

A/C. 6/414. Organization of work. <u>Decision</u> adopted by the 6th Committee at its 1314th meeting, on 27 Sep 1972. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/415. Organization of work. Decision adopted by the 6th Committee at its 1315th meeting, on 28 Sep 1972. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/416 & Add. 1. Membership of the 6th Committee.
9, 23 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 6/417. <u>Programme of work adopted by the</u> 6th Committee at its 1314th, 1315th and 1318th meetings. 3 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 6/L. 852. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Austria, Canada, Colombia, Costa Rica, Greece, Japan, Liberia, New Zealand and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 11 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1. ... Australia, Austria, Canada, Colombia, Costa Rica, Greece, Guatemala, Japan, Liberia, New Zealand and Uruguay: <u>draft</u> resolution. 18 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 853. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 852. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 17 Oct 1972. 3 p.

--/Add. 1. ... Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev.1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 854 & Rev. 1. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Argentina: amendments to operative part I of draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 852. 17, 18 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 6/L. 855. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Mauritania: amendments to operative part II of draft resolution $\overline{A/C}$. 6/L. 852. 17 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 856 & Rev. 1. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Czechoslovakia: amendments to operative part II of draft resolution A/C. 6/ L. 852. 17, 18 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 6/L. 856/Rev. 2. ... Czechoslovakia and Mauritania: revised amendments to operative part II of draft resolution $\overline{A/C. 6/L. 352}/Rev. 1$. 20 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 857. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Mexico: <u>amendments</u> to the preamble and sections I and II of the operative part of draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 852. 18 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 858. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Afghanistan and Yugoslavia: amendments to operative part II of draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 852, 18 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 858/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan and Yugoslavia: amendments to operative part II of draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.6/L.859. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Afghanistan and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 25th anniversary of the International Law Commission. 18 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 860. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the amendments (A/C. 6/L. 856) to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 852. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 19 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 861. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Australia, Canada, Ghana, Greece, Guyana, Japan, Kenya and Norway: <u>draft resolution.</u> 25 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1. ... Australia, Canada, Egypt, Ghana, Greece, Guyana, Japan, Haiti, Hungary, India, Kenya, Norway, Singapore, Spain, Uruguay and Zaire: revised draft resolution. 27 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 6/SR. 1308-1333. Summary records.

*SR. 1308	1900th monting	90 Can 1079
"SR. 1300	1308th meeting	20 Sep 1972
	(opening)	
*SR. 1309	1309th meeting	22 Sep 1972
*SR. 1310	1310th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR, 1311	1311th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR. 1312	1312th meeting	26 Sep 1972
*SR, 1313	1313th meeting	27 Sep 1972
*SR. 1314	1314th meeting	27 Sep 1972
*SR. 1315	1315th meeting	28 Sep 1972
*SR. 1316	1316th meeting	28 Sep 1972
*SR. 1317	1317th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*SR, 1318	1318th meeting	2 Oct 1972
*SR. 1319	1319th meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR. 1320	1320th meeting	4 Oct 1972
*SR. 1321	1321st meeting	4 Oct 1972
*SR, 1322	1322nd meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR, 1323	1323rd meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR. 1324	1324th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*SR. 1325	1325th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*SR, 1326	1326th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*SR. 1327	1327th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*SR. 1328	1328th meeting	10 Oct 1972
*SR. 1329	1329th meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 1330	1330th meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 1331	1331st meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR, 1332	1332nd meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR, 1333	1333rd meeting	16 Oct 1972

International Law Commission

Meeting Records

24th SESSION

A/CN. 4/SR. 1168-1199. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1168	1168th meeting	30 May 1972
*SR. 1169	1169th meeting	31 May 1972
*SR. 1170	1170th meeting	1 Jun 1972
*SR. 1171	1171st meeting	2 Jun 1972
*SR. 1172	1172nd meeting	5 Jun 1972
*SR. 1173	1173rd meeting	6 Jun 1972
*SR. 1174	1174th meeting	7 Jun 1972
*SR, 1175	1175th meeting	8 Jun 1972
*SR. 1176	1176th meeting	9 Jun 1972
*SR. 1177	1177th meeting	12 Jun 1972
*SR. 1178	1178th meeting	13 Jun 1972
*SR, 1179	1179th meeting	14 Jun 1972
*SR. 1180	1180th meeting	15 Jun 1972
*SR. 1181	1181st meeting	16 Jun 1972
*SR. 1182	1182nd meeting	20 Jun 1972
*SR. 1183	1183rd meeting	21 Jun 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

24th SESSION

A/CN. 4/SR. 1168-1199. Summary records (continued) For participants only.

*SR. 1184 *SR. 1185 *SR. 1186 *SR. 1187	1184th meeting 1185th meeting 1186th meeting	22 Jun 1972 22 Jun 1972 23 Jun 1972 26 Jun 1972
*SR. 1188	1187th meeting 1188th meeting	26 Jun 1972 27 Jun 1972
*SR. 1189	1189th meeting	27 Jun 1972
*SR. 1190	1190th meeting	28 Jun 1972
*SR. 1191	1191st meeting	29 Jun 1972
*SR. 1192	1192nd meeting	30 Jun 1972
*SR. 1193	1193rd meeting	3 Jul 1972
*SR. 1194	1194th meeting	4 Jul 1972
*SR, 1195	1195th meeting	4 Jul 1972
*SR, 1196	1196th meeting	5 Jul 1972
*SR. 1197	1197th meeting	6 Jul 1972
*SR. 1198	1198th meeting	6 Jul 1972
*SR. 1199	1199th meeting (closing)	7 Jul 1972

SECURITY COUNCIL

Official Records

27th YEAR (1972)

Supplements

No. 1: Report of the Trusteeship Council to the Security Council on the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands, 19 Jun 1971 - 16 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 65 p. (S/10753). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Council Documents

General Series

S/7930/Add. 1750-1783. <u>Supplemental information</u>.
29 Sep - 30 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10708/Add. 2. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 301 (1971). 13 Oct 1972. 1 p. Concerns Namibia question.

S/10745/Add. 2-6: <u>See</u> A/8745/Add. 2-6 (S/10745/ Add. 2-6)

S/10752/Add. 2. Report by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 310 (1972). 13 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Namibia question.

General Series (continued)

S/10753. <u>Report of the Trusteeship Council to the</u> Security Council on the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands, 19 Jun 1971 - 16 Jun 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 65 p. (SCOR, 27th year, special suppl. no. 1). \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

S/10761: See A/8756 (S/10761)

S/10770/Add. 6-9. <u>Summary statement</u> by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 2-24 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

S/10792: See A/8815 (S/10792)

S/10804 & Rev. 1. Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan: draft resolution. 29 Sep 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10805 & Rev. 1. Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan: draft resolution. 29 Sep 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10806. Letter dated 30 Sep 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Gabonese Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 3 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/10807. Letter dated 16 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Senegal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 16 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Portugal and Senegal.

General Series (continued)

S/10808. Letter dated 16 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Lebanon to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 16 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10809: See A/8848 (S/10809)

S/10810. Letter dated 18 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 18 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Portugal and Senegal.

S/10811. Letter dated 18 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 18 Oct 1972. 3 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10812. Letter dated 13 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Khmer Republic to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 19 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Cambodia situation.

 S/10813 & Rev. 1. Guinea, Somalia and the Sudan: draft resolution. 19, 23 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Concerns relations between Portugal and Senegal.

S/10814: See A/8858 (S/10814)

S/10815. Letter dated 20 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Turkey to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 25 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Cyprus situation.

General Series (continued)

 S/10816 & Corr. 1. Letter dated 26 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 26, 27 Oct 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Middle East situation.

Agenda

S/Agenda/1665-1671. <u>Provisional agendas</u>, 1665th-1671st meetings, 29 Sep - 30 Oct 1972.

Resolutions

S/RES/320 (1972). <u>Resolution</u> 320 (1972) adopted by the Security Council at its 1666th meeting on 29 Sep 1972. 29 Sep 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

S/RES/321 (1972). Resolution 321 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1669th meeting, on 23 Oct 1972. 23 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns relations between Portugal and Senegal.

Meeting Records

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV. 1665-1670. Verbatim records. Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

*PV, 1665	1665th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*PV. 1666	1666th meeting	29 Sep 1972
*PV.1667	1667th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*PV.1668	1668th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*PV. 1669	1669th meeting	23 Oct 1972
⁺ PV, 1670	1670th meeting	24 Oct 1972
	(private)	

+ Official Communiqué

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

Official Records

52nd SESSION

Supplements

No. 1: Resolutions [and decisions], 52nd session, $\overline{5-7}$ Jan and 15 May - 2 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. vii, 35 p. (E/5183). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Council Documents

General Series

E/5183. <u>Resolutions [and decisions]</u>, 52nd session, 5-7 Jan and 15 May - 2 Jun 1972. Aug 1972. vii, 35 p. (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Information Series

E/INF/126. List of participants at the joint meetings of the CPC and the ACC, Geneva, 29 and 30 Jun 1972. 10 Jul 1972. 5 p.
English only.

E/INF/127 & Add. 1, 2. List of representatives to the 53rd session of the Economic and Social Council.
13-21 Jul 1972. Various pagings. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

E/INF/125. List of documents. 29 Jun 1972. 6 p. English only.

Information Series (continued)

E/INF/128. <u>Resolutions</u> adopted by the Economic and Social Council during its 53rd session. 1 Aug 1972. 3 p.

--/Corr.1. 4 Aug 1972. 1 p. English only.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

E/L.1491. Calendar of conferences. Agenda item 18 (LIII). Note by the Secretariat. 10 Jul 1972. 16 p.

--/Add. 1. ... Administrative and financial implications of convening the Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities and its Working Group at Geneva in 1973 as covered in paragraph 7 of E/L.1491. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 34 of the rules of procedure of the Economic and Social Council. 25 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1497 & Rev. 1. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 7 (LIII). Establishment of an economic commission for Western Asia. <u>Draft resolution</u>: Lebanon. 10, 13 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

E/L. 1498. The Joint Inspection Unit. Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on the programme of recurrent publications of the United Nations. Agenda item 15 (b) (LIII). Note by the Secretariat. 4 Jul 1972. 11 p.

Transmits observations of subsidiary bodies of the Economic and Social Council.

E/L. 1499. Regional co-operation. Reports of the regional economic commissions and UNESOB. Agenda item 7 (a) (LIII). Letter dated 3 Jul 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the President of

the Economic and Social Council. 5 Jul 1972. 3 p, Concerns the question of membership of the German Democratic Republic in the Economic Commission for Europe,

E/L. 1500 & Rev. 1. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Chile: draft resolution. The impact of multinational corporations on the development process and on international relations among States. 12, 19 Jul 1972. Various pagings. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/L. 1500/Rev. 1/Add. 1. ... Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1500/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 34 of the rules of procedure of the Economic and Social Council. 20 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1500/Rev. 2. 21 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1501. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Chile: draft resolution. 13 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1503. Letter dated 17 Jul 1972 from the Acting Representatives of Bulgaria, Hungary, Poland, Romania and the Representative of the USSR to the 53rd session of the Economic and Social Council addressed to the President of the Council. 17 Jul 1972. 7 p.

Concerns 26th session of the Council for Mutual Economic Assistance.

E/L.1504. Elections. Agenda item 19 (LIII). Election of 18 members to the Committee on Science and Technology. Note by the Secretary-General. 18 Jul 1972. [3] p., including annex.

E/L. 1505. Elections. Agenda item 19 (LIII). Election of 14 members to the Commission on Narcotic Drugs. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 18 Jul 1972. [3] p., including annex.

E/L. 1506. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Regional co-operation. Agenda item 7 (LIII). Malaysia and Tunisia: draft resolution. 20 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1507. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Kenya: amendments to the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1500/Rev. 2. 21 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1508. Disaster relief co-ordination. Agenda item 12 (LIII). Measures to be taken following the natural disaster in the Philippines. Ceylon, China, India, Indonesia, Japan, Lebanon, Malaysia, New Zealand, Pakistan, People's Democratic Republic of Yemen and Yemen: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1509. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). United Kingdom: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1501. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1510. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). United Kingdom: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1500/Rev. 2. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1511. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Greece: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1500/Rev. 2, 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/L. 1512. Calendar of conferences. Agenda item 18 (LIII). <u>Note verbale</u> dated 24 Jul 1972 addressed to the Secretary-General by the Permanent Mission of India at Geneva. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1513. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Japan: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1500/Rev. 2. 25 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1514. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Draft resolution submitted by the Working Group established by the Council at its 1834th plenary meeting on 25 Jul 1972. Exploitation of labour through illicit and clandestine trafficking. 26 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1515. Report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Agenda item 10 (LIII). Burundi, Finland, Greece, Kenya, Lebanon, Netherlands, Sweden and the United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. Assistance to Southern Sudanese refugees returning from abroad. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1516. Letter dated 26 Jul 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of France, the United Kingdom and the United States to the United Nations Office at Geneva addressed to the President of the Council. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Resolutions

E/RES/1654 to 1697 (LII) Republished in collected edition and in printed form as supplement no. 1 to the <u>Official Records</u> of the Economic and Social Council, <u>52nd ses-</u> sion (E/5183).

Economic Committee

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/AC. 6/L. 482. United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. Agenda item 6 (LIII). Canada, Denmark, Finland, France, Japan, the Netherlands, Sweden and the United Kingdom: <u>draft reso-</u> lution. 25 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 483. Permanent sovereignty over natural resources of developing countries. Agenda item 5 (LIII). Chile, Peru and Venezuela: <u>draft resolution</u>. 26 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 6/L. 484. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 7 (LIII). Establishment of an economic commission for Western Asia. Greece: <u>draft decision</u>. 26 Jul 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

53rd SESSION OF THE COUNCIL

E/AC. 6/SR. 564-587. Summary records. For participants only.

(opening)*SR. 565565th meeting12 Jul 1972*SR. 566566th meeting12 Jul 1972*SR. 567567th meeting13 Jul 1972*SR. 568568th meeting13 Jul 1972*SR. 569569th meeting14 Jul 1972*SR. 570570th meeting14 Jul 1972*SR. 571571st meeting17 Jul 1972*SR. 572572nd meeting18 Jul 1972*SR. 573573rd meeting18 Jul 1972*SR. 574574th meeting18 Jul 1972*SR. 575575th meeting19 Jul 1972*SR. 576576th meeting19 Jul 1972*SR. 577577th meeting20 Jul 1972*SR. 578578th meeting20 Jul 1972*SR. 578578th meeting21 Jul 1972*SR. 579579th meeting21 Jul 1972*SR. 580580th meeting21 Jul 1972
*SR. 566 566th meeting 12 Jul 1972 *SR. 567 567th meeting 13 Jul 1972 *SR. 568 568th meeting 13 Jul 1972 *SR. 569 569th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 570 570th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 570 570th meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 571 571st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572nd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 567 567th meeting 13 Jul 1972 *SR. 568 568th meeting 13 Jul 1972 *SR. 569 569th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 570 570th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 571 571st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 568 568th meeting 13 Jul 1972 *SR. 569 569th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 570 570th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 571 571st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 569 569th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 570 570th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 571 571st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 570 570th meeting 14 Jul 1972 *SR. 571 571st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 571 571 st meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 572 572 nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573 rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574 th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575 th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576 th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576 th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576 th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578 th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578 th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579 th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580 th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 572 572nd meeting 17 Jul 1972 *SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 573 573rd meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 574 574th meeting 18 Jul 1972 *SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 575 575th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 576th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 576 576th meeting 19 Jul 1972 *SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 577 577th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 578 578th meeting 20 Jul 1972 *SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 579 579th meeting 21 Jul 1972 *SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 580 580th meeting 21 Jul 1972
*SR. 581 581st meeting 24 Jul 1972
*SR. 582 582nd meeting 24 Jul 1972
*SR. 583 583rd meeting 25 Jul 1972
*SR. 584 584th meeting 25 Jul 1972
*SR. 585 585th meeting 26 Jul 1972
*SR. 586 586th meeting 26 Jul 1972
*SR. 587 587th meeting 26 Jul 1972

Co-ordination Committee

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

E/AC. 24/L. 417. Co-ordination. Agenda item 16 (LIII). <u>Interim report of the Protein Advisory Group</u> of the United Nations System. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 29 Jun 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 418/Rev. 1. Co-ordination. Review of the Council's co-ordinating machinery. Agenda item 16 (d) (LIII). Measures to improve the documentation of the Council. Agenda item 17 (LIII). Calendar of conferences. Agenda item 18 (LIII). Revised working paper by the United Kingdom. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 419. Co-ordination. Reports of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 16 (a) (LIII). Note by the Secretary-General. 10 Jul 1972. 2 p.

Transmits resolution on co-ordination adopted by the World Health Assembly.

E/AC. 24/L. 420. Co-ordination. Reports of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 16 (a) (LIII). USSR: <u>draft decision</u>. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/AC. 24/L. 421. The Joint Inspection Unit. Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on the programme of recurrent publications of the United Nations. Agenda item 15 (b) (LIII). <u>Comments</u> of the Secretary-General. 14 Jul 1972. <u>3 p.</u>

E/AC. 24/L. 422. Co-ordination. Agenda item 16 (LIII). Review of United Nations and specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency activities. United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 14 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 423 & Rev. 1. Co-ordination. Agenda item 16 (LIII). United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 14, 20 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

E/AC. 24/L. 424. Co-ordination. Review of the Council's co-ordinating machinery. Agenda item 16 (d) (LIII). Measures to improve the documentation of the Council. Agenda item 17 (LIII). Calendar of conferences. Agenda item 18 (LIII). USSR: amendments to the working paper in document E/AC. 24/L. 418. 17 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 425. The Joint Inspection Unit. Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on recurrent publications of the United Nations. Agenda item 15 (b) (LIII). United Kingdom: draft resolution. 18 Jul 1972. 2 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 426 & Rev. 1. The Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 15 (c) (LIII). Japan, New Zealand, United Kingdom and United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 18, 19 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

E/AC. 24/L. 427. Science and technology. Terms of reference of the Standing Committee on Science and Technology for Development. Agenda item 11 (a) (LIII). Draft resolution submitted by the Chairman on the basis of consultations in the Contact Group. 20 Jul 1972. 4 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 428. Disaster relief co-ordination. Agenda item 12 (LIII). <u>Draft decision</u>. 18 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 429. Co-ordination. Reports of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and of the Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination. Agenda item 16 (b) (LIII). Draft decision prepared by the Chairman on the basis of Mr. Hansen's (Vice-Chairman of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination) consultations. 19 Jul 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/AC. 24/L. 430 & Rev. 1. Science and technology. Agenda item 11 (LIII). 1st session of the Standing Committee on Science and Technology for Development. Pakistan: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24, 26 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

E/AC. 24/L. 431. Science and technology. Ninth report of the Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. Agenda item 11 (b) (LIII). Chile, Pakistan and Venezuela: <u>draft resolution</u>. 21 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 432. Co-ordination. Review of the Council's co-ordinating machinery. Agenda item 16 (d) (LIII). Report of the Chairman of the Working Group. 21 Jul 1972. 4 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 433 & Rev. 1. Science and technology. World plan of action. Agenda item 11 (c) (LIII). Kenya: draft resolution. 21, 25 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

E/AC. 24/L. 434. Co-ordination. Reports of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 16 (a) (LIII). Ghana and Kenya: amendments to the draft resolution in document $E/\overline{AC. 24/L. 422}$. 24 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/AC. 24/L. 435. Implementation by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 14 (LIII). Barbados, Ghana, Hungary, India, Kenya, Niger, Pakistan, Peru, Su-dan, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia and Zaire: draft resolution. 26 Jul 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

53rd SESSION OF THE COUNCIL

E/AC. 24/SR. 434-448. Summary records, 434th to 448th meetings, 5 to 19 Jul 1972. Cumulated edition.

E/AC. 24/SR. 449-458. Summary records, 449th to 458th meetings, 20-27 Jul 1972. Cumulated edition.

Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

Meeting Records

12th SESSION

E/AC. 51/SR. 365-380. Summary records, 365th to 380th meetings, 5-23 Jun 1972. Cumulated edition.

Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations

General Series

E/C. 2/749. Second United Nations Development Decade, Agenda item 3 (LIII). Statement submitted by the International Organization of Consumers Unions (IOCU), a non-governmental organization in category II consultative status. 4 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/C. 2/750. Second United Nations Development Decade. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Statement submitted by the International Council of Women, Women's International Democratic Federation, non-governmental organizations in consultative status, category I; All-India Women's Conference, All-Pakistan Women' Association, Associated Country Women of the World, Catholic Union for Social Service, International Alliance of Women, International Council of Jewish Women, International Federation of Business and Professional Women, International Federation of University Women, International Federation of Women Lawyers, Pan Pacific South-East Asia Women's Association, St. Joan's International Alliance, Women's International League for Peace and Freedom, Women's International Zionist Organization, World Association of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts, World Young Women's Christian Association, Zonta International, non-governmental organizations in consultative status, category II. 4 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/C.2/751. Commission on International Monetary Relations. Meeting on 18 Apr 1972. The internation-al monetary situation. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p. **Transmits International Chamber of Commerce** document.

E/C. 2/752. The international corporation and the transfer of technology. 10 Jul 1972. 1 p. Transmits International Chamber of Commerce publication.

E/C. 2/753. Proteins - natural disasters - assistance to South Sudan. Statement submitted by the International Conference of Catholic Charities (Caritas Internationalis), a non-governmental organization in category II consultative status. 12 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/C. 2/754. United Nations Fund for Population Activities. Agenda item 9 (f) (LIII). Statement submitted by the World Union of Catholic Women's Organizations (WUCWO), a non-governmental organization in category II consultative status. 13 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/C. 2/755. Second Development Decade. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Statement submitted by the International Savings Banks Institute, a non-governmental organization in category II consultative status. 13 Jul 1972. 2 p.

General Series (continued)

E/C. 2/756. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). Statement submitted by the World Federation of United Nations Associations, a non-governmental organization in category I, consultative status, 25 Jul 1972, 6 p.

Committee on Natural Resources

General Series

E/C.7/31. Developments in the field of natural resources - water, energy and minerals. United Nations water conference. Report of the Intergovernmental Panel of Specialists on the United Nations Water Conference. 21 Sep 1972. [13] p., including annex.

Functional Commissions

Commission on Human Rights

General Series

 $E/CN.\,4/1023/Add.\,5.\,$ Question of the realization of the economic, social and cultural rights contained in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and in the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, and the study of special problems relating to human rights in developing countries. Note by the Secretary-General. 14 Apr 1972. 27 p.

Transmits information received from Governments.

E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5-7. Continued international action to combat racism and racial discrimination. Report of the Secretary-General. 24 Aug - 12 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Transmits communication received from Governments.

E/CN. 4/1098 & Add. 1-5, 8, 9, 11, 13. Periodic reports on human rights. Reports on civil and political rights, including the right of self-determination and the right to independence, for the period 1 Jul 1968 - 30 Jun 1971, received from Governments under Economic and Social Council resolution 1074 C (XXXIX). 14 Apr - 10 Aug 1972. Various pagings. Transmits replies from Governments.

E/CN. 4/1099/Add. 2. Question of the violation of human rights in the territories occupied as a result of hostilities in the Middle East. Note by the Secretary-General. 4 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

28th SESSION

E/CN. 4/SR. 1152-1163. Summary records, 1152nd to 1163rd meetings, 15-23 Mar 1972. Cumulated edition.

SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINATION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES

Meeting Records

25th SESSION

E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 652-663. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 652	652nd meeting (closed)	24 Aug 1972
*SR. 653	653rd meeting (closed)	25 Aug 1972
*SR. 654	654th meeting (closed)	25 Aug 1972
*SR. 655	655th meeting (closed)	28 Aug 1972
*SR. 656	656th meeting	28 Aug 1972
*SR. 657	657th meeting	29 Aug 1972
*SR.658	658th meeting	29 Aug 1972
*SR, 659	659th meeting	30 Aug 1972
*SR. 660	660th meeting	30 Aug 1972
*SR. 661	661st meeting	31 Aug 1972
*SR. 662	662nd meeting	31 Aug 1972
*SR. 663	663rd meeting (closing)	1 Sep 1972

Regional Commissions

Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

General Series

E/CN. 11/1004. Electric power in Asia and the Far East, 1969. Jun 1972. ix, 126 p., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 18). \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/CN. 11/1023. Quarterly bulletin of statistics for Asia and the Far East. Vol. I, No. 2, Dec 1971. Jun 1972. ii, 74 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 22). \$U. S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/CN. 11/1047. Economic survey of Asia and the Far East, 1971. Jun 1972. ix, 160 p., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. F.1). \$U.S. 4.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Also issued as Vol. XXII, No. 4 of the Economic bulletin for Asia and the Far East. Preliminary mimeographed draft issued as E/CN. 11/L. 319 (E/CN. 11/L. 311/A & B).

COMMITTEE ON INDUSTRY AND NATURAL RESOURCES

General Series

E/CN.11/I&NR/83. Provisional agenda. 6 Sep 1972. 3 p.

Economic Commission for Africa

General Series

E/CN. 14/571 (E/CN. 14/TECO/17). Report of the 3rd Meeting of the Technical Committee of Experts. 29 Sep 1972. [56] p., including annex.

E/CN. 14/572 & Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/76 & Corr. 1). Report of the Meeting on Feeder Links to the Trans-African Highway, Addis Ababa, 12-15 Sep 1972. 15 Sep 1972. Various pagings.

CONFERENCE OF AFRICAN PLANNERS

(4th, Addis Ababa 1972)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/10. Some problems of planning implementation in Africa. 5 Sep 1972. [16] p., including annex, tables.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/11. Notes on the unified approach to development analysis and planning. (Prepared by the United Nations Research Institute for Social Development). 12 Sep 1972. [35] p.

E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/12. Programme of work of ECA in economic research and planning, 1974-1976 with projections to 1979. 21 Sep 1972. 5 p.

--/Corr.1. 28 Sep 1972. 1 p. English only.

CARTOGRAPHIC MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/CART/283. Report on cartographic activities in Ghana, 1966 - 1972. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of Ghana. 18 Sep 1972. [10] p., including maps.

E/CN. 14/CART/284. Report on cartographic activities in Tanzania, 1966 - 1971. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania. 5 Sep 1972. [6] p., including map.

E/CN. 14/CART/286. Kigongo-Busisi water crossing. Submitted by the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania. 14 Sep 1972. 7 p., figures.

E/CN. 14/CART/287. Surveying and mapping of African countries by United Kingdom government agencies. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 19 Sep 1972. [17] p., including annex, tables, maps.

E/CN.14/CART/288. The Ethiopia-Great Britain mapping project. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 18 Sep 1972. 5 p. General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN. 14/CART/289. Procedures used by the directorate of overseas surveys in establishing framework and mapping control in Africa. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 21 Sep 1972. [11] p.

E/CN. 14/CART/290. The use of artificial satellites for position fixing. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 19 Sep 1972. 5 p.

E/CN.14/CART/291. Map production methods at the directorate of overseas surveys. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 20 Sep 1972. 8 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/292. Digital mapping in the ordnance survey. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 20 Sep 1972. 4 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/293. British hydrographic surveys and charting of the African coast. Submitted by the Government of the United Kingdom. 20 Sep 1972. [9] p., including map.

E/CN. 14/CART/294. Participation by France in the cartographic activities of Africa. Work carried out by the Institut Geographique National (France) between 1 Jan 1966 and 31 Dec 1971. 2 Oct 1972. [25] p., including maps.

E/CN.14/CART/295. Application of photo-interpretation to regional development projects in tropical Africa. <u>Paper</u> submitted by France. 17 Oct 1972. [24] p., maps, tables.

E/CN. 14/CART/296. The stereomat wild B-8. Submitted by the Government of France. 17 Oct 1972. 6 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/297. Digital photogrammetry and automated mapping. Submitted by the Government of France. 2 Oct 1972. [9] p., figures.

E/CN. 14/CART/298. The work of the Institut Geographique National in Africa. Cartography in tropical Africa and the Sahara. Submitted by the Government of France. 20 Oct 1972. [16] p., including figures, tables.

E/CN. 14/CART/300. Cartographic activities in Ethiopia, 1966-1972. Submitted by the Imperial Ethiopian Government. 25 Sep 1972. [10] p., including figures.

E/CN.14/CART/301. Report on cartographic activities in the Sudan. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the Democratic Republic of the Sudan. 3 Oct 1972. 5 p.

E/CN.14/CART/302. The Beacon System: a combined geodetic and boundary survey. Submitted by the Government of the Democratic Republic of the Sudan. 4 Oct 1972. 11 p., figures.

E/CN.14/CART/305. Report on cartographic activities in Kenya, 1966-1972. <u>Report submitted by the</u> Government of the Republic of Kenya. 4 Oct 1972. 6 p. General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN. 14/CART/306. Progress report on cartographic activities by the United States, 1966-1972. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the United States. 10 Oct 1972. [24] p., including figures.

E/CN. 14/CART/307. Use of electro-optical distance measuring instruments. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 9 Oct 1972. 12 p., figures, tables.

E/CN. 14/CART/308. Evaluation of short-range distance-measuring instruments. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 13 Oct 1972. 18 p., tables.

E/CN. 14/CART/309. The programmable calculator and the geodesist. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 19 Oct 1972. 16 p.

E/CN.14/CART/310. Africa on a world geodetic datum. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 10 Oct 1972. [8] p., including figures.

E/CN. 14/CART/311. A unified datum for Africa. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 12 Oct 1972. [30] p., including figures, tables.

E/CN.14/CART/312. Practical applications of satellites in earth resources surveys with special reference to African countries. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 19 Oct 1972. 7 p.

E/CN.14/CART/313. Maps of Liberia for geological exploration and resource appraisal. Submitted by the Government of the United States. 10 Oct 1972. [7] p., including figures.

E/CN.14/CART/314. Report on cartographical activities in Uganda, 1966-1971. <u>Report submitted by</u> the Government of Uganda. 11 Oct 1972. 12 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/315. Hydrography and the International Hydrographic Organization. <u>Report</u> submitted by the International Hydrographic Organization. 19 Oct 1972. 3 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/316. The International Hydrographic Organization. Submitted by the International Hydrographic Organization. 19 Oct 1972. 5 p.

E/CN.14/CART/317. Question of the establishment of an ECA cartographic committee. Submitted by the secretariat. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p.

E/CN.14/CART/320. Report on cartographic activities in Nigeria. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the Federal Republic of Nigeria. 27 Oct 1972. 4 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/322. Report on cartographic activities in Botswana. Report submitted by the Government of Botswana. $\overline{25 \text{ Oct } 1972}$. 3 p.

E/CN.14/CART/323. Report on cartographic activities in Malawi, 1966-1971. <u>Report submitted by the</u> Government of Malawi. 25 Oct 1972. 5 p.

STATISTICAL BULLETINS

Direction of Trade

E/CN. 14/STAT/SER. A/18. Foreign trade statistics for Africa. Mar 1972. vii, 82 p. (Series A: Direction of trade, no. 18). Printed. (Sales no.: E/F.72. II. K. 4). \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Bilingual text - E & F.

TRANSPORT IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN.14/TRANS/59/Rev.1. Draft provisional agenda. 26 Sep 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/74. <u>Report</u> on the current status of the Trans-African Highway. 20 Sep 1972. [14] p., including annexes.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/76 & Corr. 1: See E/CN. 14/572 & Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/76 & Corr. 1)

E/CN.14/TRANS/77. Status of the Trans-African Highway project in the Central African Republic. 2 Oct 1972. [12] p., tables. General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN. 14/TRANS/81. Current status of the Trans-African Highway in Kenya. 22 Sep 1972. [8] p., including annex.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/82. Current status of the Trans-African Highway in Uganda. 22 Sep 1972. [5] p.

E/CN.14/TRANS/83. Constitution of the Union of African Railways. 28 Sep 1972. [17] p.

JOINT MEETING OF E.C.A. WORKING PARTY ON

INTRA-AFRICAN TRADE AND O.A.U. AD HOC

COMMITTEE OF 14 ON TRADE AND

DEVELOPMENT

(7th, Geneva 1972)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/56 (OAU/TRAD/55). List of documents. 13 Sep 1972. 3 p.

E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57 (OAU/TRAD/56). <u>Agenda.</u> 21 Sep 1972. 2 p.

SECRETARIAT

Executive Office of the Secretary-General

General Series

ST/SG/31. Names of Under-Secretaries-General, Assistant Secretaries-General and Officers of equivalent rank in alphabetical order. Oct 1972. 14 p. Photo-offset.

Trilingual text - E, F & S.

Office of Legal Affairs

JURIDICAL YEARBOOK

ST/LEG/SER.C/8. United Nations juridical yearbook 1970. Jun 1972. xxvi, 262 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.V.1). \$U.S. 7.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Part 4 contains legal documents index and bibliography of the UN and related intergovernmental organizations.

MULTILATERAL TREATIES

ST/LEG/SER. D/1. Annex, Supplement No. 3. Multilateral treaties in respect of which the Secretary-General performs depositary functions. Annex: Final clauses. Supplement No. 3. 31 Dec 1971. [25] p. Loose-leaf. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 8).
\$U. S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

REPERTORY OF PRACTICE

Repertory of practice of United Nations organs, Supplement no. 3, Vol. III, Articles 73-91 of the Charter, covering the period 1 Sep 1959 to 31 Aug 1966. May 1972. viii, 246 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 3). \$U.S. 5.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Department of Political and Security Council Affairs

UNIT ON APARTHEID

ST/PSCA/SER. A/12. Basic facts on the Republic of South Africa and the policy of apartheid. Oct 1972.
41 p. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 10).
\$U.S. 1, 50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Department of Economic and Social Affairs

SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

General Series

ST/SOA/118. Capital punishment. Information from Governments compiled by the United Nations Secretariat. 15 Sep 1972. 84 p. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

Division of Human Rights

YEARBOOK ON HUMAN RIGHTS

Yearbook on human rights for 1969. May 1972. x. 414 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. XIV. 1). \$U.S. 9.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Office of Public Information

OPI/479. Report of the United Nations Special Mission to Guinea (Bissau). Sep 1972. 14 p., including illus. Printed.

Reprint from Objective: justice, Vol. 4, no. 3, Sep 1972.

MISCELLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS

The United Nations and the fight against drug abuse. Sep 1972. 30 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 19). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Office of Conference Services

General Series

ST/CS/22/Corr.1. Information for delegations, Corrigendum. 3 Oct 1972. 1 p. Photo-offset.

Publications of the Secretariats

of the Regional Economic Commissions

Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

WATER RESOURCES SERIES

ST/ECAFE/SER. F/40. Proceedings of the 9th session of the Regional Conference on Water Resources Development in Asia and the Far East held at Bangkok, Thailand, 28 Sep - 5 Oct 1970. Jun 1972. ix, 202 p., tables, figures. (Water resources series, no. 40). Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 20). \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT SERIES

ST/ECAFE/SER. M/27. Small industry bulletin for Asia and the Far East. No. 9, Mar 1972. vi, 183 p., tables, figures, photos. Printed. (Sales no.: E/F. 72, II. F. 19). \$U. S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Summaries of articles in French.

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION

Industrial Development Board Board Documents

General Series

ID/B/113. Report of the Industrial Development Board on the work of its 6th session, Vienna, 23 May - 2 Jun 1972. 12 Jun 1972. v, 74 p.

--/Corr. 1, 3. 20 Jun - 22 Aug 1972. Various pagings. English only.

Resolutions

IDB res. 31-35 (VI)

Republished in collected edition and in printed form in supplement no. 16 to the Official Records of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8716).

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

Reports

JIU/REP/71/7 (Summary). Summary of the report on personnel problems in the United Nations (professional category and above), by Maurice Bertrand, Joint Inspection Unit. Aug 1972. [iii], 14 p. Also transmitted by A/8826.

JIU/REP/72/1. <u>Report</u> on trust funds of the United Nations, by Robert M. Macy, Joint Inspection Unit. Feb 1972. [44] p., including annex.

JIU/REP/72/5: See A/8811

18 Apr 1972 18 Apr 1972

19 Apr 1972 19 Apr 1972

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT

Meeting Records

*SR. 89

*SR. 90

*SR. 91

*SR. 92

3rd SESSION

89th meeting

90th meeting

91st meeting

92nd meeting

TD/SR. 89-119. Summary records. For participants only.

United Nations Conference on Trade

and Development,

Third Session

3rd COMMITTEE (ON FINANCING) (1972)

И	eeting	Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

· OR, 52	sand meeting	To why Toop			
*SR. 93	93rd meeting	20 Apr 1972	TD/III/C. 3/	/SR.1-24. Summary re	ecords.
*SR. 94	94th meeting	20 Apr 1972	For part	icipants only.	
*SR. 95	95th meeting	20 Apr 1972			
& Corr.1			*SR.1	1st meeting	13 Apr 1972
*SR.96	96th meeting	21 Apr 1972	*SR, 2	2nd meeting	17 Apr 1972
*SR. 97	97th meeting	21 Apr 1972	*SR.3	3rd meeting	19 Apr 1972
*SR. 98	98th meeting	24 Apr 1972	*SR.4	4th meeting	21 Apr 1972
*SR. 99	99th meeting	24 Apr 1972	*SR.5	5th meeting	21 Apr 1972
*SR. 100	100th meeting	25 Apr 1972	*SR.6	6th meeting	25 Apr 1972
*SR. 101	101st meeting	25 Apr 1972	*SR.7	7th meeting	26 Apr 1972
*SR, 102	102nd meeting	26 Apr 1972	*SR.8	8th meeting	27 Apr 1972
*SR. 103	103rd meeting	26 Apr 1972	*SR.9	9th meeting	27 Apr 1972
*SR. 104	104th meeting	4 May 1972	*SR. 10	10th meeting	28 Apr 1972
*SR.105	105th meeting	4 May 1972	*SR. 11	11th meeting	1 May 1972
*SR, 106	106th meeting	8 May 1972	*SR. 12	12th meeting	1 May 1972
*SR. 107	107th meeting	9 May 1972	*SR. 13	13th meeting	2 May 1972
*SR. 108	108th meeting	12 May 1972	*SR, 14	14th meeting	3 May 1972
*SR. 109	109th meeting	13 May 1972	*SR, 15	15th meeting	4 May 1972
*SR. 110	110th meeting	15 May 1972	*SR.16	16th meeting	5 May 1972
*SR.111	111th meeting	15 May 1972	*SR. 17	17th meeting	6 May 1972
*SR. 112	112th meeting	16 May 1972	*SR, 18	18th meeting	8 May 1972
*SR. 113	113th meeting	17 May1972	*SR, 19	19th meeting	8 May 1972
*SR. 114	114th meeting	17 May1972	*SR, 20	20th meeting	9 May 1972
*SR. 115	115th meeting	18 May 1972	*SR.21	21st meeting	10 May 1972
*SR.116	116th meeting	19 May1972	& Add.1	(2nd part, closed)	
*SR. 117	117th meeting	19 May1972	*SR. 22	22nd meeting	12 May 1972
*SR.118	118th meeting	19 May1972	*SR. 23	23rd meeting	15 May 1972
*SR. 119	119th meeting	20 May 1972	*SR. 24	24th meeting	16 May 1972
	(closing)			(closing)	

4th COMMITTEE (ON SHIPPING AND

INVISIBLES) (1972)

Meeting Records

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C.4/SR.1-12. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1	1st meeting	13 Apr 1972
*SR, 2	2nd meeting	17 Apr 1972
*SR, 3	3rd meeting	18 Apr 1972
*SR.4	4th meeting	19 Apr 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

3rd SESSION OF THE CONFERENCE

TD/III/C. 4/SR. 1-12. Summary records (continued) For participants only.

*SR.5	5th meeting	25 Apr 1972
*SR.6	6th meeting	29 Apr 1972
*SR. 7	7th meeting	2 May 1972
*SR. 8	8th meeting	3 May 1972
*SR. 9	9th meeting	6 May 1972
*SR. 10	10th meeting	10 May 1972
*SR. 11	11th meeting	14 May 1972
*SR. 12	12th meeting (closing)	15 May 1972

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

Place of publication of all documents listed below is The Hague unless otherwise indicated.

Sales no. 372. Yearbook, 1971-1972. 1972. xi, 177 p. Printed.

List of Documents and Publications Issued

OCTOBER 1972

<u>NOTE</u>: The following list includes all documents and publications currently received by the Library - except restricted (confidential) materials and internal papers - and is not necessarily limited to those issued during the month.

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages
A/ 8429 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 29) 8662/Add. 3 (S/10539/Add. 3) 8703/Add. 1 (Parts I, II) 8704, 8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4, 5) 8707 & Add. 1, 2 (GAOR, 27th	x	x	x x	x x	x x x		A/ 8723/Add.4 (Parts I, II) 8723/Add.5 8723/Add.6 (Part I) 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) 8725 (GAOR, 27th suppl. no.25) 8725/Corr.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl.	x x x x	x x x x	x x x x	x x x x	X X X	
sess., suppl. no.7 & 7A, B) 8707/Add.3/Corr.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl sec.60[Corr.1])	x	x	x x	x		Spanish only	no.25 [Corr.1]) 8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.28) 8728/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th	х	x	x			English only
no. 7C[Corr. 1]) 8708 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 8) 8708/Add. 1, 2 8709 & Corr. 1	x	x	x	x	x x	spanish only	sess., suppl. no.28A) 8745/Add.3-5 (S/10745/Add.3- 5)	x x	x x	x x	x x		
(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 9 & [Corr.1]) 8711 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 11) 8711/Corr. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 11 [Corr. 1])	x x	x	x	x x	x x x		8745/Add. 6 (S/10745/Add.6) 8750/Rev. 1 8758/Add. 1 8759/Add. 1 8768/Add. 1 8768/Add. 1 8770 8775 & Add. 1 8777/Add. 1, 2 8781	X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X	x	Taaliah anlu
8711/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 11A) 8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13) 8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18) 8720 (GAOR, 27th	x x	x x	x x	x	x		8781/Corr. 1 8782 8783 8783/Add. 1 8788 8790 & Add. 1 8795 8800/Rev. 1/Add. 1 8800/Rev. 1/Add. 2 8801/Add. 1 8802/Add. 1	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x x x x x	English only
sess., suppl. no.20) 8722/Add.1 8723 (Part I) 8723 (Part II) 8723 (Part III) 8723 (Part III) 8723 (Part V) 8723/Add.3	X X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X X X	x x x x		8803 & Corr. 1 8805/Add. 1 8810 8817 8818 (DC/235) 8821 8822, 8823 8826	X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	En£	Frε	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Frε	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages
A/ 8827, 8828 8829 8829/Corr. 1	x x x	x x	x x	x x	x	English only	A/PV. 1791 (GAOR, 24th sess.)		x				
8829/COFF. 1 8830 8831	X X	x x	x x	x x	x	Linguion only	1798 (GAOR, 24th sess.)		x	x			
8832, 8833 8834	X X	XX	XX	X X	x		1802 (GAOR, 24th sess.)		x				
8835 & Corr. 1 8836-8839	XX	XXX	XX	X X	X X		1814 (GAOR, 24th sess.) *A/PV.		X				PROVISIONAL
8839/Corr. 1 8839/Add. 1	X	X X	x	x	X X		2036/Corr.1 2037/Corr.2	X X	X X	X X	x		
8840 & Add. 1 8841	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		2031/C011.2 2045 2046, 2047	x	X X	X X	X X		
8841/Corr.1 8842 & Corr.1	X X	x	x	x	x	English only	2048 2049-2064	X X	x	x	X X		
8843 8845, 8846	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		2064/Corr. 1 2065-2071	X X	x	x	x		English only
8848 (S/10809) 8849	X X	X X	X X	X X			2071/Corr.1 2072-2075	X X	x	x	x		English only
8851-8853 8855 8857	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x		A/RES/ 2904-2906 (XXVII)	x	x	x	x	x	
8857 8858 (S/10814) 8860	XX	X X	X	X X	x		A/AC. 82/G/L. 1428, 1429	x	x				LIMITED Bilingual
8861 A/INF/	X	x	X	x			A/AC.96/ 455/Add.2 467/Corr.1	x x	X X				
149 150	X	X X	X X	X X	x		471/Add. 1 471/Add. 2	X	X X				
150/Corr.1 A/L.	x					English only LIMITED	477 478	x	X X				
677 & Add. 1 678 & Add. 1, 2	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		480 483	X X	x				
679 & Corr. 1 679/Add. 1, 2	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		A/AC.96/INF/ 128/Add.1	х	x				
680 & Add. 1, 2 681	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		130 132	x	X				
A/PV. 1757, 1758 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	x						133 A/AC.105/PV. 115/Corr.1	x x	x x	x	x		
1759 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	x	х	х				A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96 & 99-101	-	Δ	x	-		Cumulated ed.
1761 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	x		x				A/AC. 109/L. 810/Add. 1					x	LIMITED
1764 (GAOR, 24th sess.)		x	x		5		838 A/AC.109/PV.					х	
1765 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	x						888/Corr.1 889/Corr.1	X X	X	X	X		English only
1767 (GAOR, 24th sess.) 1768 (GAOR, 24th			x				890/Corr.1 892/Corr.1	<u>x</u>	X X	<u>x</u>	x		French only
sess.) 1771 (GAOR, 24th	x						A/AC. 109/SR. 853 A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR.		x				
sess.) 1773 (GAOR, 24th	x		x				A/AC. 109/SC. 3/SR. 149-161/Corr. *158	x x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL
sess.) 1774 (GAOR, 24th	х						A/AC. 115/CRP. 11	x	x	x	x		
sess.) 1776 (GAOR, 24th		х					A/AC. 115/SR. 217				x		
sess.) 1784 (GAOR, 24th			x				222				x		
sess.)			x			1	1					l	ł

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/AC. 116/SR.	1					1	A/C. 3/L.						LIMITED
1, 2 (GAOR, 18th					1	0.004	1948 & Rev. 1	X	x	x	x	х	
sess.)		a 8		X			1949, 1950	x	x	x	x	x	
A/AC. 121/SR.						PROVISIONAL	1951-1953	X	x	x	x		
56		x	x	X			1955	x	x	100		x	
A/AC.138/							1956	X		X	x		
66/Corr. 3			-	x		Russian only	1957	X	x	X	x		
A/BUR/SR.				v		PROVISIONAL	1959	x	x				
202	x	x	x	x			1961 A/C. 3/SR.	^	^				
203-205 A/C. 1/	^	•	^	^			1647-1735 (GAOR,						
1021 & Add. 1	x	x	x	x		Multilingual	24th sess.)		x				Bound volume
1022	x	x	x	x	x	manningear	*A/C. 3/SR.	2					PROVISIONAL
1023	-	x	x	x	x		1909-1923	x	x	X	x		
1024	X	x	x	x	X		1924	X	X		x		
A/C.1/L.					1	LIMITED	1925	X	x	X	X		es us a
605 & Rev. 1	X	x	X	X	X		1925/Corr.1		x				French only
606 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	X	x		1926-1932	X	x	X	x		č.
607 & Rev. 1	X	x	X	x	x		1933	X	() 	x	x	<i>i</i>	
608-616	X	x	x	x	X		1934		x				
A/C. 1/PV.				1.5		PROVISIONAL	A/C.4/		1 3				
1859-1874	X	x	x	x			746/Add. 1	X	v	x	XX	i .	
1874/Corr. 1	X			-		English only	746/Add. 2	XX	x	x	â	1	
1875, 1876	X	x	X	X			747 748 & Add, 1	x	â	â	â		Multilingual
1877	X	v	XX	XX			749-751	x	x	x	x		muteringuar
1878	x	x	•	x			751/Corr. 1	A	-	-	x	1	Russian only
A/C.2/	x	x	x	x		Multilingual	752	x	x	x	x		
275 276	x	ŵ	x	x	1 1	Mutumguar	*A/C.4/SR.						PROVISIONAL
A/C. 2/L.	1	^	•			LIMITED	1974			1.1	x		
1225 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	Lanitado	1975-1978	X	x	x	x		
1226-1228	X	x	X	x	X		1979		x	X	x		
1228/Corr. 1	-			x		Russian only	1980-1983	X	x	х	x		
1229 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	x	x		1984	X	x	1	x		
1230, 1231	X	X	X	x	x		1985, 1986	x	X	x	x		
1232	X	X	X	x	1		1987	X	x	X			
1233-1237	X	X	X	x	X		1988	X		x	x		1
1238				- al	x		A/C.5/					x	1
*A/C.2/SR.	-					PROVISIONAL	1431 1439	x	x	x	x	x	
1450 1451	XX	x	x	x			1441/Add. 1	x	x	x	x	x	
1452	Î	x	x	1 ^			1442	x	x	x	x	x	
1453-1456	x	x	x	x			1442/Corr.1	-	_		x	-	Russian only
1457	1	x	X	x			1443	x	x	x	x	x	
1458-1471	X	x	x	x			1443/Corr.1		X				French only
1472	X	Х,		x			1444	x	x	х	x	X	1.00
1473		X					1445, 1446	x	x	X	x	X	
1474	X			{			1446/Corr.1			X			Spanish only
A/C.3/			[]				1447 & Add. 1	X	X	X	X	T	Multilingual
628 & Add. 1	X	x	x	x		Multilingual	1449	X	x	XX	XX	x	
629	X	X	X	X	_		1450	x	x	X	X	•	
630	x	X	x	x	X	TREPER	1450/Corr.1	X	X	X	x	x	
A/C. 3/L.			x		-	LIMITED	1451, 1452 1453	x	x	x	^	x	
1932-1936	X	X	X	XX	XX		1453	x	x	x	x	x	
1938 & Corr. 1 1939, 1940	XX	XX	X	x	X		1456 & Corr. 1	â	x	x	x	x	
1940/Corr. 1	x	•	^	^	^	English only	1457, 1458	x	x	x	x	x	
1940/Corr. 1 1941	x	X	x	x	x	Sugaron only	1459		x	x	x	x	
1942 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	8 8	A/C.5/L.						LIMITED
1943-1947	x		x	x	x		1080 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	
	1			-		· · · · ·	1081	X	x	x	X	x	

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/C.5/L. 1082 & Rev.1	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	*A/CONF. 57/SR. 1, 2	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL
1082/Rev.2 1083-1085 1086 & Rev.1	x x	x x	x x	x	X X X		A/SPC/ 151 & Add. 1 152	x x	x x	x x	x x		Multilingual
1087, 1088 1089	x x	x	X X	X X	X X		A/SPC/L. 238-241	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED
*A/C.5/SR. 1454 1494	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	241/Rev. 1 242 242/Rev. 1	x x	x	x	x	X X	
1495-1498 1499	х	X X	x x	x x			243 A/SPC/PV.	x	х	x	x	x	
1500-1503 1504 1505-1511	X X X	x x	X X X	X X X			809 *A/SPC/SR. 806-812	x	x	x	X X		PROVISIONAL
1512 1513	X X		x	x			813 814	x x	X X	X X	x		
A/C. 6/ 416 & Add. 1 417	x x	x x	x x	x x	x	Multilingual	815 816-821 822	x x	X X X	X X X	x		
A/C.6/L. 850			x x	x	x	LIMITED	823 823/Corr.1 AT/		X - X				French only LIMITED
852 & Rev. 1 853 853/Add. 1	X X X	X X X	X X	x			11/Rev. 3/Amend. 1 AT/DEC/	x	х				LIMITED
854 & Rev. 1 855 856 & Rev. 1, 2	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X		159 160, 161 162-166	x x	X X				
857 858 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		AT/PV. 115	x					LIMITED PROVISIONAL
859 860 861 & Rev. 1	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x		*CERD/C/SR. 119 DC/	x					PROVISIONAL
*A/C.6/SR. 1310	v			x		PROVISIONA L	235 (A/8818) E/	х	x	х	x		
1312 1313 1314-1329	x x	x x	x x	X X X			5134 (E/CN. 11/ 1044) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,						
1330 1331-1335 1336	X X X	X X X	x x	x x			suppl. no.4) 5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd	x					
1337-1341 1342	X X	x	x x	X X			sess., suppl. no. 2A)	x	x	x	x		
1343 1344 A/CN.4/	х	x x	х	х			5193, 5194 5198 5200	x				x x	
263 A/CN. 9/SR.		x	v			Owners to A. J. J.	5207 5209 (ESCOR,	х					
92-107 A/CN.9/SER.A/ 1971 (Sales no.:		x	х			Cumulated ed.	53rd sess., suppl. no.1) 5210/Rev.1	x x	x x	x	x	x	
F. 72. V. 4) A/CONF. 48/ 7	x	x x					5212 (E/CN. 9/ 270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess.,						
14 14/Corr.2		x	x	x		French &	suppl. no.12) 5214-5216	X X	X X	X X			
A/CONF.48/INF/ 5/Rev.1	x	x	x			Spanish only Trilingual	5217 E/INF/ 119/Add. 3	x x	x x	x x	X		
						-	128			x			

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
	ш	f	Ś	8		Languages		<u> </u>	р <u>т</u> и	8	<u> </u>		Languages
E/L. 1518	x	x	x			LIMITED	E/CN.7/ 546		x				
1519	x	х	x	х			E/CN. 9/						
E/RES.				x			270 (E/5212) (ESCOR, 53rd						
1714 (LIII) E/RES/INF/							sess., suppl.						
53					x		no. 12)	X	х	x			
*E/SR.						PROVISIONAL	E/CN.11/ 1044 (E/5134)						
1840, 1841 1842	X X	X	X X				(ESCOR, 53rd)						
E/AC. 6/L.						LIMITED	sess., suppl.						
485	x	х	x	х		LIMITED	no. 4)	x					
E/AC.52/L. 140	x	x				LIMITED	1047 (Sales no.: E. 72, II, F. 1)	x					
140	x	x	x				E/CN. 11/I&NR/						
E/C.2/							83		x				LIMITED
754,755	X X	x	x				E/CN.11/I&NR/L. 137	x					LITUTI I DITA
759,760 E/C.2/SR.	^	Λ	Λ				E/CN. 11/TRADE/						
330-332	x	х	х			Cumulated ed.	35		х				Name and a second se
E/CN. 2/CONF. 5/	x						E/CN. 11/TRANS/ SUB. 1/L.						LIMITED
48 48/Corr.1		x			ļ	French only	47		x				
48/Add. 1		х					E/CN.11/TRANS/						
E/CN. 3/		v					SUB.4/L. 18		x				LIMITED
420 421/Add.1		х	x				18/Corr.1	x	Δ				
423			x	х	1		20, 21		x				
426		X	X	Х			21/Corr.1	x	x				
426/Add. 1 426/Add. 1/Rev. 1	x	х	X X	x			22 22/Corr.1	x	л				
420/ Adu. 1/ Rev. 1 427		x		x			23/Corr.1	X	х				
429	x		X				25/Corr.1	X X	XX				
430 435		X X	X	Х			26/Corr.1 28		x				
439		x					30	x	х				
439/Add.1	x	x	x	х			E/CN. 12/			v	1		
E/CN.3/L.	x			x		LIMITED	923 & Add. 1-5 927/Corr. 1			X X			
74 74/Add. 1	X	x	x	X			929			x			
E/CN.4/							E/CN.12/CEPAL/						
1093/Add. 6, 7	X	X	x	X X			MEX/72/ 32	1		x			
1098/Add. 10 1098/Add. 11			x	л			E/CN. 12/LIB/						
1098/Add.13	x		х	Х			4, Vol. Ι, Π			X			
1099/Add. 2	x	x	X X	х			E/CN. 14/ 520 (Part II)						
1100/Add.1 *E/CN.4/AC.22/RT.						PROVISIONAL	(Sales no.:						
127 & Add. 1	x	x					Е. 72. П. К. 5)	x					
128-130		X					560 (Part I)						
132 133	x	X X					(Sales no. : E, 72, II, K, 7)	x					
135, 136	x	x					571 (E/CN. 14/						
139-143	X	Ţ,					TECO/17)	X	X				
144 145, 146	X X	x					572 & Corr. 1 (E/CN. 14/					1	
145, 146	x	x					TRANS/76 &	1					
E/CN.6/						The mitch Channel 1	Corr. 1)	x					
552/Corr.1	x		x	х	 	English, Spanish and Russian only	573 (E/CN. 14/ TRANS/84)	x	x				
										1			
										I			ļ

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
·	E	E4	N.	<u> ¤</u>	0	Languages		ធា	Εų.	S.	Я	U	Languages
E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/ 6		x				LIMITED	E/CONF. 64/		x				
10	x	x				1	4/Add.1 6		^		x		
12	x	x					E/ECE/						
12/Corr.1	х			+		English only	777/Add. 1 (Sales						
E/CN. 14/CART/		v				LIMITED	no.: R.71. II. E.				v		
285, 286 289	x	X X	ł				5) 814/Add. 1 (Sales				х		
290	x		Į				no.: E. 72. II. E.						
291, 292		X					5)	x					
294, 295	X	X					[E/ECE/]AGRI/						
297 298	х	X X					MECH/						
300	x	x					49 (Sales no. : E. F. 72. II, E.						
302	x						Mim. 10)	x	x				
303, 304		х					50 (Sales no. :						
306-308	x						E. 72. II. E.						
310 E/CN 14/NAC/	x					IMPED	Mim. 15)	x					
E/CN. 14/NAC/ 51, 52		x		1		LIMITED	E/ECE/TRADE/						
51, 52	x	^		1			WP.4/INF/ 16 (TD/B/ASTD/						
E/CN. 14/STAT/							IO(ID/B/ASID/ INF. 16)		x				
SER.B/							E/ECE (XXVIII)/SR.						
22 (Sales no. :							2-8, 15 & 16				х		Cumulated ed.
E/F. 72. II. K. 8) E/CN. 14/TECO/	х	х				Bilingual	E/INCB/						
17 (E/CN. 14/1ECO/17 (E/CN. 14/571))	x	x					14/Add. 2 (Sales no.: E/F/S.						
E/CN. 14/TRANS/		1				LIMITED	72. XI. 5)	x	x	x			Trilingual
59/Rev.1	x	x					16/Corr. (Sales						
70, 71		X					no.: E/F.72.						
74	х	X					XI. 3 [Corr.])	X	х				Bilingual
76 & Corr.1 (E/CN.14/572							E/IT/1971/		x	x			
& Corr. 1	х						2-4 E/NL. 1971/		~	л			
77, 78	x						36-39	x					English only
79-81	х	х					40	X					
82	x						41, 42	X					English only
83 84 (E/CN. 14/573)	X X	X X					43	X					
85	x	x					47 ID/	х	**				English only
E/CN. 14/WP. 1/		**				LIMITED	50, Vol. II (Sales						
51 (OAU/TRAD/							no. : E. 71. II.						
50)		x					B. 18)	х					
57 (OAU/TRAD/		v					88 (Sales no. :						
56) E/CONF.59/	X	x					S. 72. II. B. 22) 92 (Sales no. :			х			
11/Add. 3		x					E. 72. II. B. 25)	x					
18/Add. 1	x			x			96	x					
20/Add. 2/Corr. 1				x			ID/LC.						LIMITED
22/Add. 2	X			<u>.</u>			32 TD / D / CD	х					
26 29		X X		X			ID/B/SR. 119-125	v		v	v		
29 30/Add. 1		x	x				119-125	X X	X X	X X	X X		
31		x	**	x			ID/B/C. 3/						
31/Add. 1		X	х				2, 3	x	x	х	x		
32		x					ID/B/C. 3/INF/						
33 34	x		X X	X X			1 ID/SER.A/	х					
J4 E/CONF.59/INF/	^		Λ				1D/SER.A/ 17 (Sales no.:						
1			x				S. 71. П. В. 8)			x			
								1					

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
ID/SER.A/			<u> </u>	<u> </u>			ID/WG.137/						LIMITED
18 (Sales no. :							17	х					
F. 71. II. B. 19)		х					21			х			
19 (Sales no. :							26, 27	х		x			
F. 72, II. B. 8) ID/SER. B/		X					28 30			x			
16	x						31	х					
ID/SER.F/							ID/WG.138/						LIMITED
6 (Sales no. :							1,2	х					LIMITED
F.71. II. B.9) ID/SER.G/		х	ļ			LIMITED	OAU/TRAD/ 50 (E/CN. 14/						
38	x					Limited	WP. 1/51)		x				
ID/WG.100/						LIMITED	56 (E/CN. 14/						
15		х					WP. 1/57)	Х	х				
ID/WG.109/		x				LIMITED	OPI/ 471		x				
12 ID/WG. 111/		~				LIMITED	477		x				
5	x		l				479	Х					
ID/WG, 113/						LIMITED	S/						
5/Rev. 1/Add. 1	X		X				7930/Add. 1750-	x	x	x	x	x	
13/Corr.1	X X		X X			Bilingual	1784 10539/Add. 3	Δ	^	^	Δ		
18/Add. 1 19	^		x			Diffiguat	(A/8662/Add. 3)					x	
20, 21	x						10708/Add. 2	х	x	X	х	х	
22-25	X		x				10745/Add. 3-5						
26	X						(A/8745/Add. 3-	x	x	x	x		
27, 28	X X		XX				5) 10745/Add.6	~	^		A		
31, 32 33			x				(A/8745/Add. 6)	х	x	x			
ID/WG, 120/						LIMITED	10752/Add. 2	х	x	X	x	X	
15	х						10753 (SCOR, 27th						
ID/WG. 126/	x	x	x			LIMITED	year (1972), special suppl.						
3 ID/WG.131/	^	~	^			LIMITED	no. 1)			x	x		
10	x						10770/Add. 6-9	х	x	x	x		
ID/WG. 133/						LIMITED	10777/Add.1					X	
8/Add.1	X					TTATTET	10804 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X	
ID/WG.134/ 6		x				LIMITED	10805 & Rev. 1 10806-10808	x	x	x	x	x	
ID/WG. 135/		л				LIMITED	10809 (A/8848)	Х	x	X	x		
4	X						10810-10813	х	X	X	X	x	
ID/WG.136/						LIMITED	10813/Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X		
4	x	Х					10814 (A/8858) 10815	X	•	^	^	x	
6 ID/WG.137/	^					LIMITED	10815 & Corr. 1	x	x	x	x		
4	x						10817					X	
4 Summary	X		x				10819					X	
5	X		**				S/Agenda/	x	x	x	x	1	
5 Summary	X X		х				1666-1668 1670, 1671	x	x	x	x		1
6 6 Summary	x		x				S/PV.						
7	X						1273 (SCOR, 21st			1			
7 Summary	x		х				year (1966))		1	1	x		
8	X		x				1294 (SCOR, 21st		1	1	x		
8-10 Summary 11 & Summary	X X		^				year (1966)) 1528 (SCOR, 25th		1				
12 & Summary	x						year (1970))	1		1	1	x	
13	X						*1663/Corr.1				X		PROVISIONA
14 & Summary	X						*1665-1667	X	X	x	X		PROVISIONAL PROVISIONAL
15	X		1				*1668		X	1	X	1	PROVISIONA I

.

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fге	Spau	Rus	Chi	Other Languages
S/PV. 1669 1670 *1671	x	x x	x x	x x		PROVISIONAL	ST/LEG/SER. D/ 1. Annex, Suppl. no. 3 (Sales no. : E. F. 72. V. 8) ST (50. (2000)	x	x				
S/RES/ 320 (1972) 321 (1972)	x x	X X	x x	x x	x		ST/SG/ 31 ST/SOA/SER. L/	x	х	x			Trilingual
S/C. 2/SR. 40 ST/CES/				x			11 (Sales no.: F.71.I.6) ST/TAO/HR/		x	v			
25 (Sales no. : E.F.72.II.E. Mim.9)	x	x					45 T/ 1738 (TCOR, 39th		х	х			
26 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. E/ Mim. 12)	x						sess., suppl. no.1) TD/	x	X	v			
ST/CS/ 22/Corr.1 ST/ECA/ 113 (Sales no.:	x	х	x	x			101/Add. 1 104/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. S. 72. II.	x x	•	x x			
F. 69. II. C. 4) 147/Corr. 1 (Sales no. : F. 71. II.		х					D.13) 108 111/Supp.1 113/Supp.1/Add 1	^ X		x		x	
A. 16) 153 (Sales no. :		х				French only	113/Supp. 1/Add. 1 113/Supp. 2/Corr.1 115					x	English only
F. 72. II. A. 2) 157 (Sales no. : F. 72. II. A. 8)		x x					118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : S.72. П. D. 11)			x			
158 (Sales no. : S. 72. II. A. 9) ST/ECAFE/SER. C/			x				120/Corr.1 120/Supp.1/Corr.1 121/Corr.1	Х	x	x	X X		
92 ST/ECAFE/SER.F/ 40 (Sales no.:	x						122/Supp. 1/Corr.1 124/Add. 1/Corr.1 126	x	x	X	X X X	x	
E. 72. II. F. 20) ST/ECAFE/SER. M/ 27 (Sales no. :	x						128/Corr. 1 131 131/Add. 2	x x	x	x	x x		
E/F.72.II.F.19) ST/ECE/AGRI/ 42	x	х		x		Bilingual	134/Supp.1 138/Supp.1/Corr.1 140/Corr.1	х		X	X		English only
43, Vol. II (Sales no. : R. 72. II. E. Mim. 6)	-			x			140/Supp. 1, 2 140/Supp. 3 140/Supp. 4	x x x	X X X	x x	X X X		
ST/ECE/EP/ 23, Vol.XIII (Sales no.: F.72.II.E/ Mim.16)		x					160 161 161/Add. 2 163 165/Add. 1	X X X X X					
ST/ECE/STEEL/ 40 (Sales no.: E.72. II. E.	v	-					168 173 174	x x			x		
Mim. 14) ST/ECLA/CONF. 37/ L. 20	x		x			LIMITED	177 (Sales no.: E.F.72.II.D.15) 178/Add.1 179	x x	х		x		
36 ST/LEG/SER.B/ 16, Vol.II	x		x			LIMITED	179/Corr.1 181 TD/L.	x x	x	x			English only LIMITED
ST/LEG/SER.C/ 8 (Sales no.: E.72.V.1)	x						164/Add.1		х				

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
~,······	ଳ	14	N.	Ŕ	0	Languages		E	<u>F</u>	2	8	0	Languages
TD/III/C.1/SR.							TD/B/L. 290					x	LIMITED
1-22 TD/III/C.5/SR.	х					Cumulated ed.	290/Add. 1				x		
1-9	x					Cumulated ed.	291		х	x	x	1	
TD/III/Misc.							291/Corr.1 292	X		1	<u> </u>	x	English only
3 TD/B/		x	x		x		292/Add. 1	x	x	x	x		
341/Rev. 1 (Sales							293				X		
no. : E. F. S. 72.	x	x	x				293/Rev. 1 294-296	X X	X	X X	X X		
II. D. 14) 347 (TD/B/C. 4/89)		^					296/Rev. 1 &	-					
(TDOR, 11th							Rev. 1/Add. 1	X	X	X	X	v	
sess., suppl.				x			297 297/Add. 1 &	x	x	X	x	X	
no. 3) 366 (TD/B/C. 1/							Add. 1 (A-D)	х	x	x	x		
112) (TD/B/C.1/							297/Add. 2, 3	X	X	X	X X		
SYN/62) (TDBOR, 11th							297/Add. 3(A) 297/Add. 4	X X	X X	X X	X		
sess., suppl.							297/Add. 5		х	X	x		
no. 4A)				x			297/Add. 5(A)	XX	X X	X X	X X	x	
370 (TD/B/C. 1/ 119) (TDBOR,							298-302 303 & Rev. 1, 2	x	X	X	x	X	
11th sess.,							304 & Add. 1	X	x	x	X	X	
suppl. no. 4		x		x			305-308 309 & Corr. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	
373/Add. 3 373/Add. 7/							309/Add. 1-5	x	x	x	x		
Annex III	x						310-312	х	Х	x	x	X	
373/Add.9 373/Add.9/Annex	x	x	x	X X			TD/B/SR. 279-312 (TDBOR,						
378/Add. 2/Annex	x		A				11th sess.)	x		x			Bound volume
386 (TDBOR, 11th							TD/B/AC.5/				x		
sess., suppl. no.1)				x			39/Add. 7 39/Add. 8			x	^		
392					x		TD/B/ASTD/INF/						
393 (Sales no.:			v				16 (E/ECE/ TRADE/WP.4/						
F.S.72.II.D.4) 395 (TD/B/C.3/		х	х				INF. 16)		x				
105) (TDBOR,							TD/B/C.1/			1			
12th sess.,			x				112 (TD/B/366) (TD/B/C.1/						
suppl. no.2) 396		x					SYN/62)						
403/Add. 1					х		(TDBOR, 11th						
406 407 & Add. 1				X X	х		sess., suppl. no.4A)				x		
407/Add. 1/Corr. 1	x	x	x	x			119 (TD/B/370)						
407/Add. 2	ъr	v		x			(TDBOR, 11th						
407/Add.2/Corr.1 407/Add.3	х	х	X	x			sess., suppl. no.4)				x		
409				x	х		121				X		
410 412		х	X	X X			TD/B/C.1/SYN/ 62 (TD/B/366)						
412 413	x						(TD/B/C.1/						
413/Corr.1	х					English only	112) (TDBOR,						
415 415/Add. 1	x	X X	XX	X X			11th sess., suppl. no.4A)				. X	İ	
416/Add. 1 416	x	x		x			TD/B/C.3/						
417	х	х	X	x	x		85/Rev. 1 (Sales						
418-420 TD/B/INF/	х	x	x	x			no.: F.72.II. D.9)		x		1		
37/Rev. 1	x									1			
38	x												
39	X	X	X	I		Trilingual	I	1	I	ł	I	1	1

.

Document	lish	nch	lish	sian	lese	Remarks and/or	Document	lish	Jch	nish	sian	iese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages	Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages
TD/B/C.3/ 105 (TD/B/395) (TDBOR, 12th sess., suppl. no.2) TD/B/C.4/			x				SALES NUMBERS F. 72. II. A. 2 (ST/ECA/ 153) F. 72. II. A. 8 (ST/ECA/ 157) S. 72. II. A. 9 (ST/ECA/		x x				
89 (TD/B/347) (TDOR, 11th sess., suppl. no. 3) 98,99 101 TD/B/C. 4/INF/	x x x	x x	x	x		Tailianal	158) F. 72. II. B. 8 (ID/ SER. A/19) S. 72. II. B. 22 (ID/88) E. 72. II. B. 25 (ID/92) F. S. 72. II. D. 4 (TD/ B/393) F. 72. II. D. 4 (TD/	x	x x	x x x			
10 TD/B(XII)/Misc. 1	х	x	•	x		Trilingual	F. 72. II. D. 9 (TD/B/ C. 3/85/Rev. 1) S. 72. II. D. 11 (TD/		x				
1/Corr.1	x	x	x			English, French and Spanish only	118/Supp. 3/Rev. 1) E. S. 72. II. D. 13 (TD/			x			
2 3 4	x x	X	x	<u>х</u>	<u>х</u>	English only	104/Rev. 1) E. F. S. 72. II. D. 14 (TD/B/341/Rev. 1)	x x	x	x x			
4/Add. 2 5 6 TD/B(XII)/WP/L.	X X X	x x	x			LIMITED	E. F. 72. II. D. 15 (TD/ 177) E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4 (Annual bulletin of	x	x				
1 & Corr.1 1/Add.1-15 TD/COCOA.3/ 6	x x x	x x x	x x x	x x x			housing and build- ing statistics for Europe, Vol.XV, 1971)	x	x		x		Trilingual
TD/COCOA. 3/INF/ 1/Corr.1 2 TD/COCOA. 3/Misc.	x x	x	x			Trilingual	E. 72. II. E. 5 (E/ECE/ 814/Add. 1) R. 72. II. E. Mim. 6 (ST/ECE/AGRI/	x					
2 UNIDO/LIB/SER.B/ 9 UNIDO/LIB/SER.D/	x x						43, Vol. II) E. F. 72. II. E. Mim. 9 (ST/CES/25) E. F. 72. II. E. Mim. 10	x	x		x		
4 SALES NUMBERS F. 69. II. C. 4 (ST/ ECA/113)	x	x					([E/ECE/]AGRI/ MFCH/49) E. 72. II. E/Mim. 12 (ST/CES/26)	x x	х				
F. 71. I. 6 (ST/SOA/ SER. L/11) F. 71. II. A. 16 (ST/ ECA/147/Corr. 1)		x x				French only	E. 72. II. E. Mim. 14 (ST/ECE/STEEL/ 40) E. 72. II. E. Mim. 15	x					
S. 71. II. B. 8 (ID/ SER. A/17) F. 71. II. B. 9 (ID/ SER. F/6) E. 71. II. B. 18 (ID/	v	x	x				([E/ECE/]AGRI/ MECH/50) F. 72, II. E/Mim, 16 (ST/ECE/EP/23, Vol. XIII)	x	x				
50, Vol. II) F. 71. II. B. 19 (ID/ SER. A/18) R. 71. II. E. 5 (E/ECE/ 777/Add. 1) F. 59. J. 10 (The	x	x		x			E. 72. II. F. 1 (E/CN. 11/1047) E/F. 72. II. F. 19 (ST/ ECAFE/SER. M/ 27) E. 72. II. F. 20 (ST/	x x	x				Bilingual
E. 72. I. 19 (The United Nations and the fight against drug abuse, 1972)	x						E. 72. II. F. 20 (ST/ ECAFE/SER. F/ 40) E. 72. II. K. 5 (E/CN. 14/520) (Part II)	x x					

Document	ish	Jch	lish	sian	tese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	nch	lish	Russlan	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	French	Spanish	Rus	Chir	Other Languages
SALES NUMBERS E, 72. II. K. 7							OFFICIAL RECORDS General						
(E/CN. 14/560)							Assembly			}			
(Part I)	x						22nd session:			1			
E/F.72.II.K.8							Annexes,						
(E/CN. 14/STAT/	x	x				Bilingual	agenda item: 12				x		
SER. B/22) E. 72. V. 1 (ST/LEG/						Diffigual	23			1	x		
SER. C/8)	х						38				X		
E. 72. V. 3 (Repertory							61				X X		
of practice of							70 90				X		
United Nations organs, Suppl.							93				x		
no. 3, Vol. III)	х						95				х		
F.72.V.4 (A/CN.9/		ļ					96				X		
SER. A/1971)		х					97 99 & Add. 1				XX	l	
E, F, 72, V, 8 (ST/				1			23rd session:						
LEG/SER.D/ 1.Annex, Suppl.					ĺ		Annexes,						
no. 3)	х	x		ļ			agenda item:						
E/F.72.XI.3 [Corr.]							19				X X		
(E/INCB/16/		v				Dilin ma l	26 36				X		
Corr.) E/F/S.72.XI.5	х	х				Bilingual	38				x		
(E/INCB/14/Add. 2)	х	x	x			Trilingual	44				x		
OFFICIAL RECORDS							74/Add.1				X		
General							76				X X		
Assembly							83 85				x		
4th special session: Annexes, pre-							88				x		
fatory fascicle				x			90				х		
17th session:							97				х		
Annexes, pre-				v			24th session: Annexes,						
fatory fascicle 18th session:				х			agenda item:						
Annexes, pre-							77				x		
fatory fascicle				x			Meetings:						
Annexes,							A/PV.	v					
agenda item:							1757, 1758 1759	X X	x	x			
86				х			1761	x	**	x			
Meetings:							1764		х	x			
A/AC.116/SR. 1,2				x			1765	х					
19th session:							1767 1768	x		X			
Annexes, pre-							1771	x		x			
fatory fascicle				х			1773	х					
20th session:							1774		x				
Annexes, agenda item:							1776			X X			
44				x			1784 1791		х				
75				х			1798		x	х			
77				X X			1802		х				
84 21st session:							1814		х		ļ		
Annexes, pre-							A/C.3/SR. 1647-1735		x				Bound volume
fatory fascicle				х			25th session:			Ì			L'ound roidine
22nd session:							Meetings:						
Annexes,							Annexes, prefatory						
agenda item: 8				x			fascicles, Vol. I,		er				
v				**			п		x	1	1	l	1

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
~ ,	ធ	Ĥ	s.	м М		Languages	- ,	ធ	Ē	S,	Ř	Ü	Languages
OFFICIAL RECORDS General Assembly 26th session: Annexes, agenda item: 12 13 22 26	x	X X X					OFFICIAL RECORDS General Assembly 27th session: Supplements: 28 (A/8728) 28A (A/8728/Add.1) Economic and Social Council 51st session:	x	x x	X X	х		
27, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 98 33 and 92 34 37 and 12 38 and 12	X X X	X X X				One document One document One document One document	Annexes, pre- liminary fasci- cle 52nd session: Annexes, agenda item:			x			
39,40 42 47,48 57 59		X X X X X X					5-7 53rd session: Supplements: 1 (E/5209) 2A (E/5185/Rev. 1)	x x	x x	x x	x		
65-68 70 71 and 12 72-75 76 77,78	x	x x x x x				One document	4 (E/5134) (E/CN.11/1044) 12 (E/5212) (E/CN.9/270) <u>Security Council</u> 21st year (1966):	x	x	x			
11, 18 81, 82 83 and 26 84, 85 90, 91 94, 95 100 102		X X X X X X X X X X				One document	21st year (1900). Meetings: S/PV. 1273 1294 25th year (1970): Meetings: S/PV.				x x		
Supplements: 29 (A/8429) 27th session: Supplements: 4, 5 (A/8704, 8705) 7, 7A, 7B (A/8707 & Add. 1, 2) 7C [Corr.] (A/8707/Add. 3/ Corr.1)	x x	x x	x x x	x x	x	Spanish only	1528 26th year (1971): Supplements: For Jul, Aug and Sep 1971 27th year (1972): Special supple- ments: 1 (S/10753) Trusteeship	x		x	x	x	
Corr. 1) 8 (A/8708) 9 & [Corr.] (A/8709 & Corr. 1) 11 (A/8711) 11 [Corr. 1] (A/8711/Corr.1) 11A (A/8711/Add.1)	x x	x	x	x x	X X X X X	Spanish Only	$\frac{1 \text{ Fustes inp}}{C \text{ ouncil}}$ $\frac{39 \text{ th session:}}{\text{ Supplements:}}$ $1 (T/1738)$ $\frac{T \text{ rade and}}{D \text{ evelopment}}$ $\frac{B \text{ oard}}{11 \text{ th session:}}$	x					
13 (A/8713) 18 (A/8718) 20 (A/8720) 24 (A/8724) 25 (A/8725) 25 [Corr. 1] A/8725/Corr.1)	x x x x x x	X X X X	x x x	x x x	x	English only	Annexes, pre- fatory fascicle Annexes, agenda item: 5 7, 8 10-12			x x x x x			

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
OFFICIAL RECORDS Trade and Development Board 11th session: Supplements: 1 (TD/B/386) 3 (TD/B/347) (TD/B/C.4/89) 4 (TD/B/370) (TD/B/C.1/119) 4A (TD/B/366) (TD/B/C.1/112) (TD/B/C.1/ SYN/62) Meetings: TD/B/SR. 279-312 12th session: Supplements: 2 (TD/B/395) (TD/B/2.3/105)	x		x	x x x x		Bound volume	MISCELLANEOUS <u>PUBLICATIONS</u> Annual bulletin of housing and build- ing statistics for Europe, Vol. XV, 1971 (Sales no.: E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4) Repertory of practice of United Nations organs, Suppl. No. 3, Vol. III (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 3) The United Nations and the fight against drug abuse, 1972 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 19) <u>ICJ SALES NUMBERS</u> 372 (Yearbook, 1971-1972)	x x x x	x		X		Trilingual

List of Documents Republished

Symbol

E/AC. 24/SR. 434-448 449-458 E/AC. 51/SR. 365-380 E/CN. 4/SR. 1152-1163 1164-1175 1176-1185 TD/B/SR. 279-312

TD/B/C. 3/SR. 92-110

Re-issued as/in

Cumulated edition, final form

TDBOR, 11th sess., meetings, 279th-312th Cumulated edition, final form

List of Sales Publications indexed in this issue

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
E.72.I.13	Rules of procedure of the General Assembly (em- bodying amendments and additions adopted by the General Assembly up to 31 Dec 1971). Jun 1972. xvii, 84 p. Printed. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	A/520/Rev.11
E.72.I.19	The United Nations and the fight against drug abuse. Sep 1972. 30 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	
E.72.II.F.1	Economic survey of Asia and the Far East, 1971. Jun 1972. ix, 160 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 4.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Also issued as Vol.XXII, No.4 of the <u>Economic</u> <u>bulletin for Asia and the Far East</u> . Preliminary mimeographed draft issued as E/CN.11/L.319 (E/CN.11/L.311/A & B).	E/CN.11/1047
E.72.II.F.18	Electric power in Asia and the Far East, 1969. Jun 1972. ix, 126 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/CN.11/1004
E/F.72.II.F.19	Small industry bulletin for Asia and the Far East. No.9, Mar 1972. vi, 183 p., tables, figures, photos. Printed. \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies). Summaries of articles in French.	ST/ECAFE/SER.M/27
E.72.II.F.20	Proceedings of the 9th session of the Regional Con- ference on Water Resources Development in Asia and the Far East held at Bangkok, Thailand, 28 Sep- 5 Oct 1970. Jun 1972. ix, 202 p., tables, figures. (Water resources series, no.40). Printed. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/ECAFE/SER.F/40
E.72.II.F.22	Quarterly bulletin of statistics for Asia and the Far East. Vol.I, No.2, Dec 1971. Jun 1972. ii, 74 p. Printed. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies).	E/CN.11/1023
E/F.72.II.K.4	Foreign trade statistics for Africa. Mar 1972. vii, 82 p. (Series A: Direction of trade, no.18). Printed. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies). Bilingual text - E & F.	E/CN.14/STAT/ SER.A/18
E.72.II.K.10	Basic facts on the Republic of South Africa and the policy of apartheid. Oct 1972. 41 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/PSCA/SER.4/12
E.72.V.1	United Nations juridical yearbook 1970. Jun 1972. xxvi, 262 p. Printed. \$U.S. 7.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Part 4 contains legal documents index and bibli- ography of the UN and related intergovernmental organizations.	ST/LEG/SER.C/8

SALES PUBLICATIONS

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
E.72.V.3	Repertory of practice of United Nations organs, Supplement No.3, Vol.III, Articles 73-91 of the Charter, covering the period 1 Sep 1959 to 31 Aug 1966. May 1972. viii, 246 p. Printed. \$U.S. 5.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	
E.72.V.8	Multilateral treaties in respect of which the Secre- tary-General performs depositary functions. An- nex: Final clauses. Supplement No.3. 31 Dec 1971. [25] p. Loose-leaf. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equiva- lent in other currencies).	ST/LEG/SER.D/1. Annex, Supplement No.3
E.72.XIV.1	Yearbook on human rights for 1969. May 1972. x, 414 p. Printed. \$U.S. 9.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	
ICJ Sales no.372	Yearbook, 1971-1972. 1972. xi, 177 p. Printed.	

•

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Subject Index

OCTOBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 10

Introductory Note

GENERAL

1. This index contains subject as well as author and title headings relating to the entries in the checklist section. It is arranged alphabetically, word by word. Hyphenated words are counted as one word.

ENTRIES

2. Subject and author headings are given in capital letters. Titles are underscored. In cross-references the entry is given in small letters, and the established form of the entry, following the word "See", is given in capital letters, e.g., Afforestation: See FORESTS AND FORESTRY.

(a) When a corporate entry relates to a body which is not exclusively a United Nations body, the indication of the parent organization to which it belongs is given in parentheses at the end of the entry, *e.g.*, CONCILIATION AND GOOD OFFICES COMMISSION (UNESCO); INTER-GOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE ON THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO). The same procedure is followed in the case of conferences, meetings, seminars, workshops etc., convened by United Nations regional economic commissions, *e.g.*, SEMINAR ON POPULATION PROBLEMS IN AFRICA (ECA/UN), Cairo 1962.

(b) When an entry is used both as author and as subject heading, the author heading is identified by the words "documents by".

(c) Entries relating to bodies that issue documents carry in parentheses at the end of the entry the symbol assigned to their series, e.g., ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-).

(d) Form sub-headings are used, under main headings as well as under sub-headings, to group documents in systematic order according to their nature and importance when it is warranted by the relevance of the entry or the amount of the information entered. The form sub-headings in use are: <u>Reports</u>, <u>Resolutions</u>, <u>(Other) documents</u>, Draft resolutions, Financial implications, <u>Meeting records</u>.

ABBREVIATIONS

3. Abbreviations of names of agencies etc., are listed in a separate group at the beginning of each letter; they do not appear in their proper alphabetical place in the index.

REFERENCES

4. References are generally made to document symbols or sales numbers, or both, as appropriate. Whenever a text is contained in the *Official Records* it is so indicated. The full bibliographical description of the title entry of any document referred to can be found in the checklist section. In the few cases where a document or a publication does not bear a document symbol or a sales number, reference is made to the page in the checklist section where the publication is described.

5. The word "text" in parentheses is used to denote the actual text of the document (such as a convention or constitutional instrument) to which the subject-heading relates, as distinct from mere references to that document as a subject in other documentation.

6. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

USE OF THE INDEX

7. The subject indexes, both monthly and annual, may be used as direct reference guides to documents in collections organized by document symbols and sales numbers.

LANGUAGES OF ISSUE OF DOCUMENTS

8. Information concerning the languages in which the documents have been published can be found in the List of Documents and Publications Issued. This listing, intended mainly to record translations from the language of original issue, does not necessarily parallel the checklist. The bibliographical description of a given document may therefore be found in an issue of the monthly *United Nations Documents Index* following or preceding the one in which the language editions are listed.

- ACABQ: See Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions
- ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS
- -- discrimination: elimination: study *E/CN.4/Sub.2/ SR.659

Abyssinian tea: See KHAT

- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CO-OPERATION BETWEEN UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME AND UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOP-MENT ORGANIZATION
- -- report A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); *E/AC.6/SR.567,568; ID/B/113; IDB res.34 (VI) in A/8716
- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON ILLICIT TRAFFIC IN THE NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST
- -- establishment ESC res. 1660 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON PERIODIC REPORTS (E/CN. 4/AC. 20/-)
- --work programme ESC res. 1693 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

Addiction-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

Adjustment assistance measures: <u>See DEVELOPED</u> COUNTRIES: employment: adjustment assistance measures; DEVELOPED COUNTRIES: industry: adjustment assistance measures

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION

<u>See also</u> Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Coordination, Jun 1972

-- report, 1971/1972 A/8703

ADMINISTRATIVE MANAGEMENT SERVICE

-- manpower utilization survey: <u>See</u> Secretariat: staff: survey

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY QUESTIONS

-- reports to GA, 27th sess.:

A/8708/Add. 1	International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973
A/8835	Joint Inspection Unit: continua- tion
A/8810	UN: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8810	UNICEF: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8810	UNDP: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8810	UNHCR: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8810	UNITAR: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8810	UNRWA: finances: accounts, 1971

- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY QUESTIONS, documents by
- -- UN: finances: trust funds A/8840/Add. 1.
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY QUESTIONS: CHAIRMAN, documents by
- -- UN: finances: budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1443
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE APPLICATION OF SCI-ENCE AND TECHNOLOGY TO DEVELOPMENT (E/AC. 52/-)
- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- report, 9th A/8703; E/AC. 24/L. 431
- -- terms of reference E/AC. 24/L. 431

Aerial monitoring: See AERIAL SURVEYS

Aerial photography: See AERIAL SURVEYS

AERIAL SURVEYS

-- methods E/CN. 14/CART/291

Afars: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

AFGHANISTAN

-- economic development E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F.1)

AFGHANISTAN, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- ILC: anniversary, 25th: observance A/C. 6/L. 859
- -- ILC, 24th sess: report A/C. 6/L. 858/Rev. 1
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1939

AFRICA

- See also names of countries and territories
- -- cartography: ECA activities E/CN. 14/CART/317 -- coastal charts E/CN. 14/CART/293
- -- development planning E/CN. 14/571 (E/CN. 14/TECO/ 17)
 - ECA activities E/CN.14/571 (E/CN.14/TECO/17) implementation E/CN.14/CAP.4/10
- -- economic development: planning: ECA programme E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/12
- -- geodesy E/CN. 14/CART/290, 310, 311
- -- hydrography E/CN. 14/CART/293
- -- roads E/CN. 14/572 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/76); E/CN. 14/ TRANS/74, 77, 81, 82
- -- savings: mobilization: conference, 1971 E/C.2/755
- -- surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/287, 289, 294, 295, 298, 306, 311

Africa, South: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN; SOUTH AFRICA

AFRICA, SOUTHERN

-- apartheid: elimination: <u>See</u> Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination

AFRICA, SOUTHERN (continued) ANGOLA (continued) -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III) -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8723 (Part V) GA, 27th sess., participation in *A/C.4/SR.1975. 1976 -- petitions and hearings: Documents World Peace Council *A/C.4/SR.1987 -- racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2040-2042, 2050, 2051, 2058, 2059, 2061, 2063 *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 659 -- refugees: assistance A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8723 (Part V) -- UN organizations: activities: co-ordination A/8722. ANTIGUA 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22, 24) -- UN resolutions: implementation A/8723 (Part II) AFRICAN NATIONAL CONGRESS (South Africa) -- petitions and hearings *A/SPC/SR. 821, 822 Reports Aggression: See FORCE, THREAT OR USE OF AGO, ROBERTO (Italy) APARTHEID -- biography A/8756 (S/10761) AGO, ROBERTO (Italy), documents by -- ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 5 (S/10745/Add. 5) Agrarian reform: See LAND REFORM Agriculture: commodities: See COMMODITIES Aircraft: hijacking: See HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT Reports ALGERIA, documents by -- racial discrimination: elimination: migrant labour A/C.3/L.1940 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm -- elimination 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1234 Reports Aliens and alien property, Injuries to: reparations: See STATE RESPONSIBILITY A/8833 ALL-INDIA WOMEN'S CONFERENCE, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750 ALL-PAKISTAN WOMEN'S CONFERENCE, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C.2/750 AMADO, GILBERTO (Brazil) -- tribute to *A/C. 6/SR. 1317 Reports AMERICAN SAMOA -- economic conditions A/8723/Add.5 Resolutions -- education A/8723/Add. 5 -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5 -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 ANGOLA See also Movimento Popular de Libertação de An-

gola -- Cunene River Basin project A/8723 (Part III) maps A/8723 (Part III)

-- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III) -- mining A/8723 (Part III) -- self-government or independence A/C.4/745 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chairman. Letter, 22 Sep, transmitting letter from Movimento Popular de Libertação de Angola ANTI-APARTHEID MOVEMENT, London -- petitions and hearings *A/SPC/SR. 812 -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- self-government or independence A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) See also Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination (21 Mar) International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 Racial discrimination Slavery South Africa: apartheid ST/PSCA/SER. A/12 (Sales no.: E.72. II. K. 10) Basic facts on the Republic of South Africa and the policy of apartheid A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report S-G. Report on the implementation of GA res. 2775 (XXVI) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR. 809, 811-817, 819-822,824 -- elimination: publicity campaign A/8722, 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22, 24), 8833; *A/SPC/SR. 824 -- suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report ESC res. 1696 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents A/C.3/L.1942 Guinea and USSR. Revised draft convention Arab refugees: See PALESTINE REFUGEES

Arab Republic of Egypt: See EGYPT

Arab States and Israel: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 6/SR. 1328-1330, 1332, 1333

ARGENTINA

-- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5

ARGENTINA, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L. 238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- human rights:
 - economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN.4/ 1023/Add.5
 - Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C.6/L.854/Rev.1
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C, 1/L, 608
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1

ARMAMENTS RACE

- -- economic and social consequences
 - Reports
 - A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972 Aeeting records
 - Meeting records *TD/SR.105

ASIA AND THE FAR EAST

- See also names of countries and territories -- development: social aspects E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.:
- E.72. II. F.1) -- economic conditions E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E.72.
- п. F. 1)
- -- economic development E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- economic surveys E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72.II. F.1)
- -- electric power E/CN.11/1004 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 18)
- -- employment: & economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 1)
- -- flood control ST/ECAFE/SER. F/40 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F.20)
- -- income: distribution E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F.1)
- -- rivers: development ST/ECAFE/SER. F/40 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 20)
- -- statistics E/CN. 11/1023 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 22)
- -- water resources: development ST/ECAFE/SER. F/40 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 20)
 - See also Regional Conference on Water Resources Development (ECAFE), 9th sess., Bangkok 1970
- ASSOCIATED COUNTRY WOMEN OF THE WORLD, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

Atomic bombs: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

ATOMIC RADIATION

See also United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

-- effects

 $\frac{Reports}{A/8843}$ GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee.

Report

Draft resolutions

A/SPC/L.238 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR. 807, 808

Atomic tests: See NUCLEAR TESTS

Atomic weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

AUSTRALIA

- -- economic development E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- Non-Self-Governing Territories: See Papua New Guinea
- -- Trust Territories: See Papua New Guinea

AUSTRALIA, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.611
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation $A/C,\,1/L,\,608$
- -- Papua New Guinea: report, 1970/1971 A/8825
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 6
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add. 2
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613
- -- TC: report to GA, 1971/1972 A/8825
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1229/Rev.1

AUSTRIA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- ~- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817

-- human rights:

- Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L. 1934
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C.6/L.852/Rev.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C. 1/L. 608
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 609
- -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1080
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1229/Rev. 1

AYOUB, HISHEM (Tunisia)

-- tribute to *E/AC. 6/SR. 564

В

Bacteriological weapons: See CHEMICAL AND BACTERIO-LOGICAL WEAPONS

BAHAMAS

- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III), 8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

BAHRAIN, documents by

- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

BAILEY, KENNETH (Australia)

-- tribute to *A/C. 6/SR. 1309

BANGLADESH

- -- UN, admission to *A/PV. 2037, 2039, 2040, 2042, 2043, 2045-2047, 2049, 2051-2053, 2056, 2057, 2059, 2061; *A/BUR/SR. 200
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess., participation in *TD/SR. 118, 119

BARBADOS

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098

BARBADOS, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/L. 435
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777/Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

Basic facts on the Republic of South Africa and the policy of apartheid ST/PSCA/SER. A/12 (Sales no.: E. 72. **U.K.10**)

BELGIUM

-- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5

BELGIUM, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L. 238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C.1/L.608
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613

Belize: See BRITISH HONDURAS

BERMUDA

- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III), 8723/Add, 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- BERTRAND, MAURICE, documents by
- -- Secretariat: staff: personnel questions JIU/REP/71/7 (Summary)

BHUTAN

- -- ECAFE, admission to A/8703; ESC res. 1654 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 9

BHUTAN, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 9
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- Biological weapons: See CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGI-CAL WEAPONS

BOARD OF AUDITORS

reports:	
A/8707 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7)	UN: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8707/Add. 2 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7B)	UNICEF: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8707/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7A)	UNDP: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8707/Add. 5 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7E)	UNHCR: finances: accounts, 1971
A/8709 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.9)	UN Joint Staff Pension Fund: finances: accounts, 1970/1971

BOLIVIA, documents by

- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

BOLZANO (BOZEN) PROVINCE

-- implementation of Paris Agreement, 1946 *A/PV. 2054

BOTSWANA

-- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/322

BOTSWANA, documents by

- -- Botswana: cartography E/CN. 14/CART/322
- Brain drain: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: trained personnel: outflow

BRAZIL

- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098
- BRAZIL, documents by
- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098
- --- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C. 1/L. 608
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 614
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, 1228, 1229/Rev. 1

BRITISH HONDURAS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence

Documents

A/8832 United Kingdom. Letter, 6 Oct, replying to statement made by Guatemala on 2 Oct relating to British Honduras

Meeting records

- GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2049
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- status
 - Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

-- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5

- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72. II.F.1)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5

British Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

BRUNEI

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Other documents

United Kingdom. Note verbale, 18 Sep, A/8827 transmitting text of agreement of 23 Nov 1971 between United Kingdom and Brunei

- **BRUNEI** (continued)
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- & United Kingdom:

Agreement, 1959 A/8827(text) Agreement, 1971 A/8827(text)

- BULGARIA, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Council for Mutual Economic Assistance: activities E/L.1503
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1

BURMA

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II.F.1)

BURUNDI, documents by

-- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L. 1515

BURUNDI and RWANDA

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2054, 2055, 2061

BUSINESS

-- restrictive practices Meeting records

*TD/SR. 118

- BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 4
- BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 4
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts A/8777/Add. 1
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778

COREMO: See Mozambique Revolutionary Committee

- COSPAR: See Committee on Space Research (ICSU)
- CPC: See Committee for Programme and Co-ordination
- Cabora Bassa Dam project: See MOZAMBIQUE: Cabora Bassa Dam project
- Cabral, Amilcar: See PARTIDO AFRICANO DA INDEPEN-DENCIA DA GUINÉ E CABO VERDE

Calendar of conferences: See under body concerned

Cambodia: See KHMER REPUBLIC

CAMBODIA SITUATION Documents S/10812 Khmer Republic, Letter, 13 Oct, informing of an attack by a commando of sappers and frog-men of the Viet-Cong and North Viet-Namese armed forces against Phnom Penh on 7 Oct Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2045, 2047-2049, 2051, 2052, 2058, 2063 CAMEROON, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939 CANADA -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098 -- space activities A/AC. 105/PV. 113 CANADA, documents by -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238 -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase _A/8795 -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 482 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098 Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 -- IAEA: report, 1971/1972 A/L. 681/Rev. 1 -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615 -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C. 1/L. 608 -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613 -- UN: peace-keeping operations: review A/SPC/152 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1, L. 1233 CANNABIS -- control ESC res. 1659 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) CAPITAL AND ASSISTANCE -- international flow Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 6, 9, 10, 12-17, 19 Capital Development Fund: See UNITED NATIONS CAPI-TAL DEVELOPMENT FUND CAPITAL PUNISHMENT Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 ST/SOA/118 Capital punishment. Information received from Governments 1969-1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1656 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess. suppl. no. $\overline{1}$

-- legal safeguards ST/SOA/118

Caritas Internationalis: See INTERNATIONAL CONFER-ENCE OF CATHOLIC CHARITIES CARTOGRAPHY -- instruments E/CN. 14/CART/307, 308 -- methods E/CN. 14/CART/289, 291, 292, 296, 297

CATHOLIC UNION FOR SOCIAL SERVICE, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C, 2/750

CAYMAN ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III), 8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III) -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

CENTRE FOR ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL INFORMATION -- strengthening (proposed) E/C. 2/756

Ceylon: See SRI LANKA

CHAD, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118

Charter of the United Nations: See UNITED NATIONS: Charter

CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGICAL WEAPONS

- See also Napalm weapons -- use: prohibition
 - Reports A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2043, 2045, 2058, 2059, 2061-2063

-- use: prohibition: Convention, 1971 A/8818 (DC/235)

Chemical weapons: See CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOG-ICAL WEAPONS

CHILDREN

- -- protection in armed conflicts
 - Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - Resolutions
 - ESC res. 1687 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

CHILE, documents by

- -- Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development: report, 9th E/AC. 24/L. 431
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795 -- developing countries:
 - economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) E/L. 1500/Rev. 2
 - natural resources: permanent sovereignty E/AC. 6/ L, 483

-- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795

-- international trade: negotiations, 1973 (proposed): & developing countries E/L. 1501

CHILE, documents by (continued)

- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries $\rm E/L,\,1501$
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227
- CHINA, documents by
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- Civil service, International: See INTERGOVERNMENTAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION; INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE
- COCOA
- -- international agreement (draft) *TD/SR. 116, 119

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- COLOMBIA, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227
- COLONIAL COUNTRIES
 - See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: & foreign interests in Territories

Reports

- A/8723 (Parts I, III) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- independence: Declaration, 1930: implementation Reports
 - A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4) TC. Report, 1971/1972
 - A/8723 (Parts I-V), 8723/Add. 4 (Parts I, II), Add. 5, Add. 6 (Parts I, II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
 - Other documents
 - A/8827 United Kingdom. Note verbale, 18 Sep, transmitting text of agreement of 23 Nov 1971 between United Kingdom and Brunei
 - A/8845 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Letter, 30 Sep, transmitting statement by the Minister for Foreign Affairs on colonialism and racism
 - A/8846 Ecuador. Letter, 13 Oct, informing of decision to withdraw as member of Special Cttee [on colonialism]

COLONIAL COUNTRIES (continued)

- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation (continued)
 - Other documents (continued)
 - A/8853 General Assembly: President. Note transmitting letter from Partido Africano da Independencia da Guiné e Cabo Verde
 - A/8857 Portugal. Letter, 20 Oct, referring to A/8853 concerning participation of national liberation movements in the 4th Cttee
 - Cttee Sales no.: E. 72. V. 3 Repertory of practice of UN organs, suppl. no. 3, vol. III
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038-2041, 2043-2048, 2050, 2051, 2053, 2055-2060, 2063 *A/C. 4/SR, 1974
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8723 (Parts I, V) Special Cttee [on colonial-
 - ism]. Report, 1972
 - Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L, 435
- -- independence: Declaration, 1960: & military activities in Territories
 - Reports A/8723 (Parts I, IV) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- independence: UN activities: publicity A/8723 (Part I) UN resolutions: lists A/8723 (Part I)
- Colonialism: elimination: Declaration, 1960: implementation: See COLONIAL COUNTRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation
- Comité Revolucionario de Moçambique: See MOZAMBIQUE REVOLUTIONARY COMMITTEE
- Commercial arbitration: See ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL
- COMMISSION FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT (E/CN. 5/-) -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea: See UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION FOR THE UNI-FICATION AND REHABILITATION OF KOREA

COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS (E/CN. 4/-)

- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- work: organization A/8703; ESC res. 1694 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS: COMMITTEES See Ad Hoc Committee on Periodic Reports

COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 28th sess.

- -- proceedings E/CN. 4/SR. 1152-1163
- -- report A/8703; ESC res. 1689-1694 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 29th sess.

-- date and meeting place A/8703; ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL MONETARY RELA-TIONS. documents by -- monetary system, international: reform E/C. 2/751 COMMISSION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS (E/CN.7/-) -- composition, 1972 E/L. 1505 -- members: election E/L.1505 increase ESC res. 1663 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) COMMISSION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS. 24th sess. -- report A/8703; ESC res. 1657-1661, 1663 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN (E/CN, 6/-) - members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN, 24th sess, -- report A/8703: ESC res. 1676-1688 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl, no.1) COMMISSIONS OF THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUN-CIL, FUNCTIONAL -- members: confirmation A/8703 election A/8703 COMMITTEE ESTABLISHED IN PURSUANCE OF SECURITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION 253 (1968) -- work programme S/10804/Rev. 1; S/RES/320 (1972) COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING (E/AC. 54/-) -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING. 8th sess. -- report *E/AC. 6/SR. 584, 587 COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION (E/AC. 51/-) See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, Jun 1972 -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION. 11th sess. -- report ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION. 12th sess. -- proceedings E/AC. 51/SR. 365-380 -- report A/8703 COMMITTEE OF TRUSTEES OF THE UNITED NATIONS TRUST FUND FOR SOUTH AFRICA -- report A/8822(text) COMMITTEE ON COMMODITIES, 7th sess, -- special session on trade liberalization and pricing policy (proposed) *TD/SR.119 х

COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (A/CN. 2/-)

-- members: increase A/8795; *A/C. 5/SR. 1512 financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1512

-- report A/8711/Add. 1(text)

COMMITTEE ON CRIME PREVENTION AND CONTROL

- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE ON HOUSING, BUILDING AND PLANNING (E/C. 6/-)
- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE ON HOUSING, BUILDING AND PLANNING, 7th sess.
- -- report A/8703; ESC res.1669-1671 (LII) and decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd,sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE ON MANUFACTURES, 6th sess.: SUB-COM-MITTEES
- -- Sessional Cttee: establishment (proposed) *TD/SR.118

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES (E/C.7/-)

- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- sessions: periodicity ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES, 2nd sess.

-- report A/8703; ESC res. 1673 (LII) and decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES, 3rd sess.

-- date and meeting place E/L. 1512; ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY

- -- membership A/8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.26)
- -- report A/8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 26)(text)
- -- terms of reference A/8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 26)
- -- work programme A/8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 26)

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL

-- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL, 1st sess. -- report A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 579-581

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY FOR DE-VELOPMENT

- -- composition E/L.1504
- members: election E/L. 1504; ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
 terms of reference A/8703; E/AC.24/L.427, L.430/
- -- terms of reference A/8703; E/AC.24/L.427, L.430/ Rev. 1; ESC res. 1674 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING (TD/B/C. 4/-) -- work programme *TD/SR. 118

COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING, 2nd special sess. -- date and meeting place *TD/SR.119

COMMITTEE ON SPACE RESEARCH (ICSU) -- space activities A/AC. 105/PV. 115

Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EF-FECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION

- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION (CERD/C/-)
- -- & ILO A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18) -- reports A/C. 3/L. 1941
- -- rules of procedure A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18)
- -- TC, co-operation with: See Trusteeship Council: Cttee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination, co-operation with
- -- & UNESCO A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18)
- -- work programme: financial implications A/C. 5/1459
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 5th sess.
- -- report A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18)(text)
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 6th sess. -- report A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18)(text)
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 7th sess.
- -- date and meeting place A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18); A/C. 5/1459
- -- financial implications A/C. 3/L. 1937
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 8th sess.
- date and meeting place A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18); $A/C.\ 5/1459$
- -- financial implications A/C. 3/L. 1937
- COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE (A/AC. 105/-)
- -- work programme A/AC. 105/108; A/C. 1/L. 608
- COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE: SUB-COMMITTEES
- -- Legal Sub-Cttee, 11th sess.: report A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.20); A/AC, 105/PV, 110
- -- Scientific and Technical Sub-Cttee, 9th sess.: proceedings *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 99-101 report A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20); A/AC.105/PV.110; *A/AC.105/C.1/SR.100,101
- COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE, 15th sess.
- -- proceedings A/AC. 105/PV. 110-119
- -- report A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20)(text); A/AC. 105/PV. 117-119
- COMMODITIES See also Committee on Commodities Commodity agreements -- diversification Meeting records *TD/SR. 117, 119 -- international trade: liberalization Meeting records
 - *TD/SR. 119

- COMMODITIES (continued)
- -- marketing and distribution systems
 - Meeting records *TD/SR. 118, 119
- -- prices: stabilization *TD/SR.117
- COMMODITY AGREEMENTS
- -- participation of developing countries *TD/SR. 118
- Communications: See SHIPPING; TRANSPORT
- COMORO ISLANDS
- -- Act, 1968 A/8723 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/8723 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Conciliation: See ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

- Conciliation Commission for Palestine: See UNITED NA-TIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALESTINE
- CONFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEE ON DISARMAMENT -- activities A/8818 (DC/235)
- -- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1509 -- report A/8818 (DC/235)(text)
- -- work programme A/C. 1/L. 615
- CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAF-FIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 -- preparations Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd
 - sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ Draft resolutions E/AC. 6/L. 482
- CONGO, documents by -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1939

Congo (Democratic Republic): See ZAIRE

- Convention on the Political Rights of Women: See WOMEN: political rights: Convention, 1952
- CONVENTIONS, MULTILATERAL -- final clauses ST/LEG/SER. D/1, Annex, Supplement No.3 (Sales no.: E.72.V.8)(text)
- Co-operation, Regional: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION
- CO-OPERATIVE MOVEMENT
- -- promotion: international co-operation Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1668 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ Meeting records *TD/SR. 109, 111

CORDOVA, ANDRES F. (Ecuador) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

Corporations. Multinational: role in economic development and relations between States: study group: establishment (proposed): See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed)

COSTA RICA, documents by

- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227
- COUNCIL COMMITTEE ON NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGA-NIZATIONS (E/C. 2/-)
- -- meetings, Jan 1972: report ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

CUBA, documents by

- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 2
- -- Namibia question S/10708/Add. 2, 10752/Add. 2
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758/Add.1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add.1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1

CUBAN SITUATION

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2063

- Cunene River Basin project: See ANGOLA: Cunene River Basin project
- CYCLONES
- -- tropical: WMO project A/AC, 105/PV, 116: A/C, 1/ L. 606/Rev. 1; *A/C. 1/PV. 1863, 1864, 1866-1871

CYPRUS, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948; anniversary, ----25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- CYPRUS: VICE-PRESIDENT (Küçük, F.), documents by -- Cyprus situation S/10815

CYPRUS SITUATION

Documents

S/10815 Turkey. Letter, 20 Oct, transmitting letter from Dr. Kücük concerning the unilateral appointment by Archbishop Makarios of a Greek Cypriot as Minister of Health Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2045, 2053, 2057

- CZECHOSLOVAKIA
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 5

CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add, 5
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 856/Rev. 2

Death penalty: See CAPITAL PUNISHMENT

DEBTS. EXTERNAL Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.10,11

DECADE FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RACISM AND RA-CIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971-1980 (proposed) Reports A/8842 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2906 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.3/L. 1935, L. 1938, L. 1939 Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 656-658

- Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace, 1971: See INDIAN OCEAN: Declaration as peace zone, 1971
- Declaration on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 1967: See WOMEN: discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967
- Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, 1960: See COLONIAL COUN-TRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN, documents by

- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment. Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1234

DENMARK

-- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5

DENMARK, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 482
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realiza-tion E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 7
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1229/Rev.1

Dependence-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

Dependent territories: See NON-SELF-GOVERNING TER-RITORIES; TRUST TERRITORIES

DEVELOPED COUNTRIES -- employment: adjustment assistance measures Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 -- industry: adjustment assistance measures Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 -- regional economic groupings: impact on international trade *TD/SR. 107, 109-112, 115, 116 DEVELOPING COUNTRIES -- business: restrictive practices *TD/SR. 118 -- capital outflow <u>Meeting records</u> *TD/SR. 117, 118 *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 10, 14 -- debts, external: servicing *TD/SR. 118; *TD/III/ C.3/SR.10-16,20 -- domestic resources: mobilization Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.15,17,19 -- economic co-operation Meeting records *TD/SR.115 -- economic development: role of multinational corporations Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1329,1331-1333 -- economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) A/8703; E/L. 1500/Rev. 2, L. 1507, L. 1510, L. 1511, L. 1513; *E/AC.6/SR.585,586 financial implications E/L. 1500/Rev. 1/Add. 1 -- employment: promotion A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 584, 587 -- exports: promotion Meeting records *TD/SR, 111, 118 -- foreign investments in Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.14-16,19,20,24 -- for eign investments in: economic effects *TD/III/C.3/ SR. 11 -- human environment: & industrialization A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 -- human rights: economic, social and cultural: study A/8703; ESC res. 1689 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- industrial products: exports: See Industrial products: exports from developing countries -- insurance *TD/SR. 113; *TD/III/C, 4/SR. 2, 4, 10 -- international tourism: development *TD/SR. 109; *TD/III/C.4/SR.2-4,9 -- international trade: expansion Meeting records *TD/SR. 115, 119 -- international trade: negotiations, 1973 (proposed): See International trade: negotiations, 1973 (proposed): & developing countries -- international trade: promotion: trade centres in developed countries *TD/SR. 115 trade centres in developing countries *TD/SR. 119 trade centres in developing countries: working party: establishment *TD/SR, 119 -- islands: special problems *TD/SR. 118 panel of experts: establishment *TD/SR. 118

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued) -- land reform A/8703 -- land-locked: development assistance *TD/SR, 118 -- land-locked: special problems Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2051,2054,2055,2060-2062 *TD/SR. 118 -- land-locked: transit trade *TD/SR. 118 transport: development *TD/SR. 118 transport: development: expert group: establishment *TD/SR.118 -- least developed: development assistance A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 31 (VI) in A/8716; *TD/SR.118 -- least developed: identification Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.584,587 *TD/SR.118 -- least developed: special measures Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.575-577,582 *TD/SR.111,112,118 -- least developed: special measures: intergovernmental group: establishment (proposed) *TD/SR. 119 -- merchant marines: development Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.5.8.9.12 -- & monetary system, international: See Monetary system, International: & developing countries -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty: See Natural resources: permanent sovereignty -- ports: development *TD/SR. 118; *TD/III/C. 4/SR. 8, 9 -- regional integration *TD/SR. 115 -- statistics: improvement: action by UN organizations Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- trained personnel: outflow Meeting records *TD/SR. 112 DEVELOPMENT See also Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development Committee for Development Planning Development assistance Economic development Industrial development Industrial Development Board International Development Association International economic and social policy Social development United Nations Conference on Trade and Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Organization United Nations Volunteers

DEVELOPMENT (continued) -- environmental aspects: See Human environment: & development -- international strategy: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy -- & international trade: principles *TD/SR. 109, 111, 115 -- planning: See Development planning -- & population: See Population: & development DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE See also Technical co-operation United Nations Volunteers Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2042-2047, 2049-2051, 2053, 2054, 2058-2061, 2063 *TD/SR. 107, 108, 118 -- financing Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.9-17, 19, 20 -- financing, supplementary Meeting records *TD/SR.117 *TD/III/C.3/SR.5.6.14.24 -- & special drawing rights: link *TD/SR. 119; *TD/III/ C.3/SR.2-8-- terms: liberalization Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.6,9-16 -- UNDP activities *TD/SR.118 DEVELOPMENT PLANNING -- advisory services: & housing and urban development ESC res. 1669 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- co-ordination E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/11 -- evaluation E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/11 -- national strategy *E/AC. 6/SR. 587 **DIPLOMATS** -- protection Reports A/8710/Add.1,2 ILC, 24th sess. Report Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.852/Rev. 1, L.855, L.856/Rev. 2, L.857, L. 858/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038 *A/C.6/SR.1316-1328 *A/CN. 4/SR. 1182-1189, 1191-1193 -- protection: convention (draft) A/C. 6/L. 856/Rev. 2, L.857 conference of plenipotentiaries, 1973 (proposed) A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1, L. 858/Rev. 1 conference of plenipotentiaries, 1973 (proposed): financial implications A/C. 6/L. 853 & Add. 1, L. 860; *A/C. 6/SR. 1328 DIRECT BROADCAST SATELLITES Reports A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report Draft resolutions A/C. 1/L. 608

DIRECT BROADCAST SATELLITES (continued) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1861-1865,1867, 1868 A/AC. 105/PV. 111. 113-115. 117 -- education and training: principles: declaration (draft) A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20); A/AC. 105/ PV. 111, 115, 117; A/C. 1/L. 608; A/C. 1/PV. 1861-1863, 1868, 1869, 1871 DISARMAMENT See also Conference of the Committee on Disarmament Disarmament Decade, 1970-1980 Military bases in foreign territories Nuclear disarmament -- economic and social consequences Meeting records *TD/SR. 105, 113 -- general and complete Reports A/8803 S-G. Report on napalm and other incendiary weapons and all aspects of their possible use A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2040, 2042-2051, 2053-2055, 2057-2063 -- world conference (proposed) Reports A/8817 S-G. Report transmitting communications from Governments A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2038, 2040, 2041, 2043, 2045, 2049, 2051, 2057-2059, 2061 DISARMAMENT DECADE, 1970-1980 -- & UN Development Decade, 2nd: link *TD/SR, 105 DISASTER RELIEF -- co-ordination Reports A/8703 ESC, Report, 1972 Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 428 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2058, 2060 Disasters, Natural: See NATURAL DISASTERS Displaced persons: See REFUGEES DIVERSIFICATION (ECONOMICS) Meeting records *TD/SR. 117, 119 DOMINICA -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee on colonialism]. Report, 1972

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227
- DRUG ABUSE
- See also Khat
 - United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control
- -- control Documents Sales no.: E.72.I.19 The UN and the fight against drug abuse

Meeting records

- GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038
- -- control: UN action A/8703; ESC res. 1664 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1); Sales no. : E. 72. I. 19

Drug addiction: See DRUG ABUSE

Drug dependence: See DRUG ABUSE

F

ECA: See Economic Commission for Africa

ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

ECE: See Economic Commission for Europe

ECLA: See Economic Commission for Latin America

ECOSOC: See Economic and Social Council

- EEC: See European Economic Community
- ESC: See Economic and Social Council

EARTH RESOURCES

- remote survey techniques: & cartography E/CN.14/ **CART/312**
- -- remote survey techniques: international co-operation Reports

A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report

Draft resolutions

A/C. 1/L. 608 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 1/PV, 1862, 1864-1868 A/AC. 105/PV. 111, 114, 115 *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 99

Eastern Europe: See EUROPE, EASTERN

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

- -- calendar of conferences, 1973 A/8703(text) -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 E/L.1491(text) & Add. 1, L. 1512
- -- commns: functional: See Commissions of the Economic and Social Council, Functional and names of commissions

-- co-ordinating machinery: review

Reports

E/AC. 24/L. 432 ESC, 53rd sess. : Co-ordination Cttee: Working Group on the Council's co-ordinating machinery: Chairman. Report

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL (continued) -- co-ordinating machinery: review (continued) Other documents E/AC. 24/L. 418/Rev. 1 United Kingdom. Revised working paper Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 424 -- co-ordinating machinery: review: working group: establishment (proposed) E/AC. 24/L. 418/Rev. 1, L. 432 -- members: lists A/8750/Rev.1 -- officers. 1972: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- procedures and organization: rationalization: working group: establishment ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- report, 1972 Reports A/8703 & Add. 1 (Parts I, II) ESC. Report, 1972 Other documents A/C. 2/273 S-G. Note including draft resolution by ESC Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1225/Rev. 1, L. 1226 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2035 -- subsidiary organs: membership, 1972 A/8703 recommendations: financial implications ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- work: organization: improvement measures Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Other documents $\overline{A/C. 2/273}$ S-G. Note including draft resolution by ESC -- work programme, 1972 ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: COMMITTEES See also Committee for Development Planning Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

- Committee on Housing, Building and Planning Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations
- -- sessional cttees: members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- terms of reference: review E/AC. 24/L. 418/Rev. 1, L.432

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 52nd sess.

- agenda A/8703(text); ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in
- E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)(text) -- decisions: collected edition E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- organizational meetings: agenda A/8703(text); ESC, ---52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)(text)
- -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 1 (E/5183)
- -- resolutions: collected edition E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- work: organization ESC, 52nd sess. : decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess. -- agenda A/8703(text); ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- documents: lists E/INF/125 -- members: representatives: lists E/INF/127 & Add.1, 2 -- resolutions: lists E/INF/128 ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.: COM-MITTEES -- Co-ordination Cttee: Chairman: draft decision on co-ordination of UN economic and social activities E/AC. 24/ L. 429 Contact Group: Chairman: draft resolution on terms of reference of the Standing Cttee on Science and Technology for Development E/AC. 24/ L. 427 proceedings E/AC, 24/SR, 434-458 Working Group [on the Council's co-ordinating machinery]: Chairman: report on review of co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 432 -- Economic Cttee: proceedings *E/AC.6/SR.564-587 Working Group [to prepare a draft resolution on the protection of migrant labour]: draft resolution on migrant workers E/L. 1514 Economic and social policy, International: See INTERNA-TIONAL ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL POLICY ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN. 14/-) See also Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972 Meeting on Feeder Links to the Trans-African Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972Port Management Conference - West African Coast (ECA), Freetown 1972 -- activities A/8703; E/CN. 14/571 (E/CN. 14/TECO/17) -- work programme and priorities, 1974/1976 E/CN. 14/ 571 (E/CN. 14/TECO/17) ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA: COMMITTEES -- Technical Cttee of Experts, 3rd meeting: report E/CN. 14/571 (E/CN. 14/TECO/17)(text) ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA, 11th sess. -- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1509 ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (E/CN, 11/-)See also Regional Conference on Water Resources Development (ECAFE), 9th sess., Bangkok 1970 -- activities A/8703 -- members: admission A/8703; ESC res. 1654 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST:

- COMMITTEES -- Cttee on Industry and Natural Resources, 25th sess.: agenda E/CN.11/I&NR/83(provisional text)
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST, 29th sess.
- -- budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1509

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE (E/ECE/-) -- activities A/8703

- -- Germany (Dem. Rep.), participation of (proposed) E/L. 1499
- -- report, 1971/1972 E/L. 1499

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA (E/CN. 12/-) -- activities A/8703

- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA, 15th
- sess. -- budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1509
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR WESTERN ASIA
- -- establishment (proposed) A/8703; E/L. 1497/Rev. 1; E/AC. 6/L. 484
- -- terms of reference E/L. 1497/Rev. 1

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

- See also Development Development assistance Industrial development Industrial Development Board Social development United Nations Conference on Trade and Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Organization and sub-headings economic development and development plans under names of countries and territories Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2039, 2040, 2044-2046, 2048-2050, 2054-2057, 2059-2061
- Economic survey of Asia and the Far East, 1971 E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)

ECONOMIC SURVEYS

See also under country or area concerned Documents E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1) Economic survey of Asia and the Far East,

ECUADOR

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 8

ECUADOR, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1

1971

- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 8
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: membership A/8846
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

EDUCATION

-- women: See Women: education

EGYPT, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th A/C. 3/L. 1936
 - preparation A/C.3/L.1933
- -- ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 3 (S/10745/Add. 3) -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation
- A/C.1/L.608 -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5 -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

EL-ERIAN, ABDULLAH (Egypt) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

- EL-ERIAN, ABDULLAH (Egypt), documen s by
- -- ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 4 (S/10745/Add. 4)
- EL SALVADOR, documents by
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227
- Electric power in Asia and the Far East, 1969 E/CN.11/ 1004 (Sales no.: E. 72, II. F. 18)

Ellice Islands: See GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

- Ennals, John: See ANTI-APARTHEID MOVEMENT, London
- Environment: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT; RADIOACTIVE **CONTAMINATION**

ENVIRONMENT CO-ORDINATION BOARD

-- establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1228

ETHIOPIA

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/300
- -- surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/288

ETHIOPIA, documents by

- -- Ethiopia: cartography E/CN. 14/CART/300
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615
 - underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- -- recial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- oN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1234

EUROPE

- See also names of countries
- -- international law: Council of Europe activities *A/CN. 4/SR. 1186
- -- peaceful relations among States

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2040-2046, 2048. 2050-2054, 2056-2059, 2062, 2063

EUROPE, EASTERN

-- & developing countries: economic co-operation *TD/SR. 117, 118

declaration *TD/SR. 109

EUROPEAN ECONOMIC COMMUNITY -- enlargement *TD/SR. 107

European Office of the United Nations: See UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva

EXPORTS

- -- promotion
 - Meeting records *TD/SR.118

F

FAO: See Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations

FALKLAND ISLANDS (MALVINAS)

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add.6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- status
- Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee on colonialism]. Report, 1972 Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2043

Far East: See ASIA AND THE FAR EAST

FUI

- -- economic development E/CN, 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II.F.1)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN.4/1098/Add.1

FIJI, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.611
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

FINLAND

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN.4/1098/Add.1

FINLAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva, 1972: preparations E/AC.6/L.482
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN.4/1098/Add.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C.1/L.615
 - underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.7
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add.1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add.2
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L.1515

FISHERIES -- development and conservation *A/PV.2047 FOOD AID See also World Food Programme -- multilateral *E/AC.6/SR.570 See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO) FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO) Protein Advisory Group (FAO/WHO/UNICEF) Special Committee on Agrarian Reform (FAO) FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS, documents by -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1438 FORCE, THREAT OR USE OF -- renunciation Draft resolutions A/L. 676 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2040, 2043, 2046, 2047, 2051, 2057, 2061 FOREIGN NATIONALS -- human rights *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 660 Foreign trade statistics for Africa -- Series A E/CN. 14/STAT/SER. A/18 (Sales no. : E/F. 72. II.K.4) FORSTER, ISAAC (Senegal) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761) FRANCE -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/294, 298 FRANCE, documents by -- Africa: surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/295, 298 -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238 -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- cartography: methods E/CN. 14/CART/296, 297 -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC.6/L.482 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- Germany (Dem. Rep.): status E/L.1516 -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933 --- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775 -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C.1/L.608 French Somaliland: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add.4 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add.4 (Part II)

- FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS (continued) -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
- A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonial-ism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- FRIEDMAN, J., documents by -- South Africa: apartheid ST/PSCA/SER. A/12 (Sales no. : E.72.II.K.10)
- FRIEDMANN, WOLFGANG (United States) -- tribute to *A/C. 6/SR. 1309
- FRIENDS OF NAMIBIA COMMITTEE, London -- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/746/Add. 1

(÷

GABON, documents by -- Southern Rhodesia guestion S/10806

GARCIA-BAUER, CARLOS (Guatemala) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

- GENERAL ASSEMBLY
- -- Presidents: lists A/8750/Rev. 1
- -- rules of procedure A/520/Rev. 11 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 13)(text)
- amendments A/8795; *A/C. 5/SR. 1512
- -- Vice-Presidents: lists A/8750/Rev. 1

GENERAL ASSEMBLY: COMMITTEES

- See also Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination
 - Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space
 - Special Committee on Apartheid
 - Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
 - Special Committee to Investigate Israeli **Practices Affecting the Human Rights** of the Population of the Occupied Territories
 - United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation
- -- officers: lists A/8750/Rev.1
- -- 2nd Cttee:
 - work programme A/C. 2/L. 1225/Rev. 1, L. 1226

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 26th sess.

- -- decisions: action by the ESC ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.
- -- Africa, Southern: national liberation movements. participation of *A/C. 4/SR. 1975, 1976
- -- agenda
 - Reports A/8800/Rev. 1/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: General Cttee. 2nd report
 - A/8800/Rev. 1/Add. 2 GA, 27th sess. : General Cttee. 3rd report

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess. (continued) -- agenda (continued) Other documents A/8750/Rev. 1 Annotated draft agenda A/8794 United Kingdom. Letter, 26 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of item concerning expulsion of Asians from Uganda A/8795 Pakistan. Letter, 13 Oct, requesting inclusion in agenda of item "Amendments of rule 160 of the rules of procedure of the GA" A/8801 & Add. 1 Text of agenda as adopted Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2035-2037, 2047 *A/BUR/SR. 199-204 -- agenda: allocation of items A/8800/Rev. 1/Add. 2, 8802 & Add. 1(text); *A/PV. 2037; *A/BUR/SR. 201, 202 -- closing date *A/PV. 2035 -- communications received A/INF/[150] -- general debate A/8832; *A/PV. 2038-2063 -- hearings: Africa, Southern *A/C. 4/SR. 1980, 1987 Namibia A/C. 4/746 & Add. 1, 749; *A/C. 4/SR. 1974, 1976-1978 South Africa *A/SPC/SR. 810, 812, 815, 821, 822 Southern Rhodesia A/C. 4/749 Territories under Portuguese administration A/C. 4/747, 749; *A/C. 4/SR. 1977, 1978, 1980 -- opening of session *A/PV, 2032 -- prayer or meditation *A/PV.2032 -- proceedings *A/PV.2032-2063 -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 4 (A/8704) no. 7 (A/8707) no. 7A (A/8707/Add. 1) no. 7B (A/8707/Add. 2) no. 7E (A/8707/Add, 5) no. 9 (A/8709) no. 11, Addendum (A/8711/Add. 1) no. 16 (A/8716) no. 18 (A/8718) no. 20 (A/8720) no. 22 (A/8722) no. 24 (A/8724) no. 26 (A/8726) no. 28 (A/8728) -- work: organization *A/PV. 2035; *A/BUR/SR, 199 GENERAL ASSEMBLY 727th sess, : COMMITTEES -- Credentials Cttee: appointment *A/PV. 2032 -- General Cttee: proceedings *A/BUR/SR. 199-204 reports: A/8800/Rev. 1/ GA, 27th sess.: agenda Add. 1, 2 A/8800/Rev. 1/ GA, 27th sess.: agenda: al-Add. 2 location of items -- officers: election *A/PV. 2033, 2034 -- Special Political Cttee: agenda A/SPC/150(text) members: representatives: lists A/SPC/151 & Add. 1 officers: election *A/SPC/SR. 804, 805 proceedings *A/SPC/SR. 804-824 reports: A/8843 Atomic radiation: effects work: organization *A/SPC/SR. 806, 823

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES (continued) -- 1st Cttee: members: representatives: lists A/C. 1/1021 & Add. 1 officers: election *A/C. 1/PV. 1858 proceedings *A/C. 1/PV. 1858-1871 work: organization A/C. 1/1022, 1023; *A/C. 1/ PV. 1859, 1860, 1864, 1867 -- 2nd Cttee: Chairman: draft resolution on report of UNCTAD, 3rd sess. A/C. 2/L. 1222 members: representatives: lists A/C. 2/275 reports: A/8824 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report -- 3rd Cttee: agenda A/C. 3/L. 1930 Chairman: note on agenda of the Cttee A/C. 3/L. 1930Chairman: note on work organization of the Cttee A/C. 3/L. 1930 officers: election *A/C. 3/SR. 1906, 1907 proceedings *A/C. 3/SR. 1906-1914 reports: A/8842 Human rights: advisory services work: organization A/C. 3/L. 1930, L. 1931; *A/C. 3/ SR, 1907, 1908 -- 4th Cttee: members: representatives: lists A/C. 4/748 & Add. 1 officers: election *A/C. 4/SR. 1973, 1974 proceedings *A/C. 4/SR. 1973-1987 work: organization *A/C. 4/SR. 1974-1976 -- 5th Cttee: agenda A/C. 5/1441 & Add. 1(text) members: representatives: lists A/C. 5/1447 & Add. 1, 2 officers: election *A/C. 5/SR. 1492-1494 *A/C. 5/SR. 1492-1513 proceedings reports: A/8852 Human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th UN: finances: budget, 1973 A/8852 work: organization *A/C. 5/SR. 1493, 1497, 1501, 1503,1504 -- 6th Cttee: members: representatives: lists A/C. 6/416 & Add. 1 officers: election *A/C. 6/SR. 1308, 1309 proceedings *A/C. 6/SR. 1308-1333 work: organization A/C. 6/414, 415, 417; *A/C. 6/ SR, 1310-1319, 1327, 1331 GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: PRESIDENT -- election *A/PV. 2032 GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: PRESIDENT, documents hv -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/8853 -- GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee: agenda A/SPC/150 5th Cttee: agenda A/C. 5/1441 & Add. 1 GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: VICE-PRESIDENTS -- election *A/PV. 2034 GENOCIDE -- study *E/CN. 4/Sub, 2/SR, 658, 659

GEODESY

- -- instruments E/CN. 14/CART/309 -- methods E/CN. 14/CART/290, 302, 309, 310
- Geographical distribution: See sub-heading staff: geographical distribution under the Secretariat of the organization concerned

GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC)

- -- ECE, participation in (proposed): See Economic Commission for Europe: Germany (Dem. Rep.), participation of (proposed)
- -- status E/L. 1516
- -- UN, admission to (proposed) *A/PV. 2040-2047, 2050, 2057-2061
- -- UNIDO, participation in A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113

GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC), documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/8845
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- ECE: Germany (Dem. Rep.), participation of (proposed) E/L.1499
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/1024
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/751

GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC)

-- UN, admission to (proposed) *A/PV. 2040-2047, 2050, 2057,2059-2061

GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC), documents by

-- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788

GHANA

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/283
- GHANA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/ L. 435
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- Ghana: cartography E/CN. 14/CART/283
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1935
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1081
- -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
 - underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1
- -- UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 434

GIBRALTAR

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- status
 - Reports

A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2053

GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports

A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

-- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5

GILBERTO AMADO MEMORIAL LECTURE

-- institution *A/C. 6/SR. 1317, 1322

GOODS

- -- international sale: general conditions Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1328-1330, 1332 -- international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1328-1333 -- international sale: uniform rules Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 6/SR. 1332, 1333 -- transport: See Transport of goods
- GOVERNING COUNCIL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PRO-GRAMMES
- establishment (proposed) A/8783; A/C. 2/L. 1228 financial implications A/C. 2/L. 1232
- -- terms of reference A/C. 2/L. 1228

GREECE, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- developing countries: economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) E/L. 1511
- -- economic commission for Western Asia: establishment (proposed) E/AC. 6/L. 484
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L. 1515
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

GRENADA

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence
- Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add, 6 (Part II)

GROS, ANDRÉ (France)

-- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

GUAM

- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5

GUAM (continued)

-- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- GUATEMALA, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1933
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 3/L. 1227

GUINEA, documents by

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention A/C. 3/L. 1942(draft text)
- -- Portugal and Senegal S/10813/Rev. 1
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions S/10804/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10805/Rev. 1

GUINEA and PORTUGAL Meeting records

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2049

GUYANA, documents by -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev.1

Η

- HAITI, documents by
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227
- Harbours: See PORTS
- Hemp, Indian: See CANNABIS
- High Commissioner for Refugees: See UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

HLJACKING OF AIRCRAFT

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038,2042

Honduras, British: See BRITISH HONDURAS

HONDURAS, documents by

-- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

HONG KONG

- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- status
 - Reports
 - A/8723 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- HOO, VICTOR
- -- tribute to *E/AC. 6/SR. 572

HOUSING

- See also Committee on Housing, Building and Planning
 - Housing and urban development
- -- international co-operation *A/PV. 2049
- -- transitional urban settlements: rehabilitation ESC res. 1670 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT See also Committee on Housing, Building and Planning -- training of personnel A/8703; ESC res. 1671 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) HUMAN ENVIRONMENT See also Governing council for environmental programmes United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972 World Environment Day (5 Jun) -- conservation and utilization Reports A/8783 S-G. Report -- conservation and utilization: international co-operation Reports A/8783 S-G. Report Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1233 -- conservation and utilization: regional programmes A/C. 2/L. 1234 -- Declaration, 1972 Reports A/8783 S-G. Report -- & development A/C. 2/L. 1234; *TD/SR. 104, 115 -- UN environment secretariat: establishment (proposed) A/8783; A/C. 2/L. 1228 establishment (proposed): financial implications A/C.2/L.1232 location A/8783/Add. 1 location: questionnaire A/8783/Add. 1(text) terms of reference A/C. 2/L. 1228 -- UN programmes: co-ordination A/C. 2/L. 1228 See also Environment co-ordination board: establishment (proposed) -- UN programmes: financing: voluntary fund: establishment (proposed) A/8783; A/C. 2/L. 1228 HUMAN RIGHTS See also Ad Hoc Committee on Periodic Reports **Commission on Human Rights** Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities Trade union rights and sub-heading human rights under names of countries -- advisory services A/8703, 8842, 8852; A/C. 5/1450;
- *GA res. 2906 (XXVII); ESC res. 1680 (LII) <u>in</u> E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098 & Add. 1-5, 8, 9, 11, 13
 -- Covenants, 1966:
- accessions and ratifications A/C. 3/L. 1935 Optional Protocol: status A/8788

HUMAN RIGHTS (continued) -- Covenants, 1966: status Reports A/8788 S-G. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2044 -- economic, social and cultural: realization Reports A/8703 ESC, Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1689 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ Other documents E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5 S-G. Note -- information: collection and dissemination: review A/8703; ESC res. 1693 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- legal protection *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 660 -- periodic reports Reports E/CN, 4/1098 & Add, 1-5, 8, 9, 11, 13 Reports from Governments on civil and political rights, 1968/1971 -- respect for: in armed conflicts Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2050 *A/BUR/SR, 201 -- & science and technology Reports A/8787 S-G. Report -- seminars A/C. 3/L. 1934 -- technical assistance: See Human Rights: advisory services -- Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th Reports A/8820 S-G. Report on activities for observance of the 25th anniversary of the Universal **Declaration of Human Rights** A/8842 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8852 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2906 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 3/L. 1936 Egypt. Amendment to A/C. 3/ L. 1932 A/C. 5/1450 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of A/C. 3/L. 1938 $\frac{\text{Draft resolutions}}{A/C, 3/L, 1938}$ Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2041, 2057, 2060 *A/C. 3/SR. 1909-1914 *A/C. 5/SR. 1506 -- Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: financial implications *A/C. 3/SR. 1914 preparation A/8820, 8842; A/C. 3/L. 1932-L. 1935, L. 1938; *GA res. 2906 (XXVII) -- violations Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2062, 2063 -- violation's: communications: procedure: working group: members: appointment *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 663 -- violations: territories occupied by Israel See also Special Committee to Investigate Israeli **Practices Affecting the Human Rights**

HUMAN RIGHTS (continued) -- violations: territories occupied by Israel (continued) Reports A/8828 S-G. Note transmitting report of the Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories Other documents E/CN. 4/1099/Add. 2 S-G. Note Meeting records *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 662 -- yearbook, 1969 Sales no.: E. 72. XIV. 1 Human rights: A compilation of international instruments of the United Nations -- revised edition (proposed) A/8852; A/C. 5/1450 HUMAN RIGHTS DAY (10 Dec) -- observance A/C. 3/L. 1935 HUMAN SETTLEMENTS -- environmental improvement: fund: establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1230, L. 1231 HUNGARY -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 HUNGARY, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/L. 435 Council for Mutual Economic Assistance: activities E/L. 1503 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775 -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1 Hydrogen bomb: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS HYDROGRAPHY -- International Hydrographic Organization: activities E/CN. 14/CART/315, 316 Hydrology: See WATER RESOURCES IAEA: See International Atomic Energy Agency

- IBRD: See International Bank for Reconstruction and Development
- ICC: See International Chamber of Commerce
- ICJ: See International Court of Justice
- IDA: See International Development Association
- **IDB:** See Industrial Development Board
- IGC: See Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)
- ILC: See International Law Commission
- ILO: See International Labour Organisation

of the Population of the Occupied Terri-

tories

SUBJECT INDEX

- IMCO: See Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization
- IMF: See International Monetary Fund
- **INCB: See International Narcotics Control Board**
- IOCU: See International Organization of Consumers Unions
- ITU: See International Telecommunication Union

ICELAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C.1/L.615
 - underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.7
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1
- ILIC. S., documents by
- -- Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811

Illegitimacy: See PERSONS BORN OUT OF WEDLOCK

INDIA

See also India-Pakistan question

- United Nations Military Observer Group in India and Pakistan
- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- space activities A/AC. 105/PV. 113

INDIA, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/ L. 435
- -- Cttee on Natural Resources, 3rd sess. : agenda and meeting place E/L, 1512
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L, 1508
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2045, 2046, 2050, 2051, 2053, 2058, 2059, 2061

Indian hemp: See CANNABIS

INDIAN OCEAN

- -- Declaration as peace zone, 1971
 - Reports
 - $\overline{A/88}18$ (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2040, 2043, 2049, 2051, 2053, 2056, 2061

Indigenous populations: See ABORIGINAL POPULATIONS

INDONESIA

- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E.72. II. F.1)
- INDONESIA, documents by
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1, L. 1231

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT

- See also Industrial Development Board United Nations Industrial Development Organization and names of individual industries
- -- SIS programme Reports A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); IDB/ B/113 IDB, 6th sess. Report Resolutions
 - IDB res. 35 (VI) in A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16)

Meeting records

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.567.568

- -- technical co-operation: UNIDO programme, 1973 A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113
- -- UN organizations: activities: co-ordination A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 34 (VI) in A/8716 role of UNIDO A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD (ID/B/-)

- -- membership: list of eligible States: addition A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113
- INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES -- Ad Hoc Sub-Group on Documentation:
 - report A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113
- -- Permanent Cttee:
 - establishment A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 32 (VI) in A/8716 sessions: periodicity A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 32 (VI) in A/8716
 - terms of reference A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 32 (VI) in A/8716
- -- Working Group on Programme and Co-ordination, 4th sess. :

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 6th sess.

- -- agenda A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113(texts)
- -- documents: lists A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16)
- -- officers: election A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113
- -- report A/8703, 8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); *E/AC. 6/SR. 567, 568; ID/B/113

report A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 7th sess.

- -- agenda A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113(provisional texts)
- -- date and meeting place A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTS

- exports from developing countries

Meeting records *TD/SR.118

- -- exports from developing countries: non-tariff barriers *TD/SR.118 promotion: trade centres *TD/SR. 119
- Industrially advanced countries: See DEVELOPED COUN-TRIES

INSTITUT GEOGRAPHIQUE NATIONAL, documents by -- Africa: surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/294

- INSURANCE
 - See also sub-heading insurance under specific subjects

- Meeting records *TD/SR.113 *TD/III/C.4/SR.2,4,10 -- statistics: unified system: establishment (proposed)
- *TD/III/C.4/SR.10
- -- technical co-operation *TD/III/C.4/SR.10
- INTER-AMERICAN JURIDICAL COMMITTEE -- activities *A/CN. 4/SR. 1175

INTEREST EQUALIZATION FUND

-- establishment (proposed) Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C.3/SR.10

INTERGOVERNMENTAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION -- establishment (proposed) A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28), 8839/Add. 1

- INTERGOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE OF THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO)
- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess. : decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- report, 10th A/8703; *E/AC.6/SR.570
- INTERGOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE OF THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO), documents by -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438
- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

INTER-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS

- -- & UNCTAD *TD/SR. 96, 101, 106
- -- & UNIDO: consultative relations: applications A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113
- INTERGOVERNMENTAL PANEL OF SPECIALISTS ON THE UNITED NATIONS WATER CONFERENCE, New York 1972
- -- report E/C. 7/31(text)

INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE OF WOMEN, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY -- activities A/8703 -- report, 1971/1972 A/L.681/Rev.1

- INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY, documents hv
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438
- INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT
- -- activities: review *TD/SR. 117; *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 24
- INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT, documents by
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- INTERNATIONAL CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, documents bv
- -- monetary system, international: reform E/C. 2/751
- -- science and technology: transfer to developing countries E/C.2/752
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE
- -- salary system A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28)
- INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR SOUTHEAST ATLANTIC FISHERIES
- -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of A/8724(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24)
- INTERNATIONAL COMMITTEE OF THE RED CROSS, documents by
- -- war criminals: punishment A/8837
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF CATHOLIC CHARI-TIES, documents by
- -- proteins: production and consumption: increase: special fund: establishment (proposed) E/C. 2/753

International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, 1965: See RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION: elimination: Convention, 1965

- International corps of volunteers: See UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS
- INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF JEWISH WOMEN, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

- -- finances: budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1511
- -- judges:
 - election A/8745/Add. 2-6 (S/10745/Add. 2-6), 8756 (S/10761)

salaries and allowances: adjustments (proposed) A/C.5/1449

-- yearbook, 1971-1972 ICJ Sales no. 372(text)

INTERNATIONAL DAY FOR THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DISCRIMINATION (21 Mar)

-- commemoration A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)

INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION -- resources: replenishment *TD/SR.118

INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL POLICY Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972

Other documents

E/L.1500/Rev.1/Add.1 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of the establishment of a group to study the role of multinational corporations in the development of the developing countries and on relations between States

Draft resolutions

E/L. 1500/Rev. 2, L. 1501, L. 1506, L. 1507, L. 1509-L. 1511, L. 1513, L. 1514 Meeting records

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.585-587

INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF BUSINESS AND PRO-FESSIONAL WOMEN, documents by

- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750
- INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750
- INTERNATIONAL FEDERATION OF WOMEN LAWYERS, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

INTERNATIONAL HYDROGRAPHIC ORGANIZATION

-- activities E/CN. 14/CART/316

- INTERNATIONAL HYDROGRAPHIC ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- hydrography: International Hydrographic Organization: activities E/CN. 14/CART/315, 316

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION, documents bv

-- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1438

INTERNATIONAL LAW

- See also Genocide International trade law Law of the sea Peace and security
 - State responsibility
- -- fellowships and scholarships *A/C.6/SR.1321;
- *A/CN, 4/SR. 1171
- -- yearbooks ST/LEG/SER. C/8 (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 1)

INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION (A/CN. 4/-)

- -- anniversary, 25th: observance A/C. 6/L. 859
- -- & Asian-African Legal Consultative Cttee *A/CN.4/ SR.1194

INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION (continued)

- -- co-operation with other bodies
 - Meeting records

GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 6/SR. 1317, 1321, 1327 *A/CN. 4/SR. 1175, 1186, 1194

-- work programme A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1, L. 854/Rev. 1, L. 857, L. 858/Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1323, 1325, 1327, 1328; *A/CN. 4/SR. 1177, 1192

- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess.
- -- proceedings *A/CN.4/SR.1168-1199
- -- report A/8710/Add. 1, 2(text); A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1, L. 854/Rev. 1, L. 855, L. 856/Rev. 2, L. 857, L. 858/Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1316-1329, 1332; *A/CN. 4/SR. 1196-1199
- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES
- Working Group [on the question of the protection of diplomatic agents]:

report *A/CN. 4/SR. 1182-1186, 1188, 1189, 1191-1193

INTERNATIONAL LAW, PRIVATE

-- & international trade: See International trade law

INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND

- -- Board of Governors: cttee on international monetary reform: establishment (proposed) *TD/SR. 119
- -- & monetary system, international *TD/SR.119
- -- special drawing rights Meeting records *TD/SR.118,119 *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 4-8

INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND, documents by -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD

- -- report, 1971 A/8703; ESC res. 1662 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF CONSUMERS
- UNIONS, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: implementation: review and appraisal E/C. 2/749

INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS

-- & States: See States: & international organizations

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

- Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2040-2043, 2046,
 - 2048, 2052, 2053, 2056, 2059, 2060, 2063
- -- role of the UN: strengthening Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2058
 - *A/C.6/SR.1323
- INTERNATIONAL SAVINGS BANKS INSTITUTE, documents by
- -- savings: mobilization: technical co-operation E/C.2/ 755

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation Reports A/8775 S-G. Report on the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security Other documents A/C.1/1024 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Cable, 16 Oct, transmitting statement Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2039,2063 International shipping law: See SHIPPING: legislation, international INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION, documents by -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438 INTERNATIONAL TOURISM -- development Meeting records *TD/SR.109 *TD/III/C.4/SR.2-4,9 -- statistics *TD/III/C. 4/SR. 2, 9 INTERNATIONAL TRADE See also Exports International trade law Investments, international Preferences (International trade) Shipping United Nations Conference on Trade and Development -- development Meeting records *TD/SR. 89-103, 108 -- development: & colonialism: elimination *TD/SR.113, 118 -- & environmental policies *TD/SR.104,115 -- negotiations, 1973 (proposed) Meeting records *TD/SR. 108, 111-113, 115, 119 *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 15 -- negotiations, 1973 (proposed): & developing countries A/8703; E/L. 1501, L. 1509; *E/AC. 6/SR. 586, 587 -- non-tariff barriers: liberalization Meeting records *TD/SR.118 -- relations between countries having different economic and social systems Meeting records *TD/SR.117 -- relations between developing and centrally planned economies Meeting records *TD/SR. 108, 117 -- sale of goods: See Goods: international sale

INTERNATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT) -- budget, 1973 A/8708/Add.1; A/C.5/1431

INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW

See also United Nations Commission on International Trade Law

-- training and assistance *A/C. 6/SR. 1332, 1333

INTERNATIONAL UNIVERSITY -- establishment (proposed) Reports A/8703/Add.1 (Part I) ESC. Report, 1972 INTERNATIONAL WATERCOURSES -- international law: codification Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 6/SR. 1321 INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S YEAR, 1975 Resolutions ESC res. 1681 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- observance A/8703 INTERNATIONAL YEAR FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RACISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971 See also Racial discrimination: elimination Reports A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report INTERREGIONAL MEETING OF EXPERTS ON THE ROLE OF WOMEN IN DEVELOPMENT, 1972 -- organization ESC res. 1683 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) INVESTMENTS, INTERNATIONAL Meeting records *TD/III/C.3/SR.24 IRAN -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 1) -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1 IRAN, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615 -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C.1/L.608 -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1 **IRAN** and **IRAQ** Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2055 IRAQ, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795

-- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C.1/L.605/Rev.1

Iraq and Iran: See IRAN and IRAQ

IRELAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1

ISRAEL

- See also Jerusalem
- -- human rights: violations: in occupied territories: See Human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel
 -- maps A/8828

ISRAEL, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- Middle East situation S/10816
- cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10811
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/629
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

Issas: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

ITALY, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space: work programme A/AC. 105/108
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C, 1/L, 608
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C.1/L.613
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1229/Rev. 1

IVORY COAST, documents by

-- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775

J

JAMAICA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1, L. 1230
- JAPAN
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)
- JAPAN, documents by
- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 482
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1

- JAPAN, documents by (continued)
- -- developing countries: economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) E/L.1513
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- IAEA: report, 1971/1972 A/L. 681/Rev. 1
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: activities E/AC. 24/L. 426/Rev. 1 -- nuclear tests:
- suspension A/C.1/L.611, L.615 underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615 -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation
- A/C. 1/L. 608
- -- Philippines: natural disaster: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

JAWAD, HASSIM (Iraq)

- -- tribute to *A/C. 1/PV. 1861
- JERUSALEM
- -- maps A/8858 (S/10814)
- -- status
 - Documents A/8858 (S/10814

A/8858 (S/10814) Jordan. Letter, 23 Oct, informing of the building of Israeli quarters in the area of Jerusalem

JEWS

-- in USSR *A/PV. 2045, 2049; A/C. 3/629; *E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/SR. 662

JHA, C.S., documents by

-- Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811

JOINT COMMITTEE FOR THE PROMOTION OF AGRICUL-TURAL CO-OPERATIVES

-- terms of reference: revision ESC res. 1668 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

- -- activities A/8811; *A/C. 5/SR. 1508-1510; E/AC. 24/ L. 426/Rev. 1
- -- activities, 1971/1972 A/C. 5/1433; *A/C. 5/SR. 1506
- -- composition A/8835; *A/C. 5/SR. 1513
- -- continuation
 - Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8835 ACABQ. Report
 - A/C. 5/1432 Joint Inspection Unit. Report on its continuation
 - A/C. 5/1434 S-G. Report
 - Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1437 S-G. Note transmitting views of the ESC and the CPC
 - A/C. 5/1438 S-G. Note transmitting views of the governing bodies of the specialized agencies and the IAEA

Draft resolutions

- A/C. 5/L. 1081, L. 1082
- E/AC.24/L.426/Rev.1

- JOINT INSPECTION UNIT (continued)
- -- continuation (continued)

 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506,1508-1513
- -- inspectors: terms of office A/8835
- -- recommendations: implementation *A/C. 5/SR. 1512,
- 1513
- -- reports Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8811 Ilić, S. and others. Interim report on the use of consultants in the UN
 - S-G. Note transmitting the report on A/8840 trust funds of the UN
 - A/C.5/1432 Joint Inspection Unit. Report on its continuation
 - A/C. 5/1433 S-G. Report transmitting the Joint Inspection Unit's report on its activities, 1971/1972
 - JIU/REP/71/7 (Summary) Bertrand, M. Summary of report on personnel problems in the ŪN
 - JIU/REP/72/1 Macy, R.M. Report on trust funds of the UN
 - Other documents
 - A/8826 S-G. Note transmitting summary of report by M. Bertrand on personnel problems in the UN
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 5/SR. 1506
- -- reports:
 - lists A/C. 5/1432, 1433
 - summaries A/C.5/1433
- -- terms of reference A/8835; *A/C. 5/SR. 1508, 1510-1513
- JOINT MEETING ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT (ECA/ OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972
- -- agenda E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57 (OAU/TRAD/56)(provisional text)
- -- documents: lists E/CN. 14/WP. 1/56 (OAU/TRAD/55)
- Joint Meetings of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination and the Committee for Programme and Coordination: See JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMIT-TEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDI-NATION, Jun 1972
- JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMINIS-TRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION, Jun 1972
- -- participants: lists E/INF/126
- -- report A/8703
- -- terms of reference E/AC.24/L.418/Rev.1, L.424

JORDAN, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Middle East situation A/8858 (S/10814)
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1234

- JOURNALISTS
- -- protection in areas of armed conflict
 - Reports
 - A/8777/Add.1 S-G. Report
- -- protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8777/Add.1 S-G. Report
 - Resolutions
 - ESC res. 1690 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$

K

Kashmir question: See INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

KENYA

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/305
- KENYA, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/L. 435
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1 -- developing countries: economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group (proposed) E/L.1507
- -- GA: 2nd Cttee: work programme A/C. 2/L. 1225/Rev. 1
- -- Kenya: cartography E/CN. 14/CART/305
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- science and technology: application to development: World Plan of Action E/AC. 24/L. 433/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L.1515 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972; report A/C. 2/L. 1228, L. 1234
- -- UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 434

KHAT

Resolutions ESC res. 1657 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$

KHMER REPUBLIC

- See also Cambodia situation
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II.F.1)
- KHMER REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- Cambodia situation S/10812
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- Khmer Republic and United States of America: See CAM-BODIA SITUATION
- Khmer Republic and Viet-Nam (Republic): See CAMBODIA SITUATION
- KING, C.E., documents by
- -- Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811

KOREA (REPUBLIC)

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)

KOREAN QUESTION

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2035-2037,2040-2051, 2057-2060,2062,2063 *A/BUR/SR.199

Küçük, Fazil: See CYPRUS: VICE-PRESIDENT (Küçük, F.)

KUWAIT

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1

KUWAIT, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN.4/1098/Add.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/ L. 1940
- -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758/Add.1
- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1234

L

Labour, Migrant: See MIGRANT LABOUR

LAND REFORM

Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Meeting records Forder at F(AC, C)(7D)

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.564-566,570,571, 574,575

LAOS

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F.1)

LAOS SITUATION

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2063

LATIN AMERICA

See also names of specific countries

- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/8818 (DC/235); *A/PV. 2050, 2055
- Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW; INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION; INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW; LAW OF THE SEA; SHIPPING: international legislation; UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW

LAW OF THE SEA

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038,2041-2044,2046-2055,2057,2060-2062 Least developed countries: <u>See</u> DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: least developed

LEBANON, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- Economic Commn for Western Asia: establishment (proposed)
 E/L.1497/Rev.1
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations S/10808
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L.1515

LESOTHO

-- trade union rights: infringements: allegations ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

Less developed areas: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

LIBERIA

-- surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/313

LIBERIA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L.1940

LUXEMBOURG

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 13

LUXEMBOURG, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 13

Μ

MACY, ROBERT M., documents by -- UN: finances: trust funds JIU/REP/72/1

MADAGASCAR

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN.4/1098/Add.2

MADAGASCAR, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1939
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

Malagasy Republic: See MADAGASCAR

MALAWI

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/323
- MALAWI, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Malawi: cartography E/CN.14/CART/323
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.5
- MALAYSIA
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. $\Pi, F, 1$)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1

MALAYSIA, documents by

- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN.4/1098/Add.1
- -- international economic and social policy E/L, 1506
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.611
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- regional co-operation E/L.1506
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1231
- MALDIVES, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- MALI, documents by
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1935
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L.1940

MALTA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775

MAPS

- -- Angola: Cunene River Basin project A/8723 (Part III)
- -- Israel A/8828
- -- Jerusalem A/8858 (S/10814)
- -- Mozambique A/8723 (Part III) -- Niue Island A/8723/Add.5
- -- Papua New Guinea A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)

Marijuana: See CANNABIS

MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES -- exploitation and conservation Meeting records

*TD/SR.116

MARINE POLLUTION -- prevention and control

Meeting records *TD/III/C.4/SR.5

Marine resources: See MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

Maritime transport: See SHIPPING

Mass poverty: & unemployment: See DEVELOPING COUN-TRIES: employment: promotion

MAURITANIA, documents by

- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C.6/L.855, L.856/Rev.2 -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/
- L.1940
- MAURITIUS, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- Mbaha, Kahepure B.: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNITED FRONT
- MEETING ON FEEDER LINKS TO THE TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972
- -- report E/CN.14/572 (E/CN.14/TRANS/76)(text)

MERCHANT MARINE

- See also Ports Shipping
- -- development Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.5,8,9,11,12
- MEXICO, documents by
- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C.6/L.857 -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action
- E/CN.4/1093/Add.5
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1229/Rev.1
- Micronesia: See PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

- See also Jerusalem: status Special Representative of the Secretary-General to the Middle East (Jarring, G.)
 - Reports $\overline{A/8815}$ (S/10792) S-G. Report on activities of the Special Representative to the Middle East
 - Other documents
 - A/8858 (S/10814) Jordan. Letter, 23 Oct, informing of the building of Israeli quarters in the area of Jerusalem
 - S/10816 Israel. Letter, 26 Oct, presenting evidence of the co-operation between Arab terrorist organizations and Arab Governments

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038-2063

- *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.662
- *TD/SR.106,107,112
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations

Documents

- S/10808 Lebanon. Letter, 16 Oct, informing of air attacks by Israel against Lebanon on 15 Oct
- S/10811 Israel. Letter, 18 Oct, referring to S/10808 and S/10809 (A/8848) and stating that the terrorist bases in Lebanon and Syria were the only points attacked by Israel on 15 Oct

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued)

- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1783 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Lebanon sector on 28 Sep - 29 Oct
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector Documents
 - A/8848 (S/10809) Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 17 Oct, informing of air attack by Israel on 15 Oct against an area east of the town of Missiaf
 - S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Syria sector on 28 Sep -29 Oct
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1758, 1762, 1770, 1772, 1773 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Suez Canal sector on 6, 10, 16, 18, 19 Oct
- -- human rights: violations: See Human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel
- MIGRANT LABOUR
- -- illicit traffic A/C.3/L.1947

MIGRANT WORKERS

- -- discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1940, L.1943-L.1947
- -- protection A/8703; A/C.3/L.1947; E/L.1514
- MILITARY BASES IN FOREIGN TERRITORIES
- -- elimination
 - Reports A/8723 (Part IV) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

MILITARY EXPENDITURES

-- re-allocation to peaceful uses *TD/SR. 105

MONETARY SYSTEM, INTERNATIONAL -- & developing countries Draft resolutions E/L.1501, L.1509 Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.586,587 *TD/SR.119 *TD/III/C.3/SR.2-8,21,24 -- fluctuations

Meeting records *TD/SR.118

-- reform

Documents

E/C.2/751 International Chamber of Commerce. Document transmitting report of the Commn on International Monetary Relations, Apr 1972 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2041, 2043-2045, 2051, 2054, 2057, 2061

*TD/SR.108,119 *TD/III/C. 3/SR. 2-9, 19, 21, 24

-- reform: conference (proposed) *TD/III/C.3/SR.13

MONGOLIA

-- economic development E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F.1)

MONGOLIA, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.6
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C.1/L.605/Rev.1
- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add.1

MONTSERRAT

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence
- Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

MOON

-- exploration and use: international treaty (draft)

- Reports
 - A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report
 - Other documents
 - A/C.1/L.610; A/C.5/1454 S-G. Financial implications of the UN programme on
 - space applications
 - **Draft resolutions**

A/C.1/L.608

- Meeting records
- GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1861,1862,1864-1870 A/ÁC.105/PV.111-113,115
- MOROCCO, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1940
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C.1/L.615
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227

MOVIMENTO POPULAR DE LIBERTAÇÃO DE ANGOLA, documents by -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-

government or independence A/C.4/745

MOZAMBIQUE

- -- Cabora Bassa Dam project A/8723 (Part III)
- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III)
- -- maps A/8723 (Part III)
- -- mining A/8723 (Part III)

MOZAMBIQUE REVOLUTIONARY COMMITTEE

-- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/747; *A/C. 4/SR. 1980

- Multilateral treaties in respect of which the Secretary-
 - General performs depositary functions ST/LEG/ SER. D/1. Annex, Supplement No. 3 (Sales no. : E. 72. V.8)

NAMIBIA

See also Namibia question

- United Nations Council for Namibia
 - United Nations Fund for Namibia
- -- agriculture A/8723 (Part III)
- -- armaments and armed forces: See South Africa: armaments and armed forces in Namibia
- -- assistance: UN programme A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24), 8841
- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III), 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24)
- -- educational and training programme A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24), 8841 -- fishing A/8723 (Part III), 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess.,
- suppl. no. 24)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III), 8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24)
- -- laws and practices: See South Africa: laws and practices in Namibia
- -- mining A/8723 (Part III)
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24) -- petitions and hearings A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess.,
- suppl, no. 24)

Friends of Namibia Cttee, London A/C. 4/746/Add.1 South West Africa National United Front A/C. 4/746; *A/C. 4/SR. 1974

- -- refugees: assistance A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24)
- -- travel documents A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24)
- -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24)

NAMIBIA QUESTION

See also United Nations Council for Namibia United Nations Fund for Namibia Reports

- A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) UN Council for Namibia. Report, Vol. I S/10708/Add. 2 S-G. Report, 13 Oct, on the
- implementation of SC res. 301 (1971) S/10752/Add. 2 S-G. Report, 13 Oct, on the implementation of SC res. 310 (1972)
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2040, 2043-2047,
 - 2049-2051, 2053, 2056, 2057, 2059-2061,2063

NAMIBIAN REFUGEES

-- assistance A/8841

NAPALM WEAPONS

-- study A/8803

- NARCOTIC DRUGS
 - See also Commission on Narcotic Drugs
 - Drug abuse
 - International Narcotics Control Board Psychotropic substances
 - and names of specific drugs
- -- control Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - Resolutions ESC res. 1662 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$

Other documents

Sales no.: E. 72. I. 19 The UN and the fight against drug abuse

-- Single Convention, 1961:

accessions and ratifications ESC res. 1665 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) Protocol, 1972: accessions and ratifications ESC res. 1665 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

Narcotic habit: See DRUG ABUSE

NATIONAL LIBERATION MOVEMENTS

-- assistance Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2040, 2043-2045, 2048, 2049, 2051, 2053, 2054, 2058-2060, 2063

-- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, participation in A/8723 (Part I)

NATURAL DISASTERS

- See also Disaster relief
- -- assistance

Documents E/C. 2/753 International Conference of Catholic

Charities (Caritas Internationalis). Statement

- NATURAL RESOURCES See also Committee on Natural Resources Earth resources
- -- development Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions $\overline{\text{ESC}\ \text{res.}1673}$ (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1
- -- development:
 - training of personnel ESC res, 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
 - UN organizations: activities: co-ordination E/AC.24/ L. 423/Rev. 1; ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) UN programme: guidelines ESC res. 1673 (LII) in
 - E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

-- exploration: UN revolving fund: establishment (proposed) A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 572, 573; ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) statute (draft) *E/AC. 6/SR. 575-579, 582, 583

-- permanent sovereignty

Reports

A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972

NATURAL RESOURCES (continued)

-- permanent sovereignty (continued)

Resolutions

ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

Draft resolutions

E/AC. 6/L. 483

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2049, 2050

NEPAL

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)

NETHERLANDS

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 11

NETHERLANDS, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
 -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 482
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human rights:
 - civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/ 1098/Add. 11
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1932
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
 - underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L. 1515
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1

Nevis: See ST. KITTS-NEVIS-ANGUILLA

New Guinea: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

NEW HEBRIDES

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- NEW ZEALAND
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1

NEW ZEALAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971
- E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 1
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 852/Rev. 1
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: activities E/AC. 24/L. 426/Rev. 1

NEW ZEALAND, documents by (continued)

- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 1
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/ L. 1946
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1228

News personnel: See JOURNALISTS

NICARAGUA

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 9

NICARAGUA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 8
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

NIGER, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L. 435
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

NIGERIA

-- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/320

NIGERIA, documents by

- -- Nigeria: cartography E/CN. 14/CART/320
- -- nuclear tests:
- suspension A/C. 1/L. 615 underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1, L. 1234

NIUE ISLAND

- -- Constitution: Amendment Act, 1971 A/8723/Add. 5
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- maps A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS
- See also Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations

and names of specific organizations

- -- consultative status: applications A/8703; ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) reclassification A/8703; ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- placement on Roster A/8703

SUBJECT INDEX

NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS (continued) -- & Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: See Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: & NGOs -- & UNIDO: consultative relations: applications A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES See also names of specific territories -- information to UN Reports A/8723 (Part I), 8723/Add. 7 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 A/8821 S-G. Report Other documents A/8827 United Kingdom. Note verbale, 18 Sep, transmitting text of agreement of 23 Nov 1971 between United Kingdom and Brunei Sales no.: E. 72, V. 3 Repertory of practice of UN organs, suppl. no. 3, vol. III -- racial discrimination: petitions and reports A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18) -- study and training facilities offered to inhabitants A/8855 Non-tariff barriers: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE: nontariff barriers NORTHERN IRELAND SITUATION Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2060 NORWAY -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 NORWAY, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human rights: civil and political: reports. 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775 -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.615 underground: suspension A/C. 1/L. 615 -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 7 -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add. 1 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1 NUCLEAR DISARMAMENT Reports $\overline{A/88}$ 18 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Dis-

A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972

NUCLEAR EXPLOSIONS

-- peaceful purposes: international service Reports

A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972

NUCLEAR TESTS -- suspension Reports A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972 Draft resolutions A/C. 1/L. 611, L. 615 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2038, 2040-2042, 2045, 2051, 2054, 2060, 2061 *A/SPC/SR. 808 -- prohibition: Treaty, 1963: accessions A/C. 1/L. 611, L. 615 treaty, comprehensive (draft) A/C. 1/L. 611 -- underground: prohibition: treaty (proposed) A/8818 (DC/235); A/C. 1/L. 615 -- underground: suspension Draft resolutions A/C. 1/L. 615 NUCLEAR WEAPONS See also Atomic radiation Disarmament Nuclear tests -- non-proliferation: Treaty, 1968 *A/PV. 2054 -- prohibition Draft resolutions A/L. 676 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2040, 2043, 2047, 2051, 2057, 2059 NUCLEAR-FREE ZONES See also Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967 Reports A/8818 (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972

0

OAU: See Organization of African Unity

Observer Group in India and Pakistan: See UNITED NA-TIONS MILITARY OBSERVER GROUP IN INDIA AND PAKISTAN

Ocean floor: See SEA-BED

OFFICE OF THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

-- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1511

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY

- -- & Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: <u>See Special</u> Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: & OAU
- OUTER SPACE

See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space Space objects Space technology **OUTER SPACE** (continued) -- exploration and use: education and training A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) -- exploration and use: legal aspects Reports A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report Meeting records A/AC. 105/PV. 110-112, 114, 115 -- exploration and use: scientific and technical aspects Reports A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report Meeting records A/AC. 105/PV. 110, 112, 114 *A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 99 -- exploration and use: Treaty, 1966: ratification A/C. 1/ L. 608 -- peaceful uses See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2057 -- peaceful uses: international co-operation Reports A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report Other documents A/C. 1/L. 610; A/C. 5/1454 S-G. Financial implications of the UN programme on space applications Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.608 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1861-1871

P

PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRA-TION

Reports

- S/10753 (SCOR, 27th year, special suppl. no.1) TC. Report to SC, 1971/1972
- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add.5 -- report, 1970/1971 A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- self-government or independence Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

PADILLA NERVO, LUIS (Mexico)

- -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)
- PAKHTUNISTAN
- -- status *A/PV.2060,2063

PAKISTAN

See also India-Pakistan question United Nations Military Observer Group in India and Pakistan

PAKISTAN (continued)

- economic development E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN.4/1098/Add.5

PAKISTAN, documents by

- -- Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development: report, 9th E/AC.24/L.431 -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L.435
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- Cttee on Science and Technology for Development: terms of reference E/AC, 24/L, 430/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- human rights:
 - civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN.4/ 1098/Add.5
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/8788
- -- ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 2 (S/10745/Add. 2)
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L, 1508
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1939 international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1231, L. 1234
- Palais des Nations: See UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva: Palais des Nations

PALESTINE REFUGEES

See also United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

-- assistance

- Reports
 - A/8830 UNCCP. 26th report, 1967/1972
 - A/8849 Working Group on the Financing of
 - UNRWA, Report
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2050, 2052
- PAN PACIFIC SOUTH-EAST ASIA WOMEN'S ASSOCIA-TION, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

PAN-AFRICANIST CONGRESS OF AZANIA -- petitions and hearings *A/SPC/SR. 815

PANAMA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C.3/L.1933 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227

Papua: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

PAPUA NEW GUINEA

- See also United Nations Visiting Mission to Observe the Elections to the Papua New Guinea House of Assembly in 1972
- -- agriculture A/8723 (Part III)
- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)

PAPUA NEW GUINEA (continued)

- -- economic conditions A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4), 8723 (Part III)
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E.72.II.F.1)
- -- education A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4) -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III) -- international trade A/8723 (Part III)

- -- maps A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- mining A/8723 (Part III)
- -- petitions and hearings A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess.. suppl. no.4)
- -- political conditions A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- report, 1970/1971 A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4), 8825
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4) TC. Report, 1971/1972 A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism].
- Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)

- PARAGUAY, documents by
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227

PARTIDO AFRICANO DA INDEPENDENCIA DA GUINE E CABO VERDE, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/8853
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: selfgovernment or independence A/C.4/750

PAYMENTS, INTERNATIONAL

-- negotiable instruments

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1328-1330,1333

PEACE AND SECURITY

-- notification by Secretary-General *A/PV.2037

PEACE RESEARCH

- -- international co-ordination *A/PV, 2054
- PERSIAN GULF

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2055, 2059

PERSONS BORN OUT OF WEDLOCK

-- status ESC res. 1679 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

PERU, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L.435
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- Namibia question S/10752/Add. 2
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty E/AC.6/ L.483
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 611
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C.3/L.1939
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227, L.1229/Rev.1

PHILIPPINES

- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F.1)
- -- natural disasters: assistance A/8703; E/L.1508 expressions of sympathy E/L. 1508; *E/AC. 6/ SR. 580

PHILIPPINES, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.611 -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758/Add.1
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1229/Rev.1, L.1231

Photogrammetry: See AERIAL SURVEYS

Photography, Aerial: See AERIAL SURVEYS

PITCAIRN ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports

A/8723/Add. 5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

Planning: See DEVELOPMENT PLANNING

POLAND

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN, 4/1098/Add, 5

POLAND, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Council for Mutual Economic Assistance: activities E/L.1503
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 5
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.5
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778

Pollution: See MARINE POLLUTION

POPULATION

- See also United Nations Fund for Population Activities World Population Conference, 3rd, 1974
- Documents
 - E/C.2/754 World Union of Catholic Women's Organizations. Statement
- Meeting records
 - ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.572
- -- & development ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- UN programme
 - Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - Resolutions
 - ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/6183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$

SUBJECT INDEX

POPULATION (continued) -- UN programme (continued) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.571 -- world plan of action (draft) ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) POPULATION COMMISSION (E/CN, 9/-) -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- work programme ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., 1972 -- convening ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) POPULATION COMMISSION, 16th sess. -- report A/8703; ESC res. 1672 (LII) and decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) POPULATION COMMISSION, 17th sess. - date and meeting place ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) POPULATION GROWTH Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2040, 2045, 2046, 2051, 2058 PORT MANAGEMENT CONFERENCE - WEST AFRICAN COAST (ECA), Freetown 1972 -- agenda E/CN. 14/TRANS/59/Rev. 1 (draft provisional text) PORTS -- development Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.8,9,11 PORTUGAL See also Guinea and Portugal Portugal and Senegal Territories under Portuguese administration -- armaments and armed forces in Territories A/8723 (Part IV); A/C. 4/745 -- chemical warfare in Territories, alleged A/C.4/745 -- sanctions Reports A/8758/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2795 (XXVI) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2049 *S/PV.1668 PORTUGAL. documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/8857 -- Portugal and Senegal S/10810 PORTUGAL and SENEGAL Resolutions S/RES/321 (1972)

PORTUGAL and SENEGAL (continued) Other documents Senegal. Letter, 16 Oct, requesting S/10807 meeting of the SC to consider aggressive acts of Portugal against Senegal S/10810 Portugal. Letter, 18 Oct, referring to S/10807 and expressing willingness to pay compensation to Senegal Draft resolutions S/10813/Rev. 1 Meeting records *S/PV.1667-1669 Portuguese East Africa: See MOZAMBIQUE PREFERENCES (INTERNATIONAL TRADE) See also Special Committee on Preferences -- generalized system Meeting records *TD/SR.111,118 -- generalized system: product coverage *TD/SR.118 rules of origin *TD/SR.118 PRISONERS OF WAR -- Convention, Geneva, 1949: implementation Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2059, 2061 PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES Reports ST/LEG/SER.C/8 (Sales no.: E.72.V.1) UN juridical yearbook, 1970 Programme of meetings: See sub-heading calendar of conferences under names of specific bodies PROTEIN ADVISORY GROUP -- report, 1971 E/AC. 24/L. 417 -- reports E/AC. 24/L. 423/Rev. 1 -- UN sponsorship A/8703; ESC res. 1675 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) budget, 1973 A/C.5/1436 PROTEINS See also Protein Advisory Group -- production and consumption: increase: special fund: establishment (proposed) E/C.2/753 -- special fund: establishment (proposed) A/8703 PSYCHOTROPIC SUBSTANCES -- control: Convention, 1971: accessions and ratifications ESC res.1658 (LII) \underline{in} E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) PUERTO RICO -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2063

Q

 $\frac{\text{Quarterly bulletin for Asia and the Far East, Vol. I, No. 2}{\text{E/CN}, 11/1023} \text{ (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 22)}$

R

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION See also Apartheid Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971-1980 International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination (21 Mar) International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 Sub-Commission on the Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of Minorities -- elimination Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18) Cttee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. Report, 1972 A/8805/Add.1 S-G. Report on the implementation of GA res. 2785 (XXVI) by OPI Resolutions ESC res. 1697 (LII) and decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1Other documents A/C. 3/629 Israel. Letter, 21 Sep, referring to A/8767 and A/8773 and transmitting communication on plea for assistance from Jews in USSR A/C.3/630 USSR. Letter, 11 Oct, referring to A/C. 3/629 and protesting against Israel's attempts to use the UN for purposes contrary to the UN Charter A/C.3/L.1937 Administrative and financial implications concerning work programme of **CERD** in 1973 A/C. 5/1459 S-G. Note concerning administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 3/L. 1941 Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1939 - L. 1941, L. 1943 - L. 1947 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2041,2051,2060 *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.661 -- elimination: Convention, 1965: accessions and ratifications A/C.3/L.1941 Convention, 1965: implementation A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18) Convention, 1965: protocol on apartheid (draft) A/8703; ESC res. 1696 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.5,6; *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 656 mobilization of public opinion A/8805/Add.1 -- reports by States Parties to the Convention A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.18) studies *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.660; ESC res.1697 (LII) and decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

Radiation: See ATOMIC RADIATION

RADIOACTIVE CONTAMINATION <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA</u>, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR. 807, 808

Randriamihasinoro, Emilson S.: See WORLD PEACE COUNCIL, Helsinki

REFUGEES

See also Namibian refugees Palestine refugees Sudanese refugees United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees United Nations Relief and Works Agency for

Palestine Refugees in the Near East

-- assistance

 Reports

 A/8703
 ESC.

 Report, 1972

 Meeting records

 GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2045,2056,2061

REGIONAL CONFERENCE ON WATER RESOURCES DE-VELOPMENT (ECAFE), 9th sess., Bangkok 1970

-- proceedings ST/ECAFE/SER.F/40 (Sales no.: E.72. II.F.20)

REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

 Reports

 A/8703
 ESC.
 Report, 1972

 Draft resolutions
 E/L.1506

 Meeting records
 GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2039-2043,2045,2049, 2050,2053-2063

Regional integration: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

Reparations: See STATE RESPONSIBILITY

Repertory of practice of United Nations organs, supplement no.3, vol. IIISales no.: E.72.V.3

Research Institute for Social Development: See UNITED NATIONS RESEARCH INSTITUTE FOR SOCIAL DE-VELOPMENT

Resources, Natural: See NATURAL RESOURCES

RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION -- study (proposed) *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.662 -- universal realization

 $\frac{Documents}{A/8778} S-G. Note$ $\frac{Meeting records}{GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2052}$

Rights of man: See HUMAN RIGHTS

- Riruako, Kuaima: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNITED FRONT
- Rogers, Barbara: <u>See</u> FRIENDS OF NAMIBIA COMMITTEE, London

SUBJECT INDEX

ROMANIA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase in number A/8795
- -- Council for Mutual Economic Assistance: activities E/L.1503
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- IAEA: report, 1971/1972 A/L. 681/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775

RUDA, JOSE MARIA (Argentina) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

Rules of procedure: See sub-heading rules of procedure under names of specific organs

RWANDA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1

Rwanda and Burundi: See BURUNDI and RWANDA

S

- SDRs: See International Monetary Fund: special drawing rights
- SIS (Special Industrial Services) programme: See Industrial development: SIS programme
- SWANUF: See South West Africa National United Front

ST. HELENA

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972

- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)
- ST. JOAN'S INTERNATIONAL ALLIANCE, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

ST. KITTS-NEVIS-ANGUILLA

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- ST. LUCIA
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
- A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add.6 (Part II)

- ST. VINCENT
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add, 6 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add.6 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)

Salvador: See EL SALVADOR

Samoa, American: See AMERICAN SAMOA

- Samoa, Western: See WESTERN SAMOA
- SATELLITE COMMUNICATIONS See also Direct broadcast satellites Television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites
- -- international co-operation A/C. 1/L. 608

SATELLITES, METEOROLOGICAL Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1863

SAUDI ARABIA, documents by -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C.1/L.607/Rev.1, L.612

SAVINGS

- -- mobilization: technical co-operation E/C. 2/755
- SAWE, J. A., documents by -- Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY -- application to development Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 427 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038,2043 -- application to development: international co-operation: study A/8703 -- application to development: World Plan of Action Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 433/Rev. 1 -- & human rights: See Human rights: & science and technology -- transfer to developing countries Reports E/C.2/752 ICC. Document transmitting report on "The International corporation and the

- transfer of technology"
- Meeting records *TD/SR. 112, 118
- -- transfer to developing countries:
 - UNCTAD programme: financial implications *TD/ SR.112
 - UNIDO activities A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); **D**/B/113

Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE **ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION** Sea law: See LAW OF THE SEA SEA-BED -- peaceful uses Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2039,2041,2050,2053, 2055, 2057, 2060, 2061 -- resources: exploitation: economic effects *TD/SR.116 SECRETARIAT -- composition: See Secretariat: staff: composition -- staff: common staff costs: budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1453 -- staff: composition Reports A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.28) Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System. Report A/8831 S-G. Report -- staff: experts and consultants A/8811 geographical distribution A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.28),8831 hospitality expenses: budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1509 linguistic balance A/8831 lists A/C.5/L.1079 -- staff: personnel questions Reports S-G. Report on revised proposal for the A/8829 establishment of a UN staff college A/8836 S-G. Report on long-term recruitment planning JIU/REP/71/7 (Summary) Bertrand, M. Summary of report on personnel problems in the UN Other documents S-G. Note transmitting summary of A/8826 report by M. Bertrand on personnel problems in the UN A/C.5/1435 S-G. Note on amendments to the Staff Rules A/C.5/1439 S-G. Note on amendment to the Staff Regulations of the United Nations -- staff: recruitment A/8831,8836 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/1435, 1439 -- staff: salaries and wages See also Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System -- staff: salaries and wages: budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1436, 1453 -- staff: salaries and wages: review Reports A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.28) Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System. Report Other documents A/8839 S-G. Comments on the report of the Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System A/8839/Add.1 S-G. Comments concerning the establishment of an international civil service commission A/C.5/1442 S-G. Statement at the 1494th meeting of the 5th Cttee

SECRETARIAT (continued) -- staff: survey A/C.5/1446 travel A/C.5/1436 Under-Secretaries-General and senior officials: list ST/SG/31 SECRETARY-GENERAL -- notification under Art. 12, para. 2, of the Charter of the UN: See Peace and security: notification by S-G SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by Reports -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human environment: UN environment secretariat: location A/8783/Add.1 -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788 & science and technology A/8787 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th A/8820; A/C.5/1450 -- ICJ: judges: salaries and allowances: adjustments (proposed) A/C.5/1449 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775 -- Joint Inspection Unit: activities, 1971/1972 A/C.5/1433 continuation A/C.5/1434 -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add.1 -- Namibia question S/10708/Add. 2, 10752/Add. 2 -- napalm weapons: study A/8803 -- Non-Self-Governing Territories: information to UN A/8821 study and training facilities offered to inhabitants A/8855 -- Papua New Guinea: report, 1970/1971 A/8825 -- Portugal: sanctions A/8758/Add.1 -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN.4/1093/Add.5-7 mobilization of public opinion A/8805/Add.1 -- Secretariat: staff: composition A/8831 lists A/C.5/L.1079 recruitment A/8836 survey A/C.5/1446 -- South Africa: apartheid A/8822, 8833 -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add.1 -- Special Representative of the Secretary-General to the Middle East (Jarring, G.): activities A/8815 (S/10792) -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add. 2 -- TC: report to GA, 1971/1972 A/8825 -- United Nations: calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 A/8790/ Add.1 Charter: review A/8746/Add.1 documentation A/8851 finances: budget: form A/C. 5/1453 finances: budget, 1972: supplementary estimates A/8834 finances: budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1436, 1442 finances: contributions A/INF/149 pattern of conferences A/8790 public information activities: review A/C.5/ 1452

 BCC DT Provide Construction of Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/8783 	SECRETARY CENTERAL documents by (continued)	SECRETARY CENERAL documents by (continued)
 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/8783 UN Fund for Namibia A/841 UN Clife, Genera: Plains des Matons: extension of permises and major main- tenance: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1444 war criminals: purphement A/823 Other documents Common on Narcolic Drugs: members: election z. Clife on Science and Technology: members: election S/L. 1504 Cittee on Science and Technology: and the science and the science and the science and the science and the sciensistic and the science and the science and the science and	SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued)	SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued)
 Stockholm 1972: report A/8783 - UN Office, Geneva: Palais des Nations: extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973		
 UN Fund for Namibia A/881 UN folds, General Palais des Nations: extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1445 improvement of premises ind mAG ratio improvement of premises ind mAG ratio common on Narotic Drugs: members: election F/L, 1505 Conter documents Conter on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tics works, social and cultural: realization for yooks Conter on the Elimination: improvement measures A/C, 2/273 Conter on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tics works, social and cultural: realization for yooks Conter on the Elimination of A/C, 5/1445 Conter on the Elimination A/C, 5/1450 Conter on the Elimination A/C, 5/1460 Conter on the Elimination A/C, 5/1460 Conter on the Elimination A/C, 5/1461 Conter on the Elimination A/C, 5/1462, 10761 Conter on S/1980/Add, 1750-1761, 1877al 1976 Section E S/1980/Add, 1750-1761, 1877al 1976 Section E S/1980/Add, 1750-1761, 1877al 1976 Section E A/C, 2/17457 Conter on S/1980/Add, 1750-1761, 1877al 19767 Section E S/1980/Add, 1750-1761, 1877al 19767 Section E A/C, 2/17457 Conter on A/S (2000) Conter on A/S (2000) Conter on A/S (2000) Conter on A/S (2000)<td></td><td></td>		
 UN Office, Genera: Palais des Nations: extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1445 improvement of premises and major main- mainters: instructure 1976 (proposed) A/C, 2/1, 483 & Add, 1, 1883 /li>		
 extension of conference facilities: badget, 1973 A/C, 5/1445 improvement of premises and major main- tensance: budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1445 "Common on Narcotic Drugs: members: election E/L, 1505 "Common on Narcotic Drugs: members: election E/L, 1505 "Conter on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications and E/L, 1505 "Conter on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications and E/L, 1505 "Conter on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications and E/L, 1610, A/C, 5/1454 "Boom nights: "election E/L, 40123 Add, 5 "Boom nights: "economic social and cultural: realization E/CN, 4/1032 Add, 5 "Boom nights: "economic file United Sations: revised edition forposed) A/C, 5/1450 "International Trade Centre (100°TAG), Add, 2-6 (B/C), 4/31 "Boot A/C, 5/1450 "International Trade Centre (100°TAG), Add, 1750- 1761, 1763, 1783 "Boot A/C, 3/1450 "International Trade Centre (100°TAG), Add, 1750- 1761, 1763, 1783 "Social Advisory Coupy: report, 1971 ry violations: ano- tofic proposed) A/C, 3/1451 "Boot A/C, 5/1450 "Boot A/C, 5/1450 "Boot A/C, 3/1450 "Boot A/C, 3/1450 "Boot A/C, 3/1450 "Boot A/C, 3/1451 "Boot A/C, 3/1451 "Boot A/C, 3/1451 "Boot A/C, 3/1450 /ul>		
 A/C. 5/1465 improvement of premises and major mainting regrammes: transace: bdget, 1973 A/C. 5/1444 - ware criminals: publishment A/2823 Chard Gouments - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1569 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1564 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1564 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1564 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1564 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1564 - Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1654 - Mana any the science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1694 - Mana any the science and the composed A/C. 1/L 1232 - Mana any the science and the complexiton of the science and	UN Office, Geneva: Palais des Nations.	
 improvement of premises and major maintenance is baged, 1973 A/C, 5/1459 war criminals: purishment A/8823 Cherd ocuments Commo on Marcotic Drugs: members: election E/L, 1508 Cites on Sci. 1504 Cites on the Elimination of Racial Discriminations, A/C, 5/1459 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C, 2/2733 human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization and major maintenst of the Discrimination of Racial Discrimination E/C, 2/12, 1323 buman rights: economic, social and cultural: realization and major maintenst of the Discrimination of Racial Discrimination E/C, 2/1434 ECU: York: organization: improvement measures A/C, 2/2733 human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization and major maintenst of the Discrimination improvement fuely existed edition for proceed and, 2/16, 2/16, 1/1700 Intergroormental (Diroposed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroormental (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed) A/C, 5/1450 intergroorment (Composed)		
 tenance: bidget, 1973 A/C,5/1444 war criminals: publishment A/8823 Commo on Marcotic Drugs: members: election E/L, 1506 Citics on Steine and Technology: members: election E/L, 1506 Citics on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination: and protection of Minorities: session, 1973 Homan rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/C, 2/273 homan rights: 		
 - war criminals: pulsiment A/8823 - Comm on Narcote Drugs: members: election E/L, 1503 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 - Cites on Science and cultural: realizations of meroational in-pitcetion of Minorities: session, 1973 - buman rights: - bourna rights: - comments of the Dinited Nations: revised citting foroposed) A/C, 5/1450 - intergrovernmental (in Dinited Nations: revised citting foroposed) A/C, 5/1451 - international Trade Centre (INCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1451 - Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C, 5/1452 - Socretariat: staff: - argent and consultants A/8811 personnel questions : A/8254 - right of pooles to self-determination: universal real-lebenan sector S/7380/Add. 1750-1764, 1763-1783 - Socretariat: staff: - or tight of pooles to self-determination: universal real-lebenan edments A/C, 5/1442 - Socretariat: staff: - or tight of pooles to self-determination: universal real-argend as (10707/Add. 59. - specta Cites for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/C, 5/1442 - Socretariat: staff: - or tight of pooles to self-determination: an A/8818 - UNCTAD: A/C, A/2, A/1 - UNCTAD: A/C, A/2, A/2, A/1<!--</td--><td></td><td></td>		
 <u>Other documents</u> <u>Controls of Controls and Technology: members: election E/L, 1594</u> <u>Controls of Controls and Technology: members: election E/L, 1594</u> <u>Controls of Controls and Technology: members: election E/L, 1594</u> <u>Controls of Controls and Technology: members: election E/L, 1594</u> <u>Controls of Controls and Technology: members: election E/L, 1594</u> <u>Controls of Controls of Controls and Technology: applications and Protection of Minorities: essesion, 1973</u> <u>Controls of Controls of Contr</u>	tenance. budget, 1910 $R/0.0/1111$	
 Commo on Narcotle Drugs: members: election E/L, 1504 Citte on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 Citte on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications A/C, 5/1459 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C, 3/133 human rights: A compilation of international in- etraments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 1/450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- etraments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- etraments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- etraments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- etraments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation (A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A (A/8745/Add, 2-6 (S/10745/ Add, 2-6), 876 (S/10761) Human timal Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1450 Harael-Styria sector S/7380/Add, 1750-1761, 1763-1763, Trase and regulations: amendments A/C, 5/ 1430, 1439 Securetariation A/8778 Securetariation A/8778 Securetariation A/8778 Securetariation A/8789 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 Humanes: trayler, 1973 A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/144		
 E/L, 1505 E/L, 1506 Cite on Science and Technology: members: election E/L, 1504 Cite on the Elimitation of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications A/C, 5/1459 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C, 2/273 human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/C, 14/1023/Add, 1 Uniterval Declaration, 1383: aniversary, 25th A/C, 5/1450 Human rAC, 5/1450 Human rAC, 5/1450 Human rAC, 5/1451 Human rAC, 5/1452 Hatina rest badyes: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hatinaces: badyes: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hatinaces: hadyes: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hatinaces: hadyes: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hanaces: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hatinaces: hadyes: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hanaces: revise A/C, 5/1442 Hanaces: revise A/C, 5/1442 Human revise A/ S818 Hu		
 - Citics on Science and Technology: members: election E/L. 1504 - Citte on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina- tion: work programme: financial implications A/C. 5/1459 - ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C. 2/273 - human rights: economic; social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5 - UniverAD Doc/1000/Add. 15 - Human rights: A/C. 2/73 - human rights: economic; social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5 - Human rights: A compilation of International in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 - Human rights: A completion of International in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 - Human rights: A completion of International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/CATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1450 - International E/C. 3/4/151 - Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971/1972 A/819 - salaries and wagos: review A/C. 5/1442 - TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/819 - Dinternational E/AC. 3/4/1. 411 - TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/819 - Dinternational E/AC. 3/4/1. 411 - registand continus A/6818 (DC/235)		
 election Z/L. 1504 Cittee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination: even the on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination: events of the United States and veges: review A/C. 5/1459 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C. 5/1450 Event and the United States and regulations: revised edition (proposed) A/CB/304.15 Citting and rights: A compilation of international ingenda: summents: increase (proposed) *A/PV.2048, 2050, 2051, 2061 Human rights: A compilation of international ingenda: summents: increase (proposed) *A/PV.2048, 2050, 2051, 2061 Human rights: A compilation of international ingenda: summers: non-permanent: lists A/8750/Rev.1 Human rights: A compilation of international ingenda: summers: revised A/C. 5/1431 Hotal East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: lisrael-lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere All regulations: amendments A/C.5/1442 Stere and secure size sector S/7300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. Stere Clamal sector S/7300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1763. <l< td=""><td></td><td></td></l<>		
 - Cite on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination: work porranme: financial implications A/C, 5/1459 - E/CL, 1491/Add. 1 - Working Group [to examine communications relating to violations of human rights] / 2/L, 1491/Add. 1 - Working Group [to examine communications relating to violations of human rights] / 2/L, 1491/Add. 1 - Burnan rights: A compilation of international in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C 5/1450 - International Treforment civil sorvice commission: establishment (proposed) A/G339/Add. 1 - International Trefor (Trefs) - Trefs (1763) - T		Protection of Minorities: session, 1973
 tion: work programme: financial implications A/C. 5/1450 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures A/C. 2/273 human rights: conomic and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th A/C. 5/1450 Human rights: A compliation of international in- gtruments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 Human rights: A compliation of international in- gtruments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 Huran rights: A compliation of international in- gtruments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 Hurana Tirghts: A compliation of international in- gtruments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1430 Hold E East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebana sector S/1300/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1763-1783 Ster Charl Sector S/130/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1764-1783 Securry COUNCLL, 200NUTL: COMMITTEES See Committee Established in Pursuance of Security Council Resolution 253 (1966) SECURITY COUNCLL, 27th year - proceedings: Official Records: special supplement: no. 1 (S/1075) Ster Charl Sector S/130/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1764-1783 Securatia staff: expects and cossiltants A/8811 personal qeasiltons a/8826 rules and system: report A/8839 TDS: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 Tubations is conomic and Social activities drules end system: report A/8839 Tubations is conomic and social activities drules end system: report A/8819 Tubations: conomic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L, 1419 WorkTAD, 3rd sess. report A/8819 Tubations: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L, 1419 Tubations: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L, 1419 Tubations: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L, 1419 Tubations: co-ordination E/AC.	Cttee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimina-	
 A/C, 5/1459 E/L, 1491/Add. 1 Lating to violations of human rights] E/L, 1491/Add. 1 E/L, 1491/Add. 1 E/L, 1491/Add. 1 E/L, 1491/Add. 1 E/L, 1491/Add. 1 Security COUNCIL agend: summary statements of the United Nations: Interprotein Advisory of roup: report, 1971 E/AC, 24/ 1435, 1439 Securation A/765, 7139 Source Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Source Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1453, 1439 Source Canal sector S/7330/Add. 1750-1761, 1435, 1439 Source Canal sector S/7330/Add. 1750-1761, 1435, 1439 Source Canal sector S/7300/Add. 1750	tion: work programme: financial implications	
 ESC: work: organization: improvement measures AC. 2, 2/37 Acd. 5, 1450 Acd. 5, 1451 Acd. 5, 1452 Acd. 5, 1452 Acd. 5, 1455 Acd. 5, 1456 Acd. 5, 1456 Acd. 5, 1456 Acd. 5, 1456 Acd. 5, 1455 Acd. 5		
 A.C. 2/213 A.M.C. 2/213 A.M.C. 2/213 A.M.C. 2/213 Seconnic, social and cultural: realization E/C. 2/145 B.M. 2012 Add. 5 Universal Declaration, 1448: aniversary, 25th A/C. 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- strumsta of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 Intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/R839/Add. 2-6 (S/10761) International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1431 Joint Inspection 0.Ntl: continuation A/C. 5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Byria sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1769, 1763, 1763-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1768, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1769, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7830/Add. 1750-		
 economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN, 4/1023/Add,5 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 Intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/8339/Add,1 Cl: judges: lection A/8736/Add,2-6 (S/10745/ Add,2-6), 8756 (S/10761) International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1431 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C, 5/1432 (137, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: lirael-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 1766, 1766, 1768, 1763, 1766, 1766, 1768, 1763, 1766, 1766, 1768, 1778, 1770, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC, 24/, E/AC, 24/L, 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Sceretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8111 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C, 5/ 1435, 1439 Sci agenda S/10700/Add, 6-9 Special Cittee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 UNCTAD, 374 asscs, report A/8819 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: review A/C, 5/1442 finances: co-ordination E/AC, 24/L, 421 Cuncraft Secure and and seconal social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC, 24/L, 421 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC, 24/L, 419 UN organizations: conomic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC, 24/L, 419 UN organizations: co-or	A/C.2/273	
 E/CN, 4/1023/Add, 5 Universal Declaration, 1982: aniversary, 25th A/C, 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C, 5/1450 International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): badget, 1973 A/C, 5/1451 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C, 5/1452, 1457, 1458 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: larael-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 15rael-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 15rael-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 15rael-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Suz Conal sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Suz Conal sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Suz Conal sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Suz Conal sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Suz Conal sector S/7930/Add, 1750, 1762, 1763-1768, 1768-1783 Securati staff: exports and consultants A/811 personnel questions A/8250 rules and regulations: anendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Steminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminars: li> WORTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: conomic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 UN organizations: conomic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Senond hearings A/8723/Add, 4 (P	human rights:	SECURITY COUNCIL
 Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th A. A. C. 5/1450 Human rights: A compilation of international in- struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C. 5/1450 International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1431 Itarel-Struit sector S/7300/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1763 Israel-Struit sector S/7300/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1763 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC, 24/L. 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC, 24/L. 417 Special Citee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8820 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: A/C. 5/1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances:		
 A/C, 5/1450 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1665-1670 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1665-1670 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1665-1670 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - members, non-permanent: lists A/8705/Rev.1 - proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1665-1670 - special session in Asia (proposed) *A/PV.2058 - spec		
 Human rights: A compilation of international internatintion interenational international international internationa		
 struments of the United Nations: revised edition (proposed) A/C 5/1450 intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/839/Add.1 ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add.2-6 (S/10745/ Add.2-6), 6766 (S/10761) International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C.5/1431 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add.1750- 1766, 1768-1783 Special Section S/7930/Add.1750- 1766, 1768-1783 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8776 scataries and wages: review A/C.5/1432 special cittee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, A/8819 TDB: report, 1971, 1972 A/8819 UNCTAD): S-C: appointment: confirmation A/C.5/1442 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/144		members, non-permanent: lists A/8750/Rev.1
 intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/8839/Add. 1 intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/839/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: documentation E/AC. 24/L, 421 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: rust funds A/8840 & Add. 1 UNCTAD, Sr-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD, Sr-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD, Sr-G: appointment: confirmation A/8830 UNCTAD, Sr-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD, Sr-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD, Sr de sess.: report A/8819 UNCTAD, Sr de sess.: r		
 - Intergovernmental civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/8839/Add.1 - ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add.2-6 (S/10745/ Add.2-6), 8756 (S/10761) - International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C.5/1431 - Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 - Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add.1750- 1761, 1763-1768, Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 - Succentrat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: mendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 - Sacretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: mendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 - Sacretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: mendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 - TDB: report, 1971/0/Add.6-9 - TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 - TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 - UNCTAD, Sr.G: appointment: confirmation A/8638 - UNCTAD, Sr.		
 establishment (proposed) A/838/Add.1 ICI: Judges: election A/8145/Add.2-6 (\$/10745/ Add.2-6), 8756 (\$/10761) International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C.5/1431 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Sucz Canal sector S/7430/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1763 Sucz Canal sector S/7430/Add.16-9 Sucz Canal sector S/7430/Add.16-9 Sucz Canal sector S/7430/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1763 Sucz Canal sector S/7430/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1763 Sucz Canal sector S/7400-1761, 1763-1766, 1763 Sucz Canal sector S/7401, 400-170, 1712, 1713		
 ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 2-6 (S/10745/ Add. 2-6, i756 (S/10761) Jotit Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Jotit Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1768, Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1768, Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1768, Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1710, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Special Cited for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/6838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/6838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/6838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/6839 <l< td=""><td></td><td></td></l<>		
 Add. 2-6), 8756 (S/10761) International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1431 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1761, 1763-1763, 1769, 1769, 1763, 1763-1766, 1769, 1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1769, 1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1764-1766, 1769-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1769-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1764-1766, 1769-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1769-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ Experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions : A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Suez Canal sector for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 UnctrAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8839 	ICJ: judges: election A/8745/Add. 2-6 (S/10745/	
 International Trade Centre (UNCTAD/GATT): budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1431 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add, 1750- 1761, 1763-1763 Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 1763-1763, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 1763-1763, 1763 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add, 1750-1761, 1773 (1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC, 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC, 24/L, 417 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8818 experts and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 Sci agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttle for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 UnctraD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8818 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-cordination R/AC.24/L. 419 Set UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) extince A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) extin A Parta A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) extin ances: cordination R/AC.24/L. 419 	Add. 2-6), 8756 (S/10761)	
 Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1432, 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add.1750- 1761, 1763-1783 Jentein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Special Citee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L, 421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 fin		
 1437, 1438 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector \$/7930/Add.1750- 1761, 1763-1783 Israel-Syria sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Securetariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 finances: budget; 1071 A/C.5/1440, 1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review		SECURITY COUNCIL: COMMITTEES
 Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector \$/7930/Add.1750- 1761,1763-1783 Israel-Syria sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1768,1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750-1761, 1763-1768,1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750.1761, 1763-1768,1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750.1761, 1763-1768,1783 Suez Canal sector \$/7930/Add.1750.1761, 1761,1762-1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC.24/L.417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435,1439 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: r		See Committee Established in Pursuance of Security
Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1750- 1763-1763. 1763-1783 Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1750, 1762, 1770, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC.24/L.417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Sceretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions : amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Scei agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Citee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.		Council Resolution 253 (1968)
 1761, 1763-1763 Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1758, 1762, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC. 24/L, 417 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 Sc agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Ctte for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 Uncted Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTADD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Tu No rganizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Protein Advisory Group: report A/8819 Protein Advi	Middle East Situation: cease-fire, 1907: violations:	
Israel-Syria sector 5/7930/Add. 1750-1761, 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector 5/7930/Add. 1750, 1762, 1770, 1772, 1773 - Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L. 417 - right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 - Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C. 5/ 1435, 1439 - salaries and wages: review A/C. 5/1442 - SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 - Special Ctue for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 - TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 - United Nations: documentation E/AC. 24/L. 421 finances: budget: form A/C. 5/1440, 1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 - Succes: budget: form A/C. 5/1440, 1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: rust funds A/8840 & Add. 1 - UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 - UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 - UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 - UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 419 - pettions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) - pettions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)		
 1763-1766, 1768-1783 Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1758, 1762, 1770, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/ E/AC. 24/L. 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions: A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Secretariation E/AC.24/L. 421 finances: budget; 1971 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L. 421 finances: budget; 1973 A/C.5/1442 NORTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L. 419 IN Organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L. 419 	Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1750-1761.	
Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1758, 1762, 1770, 1772, 1773 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC.24/ E/AC.24/L, 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions: A/8262 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 Size agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L. 421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: co-ordination A/8819 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8819 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/		10.1(5/10753)
 Protein Advisory Group: report, 1971 E/AC. 24/L, 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10170/Add, 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations:		
 E/AC. 24/L. 417 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions: A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435,1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 Sci agenda S/10770/Add, 6-9 Special Citee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: dccumentation E/AC.24/L. 421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD; 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Seminar: SEMINAR ON INTERNATIONAL LAW, 8th, Geneva 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR, 1317, 1318 *A/CN. 4/SR. 1171 Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminar: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Sengeal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL Senegal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL Server and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) 	1770, 1772, 1773	
 right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions: A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 Sc: agenda S/10770/Add, 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: dcoumentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.4/149 - education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) - education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) 		International exchange A/ 8818 (DC/ 233)
realization A/8778 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 Portugal and Senegal S/10807 Portugal and Senegal S/10807 Portugal and Portugal: <u>See</u> PORTUGAL and SENEGAL SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)		
 Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 Sc: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1444 finances: review A/C.5/1444 finances: review A/C.5/1444 finances: review A/C.5/1444 finances: review A/C		
 experts and consultants A/8811 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add.6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review		Meeting records
 personnel questions A/8826 rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add.6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L, 421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1442 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1442 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTAD; S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: Network states and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar S		
rules and regulations: amendments A/C.5/ 1435, 1439 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add.6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget; form A/C.5/1442 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: compoint and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 petitions and hearings A/8723/Add, 4 (Part I)		A/CN, A/SR, 1111
1435, 1439Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar SC: agenda S/10770/Add.6-9 Secial Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L.1940 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar SC: agenda S/10770/Add.6-9 migrant workers: migrant workers: UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419Seminars: UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I)		
 salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442 SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440, 1442 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Seminar SENEGAL, documents by migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L. 1940 Portugal and Senegal S/10807 Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) 	1435, 1439	
 SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9 Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440, 1442 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 SENEGAL, documents by SENEGAL, documents by migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L. 1940 Portugal and Senegal S/10807 Senegal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL SEYCHELLES - armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) - education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) - petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) 	salaries and wages: review A/C.5/1442	seminar
System: report A/8839 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440, 1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: revi	SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 6-9	
 TDB: report, 1971/1972 A/8819 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440,1442 finances: budget; 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/		SENEGAL, documents by
 United Nations: documentation E/AC.24/L.421 finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440,1442 finances: budget; 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442		migrant workers: discrimination: elimination $A/C.3/$
documentationE/AC.24/L.421Fortugat and Senegal5/10807finances:budget:formA/C.5/1440,1442finances:budget,1973A/C.5/1442finances:reviewA/C.5/1442Senegal and Portugal:finances:reviewA/C.5/1442finances:trust fundsA/8840 & Add.1UNCTAD:S-G:appointment:confirmationA/8838armaments and armed forcesUNCTAD,3rd sess.:reportUN organizations:economic and social activities and programmes:co-ordinationE/AC.24/L.419petitions and hearingspetitions and hearingsA/8723/Add.4 (Part I)		
finances: budget: form A/C.5/1440, 1442 finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add. 1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Senegal and Portugal: <u>See</u> PORTUGAL and SENEGAL SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) economic conditions A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I)		Portugal and Senegal S/10807
finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1442 finances: review A/C.5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add.1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 Senegal and Portugal: <u>See</u> PORTUGAL and SENEGAL SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I)		
finances: review A/C. 5/1442 finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add. 1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 419 SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) economic conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)	finances: budget, $1973 A/C.5/1442$	Senegal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL
finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add. 1 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 SEYCHELLES armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) economic conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)	finances: review A/C.5/1442	
 UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838 UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV) economic conditions A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) 	finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add. 1	
UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8819 UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 economic conditions A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) education A/8723/Add.4 (Part I) petitions and hearings A/8723/Add.4 (Part I)	UNCTAD: S-G: appointment: confirmation A/8838	
UN organizations: economic and social activities education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) and programmes: co-ordination E/AC.24/L.419 petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)	UNCTAD. $3rd$ sess.: report A/8819	
and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 419 petitions and hearings A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) war criminals: punishment A/8837 political conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I)	UN organizations: economic and social activities	
war criminals: punishment A/0031 political conditions A/8123/Add. 4 (Part I)	and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 419	
	war criminais: punishment A/0051	pointcar conditions A/0123/Add. 4 (Part I)

SEYCHELLES (continued) -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part I) SHIPPING See also Merchant marine Ports Meeting records *TD/III/C.4/SR.11 -- consultation machinery Meeting records *TD/III/C.4/SR.6,7,9,12 -- freight rates Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C. 4/SR. 5, 8, 9, 11, 12 -- international co-operation *TD/III/C. 4/SR. 8, 9, 12 -- legislation, international Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 6/SR. 1328-1330, 1332, 1333 -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.5-9,12 -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft): conference of plenipotentiaries (proposed) $*TD/\Pi / C. 4 / SR. 6$ -- liner conferences: participation by developing countries Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.12 -- multinational enterprises *TD/SR.118 -- technical co-operation *TD/SR.118; *TD/III/SR.5, 6, 8, 9 SHIPS -- acquisition by developing countries: financing Meeting records *TD/SR.118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.8,9,12 SIERRA LEONE, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 SINGAPORE -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E.72. II. F.1) -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 SINGAPORE, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 3 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1 SINGH, NAGENDRA (India) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761) SLAVERY -- elimination Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1695 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) Meeting records *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.660,661

SLAVERY (continued) -- elimination: adviser: appointment (proposed) *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/ SR. 660, 661 Convention, 1956: implementation: information to UN ESC res. 1677 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) group to review developments: appointment (proposed) *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 660, 661 national legislation: survey ESC res. 1695 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) technical co-operation ESC res. 1695 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) Small industry bulletin for Asia and the Far East -- no. 9 ST/ECAFE/SER.M/27 (Sales no.: E/F.72.II.F.19) SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT See also Commission for Social Development International economic and social policy United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Research Institute for Social Development and sub-heading development plans under names of specific territories -- national experience Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1667 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) Social rights: See HUMAN RIGHTS SOKIRKIN, A.F., documents by -- Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants A/8811 Solomon Islands: See BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS SOMALIA, documents by -- Portugal and Senegal S/10813/Rev. 1 -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions S/10804/Rev. 1 -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10805/Rev. 1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1234 SOUNDING ROCKETS -- launching facilities *A/AC.105/C.1/SR.99 SOUTH AFRICA -- anti-apartheid movements: repressive measures A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22) -- apartheid See also Special Committee on Apartheid Reports A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22), 8722/ Add. 1 Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24) UN Council for Namibia. Report, Vol. I

- A/8770 Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report on maltreatment and torture of prisoners in South Africa
- A/8822 S-G. Report transmitting report of Cttee of Trustees of UN Trust Fund for South Africa

SOUTH AFRICA (continued) -- apartheid (continued) Reports (continued) A/8833 S-G. Report on the implementation of GA res. 2775 (XXVI) ST/PSCA/SER, A/12 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. K. 10) Basic facts on the Republic of South Africa and the policy of apartheid Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2039, 2040, 2043-2049, 2051, 2053, 2055, 2057, 2060, 2062 *A/SPC/SR. 809, 811-824 -- apartheid: application in Namibia A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) education A/8722/Add.1 -- armaments and armed forces in Namibia A/8723 (Part IV) -- foreign investments in Reports A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR. 809, 814, 815, 818-822 -- human rights: violations A/8770 -- international sports events, exclusion from A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8722/Add. 1, 8833; *A/SPC/SR. 809, 812, 819, 820 -- laws and practices in Namibia A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24) -- military assistance to A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22); *A/SPC/SR. 809, 814-822 -- Namibia, withdrawal from S/10708/Add. 2, 10752/ Add.2 -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22); *A/SPC/SR. 815 -- petitions and hearings: African National Congress (South Africa) *A/SPC/ SR. 821. 822 Anti-Apartheid Movement, London *A/SPC/SR.812 Pan-Africanist Congress of Azania *A/SPC/SR.815 World Peace Council *A/SPC/SR.810 -- police A/8770 -- political prisoners A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22), 8770; *A/SPC/SR. 809, 811, 813, 814, 816-818, 821, 822 -- prisons A/8770 -- sanctions Reports A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24) UN Council for Namibia. Report, Vol. I A/8833 S-G. Report on the implementation of GA res. 2775 (XXVI) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR.809,812-815,818-821 *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.659 SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNITED FRONT -- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/746; *A/C. 4/SR. 1974 Southern Africa: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN SOUTHERN RHODESIA See also Southern Rhodesia question

-- armaments and armed forces in Territories A/8723 (Part IV) SOUTHERN RHODESIA (continued) -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III) -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III) -- independence: unilateral declaration: See Southern Rhodesia guestion -- international trade A/8723 (Part III) -- labour A/8723 (Part III) -- mining A/8723 (Part III) -- sanctions See also Southern Rhodesia question Reports A/8759/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2796 (XXVI) Resolutions S/RES/320 (1972) Other documents S/10806 Gabon. Letter, 30 Sep, concerning its position with regard to Southern Rhodesia Draft resolutions S/10804/Rev. 1, 10805/Rev. 1 Meeting records *S/PV.1665,1666 SOUTHERN RHODESIA QUESTION Reports A/8759/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2796 (XXVI) Resolutions S/RES/320 (1972) Other documents S/10806 Gabon. Letter, 30 Sep, concerning its position with regard to Southern Rhodesia Draft resolutions S/10804/Rev. 1, 10805/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2040, 2043-2049, 2051-2054, 2057, 2059-2061, 2063 *S/PV.1665,1666 Southern Yemen: See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN

Soviet Union: See UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUB-LICS

SPACE OBJECTS

- -- liability for damage: Convention, 1971: ratification A/C.1/L.608
- -- registration A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20); *A/C. 1/PV. 1862, 1864, 1865
- -- registration: convention (draft) <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/C. 1/L. 608</u>
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1866-1869 A/AC.105/PV.111-115
- SPACE TECHNOLOGY
- -- application: education and training A/AC. 105/PV. 116
- -- application: promotion

Reports A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, 15th sess. Report

 $\frac{\text{Draft resolutions}}{A/C, 1/L, 608}$

SPACE TECHNOLOGY (continued)

-- application: promotion (continued)

Meeting records

- GA. 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1861-1871 A/AC. 105/PV. 111-116
- *A/AC, 105/C, 1/SR, 99
- -- application:
 - promotion: financial implications A/C. 1/L. 610; A/C.5/1454
 - UN programme A/8720 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 20); A/AC. 105/PV. 111, 116; *A/AC. 105/ C. 1/SR. 99; A/C. 1/L. 608; A/C. 1/PV. 1866, 1867
- SPAIN, documents by
- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L. 238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L. 1940
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.861/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227
- SPANISH SAHARA
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)
- -- self-government or independence Reports A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 Meeting records

GA. 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2063

-- social conditions A/8723/Add. 4 (Part II)

SPECIAL COMMITTEE FOR THE REVIEW OF THE UNIT-ED NATIONS SALARY SYSTEM (A/AC. 150/-)

- -- documents: lists A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28)
- -- members: lists A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28)
- -- report A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28)(text). 8839

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGRARIAN REFORM (FAO) -- report *E/AC. 6/SR. 564-566, 570, 571

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (A/AC. 115/-)

- -- activities, 1972 A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- documents: lists A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- members: representatives: list A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- & OAU A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- report, 1972 A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)(text), 8722/Add. 1(text)

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (continued)

- -- SC: special session in Africa on decolonization problems, participation in A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- work programme, 1972 A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess... suppl. no. 22)
- World Peace Council, Helsinki 1972, participation in A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID: COMMITTEES -- Cttee on Information:
 - activities A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- -- Cttee on Petitions: activities A/8722 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22)
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERA-TIONS (A/AC. 121/-)
- -- proceedings *A/AC. 121/SR. 56
- -- work: organization *A/AC. 121/SR. 56
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PREFERENCES (TD/B/ AC. 5/-)
- -- establishment as permanent machinery (proposed) *TD/SR.118

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPEN-DENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (A/AC, 109/-)

- -- activities, 1972 A/8723 (Part I)
- -- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1510
- -- meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/8723 (Parts I, II)

. . .

- -- membership A/8846
- -- national liberation movements, participation of A/8723 (Part I)
- -- & NGOs A/8723 (Part I)
- -- officers: election A/8723 (Part I)
- -- & OAU A/8723 (Part I)
- -- reports, 1972:

A/8723 (Part II)	Africa, Southern: resolutions: implementation
A/8723/Add. 5	American Samoa: self-govern- ment or independence
A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)	Antigua: self-government or in- dependence
A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)	Bahamas: self-government or independence
A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)	Bermuda: self-government or independence
A/8723/Add. 6 (Part II)	British Honduras: status
A/8723/Add. 5	British Solomon Tslands: self- government or independence
A/8723/Add. 5	Brunei: self-government or in- dependence
A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)	Cayman Islands: self-govern- ment or independence
A/8723/Add. 5	Cocos (Keeling) Islands: self- government or independence
A/8723 (Part I)	Colonial countries: indepen- dence: Declaration, 1960: & foreign interests in Territo- ries

GARD TO THE IMP LARATION ON THE	N THE SITUATION WITH RE- LEMENTATION OF THE DEC- E GRANTING OF INDEPEN- IAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES	GARD TO THE IM LARATION ON TH	ON THE SITUATION WITH RE- PLEMENTATION OF THE DEC- IE GRANTING OF INDEPEN- NIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES
(continued)		(continued)	NAL COUNTRIES AND PLOP 1125
reports, 1972: (continu		reports, 1972: (conti:	
A/8723 (Parts I-	Colonial countries: indepen-	A/8723/Add. 6	St. Vincent: self-government or
V), 8723/Add.4	dence: Declaration, 1960:	(Part II)	independence
(Parts I, II),	implementation	A/8723/Add. 4	Seychelles: self-government or
Add. 5, Add. 6		(Part I)	independence
(Parts I, II)	Output at a substant to a sub-	A/8723/Add. 4	Spanish Sahara: self-govern-
A/8723 (Part III)	Colonial countries: indepen- dence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign in-	(Part II) A/8723 (Part II)	ment or independence Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Imple-
A (0700 (D)) *	terests in Territories		mentation of the Declaration
A/8723 (Parts I,	Colonial countries: indepen-		on the Granting of Indepen-
V)	dence: Declaration, 1960:		dence to Colonial Countries
	implementation by interna-		and Peoples: meetings away
A/8723 (Part I)	tional agencies	A /0799 (Dent II)	from Headquarters, 1972
A/0123 (Part I)	Colonial countries: indepen-	A/8723 (Part II)	Special Cttee on the Situation
	dence: Decla ation, 1960: & military activities in Terri-		with regard to the Imple- mentation of the Declaration
	tories		on the Granting of Indepen-
A/8723 (Part I)	Comoro Islands: self-govern-		dence to Colonial Countries
A/0125 (Part I)	ment or independence		and Peoples: visiting mis-
A/8723/Add, 6	Dominica: self-government or		sions to Territories
(Part II)	independence	A/8723/Add. 5	Tokelau Islands: self-govern-
A/8723/Add. 6	Falkland Islands (Malvinas):	A/ 0125/ Add. 5	ment or independence
(Part II)	status	A/8723/Add. 6	Turks and Caicos Islands: self-
A/8723/Add. 4	French Territory of the Afars	(Part I)	government of independence
(Part II)	and the Issas: self-govern-	A/8723/Add, 6	Virgin Islands (British): self-
. ,	ment or independence	(Part I)	government or independence
A/8723/Add. 4	Gibraltar: status	A/8723/Add.6	Virgin Islands (United States):
(Part II)		(Part I)	self-government or indepen-
A/8723/Add. 5	Gilbert and Ellice Islands: self-		dence
	government or indepen-	representatives: lists	A/8723 (Part J)
	dence		ip Council: & Special Cttee on the
A/8723/Add. 6	Grenada: self-government or in-		to the Implementation of the Dec-
$(Part \Pi)$	derendence		ing of Independence to Colonial
A/8723/Add.5	Guan: self-government or in-	Countries and People	
A/8723 (Part I)	dependence		iue, 1972: report A/8723/Add. 5
A/8723 (Part I) A/8723 (Part IV)	Hong Kong: status	(text)	e liberated areas of the Portu-
A/0125 (Fart IV)	Military bases in foreign terri- tories: elimination	guese Territories: re	
A/8723/Add. 6	Moniserrat: self-government or		Cerritories A/8723 (Parts I, II)
(Part I)	independence	work: organization	
A/8723/Add. 5	New Hebrides: self-government	work programme, 19	73 A/8723 (Part I)
A (0000 / A 33 C	or independence		
A/8723/Add. 5	Niue Island: Constitution:		ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-
A/8723/Add. 5	Amendment Act, 1971		PLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-
.m/ 0123/ Add, 5	Niue Island: self-government or		E GRANTING OF INDEPEN-
A/8723/Add.7	independence NSGT: information to UN		NIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES:
A/8723/Add. 5	Pacific Islands under United	CHAIRMAN, docu	rtuguese administration: self-
77/0120/ Muu. 5	State: administration; self-		endence $A/C. 4/745, 750$
	gover ment or independence	government of maepe	indence 11/ 0, 4/ 110, 100
A/8723/Add. 5	Papua New Guinea: self-govern-	SPECIAL COMMITTEE	ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-
	ment or independence		PLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-
A/8723/Add. 5	Pitcairn Island: self-govern-		E GRANTING OF INDEPEN-
	ment or independence	DENCE TO COLO	NIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES:
A/8723 (Part I)	Puerto Rico: self-government or	SUB-COMMITTEE	
	independence	Sub-Cttee on Petition	s:
A/8723/Add.4	St. Helena: self-government or	activities, 1972	A/8723 (Part I)
(Part I)	independence	Sub-Cttee I:	
A/8723/Add. 6	St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-	activities, 1972	
(Part II)	government or independence	report A/8723 (P	art III)(text)
A/8723/Add. 6	St. Lucia: self-government or	Sub-Cttee II:	(0 700 (D. 1 N
(Part II)	independence	activities, 1972	A/8723 (Part I)

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPEN-DENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: SUB-COMMITTEES (continued) -- Sub-Cttee III:
- activities, 1972 A/8723 (Part I) -- Working Group [on the organization of work]: activities, 1972 A/8723 (Part I)

SPECIAL COMMITTEE TO INVESTIGATE ISRAELI PRAC-TICES AFFECTING THE HUMAN RIGHTS OF THE POPULATION OF THE OCCUPIED TERRITORIES -- report A/8828(text)

- -- work: organization A/8828
- Special Industrial Services (SIS) programme: See INDUS-TRIAL DEVELOPMENT: SIS programme

SPECIAL REPRESENTATIVE OF THE SECRETARY-GEN-ERAL TO THE MIDDLE EAST (Jarring, G.) -- activities A/8815 (S/10792)

SPECIALIZED AGENCIES

See also United Nations organizations and names of specific agencies

- -- activities A/8703
- -- privileges and immunities ST/LEG/SER. C/8
- -- reports to UN: review E/AC. 24/L. 423/Rev. 1
- SRI LANKA
- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. IL F. 1)
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 9

SRI LANKA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 $E/CN. 4/\overline{1098}/Add. 9$
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508
- Staff Pension Board: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION BOARD
- Staff Pension Fund: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND

STATE RESPONSIBILITY

- -- articles (draft)
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1325

State succession: See SUCCESSION OF STATES

- STATES
- -- economic rights and duties: charter (proposed) *TD/SR. 108-112, 115
- -- & international organizations: representation: articles (draft)
 - Reports
 - A/8753/Add. 2 S-G. Report
- -- & international organizations: representation: conference (draft) A/8753/Add. 2 representation: convention (draft) A/8753/Add. 2 treaties *A/C.6/SR.1321

STATISTICAL COMMISSION (E/CN. 3/-)

- -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- Statistiques africaines du commerce extérieur: See Foreign trade statistics for Africa
- STRATEGIC ARMS
- -- limitation
 - Reports $\overline{A/8818}$ (DC/235) Conference of the Cttee on Disarmament. Report, 29 Feb - 7 Sep 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINA-TION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES (E/CN. 4/ Sub. 2/-)
- -- reports: consideration by Commn on Human Rights ESC res. 1694 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- session, 1973: financial implications E/L. 1491/Add. 1
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINA-TION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES: COM-MITTEES
- -- Working Group [to examine communications relating to violations of human rights]: session, 1973: financial implications E/L. 1491/ Add, 1
- SUB-COMMISSION ON PREVENTION OF DISCRIMINA-TION AND PROTECTION OF MINORITIES, 25th sess.
- -- proceedings *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 656-663
- -- report *E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/SR, 663
- -- work: organization *E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR. 660, 661
- SUBCONTRACTING, INTERNATIONAL Meeting records *TD/SR. 118
- -- UNIDO programme *TD/SR. 118

SUCCESSION OF STATES

-- in respect of treaties: articles (draft) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1316-1328 *A/CN. 4/SR. 1168-1181, 1187, 1190, 1192-1197

SUDAN

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/301 -- geodesy E/CN. 14/CART/302

SUDAN, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC. 24/ L. 435
- -- GA: 2nd Cttee: work programme A/C. 2/L. 1226
- -- Portugal and Senegal S/10813/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions S/10804/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10805/Rev. 1
- -- Sudan:
 - cartography E/CN. 14/CART/301 geodesy E/CN. 14/CART/302
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1234

SUDANESE REFUGEES

- -- assistance A/8703; E/L. 1515; E/C. 2/753; ESC res. 1665 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- SUEZ CANAL -- re-opening (proposed) *TD/SR. 106, 107, 112, 114, 115

SWAN ISLANDS

-- status *A/PV. 2057

SWAZILAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1

SWEDEN, documents by

- -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC.6/L.482
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
 -- nuclear tests:
 - suspension A/C.1/L.615
- underground: suspension A/C, 1/L, 615 -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation
- A/C. 1/L. 608
 racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 7
- -- Southern Rhodesia: sanctions A/8759/Add. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L. 1515
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 609
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1
- SWITZERLAND
- -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 2

SWITZERLAND, documents by

- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN.4/ 1098/Add,2
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/8788

SYNTHETIC PRODUCTS

- -- & natural products: competition <u>Meeting records</u> *TD/SR. 116
- SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector A/8848 (S/10809)
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L. 1940
- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1

Т

TDB: See Trade and Development Board

TERLS: See Thumba Equatorial Rocket Launching Station

- Tanzania: See UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA
- Technical assistance: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION
- TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION
 <u>See also</u> United Nations Development Programme
 United Nations Volunteers
 and sub-heading technical co-operation
- -- UN regular programme <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8703</u> ESC. Report, 1972 <u>Meeting records</u> <u>ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.573,578</u>
- TELEVISION BROADCASTING -- use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) Draft resolutions A/C. 1/L. 605/Rev. 1, L. 607/Rev. 1, L. 609, L. 612-L. 614 Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1861-1871
- TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION See also Angola Mozambique
- -- armaments and armed forces: <u>See</u> Portugal: armaments and armed forces in Territories
- -- national liberation movements: assistance *A/C. 4/ SR. 1986
- petitions and hearings: Mozambique Revoluntionary Cttee A/C. 4/747; *A/C. 4/SR. 1980
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8758/Add. 1 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Governments on the implementation of GA res. 2795 (XXVI)
 - Other documents
 - A/8853 GA: President. Note transmitting letter from Partido Africano da Independencia da Guiné e Cabo Verde
 - A/8857 Portugal. Letter, 20 Oct, referring to A/8853 concerning participation of national liberation movements in the 4th Cttee discussion
 - A/C. 4/745 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chairman. Letter, 22 Sep, transmitting letter from Movimento Popular de Libertação de Angola
 - A/C.4/750 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chairman. Letter, 23 Oct, transmitting communiqué from Partido Africano da Independencia da Guiné e Cabo Verde
 - A/C.4/751 Germany (Dem.Rep.). Telegram, 24 Oct, concerning colonialism
 - OPI/479 Report of the UN Special Mission to Guinea (Bissau)

TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION (continued)

-- self-government or independence (continued)

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2043 -2045, 2047-2049, 2051 -2053, 2056, 2057, 2059-2063 *A/C.4/SR.1976-1987

TERRORISM

-- prevention Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2037-2063 *A/BUR/SR. 199, 201, 202 *A/C.6/SR.1310-1314

THAILAND

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 1)

THAILAND, documents by

- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.611
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

Thermo-nuclear weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

THUMBA EQUATORIAL ROCKET LAUNCHING STATION -- UN sponsorship A/AC. 105/PV. 113; *A/C. 1/PV. 1866

Tobago: See TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

TOGO, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118

TOKELAU ISLANDS

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add.5
- -- education A/8723/Add. 5
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 5
- -- self-government or independence Reports

A/8723/Add.5 Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 5

TONGA

-- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 1)

Tourism: See INTERNATIONAL TOURISM

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (TD/B/-) -- members: election A/8824; A/C.2/L.1222; *GA res.2904 (XXVII); *TD/SR.119 increase A/8824; A/C. 2/L. 1222; *A/PV. 2041; *GA res. 2904 (XXVII); *TD/SR. 119 -- membership: list of eligible members A/8824; A/C.2/ L. 1222; *GA res. 2904 (XXVII)

-- report, 1971/1972 Documents

A/8819 S-G. Note

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (continued) -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8824; A/C. 2/L. 1222; *A/PV. 2041; *GA res. 2904 (XXVII); *TD/SR. 119

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES See also Committee on Commodities **Committee on Manufactures** Committee on Shipping Special Committee on Preferences -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) *TD/SR.119

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 12th sess. -- agenda *TD/SR. 119 -- date and meeting place *TD/SR.114

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 13th sess.: COM-MITTEES -- sessional cttee:

establishment (proposed) *TD/SR. 119

Trade, International: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE

TRADE UNION RIGHTS -- infringements: allegations Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) Training: See sub-heading training of personnel under specific trade or profession

TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY See also Meeting on Feeder Links to the Trans-African Highway (ECA), Addis Ababa 1972 -- development E/CN. 14/572 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/76); E/CN. 14/TRANS/74, 77, 81, 82

TRANSPORT

See also Merchant marine Shipping

-- UN documentation centre: establishment (proposed) A/8703; ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

TRANSPORT OF GOODS -- combined: convention (draft) Draft resolutions E/AC. 6/L. 482 Meeting records *TD/SR. 118 *TD/III/C.4/SR.8,9,12 -- combined: convention (draft):

- ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed) E/AC.6/ L.482 international conference (proposed) E/AC. 6/L. 482
- Treaties between States and international organizations: See STATES: & international organizations: treaties
- Treaty of Tlatelolco: See LATIN AMERICA: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967

Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS: non-proliferation: Treaty, 1968

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L.435
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1933
- --- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

TRUST TERRITORIES

- -- fellowships and scholarships A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)
- -- information about UN: See United Nations: & Trust Territories: information about UN
- -- racial discrimination: petitions and reports A/8718 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 18)
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4) TC. Report, 1971/1972

--- & UN: See United Nations: & Trust Territories

TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL

Documents

Sales no.: E.72.V.3 Repertory of practice of UN organs, suppl. no.3, vol. III

- -- Cttee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination, cooperation with A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. (4)
- -- report to GA, 1971/1972 A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4), 8825 -- report to SC, 1971/1972 S/10753 (SCOR, 27th year,
- special suppl. no. 1)(text)
- -- & Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)
- TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL, 39th sess.
- -- membership A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4)
- -- officers: election A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)

TUNISIA

-- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 2

TUNISIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L.435
- -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 2
- -- international economic and social policy E/L. 1506
- -- regional co-operation E/L.1506
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

TURKEY

-- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5

TURKEY, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cyprus situation S/10815
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- human rights: economic, social and cultural: realization E/CN. 4/1023/Add. 5

TURKEY, documents by (continued)

- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- economic conditions A/8723 (Part III), 8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- foreign investments in A/8723 (Part III)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

- **UN: See United Nations**
- UNCCP: See United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine
- UNCITRAL: See United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
- UNCTAD: See United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
- UNCURK: See United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
- UNDP: See United Nations Development Programme
- UNESCO: See United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
- UNESOB: See United Nations Economic and Social Office in Beirut
- UNHCR: See United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund
- UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- UNITAR: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- UNMOGIP: See United Nations Military Observer Group in India and Pakistan
- UNRISD: See United Nations Research Institute for Social Development
- UNRWA: See United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- UPU: See Universal Postal Union

USA: See United States of America

USSR: See Union of Soviet Socialist Republics

UGANDA

-- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/314

UGANDA (continued) -- expulsion of Asians Documents A/8794 United Kingdom. Letter, 26 Sep, requesting inclusion in agenda of GA, 27th sess., of item concerning expulsion of Asians from Uganda Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2039, 2040, 2042, 2043, 2045, 2049, 2051, 2057, 2063 *A/BUR/SR. 203, 204 -- human rights: violations *E/CN.4/Sub.2/SR.663 UGANDA, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- Uganda: cartography E/CN.14/CART/314 UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC -- human rights: civil and political E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 4 UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- human rights: civil and political: reports, 1968/1971 E/CN. 4/1098/Add. 4-- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775-- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778 -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1 UNION OF AFRICAN RAILWAYS -- Constitution E/CN. 14/TRANS/83(text) UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1942(text)-- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L. 238 -- Council for Mutual Economic Assistance: activities E/L.1503 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817 -- ESC: co-ordinating machinery: review E/AC. 24/L.424

- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L.676
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/8788
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/L.1082
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add.1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/630
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C.1/L.605/Rev.1
- -- UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 420

United Arab Republic: See EGYPT

UNITED KINGDOM, documents by

- -- Africa:
 - hydrography E/CN. 14/CART/293
- surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/287, 289 -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L. 238

UNITED KINGDOM, documents by (continued)

- -- British Honduras: self-government or independence A/8832
- -- Brunei: self-government or independence A/8827
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cartography: methods E/CN. 14/CART/291, 292
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: preparations E/AC. 6/L. 482
- -- developing countries: economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) E/L.1510
- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- ESC: co-ordinating machinery: review E/AC. 24/L. 418/ Rev.1
- -- Ethiopia: surveying and mapping E/CN. 14/CART/288
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8794
 - general debate A/8832
- -- geodesy: methods E/CN.14/CART/290
- -- Germany (Dem. Rep.): status E/L. 1516
- -- international trade: negotiations, 1973 (proposed): & developing countries E/L. 1509
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: activities E/AC. 24/L. 426/Rev. 1 -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L. 1943
- -- monetary system, international: & developing countries E/L.1509
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C. 1/L. 608
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/C. 1/L. 613
- -- Uganda: expulsion of Asians A/8794
- -- UN: documentation E/AC. 24/L. 425
- United Kingdom and Brunei: See BRUNEI and UNITED KINGDOM

UNITED NATIONS

See also Economic and Social Council

- General Assembly
 - Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)
 - Secretary-General
 - Security Council
- **Trusteeship Council**
- -- calendar of conferences
 - See also United Nations: pattern of conferences
- -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 A/8790/Add.1 -- Charter: commentaries Sales no.: E.72.V.3
- -- Charter: review Reports
 - A/8746/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting comments of Governments
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2039, 2042-2044,
 - 2047, 2049, 2051, 2052, 2055,
 - 2057, 2058, 2061, 2062
 - *A/BUR/SR. 201
- -- documentation
 - Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8851 S-G. Report

 - Other documents
 - E/L.1498 Secretariat. Note
 - E/AC. 24/L. 421 S-G. Comments on Joint Inspection Unit report on UN recurrent publications

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

-- finances: contributions

Reports

-- finances: review Documents

Development

lists JIU/REP/72/1

1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1510

-- Members: admission

-- pattern of conferences

-- finances:

A/C. 5/L. 1080

-- finances: budget, 1973 (continued) Draft resolutions

> Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 5/SR. 1494-1507, 1509-1511,

A/8711/Add. 1 Cttee on Contributions. Report

1513

general expenses: budget, 1973 A/C, 5/1436

ing of the 5th Cttee

-- finances: trust funds A/8840 & Add. 1; JIU/REP/72/1

institutes: See United Nations Institute for Training and

Research; United Nations Research Institute for Social

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2037-2047,2049-2053,

members: travel and other expenses: budget, 1973

-- Members: permanent missions: protection A/8726

-- organs and subsidiary organs Sales no.: E.72.V.3

(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 26)

A/C.5/1436

2056-2061, 2063

*A/BUR/SR.200

-- maintenance, operation and rental of premises; budget,

income: revenue-producing activities: lottery (pro-

income, 1973: general income *A/C. 5/SR. 1511

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038, 2040, 2042, 2051,

2058,2060

*A/C.5/SR.1495

income, 1973: extra-budgetary funds *A/C. 5/SR. 1511

A/C. 5/1442 S-G. Statement at the 1494th meet-

See also Committee on Contributions

posed) *A/C.5/SR.1497

A/INF/149 S-G. Report

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- documentation (continued) Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 425 -- documentation: limitation A/8723 (Part I) -- experts and consultants: See Secretariat: staff: experts and consultants -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8707 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7) Board of Auditors. Report A/8810 ACABQ. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506,1507 -- finances: budget: biennial cycle A/C.5/L.1080; *A/C.5/ SR. 1495-1498, 1500-1503, 1505-1507, 1510, 1513 budget: form A/C. 5/1440, 1442, 1453; A/C. 5/ L. 1080; *A/C. 5/SR. 1495-1498, 1500-1503, 1505-1507, 1510, 1513; E/AC. 24/L. 429 budget, 1972: supplementary estimates A/8834 -- finances: budget, 1973 Reports A/8708/Add.1 ACABQ. Report on budget estimates for Joint UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre A/8852 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report A/C.5/1436 S-G. Report on revised estimates resulting from decisions of the ESC at its 52nd and 53rd sessions A/C.5/1444 S-G. Report on programme of major maintenance of and improvements to the Palais des Nations, Geneva A/C.5/1445 S-G. Report on extension of the Palais des Nations A/C.5/1446 S-G. Report on progress made by the Administrative Management Service in its survey of manpower utilization in the Secretariat A/C. 5/1449 S-G. Report on emoluments of members of the ICJ A/C.5/1452 S-G. Report on review and reappraisal of UN information policies and activities A/C. 5/1453 S-G. Report on the financial implications of the establishment, within the Budget Division of the Office of the Financial Services, of a small planning, programming and evaluation group Other documents A/C. 5/1431 S-G. Note on UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre A/C. 5/1440 S-G. Summary of documentation on form of presentation of the UN budget and the duration of the budget cycle A/C. 5/1442 S-G. Statement at the 1494th meeting of the 5th Cttee A/C.5/1443 ACABQ: Chairman, Statement at the 1494th meeting of the 5th Cttee A/C.5/1450 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of A/C. 3/ L.1938 A/C. 5/1454 S-G. Financial implications of the UN programme on space applications A/C. 5/1459 S-G. Note concerning administrative and financial implications of draft

resolution in A/C. 3/L. 1941

Reports A/8723 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonialism]. Report, 1972 A/8790 & Add. 1 S-G. Report -- peace-keeping operations: review Documents A/SPC/152 Canada. Letter, 9 Oct, transmitting memorandum on command and control of peace-keeping operations Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2042, 2045, 2050, 2057, 2060 -- permanent equipment: budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1453; *A/C. 5/SR. 1509 -- printing: budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1510 -- privileges and immunities ST/LEG/SER. C/8 (Sales no.: E. 72. V. 1) -- programming and budgeting procedures: See United Nations: finances: budget: form -- public information activities: review A/C. 5/1452 -- special meetings and conferences: budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1509 -- special missions: budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1510, 1513

- -- staff college: establishment (proposed) A/8829
- li

.

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

-- & Trust Territories: information about the UN A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 4); Sales no.: E. 72. V. 3

-- & United States: host country relations

- Reports
 - A/8726 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.26) Cttee on Relations with the Host Country. Report
- The United Nations and the fight against drug abuse Sales no.: E. 72. I. 19
- UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND
- -- activities A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 572, 573, 575-578, 582
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND (E/ICEF/-) See also Protein Advisory Group (FAO/WHO/UNICEF)
- -- activities A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 569 -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8707/Add.2 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7B) Board of Auditors. Reports
 - A/8810 ACABQ. Report
 - Meeting records
- GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 5/SR. 1506 -- finances: contributions *E/AC. 6/SR. 569
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- report, 1972 *E/AC.6/SR.569
- -- work: organization *E/AC. 6/SR. 569
- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION FOR THE UNIFICATION
- AND REHABILITATION OF KOREA
- --- budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1510,1513

UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW (A/CN.9/-) -- work programme Draft resolutions A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1328-1330,1332,

1333

- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 5th sess.
- -- report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1328-1333
- UNITED NATIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALESTINE
- -- report, 26th, 1967/1972 A/8830(text)
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, Stockholm 1972

-- report

Reports A/8703/Add.1 (Part II) ESC. Report, 1972 A/8783 S-G. Report

A/8783/Add.1 S-G. Report on location of the proposed environment secretariat

Other documents

A/C.2/L.1232 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/L. 1228

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, Stockholm 1972 (continued) -- report (continued) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1, L. 1230, L.1231, L.1233, L.1234 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038-2051,2053,2055, 2057-2062 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, 2nd (proposed) -- convening A/8783; A/C. 2/L. 1229/Rev. 1 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT (TD/-) See also Trade and Development Board
- -- activities *TD/SR. 89-103, 119 publicity *TD/SR. 109, 111, 113, 114 -- calendar of conferences, 1972 *TD/SR.119 -- institutional arrangements: review Reports A/8824 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2904 (XXVII)
 - Draft resolutions A/C.2/L.1222
 - Meeting records
 - *TD/SR.119
- -- recommendations: implementation Meeting records *TD/SR. 108-110
- -- rules of procedure: amendments *TD/SR.101
- -- sessions: periodicity A/8824; A/C. 2/L. 1222; *GA res.2904 (XXVII)
- -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8824; A/C.2/L.1222; *GA res.2904 (XXVII); *TD/SR.119
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: SECRETARY-GENERAL
- -- appointment: confirmation A/8838

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess.

- -- Bangladesh, participation of *TD/SR.118,119
- -- general debate *TD/SR. 89-103
- -- members: representatives: credentials *TD/SR, 113, 119
- -- officers: election *TD/SR.101 -- proceedings *TD/SR.89-119
- -- recommendations: financial implications *TD/SR.119
- -- report Reports A/8824 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2904 (XXVII) Other documents A/8819 S-G. Note Draft resolutions A/C.2/L.1222 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2038-2055, 2057-2061, 2063

*TD/SR.119 -- work: organization *TD/SR. 101, 104, 106, 114, 115 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-**VELOPMENT**, 3rd sess.: COMMITTEES -- Working Group I: report *TD/SR.119 -- Working Group II: report *TD/SR.115 -- 1st Cttee: report *TD/SR.116,117,119 -- 2nd Cttee: report *TD/SR.118 -- 3rd Cttee: officers: election *TD/III/C.3/SR.1,2,4 proceedings *TD/III/C.3/SR.1-24 report *TD/SR.117, 118; *TD/III/C.3/SR.22-24 work: organization *TD/III/C.3/SR.2, 18, 22 -- 4th Cttee: officers: election *TD/III/C.4/SR.1-4 proceedings *TD/III/C.4/SR.1-12 report *TD/SR.118; *TD/III/C.4/SR.9-11 work: organization *TD/III/C.4/SR.2 -- 5th Cttee: report *TD/SR.115,117 -- 6th Cttee: report *TD/SR.118 UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre: See INTER-NATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT) UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE TO CONSIDER AMEND-MENTS TO THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NAR-COTIC DRUGS (1961), Geneva 1972 -- report A/8703; ESC res. 1665 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) UNITED NATIONS CONGRESS ON THE PREVENTION OF CRIME AND THE TREATMENT OF OFFENDERS, 5th, Toronto 1975 -- budget, 1975 *A/C.5/SR.1509 UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA (A/AC. 131/-) -- activities, 1972 A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) -- International Commission for the Southeast Atlantic Fisheries, participation in A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) -- Mission to Europe and Africa, 1972: activities A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) -- Namibia, participation in A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) -- & OAU A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24) -- report A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.24)(text) UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd -- & Asia and the Far East E/CN.11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 1) -- international strategy: implementation Draft resolutions E/AC.24/L.433/Rev.1, L.434 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2040, 2043, 2044, 2049-2051, 2053, 2059, 2061, 2063*TD/SR.111 -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd (continued) -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure (continued) Other documents E/C.2/749 International Organization of Consumers Unions. Statement E/C.2/756 World Federation of United Nations Associations. Statement Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.579-581,583,587 *TD/SR.119 -- international strategy: implementation: role of Commission for Social Development A/8703; ESC res. 1666 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) role of NGOs $\tilde{A}/8703$ -- UNCTAD, participation of *TD/SR.119 -- & women E/C. 2/750 status ESC res. 1683 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (DP/-) See also Ad Hoc Committee on Co-operation between the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Industrial Development Organization -- activities A/8703; *E/AC.6/SR.572, 573, 575-579, 582, 583 -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8707/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7A) Board of Auditors. Report A/8810 ACABQ. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506,1507 -- finances: contributions *TD/SR.118 -- & UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization: & UNDP UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: AD-MINISTRATOR, documents by -- UN: finances: trust funds A/8840/Add.1 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL -- members: election ESC, 52nd sess.: decision in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 13th sess. -- report *E/AC.6/SR.583 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess. -- report *E/AC.6/SR.583 UNITED NATIONS ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL OFFICE IN BEIRUT -- activities A/8703 UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION -- space activities A/AC.105/PV.115 UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION, documents by -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1438

UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR DRUG ABUSE CONTROL -- activities A/8703 -- finances: contributions ESC res. 1664 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR NAMIBIA Reports A/8724 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 24) UN Council for Namibia. Report, Vol. I A/8841 S-G. Report -- finances: contributions A/8841 UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR POPULATION ACTIVITIES -- administrative arrangements A/8703 improvement *E/AC.6/SR.571,572 UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8707/Add.5 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.7E) Board of Auditors. Report A/8810 ACABQ, Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506 -- report, 1971/1972 A/8703; E/L.1515 UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANI-ZATION (ID/-) See also Ad Hoc Committee on Co-operation between the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Industrial Development Organization -- activities A/8703; *E/AC. 6/SR. 567, 568 financing A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113 -- activities, 1971 A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 -- finances: budget: form A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113 budget, 1973 A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); *A/C. 5/SR. 1513; ID/B/113 budget, 1974: planning estimate A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113 contributions, voluntary A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 -- general conference, 2nd: agenda (provisional) A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113; IDB res.33 (VI) in A/8716 date and meeting place A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 preparations A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113; IDB res. 33 (VI) in A/8716 -- Germany (Dem. Rep.), participation of: <u>See</u> Germany (Democratic Republic): UNIDO, participation in -- & IGOs: See Inter-governmental organizations: & UNIDO -- long-range strategy A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 -- & NGOs: See Non-governmental organizations: & UNIDO -- organization and structure A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113 -- secretariat: staff: geographical distribution A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113 redistribution A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113

- UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANI-ZATION (continued)
- -- & UNDP: co-operation A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess. suppl. no. 16); *E/AC. 6/SR. 567, 568; ID/B/113; IDB res.34 (VI) in A/8716
- -- work programme, 1972 A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.16); ID/B/113
- -- work programme, 1973 A/8716 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 16); ID/B/113

UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH (UNITAR/-)

- -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8810 ACABQ. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506
- United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund (UNICEF): See UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND

UNITED NATIONSJOINT STAFF PENSION BOARD -- report, 1970/1971 A/8709 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 9)(text)

- UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND -- finances: accounts, 1970/1971 A/8709 (GAOR, 27th
- sess., suppl. no. 9)
- -- report, 1970/1971 A/8709 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 9)
- United Nations juridical yearbook, 1970 ST/LEG/SER.C/ 8 (Sales no.: E.72.V.1)

United Nations lottery (proposed): See UNITED NATIONS: finances: income: revenue-producing activities: lottery (proposed)

UNITED NATIONS MILITARY OBSERVER GROUP IN INDIA AND PAKISTAN

-- budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1510

- UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva
- -- Palais des Nations:

extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1445 improvement of premises and major maintenance:

budget, 1973 A/C.5/1444

UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS

-- administrative and budgetary co-ordination See also Advisory Committee on Administrative and **Budgetary Questions**

Draft resolutions E/AC. 24/L. 429

- -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination: salaries and wages A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28)
- -- common premises: Vienna *A/C. 5/SR. 1513

-- economic and social activities and programmes: coordination

- Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
- Other documents

 - E/AC.24/L.417 S-G. Note E/AC.24/L.419 S-G. Note transmitting World
- Health Assembly resolution on co-ordination Draft resolutions

E/AC, 24/L, 420, L, 422, L, 423/Rev, 1, L, 429, L, 434

UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS (continued)

-- economic and social activities and programmes: coordination (continued)

- $\frac{Meeting \ records}{GA, \ 27th \ sess.: \ *A/PV. 2054}$
- -- secretariats: staff: composition A/8728 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.28)
- -- women, employment of: See Women: employment: in UN organizations
- United Nations Programmes of Technical Co-operation: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION; UNITED NATIONS DE-VELOPMENT PROGRAMME
- UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST
- -- continuation A/8849
- -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8810 ACABQ. Report

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.5/SR.1506

-- finances: contributions A/8849 fund-raising campaigns A/8849 public information activities A/8849

- UNITED NATIONS RESEARCH INSTITUTE FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, documents by
- -- development planning: co-ordination E/CN.14/CAP.4/ 11
- United Nations revolving fund for natural resources exploration: See NATURAL RESOURCES: exploration: UN revolving fund
- UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION (A/AC.82/-) -- work programme A/8843; A/SPC/L.238
- UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION, 22nd sess.
- -- report A/8843; *A/SPC/SR.807,808
- -- work organization *A/SPC/SR. 807, 808
- UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION, 23rd sess.
- -- date and meeting place A/8843; A/SPC/L. 238; *A/SPC/ SR.808
- United Nations Special Mission to Guinea (Bissau): See SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH REGARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DECLARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPEN-DENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: Visiting Mission to the Liberated areas of the Portuguese Territories
- United Nations Staff College: See UNITED NATIONS: staff college: establishment (proposed)
- United Nations System: See UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS

UNITED NATIONS TRUST FUND FOR SOUTH AFRICA See also United Nations Fund for Namibia -- contributions A/8822

- UNITED NATIONS VISITING MISSION TO OBSERVE THE ELECTIONS TO THE PAPUA NEW GUINEA HOUSE OF ASSEMBLY IN 1972
- -- report A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)
- UNITED NATIONS VISITING MISSION TO THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION
- -- establishment and terms of reference A/8704 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.4)

UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS -- activities Reports A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.572,573,575-578

- UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA
- -- cartography E/CN.14/CART/284,286

UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/284, 286
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C, 3/L, 1939
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/306
- -- space activities
 - Meeting records
 - A/AC.105/PV.113
- -- Trust Territories: See Pacific Islands under United States Administration

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, documents by -- Africa:

- geodesy E/CN.14/CART/310,311 surveying and mapping E/CN.14/CART/306 -- atomic radiation: effects A/SPC/L.238
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- cartography: instruments E/CN. 14/CART/307, 308
- -- cyclones: tropical: WMO project A/C.1/L.606/Rev.1 -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add.1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- earth resources: remote survey techniques: & cartography E/CN.14/CART/312
- -- geodesy: instruments E/CN.14/CART/309
- -- Germany (Dem. Rep.): status E/L.1516
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: activities E/AC. 24/L. 426/Rev. 1
- -- Liberia: surveying and mapping E/CN.14/CART/313
- -- outer space: peaceful uses: international co-operation A/C.1/L.608
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance E/L.1515
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1228, L. 1229/Rev. 1
- -- UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC. 24/L. 422, L. 423/ Rev.1
- United States Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

Universal Declaration of Human Rights: See BUMAN RIGHTS: Universal Declaration, 1948

- UNIVERSAL FOSTAL UNION, documents by
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/1438
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/3833
- UNMARRIED MOTHERS
- -- status A/8703; ESC res. 1679 (LH) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- UPPER VOLTA, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1933
- -- migrant workers: discrimination: elimination A/C.3/ L.1940
- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

URANIUM

- -- enrichment A/8818 (DC/235)
- URUGUAY, documents by
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cttee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination: reports A/C.3/L.1941
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1933
- --- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C.6/L.852/Rev.1
- -- racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: accessions and ratifications A/C.3/L.1941
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C, 6/L. 861/Rev.1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C.2/L.1227

V

VENEZUELA, documents by

- -- Advisory Cttee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development: report, 9th E/AC, 24/L, 431
- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- human rights: Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th: preparation A/C. 3/L. 1933
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty E/AC. 6/ L. 483
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227

VIET-NAM (REPUBLIC)

- -- economic development E/CN. 11/1047 (Sales no.: E.72, II. F. 1)
- VIET-NAM SITUATION
 - Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2038-2043, 2045-2063 *TD/SR. 110, 114

Vilankulu, Artur X.: <u>See</u> MOZAMBIQUE REVOLUTIONARY COMMITTEE

VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

- VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH) (continued)
- -- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence
- Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee [on colonial-
- ism]. Report, 1972 -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES)

- -- armaments and armed forces A/8723 (Part IV)
- -- economic conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- education A/8723/Add. 6 (Fart 1)
- --- political conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)
- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I) Special Cttee fon colonial
 - ism]. Report, 1972
- -- social conditions A/8723/Add. 6 (Part I)

W

- WFP: See World Food Programme
- WFUNA: See World Federation of United Nations Associations
- WHO: See World Health Organization
- WMO: See World Meteorological Organization
- WUCWO: See World Union of Catholic Women's Organizations
- WALDOCK, HUMPHREY (United Kingdom) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)
- WAR CRIMINALS
- -- punishment
- Reports
 - A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8823 S-G. Analytical survey of comments, observations and proposals received from States
 - Resolutions
 - ESC res. 1691 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$)
 - Other documents
- A/8837 S-G. Note -- punishment: international co-operation A/8823, 8837
- WATER RESOURCES
- -- development
 - See also Intergovernmental Panel of Specialists on the United Nations Water Conference, New York 1972

Reports

- E/C. 7/31 Intergovernmental Panel of Specialists on the UN Water Conference, New York 1972. Report
- ST/ECAFE/SER. F/40 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. F. 20) Regional Conference on Water Resources Development, 9th sess., Bangkok 1970. Proceedings
- -- international conference:
 - convening E/C.7/31
 - preparatory work ESC res. 1673 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)

Water resources series

- -- no. 40 ST/ECAFE/SER, F/40 (Sales no.: E. 72, II, F. 20)
- Watercourses, International: See INTERNATIONAL WA-TERCOURSES
- Waterways, International: See INTERNATIONAL WATER-COURSES

Weapons: See DISARMAMENT; NUCLEAR WEAPONS

WEATHER

-- national services; development E/AC, 24/L, 423/Rev. 1

WESTERN SAMOA

-- economic development E/CN, 11/1047 (Sales no.: E. 72 II.F.1)

WOMEN

See also Commission on the Status of Women International Women's Year, 1975 Unmarried mothers

-- advancement:

- international action A/8703; ESC res. 1678, 1681, 1683, 1684 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- technical co-operation ESC res. 1678, 1684 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967: implementation A/8703
- information to UN: guidelines ESC res. 1677 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- economic and social development. participation in
- A/8703; ESC res. 1682-1684 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- education: UNESCO activities A/8703; ESC res. 1686 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- employment: in UN organizations A/8703; ESC res. 1676, 1685 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1
 - in UN Secretariat ESC res. 1676 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- fellowships and scholarships ESC res. 1680 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- international organizations, representation in A/8703; ESC res. 1685 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- political rights: Convention, 1952; implementation; information to UN ESC res. 1677 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOB, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- protection in armed conflicts Reports

A/8703 ESC. Report, 1972 Resolutions

ESC res. 1687 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1)

-- status:

- in rural areas ESC res. 1678 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess, suppl. no. 1)
- regional intergovernmental commns: establishment (proposed) A/8703; ESC res. 1682 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$)
- seminars ESC res. 1680 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- & UN Development Decade, 2nd: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: & women: status

WOMEN (continued)

- -- UNDP-assisted activities, participation in ESC res. 1684 (LN) in E/5183 (ESCOR. 52nd sess., suppl. no.1)
- WOMEN'S INTERNATIONAL DEMOCRATIC FEDERATION, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C.2/750
- WOMEN'S INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR PEACE AND FREEDOM, documents by
- -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750
- WOMEN'S INTERNATIONAL ZIONIST ORGANIZATION, documents by
- --- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750
- WORKING GROUP ON THE FINANCING OF THE UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PAL-ESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST
- -- activities, 1972 A/8849
- -- report A/8849(test)
- terms of reference A/8849
- WORLD ASSOCIATION OF GIRL GUIDES AND GIRL SCOUTS, documents by -- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

World Bank: See INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECON-STRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT

WORLD DEVELOPMENT DAY (proposed) Meeting records *TD/SR. 109, 111, 113

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY (5 Jun) --- designation A/8783; A/C, 2/L, 1229/Rev. 1

- WORLD FEDERATION OF UNITED NATIONS ASSOCIA-TIONS, documents by
- -- Centre for Economic and Social Information; strengthening (proposed) E/C.2/756

WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME

See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO)

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 6/SR. 570 -- activities A/8703

WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION See also Protein Advisory Group (FAO/WHO/UNICEF) -- activities E/AC. 24/L. 419, L. 420

- WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN organizations: economic and social activities and programmes: co-ordination E/AC, 24/L, 419

WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION -- activities E/AC.24/L.423/Rev.1 -- space activities A/AC.105/PV.116 -- work programme A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1 WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION, documents hv -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/1438 -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833 WORLD PEACE COUNCIL, Helsinki -- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/749; *A/SPC/SR. 810 WORLD POPULATION CONFERENCE, 3rd, 1974 -- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1509 -- organization A/8703; ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- programme of activities ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- Secretary-General: appointment A/8703 WORLD POPULATION YEAR, 1974 -- observance ESC res. 1672 (LII) in E/5183 (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl. no.1) -- preparations A/8703 WORLD TOURISM ORGANIZATION -- establishment *TD/III/C. 4/SR. 2-4, 9 WORLD UNION OF CATHOLIC WOMEN'S ORGANIZA-TIONS, documents by -- population E/C. 2/754 WORLD WEATHER WATCH (WMO) Draft resolutions A/C. 1/L. 606/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1863 WORLD YOUNG WOMEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION, documents by

-- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

Y

Yearbook on human rights for 1969 Sales no.: E. 72. XIV. 1

YEMEN, documents by

- -- capital punishment ST/SOA/118
- -- Cttee on Contributions: members: increase A/8795
- -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8795
- -- Philippines: natural disasters: assistance E/L. 1508

YEMEN, documents by (continued)

- -- racial discrimination: elimination: international action E/CN, 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1231, L. 1234
- Yemen (People's Democratic Republic): See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN

YEMEN SITUATION <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2063

YOUTH

- See also Children -- needs and aspirations Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2039, 2049, 2058
- YUGOSLAVIA, documents by
- -- diplomats: protection A/8710/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817
- -- ILC: anniversary, 25th: observance A/C. 6/L. 859
- -- ILC, 24th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 858/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775
- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939 international action E/CN. 4/1093/Add. 5
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1227, L. 1234

Ζ

ZAFRULLA KHAN, MUHAMMAD (Pakistan) -- biography A/8756 (S/10761)

ZAIRE, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies E/AC.24/ L. 435
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 861/Rev. 1

ZAMBIA, documents by

- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/C. 3/L. 1939
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/8833

ZONTA INTERNATIONAL, documents by

-- UN Development Decade, 2nd: & women E/C. 2/750

Bibliographical Series

(Continued from inside front cover)

Indexes to Proceedings

(continued)

_ ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL ____ TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL _____

No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)	No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
E. 1 ± 0 4 E. 5 E. 6 E. 7 E. 8 E. 9 E. 10 E. 11 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 15 E. 16 E. 17 E. 18 E. 20 E. 21 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 25 E. 20 E. 31 E. 32 E. 33 E. 34 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 30 E. 31 E. 32 E. 34 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 40 E. 41 E. 42 E. 42 E. 44 E. 42 E. 44 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 40 E. 30 E. 34 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 40 E. 44 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 44 E.	Not issued 14th; 1st special - 1952 15th - 1953 16th - 1953 17th - 1954 18th - 1955 20th - 1955 21st - 1956 22nd - 1956 23rd - 1957 24th - 1957 24th - 1957 25th - 1958 26th - 1959 28th - 1959 28th - 1960 30th - 1960 31st - 1961 33rd - 1962 34th - 1963 36th - 1963 37th - 1964/1965 38th - 1965 40th - 1966 41st - 1966 41st - 1968 46th - 1968 46th - 1969 47th - 1970 50th - 1971 51st - 1971	53. I. 9 53. I. 23 54. I. 11 54. I. 16 55. I. 20 56. I. 11 56. I. 26 57. I. 8 57. I. 16 58. I. 5 58. I. 12 59. I. 8 59. I. 13 60. I. 5 60. I. 9 61. I. 5 61. I. 14 62. I. 10 62. I. 17 63. I. 12 63. I. 12 63. I. 15 64. I. 19 65. I. 21 65. I. 21 65. I. 21 866. I. 11 66. I. 18 67. I. 10 67. I. 35 E. 68. I. 12 E. 70. I. 8 E. 70. I. 16 E. 71. I. 7 E. 71. I. 9 E. 71. I. 18 E. 72. I. 6	$\begin{array}{c} 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.35\\ 0.50\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.50\\$	T. 1 ± 0 5 T. 6 T. 7 T. 8 T. 9 T. 10 T. 11 T. 12 T. 13 T. 14 T. 15 T. 16 T. 17 T. 18 T. 19 T. 20 T. 21 T. 22 T. 23 T. 24 T. 25 T. 26 T. 27 T. 28 T. 29 T. 30 T. 31 T. 32 T. 33	Not issued 11th - 1952 12th - 1953 13th - 1954 14th - 1955 15th - 1955 17th; 5th special - 1957/56 18th - 1956 19th; 6th special - 1957 20th - 1957 21st; 7th special - 1957/58 23rd - 1959 24th - 1959 25th; 10th special - 1959/60 26th - 1960 27th; 11th special - 1961 28th and 29th - 1962 30th - 1963 31st - 1964 32nd; 12th special - 1965 33rd - 1968 36th - 1969 37th - 1970 38th - 1971 39th - 1972	53. I. 17 54. I.12 54. I.24 55. I. 21 55. I. 31 56. I. 27 57. I. 2 57. I. 19 57. I. 19 57. I. 16 58. I. 8 59. I. 4 59. I. 4 59. I. 11 59. I. 11 59. I. 18 60. I. 4 61. I. 2 62. I. 5 63. I. 3 63. I. 32 64. I. 23 65. I. 7 66. I. 29 E. 68. I. 6 E. 70. I. 2 E. 71. I. 17 E. 72. I. 18	$\begin{array}{c} 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 50\$

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

HOW TO OBTAIN UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATIONS

United Nations publications may be obtained from bookstores and distributors throughout the world. Consult your bookstore ar write to: United Nations, Sales Section, New York or Geneva.

COMMENT SE PROCURER LES PUBLICATIONS DES NATIONS UNIES

Les publications des Nations Unies sont en vente dans les librairies et les agences dépositaires du monde entier, Informez-vous auprès de votre librairie ou adressez-vous à: Nations Unies, Section des ventes, New York ou Genève.

КАК ПОЛУЧИТЬ ИЗДАНИЯ ОРГАНИЗАЦИИ ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫХ НАЦИЙ

Падания Организации Объединенных Наций можно купить в книжных магазинах и агентствах во всех районах мира. Наводите справки об изданиях в вашем книжном магазине или пишите по адресу: Организация Объединенных Наций, Секция по продаже изданий, Нью-Йорк или Женева.

COMO CONSEGUIR PUBLICACIONES DE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS

Las publicaciones de las Naciones Unidas están en venta en librerías y casas distribuidoras en todas partes del mundo. Consulte a su librero o diríjase a: Naciones Unidas, Sección de Ventas, Nueva York o Ginebra.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

NOVEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 11

UNITED NATIONS

DAG HAMMARSKJOLD LIBRARY

Indexes to Resolutions

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER. H/-.

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
1	General Assembly, 1946-1970 - Part I: Numerical List	E. 72. I. 3	3,00
	Part II: Subject Index	E. 72. I. 14	3,00

Bibliographical Series

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER.B/-.

General and Miscellaneous

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
1	Selected bibliography of the specialized agencies related to the United Nations	49. I. 16	0.25
2	Latin America, 1939-1949. A selected bibliography	52. I. 12	1.50
3	A bibliography of the Charter of the United Nations	55.1.7	1.25
4	Index to microfilm of UN documents in English, 1946-1950	55. I. 24	0.50
5/Rev. 2	List of United Nations document series symbols	E.70.1.21	2 .50
6	Bibliography on industrialization in under-developed countries	56. II. B. 2	2.00
7	List of periodicals and newspapers currently received. Mar 1957		
8	Bibliographical style manual	63. I. 5	0.75
9	Economic and social development plans. Africa, Asia and Latin America. Jun 1964	64. I. 16	0.50
10	Government Gazettes. An annotated list	64. I. 24	0.75
11	Economic and social development plans. Centrally-planned economies; developed		
	market economies. Mar 1966	66. I. 10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E.68.I.10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E.68.I.10	1.0

Indexes to Proceedings

GENE	RAL ASSEMBLY			_SECUR	ITY COUNCIL.	······	
No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S. *)	No.	YEAR	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
A,1	5th - 1950/51	53. I. 8	1.50	S. 1	19th - 1964	65. I. 17	0.75
A.2	6th - 1951/52	54. I. 23	1.75	S. 2	20th - 1965	66. I. 15	1.00
A.3	7th - 1952/53	53. I. 26	1.50	S, 3	21st - 1966	67. I. 18	0.75
A. 3/Add. 1	7th resumed - 1953	53.1.38	0.10	S. 4	22nd - 1967	E.68.I.15	1.00
A.4	8th - 1953	54. I. 13	1.50	S . 5	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 19	1.00
A.5	9th - 1954	55. I. 15	1.25	S. 6	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 18	1.00
A.6	10th - 1955	56. I. 2 1	1.00	S. 7	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 11	1.50
A.7	11th; 1st and 2nd emer-			S. 8	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 8	1.50
	gency special - 1956/57	57. I. 25	1.25				
A.8	12th - 1957	58. I. 15	1,25				
A.9	13th; 3rd emergency						
& Add. 1	special - 1958/59	59. I. 14	1.70				
A.10	14th - 1959	60. I. 11	1.50				
A.11	15th; 4th emergency						
	special - 1960/61	61, I. 18	2,00			_	
A.12	16th; 3rd special - 1961/62	62. I. 24	2,00				
A.13	17th; 4th special - 1962/63	63. I. 33	2.00				
A. 14	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·						
& Add. 1	18th - 1963	64, I. 22	2.00				
A.15	19th - 1964/1965	66. I. 4	1,00				
A.16	20th - 1965	66. I. 28	2.50				
A. 17	21st; 5th special - 1966/67	67. I. 27	3.00				
A.18	5th emergency special -						
	1967; 22nd - 1967/68	E. 69. I. 3	3.50				
A. 19	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 27	3.00				
A, 20	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 25	3.50				
A. 21	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 16	4, 50				
A.22	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 15					
• •	4	f l	I.	1 I			I I

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

(Continued on inside back cover)



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

NOVEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 11

UNITED NATIONS New York, 1973

ST/LIB/SER. E/293

SUBSCRIPTION TO

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Eleven issues per year plus Cumulative Subject Index (2 vols.) and Cumulative Checklist

Annual subscription: \$U.S. 25.00 Price per issue: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies) Price of annual cumulations, if bought separately, varies.

Table of Contents

General introduction - p.v

List of abbreviations - p.vi

CHECKLIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

Page

General Assembly		<u>E</u> c
Official Records	377	Re
A/-: Plenary Documents	378	100
A/AC. 105/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of		Ec
Outer Space	383	
A/AC. 105/C. 1/-: Scientific and Technical Sub-		Ec
Committee	383	E /
A/AC. 109/-: Special Committee on Implementation		E/
of Declaration on Independence of Colonial		E/
Countries and Peoples	383	
A/AC. 109/SC. 4/-: Sub-Committee III	383	
A/AC. 121/-: Special Committee on Peace-keeping		
Operations	383	\mathbf{E}
A/AC. 138/-: Committee on the Peaceful Uses of		Ε/
the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the		
Limits of National Jurisdiction	384	Se
A/AC. 138/SC. I/-: Sub-Committee I	384	
A/AC. 138/SC. II/-: Sub-Committee II	384	De
A/AC. 138/SC. III/-: Sub-Committee II	384	ST
A/AC. 158/SC. III/-: Sub-Committee IIIA/AC. 154/-: Committee on Relations with the Host	004	
Country	385	Of
A/AC. 154/WG. 1/-: Working Group	386	ST
A/BUR/-: General Committee	387	
A/C.1/-: First Committee	387	
A/SPC/-: Special Political Committee	389	
	391	
A/C. 2/-: Second Committee A/C. 3/-: Third Committee	392	
A/C. 4/-: Fourth Committee	392	Ec
A/C, $4/-$: Fifth Committee	395	Ār
	397	
A/C. 6/-: Sixth Committee A/CN. 9/-: United Nations Commission on Interna-	051	Ur
tional Trade Law	399	
cional frade Law	000	-
Conferences		ID
Fourth United Nations International Conference on		
the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy, Geneva		
1971	399	\underline{U}
Security Council		-
Official Records	400	TI
S/-: Council Documents	400	
	100	
Economic and Social Council		UI
Official Records	401	-
E/AC. 6/-: Economic Committee	401	
E/AC. 24/-: Co-ordination Committee	401	Pu

	Page
Economic and Social Council (continued)	
Regional Commissions	
Economic Commission for Europe (E/ECE/-)	402
Economic Commission for Africa (E/CN. 14/-)	402
E/CN. 14/CART/-: Cartographic Matters E/CN. 14/HOU/-: Housing Problems in Africa	402 403
E/CN. 14/NAC/-: Working Group on Production	403
Accounts, Commodity Balances and Input-	
Output Analysis at Both Current and Constant	403
Prices, Dakar 1971 E/CN.14/POP/-: Population Matters	403
E/CN. 14/TRANS/-: Transport in Africa	403
Secretariat	
Department of Economic and Social Affairs	
ST/SOA/-: Social Development Division	403
Office of Conferences Services	
ST/LIB/SER. B/-: Library: Bibliographical Series:	
Indexes to Proceedings	403
Publications of the Secretariats of the Regional Economic Commissions	_
the Regional Economic Commission	3
Economic Commission for Europe Annuals and Miscellaneous Publications	
Annuals and Miscellaneous Publications	403
United Nations Industrial	
Development Organization (ID/-)	404
ID/SER. H/-: Secretariat: Project Formulation and Evaluation Series	404
Evaluation Series	404
United Nations Conference on	
Trade and Development	
TD/B/-: Trade and Development Board: Board	
Documents	405
United Nations Research	
Institute for Social Development	
	4.8-
Publications	405

SUB.	JECT INDEX		Yellow fa	scicle
LIST	OF SALES PUBLIC	ATIONS		p. 421
LIST	OF DOCUMENTS	REPUBLISHED		p. 418
LIST	OF DOCUMENTS	AND PUBLICATIONS	ISSUED	p. 406

General Introduction

\$COPE

1. The United Nations Documents Index, prepared by the Documentation Division of the United Nations Headquarters Library, New York, lists and indexes all documents and publications of the United Nations--except restricted material and internal papers-- and all printed publications of the International Court of Justice.

ARRANGEMENT

2. Documents and publications are entered in the checklist section according to their series symbols. Publications which do not bear a symbol are entered by title under the issuing body. The appropriate section in the *Cumulative Index* should be consulted for general information on the system of document series symbols. For information on the sequence of the entries in the checklist see the table of contents, and for the arrangement of the subject index see the introductory note to that section (yellow pages).

MONTHLY ISSUES

3. Each monthly issue of the United Nations Documents Index includes in general the documents and publications processed by the Documentation Division during the month. The issues of July and August are combined in one issue. Periodicals are listed annually in the Cumulative Checklist.

Each issue comprises three separate sections that can 4. be used independently. The first section is a checklist of United Nations documents and publications, arranged by symbol and fully described bibliographically. The second section comprises: a) a list by symbol only of all United Nations documents received by the Library during the preceding month, with indication of the languages in which they were issued, and notes concerning their availability for distribution. It should be noted that this list includes language editions of all documents and publications as they are received and is not necessarily limited to those processed and entered in the checklist; b) a list of mimeographed documents republished in the printed Official Records and in other publications; c) a list of The third section is a combined sales publications. author-subject index to the documents described in the checklist. It is printed on a detachable yellow fascicle and can be removed and used independently of the checklist.

CUMULATIVE EDITIONS

5. Beginning with vol. 14 (1963) the monthly issues are superseded at the end of the year by two separate annual cumulations, the *Cumulative Checklist* and the *Cumulative Index*.

The Cumulative Index is a consolidation of the twelve monthly subject indexes. It contains also (a) a consolidated list by symbol of all documents and publications issued by the United Nations and the International Court of Justice during the year; (b) a consolidated list of documents republished in the Official Records or elsewhere; (c) a consolidated list of sales publications; (d) a list of new document series symbols.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

6. Information concerning the documentation system of the United Nations and the availability of the documents is given each year in the January issue in the introductory note preceding the Checklist of Documents and Publications. A list of libraries and Information Centres receiving United Nations material is issued each year under symbol ST/LIB/12/Rev. -.

7. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or issued in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are not for general distribution, deposit or sale.

SUBSCRIPTION

8. The United Nations Documents Index is published monthly at annual subscription rate of \$U.S. \$25.00 (or equivalent in other currencies), post-free, and including the two annual cumulations. Single copies are available at \$U.S. 1.50. The annual cumulations are also available separately as sales publications. Subscriptions may be placed with the sales agents of United Nations publications. Orders and inquiries from countries without a sales agent may be addressed to the Sales Section, United Nations, New York, N.Y. 10017, or to the Distribution and Sales Section, United Nations Office at Geneva, 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland.

List of Abbreviations

ACC	Administrative Committee on Co-ordination	IGO
adm.	administration	ILC
commn	commission	ILO
cttee	committee	IMC
DC	Disarmament Commission	
D-G	Director-General	IMF
ECA	Economic Commission for Africa	INC
ECAFE	Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	ITU NGC
ECE	Economic Commission for Europe	NSG
ECLA	Economic Commission for Latin America	OAS
ED	Executive Director	OAU
EEC	European Economic Community	OEC
ESC	Economic and Social Council	ONU
FAO	Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations	OR
Fund	International Monetary Fund	ото
GA	General Assembly	SC
GATT	General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade	S-G
IAEA	International Atomic Energy Agency	TC
IATA	International Air Transport Association	TDE
IBRD	International Bank for Reconstruction and De- velopment	UN UNC
ICAO	International Civil Aviation Organization	one
ICC	International Chamber of Commerce	UNC
ICEM	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration	UNC
IC FTU	International Confederation of Free Trade Unions	
ICJ	International Court of Justice	UND UNE
IDA	International Development Association	
IDB	Industrial Development Board	UNE
IFC	International Finance Corporation	UNE
IFCTU	International Federation of Christian Trade Unions	UN F

IGO	Inter-governmental Organization
ILC	International Law Commission
ILO	International Labour Organisation
IMCO	Inter-governmental Maritime Consultative Or- ganization
IMF	International Monetary Fund
INCB	International Narcotics Control Board
ITU	International Telecommunication Union
NGO	Non-governmental organization
NSGT	Non-Self-Governing Territories
OAS	Organization of American States
OAU	Organization of African Unity
OECD	Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development
ONUC	United Nations Operation in the Congo
OR	Official Records
OTC	Office of Technical Co-operation
SC	Security Council
S-G	Secretary-General
TC	Trusteeship Council
TDB	Trade and Development Board
UN	United Nations
UNCITRAL	United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
UNCTAD	United Nations Conference on Trade and De- velopment
UNCURK	United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
UNDP	United Nations Development Programme
UNE F	United Nations Emergency Force
UNESCO	United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul- tural Organization
UNESOB	United Nations Economic and Social Office in Beirut
UNFICYP	United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus

UNHCR	United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees	UNRWA
UNICEF	United Nations Children's Fund	UNSDR
UNIDO	United Nations Industrial Development Organi- zation	UNTSO
UNIPOM	United Nations India-Pakistan Observation Mis- sion	UPU
UNITAR	United Nations Institute for Training and Re- search	USSR WFP
United Kingdom	United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland	WFTU
United States	United States of America	WFUN
UNMOGIP	United Nations Military Observation Group in India and Pakistan	WHO WMO
INIDICO	United Nations Basearch Institute for Social	World

UNRISD United Nations Research Institute for Social Development

- INRWA United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- UNSDRI United Nations Social Defence Research Institute
- UNTSO United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
- UPU Universal Postal Union
- JSSR Union of Soviet Socialist Republics
- WFP World Food Programme
- WFTU World Federation of Trade Unions
- WFUNA World Federation of United Nations Associations
- WHO World Health Organization
- WMO World Meteorological Organization
- World International Bank for Reconstruction and De-Bank velopment

Checklist of Documents and Publications

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Official Records

26th SESSION

26th SESSION

Annexes (continued)

Annexes

Annexes for the 26th session, 21 Sep - 22 Dec 1971. Oct 1972. Various pagings. Printed. \$U.S. 12.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Bound volume containing documents of the 26th session (previously listed and indexed individually) grouped by agenda item number as follows:

Agenda item no.	Date of issue of fascicle	No. of pages
		or pages
1,2	No fascicles issued	
3	Feb 1972	3
4-6	No fascicles issued	
7	Mar 1972	3
8	Oct 1972	33
9	Feb 1972	2
10	Feb 1972	1
11	Feb 1972	1
12	Sep 1972	35
13	Mar 1972	3
14	Feb 1972	1
15	Mar 1972	1
16, 17	No fascicles issued	
18	Feb 1972	2
19	No fascicle issued	
20	Feb 1972	1
21	Feb 1972	1
22	Mar 1972	7
23	Apr 1972	10
24	Feb 1972	1
25	Feb 1972	6
26	Apr 1972	3
27-32 and		26
33 and 92	Sep 1972	12
34	Sep 1972	6
35	Aug 1972	4
36	Feb 1972	3
37 and 12	Apr 1972	15
38 and 12	Mar 1972	8
39	Mar 1972	4
40	Mar 1972	4
41	Apr 1972	8
42	Mar 1972	7
43	Feb 1972	2
44	Feb 1972	18
45	Mar 1972	6
46	Feb 1972	6
47	Mar 1972	11
48	Mar 1972	3
49	Apr 1972	15
50, 51 and		2
52	Mar 1972	3

Agenda item no.	Date of issue of fascicle	No. of pages
53	Jan 1972	11
54	May 1972	18
54/Corr.1	Aug 1972	1
55	Mar 1972	8
56	Feb 1972	2
57	Mar 1972	3
58	Feb 1972	5
59	Mar 1972	5
60	See items $50, 51$ and 60	
61	Mar 1972	5
62	Mar 1972	5
63	Feb 1972	3
64	Feb 1972	2
65	Mar 1972	2
66	Mar 1972	6
67	Mar 1972	5
68	Mar 1972	8
<u>69</u>	Mar 1972	2
70	Mar 1972	3
71 and 12	Mar 1972	4
72	Mar 1972	2
73	Mar 1972	2
74	Mar 1972	3
75	Mar 1972	5
76	Jul 1972	63
77	Mar 1972	1
78	Mar 1972	3
79	Feb 1972	6
80	Feb 1972	4
81	Mar 1972	2
82	Mar 1972	5
83 and 26	Apr 1972	5
84	Mar 1972	11
85	Mar 1972	2
86	See items 99 and 86	
87	Mar 1972	5
88	Apr 1972	25
89	Feb 1972	9
90	Mar 1972	11
91	Mar 1972	4
92	See items 33 and 92	
93	Mar 1972	7
94	Feb 1972	2
95	Mar 1972	3
96	Feb 1972	2
97	Feb 1972	3
98	See items 27-32 and 98	
99 and 86	Mar 1972	10
100	Mar 1972	3
101	Feb 1972	2
102	Mar 1972	3

27th SESSION

Supplements

No. 5: Report of the International Court of Justice, 1 Aug 1971 - 31 Jul 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 5 p. (A/8705). Printed. U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

<u>No. 13 & Corrigendum</u>: Report of the Commissioner-General of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Oct - 10 Nov 1972. Various pagings, including annexes. (A/8713 & Corr.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 21: Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Oct 1972. vii, 251 p. (A/8721). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 21, Corrigendum. Nov 1972. 1 p. (A/8721/ Corr. 1). Photo-offset. English, French, Russian and Spanish only.

No. 22A: Addendum to the report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Nov 1972. iv, 5 p. (A/8722/Add.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 28A: Addendum to the report of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System. Comments of the International Civil Service Advisory Board. Oct 1972. iii, 15 p., including annex. (A/8728/Add. 1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 29: Report of the Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations. Nov 1972. iii, 19 p. (A/8729). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 29, Corrigendum. 21 Nov 1972. 1 p. (A/8729/ Corr. 1). Photo-offset. Russian only.

Plenary Documents

General Series

A/8647/Add. 2. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8705. <u>Report</u> of the International Court of Justice, 1 Aug 1971-31 Jul 1972. Sep 1972. iii, 5 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.5). Printed.
\$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

General Series (continued)

A/8708/Add. 2. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revised estimates resulting from decisions of the Economic and Social Council at its 52nd and 53rd sessions. 3rd <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 23 Oct 1972. [12] p., including annexes.

--/Add. 3. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions contained in documents A/L. 677 and Add. 1, A/L. 678 and Add. 1 and 2 and A/L. 679 and Corr. 1 and Add. 1 and 2. 4th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Bud-getary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 31 Oct 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 4. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Emoluments of members of the International Court of Justice. 5th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 2 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 5. ... Progress made by the Administrative Management Service in conducting a survey of manpower utilization in the Secretariat. 6th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 2 Nov 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 6. ... Programme of major maintenance of and improvements to the Palais des Nations, Geneva. 7th <u>report of the Advisory Committee</u> on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 3 Nov 1972. 3 p.

--/Add. 7. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 3rd Committee (A/C. 3/L. 1941). 8th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 7 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 8. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/SPC/L. 241/ Rev. 1 and A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1. 9th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 10 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/8708/Add.9. ... Review and reappraisal of United Nations information policies and activities. 10th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 10 Nov 1972. 4 p.

--/Add. 10. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 864. 11th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8713 & Corr. 1. Report of the Commissioner-General of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Oct -10 Nov 1972. Various pagings, including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl no. 13 and Corrigendum). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8715. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Report of the Trade and Development Board on the 1st part of its 12th session. 6 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Transmits TD/B/421.

A/8721. Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Oct 1972. vii, 251 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21). Photooffset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Corr.1. Nov 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21, Corrigendum). Photo-offset. English, French, Russian and Spanish only.

A/8722/Add. 1. Addendum to the report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Nov 1972. iv, 5 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8728/Add.1. Addendum to the report of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System. Comments of the International Civil Service Advisory Board. Oct 1972. iii, 15 p., including annex. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 0. 50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8729. Report of the Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations. Nov 1972. iii, 19 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29). Photooffset. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Corr. 1. 21 Nov 1972. 1 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29, Corrigendum). Photo-offset. Russian only.

General Series (continued)

A/8770/Add. 1. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Maltreatment and torture of prisoners in South Africa. Addendum to the report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8775/Add. 1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 24 Oct 1972. 7 p.

Transmits replies from Member States.

--/Add. 2. 16 Nov 1972. 4 p. Transmits reply from the Security Council.

--/Add. 3. 20 Nov 1972. 2 p. Transmits reply from Venezuela.

A/8777/Add. 2. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 20 Oct 1972. [14] p., including annex. Includes o' ervations received from Governments.

A/8778/Add. 1, 2. Importance of universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Note by the Socretary-General. 27 Oct -17 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/8781. Human rights in armed conflicts. Respect for human rights in armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 20 Sep 1972. [119] p., including annex.

--/Corr.1. 11 Oct 1972. [17] p., including annex. English only.

A/8782. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Implementation of the Declaration on the Promotion among Youth of the Ideals of Peace, Mutual Respect and Understanding between Peoples. Agenda item 54 (b) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 6 Oct 1972. 100 p.

Contains comments received from Governments.

A/8783/Add.1/Corr.1. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p. English, Russian and Spanish only,

--/Add. 2. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Location of the proposed environment secretariat. Report of the Secretary-General. 9 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8790/Corr.1. 3 Nov 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 2. Pattern of conferences. Agenda item 75 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 10 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8801/Add. 2. Agenda of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly. 10 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8802/Add. 2. Allocation of agenda items for the 27th regular session of the General Assembly. 10 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8817/Add. 1. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 1 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Transmits communication from Kenya.

A/8821/Add. 1, 2. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). Report by the Secretary-General. 10, 15 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/8823/Add. 1. Principles of international co-operation in the detection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). Analytical survey prepared in accordance with resolution 1691 (LII) of the Economic and Social Council. Report of the Secretary-General. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8831/Add.1. Personnel questions. Composition of the Secretariat. Agenda item 81(a) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 16 p.

A/8844. Crime prevention and control. Agenda item 53 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 19 Oct 1972. 41 p.

Revised version of A/8372, "Criminality and social change".

A/8850 & Add. 1. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 25 Oct - 13 Nov 1972. Various pagings, including annexes.

A/8856. United Nations International School. Agenda item 84 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 26 Oct 1972. 30 p., including annex, appendices.

Annex contains report of the Board of Trustees for 1971/1972.

A/8859. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity. Agenda item 20 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 27 Oct 1972. 10 p.

A/8860. Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board. Agenda item 82 (XXVII). Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 25 Oct 1972. 11 p.

A/8861. Amendment to rule 160 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. Agenda item 93 (XXVII). Report of the 5th Committee. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8862. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Agenda item 68 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Economic and Social Council (Chapter XVI). Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 5 p.

A/8863. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). Preparation of an international treaty concerning the moon. Agenda item 29 (XXVII). Report of the 1st Committee. 1 Nov 1972. 8 p.

A/8864. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Report of the 1st Committee. 1 Nov 1972. 7 p.

A/8865 (S/10820). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/8866. General debate. Agenda item 9 (XXVII). Letter dated 23 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns status of Falkland Islands (Malvinas).

A/8867. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/L. 677 and Add. 1, A/L. 678 and Add. 1 and 2 and A/L. 679 and Corr. 1 and Add. 1-3. Report of the 5th Committee, 1 Nov 1972, 5 p.

A/8868 & Add. 1. Pattern of conferences. Agenda item 75 (XXVII). Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 1, 3 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/8869. International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space. Agenda item 28 (XXVII). Preparation of an international treaty concerning the moon. Agenda item 29 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution II recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8863, para. 12). Report of the 5th Committee. 1 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8870 (S/10823). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 1 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 1 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8871 & Rev. 1. Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country. Agenda item 91 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 2, 10 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/8872. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (c) (XXVII). Confirmation of the appointment of the Executive Director. Note by the Secretary-General. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8873. Financial reports and accounts for the year 1971 and reports of the Board of Auditors. Agenda item 71 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 6 Nov 1972. 6 p.

--/Corr.1. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p. Chinese and Spanish only.

A/8874. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 78 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 14 Nov 1972. 77 p.

A/8875 (S/10827). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 8 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Egypt to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 8 Nov 1972. [4] p., including annexes.

A/8876. Adoption of the agenda of the 27th regular session and allocation of items. Agenda item 8 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

--/Corr. 1. 13 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/8878. Supplementary estimates for the financial year 1972. Agenda item 72 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 10 Nov 1972, 5 p.

A/8879. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). <u>Report of</u> the Special Political Committee. 10 Nov 1972. 17 p.

A/8880. Elimination of all form of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Report of the 3rd Committee. 13 Nov 1972. 29 p.

A/8887 (S/10829). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 10 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 10 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8888. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects. Agenda item 41 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Special Com-</u> mittee on Peace-keeping Operations. 13 Nov 1972. [6] p., including annex.

General Series (continued)

A/8889. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 13 Nov 1972. 8 p.

A/8890. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions C and D recommended by the Special Political Committee (A/8879, para.30). <u>Re-</u> port of the 5th Committee. 14 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8891. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution III recommended by the 3rd Committee (A/8880, para. 51). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 14 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/8894. Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country. Agenda item 91 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8897. Personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (XXVII). Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on personnel problems in the United Nations. Note by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 21 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8902. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 1st Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 4 p.

--/Corr.1. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/8903. Implementation of the results of the Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States. Agenda item 27 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 1st Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8904. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 1st Committee. 27 Nov 1972. 9 p.

A/8905. Chemical and bacteriological (biological) weapons. Agenda item 31 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 1st Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8906. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). <u>Re-</u> <u>port</u> of the 1st Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 8 p.

A/8907. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 2830 (XXVI) concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol II of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco). Agenda item 33 (XXVII). <u>Re-</u> port of the 1st Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8912. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution A recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8904, para. 15). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Information Series

A/INF/150/Add. 1 & Add. 1/Rev. 1. Communications received relating to General Assembly matters. 15, 17 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/INF/151. United Nations Administrative Tribunal. Note by the Secretary-General. 30 Oct 1972. 5 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/L. 677 & Add. 1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Cyprus, Dahomey, Democratic Yemen, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mongolia, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Uganda, Ukrainian SSR, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 20, 23 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Addendum adds Chile and Malaysia as co-sponsors.

A/L. 678 & Add. 1, 2. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Cameroon, Congo, Cyprus, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, Indonesia, Iran, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Nigeria, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Singapore, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. Dissemination of infor-mation on decolonization. 20-24 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Addenda add Dahomey, Maldives, Pakistan, Burundi, Mauritius, Niger and Togo as co-sponsors.

A/L. 679 & Corr. 1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Argentina, Austria, Barbados, Bulgaria, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Czechoslovakia, Dahomey, Democratic Yemen, Denmark, Egypt, Ethiopia, Finland, Gabon, Gambia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, Iceland, India, Iran, Ivory Coast, Kenya, Kuwait, Lebanon, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Morocco, Niger, Nigeria, Norway, Peru, Poland, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Sweden, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. International Conference for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa. 20, 24 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/L. 679/Add. 1-3. 23 Oct - 1 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Add Chile, Colombia, Ireland, Pakistan, Burundi, Jordan and Jamaica as co-sponsors.

A/L. 680 & Add. 1-3. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Bulgaria, Byelorussian SSR, Cuba, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, India, Jamaica, Kuwait, Liberia, Madagascar, Mongolia, Nigeria, Poland, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Tunisia, Ukrainian SSR, USSR, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights. 20 Oct - 2 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Addenda add Chile, Congo, Dahomey, Egypt, Guinea, Pakistan, Burundi, Cameroon, Jordan, Morocco, Mauritius, Rwanda, Togo, Uganda and Ghana as co-sponsors.

A/L. 682 & Rev. 1. Preparation of an international convention on principles governing the use by States of artificial earth satellites for direct television broadcasting. Agenda item 37 (XXVII). Belgium, Iraq, Italy, Mongolia, Netherlands and Poland: amendments to draft resolution I recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8864, para. 23). 7, 9 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/L. 683 & Add. 1. Admission of new Members to the United Nations. Agenda item 23 (XXVII). Australia, Barbados, Bhutan, Bulgaria, Canada, Central African Republic, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Denmark, El Salvador, Hungary, Jamaica, Kenya, Malaysia, Mauritius, Mongolia, Nepal, New Zealand, Poland, Senegal and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 17, 27 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Addendum adds Uganda as co-sponsor.

A/L. 684 & Add. 1-4. Strengthening of the role of the United Nations with regard to the maintenance and consolidation of international peace and security, the development of co-operation among all nations and the promotion of the rules of international law in relations between States. Agenda item 24 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Belgium, Chad, Costa Rica, El Salvador, Greece, Iran, Madagascar, Mali, Mexico, Morocco, Pakistan, Peru, Romania, Singapore, Thailand, Trinidad and Tobago and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 21-27 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Resolutions

A/RES/2905, 2907-2917, 2919-2922 (XXVII) To be republished in collected edition and in printed form as supplement no. 30 to the Official Records of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8730).

Addenda add Zaire, Burundi, Nepal, Zambia, Congo and five other States as co-sponsors.

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space

General Series

A/AC.105/100/Corr.1. Jun 1972. 1 p.

Information Series

A/AC. 105/INF. 262. Information furnished in conformity with General Assembly resolution 1721 B (XVI) by States launching objects into orbit or beyond. Letter dated 27 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States addressed to the Secretary-General. 8 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Transmits data concerning objects launched by the United States as of 31 Aug 1972.

SCIENTIFIC AND TECHNICAL SUB-COMMITTEE

Meeting Records

9th SESSION

A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96 and 99-101. Summary records, 94th - 96th and 99th - 101st meetings, 3-11 May 1972.

Cumulated edition.

No summary records have been issued for the 97th and 98th meetings.

Special Committee on Implementation of Declaration on Independence of Colonial Countries and Peoples

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/PV. and/or SR. 847, 849-893. Verbatim and summary records.

SR. 847 SR. 848	847th meeting (Not received)	10 Apr 1972
SR. 849	849th meeting	11 Apr 1972
SR. 850	850th meeting	11 Apr 1972
SR. 851	851st meeting	11 Apr 1972
SR. 852	852nd meeting	12 Apr 1972
SR. 853	853rd meeting	12 Apr 1972
SR. 854	854th meeting	13 Apr 1972
SR. 855	855th meeting	17 Apr 1972
SR. 856	856th meeting	17 Apr 1972
& Corr. 1		
SR. 857	857th meeting	18 Apr 1972
SR. 858	858th meeting	18 Apr 1972
SR, 859	859th meeting	19 Apr 1972
SR. 860	860th meeting	19 Apr 1972
SR. 861	861st meeting	20 Apr 1972
SR. 862	862nd meeting	20 Apr 1972
SR. 863	863rd meeting	21 Apr 1972
SR. 864	864th meeting	25 Apr 1972
SR. 865	865th meeting	25 Apr 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/PV. and/or SR. 847, 849-893. Verbatim and summary records (continued) $% \mathcal{A} = \mathcal{A} = \mathcal{A} = \mathcal{A}$

866th meeting	26 Apr 1972
867th meeting	26 Apr 1972
868th meeting	27 Apr 1972
869th meeting	27 Apr 1972
870th meeting	28 Apr 1972
871st meeting	16 May 1972
(English only)	·
872nd meeting	17 May 1972
873rd meeting	6 Jun 1972
874th meeting	12 Jun 1972
875th meeting	31 Jul 1972
876th meeting	1 Aug 1972
(English only)	
877th meeting	2 Aug 1972
878th meeting	4 Aug 1972
879th meeting	8 Aug 1972
880th meeting	11 Aug 1972
881st meeting	14 Aug 1972
882nd meeting	17 Aug 1972
883rd meeting	18 Aug 1972
884th meeting	18 Aug 1972
885th meeting	21 Aug 1972
886th meeting	23 Aug 1972
887th meeting	25 Aug 1972
888th meeting	25 Aug 1972
889th meeting	28 Aug 1972
	28 Aug 1972
	30 Aug 1972
	31 Aug 1972
	15 Sep 1972
(closing)	
	867th meeting 868th meeting 869th meeting 870th meeting 871st meeting 871st meeting 873rd meeting 873rd meeting 873rd meeting 875th meeting 876th meeting 876th meeting 876th meeting 877th meeting 878th meeting 880th meeting 881st meeting 883rd meeting 883rd meeting 884th meeting 886th meeting 886th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting 886th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting 887th meeting

SUB-COMMITTEE III

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 109/SC. 4/SR. 174-184/Corrigendum. 22 Sep 1972.

English.

Special Committee on

Peace-keeping Operations

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 121/L. 16. Fifth <u>report</u> of the Working Group. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 121/L. 17. Draft report of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations. 1 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

1972 MEETINGS

A/AC. 121/SR. 57, 58. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 57	57th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 58	58th meeting	10 Nov 1972

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction

Information Series

- A/AC. 138/INF. 7 & Corr. 1-3. List of delegations.
 20 Jul 10 Aug 1972. Various pagings. Trilingual text - E, F & S.
- --/Add. 1 & Add. 1/Corr. 1, 2. 24 Jul 4 Aug 1972. Various pagings. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

--/Add. 2 & Add. 2/Corr. 1. 27 Jul - 2 Aug 1972. Various pagings.

Trilingual text - E, F & S.

--/Add. 3-5. 1-10 Aug 1972. Various pagings. Trilingual text - E, F & S.

SUB-COMMITTEE I

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. I/L. 18/Add. 2. <u>Draft report</u> (Part 3). 11 Aug 1972. 2 p.

SUB-COMMITTEE II

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 6. USSR: draft article on fishing, 18 Jul 1972, 4 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 8. Management of the living resources of the sea. <u>Working paper</u> submitted by the Delegation of Canada. 27 Jul 1972. 11 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 9. United States: revised draft fisheries article. 4 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 10. Draft articles on exclusive economic zone concept presented by Kenya. 7 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 11. Working paper by the delegations of Australia and New Zealand. Principles for a fisheries régime. 11 Aug 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 12. Proposals for a régime of fisheries on the high seas. Submitted by Japan. 14 Aug 1972. 10 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 13 & Add. 1. <u>Draft report of Sub-</u> Committee II. 15, 17 Aug 1972. Various pagings.

A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 14. <u>Proposals</u> for the future organization of the work of Sub-Committee II submitted by Australia and Canada. 16 Aug 1972. 2 p.

SUB-COMMITTEE III

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 15. Report on the preparatory work for the International Conference on Marine Pollution to be convened by IMCO in 1973. 21 Jul 1972. 4 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 16. <u>Report</u> by the representative of the Department of Economic and Social Affairs at the 20th meeting of Sub-Committee III held on 20 Jul 1972 on actions taken at the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment regarding marine pollution and the preservation of the marine environment. 21 Jul 1972. 5 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 17. <u>Decisions</u> of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment (5-16 Jun 1972) relating to the preservation of the marine environment and marine pollution. 24 Jul 1972. [19] p., including annexes.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 18. Working paper submitted by the Canadian Delegation. Principles on marine scientific research for the 3rd Law of the Sea Conference. 25 Jul 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 23. Working paper submitted by Bulgaria, the Ukrainian SSR and the USSR. Basic principles concerning international co-operation in marine scientific research. 3 Aug 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 24 & Add. 1. Draft report of Sub-Committee [III] on its work in 1972. 10, 11 Aug 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 25. <u>Draft resolution</u> on preliminary measures to prevent and control marine pollution, submitted by Australia, Bulgaria, Canada, Iceland, Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Ukrainian SSR and USSR. 14 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 26. Canada: working paper on preservation of the marine environment. 31 Aug 1972. 24 p.

--/Corr. 1. 7 Nov 1972. 1 p. English and Russian only.

Committee on Relations with the Host Country

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 154/L. 1. Exchange of letters dated 29 Dec 1971 between the Chairman of the Committee and the United States Mission to the United Nations. Letter dated 29 Dec 1971 from the Chairman of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country addressed to the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations. 17 Jan 1972. 2 p.

Concerns protection of Permanent Mission of Syrian Arab Republic.

A/AC. 154/L. 2. Letter dated 12 Jan 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Cuba addressed to the Secretary-General. 14 Jan 1972. 2 p.

Concerns incident connected with Cuban Mission.

A/AC. 154/L. 3. Letter dated 20 Jan 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 26 Jan 1972. 2 p.

Concerns incident connected with Cuban Mission.

A/AC. 154/L. 4. Note verbale dated 24 Jan 1972 from the Permanent Mission of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 27 Jan 1972. 2 p.

Concerns incident during meeting of Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations.

A/AC. 154/L. 5. Organization of work of the Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 28 Jan 1972. 3 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 6 & Corr. 1. <u>Provisional agenda</u> of the 3rd meeting. 2, 3 Feb 1972. Various pagings.

A/AC. 154/L. 7 & Rev. 1. Provisional agenda of the 4th meeting. 8, 11 Feb 1972. Various pagings.

A/AC. 154/L. 8 & Add. 1. Organization of work. 9 Feb - 31 Jul 1972. Various pagings.

A/AC. 154/L. 9. Letter dated 29 Feb 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Cuba to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 1 Mar 1972. 2 p.

Concerns incidents against Cuban Mission.

A/AC. 154/L. 10. Letter dated 16 Mar 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 17 Mar 1972. 4 p.

Concerns M.V. Belov.

A/AC. 154/L. 11. Letter dated 27 Mar 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 29 Mar 1972. 6 p.

Concerns M.V. Belov.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 154/L. 12. Note verbale dated 4 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 4 Apr 1972. [7] p., including annexes.

Concerns Jews in Syria.

A/AC. 154/L. 13. Provisional agenda of the 5th meeting. 4 Apr 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 14. Letter dated 4 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the Chairman of the Committee. 7 Apr 1972. 2 p.

Reply to note verbale by Syria of same date concerning Jews in Syria.

A/AC. 154/L. 15. <u>Provisional agenda</u> of the 6th meeting. 7 Apr 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 16. Letter dated 14 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Czechoslovakia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 18 Apr 1972. 6 p.

Concerns handling of diplomatic cargo.

--/Corr.1. 9 May 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/AC. 154/L. 17. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 7th meeting. 19 Apr 1972. 1 p.

 A/AC. 154/L. 18. Letter dated 17 Apr 1972 from the Acting Charge d'affaires of Senegal addressed to the Secretary-General. 20 Apr 1972. 4 p. Concerns handling of diplomatic mail.

A/AC. 154/L. 19 & Corr. 1. Views of Member States with respect to the measures needed to ensure the future security of missions and the safety of their personnel. Report of the Secretary-General.
20 Apr - 10 Aug 1972. Various pagings. Transmits replies from Member States.

--/Add.1-9. 30 May - 13 Sep 1972. Various pagings.

Transmits replies from Member States.

A/AC. 154/L. 20. Letter dated 25 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 25 Apr 1972. 2 p.

Concerns handling of diplomatic mail.

A/AC. 154/L. 21. Letter dated 21 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the USSR to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 26 Apr 1972. 4 p.

Concerns activities of the Jewish Defense League.

A/AC. 154/L. 22. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 8th meeting. 28 Apr $\overline{1972}$. 1 p.

General Assembly

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 154/L. 23. Letter dated 1 May 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 1 May 1972. 2 p.

Reply to letter from USSR concerning activities of the Jewish Defense League.

A/AC. 154/L. 24. <u>Note verbale</u> dated 28 Apr 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Gabon to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 8 May 1972. 2 p.

Concerns conditions of safety in New York City.

A/AC. 154/L. 25. Study of the privileges and immunities, status and facilities accorded to representatives of Members and Secretariat staff at United Nations Headquarters and at other major duty stations. Report of the Secretary-General. 1 Jun 1972. 45 p.

 A/AC. 154/L. 26. Letter dated 8 Jun 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Committee. 9 Jun 1972. [26] p., including annex. Transmits report for 1971 of the New York City Commission to the United Nations.

A/AC. 154/L. 27. Letter dated 26 May 1972 from the Chargé d'affaires of the Permanent Mission of Venezuela to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 14 Jun 1972. 2 p.

Concerns diplomatic immunity.

A/AC. 154/L. 28. Provisional agenda for the 10th meeting. 15 Jun 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 29. Working paper concerning the organization of work, submitted by the Chairman of the Committee at the 10th meeting on 19 Jun 1972. 20 Jun 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 30. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 11th meeting. 21 Jun 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 31. Provisional agenda for the 12th meeting. 27 Jun 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L.32. Letter dated 3 Jul 1972 from the United States Mission to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the Committee. 11 Jul 1972. 11 p.

Transmits directory of private New York City agencies serving the United Nations community.

A/AC.154/L.33. Provisional agenda for the 13th meeting. 26 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 34. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 14th meeting. 28 Jul 1972. 1 p.

A/AC.154/L.35. Security of missions and the safety of their personnel. <u>Proposal</u> by Iraq. 1 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/AC. 154/L. 36. Letter dated 27 Jul 1972 from the Acting Permanent Representative of Czechoslovakia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 2 Aug 1972. 3 p.

Concerns working and living conditions of Czechoslovak Mission in New York.

A/AC. 154/L. 37. <u>Note verbale</u> dated 2 Aug 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Syrian Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 4 Aug 1972. 2 p. Common descent of Swrian Mission

Concerns harassment of Syrian Mission.

A/AC. 154/L. 38. Security of missions and the safety of their personnel. <u>Note</u> by the Secretariat. Proposals based upon consultations with the informal working group established at the 14th meeting of the Committee. 8 Aug 1972. 2 p.

A/AC. 154/L. 39. <u>Provisional agenda</u> for the 15th meeting. 8 Aug 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

SR. 1

1971 MEETINGS

A/AC. 154/SR. 1. Summary record.

28 Dec 1971

1972 MEETINGS

1sí meeting

A/AC. 154/SR. 2-15. Summary records.

SR. 2	2nd meeting	18 Jan 1972
*SR.3	3rd meeting	7 Feb 1972
*SR.4	4th meeting	15 Feb 1972
SR. 5	5th meeting	7 Apr 1972
SR. 6	6th meeting	10 Apr 1972
SR. 7	7th meeting	26 Apr 1972
SR. 8	8th meeting	2 May 1972
SR. 9	9th meeting	3 May 1972
SR. 10	10th meeting	19 Jun 1972
SR. 11	11th meeting	23 Jun 1972
SR. 12	12th meeting	30 Jun 1972
SR. 13	13th meeting	28 Jul 1972
SR. 14	14th meeting	1 Aug 1972
SR. 15	15th meeting	9 Aug 1972

WORKING GROUP

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit.

A/AC. 154/WG. 1/L. 1. <u>Statement</u> by the Chief of Staff Activities and Housing Section, Division of Personnel Administration, Office of Personnel. 4 Aug 1972. 6 p.

Concerns housing placement for the United Nations community.

General Committee

Meeting Records

*A/BUR/SR. 205. Provisional summary record, 205th meeting, 20 Oct 1972.

First Committee

(Political and Security, including the regulation of armaments)

General Series

A/C.1/1021/Add.2. Membership of the 1st Committee. 7 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C.1/1025. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). Letter dated 25 Oct 1972 from the Acting Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the Chairman of the 1st Committee. 3 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 1/1026. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). Letter dated 3 Nov 1972 from Chairman of the delegation of Mexico to the 27th session of the General Assembly addressed to the Secretary-General. 3 Nov 1972. 12 p.

A/C. 1/1027. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Letter dated 15 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Mexico addressed to the Secretary-General. 15 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 1/1028. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 2830 (XXVI) concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol II of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco). Agenda item 33 (XXVII). Letter dated 15 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the People's Republic of China addressed to the Secretary-General. 15 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 1/L. 616. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (c) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 5. Mexico and Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Chile, Cyprus, Czechoslovakia, Ecuador, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Iraq, Ireland, Jamaica, Lebanon, Madagascar, Malta, Mauritius, Mexico, Morocco, Nigeria, Peru, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>revised draft resolution.</u> 8 Nov 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 1/L. 617. Implementation of the results of the Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States. Agenda item 27 (XXVII). Austria, Belgium, Canada, Iran, Japan, Mexico and Netherlands: <u>draft resolution</u>. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr.1. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1. Implementation of the results of the Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States. Agenda item 27 (XXVII). Argentina, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Denmark, Iran, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Mexico, Netherlands, Sierra Leone, Spain: revised draft resolution. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 2. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p. Russian only.

A/C. 1/L. 618. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Brazil: working paper. 1 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 619 & Rev. 1. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 2830 (XXVI) concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol II of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco). Agenda item 33 (XXVII). Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, Uruguay and Venezuela: draft resolution. 3, 15 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 1/L. 620. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, El Salvador, Haiti, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, Uruguay and Venezuela: draft resolution. 3 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 621. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind and convening of a conference on the law of the sea: report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Algeria, Brazil, Oman, Peru and Senegal: <u>draft resolution</u>. 3 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 622. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea: report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Ecuador and Peru: draft resolution. 3 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 623. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (XXVII). Argentina, Brazil, Burma, Egypt, Ethiopia, India, Mexico, Morocco, Nigeria, Pakistan, Sweden and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 13 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 624. Urgent need for suspension of nuclear and thermonuclear tests. Agenda item 32 (XXVII). Belgium, Cameroon, Italy, Ivory Coast, Lebanon, Morocco, Rwanda and Zaire: amendments to the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 611. 13 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 625. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (c) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 5. Jordan, Kenya, Syria and Uganda: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 625/Rev. 1. ... Jordan, Kenya, Syria and Uganda: revised amendment to the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1. 15 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 626. General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (c) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 5. Administrative and financial implications of the revised draft resolution in A/C. 1/ L. 616/Rev. 1. <u>Statement</u> by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 627. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). Bulgaria, Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Mongolia, Poland, Ukrainian SSR and USSR: <u>draft resolution</u>. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 628. Chemical and bacteriological (biological) weapons. Agenda item 31 (XXVII). Argentina, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Egypt, Ethiopia, Hungary, Japan, Mongolia, Netherlands, Nigeria, Poland, Sweden, Ukrainian SSR, Yugoslavia: <u>draft</u> resolution. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr.1. 20 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 1/L. 629. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Argentina, Barbados, Botswana, Brazil, Burundi, Chile, Colombia, Congo, Cyprus, Egypt, Ethiopia, Equatorial Guinea, Ghana, Guyana, India, Indonesia Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Laos, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mali, Malaysia, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Nepal, Nigeria, Peru, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Spain, Sri Lanka, Syrian Arab Republic, Sudan, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zambia and Zaire: draft resolution. 20 Nov 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.1/L.629/Rev.1. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p. Russian only.

A/C. 1/L. 630. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/ L. 629. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 22 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 631. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). Algeria, Bhutan, Burundi, Cameroon, Ethiopia, Guyana, India, Iran, Iraq, Kuwait, Lesotho, Mauritiania, Mauritius, Nepal, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1. ... Algeria, Bhutan, Burundi, Cameroon, Ethiopia, Guyana, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Kuwait, Lesotho, Malaysia, Mauritania, Mauritius, Nepal, Pakistan, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Sri Lanka, Swaziland, Uganda, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zambia: revised draft resolution. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C.1/PV.1872-1902 Verbatim records.

*PV.1872	1872nd meeting	23 Oct 1972
*PV.1873	1873rd meeting	24 Oct 1972
*PV.1874	1874th meeting	[25]Oct 1972
& Corr.1	(English only)	
*PV, 1875	1875th meeting	26 Oct 1972
*PV.1876	1876th meeting	26 Oct 1972
*PV.1877	1877th meeting	27 Oct 1972
*PV.1878	1878th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*PV.1879	1879th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*PV.1880	1880th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*PV. 1881	1881st meeting	1 Nov 1972
& Corr.1	(Spanish and	
	Russian only)	
*PV.1882	1882nd meeting	2 Nov 1972
*PV. 1883	1883rd meeting	3 Nov 1972
*PV. 1884	1884th meeting	6 Nov 1972
& Corr.1	(English only)	
*PV.1885	1885th meeting	7 Nov 1972
*PV.1886	1886th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*PV, 1887	1887th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*PV.1888	1888th meeting	9 Nov 1972
*PV.1889	1889th meeting	10 Nov 1972
*PV.1890	1890th meeting	13 Nov 1972
*PV.1891	1891st meeting	14 Nov 1972
*PV.1892	1892nd meeting	15 Nov 1972
*PV. 1893	1893rd meeting	15 Nov 1972
*PV.1894	1894th meeting	16 Nov 1972
*PV.1895	1895th meeting	16 Nov 1972
*PV.1896	1896th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*PV.1897	1897th meeting	20 Nov 1972
*PV.1898	1898th meeting	21 Nov 1972
	-	

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

*A/C.1/PV.	1872-1902.	Verbatim	$\mathbf{records}$	(continued)

*PV.1899	1899th meeting	22 Nov 1972
& Corr.1	(Russian only)	
*PV.1900	1900th meeting	23 Nov 1972
*PV.1901	1901st meeting	24 Nov 1972
*PV.1902	1902nd meeting	24 Nov 1972

Special Political Committee

General Series

A/SPC/153. Programme of work. Tentative timetable for the work of the Committee. 31 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/154. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Letter dated 27 Oct 1972, from the representatives of Afghanistan, Indonesia, Pakistan, and Saudi Arabia, addressed to the Chairman of the Special Political Committee. 1 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/155. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Revised budget estimates for 1972 and 1973. <u>Note</u> by the Commissioner-General. 3 Nov 1972. 6 p.

A/SPC/156. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Letter dated 10 Nov 1972 from the representatives of Afghanistan, Albania, Algeria, Bahrain, Barbados, Bulgaria, Byelorussian SSR, China, Congo, Cuba, Cyprus, Czechoslovakia, Democratic Yemen, Egypt, Fiji, Guinea, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Jordan, Kuwait, Lebanon, Libyan Arab Republic, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Mongolia, Morocco, Oman, Pakistan, Poland, Qatar, Romania, Saudi Arabia, Senegal, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Tunisia, Uganda, Ukrainian SSR, USSR, United Arab Emirates, Yemen and Yugoslavia addressed to the Chairman of the Special Political Committee. 10 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/SPC/157. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). <u>Cable</u> dated 3 Nov 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the Chairman of the Special Political Committee. 10 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/SPC/L. 239. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Ghana, India, Ireland, Jamaica and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. Maltreatment and torture of prisoners and detainees. 24 Oct 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/SPC/L.240. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Austria, Brazil, Cameroon, Canada, Chile, Cyprus, Denmark, Finland, Ghana, Iceland, India, Indonesia, Iran, Jamaica, Japan, Khmer Republic, Liberia, Malaysia, Morocco, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Philippines, Sierra Leone, the Sudan, Sweden, Tunisia, Turkey, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. United Nations Trust Fund for South Africa. 25 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/L. 241. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Cameroon, Chile, Congo, Egypt, Ethiopia, Guyana. Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mauritania, Morocco, Niger, Pakistan, Rwanda, Singapore, Togo, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zaire: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. Programme of work of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1. ... Cameroon, Chile, Congo, Cyprus, Egypt, Ethiopia, Guyana, Haiti, Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Niger, Pakistan, Rwanda, Singapore, Tanzania, Togo, Ukrainian SSR, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. Programme of work of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.242. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Algeria, Cameroon, Chile, Congo, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, Romania, Rwanda, Singapore, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zaire: <u>draft resolution</u>. Dissemination of information on apartheid. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1. ... Algeria, Cameroon, Chile, Congo, Cyprus, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guatemala, Guinea, Guyana, Haiti, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malaysia, Maldives, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, Romania, Rwanda, Singapore, Somalia, the Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Tanzania, Thailand, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Ukrainian SSR, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. Dissemination of information on apartheid. 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L. 243. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Algeria, Cameroon, Chad, Chile, Congo, Cyprus, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Ukrainian SSR, Upper Volta, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. Situation in South Africa resulting from the policies of apartheid. 27 Oct 1972. 4 p.

A/SPC/L. 244. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Programme of work of the Special Committee on Apartheid. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 241. <u>Statement</u> by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 30 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/SPC/L. 245. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Maltreatment and torture of prisoners and detainees. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 239. <u>Statement</u> by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 31 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/L. 246. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Dissemination of information on apartheid. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1. <u>Statement</u> by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.247. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). United States: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. 3 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.248. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Finland, Ghana, Greece, India, Iran, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Malaysia, Nigeria, Norway, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Turkey and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 14 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.249. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Belgium, Denmark, Iran, Mexico and Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.250. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Guinea, Indonesia, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Pakistan, Somalia and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/SPC/L.251. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Guinea, Indonesia, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Pakistan, Somalia and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.252. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Guinea, Indonesia, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Pakistan, Somalia and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 15 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/L.253. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Egypt, Indonesia, Jordan, Lebanon, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Pakistan, Somalia, the Syrian Arab Republic and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 17 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/L.254. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Belgium, Egypt, France, Jordan, Lebanon, the Syrian Arab Republic, Turkey, United Kingdom and the United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. 17 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/SPC/L. 255. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 249. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L. 256. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects: <u>report</u> of the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations. Agenda item 41 (XXVII). Canada, Czechoslovakia, Japan and Nigeria: <u>draft resolution</u>. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/SPC/SR. 825-843. Summary records.

*SR. 825	825th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*SR. 826	826th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR. 827	827th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR. 828	828th meeting	1 Nov 1972
& Corr.1	(English only)	
*SR. 829	829th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR. 830	830th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 831	831st meeting	7 Nov 1972
*SR. 832	832nd meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 833	833rd meeting	9 Nov 1972
*SR. 834	834th meeting	10 Nov 1972
*SR. 835	835th meeting	13 Nov 1972
*SR. 836	836th meeting	14 Nov 1972
*SR. 837	837th meeting	15 Nov 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/SPC/SR. 825-843. Summary records (continued)

*SR. 838	838th meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR, 839	839th meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR. 840	840th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR. 841	841st meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 842	842nd meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 843	843rd meeting	22 Nov 1972

Second Committee

(Economic and Financial)

General Series

A/C. 2/277. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Libyan Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. [10] p., including annex.

Concerns explosion of land mines in the Libyan soil as a result of the 2nd World War.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 2/L. 1235. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Canada, Egypt, Ghana, Kenya, Libyan Arab Republic, Netherlands, Philippines, Trinidad and Tobago and Yugoslavia: draft resolution. United Nations conference demonstration on experimental human settlements. 25 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1236. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Egypt, Iran, Lebanon, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, and Sudan: <u>draft resolution</u>. Development and environment. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1. ... Egypt, Iran, Lebanon, Netherlands, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines and Sudan: revised draft resolution. Development and environment. 1 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1237. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Indonesia, Jamaica, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, Sweden, Tunisia, Turkey: <u>draft resolution</u>. International prize for the most outstanding contribution in the field of the human environment. 26 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1240. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Canada, Honduras, Mexico, New Zealand and Panama: draft resolution. International responsibility of States. 1 Nov 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 2/L. 1241. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Iceland and Norway: draft resolution. Protection of wildlife in the Arctic. 1 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1243. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Bahrain, Bhutan, Democratic Yemen, Fiji, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Jordan, Khmer Republic, Kuwait, Laos, Lebanon, Malaysia, Maldives, Nepal, Oman, Qatar, Singapore, Sri Lanka, Syrian Arab Republic, Thailand, United Arab Emirates and Yemen: amendments to draft resolution A/C. 2/ L. 1228. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1244. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1231. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1245. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1229/ Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C.2/L.1246. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Algeria, Botswana, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African Republic, Dahomey, Egypt, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guinea, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malawi, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Nigeria, Qatar, Rwanda, Sudan, Swaziland, Togo, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 2 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1. ... Algeria, Botswana, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African Republic, Congo, Dahomey, Egypt, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guinea, Iraq, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malawi, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Niger, Nigeria, Qatar, Rwanda, Sudan, Swaziland, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: revised draft resolution. 6 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1247. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Malta: amendment to draft resolution A/C. 2/L. 1246. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1249. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Finland, Netherlands and Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1240/Corr. 1. 3 Nov 1972. 1 p. Adds Australia as co-sponsor. English only.

A/C. 2/L. 1250. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). United Kingdom: amendments to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1246/ Rev. 1. 6 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1251. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Tunisia: amendments to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1. 6 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1254. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1249. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 9 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1255. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 9 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1258. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Draft report of the 2nd Committee. 15 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C.2/SR.1449-1474 Summary records.

*SR, 1449	1449th meeting	25 Sep 1972
*SR. 1450	1450th meeting	27 Sep 1972
*SR. 1451	1451st meeting	29 Sep 1972
*SR. 1452	1452nd meeting	2 Oct 1972
*SR. 1453	1453rd meeting	3 Oct 1972
*SR. 1454	1454th meeting	4 Oct 1972
*SR. 1455	1455th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR. 1456	1456th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR. 1457	1457th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*SR. 1458	1458th meeting	6 Oct 1972
*SR. 1459	1459th meeting	9 Oct 1972
*SR. 1460	1460th meeting	10 Oct 1972
*SR. 1461	1461st meeting	10 Oct 1972
*SR, 1462	1462nd meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 1463	1463rd meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR. 1464	1464th meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR, 1465	1465th meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR. 1466	1466th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*SR. 1467	1467th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 1468	1468th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 1469	1469th meeting	24 Oct 1972
*SR. 1470	1470th meeting	24 Oct 1972
*SR. 1471	1471st meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1472	1472nd meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1473	1473rd meeting	26 Oct 1972
*SR. 1474	1474th meeting	26 Oct 1972
	0	

392

Third Committee

(Social, Humanitarian and Cultural)

General Series

A/C. 3/628 & Add. 1, 2. Membership of the 3rd Committee.
9 Oct - 2 Nov 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 3/631. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Letter dated 6 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Cuba to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 7 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C.3/L.1942/Rev.1. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (d) (XXVII). Guinea, Nigeria and USSR: revised draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid. 24 Oct 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1948. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (d) (XXVII). Egypt: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid in document A/C. 3/L. 1942. 24 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1948/Rev. 1. ... Egypt: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid in document A/C. 3/L. 1942/Rev. 1. 27 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1949. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (d) (XXVII). Draft convention on the suppression and punishment of the crime of apartheid. Cameroon and Ghana: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1950. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Australia, Austria, Denmark, Ecuador, Finland, France, Iran, Lebanon, Morocco and Turkey: <u>draft articles</u> of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict, final clauses. 25 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1951. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Philippines: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 26 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1952. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). USSR: amendments to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 27 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1953. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Mexico: <u>amendment</u> to the draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 27 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1954. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Canada: <u>amendments</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1955. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Canada: <u>Amendment to draft articles 15 to 22 issued as document A/C. 3/L. 1950.</u> 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1956. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Hungary: <u>amendments</u> to the draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I, and A/C. 3/L. 1950). 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1957. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Netherlands: <u>amendments</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1958. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). India and Spain: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 3/L. 1959. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). United Kingdom: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1960. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). United Kingdom: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1961. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). United Kingdom: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1962. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). New Zealand: <u>amendment</u> to draft articles of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous professional missions in areas of armed conflict (A/8777, annex I). 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1963. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Australia, Austria, Denmark, Ecuador, Finland, France, Iran, Lebanon, Morocco and Turkey: <u>draft articles</u> of the international convention on the protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. 3 Nov 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1. 6 Nov 1972. 8 p. Incorporates text of the final clauses in A/C. 3/ L. 1950.

A/C. 3/L. 1964. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Capital punishment. Austria, Costa Rica, Ecuador, Finland, Italy, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Sweden, United Kingdom, Uruguay and Venezuela: <u>draft resolution</u>. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1965. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Canada: <u>amend-ments</u> to resolution 1676 (LII) of the Economic and Social Council on the employment of women in senior and professional positions in the secretariats of organizations in the United Nations system. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1965/Rev. 1. ... Canada: revised amendments to the draft resolution recommended by the Economic and Social Council in its resolution 1676 (LII) on the employment of women in senior and other professional positions by the secretariats of organizations in the United Nations system. 9 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1966. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Greece and Guatemala: <u>amendment</u> to Economic and Social Council resolution 1681 (LII), "International Women's Year". 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C.3/L.1967. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). India: <u>amend-</u> <u>ment to Economic and Social Council resolution 1681</u> (LII), "International Women's Year". 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1967/Rev. 1. ... Hungary, Iceland, India and Mongolia: <u>revised amendment</u> to the draft resolution on the International Women's Year recommended by the Economic and Social Council in its resolution 1681 (LII). 9 Nov 1972. 1 p. Adds Hungary, Iceland and Mongolia as co-

sponsors.

A/C. 3/L. 1968. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Colombia, Ghana, Kenya, Nigeria, Swaziland and Uganda: draft resolution. 14 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1969. Human rights in armed conflict. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflict. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Central African Republic, India, Senegal and Togo: <u>amendments</u> to draft resolution A/C. 3/L. 1968. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1973. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Cameroon, Cuba, Ghana, Indonesia, Jamaica, Mali, Upper Volta and Zambia: <u>draft reso-</u> lution. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 3/SR. 1915-1933. Summary records.

*SR. 1915	1915th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR. 1916	1916th meeting	5 Oct 1972
*SR. 1917	1917th meeting	9 Oct 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C. 3/SR. 1915-1933. Summary records (continued)

*SR. 1918	101041	10 0-4 1070
	1918th meeting	10 Oct 1972
*SR, 1919	1919th meeting	11 Oct 1972
*SR. 1920	1920th meeting	12 Oct 1972
*SR. 1921	1921st meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR. 1922	1922nd meeting	13 Oct 1972
*SR. 1923	1923rd meeting	16 Oct 1972
*SR. 1924	1924th meeting	17 Oct 1972
*SR. 1925	1925th meeting	18 Oct 1972
& Corr.1	(French only)	
*SR. 1926	1926th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*SR. 1927	1927th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*SR. 1928	1928th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 1929	1929th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 1930	1930th meeting	23 Oct 1972
*SR. 1931	1931st meeting	23 Oct 1972
*SR. 1932	1932nd meeting	24 Oct 1972
*SR. 1933	1933rd meeting	25 Oct 1972

Fourth Committee

(Trusteeship, including Non-Self-Governing Territories)

General Series

A/C. 4/746/Add. 2. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). Request for hearing. Letter dated 19 Oct 1972 from Mr. Katuutire Kaura, South West Africa National Union (SWANU), addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 26 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/752. Questions of Namibia and Southern Rhodesia. Agenda items 64 and 66 (XXVII). Request for hearing. Letter dated 24 Oct 1972 from the Reverend G. Michael Scott, International League for the Rights of Man, addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 26 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/753. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly. 31 Oct 1972. 4 p.

A/C.4/754. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Telegram dated 17 Nov 1972 from the Secretary-General of the Partido Africano da Independência da Guiné e Cabo Verde (PAIGC) addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 21 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C.4/755. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Letter dated 21 Nov 1972 from the Chairman of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 21 Nov 1972. [3] p., including annex.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C.4/L.1013. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Botswana, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Cyprus, Dahomey, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, Indonesia, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Kenya, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mauritania, Mongolia, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Tunisia, Uganda, Ukrainian SSR, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft</u> <u>resolution</u>. 9 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/C.4/L.1014. Question of Southern Rhodesia. Agenda item 66 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Kenya, Mali, Madagascar, Mauritania, Niger, Nigeria, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/C.4/L.1015. Question of Southern Rhodesia. Agenda item 66 (XXVII). Algeria, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Cuba, Democratic Yemen, Egypt, Gabon, Ghana, Guyana, Kenya, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Mongolia, Niger, Nigeria, Pakistan, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Togo, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 4/SR. 1988-2004. Summary records.

*SR. 1988	1988th meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1989	1989th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*SR. 1990	1990th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR. 1991	1991st meeting	1 Nov 1972
*SR. 1992	1992nd meeting	1 Nov 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C. 4/SR. 1988-2004. Summary records (continued)

*SR. 1993	1993rd meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR. 1994	1994th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1995	1995th meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1996	1996th meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1997	1997th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1998	1998th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1999	1999th meeting	9 Nov 1972
*SR. 2000	2000th meeting	10 Nov 1972
*SR. 2001	2001st meeting	13 Nov 1972
*SR. 2002	2002nd meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 2003	2003rd meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR. 2004	2004th meeting	24 Nov 1972

Fifth Committee

(Administrative and Budgetary)

General Series

A/C.5/1441/Add.2. Allocation of agenda items to the 5th Committee. Addendum. Letter dated 9 Nov 1972 from the President of the General Assembly to the Chairman of the 5th Committee. 9 Nov 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 2/Rev. 1. 13 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C.5/1447/Add.3,4. Membership of the 5th Committee. 15, 16 Nov 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 5/1448. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary bodies of the General Assembly. United Nations Administrative Tribunal. Agenda item 76 (e) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 17 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C.5/1451. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 20 Oct 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 5/1455. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/L. 677. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 25 Oct 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1456 & Corr. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/L. 678. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 26, 27 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/1457. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/L. 679. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 26 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C.5/1458. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Office accommodations at Headquarters. Report of the Secretary-General. 23 Oct 1972. 51 p., including annexes.

--/Corr.1. 31 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only.

--/Corr.2. 22 Nov 1972. 1 p.

--/Add.1. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1460. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Board of Auditors. Agenda item 76 (c) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C.5/1461. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations accommodations in Addis Ababa, Bangkok and Santiago. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General. 1 Nov 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 5/1462. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Rental of office space at Headquarters. Report of the Secretary-General. 22 Nov 1972. $\overline{6 p}$.

A/C.5/1463. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/SPC/ L.241/Rev. 1 and A/SPC/L.242/Rev. 1. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 3 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 5/1464. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Committee on Contributions. Agenda item 76 (b) (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 7 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1465. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. Agenda item 76 (a) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 7 Nov 1972. 4 p.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1466. United Nations salary system. Agenda item 83 (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 9 Nov 1972. 6 p.

Transmits statement by the Federation of International Civil Servants Associations on the report of the Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System.

A/C. 5/1467. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 864. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 13 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1468. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Housing accommodation for the Secretary-General. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 13 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1469 & Corr. 1. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Committee on Contributions. Agenda item 76 (b) (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13, 16 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/1470. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. United Nations Staff Pension Committee. Agenda item 76 (f) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 14 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1471. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Committee on Contributions. Agenda item 76 (b) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C.5/1472. Personnel questions. Composition of the Secretariat. Agenda item 81 (a) (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Chairman. 15 Nov 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 5/1474. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). General and complete disarmament. Agenda item 30 (c) (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 5. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1, as amended. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 21 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C.5/1475. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Electronic data processing and information systems in the United Nations family of organizations. <u>Report of</u> the Secretary-General. 22 Nov 1972. [19] p., including annexes.

A/C.5/1476. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973, Agenda item 73 (XXVII), United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East, Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 249. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1477. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C, 1/L, 629. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C.5/L.1080/Rev.1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and duration of the budget cycle. Austria, Ghana, Iran and Philippines: revised draft resolution. 25 Oct 1972, 2 p.

A/C.5/L.1082/Rev.1,2. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). USSR: revised amendments to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 26, 30 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/L. 1083. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Pakistan: amendments to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 24 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1084. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Algeria, Argentina, Barbados, Brazil, Colombia, Egypt, Guyana, Mexico, United Republic of Tanzania, Uruguay and Venezuela: amendments to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 25 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C.5/L.1085. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and duration of the budget cycle. Algeria, Brazil, Colombia, United Republic of Tanzania and Venezuela: amendments to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1. 25 Oct 1972. 1 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 5/L. 1086 & Rev. 1. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Argentina, Indonesia and Yugoslavia: amendment to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 25, 26 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/L. 1087. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). India and Indonesia: amendment to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 26 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C.5/L.1088. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Form of presentation of the United Nations budget and duration of the budget cycle. Poland: amendment to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C.5/ L.1080/Rev.1. 27 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1089. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Pakistan: amendment to the amendments contained in document A/C. 5/L. 1082/ Rev. 2, 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1090. Joint Inspection Unit. Question of the continuation of the Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (b) (XXVII). Indonesia: amendment to the draft resolution recommended by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (A/8835, annex). 31 Oct 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1091. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). United States: draft resolution. 13 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1092. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). Argentina, Brazil, Colombia, Dominican Republic, Egypt, Ghana, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Philippines, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1093. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Haiti, Lesotho, Somalia, Yemen and Zaire: draft resolution. 22 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Sixth Committee (Legal)

General Series

A/C.6/416/Add.2. Membership of the 6th Committee. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

^{--/}Corr.1. 15 Nov 1972. 1 p. Spanish only,

General Assembly

General Series (continued)

A/C. 6/418 & Corr. 1. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Study prepared by the Secretariat in accordance with the decision taken by the 6th Committee at its 1314th meeting, on 27 Sep 1972. 2, 8 Nov 1972. Various pagings, including annexes.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 6/L. 862. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Report of the Working Group on Legal Publications. $\frac{3 \text{ Nov}}{3 \text{ Nov}}$ 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 6/L. 862/Rev. 1. 6 Nov 1972. 7 p. Russian only.

A/C. 6/L. 863. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the recommendations contained in the report of the Working Group on Legal Publications (A/C. 6/L. 862). Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 3 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 864. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Australia, Egypt, Ghana, Greece, Guyana, India, Indonesia, Japan, Romania, Spain, Sudan and United Kingdom: <u>draft resolution</u>. International conference of plenipotentiaries on prescription (limitation) in the international sale of goods. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr. 1. 9 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 6/L. 865 & Corr. 1. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in document A/C. 6/L. 864. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 7,9 Nov 1972. Various pagings. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 6/L. 866. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Report of the Chairman of the 6th Committee on his consultations with regard to the question of international terrorism, undertaken in pursuance of the decision taken by the Committee on 27 Sep 1972. 9 Nov 1972. 6 p.

--/Corr. 1. 13 Nov 1972. 1 p. English only.

A/C. 6/L. 867. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Compilation of relevant views expressed in the course of the general debate at the General Assembly, prepared by the Secretariat. 8 Nov 1972. 144 p., including appendix.

Appendix issued in limited quantity for participants only.

--/Corr. 1. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/C. 6/L. 868. Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). Cyprus, Ecuador, Egypt, Guyana, Kenya, Madagascar, Mexico, Morocco, Spain, Sudan, Uganda, Ukrainian SSR, Uruguay and Yugoslavia: <u>draft</u> <u>resolution</u>. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 871. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). 2nd report of the Working Group on Legal Publications. $\overline{20 \text{ Nov}}$ 1972. 6 p.

--/Corr.1. 22 Nov 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/C. 6/L. 874. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the recommendations contained in the 2nd report of the Working Group on Legal Publications (A/C. 6/L. 871). 22 Nov 1972. 1 p. **Meeting Records**

27th SESSION

*A/C.6/SR.1334-1352 Summary records.

*SR. 1334 *SR. 1335 *SR. 1336 *SR. 1337 *SR. 1338 *SR. 1339 *SR. 1340 *SR. 1341 *SR 1342	1334th meeting 1335th meeting 1336th meeting 1337th meeting 1338th meeting 1339th meeting 1340th meeting 1341st meeting 1342nd meeting	16 Oct 1972 17 Oct 1972 18 Oct 1972 19 Oct 1972 19 Oct 1972 20 Oct 1972 23 Oct 1972 24 Oct 1972 25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1338	1338th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*SR. 1339	1339th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*SR. 1340	1340th meeting	23 Oct 1972
*SR. 1341	1341st meeting	24 Oct 1972
*SR, 1342	1342nd meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1343	1343rd meeting	25 Oct 1972
*SR. 1344	1344th meeting	26 Oct 1972
*SR. 1345	1345th meeting	27 Oct 1972
*SR, 1346	1346th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR. 1347	1347th meeting	1 Nov 1972
*SR. 1348	1348th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR. 1349	1349th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1350	1350th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1351	1351st meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1352	1352nd meeting	6 Nov 1972

United Nations Commission on International Trade Law

Meeting Records

5th SESSION

A/CN.9/SR.92-107. Summary records, 92nd to 107th meetings, 10-19 Apr 1972. Cumulated edition.

Conferences

Fourth United Nations International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy

(Geneva 1971)

Peaceful uses of atomic energy. <u>Proceedings</u> of the Fourth International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy, Geneva, 6-16 Sep 1971. Jointly sponsored by the United Nations and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Vol.2: Performance of nuclear plants; costing of nuclear plants; fuel management. Jan 1972. 660 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72. IX.2). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. Peaceful uses of atomic energy. ... Vol. 3: Safety aspects of nuclear plants; legal aspects of nuclear energy. Dec 1971. 479 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72.IX.3). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 4: Integration of nuclear plants in electrical networks; integrated planning of nuclear industry: fuel materials technology. Mar 1972. 509 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72.IX.4). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

Vol.5: Breeder and advanced converter reactors. May 1972. 470 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72.IX.5).
\$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 6: Small and medium power reactors; desalination and agro-industrial complexes; role of research reactors; impact of nuclear energy in developing countries. Mar 1972. 510 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72.IX.6). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 9: Isotope enrichment; fuel cycles; safeguards. Apr 1972. 536 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72. IX. 9). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 11: Health physics and radiation protection; radioactive waste management; the environment and public acceptance. Apr 1972. 766 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72. IX. 11). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 12: Nuclear methods in food production; education and training, and public information. May 1972. 531 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72.IX. 12). \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

... Vol. 14: Applications of nuclear techniques in industry and in the study of natural resources. Jul 1972. 520 p. Printed. (Sales no.: 72. IX. 14).
\$U. S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference.

SECURITY COUNCIL

Official Records

25th YEAR (1970)

Supplements

for Jan, Feb and Mar 1970. Nov 1972. xi, 177 p. Printed. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Includes check list of documents issued during the period covered, with information on their republication.

<u>26th YEAR (1971)</u>

for Jul, Aug and Sep 1971.
 Sep 1972. x, 70 p. Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).
 Includes check list of documents issued during the period covered, with information on their republication.

27th YEAR (1972)

for Jan, Feb and Mar 1972.
 Oct 1972. ix, 85 p. Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).
 Includes check list of documents issued during the period covered, with information on their republication.

Council Documents

General Series

S/7930/Add. 1784-1819. <u>Supplemental information</u>.
30 Oct - 29 Nov 1972. Various pagings. Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10770/Add. 10-14. Summary statement by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized and on the stage reached in their consideration. 31 Oct - 28 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

S/10817. Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10818. Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the President of the Security Council addressed to the Secretary-General. 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation and transmits memoranda from the Secretary-General and letter from Lebanon.

S/10819. Note by the President of the Security Council. 30 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

General Series (continued)

S/10820: See A/8865 (S/10820)

S/10821. Letter dated 30 Oct 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Mongolia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Viet-Nam situation.

S/10822. Letter dated 31 Oct 1972 from the President of the Security Council addressed to the Secretary-General. 31 Oct 1972. [4] p., including annex.

Concerns implementation of Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security.

S/10823: See A/8870 (S/10823)

S/10824. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General concerning the increase in the number of United Nations observation posts and military observers in the Israel-Lebanon sector. 2 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10825. Letter dated 3 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of India to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 3 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Middle East situation.

S/10826. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the representative of Somalia on the Security Council. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p.

S/10827: See A/8875 (S/10827)

S/10828. Letter dated 7 Nov 1972 from the representatives of Algeria, Botswana, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African Republic, Chad, Congo, Dahomey, Egypt, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guinea, Ivory Coast, Kenya, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Morocco, Niger, Nigeria, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Togo, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Zaire and Zambia addressed to the President of the Security Council. 8 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10829: See A/8887 (S/10829)

S/10830. Letter dated 13 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of Somalia and the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10831. <u>Telegram</u> dated 9 Nov 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic addressed to the President of the Security Council. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns relations between Portugal and Senegal and Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10832 & Corr. 1. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General on the implementation of Security Council resolution 319 (1972) concerning the question of Namibia. 15, 21 Nov 1972. Various pagings, including annexes, maps.

Concerns Namibia question.

S/10833. Letter dated 15 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 15 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10834. Guinea, Somalia and Sudan: draft resolution. 16 Nov 1972. 3 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10835. Letter dated 10 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of France and Poland to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 16 Nov 1972. 4 p.

Concerns relations between France and Poland.

S/10836. Letter dated 15 Nov 1972 from the Secretary-General of the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 17 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

General Series (continued)

S/10837. Letter dated 20 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 20 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10838 & Rev. 1. Guinea, Somalia and Sudan: draft resolution. 21 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10839. Guinea, Somalia and Sudan: draft resolution. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

Agenda

S/Agenda/1672-1677. <u>Provisional agendas</u>, 1672nd - 1677th meetings, 14-22 Nov 1972.

Meeting Records

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV. 1671-1675. Verbatim records. Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

*PV.1671	1671st meeting	30 Oct 1972
*PV.1672	1672nd meeting	15 Nov 1972
*PV. 1673	1673rd meeting	16 Nov 1972
*PV.1674	1674th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*PV.1675	1675th meeting	21 Nov 1972

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

Official Records

Annexes

52nd SESSION

Annexes for the 52nd session, 5-7 Jan and 15 May - 2 Jun 1972. iii, 45 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Bound volume containing documents of the 52nd session (previously listed and indexed individually) grouped by agenda item number.

Economic Committee

Meeting Records

53rd SESSION OF THE COUNCIL

E/AC. 6/SR.	588,589. Summary reco	ords												
For participants only.														
*SR. 588	588th meeting	27 Jul 1972												
*SR. 589	589th meeting	27 Jul 1972												

Co-ordination Committee

Meeting Records

53rd SESSION OF THE COUNCIL

E/AC. 24/SR. 434-458. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 434	434th meeting (opening)	5 Jul 1972
*SR. 435	435th meeting	6 Jul 1972
*SR. 436	436th meeting	7 Jul 1972
*SR. 437	437th meeting	7 Jul 1972
*SR. 438	438th meeting	10 Jul 1972
*SR. 439	439th meeting	10 Jul 1972
*SR. 440	440th meeting	11 Jul 1972
*SR. 441	441st meeting	11 Jul 1972
*SR. 442	442nd meeting	12 Jul 1972
*SR. 443	443rd meeting	13 Jul 1972
*SR. 444	444th meeting	13 Jul 1972
*SR. 445	445th meeting	14 Jul 1972
*SR. 446	446th meeting	17 Jul 1972
*SR. 447	447th meeting	18 Jul 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

53rd SESSION OF THE COUNCIL

E/AC.24/SR.434-458. Summary records (continued) For participants only.

*SR. 448	448th meeting	19 Jul 1972
*SR. 449	449th meeting	20 Jul 1972
*SR. 450	450th meeting	21 Jul 1972
*SR, 451	451st meeting	21 Jul 1972
*SR. 452	452nd meeting	24 Jul 1972
*SR. 453	453rd meeting	24 Jul 1972
*SR. 454	454th meeting	25 Jul 1972
*SR. 455	455th meeting	26 Jul 1972
*SR. 456	456th meeting	26 Jul 1972
*SR. 457	457th meeting	27 Jul 1972
*SR. 458	458th meeting	27 Jul 1972

Regional Commissions

Economic Commission for Europe

General Series

E/ECE/814/Add. 1. Economic survey of Europe in 1971. Part II: The European economy in 1971. Aug 1972. vi, 138 p., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. E. 5). \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23). The ECE region in figures. Apr 1972. xviii, [105] p., maps, tables. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72.II.E/Mim.5). \$U.S. 4.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Economic Commission for Africa

General Series

E/CN.14/520 (Part II). Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1970. Jul 1972. [184] p., tables. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.5). \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/CN. 14/534/Add. 4. Resolutions and decisions of interest to the Commission adopted by the General Assembly and the Economic and Social Council since the 1st meeting of the Conference of Ministers. 10 Nov 1972. [8] p., including annex.

E/CN. 14/560 (Part I). Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1971. Aug 1972. iv, 331 p., tables, maps. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 7).
\$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/CN. 14/573 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/84). <u>Report</u> of the Conference for the Establishment of the Union of African Railways, Addis Ababa, 18-23 Sep 1972. 4 Oct 1972. [8] p.

General Series (continued)

E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56). Report of the 7th ECA/OAU joint meeting on trade and development. 23 Oct 1972. [19] p., including annex.

E/CN.14/577. Resources allocated to ECA in 1971 and 1972 under technical assistance programmes. 23 Oct 1972. [23] p., tables.

--/Corr.1. 23 Oct 1972. 1 p. English only.

CARTOGRAPHIC MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/CART/318. Implementation of resolutions adopted by the 2nd United Nations Regional Cartographic Conference for Africa, held in Tunis, Tunisia in 1966. <u>Progress report</u> by the secretariat. 25 Oct 1972. 4 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/321. The 12th parallel survey in Nigeria. Submitted by the Government of the Federal Republic of Nigeria. 27 Oct 1972. 5 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/324. <u>Report</u> on the cartographic activities in the geological survey of Ethiopia. Submitted by the Imperial Ethiopian Government. 26 Oct 1972. [5] p., including figures

E/CN. 14/CART/325. Report on cartographic activities in Liberia, 1966 - 1972. Report submitted by the Government of Liberia. 31 Oct 1972. 4 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/326. Training and technical assistance for African countries. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany. 1 Nov 1972. 2 p.

E/CN.14/CART/327. Contribution to the surveying and mapping of the countries of Africa. Report submitted by the Government of Canada. 2 Nov 1972. 2 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/328. Report on cartographic activities in Arab Republic of Egypt. <u>Report</u> submitted by the Government of the Arab Republic of Egypt. 2 Nov 1972. 5 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/332. Report on cartographic activities in Libya, 1966 - 1972. Submitted by the Government of the Libyan Arab Republic. 6 Nov 1972. 4 p.

E/CN.14/CART/334. Radio distancer system and its employment. Submitted by the Government of the USSR. 7 Nov 1972. 4 p.

E/CN. 14/CART/335. Orthophotorectifying in the USSR. Submitted by the Government of the USSR. 7 Nov 1972. 3 p.

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN. 14/CART/339. Revision of small-scale maps from medium-scale aerial photographs. Submitted by the Government of the Federal Republic of Nigeria. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

HOUSING PROBLEMS IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/HOU/85/Rev. 1. Establishment and development of housing banks and their role in African countries. 17 Oct 1972. [16] p.

WORKING GROUP ON PRODUCTION ACCOUNTS, COMMODITY BALANCES AND INPUT-OUTPUT

ANALYSIS AT BOTH CURRENT AND

CONSTANT PRICES

(Dakar 1971)

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/NAC/53. Household economic surveys in Africa. 18 Aug 1972. ii, [90] p., including annex, tables.

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit) (continued)

E/CN. 14/NAC/54. Availability of household sector statistics in Africa. 22 Sep 1972. [47] p.

POPULATION MATTERS

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/POP/73. Levels, patterns, and implications of fertility in Africa. 16 Oct 1972. [17] p., tables, figures.

TRANSPORT IN AFRICA

General Series (LIMITED; not for deposit)

E/CN. 14/TRANS/78. Status of the Trans-African Highway Project in the United Republic of Cameroon. 3 Oct 1972. [14] p., tables

E/CN. 14/TRANS/79. Status of the Trans-African Highway Project in the Republic of Zaire. 2 Oct 1972. [6] p., including tables.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/80. Status of the Trans-African Highway Project in the Federal Republic of Nigeria. 22 Sep 1972. [8] p., table.

E/CN. 14/TRANS/84: <u>See</u> E/CN. 14/573 (E/CN. 14/ TRANS/84)

SECRETARIAT

Department of Economic and Social Affairs

SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

General Series

ST/SOA/116. Use of precast components in mason-ry building construction. Oct 1972. x, 128 p., figures, illus. Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 4).
\$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Office of Conference Services

Bibliographical Series

INDEXES TO PROCEEDINGS

ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 42. Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 51st session, 5-30 Jul 1971 and 27-29 Oct, 23, 30 Nov and 20 Dec 1971. Mar 1972. vi, 47 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no. E. 42). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 6). \$U. S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 43. Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 52nd session, 5 Jan -2 Jun 1972. Nov 1972. vi, 42 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no. E. 43). Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E. 73. I. 2). \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). <u>Publications of the Secretariats</u> of the Regional Economic Commissions

Economic Commission for Europe

ANNUALS AND MISCELLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS

Annual bulletin of electric energy statistics for Europe. Vol.XVI, 1970. Feb 1972. 102 p., tables.
Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.9).
\$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.

Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe. Vol.XVI, 1970. Jan 1972. 91 p., tables. Photo-offset.
(Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.4). \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.

Annual bulletin of housing and building statistics for Europe. Vol.XV, 1971. Sep 1972. 87 p., tables.
Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4).
\$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.

Annual bulletin of transport statistics for Europe.
Vol.XXII, 1970. Jan 1972. xlii, 190 p., tables.
Photo-offset. (Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.10).
\$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).
Trilingual text - E, F & R.

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION

General Series

ID/3/Rev. 1. Manual on the use of consultants in developing countries. Jan 1972. x, 165 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 10). \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1). Industrial location and regional development. Proceedings of Interregional Seminar, Minsk, 14-26 Aug 1968. Aug 1972. viii, 32 p., maps, tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18). U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/18). Production of fishprotein concentrate. <u>Report</u> and proceedings of the Joint UNIDO/FAO Expert Group Meeting, Rabat, Morocco, 8-12 Dec 1969. Part II: Proceedings of the Meeting. Mar 1972. xii, 170 p., graphs, tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 1). \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/71 (ID/WG. 81/27). Clay building materials industries in Africa. Report of the Workshop held in Tunis, 6-12 Dec 1970, including a summary of lectures presented to the Workshop. Jan 1972. v, 24 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E.71. II. B. 24). \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/74 (ID/WG. 15/33). Manufacture of telecommunications equipment and low-cost receivers. <u>Report</u> of the Development Meeting on the Manufacture of Telecommunications Equipment, including Low-cost Receivers for Sound Broadcasting and Television, held in Vienna, 13-24 Oct 1969. Feb 1972. viii, 96 p., charts. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B.3). \$U.S. 1.75 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/77. Effective use of machine tools and related aspects of management in developing countries. Jun 1972. ix, 78 p., graphs, illus., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6). \$U.S. 1.75 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/78. The motor vehicle industry. Oct 1972. ix, 86 p., graph, tables. (Perspectives for industrial development in the Second United Nations Development Decade, [no.2]). Printed. (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 17). \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

General Series (continued)

ID/79 ([ID/]WG. 83/15/Rev. 1). Production of panels from agricultural residues. <u>Report of the Expert</u> Working Group Meeting, Vienna, 14-18 Dec 1970. Mar 1972. v, 37 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 4). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16). Copper production in developing countries. <u>Report</u> of the Seminar on the Copper Industry held in Moscow, 1-6 Oct 1970. Aug 1972 vii, 64 p., charts, tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 13). \$U. S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/83. Industrial development survey. Vol. IV. May 1972. xiii, 170 p., graphs, tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 15). \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/88 (ID/WG. 87/32/Rev. 1). Regional Seminar on Machine Tools in Developing Countries of Europe and the Middle East, Slatni Pjassazi, Varna, Bulgaria, 18-27 Oct 1971. Aug 1972. vi, 89 p., tables. Printed, (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 22). \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/89. The development of management consultancy in Latin America. <u>Report of UNIDO meeting held in</u> Santiago, Chile, 5-9 Jul 1971. Jul 1972. vii, 27 p. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 20). \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

ID/92 (ID/WG. 79/8/Rev. 1). A fancy leather goods factory for developing countries. Oct 1972. x, 35 p., tables. Printed. (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 25). \$U. S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Information Series

ID/INF.7/Rev.1. United Nations Industrial Development Organization, Vienna. Permanent Missions. Apr 1972. 75 p. Printed.

Secretariat

PROJECT FORMULATION AND EVALUATION SERIES

ID/SER.H/2. Guidelines for project evaluation. Mar 1972. xvi, 383 p., graphs, tables. (Project formulation and evaluation series, no. 2). Printed. (Sales no.: E.72.II.B.11). Paperbound: \$U.S. 2.95; hardbound: \$U.S. 8.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT

Trade and Development Board Board Documents

General Series

TD/B/421. <u>Report</u> of the Trade and Development Board on the 1st part of its 12th session, held at the Palais des Nations, Geneva, from 3 to 25 Oct 1972. 5 Nov 1972. [200] p., tables, including annexes.

UNITED NATIONS RESEARCH INSTITUTE FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT

NOTE: The documents prepared by the United Nations Research Institute for Social Development are generally considered as provisional reports and circulated on a restricted basis to a limited number of correspondents (institutes, universites, scholars, etc.) free of charge as long as copies are available. Requests should be addressed to the United Nations Research Institute for Social Development, Palais des Nations, 1211 Geneva 10.

Publications

Management in the developing countries: A field survey. [By] Harold Ross, Consultant; Jan Bouwmeesters and other UNRISD staff. Geneva. Jun 1972. ix, 144 p.

List of Documents and Publications Issued

NOVEMBER 1972

<u>NOTE:</u> The following list includes all documents and publications currently received by the Library - except restricted (confidential) materials and internal papers - and is not necessarily limited to those issued during the month.

	-		1	1	T	Remarks				<u> </u>		0	Remarks
Document	English	ch	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or	Document	English	ch	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or
Symbol	il 3	French	ani	ISS	Ę.	Other	Symbol	lg.	French	an a	138	in	Other
bymoor	ы	FI	Sp.	Ř	ີວ	Language s	bymbor	ធ	Ē	S.	Ř	ົວ	Languages
A/		ŀ		i i			A/						
8404 (GAOR, 26th			ļ		ł		8728 (Vol. II)						1
sess., suppl.	1						(GAOR, 27th				[
no. 4)			x				sess., suppl. no.28[Vol.II])	x			x		
8408/Add. 1-30 (GAOR, 26th							8728 (Vol. III)	л					
sess., suppl.		[(GAOR, 27th						
no. 8A)	{				x		sess., suppl.	_					
8454 (Parts I, Π)			Î		X		no, 28 [Vol. III])	х	x	x	x		
8469/Rev. 1 (Sales							8728/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess. ,						
no.: C.72.IX. 16)					x		suppl. no. 28A)					x	
8647/Add. 2	x	x	x	x	\mathbf{x}		8729 (GAOR, 27th						
8701/Corr.1					ļ		sess., suppl.						
(GAOR, 27th							no. 29)	Х	x	х	х		
sess., suppl.	v	v	v	w	v		8729/Corr.1 (GAOR, 27th						
no.1[Corr.]) 8703/Add.1	х	X	x	x	x		sess., suppl.					ł	
(Part III)		х	x	x	x		no. 29[Corr.]				х		Russian only
8705 (GAOR, 27th							8745/Add. 6						
sess., suppl.							(S/10745/Add.6) 8770/Add.1	х	x	x	X X	x	
no.5)					X		8775/Add. 2	x	X	x	x	x	
8707/Add. 4 (GAOR, 27th sess. ,							8775/Add. 3	x	x	x	x		
suppl. no.7D)					х		8778			_	х	x	
8708/Add. 3-10	x	x	x	X	х		8778/Add. 1, 2	X	X	X	X	X	
8712/Add. 1 (GAOR,							8782/Add. 1, 2 8783/Add. 1/Corr.1	XX	Х	X X	X X		English, Spanish
27th sess., suppl. no.12A)	x	x	x	x			0705/ Auu. 1/ COII.1	л		1	~		and Russian only
8713 (GAOR, 27th	Λ		Λ	л			8783/Add.2	х	х	х	х	x	
sess., suppl.							8790/Corr.1	Х	х	х	х	X	
no. 13)			х	х			8790/Add. 2	X	X	X	X	X	
8713/Corr.1							8801/Add.2 8802/Add.2	X X	X X	X X	XX	X X	
(GAOR, 27th sess., suppl.							8817					x	
no. 13[Corr.]	x	x	x	x			8817/Add. 1	х	х	x	х	x	
8715	х	х	X	х			8821/Add. 1, 2	x	X	x	X	X	
8717/Corr.1							8823/Add. 1	X	X X	X X	X X	X X	
(GAOR, 27th							8831/Corr.1 8831/Add.1	X X	X	X	X	X	
sess., suppl. no.17[Corr.])			x	_		Spanish only	8844	x	x	x	x		
8721 & Corr. 1						-Farren And	8849		_			x	
(GAOR, 27th							8850 & Add. 1	X	X	X	X		
sess., suppl.				37			8854 8856	X X	X X	X X	X X		
no. 21 [& Corr.]) 8722/Add. 1 (GAOR,	x	х	x	x			8859	x	x	x	x		
27th sess.	ľ						8861					x	
suppl. no. 22A)	x	х	x	х			8862	Х	х	x	x		
8723 (Parts III, IV)					X		8863, 8864	X	X	X	X	X	
8723/Add. 5					х		8865 (S/10820) 8866	X X	X X	X X	X X	X	
8726, 8727 (GAOR, 27th sess.,							8867	x	x	x	x	x	
suppl. no. 26, 27)					x		8868 & Add. 1	х	х	x	x	x	
	1	I	1	I	-				1	I	I	I	1 1

Document Symbol	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
5y11001	En	Εr	Sp:	Ru	Сh	Languages	Symbol	En	Fr	Spi	Ru	ວິ	Languages
A/]			A/PV.						
8869	х	х	X	X	х		1769, 1770 (GAOR,						
8870 (S/10823)	X	X	X	X	х		24th sess.)			х			
8871 & Rev. 1 8872	X X	X	X X	XX			1772, 1773 (GAOR,						
8873	x	X X	x	X	x		24th sess.) 1775 (GAOR, 24th		x				
8873/Corr.1		<u>^</u>	x		x	Spanish and Chi-	sess.)	x	x				
						nese only	1779 (GAOR, 24th						
8874	х	X	X	X	X		sess.)			х			
8875 (S/10827)	X	X	X	X	X		1780-1782 (GAOR,						
8876 8876/Corr.1	х	X	x	X X	X	Russian only	24th sess.)		х				
8878-8880	x	x	x	x	x	Russian only	1784 (GAOR, 24th sess.)		x				
8883	x	-	-	x	x		1788 (GAOR, 24th	ł	^ ^				
8886		х	x	x			sess.)			х			
8887 (S/10829)	x	х	X	х	x		1792 (GAOR, 24th	1					
8888-8891	X	X	X	X	x		sess.)	X					
889 2 889 3	X X	X X	X X	X X	x		1793 (GAOR, 24th		v				
8894	x	x	x	X	^		sess.) 1795 (GAOR, 24th		х				
8895	x	x	x	x	x		sess.)		x				
8896	x		Х	х			1800 (GAOR, 24th						
8897	х	Х	Х	Х	X		sess.)			х			
8898		x	X	X			1802 (GAOR, 24th						
8899,8900	X	X	X	X	v		sess.)			х			
8900/Add. 1 8902	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		1804 (GAOR, 24th		v				
8902/Corr.1			x	^	^	Spanish only	sess.) 1806 (GAOR, 24th		х				
8903-8907	x	х	x	x	х	Spanion only	sess.)		x				
8910	x	х	X	X	х		1809 (GAOR, 24th						
8911		Х	X	х			sess.)	х					
8912, 8913	XX	X	X	X	х		1813 (GAOR, 24th						
8914 A/INF.	•	Х	X	х			sess.)		х				
150/Add. 1 &							1817 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	x			· .		
Add. 1/Rev. 1	x	х	x	х			1822 (GAOR, 24th	1					
151	х	Х	х	х			sess.)		x				
A/L.						LIMITED	1825-1827 (GAOR,						
676/Rev. 1 676/Rev. 1/	х	x	х	х			24th sess.)		х				
Add. 1, 2	x	х	x	x	x		1835 (GAOR, 24th		x				۵.
679/Add. 3	x	x	x	x	x		sess.) 1838 (GAOR, 24th						
680/Add. 3	X	х	X	X	х		sess.)		x				
681/Rev. 1	x	х	х	х	x		*A/PV.						PROVISIONAL
682 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	X	X		2076-2081	Х	х	Х	х		
683 & Add. 1 684 & Add. 1-4	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		2082	X	X	X			
685 & Add. 1	â	x	x	x	x		2083-2092 A/RES/	х	х	х	х		
A/PV.							2907-2924 (XXVII)	x	x	x	x	х	
1735 (GAOR, 23rd							A/AC. 105/INF.		· · ·				
sess.)	x						262	x	x	х	х		
1755, 1756 (GAOR,							A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR.						
24th sess.) 1758 (GAOR, 24th	x						94-96	X	X				Cumulated ed.
sess.)			x				99-101 *A/AC.109/SC.3/SR.	х	x				Cumulated ed. PROVISIONAL
1760 (GAOR, 24th							158	x					TIOTOIOIAL
sess.)	x						A/AC. 115/SR.						
1762, 1763 (GAOR,	_	ĺ					200/Add. 1				х		
24th sess.)	x										X		
1766 (GAOR, 24th	x						217/Add. 1 220, 221				X X		
sess.)													

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/AC. 121/L.						LIMITED	A/C.2/L.						LIMITED
16	x	x	x	x			1236/Rev. 1	x	х	х	x	x	
17	X	x		x			1238	X	X	X	X		
A/AC. 121/SR.	v	x					1239 & Rev. 1 1240	X X	X X	X X	XX	X X	
56 *57	X	•	x	x		PROVISIONAL	1240 1240/Corr.1	x		A			English only
*58	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	1241-1243	X	х	х	x	x	
A/AC.131/SR.							1244, 1245	X	х	x	X		
158	X		X				1246 & Rev.1 1247	XX	X X	X X	X X	X X	
159 A/AC.138/	X	х	X				1247 1248 & Rev. 1	x	X	x	x	x	
81	x						1249-1251	X	x	x	x	x	
A/AC.138/SC.III/L.						LIMITED	1252	X	х	х	x		
26/Corr.1	X			x		English and Rus-	1253	X	X	X	X X	X	
A/AC.154/L.						sian only LIMITED	1254, 1255 1256-1258	X X	X X	X X	X	x	
40	x	x	x	x			1259	x	x	x	x		
40/Corr.1				x		Russian only	1260 & Rev. 1	x	х	х	х	x	
41	X	X	x	x			1261	X	X	X	X	X	
A/AC.154/SR.	x						1262 & Rev. 1 1263-1267	X X	X X	X X	X X	XX	
13-15 *A/AC. 158/SR.	^					PROVISIONAL	1263-1267	x	x	x	x		
1	x					1 100 1 101010101	1269-1277	x	x	х	x	x	
A/C. 1/							1278		х	х	х		
1021/Add. 2	X	X	X	X		Multilingual	1279	x	х	Х	х	X	PROVISIONAL
1025-1029	x	х	x	x	x	LIMITED	*A/C. 2/SR. 1472			x			PROVISIONAL
A/C.1/L. 616/Rev.1	x	x	x	x	x	LIMIT DD	1473			x	x		
617	x	x	x	x	x		1474		х	X	x		
617/Corr.1				X		Russian only	1475, 1476		х	x	х		
617/Rev. 1	X	х	х	X	X	Duration only	1477	x	X X	X X	X X		
617/Rev. 2 618	x	x	x	X X	x	Russian only	1478-1486 1487	x	x	x	Λ		
619 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x		1488	x	x		x		
620-624	X	х	X	X	X		1488/Corr.1		х				French only
625 & Rev. 1	x	х	X	х	X		1489-1496	X	Х	X	х		
626-628	x	х	х	X X	X	Russian only	1497 1498,1499	X X	x	X		1	
628/Corr. 1 629	x	x	x	x	x	Russian only	A/C. 3/						
629/Rev. 1				x		Russian only	628/Add. 2	X	х	x	х		Multilingual
630	X	х	х	Х	X		631-633	X	х	х	х	x	7 73 81/01/202
631 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		A/C.3/L. 1954,1955	x	x	x	х		LIMITED
632 *A/C.1/PV.	^	^	Λ	^		PROVISIONAL	1954, 1955		x	~			
1879-1881	x	х	x	x			1958	x	х	х	x		
1881/Corr.1			х	х		Spanish and Rus-			x	X	X		
1000 1004		Ψ.	v	x		sian only	1960 1961	x	х	X X	X X		
1882-1884 1884/Corr.1	X X	X	X	л		English only	1961	x	x	X	X		
1884/ Corr. 1 1885-1893	x	x	x	x			1962,1965 1963/Rev. 1	X	x	x	Х	x	
1894	x	х	x				1964	X	х	x	X	X	
1895-1897	x	X	X	X			1965 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	X X	X X	
1898 1899	x	X X	X X	X X			1966 1967 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X	
1899 1899/Corr. 1		^		X		- Russian only	1968-1972	X	x	x	х	X	
1900-1903	x	х	x	x		ų.	1973 & Rev. 1	X	х	X	Х	X	
1904	x		x				1974 & Rev. 1	X	X	X	X	X	
1905	x	Х	x	x			1975-1980	X	х	х	x	x	PROVISIONAL
A/C.2/ 275/Add.1	x	х	x	x		Multilingual	*A/C.3/SR. 1933		x				LIMADOUVD
276/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x			1934	x		х	x		
277	x		ł				1935-1947	X	x		X	1	

Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rué	Chi	Languages
*A/C.3/SR.						PROVISIONAL	A/C.6/L.				x		LIMITED Russian only
1948 1949	X X	x	X X	x			864/Corr.1 865 & Corr.1	x	x	x	X		Russian only
1949	X	x	X	X			866	x	x	x	x	x	
1958	x	X	X	A			866/Corr.1	x		~			English only
1959		x	x				867	x	x	x	x	x	
1960	x	x	x	1			867/Corr. 1			x			Spanish only
1962	x						867/Corr.2	x	х	x	x	ļ	English, French
A/C.4/													Spanish and
753	x	x	X	x	X								Russian only
754,755	X	X	X	X	'		868	х	х	X	X	x	
A/C.4/L.						LIMITED	869	X	X	X	X		
1013,1014	X	х	X	X	x		870, 871	x	х	X	x	x	Quantizh anla
1015	X	x	X	x			871/Corr. 1	x	x	X X	x		Spanish only
1016	x	x	x	x	x	PROVISIONAL	872 873 & Rev. 1	X	x	X	x	x	
*A/C.4/SR. 1988		x				PROVISIONAL	874, 875	x	x	x	x	^	
1988	x	X	x	x			876	x	x	x		x	1
1909-1995	x	x	A	x			877,878	x	x	x	x	x	
1995-2003	X	x	x	x	1		879,880	x	x	x	x		
2004	x		1	- *	l		881					x	
2005			x		ļ		A/C. 6/SR.						
A/C. 5/					1		1100-1175 (GAOR,				1		
1441/Add. 2	X	х	X	x	x		24th sess.)			x			Bound volume
1441/Add. 2/Rev. 1			<u> </u>	X		Russian only	*A/C.6/SR.						PROVISIONAL
1447/Add. 2-4	X	X	X	x		Multilingual	1344	X		X	x		
1448	X	х	X	x	x		1345-1354	X	X	x	X		
1458/Corr.1	X		1	1		English only	1355	X	х				
1458/Corr.2	X	X	X	X	X		1356	X X	x	XX	x		
1458/Add. 1	X X	х	x	х	x		1357-1361 1362	X	^	x	x		
1459 1460-1468	X	x	x	x	x		1363-1369	x	x	x	x		
1469 & Corr. 1	X	x	x	x	x		1370	x	x	x	1		
1470-1477	x	x	x	x	X		1371	x	x	1	x		
1478	x	x	x	x	1 **		1372	x	x	x	x	[
1480	x		x	x	x		A/CN. 4/SER. A/						
1481	x	x	x	x	x		1969/Add. 1,					l	
A/C.5/L.						LIMITED	Vol. II, 1969						
1082/Rev. 2	X	x	X	X			(Sales no.: R.						
1089		х					70. V. 8)				X		
1090,1091	X	x	X	X	x		A/CN. 9/SR.						
1091/Corr.1			X			Spanish only	92-107	X		v			Cumulated ed.
1091/Rev. 1	X	X	X	X	X		108-125	x	х	x			Cumulated ed.
1092-1096 *A/C. 5/SR.	X	x	X	x	x	PROVISIONAL	A/CN, 9/V/C/SR. 1-7	x					Cumulated ed.
1512		x				E ROVIDIORALI	A/CN, 9/WG, 2/WP.	^					LIMITED
1512		x	x	x	1		15/Add. 1			x			
1514-1529	x	x	x	x			A/CONF. 48/INF.					ŀ	
1530	x	1	x	x			6/Rev. 1	x	x	x	l	l	Trilingual
1531-1533	x	x	x	x			7		_	x			
1534	x	x		x			A/CONF.53/						
1535		x			l		2					х	
1536	x	1					A/CONF. 57/SR.				ł		
A/C. 6/							1,2			x		l	Cumulated ed.
416/Add.2,3	X	X	X	X		Multilingual	*A/CONF. 58/SR.		_	-			PROVISIONAL
418 & Corr. 1	X	X	X	X	X		1	X	X	X	X		
418/Add. 1	x	x	x	x	x	LINGTON	2		X	X	X		
A/C.6/L.	v	v	v	v	v	LIMITED	2/Corr.1	X	x	x	X		I TATTET
862 862 / Boy 1	x	x	X	X	x	Bussian only	A/CR/L.			v	- SP	v	LIMITED
862/Rev. 1 863	x	x	x	X X		Russian only		X	x	x	X	x	
					x		A/SPC/ 153-157	x	x	x	x	l	
864	X	X		: *				1 X					1

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	म्ब	[III	N.	R R	U	Languages	-	ш	<u>Ľ4</u>	S.	H	0	Languages
A/SPC/L.						LIMITED	E/L.	Ŧ	v	v	x	x	LIMITED
241/Rev. 1 242/Rev. 1	х	XX	X X	X X	x		1497/Rev. 2 1497/Rev. 2/Add. 1	X X	X X	X X	x	^	
242/ 100.1	x	x	x	x	x		1521, 1522	x	x	x			
A/SPC/PV.					1	LIMITED	1523, 1524	x	x	Х	x		
809		x					*E/SR.						PROVISIONAL
829	х	x					1843-1845	X	х	х			
834	X		X	X		ъ.	E/AC.6/L.			хr	v	v	LIMITED
837 A/SPC/SR.	х	х	x	x		PROVISIONAL	486,487	х	х	х	х	х	
$\frac{821}{\text{Corr. 1}}$	x	x	x	x	1	FIGVISIONAL	E/AC. 6/SR. 540-550	x	x	x			Cumulated ed.
822	1	1	1	x	[551-563		x	x			Cumulated ed.
823	x		x	x			564-589	x	x	х			Cumulated ed.
824-828	X	X	X	x			*590-593	x	х	Х			PROVISIONAL
828/Corr.1	х				<u> </u>	English only	E/AC.7/SR.						0 1
829-836	X	x	х	х			681-690	x	X	X			Cumulated ed. Cumulated ed.
837	X		x	x			691-702		х	х			Cumulated ed.
838-843 844	X X	X X	Ă	X			E/C.2/	x					
845	Λ	x		^			749,750 E/C.7/						
AT/DEC/		1				LIMITED	32	x	x				
159	х						33		х	Х			
162		x					36	x		Х			
163			х	x			E/C.7/SR.						
164		х					30-42	x					Cumulated ed.
165		X	х	x			43-52		х				Cumulated ed.
166		X				LIMITED	E/C.9/				x		Russian only
AT/PV. 114	x					LTMITED	2/Corr.1 E/CN.2/CONF.5/				л		Russian only
CERD/C/SR.	^						47 & Add. 1	x					
111-119				x		Cumulated ed.	E/CN. 3/	•					
OP/					[423		х				
13	x						425			Х			
DP/L.						LIMITED	426/Add. 1/Rev. 1		х				
250	X	x	X	X			427			X			
252	X X	x	X X	X X			432			х			LIMITED
254 257 (Vols. VI, VII)	X	л	•	Α			E/CN. 3/L.		x	х			
Ξστ (ψοις, ψι, ψιι) Ε/	Δ						74 75 & Add. 1-12	x	x	x	x		
5101/Add. 2	x						E/CN. 4/						
5150/Corr.1	х				1		1098/Add. 6	x	х	x	x		
5150/Add. 1/Corr.1	х						1098/Add.7	x					
5183 (ESCOR, 52nd							1098/Add. 10	X					
sess., suppl.							1098/Add. 14-16	X	X	X	x		
no. 1) 5187, 5188	x				x		1100	X X	X	х			
5187, 5188 5197	X						1100/Add.1 E/CN.4/AC.20/L.	^			Į		LIMITED
5199-5201	x						22	x	x	x	x		
5203	x						*E/CN. 4/AC. 22/RT.			_			PROVISIONAL
5205	x						131	x	x				
5208	х				1		134		х			1	
5209 (ESCOR, 53rd							137-143		X				
sess., suppl.	v		v	1			145,146		x			1	
no.1) 5218	X X	x	X X				E/CN, 4/Sub, 2/SR, 636-650			x			Cumulated ed.
5218/Corr.1	x			L	L	English only	651, 656-663	x	x		1		Cumulated ed.
5219	x	x	x	x	1	Brank Vaily	E/CN. 5/						
5220	x	x	x				475	x	x	x	x	1	
5221	x	x	x	x			477	x					
5223-5225	x	x	x	x	1		E/CN.7/						
5226, 5227	x	x	x	x	x		547	x	x	x	X		
	1			1			547/Add. 1	X		i		1	

.

Document	sh	Ę	Чs	an	Se	Remarks	Document	h	ų	hs	an	se	Remarks
Symbol	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other	Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other
Symbol	ធ	ы Б	Sp	Ru	C ^h	Languages	Symbol	ធ	FI	Sp	Ru	5	Languages
E/CN.7/							E/CN.14/HOU/						LIMITED
547/Add. 2, 3	X	х	X				85/Rev. 1	X X	x				
547/Add.4 548	х	x	X X	х			97,98 E/CN.14/I&NR/	A	•				LIMITED
549	x	A	^				197	x					
E/CN. 11/							E/CN.14/NAC/						LIMITED
1047 (Sales no.:							54	x					
E.72.II.F.1) E/CN.11/I&NR/L.	х					LIMITED	E/CN. 14/POP/ 72,73	x					LIMITED
138,139	x					DIMITED	75	x					
E/CN.11/I&NR/							E/CN. 14/TECO/						LIMITED
CIWP. 10/L.						LIMITED	17 (E/CN, 14/571)	х	х				LIMUTED
3 4	X X	х					E/CN. 14/TRANS/ 86 (E/CN. 14/574)		x				LIMITED
5	Δ	x					87	x	x]	
6	х	х					88	X					
7-9 E/ON 11/TDADE/I		x					E/CN.14/UAP/ 184	x					LIMITED
E/CN.11/TRADE/L. 209-211	x					LIMITED	E/CN.14/WP.1/	^					LIMITED
E/CN. 11/TRANS/							57 (E/CN. 14/576)			1			
198	x						(OAU/TRAD/56)	x					
E/CN. 12/ 912/Rev. 1/Add. 2	x						E/CONF.60/PC/	x					English only
937, 938	Δ		x				E/CONF. 62/	1					English only
E/CN. 14/							1	x	x				
534/Add, 4	х	х					E/CONF. 62/INF.						LIMITED
571 (E/CN. 14/ TECO/17)	x	х					E/CONF. 64/		x				
574 (E/CN. 14/	^	л					6	x					
TRANS/86)		х				LIMITED	E/ECE/						
576 (E/CN. 14/							324/Rev. 1/Add. 19/						
WP. 1/57) (OAU/ TRAD/56)	x		ĺ				Corr.1 (E/ECE/ TRANS/505/						
577	Δ	x					Rev. 1/Add. 19/				{		
577/Corr.1	x					English only	Corr. 1)	<u> </u>	x		x		French and
E/CN.14/AMA/NA/	x					LIMITED	831 (Sales no. :						Russian only
1 E/CN.14/CART/	•					LIMITED	F. 72. II. E. 3)		x				
284		х					[E/ECE/]AGRI/	1					
287		x					MECH/						
293 296	x	х					50 (Sales no. : F. 72. II. E/Mim. 15)		x				
298	x						E/ECE/AGRI/WP. 1/	1	1				
299		х					EUR. STAN.						
301,302	x	х					18/Rev. 2 (Sales				1		
305 306	^	x					no.: E.72.II. E/Mim.19)	x					
309	x						[E/ECE/]Conf. Eur.	-					
310		X					Stats/						
311, 312 313, 314	X X	х					321 (Sales no.: F. S. 72. II.						
315-317	x	x					E/Mim. 13	ļ	x	x	<u> </u>		French and
319		х					321/Corr.1 (Sales						Spanish only
320-328	x	v					no.; E.72.II.						
329 332	x	х					E/Mim. 13 [Corr. 1])	x			 	ļ	English only
333	-*	х					E/ECE/TRADE/						Grassi Onry
334,335	x						WP.4/INF.	ł					
336-338	x	х					19 (TD/B/ASTD/ INF. 19)]	
339 348	Λ	х					1145.19)	x	x				

	ਸ਼	-		s	e e	Remarks			-r	-	s	e B	Remarks
Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or	Document	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other
Symbol	Bug	re) pau	Sus	Chi	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spa	Rue	Chi	Languages
			- 21		⊢≚	Danguages					+	<u> </u>	
E/ECE/TRANS/ 505/Rev. 1/Add. 19/	,						ID/WG. 132/						LIMITED
Corr. 1 (E/ECE/							10 12	X X					
324/Rev. 1/							ID/WG. 133/						LIMITED
Add. 19/Corr. 1)		x		x		French and	1	X					
E/ICEF/INF.				1		Russian only	ID/WG.134/						LIMITED
34/Rev. 1/Corr. 1	x				L	English only	2 ID/WG.134/INF.	X					
E/ICEF/SR.							1/Rev. 1	x	x	x			Trilingual
426-439			X				ID/WG.136/						LIMITED
E/INCB/				x			2 & Add. 1	X	X				Bilingual
15 E/IT/1970/							3	x	х			1	
93	x		x				4 4/Corr.1	x			ļ	L	English only
E/NF.1969/							5	x	х				
Add. 1	х						6		x				
E/NL.1971/ 23	x		x			English and	7	X	Х				
20	*					Spanish only	8-10 11	XX	x				
30		х	x			French and	12,13		x				
						Spanish only	14	x					
32 40	x	x	x			French only English and	15	X	х				
40	•		^			Spanish only	16 18	X X	x				Bilingual
43	x		x			English and	ID/WG. 137/		^				LIMITED
						Spanish only	2,3	x		х			Bilingual
44-46 48-50		X X				French only French only	9,10	X					
48-50 E/NS. 1972/		^				French omy	11-14 Summary 15	x		х			
Summary 1	x	x	х				15 15 Summary			x			
ID/							16 Summary	x		х			
27 (Sales no.: F. 69		x					17 Summary			х			
II. B. 37) 78 (Sales no.: E.		л					18	X X		x			
72, II. B, 17)	x						18 Summary 19	X		л			
90 (Sales no:: E.							19 Summary	x		x			
72. II. B. 21)	х						20	X					
ID/B/SR. 126-128	x	x	x	х			22			X			
130	x	Â	x	x			25 27,28 Summary	x		X X			
ID/B/C.3/							29			x			
4	X	x	х	х			31 Summary	X		X	l		1
4/Corr.1	X	x	x	x			32			x			
5 ID/B/C.3/L.			A	~		LIMITED	33 33 Summary	X X		x			1
1	x	x	х				34			x			
ID/SER.G/	<u> </u>						35	X					
39 ID/WG.96/	X					LIMITED	35 Summary	X		x			
6/Add, 1	x						36 36 Summary	X X		x			1
6 Summary	x		х				36 Summary 37	X					
ID/WG.109/						LIMITED	37 Summary	X		x			
9		X X					38	x		-			
11 ID/WG.113/		•				LIMITED	39 20 40 Summany			X	1		
13/Corr.2	x		x				39,40 Summary 41-43	X		XX			
33	x						43 Summary	x					
ID/WG. 120/						LIMITED	44	X			1		
15/Rev.1 ID/WG.132/	Х					LIMITED	44 Summary	x		X			
3/Rev. 1	x					221712 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	45 45 Summary	x		X X			
4-8	x						45 Summary 46				1		
1			'	• •		I.		· A	•	•	•		•

Document	English	nch	lish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	nch	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	Eng	French	Spanish	Rus	Chir	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng]	French	Spar	Rus	Chir	Other Languages
ID/WG. 137/						LIMITED	S/PV.						
46 Summary 47	х		X				1410-1412 (SCOR,	x					
48	x		X				23rd year) 1414 (SCOR, 23rd	Δ					
48 Summary	x		x				year)	x					
49	х						1417, 1418 (SCOR,						
49 Summary	X		x	1	1		23rd year)	х					
53 53 Summary	X X		x				1423 (SCOR, 23rd year)	x					
54	x		1				1426 (SCOR, 23rd						
54 Summary	x		x				year)	х					
55-57			X				1432-1434 (SCOR,	v					
57 Summary 58,59	х		X X				23rd year) 1436-1442 (SCOR,	х					
ID/WG. 138/						LIMITED	23rd year)	x					
3,4	х						1444 (SCOR, 23rd						
ID/WG. 139/			-			LIMITED	year)	х					
1,2	x		X				1449 (SCOR, 23rd year)	x					
ID/WG.140/	â					LIMITED	1529 (SCOR, 24th	^					
1			x				year)					x	
ID/WG. 141/						LIMITED	*S/PV.						PROVISIONAL
1-4 ID/WG, 142/	х						1671 1672-1674	X X	x	x	x		
10/ w.G. 142/	x					LIMITED	1675	X	^	x	x		
OAU/TRAD/		1					1676		x		x		
56 (E/CN. 14/576)							1677		_		x		
(E/CN.14/WP.1/ 57)	x	ļ					1678 S/AC 19/SD		X	X	X		
OPI/	^						S/AC.18/SR. 22	x					
455		x					ST/CES/						
S/							22 (Sales no.:						
7930/Add. 1785- 1819	x	x	x	x	x		F.R.72.II. E/Mim.3)		x		x		
10745/Add. 6	^	^	1	^			26 (Sales no.:						
(A/8745/Add. 6)			1	x			F, 72, II. E						
10770/Add. 10	x	X	X	X			E/Mim.12)		x				
10770/Add. 13, 14 10816 & Corr. 1	х	х	x	x	x		27, Vol. XIII (Sales no.:						
10817	x	x	x	x	^		E. F. 72. II.						
10818	х	х	x	x	X		E/Mim. 18)	х	x				
10819 10820 (A (8865)	X	X	X	X			ST/CS/SER. F/		v	v			Dilingual
10820 (A/8865) 10821,10822	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		279/Add.1 285/Corr.4	x	X X	X X			Bilingual Trilingual
10823 (A/8870)	X	x	X	x	X		ST/ECA/	-*	``	[^]			
10824	х	x	X	x	x		151 (Sales no.:			ļ			
10825	X	X	X		X		F. 72, II. A. 1)		x				
10827 (A/8875) 10828	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X		162 (Sales no.: F.72. II. A. 11)		x				
10829 (A/8887)	X	X	X	X	x		163, 164 (Sales no.:		Â				
10830-10832	х	х	x	x	x		Ś. 72. XVI. 2, 3)			x			
10832/Corr.1	X	X	X	X			174 (Sales no, :						
10833-10837 10838	X X	X X	X X	X X	х		E.F.S.R.73. IX.1)	x	x	x	x		
10838/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x		ST/ECAFE/SER. C/	**					
10839	х	х	x	х	x		93	х					
10840, 10841					X		ST/ECAFE/SER. E/						
S/Agenda/ 1671		x					47 (Sales no.: E.72. II. F. 13)	x					
1672-1675	х	x	x	x			ST/ECE/AGRI/	A					5
1677	х	х	х	x			41 (Sales no.: R.						
ł			1.				72. II. E/Mim.2)		1		X		

Document	lish	nch	nish	sian	lese	Remarks and/or	Document	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages	Symbol	Eng	Fre	Spar	Rus	Chi	Other Languages
ST/ECE/AIR POLL/							TD/DOCS/	x					
1/Add. 1 (Sales no. : R. 71. II.				v			TD/INF. 9	x	x	x			Trilingual
E/Mim.21) ST/ECE/ENG/				x			TD/III/C. 1/SR.	^					
12 & Corr.1 (Sales no.; E/F/R.72.							1-22 TD/III/C. 2/SR.		х	х			Cumulated ed.
II. E/Mim. 4) ST/ECE/HBP/	х	x		x		Trilingual	1-9 TD/III/C.3/SR.			x			Cumulated ed.
44 44/Corr. 1		x		x		French only	1-24 TD/III/C. 5/SR.		х	х			Cumulated ed.
ST/ECE/GAS/	x						1-9 TD/III/C.6/SR.		x	x			Cumulated ed.
34 ST/ECE/STEEL/	A						1-16 TD (III)/Misc.	х	x	х			Cumulated ed.
40 (Sales no. : F. R. 72. II.							3 & Corr. 1	x	x	x			English, French and Spanish only
E/Mim. 14) ST/ECE/WATER/		х		х			3/Corr.2			x			Spanish only
6/Add. 1 ST/LEG/SER. C/	х	х		х			TD/B/ 352 (TD/B/C.2/						
8 (Sales no.: S.72. V.1)			x				112) (TDBOR, 11th sess.,						
ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 43 (Sales no.:							suppl. no.2) 373/Add.6		x	x	х		
E. 73. I. 2) ST/LIB/SER. K/	х						373/Add.9 373/Add.10/	x					
37	x x	X X				Bilingual Bilingual	Corr. 1 373/Add. 10/	x					
38,39 ST/PSCA/SER.A/	^	Â				Diringual	Corr. 2 375/Add. 10/Annex	x x	x x	x x			
12 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 10)	x						378/Add. 2/Annex		^	^	x		
ST/SOA/ 106 (Sales no.:							391,392 393/Corr.1 (Sales	х					
F.71.IV.2) 113 (Sales no.:		х					no.: E, 72. II. D, 4[Corr.])	x					
F.S.72.IV.3) 116 (Sales no.:		х	х				403 & Add. 1 406	X X					
E. 72. IV. 4) 118 & Add. 1	X X						407/Add.1 407/Add.3	X X					
[ST/]SOA/ESDP/							408 411	X X					
	х						413	**	x	х			
ST/SOA/SER. L/ 12 (Sales no. :							TD/B/INF. 40	x	х	x	x		TIME
E. 72. I. 9) ST/SOA/SER. S/	х						TD/B/L. 297/Add.1 (E)		x	x	x		LIMITED
33-35 T/	х	х					297/Add. 5 (B, C) TD/B/NGO/	X	х	x	x		
1739 (TCOR, 39th sess., suppl.							20 TD/B/SR.	x					
no. 2)	х	х					279-312, Prefatory fascicle						
104/Rev. 1 (Sales							(TDBOR, 11th sess.)	x	x	x			
no.; F. 72. II. D. 13)		x					279-289 (TDBOR,			x			
108/Supp. 1/Rev. 1 (Sales no. :			v				11th sess.) 290-312 (TDBOR,	X	х				
S. 72. II. D. 17) 147/Corr. 2	x		х				11th sess.) TD/B(XII)/Misc.	х		x	ļ		
164 178	x	x					7 TD/B/AC. 5/	х					English only
181				x			39/Add.8		x			1	

DOCUMENTS ISSUED

Document	ish	Ich	ish	sian	ese	Remarks and/or	Document	ish	lch	ish	ian	ese	Remarks and/or
Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages	Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages
TD/B/AC. 5/							SALES NUMBERS						
39/Add.9 TD/B/ASTD/INF.	х	x	X				F.S.72.II.E/Mim.13 ([E/ECE/]Conf.						
19 ([E/]ECE/							(E/ECE/JCom.) Eur. Stats/321)		x	x			French and
TRADE/WP.4/													Spanish only
INF.19) TD/B/C.1/	х	x					E.72.II.E/Mim.13 [Corr.1] ([E/ECE/]						
122/Corr.1	x	x	x				Conf. Eur. Stats/						
126 TD/B/C.2/	x			x			321/Corr.1)	х					English only
112 (TD/B/352)							F.R. 72.II. E/Mim. 14 (ST/ECE/STEEL/						
(TDBOR, 11th							40)		x		x		
sess., suppl. no.2)				x			F. 72. II. E/Mim. 15						
TD/B/C.3/SR.							([E/ECE/]AGRI/ MECH/50)		x				
92-110		х	x			Cumulated ed.	E.F.72.II.E/Mim.18						
TD/B/C.4/ 101			x				(ST/CES/27,	v	x				
TD/B/C. 4/SR.							Vol. XIII) E, 72, II. E/Mim. 19	x	Ā				
85-89	х	х	x			Cumulated ed.	([E/ECE/]AGRI/						
TD/COCOA.3/ 7,8	x	x	x	x			\overline{WP} , 1/EUR. STAN.	x					
TD/COCOA. 3/INF.	л	Λ					18/Rev. 2) E. 72, II, F. 1	^					
2/Add. 1	х	x	x			Trilingual	(E/CN. 11/1047)	x					
SALES NUMBERS F. 69, II, B. 37							E. 72. II. F. 13 (ST/ ECAFE/SER. E/						
(ID/27)		х					47)	x					
R. 70. V. 8 (A/CN. 4/							E. 72. II. G. 6 (Eco-						
SER. A/1969/Add. 1, Vol. II, 1969)				x			nomic bulletin for Latin America,						
R. 71. II. E/Mim. 21							Vol. XVII, no. 1,						
(ST/ECE/AIR							1st half of 1972)	х					
POLL/1/Add. 1) F. 71. IV. 2 (ST/SOA/				х			E. 72. II. K. 10 (ST/ PSCA/SER, A/12)	x					
106)		х					F. S. 72. IV. 3 (ST/	^					
E. 72. I. 9 (ST/SOA/							SOA/113)		x	х			
SER. L/12) F. 72. II. A. 1 (ST/ECA/	х						E. 72. IV. 4 (ST/SOA/ 116)	x					
151)		х					S. 72. V. 1 (ST/LEG/						
F. 72. II. A. 11 (ST/		v					SER. C/8)			x			
ECA/162) E. 72. II. B. 17 (ID/78)	x	х					C. 72. IX. 16 (A/8469/ Rev. 1)					x	
E. 72. II. B. 21 (ID/90)	x						S. 72. XVI. 2, 3 (ST/					-	
E. 72. II. D. 4 [Corr.] (TD/B/393/Corr. 1)	v						ECA/163,164)			X			
F. 72. II. D. 13 (TD/	Λ						E.73.I.2 (ST/LIB/ SER. B/E.43)	x					
104/Rev. 1)		х					E, F. S. R. 73. IX. 1						
S. 72. II. D. 17 (TD/ 108/Supp. 1/Rev. 1)			x				(ST/ECA/174)	х	х	х	x		
F.72. II. E. 3 (E/ECE/							OFFICIAL RECORDS General						
831) D 70 H F /Mins 0		X					Assembly						
R. 72. II. E/Mim. 2 (ST/ECE/AGRI/							23rd session: Meetings:						
41)				x			A/PV.						
F. R. 72. II. E/Mim. 3		**					1735	х					
(ST/CES/22) E/F/R. 72, II. E/Mim. 4		х		х			24th session: Meetings:						
(ST/ECE/ENG/12							A/PV.						
& Corr. 1)	x	х		x		Trilingual	1755, 1756	х					
F. 72, II, E/Mim, 12 (ST/CES/26)		x					1758 1760	x		x			
(,,)		**					1762,1763	x					

DOCUMENTS ISSUED

Document	sh	ų	чs	an	se	Remarks	Document	sh	ch	sh	ian	sse	Remarks and/or
Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	and/or Other	Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Other Languages
OFFICIAL DECODDS	E	म्पि	Ś	<u> </u>	0	Languages	OFFICIAL RECORDS	<u>111</u>	<u> </u>	<u></u>	H	<u> </u>	Languages
OFFICIAL RECORDS General							General						
Assembly							Assembly						
24th session:							27th session: Supplements:						
Meetings: A/PV.							5 (A/8705)					х	
1766	x						7D (A/8707/Add. 4)					х	
1769, 1770			х				12A (A/8712/		T	v	v		
1772,1773 1775	x	X X					Add. 1) 13 (A/8713)	х	х	X X	X X		
1779	^	^	x				13 [Corr.]				~		
1780-1782		x					(A/8713/Corr.1)	x	х	х	х		
1784		х					17 [Corr.]			x			Spanish only
1788 1792	x		х				(A/8717/Corr.1) 21 [& Corr.]			~			spanish only
1793	1	x					(A/8721 &						
1795		х					Corr.1)	x	х	х	х		
1800			X X				22A (A/8722/ Add, 1)	x	x	x	x		
1802 1804		x	Λ				26,27 (A/8726,	л	А	Δ	Δ		
1806		x					8727)					х	
1809	x						28[Vol.II]						
1813 1817	x	х					(A/8728, Vol. П)	х			x		
1811	^	x					28 [Vol. III]						
1825-1827		х					(A/8728,						
1835		X X						х	х	х	х		
1838 A/C. 6/SR.		А					28A (A/8728/ Add, 1)					x	
1100-1175			х			Bound volume	29 (A/8729)	x	х	х	x		
26th session:							29 [Corr.]				x		Russian only
Annexes, Agenda item:							(A/8729/Corr.1 Economic and						Russian only
8	x						Social Council						
12		х					52nd session:						
20	x		X X				Supplements: 1 (E/5183)					x	
22 26			x				53rd session:						
27-32 and 98		х				One document	Supplements:						
35	x		37				1 (E/5209)	х		х			
40, 41 48, 49			X X				<u>Security</u> Council						
52			x				23rd year (1968):						
55			х				Meetings:						
57			X X				S/PV. 1410-1412	x					
61 65			x				1410-1412	x					
70			х				1417,1418	X					
73,74			X				1423	X X				ļ	
80 88			X X				1426 1432-1434	X					
95			х				1436-1442	X					
100			X				1444	X					
102 Supplements:			х				1449 24th year (1969):	x					
4 (A/8404)			x				Meetings:						
8A (A/8408/							S/PV.			1			
Add. 1-30)					X		1529				1	x	
27th session: Supplements:							25th year (1970): Supplements:						
1[Corr.] (A/8701/							For Jan, Feb and						
Corr. 1)	X	X	X	x	x		Mar 1970	X		1	l		

DOCUMENTS ISSUED

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
OFFICIAL RECORDSSecurityCouncil26th year (1971):Supplements:For Jul, Aug andSep 197127th year (1972):Supplements:For Jan, Feb andMar 1972TrusteeshipCouncil39th session:Supplements:2 (T/1739)Trade andDevelopmentBoard11th session:Annexes,Agenda item:57, 810-12	x	x x x x x	x				OFFICIAL RECORDS Trade and Development Board Ilth session: Supplements: 2 (TD/B/352) (TD/ B/C.2/112) Meetings: TD/B/SR. 279-312, Prefatory fascicle 279-289 290-312 MISCELLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS Economic bulletin for Latin America, Vol. XIII, no. 1, 1st half of 1972 (Sales no. : E. 72. II.G. 6)	x x x x	x x	X X X	x		

List of Documents Republished

Symbol	Reissued as/in	Symbol	Reissued as/in
	GAOR, 26th sess., Annexes,		GAOR, 26th sess., Annexes,
	Agenda item no.		Agenda item no.
A/8278	25	A/8558	41 45
8328	27-32 and 98	8559	27-32 and 98
8334	36	8560	21-32 and 50 25
8336/Rev. 1	27-32 and 98 27-32 and 98	8561 8562	42
8346 8359	21-52 and 56 25	8563	44
8381	25	8568	90
8391	33 and 92	8569	76
8392	93	8570	91
8393	94	8571	101
8394	95	8572	26
8396	7	8573-8575	27-32 and 98
8430 & Add. 1	59	8577	47
8435 & Add. 1	27-32 and 98	8578 & Add. 1	12 76
8400/Rev. 1	8	8579	27-32 and 98
8441 & Add. 1	8	8581-8584	99 and 86
8442	96 8	8585 8588	12
8443 & Add, 1	8	8589	49
8444 & Add. 1, 2 8445	8	8590	50, 51 and 60
8449	25	8591	52
8450	8	8592	56
8453	9	8593	57
8456	69	8594	61
8461 & Add. 1	79	8595	64
8462-8466	79	8596	48
8477	74	8597	39
8484	36	8599	76
8489	80	8600	62
8491	97	8601-8603	76
8492 & Add. 1	27-32 and 98	8604 & Add. 1	84
8493	99 and 86	8605	77 78
8494 & Add. 1	100 101	8606 8607	81
8495	18	8608 & Add. 1	83 and 26
8496 8499	76	8609	76
8500 & Add. 1-5	8	8610	75
8504 & Add. 1	37 and 12	8612	76
8506	87	8613	12
8507	53	8615	13
8517	43	8616	23
8518 & Add. 1-3	68	8617	65
8519	76	8618	66
8521	46	8619	70
8525	89	8620	71 and 12
8527	9	8621	72
8528, 8529	33 and 92	8622 8623	73 35
8531 & Add. 1, 2	76 76	8625	33
8533-8535	88	8626	34
8537 8542	54	8627	76
8543	55	8628	85
8544	58	8629	82
8546	63	8630	40
8547	38 and 12	8631-8634	76
8548	76	8636	76
8549	67	A/L. 627 & Add. 1	25
8550	39	L.628, L.629	25
8554	76	L. 630 & Add. 1, 2	93
8555	102	L.631 & Add.1	97

DOCUMENTS REPUBLISHED

Symbol	Reissued as/in	Symbol	Re-issued as/in
	GAOR, 26th sess., Annexes, Agenda item no.	S/9617,9618 9620,9621	
A/L. 632 & Add. 1, 2	93	9623-9626	
L. 633 & Add. 1, 2	93	9629, 9630	
L. 634 & Add. 1	96	9632-9635	
L. 635 & Add. 1	96	9637-9640	
L.636 & Add.1 L.637-L.641	25 93	9642-9649 9651-9659	
L. 642/Rev. 1	53 15	9661	
L. 644	46	9662/Rev.1	
L. 645 & Add. 1, 2	95	9663-9672	
L. 646 & Add. 1, 2	94	9674, 9675	SCOR, 25th year, suppl. for
L.647, L.648	102	9677-9683	Jan, Feb and Mar 1970
L.649	25	9686	
L. 650 & Add. 1, 2	22	9688	
L. 651 & Add. 1	22	9691-9696	
L.652 & Add.1 L.652/Rev.1	22	9698	
L. 653	22 100	9700	
L. 654 & Rev. 1	11	9702 9704-9709	
L. 655 & Add. 1	22	9711-9713	
L.656, L.657	22	9715-9720	
L.658	44	9722-9727	
L.659 & Add.1	97	9729 J	
L.660	26	7930/Add.1243-1366	
L. 661	47	10124/Add. 2	
L. 662 & Add. 1	23	10180/Add.1	
L.663 & Add.1 L.665	23 47	10247, 10248	
L. 666	*1	10251, 10252	
L. 667	5 61	10255, 10256 10259 & Add. 1, 2	
L. 668	12	10259 @ Add. 1, 2 10268/Rev. 1	
L.669	 84	10270-10274	
L.670	35	10277, 10278	
L. 671/Rev. 1	18	10280	
A/BUR. 177, 178	8	10283, 10284	
A/AC. 105/C. 1/SR. 94-96	Cumulated edition,	10286-10291	
99-101	-	10293-10295	SCOR, 26th year, suppl. for
	GAOR, 26th sess., Annexes, Agenda item no.	10297	Jul, Aug and Sep 1971
A/C.1/L.568	33 and 92	10299, 10300 1030 2 -10307	
A/CN. 9/SR. 92-107	Cumulated edition,	10311	
DP/SR. 314-318	final form	10313	
	ESCOR, 52nd sess., Annexes,	10318	
	Agenda item no.	10326	
E/5162	16	10328, 10329	
5163	10	10331	
5165	3	10335	
5169 517 2	8 9	10337 10338/Rev.1	
5172	9 6	10336/ Rev. 1 10343-10346	
5174	2	10467/Add. 2, 3	
5175	4	10490	
5176	5	10493-10497	
5177	13	10499	
5178	11	10501-10503	
5180	7	10505-10511	
S/7930/Add. 481-625		10512 & Add. 1	SCOR, 27th year, suppl. for
9586-9590		10514	Jan, Feb and Mar 1972
9592,9593 9595-9597		10516-10518 105 22	
9599,9600	SCOR, 25th year, suppl. for	10522, 10525	
9604-9608	Jan, Feb and Mar 1970	10528, 10529	
9610, 9611		10533	
9613, 9614		10535	
9616 & Add. 1-3		10537 J	

DOCUMENTS REPUBLISHED

Symbol

Re-issued as/in

S/10539-10541 10543-10548 10550 10555,10556 10558-10560 10562-10568 10570-10572 10574-10583 10600 10602/Rev.2 10603-10609

SCOR, 27th year, suppl. for Jan, Feb and Mar 1972

List of Sales Publications indexed in this issue

<u>Sales No</u> .	Title	Symbol
E.71.II.B.18	Industrial location and regional development. Pro- ceedings of Interregional Seminar, Minsk, 14- 26 Aug 1968. Aug 1972. viii, 32 p., maps, tables. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other curren- cies).	ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG.9/21/Add.1)
E.71.II.B. 24	Clay building materials industries in Africa. Report of the Workshop held in Tunis, 6-12 Dec 1970, including a summary of lectures presented to the Workshop. Jan 1972. v, 24 p. Printed. \$U.S. 0.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/71 (ID/WG.81/27)
E/F/R.71.II.E.4	Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe. Vol.XVI, 1970. Jan 1972. 91 p., tables. Photo- offset. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other curren- cies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.	
E/F/R.71.II.E.9	Annual bulletin of electric energy statistics for Europe. Vol.XVI, 1970. Feb 1972. 102 p., tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.	
E/F/R.71.II. E.10	Annual bulletin of transport statistics for Europe. Vol. XXII, 1970. Jan 1972. xlii, 190 p., tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.	
E.72.I.6	Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 51st session, 5-30 Jul 1971 and 27- 29 Oct, 23, 30 Nov and 20 Dec 1971. Mar 1972. vi, 47 p. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Biblio- graphical series, no. E.42). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/LIB/SER.B/E.42
E.72.II.B.1	Production of fish-protein concentrate. Report and proceedings of the Joint UNIDO/FAO Expert Group Meeting, Rabat, Morocco, 8-12 Dec 1969. Part II: Proceedings of the Meeting. Mar 1972. xii, 170 p., graphs, tables. Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equiv- alent in other currencies).	ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG.48/18)
E.72.II.B.3	Manufacture of telecommunications equipment and low-cost receivers. Report of the Development Meeting on the Manufacture of Telecommunica- tions Equipment, including Low-cost Receivers for Sound Broadcasting and Television, held in Vienna, 13-24 Oct 1969. Feb 1972. viii, 96 p., charts. Printed. \$U.S. 1.75 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies).	ID/74 (ID/WG.15/33)
E.72.II.B.4	Production of panels from agricultural residues. Report of the Expert Working Group Meeting, Vienna, 14-18 Dec 1970. Mar 1972. v, 37 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other cur- rencies).	ID/79 ([D/]WG.83/15/ Rev.1)

SALES PUBLICATIONS

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
E.72.II.B.6	Effective use of machine tools and related aspects of management in developing countries. Jun 1972. ix, 78 p., graphs, illus., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 1.75 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/77
E.72.II.B.10	Manual on the use of consultants in developing countries. Jan 1972. x, 165 p. Printed. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/3/Rev.1
E.72.II.B.11	Guidelines for project evaluation. Mar 1972. xvi, 383 p., graphs, tables. (Project formulation and evaluation series, no.2). Printed. Paperbound: \$U.S. 2.95; hardbound: \$U.S. 8.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/SER.H/2
E.72.II.B.13	Copper production in developing countries. Report of the Seminar on the Copper Industry held in Mos- cow. 1-6 Oct 1970. Aug 1972. vii, 64 p., charts, tables. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16)
E.72.II.B.15	Industrial development survey. Vol. IV. May 1972. xiii, 170 p., graphs, tables. Printed. \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/83
E.72.II.B.17	The motor vehicle industry. Oct 1972. ix, 86 p., graph, tables. (Perspectives for industrial devel- opment in the Second United Nations Development Decade, [no. 2]). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equiva- lent in other currencies).	ID/78
E.72.II.B.20	The development of management consultancy in Latin America. Report of UNIDO meeting held in Santiago, Chile, 5-9 Jul 1971. Jul 1972. vii, 27 p. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other curren- cies).	ID/89
E.72.II.B.22	Regional Seminar on Machine Tools in Developing Countries of Europe and the Middle East, Slatni Pjassazi, Varna, Bulgaria, 18-27 Oct 1971. Aug 1972. vi, 89 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/88 (ID/WG.87/32/ Rev.1)
E.72.II.B.25	A fancy leather goods factory for developing coun- tries. Oct 1972. x, 35 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 1.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ID/92 (ID/WG.79/8/ Rev.1)
E/F/R.72.II.E.4	Annual bulletin of housing and building statistics for Europe. Vol.XV, 1971. Sep 1972. 87 p., tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Trilingual text - E, F & R.	
E.72.II.E.5	Economic survey of Europe in 1971. Part II: The European economy in 1971. Aug 1972. vi, 138 p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/ECE/814/Add.1
E.72.II.E.7	 Economic bulletin for Europe, Vol. 23, No. 2. Mar 1972. [82] p., tables. Printed. \$U.S. 2.50 (or equivalent in other currencies). Prepared by the secretariat of the Economic Commission for Europe, Geneva. 	

SALES PUBLICATIONS

Sales No.	Title	Symbol
E.72.II.E/Mim.5	The ECE region in figures. Apr 1972. xviii, [105] p., maps, tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 4.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23)
E.72.II.F.13	Transport and communications bulletin for Asia and the Far East, No. 47. Feb 1972. iii, 57 p., figures. Printed. \$U.S. 2.00 (or equivalent in other curren- cies).	ST/ECAFE/SER.E/47
E.72.II.K.5	Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1970. Jul 1972. [184] p., tables. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 4.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/CN.14/520 (Part II)
E.72.II.K.7	Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1971. Aug 1972. iv, 331 p., tables, maps. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 7.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).	E/CN.14/560 (Part I)
E.72.IV.4	Use of precast components in masonry building construction. Oct 1972. x, 128 p., figures, illus. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/SOA/116
E/F/S/R.72. IX.2	 Peaceful uses of atomic energy. Proceedings of the Fourth International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy, Geneva, 6-16 Sep 1971. Jointly sponsored by the United Nations and the In- ternational Atomic Energy Agency. Vol. 2: Per- formance of nuclear plants; costing of nuclear plants; fuel management. Jan 1972. 660 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.3	 Vol. 3: Safety aspects of nuclear plants; legal aspects of nuclear energy. Dec 1971. 479 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.4	 Vol. 4: Integration of nuclear plants in electrical networks: integrated planning of nuclear industry; fuel materials technology. Mar 1972. 509 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.5	 Vol.5: Breeder and advanced converter re- actors. May 1972. 470 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.6	 Vol. 6: Small and medium power reactors; desalination and agro-industrial complexes; role of research reactors; impact of nuclear energy in developing countries. Mar 1972. 510 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.9	 Vol. 9: Isotope enrichment; fuel cycles; safe- guards. Apr 1972. 536 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	

SALES PUBLICATIONS

<u>Sales No.</u>	Title	Symbol
E/F/S/R.72. IX.11	Peaceful uses of atomic energy. Proceedings of the Fourth International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy, Geneva, 6-16 Sep 1971. Jointly sponsored by the United Nations and the In- ternational Atomic Energy Agency. Vol. 11: Health physics and radiation protection; radioactive waste management; the environment and public accep- tance. Apr 1972. 766 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equivalent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.12	 Vol. 12: Nuclear methods in food production; education and training, and public information. May 1972. 531 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equiv- alent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S. 	
E/F/S/R.72. IX.14	Vol. 14: Applications of nuclear techniques in industry and in the study of natural resources. Jul 1972. 520 p. Printed. \$U.S. 14.00 (or equiv- alent in other currencies). Papers presented at the Conference. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.	
E.73.1.2	Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 52nd session, 5 Jan - 2 Jun 1972. (Dag Hammarskjold Library, Bibliographical series, no. E.43). Nov 1972. vi, 42 p. Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).	ST/LIB/SER.B/E.43

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Subject Index

NOVEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 11

Introductory Note

GENERAL

1. This index contains subject as well as author and title headings relating to the entries in the checklist section. It is arranged alphabetically, word by word. Hyphenated words are counted as one word.

ENTRIES

2. Subject and author headings are given in capital letters. Titles are underscored. In cross-references the entry is given in small letters, and the established form of the entry, following the word "See", is given in capital letters, e.g., Afforestation: See FORESTS AND FORESTRY.

(a) When a corporate entry relates to a body which is not exclusively a United Nations body, the indication of the parent organization to which it belongs is given in parentheses at the end of the entry, e.g., CONCILIATION AND GOOD OFFICES COMMISSION (UNESCO); INTER-GOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE ON THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO). The same procedure is followed in the case of conferences, meetings, seminars, workshops etc., convened by United Nations regional economic commissions, e.g., SEMINAR ON POPULATION PROBLEMS IN AFRICA (ECA/UN), Cairo 1962.

(b) When an entry is used both as author and as subject heading, the author heading is identified by the words "documents by".

(c) Entries relating to bodies that issue documents carry in parentheses at the end of the entry the symbol assigned to their series, e.g., ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-).

(d) Form sub-headings are used, under main headings as well as under sub-headings, to group documents in systematic order according to their nature and importance when it is warranted by the relevance of the entry or the amount of the information entered. The form sub-headings in use are: <u>Reports</u>, <u>Resolutions</u>, <u>(Other) documents</u>, Draft resolutions, Financial implications, <u>Meeting records</u>.

ABBREVIATIONS

3. Abbreviations of names of agencies etc., are listed in a separate group at the beginning of each letter; they do not appear in their proper alphabetical place in the index.

REFERENCES

4. References are generally made to document symbols or sales numbers, or both, as appropriate. Whenever a text is contained in the *Official Records* it is so indicated. The full bibliographical description of the title entry of any document referred to can be found in the checklist section. In the few cases where a document or a publication does not bear a document symbol or a sales number, reference is made to the page in the checklist section where the publication is described.

5. The word "text" in parentheses is used to denote the actual text of the document (such as a convention or constitutional instrument) to which the subject-heading relates, as distinct from mere references to that document as a subject in other documentation.

6. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

USE OF THE INDEX

7. The subject indexes, both monthly and annual, may be used as direct reference guides to documents in collections organized by document symbols and sales numbers.

LANGUAGES OF ISSUE OF DOCUMENTS

8. Information concerning the languages in which the documents have been published can be found in the List of Documents and Publications Issued. This listing, intended mainly to record translations from the language of original issue, does not necessarily parallel the checklist. The bibliographical description of a given document may therefore be found in an issue of the monthly *United Nations Documents Index* following or preceding the one in which the language editions are listed.

ACABQ: See Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

- ACC: See Administrative Committee on Co-ordination
- ANC: See African National Council of Zimbabwe

Accounts and accounting: See NATIONAL ACCOUNTS

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination, 1972 -- report, 1971/1972 *E/AC.24/SR.434-437

- Administrative Management Service: manpower utilization survey: See SECRETARIAT: staff: survey
- Administrative Tribunal: See UNITED NATIONS ADMINIS-TRATIVE TRIBUNAL

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON A	ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-
GETARY QUESTIONS	

-- members: election A/C. 5/1465

-- re

eports to GA,27th ses	s.:
A/8708/Add. 8	Apartheid: elimination: public-
	ity campaign: financial im-
	plications
A/8708/Add.3	Colonial countries: indepen-
	dence: UN activities: public-
	ity: financial implications
A/8708/Add.7	Cttee on the Elimination of Ra-
	cial Discrimination: work
	programme: financial impli-
	cations
A/8708/Add.10	Goods: international sale: time
	limits and limitation: pre-
	scription: convention (draft):
	international conference,
	1974 (proposed): financial
	implications
A/8708/Add.3	International Conference of Ex-
	perts for the Support of Vic-
	tims of Colonialism and
	Apartheid in Southern Africa,
	Oslo 1973: financial impli-
	cations
A/8708/Add.4	ICJ: judges: salaries and al-
	lowances: adjustments (pro-
	posed)
A/8708/Add.5	Secretariat: staff: survey
A/8708/Add.8	Special Cttee on Apartheid:
	work programme, 1973: fi-
	nancial implications
A/8708/Add.3	Special Cttee on the Situation
	with regard to the Implemen-
	tation of the Declaration on
	the Granting of Independence
	to Colonial Countries and
	Peoples: work programme,
	1973: financial implications
A/8878	UN: finances: budget, 1972:
	supplementary estimates

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS (continued)

-- reports to GA, 27th sess.: (continued)

A/8708/Add.2	UN: finances: budget, 1973
A/8868 & Add. 1	UN: pattern of conferences
A/8708/Add. 9	UN: public information activi-
	ties: review
A/8860	UN Joint Staff Pension Fund: report, 1970/1971
A/8708/Add. 6	UN Office, Geneva: Palais des Nations: improvement of premises and major main- tenance: budget, 1973
A/8874	UN organizations: administra- tive and budgetary co-ordi- nation

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS, documents by

- -- Secretariat: staff: personnel questions A/8897
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE APPLICATION OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY TO DEVELOPMENT (E/AC. 52/-)
- -- report, 9th *E/AC. 24/SR. 449, 450, 452
- -- terms of reference *E/AC.24/SR.452
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE UNITED NATIONS EDU-CATIONAL AND TRAINING PROGRAMME FOR SOUTHERN AFRICA -- activities, 1972 A/8850 -- work programme A/8850
- Aerial monitoring: See AERIAL SURVEYS
- Aerial photography: See AERIAL SURVEYS

AERIAL SURVEYS -- methods E/CN. 14/CART/335

Afars: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

AFGHANISTAN, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 154,156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973; convening A/L, 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1093

AFGHANISTAN, documents by (continued)

- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1243
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680
- AFRICA
 - See also Organization of African Unity
- and names of countries and territories -- agricultural products E/CN, 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no. :
- E.72. II. K. 7)
- -- balance of payments E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)
- -- building materials ID/71 (ID/WG. 81/27) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 24
- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/318
- training of personnel E/CN. 14/CART/326 -- commodities: international trade E/CN. 14/576
- (E/CN.14/WP.1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56) -- development planning E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)
- -- economic conditions E/CN. 14/520 (Part II) (Sales no. : E.72. II.K.5), 560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72. II.K.7)
- -- economic co-operation E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72. II.K.7), 576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/ TRAD/56)
- -- economic surveys E/CN. 14/520 (Part II) (Sales no.: E, 72, II. K. 5), 560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 7)
- -- electric power E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E. 72. II.K.7)
- -- fertility:
 - statistics E/CN.14/POP/73 surveys E/CN.14/POP/73
- -- household surveys E/CN. 14/NAC/53, 54
- -- housing: financing E/CN. 14/HOU/85/Rev. 1
- -- industrial products E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no. : E.72.II.K.7)
- -- international tourism E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no. : E.72. II. K.7)
- -- international trade E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no. : E.72.II.K.7)
 - development E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56)
- -- land-locked States: international trade E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN.14/WP.1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56)
- -- manpower: training E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 7)
- -- minerals: production E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no. : Е.72.П.К.7)
- -- national accounts: statistics E/CN.14/520 (Part II) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 5)
- -- population growth: & development E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)
- -- public administration E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)
- -- public finance E/CN.14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72. II.K.7)
- -- railways E/CN. 14/573 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/84) See also Conference for the Establishment of the Union of African Railways, Addis Ababa 1972
- -- roads E/CN. 14/TRANS/78-80
- -- science and technology E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)

AFRICA (continued)

- -- shipping E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/ TRAD/56)
- -- surveying and mapping E/CN.14/CART/327
- -- technical co-operation:
 - ECA activities E/CN. 14/577
 - UNDP programme E/CN.14/577 UN programme E/CN.14/577
- -- transport E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K.7)
- water resources: development E/CN. 14/560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)
- Africa, South: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN; SOUTH AFRICA

AFRICA, SOUTHERN

See also Advisory Committee on the United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa

- United Nations Educational and Training **Programme for Southern Africa**
- -- apartheid: elimination: See Africa, Southern: racial
- discrimination and apartheid; elimination -- educational and training programme A/8850
- -- fellowships and scholarships A/8850
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8862; A/L. 677 & Add. 1, L. 680 & Add. 1-3; *GA res. 2908, 2911 (XXVII)
- -- petitions and hearings: African National Congress A/AC, 109/SR, 862
- -- racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination Draft resolutions
 - A/SPC/L, 242/Rev, 1
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1915,1917,1918, 1921-1925
 - A/AC. 109/SR. 847
- -- radio broadcasts to A/SPC/L.242/Rev.1
- -- refugees: assistance A/8862
- AFRICAN NATIONAL COUNCIL OF ZIMBABWE -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 862, 869

AGGRESSION

-- definition

See also Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression

Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.868

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1346-1352

Agrarian reform: See LAND REFORM

AGRICULTURAL RESIDUES

-- utilization ID/79 ([ID/]WG. 83/15/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 4)

Agriculture: commodities: See COMMODITIES

Aircraft: hijacking: See HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT

AIRCRAFT, CIVIL

-- unlawful acts against safety: suppression: Convention, Montreal 1971 A/C. 6/418(text)

ALBANIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- ALGERIA, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.621
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828 -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C.5/L.1085
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

ALI, SYED AMJAD (Pakistan)

-- biography A/C. 5/1469

Al-Khatib, Ziad: See PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

Al-Yussef, Hamad: See PALESTINE LIBERATION ORGA-NIZATION

AMERICAN SAMOA

-- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC.109/PV.878-880

ANGOLA

-- Cunene River Basin project Reports GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on A/8889 Territories under Portuguese administration

Draft resolutions

A/C.4/L.1013

- Annual bulletin of electric energy statistics for Europe, 1970 Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.9
- Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe, 1970 Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.4
- Annual bulletin of housing and building statistics for Europe, 1971 Sales no.: E/F/R.72.II.E.4
- Annual bulletin of transport statistics for Europe, 1970 Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.10

- ANTI-APARTHEID CO-ORDINATING COMMITTEE, New Zealand
- -- petitions and hearings *A/SPC/SR. 825

APARTHEID

See also Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 Racial discrimination South Africa: apartheid Special Committee on Apartheid

-- elimination

Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 A/SPC/L.240, L.241/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1916-1925

*A/SPC/SR, 826

-- elimination: education A/SPC/L.242/Rev.1 international conferences and meetings, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev.1 international instruments *A/C. 3/SR. 1915

- publicity campaign A/8879; A/SPC/L.242/Rev. 1, L. 243; *A/SPC/SR. 828
- publicity campaign: financial implications A/8708/ Add. 8, 8890; A/C. 5/1463; A/SPC/L. 246
- -- suppression and punishment: convention (draft) Reports

A/8880 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions

*GA res. 2922 (XXVII)

Other documents A/C.3/L.1942/Rev.1 Guinea, Nigeria and USSR. Revised draft convention A/C.3/L.1948/Rev.1 Egypt. Amendments

Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1949

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1915,1917-1919, 1921-1926, 1930-1933

-- suppression and punishment: protocol (draft): See Racial discrimination: elimination: Convention, 1965: protocol on apartheid (draft)

Arab refugees: See PALESTINE REFUGEES

Arab Republic of Egypt: See EGYPT

Arab States and Israel: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1334-1336

- ARCTIC REGION
- -- wildlife: preservation *A/C.2/SR.1470,1471 treaty (proposed) A/C.2/L.1241

ARGENTINA, documents by

-- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628

ARGENTINA, documents by (continued)

- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968:
- recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1 -- disarmament:
 - general and complete A/C.1/L.623 world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629

-- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Octo 1072: convening (A/L 670

- Oslo 1973: convening' A/L.679 -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/L.1084, L.1086/Rev.1
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

ASIAN REFUGEES IN UGANDA

-- assistance *A/C. 3/SR. 1923, 1924

Atomic bombs: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

ATOMIC ENERGY

- -- nuclear fuel cycles Sales no.: 72.IX.9
- -- peaceful uses
 - Reports
 - Sales nos.: 72.IX.2-6,9,11,12,14 International Conference on the Peaceful Uses of Atomic Energy, 4th, Geneva 1971. Proceedings, Vols.2-6,9,11,12,14
- -- peaceful uses:
- legal aspects Sales no.: 72.IX.3 training of personnel Sales no.: 72.IX.12 -- & water desalination Sales no.: 72.IX.6
- -- & water desamation bares not. 12, 14, 0

Atomic fuel: See NUCLEAR FUELS

Atomic piles: See NUCLEAR REACTORS

ATOMIC RADIATION

- See also United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation
- -- effects *GA res. 2905 (XXVII)

safety measures Sales no.: 72. IX. 11

-- environmental effects Sales no.: 72. IX. 11

Atomic tests: See NUCLEAR TESTS

Atomic weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

AUSTRALIA

- -- Non-Self-Governing Territories: See Papua New Guinea
- -- Trust Territories: See Papua New Guinea

AUSTRALIA, documents by

- -- fisheries: regime: basic principles A/AC. 138/SC. II/ L. 11
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C. 3/L. 1950
- convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1 -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 25
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1240/Corr.1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

AUSTRIA, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 2; A/C. 3/L. 1950
- convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1
- -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/
- L. 240
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

Automobiles: See MOTOR VEHICLES

В

- BACON, FRANK R., documents by
- -- developing countries: machine tools: industry and trade ID/77 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6)
- BACTERIOLOGICAL WEAPONS
- use: prohibition: Convention, 1971 *A/C.1/PV.1884 accessions and ratifications A/8905; A/C.1/L.628; *A/C.1/PV.1874

BAHAMAS

-- self-government or independence <u>Meeting records</u> <u>A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876</u>

BAHRAIN, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

BALLISTIC MISSILES

- -- defence systems A/C. 1/1026; *A/C. 1/PV. 1872, 1874, 1878, 1881
 - Treaty (USSR/United States), 1972 A/C. 1/1026(text)

BANGLADESH

-- UN, admission to (proposed) A/L. 683 & Add. 1

Bantustans: See SOUTH AFRICA: native reserves

BARBADOS, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add. 1
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683

BELGIUM, documents by

- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1
- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 624
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L. 682/Rev. 1 -- UNRWA:
- Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/L.254
 - finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.249
- -- vouth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- BERMUDA
- -- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 876
- BHUTAN, documents by
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- Bibliographical series (Dag Hammarskjold Library) ST/LIB/SER. B/
 - E. 42 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 6) Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 51st session E. 43 (Sales no.: E. 73. I. 2) Index to proceedings of
 - the Economic and Social Council, 52nd session
- BOARD OF AUDITORS
- -- members: election A/C. 6/1460

BOTSWANA, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-gov-ernment or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- BOUWMEESTERS, JAN, documents by
- -- developing countries: management development See Checklist section, p.405

BRAZIL, documents by

- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C. 1/L. 628
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1 -- disarmament:
- general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623 world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/L. 618, L. 629
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 621

- BRAZIL, documents by (continued)
- -- UN: finances:
 - budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1085 contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

British Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

BUILDING

- See also Construction industry Housing
- -- statistics Sales no. : E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4
- Building industry: See CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY

BUILDING MATERIALS

Reports

ID/71 (ID/WG. 81/27) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 24) Workshop on Clay Building Materials Industries in Africa (UNIDO/ECA/ UNCHBP/Tunisia), Tunis 1970. Report

BULGARIA

-- copper: industry and trade ID/80 (ID/WG, 74/16) (Sales no.: E, 72, II, B, 13)

BULGARIA, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 627
- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 25
- -- marine science and technology: research: principles (draft) A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 23
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683 permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/
- Add, 1 -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for
- Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- Bulletin annuel de statistiques de l'énergie electrique pour l'Europe, 1970: See Annual bulletin of electric energy statistics for Europe, 1970
- Bulletin annuel de statistiques de transports pour l'Europe, 1970: See Annual bulletin of transport statistics for Europe, 1970
- Bulletin annuel de statistiques du gaz pour l'Europe, 1970: See Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe, 1970

Bulletin annuel de statistiques du logement et de la construction pour l'Europe, 1971: See Annual bulletin of housing and building statistics for Europe, 1971

BURMA, documents by

-- disarmament: general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623

BURUNDI, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence:
- Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 2
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 2
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 2
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2

BUSINESS

-- restrictive practices

Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

- BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.627
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19/Add.1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

С

COREMO: <u>See</u> Mozambique Revolutionary Committee CPC: <u>See</u> Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

Cabora Bassa Dam project: <u>See</u> MOZAMBIQUE: Cabora Bassa Dam project

Calendars of conferences: See under body concerned

Cambodia: See KHMER REPUBLIC

- CAMEROON, documents by
- -- apartheid:
 - elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1 suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1949
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677; A/C.3/ L.1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.624
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting For Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2

CANADA, documents by

- -- Africa: surveying and mapping E/CN.14/CART/327
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C, 1/L, 628
- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1
 human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/
- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1235
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1954, L.1955
- -- living marine resources: management: basic principles A/AC.138/SC.II/L.8
- -- marine environment: preservation A/AC.138/SC.II/ L.26
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC.138/ SC.III/L.25
- -- marine science and technology: research: principles (draft) A/AC.138/SC.III/L.18

-- United Nations:

Members: admission A/L. 683

- peace-keeping operations: review A/SPC/L.256 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1240
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- women: employment: in UN organizations A/C.3/L.1965/Rev.1 in UN Secretariat A/C.3/L.1965/Rev.1

CAPITAL AND ASSISTANCE

- -- international flow <u>Reports</u>
 - TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

CAPITAL PUNISHMENT Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1964 -- abolition A/C.3/L.1964 CAYMAN ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence Meeting records

A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC, documents by

-- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1969

- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

Ceylon: See SRI LANKA

CHAD, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L, 677
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828

Chain reaction piles: See NUCLEAR REACTORS

Chase, Nora: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNION

CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGICAL WARFARE

-- prohibition: Protocol, Geneva 1925: accessions and ratifications A/8905; A/C.1/L.628; *A/C.1/PV.1898

CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGICAL WEAPONS

See also Napalm weapons

-- use: prohibition

Reports

- A/8905 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Other documents
- A/C.1/1025 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Letter, 25 Oct, transmitting statement on questions relating to disarmament and arms limitation
- Draft resolutions
- A/C.1/L.628
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1872-1875, 1877, 1878, 1881-1889, 1897, 1898

CHEMICAL WEAPONS

- use: prohibition: convention (draft) A/8905; A/C. 1/ L. 628; *A/C. 1/PV. 1875, 1877, 1878, 1881-1889, 1897, 1898
- CHILE
- -- copper: industry and trade ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16) (Sales no.: E.72.II.B.13)
- -- management consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 20)

CHILE, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677/Add. 1

CHILE, documents by (continued)

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.620
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680/Add.1

- CHINA, documents by -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970:
- implementation S/10822
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C.1/1028
- -- Middle East situation S/10819

CIVILIANS

- -- protection in armed conflicts
 - Reports A/8781 S-G. Report

Clay building materials industries in Africa ID/71 (ID/ WG. 81/27) (Sales no.: E.71. II. B. 24)

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC.109/PV.878-880

COLOMBIA

-- management consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 20)

COLOMBIA, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629 -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa,
- Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 1 -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1968
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty. 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C.1/L.619/ Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.620
- -- United Nations: finances: budget: form A/C.5/L.1085 finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1092 Members: admission A/L. 683

COLONIAL COUNTRIES

See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence

to Colonial Countries and Peoples

-- independence

See also National liberation movements

COLONIAL COUNTRIES (continued) -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation Reports A/8708/Add.3 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/L. 677 & Add. 1, A/L. 678 & Add. 1, 2, A/L. 679 & Corr. 1 & Add. 1, 2 A/8867 GA. 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications in A/L. 677 & Add. 1, A/L. 678 & Add. 1, 2, A/L. 679 & Corr. 1, Add. 1-3 Resolutions *GA res. 2908-2911 (XXVII) Other documents A/C.5/1455-1457 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/L. 677-L. 679 Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1, L. 678 & Add. 1, 2, L. 679 & Add. 1-3, L. 680 & Add. 1-3 A/C.3/L.1973 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2001,2004 A/AC.109/SR.847,860,867, PV.883,884,888-890 -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add, 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2003 A/AC.109/PV.891,892 -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & military activities in Territories Meeting records A/AC.109/PV.891,892 -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies Reports A/8647/Add. 2 S-G. Report transmitting replies from specialized agencies and other international institutions A/8862 S-G. Report on implementation of Declaration by specialized agencies and international institutions associated with the UN Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1973 Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.24/SR.456 A/AC, 109/PV, 871, 872, 882, 883, 885, 886 -- independence: UN activities: publicity A/L, 678 & Add, 1, 2; *A/AC. 109/SR. 869, PV. 873, 874, 876-882; *GA res. 2909 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 3, 8867; A/C. 5/ 1456 -- refugees: assistance A/8647/Add. 2 Colonialism: elimination: Declaration, 1960: implementation: See COLONIAL COUNTRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation

COMBATANTS

- -- protection in armed conflicts A/8781
- Comite Revolucionario de Moçambique: <u>See</u> MOZAMBIQUE REVOLUTIONARY COMMITTEE

COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING, 8th sess. -- report *E/AC. 6/SR. 588, 589 COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION (E/AC, 51/-)-- terms of reference *E/AC. 24/SR. 441, 442 COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION, 12th sess. -- report *E/AC. 24/SR. 434, 440, 441 COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (A/CN. 2/-) -- members' election A/C.5/1464, 1469, 1471 increase A/8861; *GA res, 2913 (XXVII) COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY (A/AC.154/-) -- meetings, 1972: agenda A/AC. 154/L. 6, L. 7/Rev. 1, L. 13, L. 15, L. 17, L. 22, L. 28, L. 30, L. 31, L. 33, L. 34, L.39 (provisional text) -- officers: election A/AC.154/SR.1, 2, *3 -- proceedings A/AC.154/SR.1, 2, *3, *4, 5-15 -- report A/AC. 154/SR. 13, 15 -- terms of reference A/AC.154/L.8 & Add.1 -- work: organization A/AC.154/L.5, L.8 & Add.1, L.29; A/AC.154/SR.*3,*4,10,11 COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY: CHAIRMAN, documents by -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.1 COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Working Group I: establishment (proposed) A/AC. 154/L. 29; A/AC. 154/SR. 10, 11 -- Working Group II: establishment (proposed) A/AC. 154/L. 29; A/AC. 154/SR. 10, 11 COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY FOR DE-VELOPMENT -- terms of reference *E/AC. 24/SR. 449, 450, 452, 454, 455, 458 COMMITTEE ON SHIPPING (TD/B/C.4/-) -- work programme TD/B/421 Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION (CERD/C/-) -- reports A/8880; *A/C. 3/SR. 1915, 1921, 1923, 1924, 1926, 1927; *GA res. 2921 (XXVII)

- -- work programme A/8891 financial implications A/8708/Add.7
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 8th sess.
- -- date and meeting place A/8880; *A/C.3/SR.1928,1929

- COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE: COMMODITIES (continued) (A/AC.105/-)-- work programme A/8863, 8864; A/L.682/Rev.1; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII) COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF OUTER SPACE: SUB-COMMITTEES Scientific and Technical Sub-Cttee, 9th sess.: proceedings A/AC.105/C.1/SR.94-96, 99-101 COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION (A/AC. 138/-) -- work programme A/C.1/L.621 COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, 1972 sess. -- report A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) -- work: organization A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, 1972 sess.: SUB-COM-MITTEES -- Sub-Cttee I: work programme A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) -- Sub-Cttee II: work programme A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) -- Sub-Cttee III: work programme A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) -- Working Group I: progress report A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, summer 1972 sess. -- members: representatives: list A/AC.138/INF.7 & Add. 1-5 COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION, summer 1972 sess.: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Sub-Cttee I: report A/AC.138/SC.I/L.18/Add.2 (draft text) -- Sub-Cttee II: report A/AC.138/SC.II/L.13 & Add.1 (draft text) work: organization A/AC.138/SC.II/L.14 -- Sub-Cttee III: report A/AC.138/SC.III/L.24 & Add.1 (draft text) COMMODITIES -- diversification Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- international trade Reports E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56) Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva, 1972. Report TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report
 - -- international trade: liberalization Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- marketing and distribution systems Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- prices: stabilization Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Communications: See SHIPPING; TELECOMMUNICATIONS TRANSPORT COMPUTERS See also International Computing Centre, Geneva -- applications in UN organizations: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1475 co-ordination A/C.5/1475 Conciliation: See ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL Conciliation Commission for Palestine: See UNITED NATIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALESTINE CONFERENCE FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF THE UNION OF AFRICAN RAILWAYS, Addis Ababa 1972 -- report E/CN. 14/573 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/84)(text) CONFERENCE OF GOVERNMENT EXPERTS ON THE RE-AFFIRMATION AND DEVELOPMENT OF INTERNA-TIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW APPLICABLE IN ARMED CONFLICTS (ICRC), Geneva 1972 -- report A/8781 CONFERENCE OF NON-NUCLEAR WEAPON STATES, Geneva 1968 -- recommendations: implementation Reports A/8903 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1885,1886,1888,1891-1893 CONFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEE ON DISARMAMENT -- report *A/C.1/PV.1872 -- work programme A/8905, 8906; A/C.1/L.628; *A/C.1/ PV. 1872, 1873, 1878, 1883, 1886, 1890 CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAFFIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 -- preparations Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.588,589 Congo (Democratic Republic): See ZAIRE Congo (People's Republic): See CONGO CONGO, documents by -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/L, 242/ Rev.1 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
 - -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629

CONGO, documents by (continued)

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 3
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 1
- CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY

See also Building

Housing

Documents

- ST/SOA/116 (Sales no.: E.72.IV.4) Use of precast components in masonry building construction
- -- use of precast components ST/SOA/116 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 4)

Consulting services: See MANAGEMENT: consultancy

- Convention for the prevention and punishment of terrorism, Geneva 1937: See TERRORISM: prevention: Convention, Geneva 1937
- Convention for the suppression of unlawful acts against the safety of civil aviation, Montreal 1971: See AIRCRAFT, CIVIL: unlawful acts against safety: suppression: Convention, Montreal 1971

Convention for the suppression of unlawful seizure of aircraft, The Hague 1970: See HLJACKING OF AIRCRAFT: Convention, The Hague 1970

- Convention on offences and certain other acts committed on board aircraft, Tokyo 1963: See HLJACKING OF AIR-CRAFT: Convention, Tokyo 1963
- Convention to prevent and punish the acts of terrorism taking the form of crimes against persons and related extortion that are of international significance, Washington 1971: See TERRORISM: prevention: Convention, Washington 1971

Co-operation, Regional: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

COPPER

- -- industry and trade ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 13)
- Copper production in developing countries ID/80 (ID/ WG. 74/16) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 13)

COSTA RICA, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C.3/L.1964
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684

COSTA RICA, documents by (continued)

- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C.1/L.619/ Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.620
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683

CRIME

See also War criminals

- -- offenders: treatment A/8844
- -- prevention

 $\frac{\text{Documents}}{\text{A}/8844}$ S-G. Note

-- & social change Documents A/8844 S-G. Note

Criminals: See CRIME: offenders

CUBA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.3/L.1973
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- Puerto Rico: self-government or independence A/C. 3/ 631
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1015
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.2.L.9
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- Cunene River Basin project: See ANGOLA: Cunene River **Basin** project

CYCLONES

-- tropical: WMO project A/8863; *GA res. 2914 (XXVII)

CYPRUS, documents by

- -- aggression: definition A/C.6/L.868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684/Add.4
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by

-- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156

- CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by (continued)
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add.1; A/C.1/L.627 -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- United Nations:
 - Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/ L. 19/Add. 6, L. 36 peace-keeping operations: review A/SPC/L.256
 - & United States: host country relations A/AC.154/ L.16
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

- DAHOMEY, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 1

DASGUPTA, PARTHA, documents by

- industrial development: planning and programming ID/ SER. H/2 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 11)
- Death penalty: See CAPITAL PUNISHMENT
- DECADE FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RACISM AND RA-CIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971-1980
- -- draft programme A/8880; *A/C. 3/SR. 1915, 1919, 1921, 1922, 1925, 1926; *GA res. 2019 (XXVII)
- Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace, 1971: See INDIAN OCEAN: Declaration as peace zone, 1971
- Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, 1960; See COLONIAL COUN-TRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960
- DEMOCRATIC YEMEN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/L.677
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa. Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1015
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

DENMARK, documents by

- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations; implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L, 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C.3/L.1950
- convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1963/Rev.1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/
- L.240
- -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.249
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS -- reorganization *E/AC.24/SR.441

- DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL AFFAIRS: REPRESENTATIVE (Baum, V.), documents by
- marine environment: preservation A/AC. 138/SC. III/ L.16
- Dependent territories: See NON-SELF-GOVERNING TER-RITORIES

DEVELOPED COUNTRIES

- -- regional economic groupings: impact on international trade
 - Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report
- DEVELOPING COUNTRIES
- -- agricultural development *A/C. 2/SR. 1456
- -- agricultural residues: utilization ID/79 ([ID/]WG, 83/ 15/Rev. 1) (Sales no.; E. 72, H. B. 4)
- -- construction industry ST/SOA/116 (Sales no.: E.72. IV.4)
- consultants: See Developing countries: industrial development: consulting services
- -- copper: industry and trade ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16) (Sales no.: E.72, II, B.13)
- -- debts, external TD/B/421 intergovernmental group: establishment (proposed) TD/B/421
- -- economic co-operation Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- economic development: role of multinational corpora-

tions

Meeting records

- GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1334-1336
- -- economic development: role of multinational corporations: study group: establishment (proposed) *A/C.2/ SR. 1457, 1459-1461
- -- employment: promotion *E/AC. 6/SR. 588, 589
- -- industrial development: consulting services ID/3/ Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 10)
- -- industrial products: exports: See Industrial products: exports from developing countries

-- international trade: expansion Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- international trade: promotion: trade centres in developed countries TD/B/421

- **DEVELOPING COUNTRIES** (continued) -- land-locked: special problems Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part, Report -- land-locked: transit trade *A/C. 2/SR. 1457, 1461 -- least developed: identification Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1459 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.588 -- least developed: international trade E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/TRAD/56) -- least developed: special measures Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- least developed: special measures: intergovernmental group: establishment (proposed) TD/B/421 -- leather goods: industry and trade ID/92 (ID/WG.79/ 8/Rev. 1) (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 25) -- machine tools: industry and trade ID/77 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6), 88 (ID/WG. 87/32/Rev. 1) (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 22) -- management development See Checklist section, p.405 -- motor vehicles; industry and trade ID/78 (Sales no.: E.72.II.B.17) -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty: See Natural resources: permanent sovereignty -- & nuclear technology Sales no.: 72, IX. 6 -- proteins: production and consumption ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/18) (Sales no.: E, 72. II. B. 1) -- role of multinational corporations *A/C.2/SR.1451 -- technical co-operation: See Developing countries: industrial development: consulting services -- telecommunications: equipment: industry and trade ID/74 (ID/WG. 15/33) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 3) -- wood-based products: substitutes ID/79 ([ID/]WG. 83/ 15/Rev. 1) (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 4) DEVELOPMENT -- environmental aspects: See Human environment: & development -- international strategy: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE See also Technical co-operation Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1449, 1451-1457, 1460-1462 -- & special drawing rights: link TD/B/421 DEVELOPMENT MEETING ON THE MANUFACTURE OF TELECOMMUNICATIONS EQUIPMENT, INCLUDING LOW-COST RECEIVERS FOR SOUND BROADCAST-ING AND TELEVISION (UNIDO), Vienna 1969 -- report ID/74 (ID/WG, 15/33) (Sales no.; E, 72, II, B, 3) (text) The Development of management consultancy in Latin America ID/89 (Sales no.; E. 72. II. B. 20) DEVELOPMENT PLANNING -- national strategy *E/AC. 6/SR. 588, 589
- DIPLOMATIC RELATIONS
- -- Convention, Vienna 1961: accessions and ratifications A/8894

DIPLOMATS

```
-- protection
     Meeting records
```

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR, 1336-1339, 1341

- -- protection: convention (draft) *A/C. 6/SR. 1336-1339 convention (draft): conference of plenipotentiaries, 1973 (proposed) *A/C. 6/SR. 1336-1339, 1341 convention (draft); conference of plenipotentiaries, 1973 (proposed): financial implications *A/C. 6/SR. 1336, 1337, 1339
 - United States legislation A/8871/Rev.1

DIRECT BROADCAST SATELLITES

- Reports A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report
- Resolutions *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)
- -- education and training: principles: declaration (draft) A/8863; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)
- DISARMAMENT
 - See also Conference of the Committee on Disarmament
 - Military bases in foreign territories
- Nuclear disarmament -- economic and social consequences

Reports

- TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- general and complete
 - Reports
 - A/8904 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report A/8912 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report
 - Other documents
 - A/C.1/1025 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Letter, 25 Oct, transmitting statement on questions relating to disarmament and arms limitation
 - A/C.1/1026 Mexico. Letter, 3 Nov, concerning negotiations between United States and USSR on the limitation of offensive and defensive strategic nuclear-weapon systems
 - A/C.1/L.626; A/C.5/1474 S-G. Financial implications of the publication of the report on napalm and other incendiary weapons Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1, L. 623, L. 625/Rev. 1
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1872-1894
- -- world conference (proposed)
 - Reports
 - A/8817/Add.1 S-G. Report transmitting communications from Governments
 - A/8902 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee, Report Other documents
 - A/C.1/1025 Germany (Dem. Rep.), Letter, 25 Oct, transmitting statement on questions relating to disarmament and arms limitation
 - A/C. 1/1027 Mexico. Letter, 15 Nov, transmitting "Appeal by the Mexican Senate to the parliaments of the world"
 - A/C.1/L.618 Brazil. Working paper
 - A/C. 1/L. 630; A/C. 5/1477 S-G. Financial implications of the special cttee on the convening of a world disarmament conference

DISARMAMENT (continued) -- world conference (proposed) (continued) Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.629 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1872-1890,1892, 1897-1899 -- world conference: special cttee (proposed) A/8902; A/C.1/L.618, L.629; *A/C.1/PV.1889,1897-1899 financial implications A/C. 1/L. 630; A/C. 5/1477 DISASTER RELIEF -- co-ordination Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.24/SR.444,445,447, 448 DISASTER RELIEF CO-ORDINATOR -- appointment *E/AC, 24/SR, 444, 445 DIVERSIFICATION (ECONOMICS) Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report DOMINICAN REPUBLIC, documents by -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev 1

-- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092

E

ECA: See Economic Commission for Africa

- ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East
- ECLA: See Economic Commission for Latin America

ECOSOC: See Economic and Social Council

ESC: See Economic and Social Council

EARTH RESOURCES

-- remote survey techniques: international co-operation
Reports

A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res.2915 (XXVII)

Earthwatch programme: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT: conservation and utilization: global assessment programme (Earthwatch)

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

- -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 *E/AC.24/SR.457, 458
- -- co-ordinating machinery: review <u>Meeting records</u> ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 441, 442, 451, 456, 457
- co-ordinating machinery: review: working group: establishment (proposed) *E/AC. 24/SR. 441, 442, 456, 457
- -- documentation: improvement measures *E/AC.24/ SR.443,457
- -- members: increase (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1454, 1456-1458, 1461

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL (continued) -- report, 1972 Reports A/8862 S-G. Report on implementation of Declaration by specialized agencies and international institutions associated with the UN Other documents $\overline{A/C.5/1451}$ S-G. Note on the report of ESC Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1463-1465 ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: COMMITTEES See Committee for Development Planning Committee for Programme and Co-ordination ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 51st sess.

-- proceedings: index ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 42 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 6)

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 52nd sess. -- proceedings: index ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 43 (Sales no.: E. 73. I. 2)

- ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.: COMMIT-TEES
- Co-ordination Cttee: officers: election *E/AC.24/SR.434 proceedings *E/AC.24/SR.434-458
 Economic Cttee:
- proceedings *E/AC. 6/SR. 588, 589
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN. 14/-) See also Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972
- -- & ESC, 53rd sess.: resolutions E/CN. 14/534/Add. 4
- -- UN accommodations, Addis Ababa: construction A/C.5/ 1461

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST (E/CN. 11/-)

- -- UN accommodations, Bangkok: construction A/C.5/1461
- $\frac{\text{The ECE region in figures}}{\text{no.: E, 72. II. E/Mim. 5)}} \quad \text{E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23) (Sales no. 1)}$

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA (E/CN. 12/-) -- UN building, Santiago: construction A/C. 5/1461

- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR WESTERN ASIA -- establishment (proposed) *E/AC. 6/SR. 589
- ECONOMIC CONDITIONS <u>See also International economic and social policy</u> <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA</u>, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1450, 1451, 1458, 1460
- Economic survey of Europe in 1971, Part II E/ECE/814/ Add. 1 (Sales no.: E, 72. II, E, 5)

ECONOMIC SURVEYS

See also under country or area concerned Reports

E/ECE/814/Add. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. E. 5) Economic survey of Europe in 1971

SUBJECT INDEX

- ECUADOR, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C.3/L.1950
- convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1 -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev.1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 622
- Effective use of machine tools and related aspects of management in developing countries ID/77 (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 6)

EGYPT

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/328
- EGYPT, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid:
 - elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/L.242/Rev.1 suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1948/Rev.1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623
- world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629 -- Egypt: cartography E/CN.14/CART/328
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1235
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- Middle East situation A/8875 (S/10827)
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government of independence S/10828
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1, L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

EL SALVADOR, documents by

- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683

ELECTRIC POWER

-- statistics Sales no.: E/F/R.71. II. E.9

Electronic data processing: See COMPUTERS

Ellice Islands: See GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

EMPLOYMENT See also Women: employment

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1459

- Environment: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT; MARINE EN-VIRONMENT
- ENVIRONMENTAL CO-ORDINATING BOARD -- establishment (proposed) *A/C.2/SR.1466-1474
- EQUATORIAL GUINEA, documents by

-- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629

Escher, Alfred Martin (Switzerland): See REPRESENTA-TIVE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL FOR NAMI-BIA (Escher, A.M.)

ETHIOPIA

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/324
- -- geological surveys E/CN. 14/CART/324

ETHIOPIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity 'A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623 world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/L. 629
- -- Ethiopia: geological surveys E/CN. 14/CART/324
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C. 1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add. 2
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1

EUROPE

- See also names of countries
- -- building: statistics Sales no.: E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4
- -- economic conditions
 - Reports
 - E/ECE/814/Add. 1 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. E. 5)
 - Economic survey of Europe in 1971
- -- economic development: statistics E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/ 23) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. E/Mim. 5)
- -- electric power: statistics Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.9 -- gas: statistics Sales no.: E/F/R.71.II.E.4
- -- housing: statistics Sales no.: E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4 -- machine tools: industry and trade $\rm ~ID/38~(ID/WG, 87/$ 32/Rev. 1) (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 22)
- -- management consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 20) -- maps E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23) (Sales no.: E.72. II. E/ Mim. 5)
- -- migrant workers: protection *A/C. 3/SR, 1927, 1928
- -- statistics E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23) (Sales no.: E.72.II. E/Mim.5)
- -- transport: statistics Sales no.: E/F/R.71. II. E. 10
- European Office of the United Nations: See UNITED NA-TIONS OFFICE, Geneva
- EXPERT GROUP MEETING ON THE PRODUCTION OF FISH-PROTEIN CONCENTRATE (UNIDO/FAO), Rabat 1969
- -- proceedings ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/18) (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 1)
- EXPERT WORKING GROUP MEETING ON THE PRODUC-TION OF PANELS FROM AGRICULTURAL RESI-DUES (UNIDO), Vienna 1970
- -- report ID/79 ([ID/]WG. 83/15/Rev. 1 (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 4)(text)
- EXPORTS
- -- promotion: technical co-operation

Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

F

FAO: See Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations

FNLA: See Frente Nacional para a Libertação de Angola

FRELIMO: See Mozambique Liberation Front

FALKLAND ISLANDS (MALVINAS)

-- status

Documents

- A/8866 United Kingdom. Letter, 23 Oct, replying to statement made by Argentina on 27 Sep relating to Falkland Islands (Malvinas)
- A Fancy leather goods factory for developing countries ID/92 (ID/WG, 79/8/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E. 72, II, B. 25)

FIJI, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C.3/L.1950
- convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1249
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

FISHERIES

- See also Living marine resources
- -- coastal: special measures A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 12
- -- high seas A/AC, 138/SC, II/L, 12
- -- laws and regulations
- Documents
 - A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 6 USSR. Draft article on fishing
 - A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 9 United States. Revised draft fisheries article
 - A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 11 Australia and New Zealand. Working paper on principles for a fisheries régime
 - A/AC, 138/SC, II/L, 12 Japan. Proposals for a régime of fisheries on the high seas
- -- régime: basic principles A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 11

FISH-PROTEIN CONCENTRATE

-- production ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/18) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 1)

FISSIONABLE MATERIALS

-- peaceful uses: safeguard procedures Sales no.: 72. IX. 9

- FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNIT-ED NATIONS See also Expert Group Meeting on the Production of Fish-Protein Concentrate (UNIDO/
 - FAO), Rabat 1969
- -- activities *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439
- -- finances:
 - budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874
- -- report to UN, 1971 *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439
- FORTEZA, FRANCISCO (Uruguay)

-- biography A/C.5/1448

- FRANCE, documents by
- -- France and Poland S/10835
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 2; A/C. 3/L. 1950 convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/Add. 7
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254

FINLAND, documents by

FRANCE and POLAND

Documents

S/10835 France and Poland. Letter, 10 Nov, transmitting "Declaration on friendship and co-operation between the Polish People's Republic and the French Republic"

French Somaliland: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS -- petitions and hearings: Front de Liberation de la Cote des Somalis

A/AC. 109/SR. 869 Mouvement de Liberation de Dijibouti A/AC. 109/ SR. 869

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2002

Frente de Libertacao de Moçambique: <u>See</u> MOZAMBIQUE LIBERATION FRONT

FRENTE NACIONAL PARA A LIBERTAÇÃO DE ANGOLA -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 866

FRONT DE LIBERATION DE LA COTE DES SOMALIS -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 869

G

GABON, documents by

- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN: & United States: host country relations A/AC.154/ L.24
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1

GAMBIA, documents by

- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- Gaoseb, Godfrey: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNION

GARCIA DEL SOLAR, LUCIO (Argentina) -- biography A/C. 5/1465

GAS

-- statistics Sales no.: E/F/R.71. II. E.4

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

-- rules of procedure: amendments

 $\frac{\text{Reports}}{A/8861} \quad \text{GA} \quad 27 \text{th s}$

A/8861 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res.2913 (XXVII) GENERAL ASSEMBLY: COMMITTEES

See also Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination

Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space

- Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction
- Special Committee on Apartheid
- Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression
- Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

-- 2nd Cttee:

- general debate A/C.2/L.1258; *A/C.2/SR.1463-1465 work programme A/C.2/L.1258; *A/C.2/SR.1463
 - work programme A/C. 2/L. 1258; *A/C. 2/SR. 1463-1465

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 26th sess.

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.

-- proceedings: <u>Official Records</u>: annexes <u>See</u> Checklist section, p.377

-- agenda Documents A/8801/Add. 2 Text of agenda as adopted A/8876 S-G. Note suggesting addition of subitem for election to the UN Staff Pension Cttee Meeting records GA. 27th sess.: *A/BUR/SR.205 -- agenda: allocation of items A/8802/Add. 2(text), 8876; *A/BUR/SR, 205 -- communications received A/INF. 150/Add. 1/Rev. 1 -- general debate A/8866 -- hearings: Namibia A/C. 4/746/Add. 2, 752; *A/C. 4/SR. 1989, 1992 Palestine refugees A/SPC/154, 156; *A/SPC/ SR. 830, 831, 835-837 South Africa *A/SPC/SR. 825, 827 Southern Rhodesia A/C. 4/752; *A/C. 4/SR. 1988-1990, 1992, 2000 Territories under Portuguese administration *A/C.4/SR.1992 -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 5 (A/8705) no.13 (A/8713) no. 21 (A/8721) no. 22A (A/8722/Add. 1) no. 28A (A/8728/Add. 1) no. 29 (A/8729) GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES -- General Cttee: proceedings *A/BUR/SR.205 -- Special Political Cttee: proceedings *A/SPC/SR, 825-843 reports: A/8879 South Africa: apartheid work: organization A/SPC/153; *A/SPC/SR. 836

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES (con- tinued)		GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES (con- tinued)		
1st Cttee:		5th Cttee: (continued)		
members: representatives: lists A/C. 1/1021/Add. 2		reports: (continued)		
proceedings *A/C.1/PV.1872-1902		A/8891	Cttee on the Elimination of	
reports:			Racial Discrimination:	
A/8905	Chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition		work programme: financial implications	
A/8903	Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva	A/8912	Disarmament: general and complete	
	1968: recommendations:	A/8867	International Conference of	
	implementation	A/ 0001	Experts for the Support of	
A/8904	Disarmament: general and		Victims of Colonialism and	
,	complete		Apartheid in Southern Af-	
A/8902	Disarmament: world confer-		rica, Oslo 1973: financial	
,	ence (proposed)		implications	
A/8907	Latin America: nuclear weap-	A/8890	South Africa: political prison-	
,	ons: prohibition: Treaty,	11, 0000	ers: report: publicity: fi-	
	1967: Additional Protocol		nancial implications	
	II: ratification	A/8869	Space technology: application:	
A/8906	Nuclear tests: suspension		promotion: financial impli-	
A/8863	Outer space: peaceful uses:		cations	
	international co-operation	A/8890	Special Cttee on Apartheid:	
A/8864	Television broadcasting: use		work programme, 1973: fi-	
	of artificial satellites: con-		nancial implications	
	vention (draft)	A/8867	Special Cttee on the Situation	
work: organization	n *A/C.1/PV.1877,1878,1880,	, – – –	with regard to the Imple-	
	891, 1896-1898, 1902		mentation of the Declara-	
2nd Cttee:	. ,		tion on the Granting of In-	
proceedings *A/	C. 2/SR. 1449-1474		dependence to Colonial	
reports (draft) A	/C.2/L.1258		Countries and Peoples: work	
	n *A/C. 2/SR. 1449, 1450, 1472		programme, 1973: financial	
3rd Cttee:			implications	
members: represe	entatives: lists A/C.3/628 &	A/8873	UN: finances: accounts, 1971	
Add. 1, 2		A/8873	UNICEF: finances: accounts,	
proceedings *A/	C. 3/SR. 1915-1933		1971	
reports:		A/8873	UNDP: finances: accounts,	
A/8880	Apartheid: suppression and		1971	
	punishment: convention	A/8873	UNHCR: finances: accounts,	
	(draft)		1971	
A/8880	Racial discrimination: elimi-	A/8873	UNITAR: finances: accounts,	
	nation	. (1971	
	: correction *A/C. 3/SR. 1932	A/8873	UNRWA: finances: accounts,	
work: organization *A/C. 3/SR. 1933			1971	
4th Cttee:		6th Cttee:		
proceedings *A/C.4/SR.1988-2004		Chairman: report on his consultations on internation-		
reports:		al terrorism A/C. 6/L. 866		
A/8889	Territories under Portuguese	members: representatives: lists A/C . $6/416/Add$. 2		
1			proceedings *A/C. 6/SR. 1334-1352 Working Group on Legal Publications: establishment	
	ernment or independence	*A/C. 6/SR. 1343		
work: organization	n *A/C.4/SR.2003		gal Publications: recommenda-	
5th Cttee:			implications A/C. 6/L. 863,	
agenda A/C. $5/1441/Add$. 2(text)		L. 874	Implications A/C.0/L.003,	
Chairman: note on composition of the Secretariat			gal Publications: report $A/C.6/$	
A/C. 5/1472		L. 862, L. 871(t		
members: representatives: lists A/C. 5/1447/		1.002, 1.011(cat)	
Add. 3, 4		GENERAL ASSEMBLY 27	th sess.: PRESIDENT, documents	
reports:		by		
A/8890	Apartheid: elimination: pub-	GA, 27th sess. : Cttees:	5th Cttee: agenda A/C. 5/1441/	
	licity campaign: financial implications	Add.2		
A/8867	Colonial countries: indepen-	GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 28	th sess	
1,000,	dence: UN activities: pub-		/C.1/L.618, L.619/Rev.1,	
	licity: financial implica-	L. 627, L. 629, L. 631/R		
	tions	2. 3. 7, 1. 340, 1. 001/ R		
A/8861	Cttee on Contributions: mem-	GEODESY		
	bers: increase	methods E/CN. 14/CAF	RT/334	
		. , , –		

Geographical distribution: See sub-heading staff: geographical distribution under the Secretariat of the organization concerned

- GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC), documents by
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C. 1/1025
- -- Portugal and Senegal S/10831
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/157
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10831
- GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC), documents by
- -- Africa: cartography: training of personnel E/CN. 14/ **CART/326**
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 2
- GHANA, documents by
- -- apartheid:
 - elimination; publicity campaign A/SPC/L.242/ Rev.1
 - suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1949
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677; A/C. 3/ L.1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1235
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1968
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243 political prisoners A/SPC/L.239
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1
 - contributions A/C.5/L.1092
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence, and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 3

GHANA: PRESIDENT (Nkrumah, K.) -- tribute to A/AC. 109/SR. 870

GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

- -- self-government or independence Meeting records
 - A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

- GOODS -- international sale: general conditions Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1335,1336 -- international sale; time limits and limitation; prescription: convention (draft) Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.864 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1334-1336 -- international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft): international conference, 1974 (proposed) A/C. 6/L. 864; *A/C. 6/SR. 1334-1336 financial implications A/8708/Add. 10; A/C. 5/1467; A/C. 6/L. 865
- -- international sale: uniform rules Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1334,1335
- -- transport: See Transport of goods
- Goor, Canon: See WORLD PEACE COUNCIL
- GOVERNING COUNCIL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PRO-GRAMMES
- -- establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1243; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1466-1474

GREECE, documents by

- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- women: advancement: international action A/C. 3/ L.1966
- GRODSKY, ANATOLY V. (USSR) -- biography A/C.5/1465
- GUAM

-- self-government or independence

- Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 878-880
- GUATEMALA, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19
- -- women: advancement: international action A/C.3/ L.1966

GUERRILLAS

- -- protection in armed conflict A/8781
- Guidelines for project evaluation ID/SER. H/2 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 11)

GUINEA, documents by

- -- apartheid:
 - elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/L.242/ Rev.1
 - suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1942/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence:
 - Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678

GUINEA, documents by (continued)

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- South Africa; apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828, 10834, 10838/Rev. 1, 10839
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 1

GUINEA: CO-PRESIDENT (Nkrumah, K.)

- -- tribute to A/AC. 109/SR. 870
- GUYANA, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 3
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C.5/L.1084
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- Territories under Portuguese administration; self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864

Н

- HAITI, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1093
- Hassan, Saadat: See PALESTINE LIBERATION ORGANI-ZATION

HENNES, RICHARD V. (United States)

-- biography A/C. 5/1470, 1484

- High Commissioner for Refugees: See UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES
- HLJACKING OF AIRCRAFT
- Documents
 - A/C. 6/418 Secretariat. Study on terrorism S/10817 Israel. Letter, 30 Oct, informing of hijacking of a Lufthansa aircraft by members of Arab murder squads on 29 Oct
- -- Convention, The Hague 1970 A/C. 6/418(text) -- Convention, Tokyo 1963 A/C. 6/418(text)
- HOLY SEE, documents by
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- HONDURAS, documents by
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L.619/ Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1240
- HONG KONG
- -- status

Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 873

- HOUSEHOLD SURVEYS
- -- methods E/CN. 14/NAC/53
- HOUSING

See also Building

- Construction industry
- -- financing E/CN. 14/HOU/85/Rev. 1
- -- low-cost ST/SOA/116 (Sales no.: E. 72. IV. 4)
- -- statistics Sales no. : E/F/R. 72. II. E. 4
- Hove, Richard: See ZIMBABWE AFRICAN PEOPLE'S UNION

HUMAN ENVIRONMENT See also Marine environment United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972 World Environment Day (5 Jun) -- conservation and utilization See also Marine environment: preservation Documents A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 17 UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972. Decisions relating to the preservation of the marine environment and marine pollution Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1455, 1459, 1466-1474 -- conservation and utilization: & development TD/B/421 global assessment programme (Earthwatch) *A/C. 2/SR. 1468 -- conservation and utilization: international co-operation Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1466-1474 -- conservation and utilization: prize: establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1237; *A/C. 2/SR. 1474 regional programmes *A/C. 2/SR. 1469, 1470 -- Declaration, 1972 A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 17; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1466, 1469

HUMAN ENVIRONMENT (continued)

- -- & development A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1; *A/C. 2/SR. 1469-1474
- -- State responsibility A/C. 2/L. 1240 & Corr. 1
- -- UN environment secretariat: establishment (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1466-1474 establishment (proposed): financial implications
 - *A/C. 2/SR. 1466 location A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1, L. 1247, L. 1249-
 - L. 1251; *A/C. 2/SR. 1466, 1468-1474 location: financial implications A/8783/Add. 2; A/C. 2/L. 1255
 - location: survey (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1249
 - location: survey (proposed): financial implications A/C. 2/L. 1254
- -- UN programmes: co-ordination: See Environmental coordinating board: establishment (proposed)
- -- UN programmes: financing: voluntary fund: contributions *A/C. 2/SR. 1470 establishment (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1466-1474
- HUMAN RIGHTS
 - See also International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971
- -- Covenants, 1966: status
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1922
- -- international instruments: implementation *A/C. 3/ SR, 1918, 1923
- -- respect for: in armed conflicts
 - See also Conference of Government Experts on the Reaffirmation and Development of International Humanitarian Law Applicable in Armed Conflicts (ICRC), Geneva 1972
 - Reports

A/8781 S-G. Report

- -- respect for: in armed conflicts: Conventions, Geneva 1949: protocol (draft) A/8781 & Corr. 1(text)
- -- Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th Meeting records

GA. 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1922

HUMAN RIGHTS DAY (10 Dec)

-- observance *A/C, 3/SR, 1922

HUMAN SETTLEMENTS

-- conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1235; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1466, 1469, 1471, 1473

-- environmental improvement: fund: establishment (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1471, 1473, 1474

- study (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1471, 1473 study (proposed): financial implications A/C.2/
- L. 1244

HUNGARY, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C. 1/L. 628
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 627
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1956

- HUNGARY, documents by (continued)
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add.1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- UN: Members:
 - admission A/L. 683 permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/ Add. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- -- women: advancement: international action A/C. 3/ L. 1967/Rev. 1

Hydrogen bomb: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

- IAEA: See International Atomic Energy Agency
- ICAO: See International Civil Aviation Organization
- ICJ: See International Court of Justice
- ICRC: See International Committee of the Red Cross
- ICSAB: See International Civil Service Advisory Board
- ILC: See International Law Commission
- ILO: See International Labour Organisation
- IMCO: See Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization
- IMF: See International Monetary Fund
- IOB: See Inter-Organization Board for Information Systems and Related Activities
- **ITU: See International Telecommunication Union**

ICELAND, documents by

- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 25
- -- UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1241
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- women: advancement: international action A/C. 3/ L. 1967/Rev. 1

Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 51st sess. ST/LIB/SER, B/E, 42 (Sales no.: E, 72. I. 6)

Index to proceedings of the Economic and Social Council, 52nd sess. ST/LIB/SER. B/E. 43 (Sales no.: E. 73. I.2)

INDIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677
- -- disarmament:
 - general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623
 - world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C. 1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1087
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1958, L. 1969
- -- Middle East situation S/10825
- -- South Africa:
 - apartheid A/SPC/L.243
 - political prisoners A/SPC/L, 239
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- -- women: advancement: international action A/C, 3/ L. 1967/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

INDIAN OCEAN

- -- Declaration as peace zone, 1971
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 1/PV. 1881, 1884, 1885, 1887,
- 1889 -- Declaration as peace zone, 1971: ad hoc cttee (proposed) A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1

INDONESIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677; A/C. 3/L. 1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C, 1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 154,156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1086/Rev. 1, L. 1087, L.1090
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L. 250-L. 252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L, 253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243

INDONESIA, documents by (continued)

- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1237, L.1243
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L, 240

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT

See also United Nations Industrial Development Organization

- and names of individual industries -- consulting services ID/3/Rev.1 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 10)
- -- planning and programming ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG, 9/21/ Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71, II. B. 18); ID/SER. H/2 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 11)
- -- survey D/83 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 15)
- Industrial development survey, Vol. IV ID/83 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 15)
- Industrial location and regional development, Vol. II ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18)
- INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTS
- -- exports from developing countries

Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

- Industrial projects: evaluation: See INDUSTRIAL DEVEL-OPMENT: planning and programming
- Industrially advanced countries: See DEVELOPED COUN-TRIES

INFLATION

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1450, 1453

Informal Joint Committee on Host Country Relations: See COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY

INFORMATION

- -- storage and retrieval: applications in UN organizations: co-ordination *E/AC. 24/SR. 434, 435
- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION
- -- finances:
 - budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874
- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS -- & TDB: consultative relations TD/B/421
- INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY
- -- activities *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439

```
-- finances:
```

- budget, 1972 A/8874
- budget, 1973 A/8874
- -- report, 1971/1972 *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439
- -- work programme A/8903; A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1

INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION -- activities *E/AC, 24/SR. 437, 439

- -- finances:

 - budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874
- -- report to UN, 1971 *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION. documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/ Add. 2
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE ADVISORY BOARD, documents by
- -- Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: review A/8728/ Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A)
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION -- establishment (proposed) A/8728/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A)
- International Committee of the Red Cross: See CONFER-ENCE OF GOVERNMENT EXPERTS ON THE REAF-FIRMATION AND DEVELOPMENT OF INTERNA-TIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW APPLICABLE IN ARMED CONFLICTS (ICRC), Geneva 1972
- INTERNATIONAL COMPUTING CENTRE, Geneva Reports
 - $\overline{A/C.}$ 5/1475 S-G. Report on electronic data processing and information systems in the UN family of organizations
- -- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1475
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF EXPERTS FOR THE SUPPORT OF VICTIMS OF COLONIALISM AND APARTHEID IN SOUTHERN AFRICA, Oslo 1973 Resolutions *GA res. 2910 (XXVII)
- -- convening A/L. 679 & Add. 1-3
- financial implications A/8867; A/C. 5/1455, 1457
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON MARINE POLLU-TION (IMCO), London 1973
- -- preparatory work A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 15
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON NAMIBIA, Brussels 1972
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, participation of A/AC, 109/PV, 871
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF ATOMIC ENERGY, 4th, Geneva 1971
- proceedings, Vol. 2-6, 9, 11, 12, 14 Sales no.: 72. IX. 2-6,9,11,12,14
- International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, 1965: See RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION: elimination: Convention, 1965

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

- -- activities A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.5)
- -- composition A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.5)

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE (continued) -- judges: election *S/PV.1671

- salaries and allowances: adjustments (proposed) A/8708/Add, 4
- -- jurisdiction A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- publications A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- report, 1971/1972 A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 5(text)
- -- Rules: revision A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 5)
- -- Statute: amendments A/8705 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 5)

INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL POLICY Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1449-1462 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 457, 458

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION

-- finances:

budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874

- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION (A/CN. 4/-) -- work programme *A/C. 6/SR. 1336-1339, 1341
- INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess. -- report *A/C. 6/SR, 1336-1339, 1341

INTERNATIONAL LAW, PRIVATE

- -- & international trade: See International trade law
- INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR THE RIGHTS OF MAN
- -- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/752; *A/C. 4/SR. 1990, 2000

INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND

-- & monetary system, international TD/B/421

-- special drawing rights Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 2/SR. 1450

- INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND: BOARD OF GOV-ERNORS
- -- Ad Hoc Cttee on Reform of the International Monetary System and Related Issues: establishment TD/B/421

INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS -- & States: See States: & international organizations

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

-- role of UN: strengthening Draft resolutions A/L. 684 & Add. 1-4

International School: See UNITED NATIONS INTERNA-TIONAL SCHOOL

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY

- -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation Reports
 - A/8775/Add. 1-3 S-G. Report on the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security

SUBJECT INDEX

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY (continued) -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation (continued) Other documents S/10822 SC: President. Letter, 31 Oct, transmitting (1) reply by the Council to the S-G's letter of 25 Feb concerning GA res. 2880 (XXVI) and (2) statement by the Chinese delegation Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.627 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 1/PV. 1897-1902 Documents International shipping law: See SHIPPING: legislation, international International shipping legislation: See SHIPPING: legislation, international INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION -- activities *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439 -- finances: budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874 -- report to UN, 1971 *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439 1968 INTERNATIONAL TRADE See also Exports IRAN, documents by International trade law Preferences (International trade) A/L.678 Shipping United Nations Conference on Trade and Development -- development 156 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C, 2/SR, 1452-1455, 1461 L. 631/Rev. 1 -- liberalization Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1450,1451 -- negotiations, 1973 (proposed) Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report A/L. 684 -- negotiations, 1973 (proposed): & developing countries Meeting records A/C. 3/L. 1950 GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1449, 1451-1456, 1459, 1460 -- non-tariff barriers: liberalization Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- relations between countries having different economic and social systems L.240 Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- relations between developing and centrally planned economies IRAQ, documents by Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report L. 242/Rev. 1 -- sale of goods: See Goods: international sale -- terms: liberalization Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

INTERNATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT) -- activities TD/B/421 INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW See also United Nations Commission on International Trade Law -- training and assistance Meeting records GA. 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1334, 1335 International university: See UNITED NATIONS UNIVERSITY INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S YEAR, 1975 A/C. 3/L. 1966 Greece and Guatemala. Amendment A/C. 3/L. 1967/Rev. 1 Hungary and 3 other States. **Revised** amendment INTERNATIONAL YEAR FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RAC-ISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1918-1923, 1925 INTER-ORGANIZATION BOARD FOR INFORMATION SYS-TEMS AND RELATED ACTIVITIES -- activities A/C. 5/1475; *E/AC. 24/SR. 435 -- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1475 INTERREGIONAL SEMINAR ON INDUSTRIAL LOCATION AND REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT (UNIDO), Minsk -- proceedings ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18) -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1 -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C. 1/ -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict convention (draft) A/C, 3/L, 1963/Rev, 1 -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1 -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L, 248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 249 -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/

-- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677

⁻⁻ disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629

IRAQ, documents by (continued)

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L. 682/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 35
- -- UN Conference on the Human Envrionment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1

IRELAND, documents by

- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev.1
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: political prisoners A/SPC/L. 239
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

ISOTOPES

-- separation: methods Sales no.: 72. IX. 9

ISRAEL, documents by

- -- hijacking of aircraft S/10817
- -- Middle East situation A/8887 (S/10829); S/10817 cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector A/8870 (S/10823)
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

Issas: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

ITALY, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L, 1964
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev.1
- international relations: role of UN: strengthening - -A/L. 684/Add. 4
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 2
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 624
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L. 682/Rev. 1
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

IVORY COAST, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679

- IVORY COAST, documents by (continued)
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 4
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 624
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828

JIU: See Joint Inspection Unit

- JAMAICA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677; A/C. 3/L. 1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 3
- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/ L. 619/Rev. 1
- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: political prisoners A/SPC/L. 239
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1013
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683 permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/ Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1237
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

JAPAN

- -- management consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 20)
- JAPAN, documents by
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev.1 -- fisheries:
 - coastal: special measures A/AC, 138/SC, II/L, 12 high seas A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 12
- -- UN: peace-keeping operations: review A/SPC/L. 256
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240

JAWAB, HASHIM (Iraq)

-- tribute to *A/C. 2/SR. 1463

JEWS

- -- in Arab States *A/C. 3/SR. 1920, 1927
- -- in USSR *A/C. 3/SR. 1920-1923

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT

-- activities Documents A/C. 5/1451 S-G. Note on the report of ESC Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 449 -- activities: review A/C. 5/L. 1083

-- composition: review A/C. 5/L. 1083

-- continuation

Documents A/C.5/1451 S-G. Note on the report of ESC Draft resolutions

A/C. 5/L. 1082/Rev. 2, L. 1083, L. 1084, L. 1086/ Rev. 1, L. 1087, L. 1089, L. 1090 Meeting records

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 447-449

- -- continuation: activities: review A/C. 5/L. 1082/Rev. 2 -- reports
- Documents
 - $\overline{A/C.5/1451}$ S-G. Note on the report of ESC Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 446-448
- JOINT MEETING ON TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT (ECA/

- -- report E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/ TRAD/56)(text)
- Joint Meetings of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination and the Committee for Programme and Coordination: See JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMIT-TEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDI-NATION
- JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMIN-ISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION
- -- terms of reference *E/AC, 24/SR, 442
- JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMIN-ISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION, 1972 -- report *E/AC. 24/SR. 440
- JORDAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 2 -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 625/Rev. 1
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1
- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L. 254
- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2

JOURNALISTS

-- protection in areas of armed conflict Reports

A/8777/Add.2 S-G. Report

JOURNALISTS (continued) -- protection in areas of armed conflict (continued) Other documents $\overline{A/C. 3/L. 1950}$ Australia and 9 other States. Draft articles (final clauses) A/C. 3/L. 1951-L. 1962 Amendments Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1932,1933 -- protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) Reports A/8777/Add. 2 S-G. Report Other documents A/C. 3/L. 1950-L. 1962, L. 1963/Rev. 1 Draft articles A/C. 3/L. 1969 Central African Republic and 3 other States. Amendments Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1968 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR. 1931-1933

K

- KARUME, SHEIKH ABEDI AMANI (United Republic of Tanzania)
- -- tribute to A/AC. 109/SR. 847
- Katjiuongua, Godfrey: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATION-AL UNION

Kauraisa, Charles: See SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNION

KENYA, documents by

- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817/ Add. 1; A/C. 1/L. 629
- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1235
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1968
- -- law of the sea: exclusive economic zone: articles (draft) A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 10
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.625/Rev.1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L, 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972

KHMER REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- KRAMMER, ROBERT, documents by
- -- developing countries: machine tools: industry and trade ID/77 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6)
- KUWAIT, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace Zone, 1971 A/C. 1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/Add. 8
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

LAND REFORM

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1455,1457,1461

LAOS, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

LATIN AMERICA

- See also names of specific countries
- management consultancy: development ID/89 (Sales no. : Е. 72. П. В. 20)
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional **Protocol II: ratification**

Reports

A/8907 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Other documents

A/C. 1/1028 China. Letter, 15 Nov, concerning its position with regard to Additional Protocol II of the Treaty

Draft resolutions

A/C.1/L.619/Rev.1

```
Meeting records
```

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1883-1885,1888, 1889, 1892, 1895, 1896

- Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION; INTERNA-TIONAL TRADE LAW; LAW OF THE SEA; SHIPPING: legislation, international; UNITED NATIONS COM-MISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW
- LAW OF THE SEA
- -- codification: list of subjects (proposed)
 - Reports A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report
- -- conference, 1974: date and meeting place A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21); A/C. 1/L. 621, L. 622 preparatory work A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess.,
 - suppl. no. 21); A/C. 1/L. 621
- -- exclusive economic zone: articles (draft) A/AC. 138/ SC. II/L. 10
- LEATHER GOODS
- -- industry and trade ID/92 (ID/WG. 79/8/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 25)
- Least developed countries: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: least developed

LEBANON, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C. 3/L. 1950
 - convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation S/10818
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.624
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1236/Rev.1, L.1243
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254

LESOTHO, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C. 1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1093
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1

Less developed areas: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

LIBERIA

-- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/325

LIBERIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678

LIBERIA, documents by (continued)

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- E/CN. 14/CART/325 -- Liberia: cartography
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L, 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev.1
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC

- -- cartography E/CN. 14/CART/332
- -- land mines A/C. 2/277

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/L.677
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1235
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Libyan Arab Republic: cartography E/CN.14/CART/332 land mines A/C.2/277
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

LIVING MARINE RESOURCES

- -- exploitation and conservation Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1462
- -- management
 - See also Fisheries: régime: basic principles
- -- management: basic principles. A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 8

MACHINE TOOLS

-- industry and trade ID/77 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6); 88 (ID/WG. 87/32/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 22)

MADAGASCAR, documents by

- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1 South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev.1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

MAJOLI, MARIO (Italy)

-- biography A/C. 5/1465

Malagasy Republic: See MADAGASCAR

MALAWI, documents by

-- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

MALAYSIA, documents by

- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L . 677/Add. 1 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240

MALDIVES, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 1

MALDIVES, documents by (continued)

- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1243
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- MALI, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: indépendence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677; A/C. 3/L. 1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/L.250-L.252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L, 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

MALTA, documents by

- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1247
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

MANAGEMENT

- -- consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 20)
- -- development

Documents

Management in the developing countries: A field survey (See Checklist section, p.405)

```
Manual on the use of consultants in developing countries
ID/3/Rev. 1 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. B. 10)
```

Manufacture of telecommunications equipment and low-costreceiversID/74 (ID/WG. 15/33) (Sales no.: E. 72.II. B. 3)

MAPS

- -- Europe E/ECE/832 (ST/CES/23) (Sales no.: E.72.II. E/Mim.5)
- -- Namibia S/10832
- -- USSR ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18)

MARGLIN, STEPHEN, documents by

-- industrial development: planning and programming ID/SER. H/2 (Sales no.: E.72. II, B. 11)

MARINE ENVIRONMENT

See also Living marine resources: exploitation and conservation

Marine pollution

- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21)
- -- preservation
 - Reports A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and
 - the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess, Report
 - Other documents
 - A/AC.138/SC.III/L.16 Dept. of Economic and Social Affairs: Representative (Baum). Statement

A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 26 Canada. Working paper

- MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES
- -- exploitation and conservation: economic implications Reports
 - A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report
- MARINE POLLUTION
- -- prevention and control
 - Reports
 - A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report Other documents
 - A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 15 Report on preparatory work for 1973 IMCO Conference on marine pollution
 - A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 16 Dept. of Economic and Social Affairs: Representative (Baum). Statement
 - A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 17 UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972. Decisions relating to the preservation of the marine environment and marine pollution
 - A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 26 Canada. Working paper Draft resolutions
 - A/AC. 138/SC. III/L. 25
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1468-1471
- -- prevention and control:
 - Conference (IMCO), 1973: preparatory work: <u>See</u> International Conference on Marine Pollution (IMCO), London 1973: preparatory work ship-generated pollution: convention (draft) A/AC. 138/SC. III/L, 15
- Marine resources: See LIVING MARINE RESOURCES; MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES
- MARINE SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY
- Reports
 - A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report

- MARINE SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY (continued)
- -- intergovernmental sea service: establishment (proposed) A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) -- research: principles (draft) A/AC.138/SC.III/L.18,
- L.23

Maritime transport: See SHIPPING

MAURITANIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 3
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973
- A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-gov-
- ernment or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

MAURITIUS, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add.2
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L. 629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684/Add.3
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2
- MEETING ON THE DEVELOPMENT OF MANAGEMENT CONSULTANCY IN LATIN AMERICA (UNIDO), Santiago 1971
- -- report ID/89 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 20)(text)

- MEXICO, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1 -- disarmament:
 - general and complete A/C.1/1026; A/C.1/L.623 world conference (proposed) A/C.1/1027; A/C.1/ L.629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- -- JIU: continuation A/C.5/L.1084
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C.3/ L. 1953
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C.1/L.619/ Rev.1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.620
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1240
- -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.249

MEYER-PICON, SANTIAGO (Mexico)

- -- biography A/C.5/1469
- Micronesia: See PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION
- Middle East: See NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

See also Near and Middle East Reports

- S-G. Report concerning the increase in S/10824 the number of UN observation posts and military observers in the Israel-Lebanon sector
- S/10817 Israel. Letter, 30 Oct, informing of hijacking of a Lufthansa aircraft by members of Arab murder squads on 29 Oct
- S/10818 SC: President. Letter, 30 Oct, informing that the members of the Council have no objection to acceding to the request by Lebanon for an increase in the number of UN observation posts and military observers in the Israel-Lebanon sector
- S/10819 SC: President. Note transmitting statement of China concerning the proposal for an increase in the number of observers in the Israel-Lebanon sector
- S/10825 India. Letter, 3 Nov, referring to S/10818 concerning decision of the SC adopted by consensus
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1784-1787, 1789-1795, 1797-1808, 1811-1814, 1816, 1818, 1819 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Lebanon sector on 30 Oct - 28 Nov

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued)

- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector (continued)
 - Documents (continued)
 - S/7930/Add.1788 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning the observation posts set up by UNTSO in the Israel-Syria, Israel-Lebanon and Suez Canal sectors
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector Documents
 - A/8865 (S/10820) Syrian Arab Republic. Letter, 30 Oct, informing of Israeli air attack against populated areas on the edge of Damascus on 30 Oct
 - A/8870 (S/10823) Israel. Letter, 1 Nov, informing that air action on 30 Oct was directed against terrorist bases in Syria
 - S/7930/Add. 1784-1787, 1789-1816, 1818, 1819 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Syria sector on 30 Oct - 28 Nov
 - S/7930/Add.1788 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning the observation posts set up by UNTSO in the Israel-Syria, Israel-Lebanon and Suez Canal sectors
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector Documents
 - S/7930/Add. 1788 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning the observation posts set up by UNTSO in the Israel-Syria, Israel-Lebanon and Suez Canal sectors
- -- human rights: violations A/SPC/L. 250, L. 251 -- refugees A/SPC/L. 248-L. 251; *A/SPC/SR. 829, 830,
- 832, 833, 836-842
 - repatriation A/SPC/L. 250-L. 252

MIGRANT LABOUR

- -- illicit traffic *A/C. 3/SR. 1927-1929; *GA res. 2929 (XXVII)
- -- Migration for Employment Convention (revised), 1949 (ILO): accessions and ratifications A/8880; *GA res. 2920 (XXVII)

MIGRANT WORKERS

See also Europe: migrant workers

- -- discrimination: elimination A/8880; *A/C.3/SR.1924, 1927-1929; *GA res.2920 (XXVII) -- protection *A/C.3/SR.1929

MILITARY BASES IN FOREIGN TERRITORIES

-- elimination

Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1

- MONETARY SYSTEM, INTERNATIONAL
- -- & developing countries

Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- reform

Reports

- TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1449-1462

MONGOLIA, documents by

- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.627
- -- Southern Rhodesia guestion A/C.4/L.1015
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L.682/Rev.1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19
- -- Viet-Nam situation S/10821
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680
- women: advancement: international action A/C.3/L.1967/Rev.1

MONTSERRAT

-- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

MOON

- -- exploration and use: international treaty (draft)
 - Reports GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report A/8863 A/8869 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)

MOROCCO, documents by

- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C.1/L.623
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156 -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of
- Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L.679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684 journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict
- A/C.3/L.1950
 - convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1963/Rev.1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.624
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2

SUBJECT INDEX

The Motor vehicle industry ID/78 (Sales no.: E.72.II.B. 17)

MOTOR VEHICLES -- industry and trade ID/78 (Sales no.: E.72, II, B. 17)

MOUVEMENT DE LIBERATION DE DIJIBOUTI -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 869

MOZAMBIQUE

-- Cabora Bassa Dam project Reports

A/8889 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on Territories under Portuguese administration Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1013

MOZAMBIQUE LIBERATION FRONT -- petitions and hearings A/AC.109/SR.858

MOZAMBIQUE LIBERATION FRONT, documents by -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/755

MOZAMBIQUE REVOLUTIONARY COMMITTEE -- petitions and hearings A/AC, 109/SR, 859

Muscat and Oman: See OMAN

NNUF: See Namibia National United Front

Nahas, Sarkis: See PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

NAMIBIA

See also Namibia question United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa

-- maps S/10832

- -- petitions and hearings:
 - International League for the Rights of Man A/C.4/752; *A/C. 4/SR. 1989
 - Namibia National United Front A/AC, 109/SR, 866
 - South West Africa National Union A/C.4/746/Add.2; *A/C.4/SR.1989
 - South West Africa People's Organization A/AC.109/ SR. 861

World Peace Council *A/C.4/SR.1992

-- withdrawal of South African administration: See South Africa: Namibia, withdrawal from

NAMIBIA NATIONAL UNITED FRONT

-- petitions and hearings A/AC.109/SR.866

NAMIBIA QUESTION

Reports

S/10832 S-G. Report on the implementation of SC res. 319 (1972) concerning the question of Namibia

Resolutions

*GA res. 2908 (XXVII)

NAMIBIA QUESTION (continued) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 Meeting records A/AC. 109/SR. 847, 861, 867, 868, PV. 883, 885 NAPALM WEAPONS

-- study A/8904; A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1, L.625/Rev.1: *A/C, 1/PV, 1882-1886, 1888-1891, 1893, 1894 financial implications A/8912; A/C.1/L.626; A/C.5/ 1474

NATIONAL ACCOUNTS

-- statistics: methods E/CN. 14/520 (Part II) (Sales no. : E.72. II.K.5)

-- UN system (SNA)

- Documents E/CN. 14/520 (Part II) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. K. 5) A survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1970
- NATIONAL LIBERATION MOVEMENTS -- prisoners of war A/8781

Natural disasters: See DISASTER RELIEF

NATURAL RESOURCES See also Earth resources -- conservation and utilization *A/C.2/SR.1449 -- exploration: UN revolving fund: establishment (proposed) *A/C.2/SR.1453,1455,1456,1460 -- permanent sovereignty Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1460-1462, 1473 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.589

NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST

See also Middle East situation -- machine tools: industry and trade ID/88 (ID/WG, 87/32/ Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E.72.II. B.22)

NEPAL, documents by

- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 2
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013 -- UN: Members: admission A/L.683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1243

NETHERLANDS, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C.3/L.1964
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- Conference of Non-Nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/Rev.1

- NETHERLANDS, documents by (continued)
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1235
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add.2
 - convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1957
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC.III/L.25
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L. 682/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1, L. 1249
- New Guinea: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

NEW HEBRIDES

-- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC.109/PV.875,876

NEW ZEALAND, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- fisheries: regime: basic principles A/AC. 138/SC. II/ L.11
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1962
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1240
- News personnel: See JOURNALISTS
- Ngwenya, Jane: See ZIMBABWE AFRICAN PEOPLE'S UNION

NICARAGUA, documents by

- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 3
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.620
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1092

NIGER, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 2
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1

NIGERIA

- -- cartography E/CN.14/CART/339
- -- geodetic surveys E/CN. 14/CART/321

- NIGERIA, documents by
- -- apartheid:
 - elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1 suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1942/Rev.1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C.1/L.623 world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1968
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1 -- Nigeria:
- cartography E/CN.14/CART/339 geodetic surveys E/CN.14/CART/321
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN: peace-keeping operations: review A/SPC/L. 256
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1237, L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

Nkrumah, Kaume: See GHANA: PRESIDENT (Nkrumah, K.); GUINEA: CO-PRESIDENT (Nkrumah, K.)

NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS

- See also names of specific organizations -- & Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: co-operation
- A/AC.109/SR.869 -- & TDB: consultative relations TD/B/421
- NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES

See also names of specific Territories

-- information to UN Reports A/8821/Add.1,2 S-G. Report Meeting records

A/AC, 109/PV, 885, 886

Non-tariff barriers: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE: nontariff barriers

NORWAY, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C.3/L.1964
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC.138/ SC. III/L. 25

SUBJECT INDEX

NORWAY, documents by (continued) NUCLEAR WEAPONS -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1241 -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240 NUCLEAR DISARMAMENT Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1873, 1874, 1876, 1878, 1880, 1882-1886, 1889 Nuclear energy: See ATOMIC ENERGY NUCLEAR FUELS -- management Sales no.: 72.IX.2 -- technology Sales no.: 72.IX.4 NUCLEAR INDUSTRIES -- integrated planning Sales no.: 72. IX. 4 Nuclear materials: See FISSIONABLE MATERIALS Nuclear power: See NUCLEAR REACTORS NUCLEAR POWER PLANTS -- & electric power Sales no.: 72. IX. 4 -- performance Sales no.: 72.IX.2 -- safety aspects Sales no.: 72.IX.3 NUCLEAR REACTORS -- development Sales no.: 72.IX.5 -- fuel: See Nuclear fuels -- small and medium power Sales no.: 72.IX.6 NUCLEAR TECHNOLOGY -- applications in agriculture Sales no.: 72.IX.12 -- applications in industry Sales no.: 72.IX.14 156 -- & economic and scientific development Sales no.: 72. IX.6 -- & food production Sales no.: 72.IX.12 -- & natural resources: development Sales no.: 72.IX.14 -- transfer to developing countries Sales no.: 72.IX.6 NUCLEAR TESTS -- prohibition: Treaty, 1963 *A/C.1/PV.1891,1895 accessions A/8906 prohibition: treaty, comprehensive (draft) A/8906; A/C.1/L.620; *A/C.1/PV.1875-1877,1881,1882,1884-1889, 1891, 1895, 1896 -- suspension Reports A/8906 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report PV. 873 Other documents A/C.1/1025 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Letter, 25 Oct, transmitting statement on questions relating to disarmament and arms limitation Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.620, L.624 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1873,1875-1879,1881-1892, 1895, 1896 -- underground: suspension Reports Reports A/8906 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1875-1878, 1884, 1887, 1888, 1890, 1891, 1895

See also Atomic radiation

Conference of Non-Nuclear-Weapon States, Geneva 1968

Disarmament Nuclear tests

-- non-proliferation: Treaty, 1968 *A/C.1/PV.1875

NUCLEAR-FREE ZONES See also Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1878,1884,1886,1889, 1896

NUR ELMI, HUSSEIN (Somalia) -- biography A/C.5/1471

OAU: See Organization of African Unity

Ocean floor: See SEA-BED

Offenders: See CRIME: offenders

OMAN, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 621
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY

See also Joint Meeting on Trade and Development (ECA/OAU), 7th, Geneva 1972

- -- co-operation with UN A/8859; A/AC. 109/SR. 865, 869; A/SPC/L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- Council of Ministers, Rabat 1972: Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, participation of A/AC. 109/

OUTER SPACE

- See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space
 - Space objects

Space technology

- -- exploration and use: Treaty, 1966: ratification A/8863; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)
- -- peaceful uses: international co-operation
 - A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report
 - A/8869 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report
 - Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)

- PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRA-TION
- -- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 878-880
- PAKISTAN, documents by
- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 1
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C. 1/L. 623
- -- GA, 27th sess. : hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 154, 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679/Add. 1
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1083, L. 1089
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L. 250-L. 252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L. 253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1, L. 1237
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L, 680/Add, 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782
- Palais des Nations: See UNITED NATIONS OFFICE. Geneva: Palais des Nations

PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATION

petitions and hearings A/SPC/154; *A/SPC/SR.831, 835,836

PALESTINE LIBERATION ORGANIZATION

-- petitions and hearings A/SPC/156; *A/SPC/SR 835,837

PALESTINE REFUGEES

See also United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

- -- assistance
 - Reports
 - A/8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13) UNRWA: Commissioner-General. Report, 1971/1972
 - Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1476; A/SPC/L. 255 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 249
 - A/SPC/155 UNRWA: Commissioner-General. Note

- **PALESTINE REFUGEES** (continued)
- -- assistance (continued)
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/SPC/L. 247-L. 253
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess. : *A/SPC/SR. 829-842
- -- petitions and hearings:
 - Palestine Arab Delegations A/SPC/154; *A/SPC/ SR. 831, 835, 836 Palestine Liberation Organization A/SPC/156; *A/SPC/SR. 835, 837
- -- property: protection A/SPC/L. 253; *A/SPC/SR. 841
- PANAMA, documents by
- Latin Ámerica: nucléar weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/ L. 619/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C.5/L. 1092
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1240

Papua: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

PAPUA NEW GUINEA

- -- economic conditions *A/C.4/SR.2002
- -- education *A/C. 4/SR. 2002
- -- self-government or independence Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2002,2004
 - A/AC. 109/PV. 878-880
- PARAGUAY, documents by
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/ L. 619/Rev. 1
- PARTIDO AFRICANO DA INDEPENDENCIA DA GUINE E CABO VERDE, documents by
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/754
- PAYMENTS. INTERNATIONAL

-- negotiable instruments

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1334,1335

- Perspectives for industrial development in the Second
- United Nations Development Decade -- no. 2 ID/78 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 17)

PERU, documents by

- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684
- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev.1
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 621, L. 622
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1092
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Sockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1

PHILIPPINES, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1235
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C, 3/L, 1951
- -- UN: finances:
 - budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1
- contributions A/C.5/L.1092 -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1236/Rev.1, L.1237
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240

Photogrammetry: See AERIAL SURVEYS

Photography, Aerial: See AERIAL SURVEYS

 $\ensuremath{\text{PICARD}}$, FERNAND L. , documents by

-- developing countries: motor vehicles: industry and trade ID/78 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 17)

PITCAIRN ISLAND

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

- Planning: See DEVELOPMENT PLANNING; INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT: planning and programming
- POLAND, documents by
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition $A/C,\,1/L,\,628$
- -- France and Poland S/10835
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.627
- -- television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) A/L. 682/Rev. 1
- -- United Nations: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1088 Members: admission A/L. 683
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

Poland and France: See FRANCE and POLAND

POLLUTION

See also Marine pollution

-- prevention and control

- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1449,1469
- POPULATION
- -- UN organizations: activities: co-ordination *E/AC.24/ SR. 434

POPULATION GROWTH

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 2/SR. 1449

PORTUGAL

- See also Portugal and Senegal
- Territories under Portuguese administration -- armaments and armed forces in Territories A/8889;
- A/C.4/L.1013
 chemical warfare in Territories, alleged A/8889;
 A/C.4/L.1013
- -- military assistance to A/8889; A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- & NATO A/8889; A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- sanctions
- Reports
 - A/8862 S-G. Report on implementation of Declaration by specialized agencies and international institutions associated with the UN
 - A/8889 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on Territories under Portuguese administration

Resolutions

- *GA res. 2908 (XXVII)
- Other documents
 - S/10831 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Telegram,
 9 Nov, condemning Portuguese aggression against Senegal and concerning Portugal's colonial rule in Angola, Mozambique and Guinea (Bissau)

Draft resolutions

- A/L. 677 & Add. 1 A/C. 4/L. 1013, L. 1015
- S/10834, 10839
- Meeting records
- *S/PV. 1672, 1673
- PORTUGAL, documents by
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/753; S/ 10833, 10837
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19

PORTUGAL and SENEGAL

Documents

S/10831 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Telegram, 9 Nov, condemning Portuguese aggression against Senegal and concerning Portugal's colonial rule in Angola, Mozambique and Guinea (Bissau)

Portuguese East Africa: See MOZAMBIQUE

- PREFERENCES (INTERNATIONAL TRADE)
- -- generalized system Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

- Prisoners: See CRIME: offenders
- PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES <u>Reports</u> <u>A/AC.154/L.25</u> S-G. Report
- Production of fish-protein concentrate ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/18) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 1)
- Production of panels from agricultural residues ID/79 ([ID/]WG.83/15/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B.4)
- Programme of meetings: See <u>sub-heading</u> calendar of conferences <u>under names of specific bodies</u>

Project formulation and evaluation series -- no. 2 ID/SER. H/2 (Sales no. : E. 72, II, B. 11)

- PROTEIN ADVISORY GROUP
- -- UN sponsorship: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add.2
- -- work: organization A/8708/Add. 2

PROTEINS

- See also Protein Advisory Group
- -- production and consumption ID/60, Vol. II (ID/WG. 48/ 18) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 1) increase: special fund: establishment (proposed) *E/AC. 24/SR. 454

PUERTO RICO

-- self-government or independence

Documents

 $\overline{A/C.3/631}$ Cuba. Letter, 6 Nov, concerning the rights of the people of Puerto Rico to self-determination and the release of Puerto Rican political prisoners Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV, 873, 884

- QATAR, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1

R

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION See also Apartheid Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971-1980 International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 -- elimination Reports A/8708/Add. 7 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 3/L. 1941 A/8880 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8891 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2919, 2920 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1915-1933 -- elimination: Convention, 1965: protocol on apartheid (draft) *A/C. 3/SR. 1922, 1926, 1930, 1931, 1933 -- elimination: Convention, 1965: status Reports A/8880 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2921 (XXVII)

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION (continued)

- -- elimination: Convention, 1965: status (continued) Meeting records GA 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1915-1919, 1921-1927, 1929, 1930
- -- elimination:
- mobilization of public opinion *A/C. 3/SR. 1915, 1916, 1918, 1920, 1922-1925 seminars *A/C. 3/SR. 1917, 1921, 1924
- UNESCO activities *A/C. 3/SR. 1916, 1926 -- study *A/C. 3/SR. 1915, 1917, 1918
- -- territories occupied by Israel *A/C. 3/SR. 1917, 1919-1925, 1927

Radiation: See ATOMIC RADIATION

RADIOACTIVE WASTES

-- disposal Sales no.: 72. IX. 11

Randriamihasinoro, Emilson: See WORLD PEACE COUNCIL

RANT, JELKO A., documents by

-- developing countries: leather goods: industry and trade ID/92 (ID/WG. 79/8/Rev. 1) (Sales no. : E, 72, II, B. 25)

REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

Documents ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18) Industrial location and regional development Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1457 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 6/SR. 589 *E/AC. 24/SR. 457, 458

Regional integration: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

REGIONAL SEMINAR ON MACHINE TOOLS IN DEVEL-OPING COUNTRIES OF EUROPE AND THE MIDDLE EAST (UNIDO/Bulgaria), Slatni Pjassazi 1971 proceedings ID/88 (ID/WG. 87/32/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 22) -- report ID/88 (ID/WG. 87/32/Rev. 1) (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 22)(text) REPRESENTATIVE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL FOR NAMIBIA (Escher, A. M.) -- activities S/10832 -- appointment S/10832 Resources, Natural: See NATURAL RESOURCES RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION -- universal realization Documents A/8778/Add. 1, 2 S-G. Note A/C.3/631 Cuba. Letter, 6 Nov, concerning the rights of the people of Puerto Rico to self-determination and the release of

Puerto Rican political prisoners

Draft resolutions

A/C. 3/L. 1973

Rights of man: See HUMAN RIGHTS

ROMANIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677
- UN activities: publicity A/L. 678 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

ROSS, HAROLD, documents by

-- developing countries: management development See Checklist section, p.405

ROSSIDES, ZENON (Cyprus) -- biography A/C. 5/1448

ROUGE, MICHEL (France) -- biography A/C. 5/1469

RWANDA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign ~A/SPC/~L.~242/Rev.~1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 3
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 624
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2

S

SALT: See Strategic arms: limitation

- $\frac{\text{SDRs: } \underline{\text{See}} \text{ International Monetary Fund: special drawing}}{\text{rights}}$
- SNA: See National accounts: UN System (SNA)
- SWANUF: See Namibia National United Front
- SWAPO: See South West Africa People's Organization
- SAFRONCHUK, VASILY STEPANOVICH (USSR) -- biography A/C. 5/1469
- ST. HELENA
- -- self-government or independence <u>Meeting records</u> <u>A/AC. 109/PV</u>. 875, 876, 878, 879, 885, 886

Salvador: See EL SALVADOR

Samoa, American: See AMERICAN SAMOA

SATELLITE COMMUNICATION See also Direct broadcast satellites Television broadcasting: use of artificial satellites

- -- international co-operation A/8863; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)
- SAUDI ARABIA, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 154,156

Schaffer, Gordon: See WORLD PEACE COUNCIL

 SCHMIDT, A. O., documents by
 - developing countries: machine tools: industry and trade ID/77 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 6)

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

- See also Marine science and technology
- -- application to development
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1452, 1453, 1455
 - ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 449, 450, 452, 453
- -- application to development: international co-operation:
 - study *E/AC. 24/SR. 453
- -- application to development: World Plan of Action Meeting records
- ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 449, 450, 452-455 -- transfer to developing countries
 - Reports
 - E/CN. 14/576 (E/CN. 14/WP. 1/57) (OAU/TRAD/
 - 56) ECA/OAU Joint Meeting on Trade
 - and Development, 7th. Report
- -- transfer to developing countries: UNCTAD programme Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report

- Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation: See UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EFFECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION
- Scott, G. Michael: See INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR THE RIGHTS OF MAN

Sea law: See LAW OF THE SEA

SEA-BED

See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor Beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction

-- exploration and use: international régime

Reports

A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report Draft resolutions

A/C. 1/L. 621

- -- peaceful uses
 - Reports
 - $\overline{A/8721}$ (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.21) Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction, 1972 sess. Report Draft resolutions

A/C. 1/L. 621, L. 622

-- peaceful uses: international machinery: status, scope, functions and powers A/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21)

-- resources: exploitation:

- economic effects TD/B/421 international régime: status, scope and basic provisions Ă/8721 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 21)
- SECRETARIAT
- -- composition: See Secretariat: staff: composition
- -- functions: distribution: See United Nations: relocation of Secretariat units: study
- -- staff
- See also United Nations Staff Pension Committee -- staff: composition
 - Reports

A/8831/Add.1 S-G. Report

Other documents

- $\overline{A/C.5/1451}$ S-G. Note on the report of ESC A/C. 5/1472 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee: Chairman. Note transmitting correspondence concerning employment of women in the UN
- -- staff:
 - geographical distribution A/8831/Add.1 housing A/AC. 154/WG. 1/L. 1
- -- staff: personnel questions

Reports

- $\overline{A/8897}$ ACABQ. Note transmitting comments of the S-G on the report of the Joint Inspection Unit on personnel problems in the UN
- -- staff: privileges and immunities A/AC. 154/L. 25
- -- staff: salaries and wages
 - See also Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System
- -- staff: salaries and wages:
 - budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 2 post adjustment A/8728/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A)
- -- staff: salaries and wages: review Reports
 - A/8728/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A) International Civil Service Advisory Board. Comments

SECRETARIAT (continued)

-- staff: salaries and wages: review (continued) Other documents

 $\overline{A/C.5/1466}$ S-G. Note transmitting statement by the Federation of International Civil Servants Associations on the report of the Special Cttee for the Review of the UN Salary System

-- staff:

survey A/8708/Add.5 travel A/8708/Add.2

SECRETARY-GENERAL

- -- housing: See Secretary-General: salary and allowances: housing
- -- residence: See Secretary-General: salary and allowances: housing
- -- salary and allowances: housing A/C. 5/1468

SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by

- Reports
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/8647/Add. 2, 8862
- -- computers: applications in UN organizations: coordination A/C.5/1475
- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/8817/Add. 1
- -- ECA: UN accommodations, Addis Ababa: construction A/C. 5/1461
- -- ECAFE: UN accommodations, Bangkok: construction A/C. 5/1461
- -- ECLA: UN building, Santiago: construction A/C. 5/1461
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/8781
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add. 1-3
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add.2
- -- Middle East situation S/10824
- -- Namibia question S/10832
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/8821/Add. 1, 2
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/8859 -- privileges and immunities A/AC. 154/L. 25
- -- Secretariat: staff: composition A/8831/Add. 1
- -- S-G: salary and allowances: housing A/C. 5/1468
- -- SC: members: representatives, 1972: credentials S/10826
- -- United Nations: calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 A/8790/ Add. 2
 - Headquarters: accommodations A/C. 5/1458 & Add. 1, 1462
 - Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 25
 - relocation of Secretariat units: financial implications A/C. 5/1462
 - relocation of Secretariat units: study A/C. 5/ 1458
 - UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: finances: contributions A/8850 & Add. 1
 - UN International School A/8856
- -- war criminals: punishment A/8823/Add. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Other documents -- ACABQ: members: election A/C. 5/1465 -- Board of Auditors: members: election A/C. 5/ 1460 -- Cttee on Contributions: members: election A/C.5/ 1464, 1469, 1471 -- Cttee on Relations with the Host Country: work: organization A/AC. 154/L. 5 -- crime: prevention A/8844 -- ESC: report, 1972 A/C. 5/1451 -- GA, 27th sess.: agenda A/8876 -- Middle East situation S/10818 cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1784-1795, 1797-1808, 1811-1814, 1816, 1818, 1819 cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1784-1816, 1818, 1819 cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1788 -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add. 1, 2 -- Secretariat: staff: personnel questions A/8897 salaries and wages: review A/C. 5/1466 -- SC: agenda S/10770/Add. 10-14 -- Territories under Portuguese administration: selfgovernment or independence S/10836 -- UN: & United States: host country relations A/8871/Rev.1,8894 -- UN Administrative Tribunal: activities, 1972 A/INF/151 members: election A/C. 5/1448 -- UNIDO: Executive Director: appointment: confirmation A/8872 -- UN Staff Pension Cttee: members: election A/C. 5/1470 Statements of financial implications -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/C. 5/ 1463; A/SPC/L.246 -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/C. 5/1456 -- disarmament; world conference: special cttee A/C.1/L.630; A/C.5/1477 -- goods: international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft): international conference, 1974 (proposed) A/C. 5/1467; A/C. 6/ L.865 -- human environment: UN environment secretariat: location A/8783/Add. 2; A/C. 2/L. 1255 survey (proposed) A/C.2/L.1254 -- human settlements: environmental improvement: fund: establishment (proposed): study (proposed) A/C.2/L.1244 -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973 A/C. 5/1455, 1457 -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 626; A/C. 5/1474 -- South Africa: political prisoners: report: publicity A/SPC/L.245 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/C. 5/1463; A/SPC/L. 244 -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting

of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples:

work programme, 1973 A/C. 5/1455

- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Statements of financial implications (continued)
 - -- UN Juridical Yearbook: index A/C. 6/L. 863 -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: con-
 - Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: continuation A/C. 5/1476
 - -- World Environment Day (5 Jun): preparation A/C.2/L.1245
- SECURITY COUNCIL
- -- agenda: summary statements S/10770/Add, 10-14
- -- members: representatives, 1972: credentials S/10826 -- proceedings, 1970: <u>Official Records</u>: supplements:
- proceedings, 1970: <u>Official Records</u>: supplements: suppl. for Jan, Feb and Mar 1970 <u>See</u> Checklist section, p.400
- -- proceedings, 1971: Official Records: supplements: suppl. for Jul, Aug and Sep 1971 See Checklist section, p.400
- -- proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1671-1675
- -- proceedings, 1972: <u>Official Records</u>: supplements: suppl. for Jan, Feb and Mar 1972 <u>See</u> Checklist section, p.400
- SECURITY COUNCIL: PRESIDENT, documents by
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add.2; S/10822
- -- Middle East situation S/10818, 10819
- Self-determination of peoples: See RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION
- SEMINAR ON THE COPPER INDUSTRY (UNIDO), Moscow 1970
- -- report ID/80 (ID/WG.74/16) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B. 13) (text)
- Seminars: See under subject concerned and also name of seminar

SEN, AMARTYA, documents by

-- industrial development: planning and programming ID/SER. H/2 (Sales no.: E.72, II. B. 11)

SENEGAL, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1969
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 621
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
 United Nations:
 - Members: admission A/L. 683
 - & United States: host country relations A/AC.154/ L.18

SENEGAL, documents by (continued)

-- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

Senegal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL

- SEYCHELLES
- -- self-government or independence Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876, 878, 879, 885, 886
- SHIPPING

Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- legislation, international

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1334-1336

SIERRA LEONE, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C.1/L.617/ Rev. 1
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L. 629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa. Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 616/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

SINGAPORE, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

Social rights: See HUMAN RIGHTS

Solomon Islands: See BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

SOMALIA

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10826

SOMALIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L, 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L. 253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L, 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828, 10830, 10834, 10838/Rev. 1, 10839
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1093
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

SOUTH AFRICA

- -- anti-partheid movements: assistance A/SPC/L.241/ Rev.1, L.243
- -- apartheid Reports
 - A/8708/Add. 8 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/SPC/L.241 & Rev.1 and A/SPC/L.242 & Rev.1
 - A/8722/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.22A) Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1972
 - A/8770/Add.1 Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report on maltreatment and torture of prisoners in South Africa
 - A/8879 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Report on apartheid
 - A/8890 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions C and D in A/8879
 - Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2908 (XXVII)
 - Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1463 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/SPC/L.241 & Rev.1 and A/SPC/L. 242 & Rev. 1
 - A/SPC/157 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Cable, 3 Nov, concerning its attitude towards South Africa
 - A/SPC/L. 244 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/L.241
 - A/SPC/L.245 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 239
 - A/SPC/L. 246 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/L, 242 & Rev. 1

Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 SOUTH AFRICA (continued) -- apartheid (continued) Draft resolutions (continued) A/SPC/L. 239, L. 240, L. 241/Rev. 1, L. 242/ Rev.1, L.243 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1915, 1917, 1921, 1923-1925 *A/SPC/SR.825-828,834 -- apartheid: application in Namibia A/SPC/L.243 education A/8722/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22A) -- foreign investments in A/SPC/L. 243; *A/SPC/SR. 827 -- human rights: violations A/8770/Add. 1 -- international sports events, exclusion from A/8722/ Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22A); A/SPC/ L. 243; *A/SPC/SR. 827 -- military assistance to A/SPC/157; A/SPC/L.243; *A/SPC/SR. 825, 827, 828 -- military intervention in Southern Rhodesia A/C.4/L.1014 -- Namibia, withdrawal from *A/C.3/SR.1921 -- national liberation movements: assistance A/SPC/ L.243; *A/SPC/SR.825 -- native reserves A/SPC/L.243 -- petitions and hearings: Anti-Apartheid Co-ordinating Cttee, New Zealand *A/SPC/SR. 825 World Peace Council *A/SPC/SR. 827 -- police A/8770/Add.1 -- political prisoners A/8770/Add. 1, 8879, 8890; A/SPC/ L, 239, L, 243; *A/SPC/SR, 826, 828, 834 report: publicity: financial implications A/8890; A/SPC/L.245 -- prisons A/8770/Add.1 -- sanctions Reports A/8862 S-G. Report on implementation of Declaration by specialized agencies and international institutions associated with the UN A/8879 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Report on apartheid Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Other documents A/SPC/157 Germany (Dem, Rep.), Cable, 3 Nov, concerning its attitude towards South Africa Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 A/C.4/L.1015 A/SPC/L.243 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1919,1921-1926 *A/C.4/SR.1991 *A/SPC/SR. 825, 827, 828

SOUTH AFRICA, documents by -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/Add. 2

SOUTH WEST AFRICA NATIONAL UNION

-- petitions and hearings A/C. 4/746/Add. 2; *A/C. 4/ SR. 1989

SOUTH WEST AFRICA PEOPLE'S ORGANIZATION -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 861 Southern Africa: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN SOUTHERN RHODESIA See also Southern Rhodesia question -- foreign investments in *A/C. 4/SR. 1994, 1996, 1997 -- human rights: violations A/C.4/L.1014 -- independence: unilateral declaration: See Southern Rhodesia question -- international sports events, exclusion from *A/C.4/SR. 1990 -- military assistance to *A/C. 4/SR. 1996 -- military intervention: See South Africa: military intervention in Southern Rhodesia -- national liberation movements: assistance A/C.4/ L. 1014, L. 1015; *A/C. 4/SR, 1989, 1992, 1993, 1995 -- petitions and hearings *A/C. 4/SR. 2000 African National Council of Zimbabwe A/AC. 109/ SR. 869 International League for the Rights of Man A/C.4/ 752; *A/C. 4/SR. 1989, 1990 World Peace Council *A/C, 4/SR, 1992 Zimbabwe African People's Union A/AC. 109/ SR. 859; *A/C. 4/SR. 1988 -- political prisoners A/C. 4/L. 1014; *A/C. 4/SR. 1994, 1996, 1997 -- sanctions See also Southern Rhodesia question Reports S-G. Report on implementation of Dec-A/8862 laration by specialized agencies and international institutions associated with the UN Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 A/C.4/L.1015 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1917-1919, 1921-1923, 1925, 1926 *A/C.4/SR.1989,1991-1999 SOUTHERN RHODESIA QUESTION Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 677 & Add. 1 A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1918,1921

South West Africa National United Front: See NAMIBIA NA-

TIONAL UNITED FRONT

A/AC. 109/SR. 847, 859-861, 868, 869, PV. 884, 886

Southern Yemen: See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN

Soviet Union: See UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS

*A/C.4/SR.1988-2000

SPACE OBJECTS

-- launchings by United States A/AC. 105/INF. 262

-- liability for damage: Convention, 1971: ratification A/8863; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII)

SPACE OBJECTS (continued) -- registration A/AC.105/INF.262 -- registration: convention (draft) Reports A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2915 (XXVII) SPACE TECHNOLOGY -- application: promotion Reports A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2915 (XXVII) -- application: promotion: financial implications A/8869 UN programme A/8863; *GA res. 2915 (XXVII) SPAIN, documents by -- aggression: definition A/C.6/L.868 -- Conference of Non-nuclear Weapon States, Geneva 1968: recommendations: implementation A/C. 1/L. 617/Rev. 1 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L. 629 -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1958 -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/Add. 5 -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.864 SPANISH SAHARA -- self-government or independence Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2004 SPECIAL COMMITTEE FOR THE REVIEW OF THE UNITED NATIONS SALARY SYSTEM (A/AC. 150/-) -- report A/8728/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 28A (text) SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (A/AC, 115/-) -- Delegation to the Conference on Racism of the World Peace Council, Brussels 1972: report A/AC.109/ PV.880 -- report A/8722/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 22A), 8770/Add. 1(text) -- work programme, 1973 A/8879; A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1 financial implications A/8708/Add. 8, 8890; A/C.5/ 1463; A/SPC/L. 244; *A/SPC/SR. 827 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERA-TIONS (A/AC. 121/-) -- report A/8888(text); A/AC.121/L.17(draft); *A/AC.121/ SR. 57, 58; *A/SPC/SR. 843 -- work: organization *A/AC. 121/SR. 57 -- work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.256 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERA-TIONS: SUB-COMMITTEES -- Working Group [on UN military observers]: members: increase A/SPC/L.256 report A/8888; A/AC. 121/L. 16(texts); *A/AC. 121/ SR. 57 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE FINANCIAL SITUATION

- OF THE UNITED NATIONS
- -- composition A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.29)
- -- establishment A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.29)
- -- report A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29)(text)

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING AGGRESSION (A/AC. 134/-)
- -- continuation A/C.6/L.868
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING AGGRESSION, 5th sess. -- report *A/C.6/SR.1346-1352
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (A/AC.109/-)
- -- delegation of observers to the International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972: report A/AC.109/PV.883, 885
- -- International Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in A/AC. 109/PV. 871
- -- meetings away from Headquarters, 1972 A/AC.109/ SR. 855, 856, 861, 864, 865, 870 -- & NGOs A/AC.109/PV.886
- co-operation A/AC, 109/SR, 869 -- Organization of African Unity: Council of Ministers,
- Rabat 1972, participation in A/AC.109/PV.873 -- proceedings A/AC.109/PV. and/or SR.847,849-893 -- recommendations *GA res. 2908 (XXVII)
- implementation A/L. 677 & Add. 1
- -- report A/AC.109/PV.887,893; *A/AC.109/PV.887 -- Visiting Mission to Niue, 1972: report A/AC.109/
- PV.877-881
- -- visiting mission to the liberated areas of the Portuguese Territories: report A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876 -- visiting missions to Territories A/L. 677 & Add. 1;
- A/AC.109/PV.876-881; *GA res.2908 (XXVII)
- -- work: organization A/AC. 109/SR. 856, 857, 867, PV. 874, 881, 882, 886, 890, 892
- -- work programme A/AC.109/PV.879 -- work programme, 1973 A/L.677 & Add.1; *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 3, 8867; A/C. 5/
- 1455 -- World Peace Council, Chile 1972, participation in A/AC.109/PV.893

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: CHAIR-MAN, documents by

- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/755
- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DEC-LARATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES: SUB-COMMITTEES
- -- Sub-Cttee on Petitions: report A/AC.109/SR.856,857,866,867, PV.875, 882,886
- -- Sub-Cttee I: report A/AC.109/PV.875,876,892
- -- Sub-Cttee II:
- report A/AC.109/PV.875,876,878-880,885 -- Sub-Cttee III:
- report A/AC.109/PV.875,876
- -- Working Group [on the organization of work]: report A/AC.109/PV.888

SPECIALIZED AGENCIES

- See also United Nations organizations and names of specific agencies
- -- reports to UN: consideration by ESC *E/AC, 24/SR, 434, 436, 437, 439,451 review *E/AC. 24/SR. 451, 455
- SRI LANKA, documents by
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L. 631/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- Staff Pension Committee: See UNITED NATIONS STAFF PENSION COMMITTEE
- Staff Pension Fund: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND

STATES

- -- economic rights and duties: charter (draft) TD/B/421
- -- & international organizations: representation: articles (draft)

- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1340-1344 -- & international organizations: representation: conference (proposed) *A/C.6/SR.1340-1344 convention (draft) *A/C.6/SR.1340-1344

STOTTLEMYER, DAVID L. (United States)

- -- biography A/C.5/1465
- STRATEGIC ARMS
- -- limitation A/8904; A/C. 1/1025, 1026; A/C. 1/L. 623; *A/C.1/PV.1872,1874,1875,1877,1879,1881-1885, 1887, 1888, 1891, 1894
- SUDAN, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L, 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828, 10830, 10834, 10838/Rev. 1, 10839
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19/Add.3
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C.6/L.864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment. Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1236/Rev. 1, L. 1246/Rev. 1

- SUDAN, documents by (continued)
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1970 E/CN, 14/ 520 (Part II) (Sales no.: E.72. II, K.5)
- Survey of economic conditions in Africa, 1971 E/CN.14/ 560 (Part I) (Sales no.: E.72.II.K.7)

SWAZILAND, documents by

- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C, 1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1968
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

SWEDEN, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C.3/L.1964
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C.1/L.628
- -- disarmament: general and complete A/C.1/L.623
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa. Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC.138/ SC. III/L. 25
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm
- 1972: report A/C.2/L.1237, L.1249
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248 -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.249

SWITZERLAND, documents by

-- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L, 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C, 1/ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern
- Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector A/8865 (S/10820) -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.625/Rev.1
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L. 253
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243

- SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by (continued)
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.12, L.19, L.37
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254
- System of national accounts (SNA): See NATIONAL AC-COUNTS: UN System (SNA)

TDB: See Trade and Development Board

Tanzania: See UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA

Technical assistance: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

- See also United Nations Development Programme and sub heading technical co-operation under names of countries and areas -- UNCTAD programme TD/B/421
- TELECOMMUNICATIONS
- -- equipment: industry and trade ID/74 (ID/WG. 15/33) (Sales no.: E.72. II. B.3)
- TELEVISION BROADCASTING
- -- use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) Reports A/8864 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions

*GA res. 2916, 2917 (XXVII) Draft resolutions

A/L. 682/Rev. 1

TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION See also Angola

Mozambique

- Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples: visiting mission to the liberated areas of the Portuguese Territories
- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom. Independence and Equal Rights

-- ad hoc cttee (proposed) S/10839

-- armaments and armed forces: See Portugal: armaments and armed forces in Territories

-- foreign investments in

Reports

GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on A/8889 Territories under Portuguese administration Draft resolutions

A/C. 4/L. 1013

-- international agencies, assistance by A/8889; A/C. 4/ L.1013

- TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION (continued) -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8889; A/C. 4/L. 1013 UN, participation in A/8889; A/C. 4/L. 1013 -- petitions and hearings A/AC. 109/SR. 856, 857 Frente National para a Libertação de Angola A/AC. 109/SR. 866 Mozambique Liberation Front A/AC. 109/SR. 858 Mozambique Revolutionary Cttee A/AC. 109/SR. 859 World Peace Council *A/C. 4/SR. 1992 -- political prisoners A/8889; A/AC. 109/SR. 849; A/C. 4/ L. 1013 -- self-government or independence Reports A/8889 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on Territories under Portuguese administration Resolutions *GA res. 2908 (XXVII) Other documents A/C.4/753 Portugal. Letter, 30 Oct, concerning statements in the 4th Cttee relating to Territories under Portuguese administration A/C.4/754 Partido Africano da Indepêndencia da Guiné e Cabo Verde. Telegram, 17 Nov, concerning the adoption of resolution related to Portuguese colonialism A/C. 4/755 Special Cttee [on colonialism]: Chair
 - man. Letter, 21 Nov, transmitting communique from Mozambique Liberation Front, informing of the attack on the town of Tete
 - S/10828 Algeria and 36 other States. Letter, 7 Nov, requesting meeting of the SC on 15 Nov to examine the situation in the Territories
 - S/10830 Somalia and Sudan. Letter, 13 Nov, requesting SC to extend an invitation to Messrs. Marcelino Dos Santos, Gil Fernandes and Manuel Jorge
 - S/10831 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Telegram, 9 Nov, condemning Portuguese aggression against Senegal and concerning Portugal's colonial rule in Angola, Mozambique and Guinea (Bissau)
 - S/10833 Portugal. Letter, 15 Nov, referring to S/10828 and claiming that there is no dispute between Portugal and any of the States requesting SC meeting
 - S/10836 S-G. Letter, 15 Nov, transmitting GA res. 2918 (XXVII)
 - S/10837 Portugal. Letter, 20 Nov, inviting the SC to designate a delegation to verify the conditions in Angola, Mozambique and **Portuguese Guinea**

Draft resolutions

A/L. 677 & Add. 1

A/C. 4/1013

- S/10834, 10838/Rev. 1, 10839
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1919, 1922, 1923, 1925, 1926
 - *A/C. 4/SR. 2000, 2001
 - A/AC. 109/PV. 871, 876, 879, 880
 - A/AC. 109/SR. 847, 849-854, 856-859, 861-863

TERRORISM

-- prevention

- Reports
 - A/C. 6/L. 866 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee: Chairman. Report on consultations

Other documents

- A/8875 (S/10827) Egypt. Letter, 8 Nov, informing of booby-trapped letters sent to Palestinian personalities in Cairo and other Arab capitals
- A/8887 (S/10829) Israel. Letter, 10 Nov, referring to A/8875 (S/10827), and stating Egypt's responsibility for the spread of terrorism
- A/C. 6/418 Secretariat. Study on terrorism
- A/C. 6/L. 867 Secretariat. Compilation of relevant views expressed during the general dehate
- -- prevention:
 - Convention, Geneva 1937 A/C. 6/418(text) Convention, Washington 1971 A/C. 6/418(text) international instruments A/C. 6/418
- -- study A/C. 6/418

THAILAND, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243
- THERMAL REACTORS
- -- fuels Sales no.: 72.IX.9

Thermo-nuclear weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

Tobago: See TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

TOGO, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678/Add. 2
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1969
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): ob-servance A/L. 680/Add. 2

TOKELAU ISLANDS

- -- self-government or independence
 - Meeting records
 - A/AC. 109/PV. 885, 886

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (TD/B/-)

- -- members:
 - election *A/C. 2/SR. 1449
 - *A/C. 2/SR. 1449 increase
- -- membership: list of eligible members *A/C. 2/SR. 1449
- -- rules of procedure: amendments TD/B/421
- -- special sessions on monetary and trade problems (proposed) TD/B/421
- -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) *A/C.2/ SR. 1449

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES See also Committee on Shipping

- -- membership TD/B/421
- -- rules of procedure: amendments TD/B/421
- -- terms of reference: review TD/B/421
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 12th sess.
- -- decisions: financial implications TD/B/421
- -- report A/8715; TD/B/421(text)
- TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 12th sess.: COM-MITTEES
- -- Working Party: report TD/B/421

TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 13th sess. -- agenda TD/B/421(provisional text)

Trade, International: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE

TRANS-AFRICAN HIGHWAY

-- development E/CN. 14/TRANS/78-80

TRANSPORT

See also Motor vehicles Shipping

- -- statistics Sales no.: E/F/R. 71. II. E. 10
- Transport and communications bulletin for Asia and the Far East
- -- no. 47 ST/ECAFE/SER, E/47 (Sales no.: E, 72, II, F, 13)
- TRANSPORT OF GOODS
- -- combined: convention (draft)
 - Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.6/SR.588,589

- Treaty of Tlatelolco: See LATIN AMERICA: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967
- Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS: non-proliferation: Treaty, 1968

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1235
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679

- TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by (continued) -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening
- A/L. 684
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248

TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL

-- report to GA, 1971/1972

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2002

- TUNISIA, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1237, L. 1251
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

TURKEY, documents by

- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C, 3/L, 1950
 - convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1963/Rev. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1237
- -- UNRWA:
 - Advisory Commn: members A/SPC/L.254 finances: contributions A/SPC/L.248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L. 240
- TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS
- -- self-government or independence

Meeting records A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876

UN: See United Nations

UNCCP: See United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine

- UNCHBP: See United Nations Centre for Housing, Building and Planning
- UNCITRAL: See United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
- UNCTAD: See United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
- UNDP: See United Nations Development Programme
- UNESCO: <u>See</u> United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
- UNHCR: See United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund
- UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- UNIS: See United Nations International School
- UNITAR: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- UNRWA: See United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- UPU: See Universal Postal Union
- USA: See United States of America
- USSR: See Union of Soviet Socialist Republics
- UGANDA, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L. 629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1968
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C. 1/L. 625/Rev. 1
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration; self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 683/Add. 1 permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/ Add. 1
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with the Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680/Add. 2
- UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition A/C. 1/L. 628

- UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by (continued)
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.627
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/8777/Add. 2
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC.138/ SC.III/L.25
- -- marine science and technology: research: principles (draft) A/AC.138/SC.III/L.23
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.241/Rev.1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 19/Add. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

UNION OF AFRICAN RAILWAYS

-- establishment E/CN. 14/573 (E/CN. 14/TRANS/84) See also Conference for the Establishment of the Union of African Railways, Addis Ababa 1972

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS

- -- industrial development: planning and programming ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E.71. II. B. 16)
- -- maps ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/Add. 1) (Sales no.: E.71. II. B. 18)
- -- regional co-operation ID/50, Vol. II (ID/WG. 9/21/ Add. 1) (Sales no.: E. 71. II. B. 18)

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by -- aerial survey: methods E/CN. 14/CART/335

- -- apartheid: suppression and punishment: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1942/Rev. 1
- -- fisheries: laws and regulations A/AC. 138/SC. II/L. 6
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- geodesy: methods E/CN.14/CART/334
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.627
- -- Joint Inspection Unit: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1082/Rev. 2
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict A/C. 3/L. 1952
- -- marine pollution: prevention and control A/AC. 138/ SC. III/L. 25
- -- marine science and technology: research: principles (draft) A/AC.138/SC.III/L.23
- -- United Nations:
 - Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/ L. 19/Add. 1, L. 21
 - & United States: host country relations A/AC.154/ L.4, L.10

-- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782

-- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680 UNITED ARAB EMIRATES, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1243

United Arab Republic: See EGYPT

UNITED KINGDOM, documents by

- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- Falkland Islands (Malvinas): status A/8866
- -- GA, 27th sess.: general debate A/8866
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1959-L. 1961
- -- UN: Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC, 154/L, 19
- -- UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report A/C. 6/L. 864
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1250
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254
- UNITED NATIONS
 - See also Economic and Social Council
 - General Assembly
 - Secretary-General
 - Security Council
 - Trusteeship Council
- -- calendar of conferences
- See also United Nations: pattern of conferences
- -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 A/8790/Add.2,
- 8868; A/C. 5/1451
- -- documentation
 - See also Economic and Social Council: documentation Reports
 - A/C. 6/L. 862, L. 871 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee: Working Group on Legal Publications. Report
 - Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1451 S-G. Note on the report of the ESC A/C. 6/L. 863 S-G. Financial implications of providing the United Nations Juridical Yearbook with an index
 - A/C. 6/L. 874 Administrative and financial implications of the recommendations in the 2nd report of the Working Group on Legal Publications
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1343

ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.24/SR.443,446,447,451, 454

- -- documents and publications: indexes ST/LIB/SER. B/
 - E. 42 (Sales no.: E. 72. I. 6); 43 (Sales no.: E. 73. I. 2)
- -- finances
 - See also Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations

Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations

United Nations: peace-keeping operations: financing

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

- -- finances: accounts, 1971
 - Reports
 - A/8873 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee, Report Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2912 (XXVII)
- -- finances:
 - budget: biennial cycle A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1, L.1085, L.1088
 - budget: form A/C. 5/1451; A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1, L. 1085, L. 1088; *E/AC. 24/SR. 434, 440, 441, 451
- budget, 1972: supplementary estimates A/8878 -- finances: budget, 1973

Reports

- A/8708/Add.2 ACABQ. Report on revised estimates resulting from decisions of the ESC at its 52nd and 53rd sessions
- A/8708/Add.3 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in \hat{A}/L , 677 & Add. 1, A/L, 678 & Add. 1, 2, A/L. 679 & Corr. 1 & Add, 1, 2
- A/8708/Add.4 ACABQ. Report on emoluments of members of the ICJ
- A/8708/Add. 5 ACABQ. Report on progress made by the Administrative Management Service in conducting a survey of manpower utilization in the Secretariat
- A/8708/Add. 6 ACABQ. Report on programme of major maintenance of and improvements to the Palais des Nations, Geneva
- A/8708/Add.7 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 3/L. 1941
- A/8708/Add. 8 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in Å/SPC/L.241 & Rev. 1 and A/SPC/L. 242 & Rev. 1
- A/8708/Add.9 ACABQ. Report on review and reappraisal of UN information policies and activities
- A/8708/Add. 10 ACABQ. Report on holding of a conference on prescription in the international sale of goods
- GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on A/8867 administrative and financial implications in A/L. 677 & Add. 1, A/L. 678 & Add. 1, 2, A/L.679 & Corr.1, Add.1-3
- A/8869, 8891, 8912 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Reports
- A/C. 5/1458 & Add. 1 S-G. Report on office accommodations at Headquarters
- A/C. 5/1461 S-G. Report A/C. 5/1462 S-G. Report on rental of office space at Headquarters
- A/C. 5/1468 S-G. Report on housing accommodation for the Secretary-General A/C. 5/1475 S-G. Report on electronic data
- processing and information system in the UN family of organizations
- Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1455 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/L, 677
 - A/C. 5/1457 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/L. 679

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

- -- finances: budget, 1973 (continued)
- Other documents (continued))
 - A/C. 5/1463 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/SPC/L.241 & Rev.1 and A/SPC/L. 242 & Rev. 1
 - A/C. 5/1467 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of the holding of a conference on prescription in the international sale of goods
 - A/C. 5/1474 S-G. Financial implications of the publication of the report on napalm and other incendiary weapons
 - A/C. 5/1476 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/ L.249
 - A/C. 5/1477 S-G. Financial implications of the special cttee on the convening of a world disarmament conference
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 5/L. 1080/Rev. 1, L. 1085, L. 1088
- -- finances: contributions See also Committee on Contributions Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 5/L. 1091 L. 1093
- -- finances:
 - contributions, voluntary A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29)
 - general expenses: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 2
- liquidity A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29) -- finances: review
 - Reports A/8729 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 29) Special Cttee on the Financial Situation of the UN. Report
- -- Headquarters: accommodations A/C. 5/1458 & Add. 1, 1462
- -- institutes: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research; United Nations Research Institute for Social Development
- -- maintenance, operation and rental of premises: budget. 1973 A/C. 5/1468
- -- Members: admission Draft resolutions
 - A/L. 683 & Add. 1
- -- Members: permanent missions: protection
 - Reports A/AC. 154/L. 19 & Add. 1-9 S-G. Report transmitting replies from Member States
 - A/AC.154/L.25 S-G. Report
 - Other documents
 - A/AC. 154/L.1 Cttee on Relations with the Host Country: Chairman and United States. Letters, 29 Dec 1971 A/AC.154/L.2 Cuba. Letter, 12 Jan, concern-
 - ing incident connected with Cuban Mission
 - A/AC.154/L.3 United States. Letter, 20 Jan, concerning incident connected with Cuban Mission
 - A/AC.154/L.9 Cuba. Letter, 29 Feb, concern-ing incidents against Cuban Mission
 - A/AC. 154/L. 12 Syrian Arab Republic. Note verbale, 4 Apr, concerning Jews in Svria
 - A/AC. 154/L. 14 United States. Letter, 4 Apr, replying to note verbale by Syria of same date concerning Jews in Syria

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

- -- Members: permanent missions: protection (continued)
 - Other documents (continued) A/AC. 154/L. 21 USSR. Letter, 21 Apr, concern-ing activities of the Jewish Defense League
 - A/AC.154/L.23 United States. Letter, 1 May, replying to letter from USSR concerning activities of the Jewish Defense League
 - A/AC. 154/L. 36 Czechoslovakia. Letter, 27 Jul, transmitting a note verbale 26 Jul concerning the working and living conditions of the Mission in New York City
 - A/AC. 154/L. 37 Syrian Arab Republic. Note verbale, 2 Aug, transmitting a copy of a letter to the Permanent Representative of the host country dated 31 Jul

Draft resolutions

- A/AC.154/L.35, L.38
- Meeting records

A/AC. 154/SR. 1, 2, 4, 5, 7-10, 12, 14, 15

- -- Members: permanent missions: protection: United States legislation A/8871/Rev.1 representatives: housing $\ A/AC.\,154/WG.\,1/L.\,1$ representatives: privileges and immunities A/AC.154/L.25, L.27
- -- military observers A/8888
- -- & OAU: co-operation: See Organization of African Unity: & UN: co-operation
- -- organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add.2
- -- pattern of conferences
 - Reports
 - A/8790/Add.2 S-G. Report A/8868 & Add. 1 ACABQ. Report
 - Other documents
- $\overline{A/C, 5/1451}$ S-G. Note on the report of ESC -- peace-keeping operations
 - See also Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations
- -- peace-keeping operations: financing A/SPC/L.256
- -- peace-keeping operations: review
 - See also Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations: Sub-Committees: Working Group [on UN military observers]

Reports

- A/8888 Special Cttee on Peace-keeping Operations. Report
- A/AC. 121/L. 16 Special Cttee on Peace-keeping Operations: Working Group on UN military observers]. Report, 5th

Draft resolutions

A/SPC/L.256

- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR.843
 - *A/AC. 121/SR. 57, 58
- -- public information activities: review A/8708/Add.9
- -- relocation of Secretariat units: financial implications A/C. 5/1462 study A/C.5/1458
- -- role in international relations: See International rela-
- tions: role of UN: strengthening -- staff college: establishment (proposed) *E/AC. 24/ SR. 435, 437, 441

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

- -- & United States: host country relations Documents
 - A/8871/Rev. 1 S-G. Note transmitting United States letter of 30 Oct, and Act for the Protection of Foreign Officials and Official Guests of the United States
 - S-G. Note informing of United States A/8894 ratification of the Vienna Convention on **Diplomatic Relations**
 - A/AC.154/L.4 USSR. Note verbale, 24 Jan, concerning incident during meeting of Cttee on Non-Governmental Organizations
 - A/AC.154/L.10 USSR. Letter, 14 Mar, relating to M.V. Belov
 A/AC.154/L.11 United States. Letter, 27 Mar,
 - concerning M.V. Belov
 - A/AC. 154/L. 12 Syrian Arab Republic. Note
 - verbale, 4 Apr, concerning Jews in Syria A/AC.154/L.14 United States. Letter, 4 Apr, replying to note verbale by Syria of same date concerning Jews in Syria
 - A/AC.154/L.16 Czechoslovakia. Letter, 14 Apr,
 - concerning handling of diplomatic cargo A/AC.154/L.18 Senegal. Letter, 17 Apr, concerning handling of diplomatic mail
 - A/AC.154/L.20 United States. Letter, 25 Apr, replying to letter from Senegal concerning handling of diplomatic mail
 - A/AC.154/L.24 Gabon. Note verbale, 28 Apr. concerning public safety in New York City
 - A/AC. 154/L. 26 United States. Letter, 8 Jun, transmitting 1971 report of the New York City Commission to the UN
 - A/AC. 154/L. 32 United States. Letter, 3 Jul, transmitting directory of private New York City agencies serving the UN community

Meeting records

- *A/AC.154/SR.3-12
- UNITED NATIONS ADMINISTRATIVE TRIBUNAL (AT/-) -- activities, 1972 A/INF/151 -- members: election A/C.5/1448
- UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND (E/ICEF/-) -- finances: accounts, 1971 Reports A/8873 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2912 (XXVII)
- UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW (A/CN. 9/-) -- work programme *A/C. 6/SR. 1334-1336, 1345 UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 5th sess.
- -- proceedings, Vol.I A/CN. 9/SR. 92-107 -- report

Reports

TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report Draft resolutions

A/C.6/L.864 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.6/SR.1334-1336,1345

UNITED NATIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd -- international strategy: implementation PALESTINE -- report, 26th, 1967/1972 A/SPC/L.253; *A/SPC/SR.833 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1453,1460 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN EN-ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC. 24/SR. 453-455 VIRONMENT, Stockholm 1972 -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure decisions and recommendations A/AC, 138/SC, III/ Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report L.17(text) -- recommendations: implementation *A/C.2/SR.1466-Meeting records 1474 -- report Reports A/8783/Add. 2 S-G. Report on location of the proposed environment secretariat Other documents A/C. 2/277 Libyan Arab Republic. Letter, Reports 30 Oct, concerning destruction of life and property by the explosion of land mines in Resolutions the Libvan soil as a result of the 2nd World War A/C. 2/L. 1244 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of a study on the establishment of an international fund for human settlements A/C. 2/L. 1245 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of distribution of information Reports and promotional materials for World Environmental Day A/C. 2/L. 1254 S-G. Administrative and financial SR. 1918, 1924 implications of a survey to locate an environment secretariat A/C. 2/L. 1255 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of location of environment -- finances: secretariat in Nairobi Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1235, L. 1236/Rev. 1, L. 1237, L. 1240 & Corr. 1, L. 1241, L. 1243, L. 1246/Rev. 1. L. 1247, L. 1249-L. 1251 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1466-1474 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN EN-VIRONMENT, 2nd (proposed) -- convening *A/C.2/SR.1468,1470,1471 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT (TD/-) See also Trade and Development Board -- activities: publicity TD/B/421 -- calendar of meetings, 1973-1975 TD/B/421 -- documentation: limitation TD/B/421 -- institutional arrangements: review Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1449 -- permanent consultation machinery with GATT and IMF: establishment (proposed) TD/B/421 -- recommendations: implementation Reports TD/B/421 TDB, 12th sess., 1st part. Report -- sessions: periodicity *A/C.2/SR.1449 -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) *A/C.2/ SR. 1449 -- work programme TD/B/421 UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess. -- report *A/C. 2/SR. 1449 -- resolutions: implementation TD/B/421

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1451, 1452, 1456, 1457, 1459 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (DP/-) -- activities *A/C. 2/SR. 1458 -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8873 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report *GA res. 2912 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL AND TRAINING PRO-GRAMME FOR SOUTHERN AFRICA See also Advisory Committee on the United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/8850 & Add. 1 S-G. Report -- finances: contributions A/8850 & Add. 1; *A/C. 3/ UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874 -- & UNRWA: See United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East: & UNESCO UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8873; *GA res. 2912 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGAN-IZATION (ID/-) See also Development Meeting on the Manufacture of Telecommunications Equipment, including Low-cost Receivers for Sound Broadcasting and Television (UNIDO), Vienna 1969 Expert Group Meeting on the Production of Fish-Protein Concentrate (UNIDO/ FAO), Rabat 1969 Expert Working Group Meeting on the Production of Panels from Agricultural Residues (UNIDO), Vienna 1970 Meeting on the Development of Management Consultancy in Latin America (UNIDO), Santiago 1971 Regional Seminar on Machine Tools in Developing Countries of Europe and the Middle East (UNIDO/Bulgaria), Slatni Pjassazi 1971 Seminar on the Copper Industry (UNIDO), Moscow 1970 Workshop on Clay Building Materials Industries in Africa (UNIDO/ECA/ UNCHBP/Tunisia), Tunis 1970 -- members: permanent missions: lists ID/INF.7/Rev.1

SUBJECT INDEX

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGAN-IZATION: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR -- appointment: confirmation A/8872 UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH (UNITAR/-) -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8873; *GA res. 2912 (XXVII) United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund (UNICEF): See UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND UNITED NATIONS INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL Reports A/8856 S-G. Report UNITED NATIONS INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL: BOARD OF TRUSTEES -- report, 1971/1972 A/8856(text) UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND -- report, 1970/1971 A/8860 United Nations Juridical Yearbook -- index: financial implications A/C. 6/L. 863 UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva -- Palais des Nations: improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget 1973 A/8708/Add.6 UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination See also Advisory Committee on Administrative and **Budgetary Questions** Reports A/8874 ACABQ. Report $\frac{Other \ documents}{A/C.5/1451} \ S-G.$ Note on the report of ESC Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.24/SR.434-441,451 -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination: review A/C.5/L.1084 -- economic and social activities and programmes: coordination <u>Meeting records</u> ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/AC.24/SR.434-441,451,455 -- secretariats: staff: privileges and immunities A/AC.154/L.25 -- women, employment of: See Women: employment: in UN organizations United Nations Programmes of Technical Co-operation: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION; UNITED NATIONS **DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME** UNITED NATIONS REGIONAL CARTOGRAPHIC CONFER-ENCE FOR AFRICA, 2nd, Tunis 1966 -- recommendations: implementation E/CN. 14/CART/318 UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST See also Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East -- activities A/8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13); *A/SPC/SR. 829, 830, 832, 833

UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST (continued) -- Advisory Commn: composition A/SPC/L.254 members: increase A/SPC/L.254; *A/SPC/SR.841, 842 -- continuation *A/SPC/SR. 829, 833 -- finances: accounts, 1971 A/8873; *GA res. 2912 (XXVII) budget, 1972 A/8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13) budget, 1972/1973 A/SPC/155 budget, 1973 A/8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13) contributions A/C. 5/1476; A/SPC/L. 247 - L. 249, L. 255; *A/SPC/SR. 829-834, 836-842 / -- & UNESCO *A/SPC/SR. 834 UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST: COM-MISSIONER-GENERAL -- report, 1971/1972 A/8713 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 13); *A/SPC/SR. 829, 830, 832-834 UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST: COM-MISSIONER-GENERAL, documents by -- UNRWA: finances: budget, 1972/1973 A/SPC/155 UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EF-FECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION (A/AC. 82/-) -- work programme *GA res. 2905 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE ON THE EF-FECTS OF ATOMIC RADIATION, 23rd sess. -- date and meeting place *GA res. 2905 (XXVII) United Nations Staff College: See UNITED NATIONS: staff college: establishment (proposed) UNITED NATIONS STAFF PENSION COMMITTEE -- members: election A/C, 5/1470United Nations System: See UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS UNITED NATIONS TRUST FUND FOR SOUTH AFRICA Reports A/8879 GA, 27th sess. : Special Political Cttee. Report on apartheid -- finances: contributions A/8879; *A/C. 3/SR. 1921, 1922, 1924; A/SPC/L.240 UNITED NATIONS UNIVERSITY -- establishment (proposed) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1456 UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677 UN activities: publicity A/L. 678 -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629

-- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/L. 631/Rev.1

- UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by (continued)
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- -- UN: finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L, 1085
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

- -- foreign officials and guests in: protection: legislation A/8871/Rev. 1
- -- Trust Territories: See Pacific Islands under United States Administration
- -- & UN: See United Nations: & United States

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, documents by

- -- fisheries: laws and regulations A/AC, 138/SC, II/L, 9 -- Palestine refugees: assistance A/SPC/L, 247
- -- space objects: registration A/AC. 105/INF. 262
- -- United Nations: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1091
 - Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC. 154/L. 1, L. 3, L. 14, L. 19/Add. 4, L. 23 & United States: host country relations A/8871/ Rev. 1, 8894; A/AC. 154/L. 11, L. 20, L. 26, L. 32
- -- UNRWA: Advisory Commn: members: increase A/SPC/ L.254
- Universal Declaration of Human Rights: See HUMAN **RIGHTS: Universal Declaration**, 1948
- UNIVERSAL POSTAL UNION
- -- activities *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439
- -- finances:
 - budget, 1972 A/8874
 - budget, 1973 A/8874
- -- report to UN, 1971 *E/AC. 24/SR. 437, 439

UPPER VOLTA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677; A/C. 3/L. 1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/ L. 629
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C, 4/L, 1014, L, 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828

- UPPER VOLTA, documents by (continued)
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

URUGUAY

-- management consultancy ID/89 (Sales no.: E. 72. II. B. 20)

URUGUAY, documents by

- -- aggression: definition A/C. 6/L. 868
- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C. 1/L. 629
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 4
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev.1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
- Use of precast components in masonry building construction ST/SOA/116 (Sales no.: E. 72, IV. 4)

- VENEZUELA, documents by
- -- capital punishment: abolition A/C. 3/L. 1964
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add. 3
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1084
- -- Latin America: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967: Additional Protocol II: ratification A/C. 1/L. 619/ Rev. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C. 1/L. 620
- -- United Nations:
 - finances: budget: form A/C. 5/L. 1085
 - finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1092
 - Members: representatives: privileges and immunities A/AC. 154/L. 27
- VIET-NAM SITUATION
- Documents

S/10821 Mongolia. Letter, 30 Oct, transmitting statement concerning the agreement between the Dem. Rep. of Viet-Nam and the United States

```
Meeting records
   GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1468
```

VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

-- self-government or independence

Meeting records

A/AC. 109/PV. 875, 876, 887, 889

WHO: See World Health Organization

WMO: See World Meteorological Organization

WANG, WEI-TSAI (China) -- biography A/C. 5/1469

WAR CRIMINALS

-- punishment

Reports

A/8823/Add.1 S-G. Analytical survey of comments, observations and proposals received from States

-- punishment: international co-operation A/8823/Add.1

Weapons: See DISARMAMENT; NUCLEAR WEAPONS

WEEK OF SOLIDARITY WITH COLONIAL PEOPLES OF SOUTHERN AFRICA AND GUINEA (BISSAU) AND CAPE VERDE FIGHTING FOR FREEDOM, INDE-PENDENCE AND EQUAL RIGHTS (25 May)

-- observance A/L.680 & Add.1-3; *GA res.2911 (XXVII)

WOMEN

- See also International Women's Year, 1975
- -- advancement: international action A/C. 3/L. 1966,
- L. 1967/Rev. 1 -- employment:
 - in UN organizations A/C.3/L.1965/Rev.1; A/C.5/ 1451,1472
 - in UN Secretariat A/C.3/L.1965/Rev.1; A/C.5/ 1472
- WOOD-BASED PRODUCTS
- -- substitutes ID/79 ([ID/]WG.83/15/Rev.) (Sales no.: E.72.II.B.4)

WORKING GROUP ON THE FINANCING OF UNITED NA-TIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALES-TINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST

-- continuation *A/SPC/SR.838-841

financial implications A/C. 5/1476; A/SPC/L. 255

- -- report *A/SPC/SR. 829, 830, 832, 834
- -- work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L.249
- WORKSHOP ON CLAY BUILDING MATERIALS INDUSTRIES IN AFRICA (UNIDO/ECA/UNCHBP/Tunisia), Tunis 1970
- -- report ID/71 (ID/WG.81/27) (Sales no.: E.71.II.B.24) (text)

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY (5 Jun)

-- designation *A/C. 2/SR. 1466, 1471, 1472

-- preparation: financial implications A/C.2/L.1245

WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION

-- activities *E/AC. 24/SR. 438, 439 -- finances: budget, 1972 A/8874 budget, 1973 A/8874 -- report, 1971 *E/AC. 24/SR. 438, 439

WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION

- -- activities *E/AC.24/SR.436,437 -- finances:
- budget, 1972 A/8874
- budget, 1973 A/8874
- -- report, 1971 *E/AC.24/SR.436,437
- -- work programme A/8863; *GA res. 2914 (XXVII)

WORLD PEACE COUNCIL

- -- petitions and hearings *A/C.4/SR.1992; *A/SPC/ SR.827
- -- Special Cttee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, participation of A/AC.109/PV.893

WORLD WEATHER WATCH (WMO)

Reports

A/8863 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions

*GA res. 2914 (XXVII)

Y

- YEMEN, documents by
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) $A/C.\,1/$ L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/156
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- United Nations:
 - finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1093Members: permanent missions: protection A/AC.154/L.19/Add.9
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1243
- Yemen (People's Democratic Republic): See DEMOCRATIC YEMEN

YOUTH

- -- needs and aspirations $\frac{\text{Reports}}{A/8782}$ S-G. Report containing comments re
 - ceived from Governments
- YUGOSLAVIA, documents by
- -- aggression: definition A/C.6/L.868
- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L.242/Rev.1
- -- chemical and bacteriological weapons: use: prohibition $A/C,\,1/L,\,628$
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament:
 - general and complete A/C.1/L.623
 - world conference (proposed) A/C.1/L.629
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: Palestine refugees A/SPC/ 156

- YUGOSLAVIA, documents by (continued)
- -- human settlements: conference, 1975 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1235
- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L.684
- -- JIU: continuation A/C. 5/L. 1086/Rev. 1
- -- Middle East situation: refugees: repatriation A/SPC/ L.250-L.252
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1
- -- Palestine refugees: property: protection A/SPC/L.253
- -- South Africa:
 - apartheid A/SPC/L.243
 - political prisoners A/SPC/L.239
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013
- -- United Nations:
 - finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1092Members: admission A/L.683
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1
- -- UNRWA: finances: contributions A/SPC/L. 248
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L. 680

7

ZAPU: See Zimbabwe African People's Union

ZAIRE, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L.677 UN activities: publicity A/L.678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629

- ZAIRE, documents by (continued)
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 1
- -- nuclear tests: suspension A/C.1/L.624
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C. 4/L. 1014, L. 1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1013; S/10828
- UN: finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1093
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C.2/L.1246/Rev.1

ZAMBIA, documents by

- -- apartheid: elimination: publicity campaign A/SPC/ L. 242/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/L. 677; A/C.3/L.1973
 - UN activities: publicity A/L. 678
- -- disarmament: world conference (proposed) A/C.1/ L.629
- -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971 A/C.1/ L.631/Rev.1
- -- International Conference of Experts for the Support of Victims of Colonialism and Apartheid in Southern Africa, Oslo 1973: convening A/L. 679
- -- international relations: role of UN: strengthening A/L. 684/Add. 2
- -- napalm weapons: study A/C.1/L.616/Rev.1 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.243
- -- Southern Rhodesia question A/C.4/L.1014, L.1015
- -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: work programme, 1973 A/SPC/L. 241/Rev. 1
- -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1013; S/10828
- -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report A/C. 2/L. 1246/Rev. 1
- -- UN Trust Fund for South Africa: contributions A/SPC/ L.240
- -- Week of Solidarity with Colonial Peoples of Southern Africa and Guinea (Bissau) and Cape Verde Fighting for Freedom, Independence and Equal Rights (25 May): observance A/L.680

ZIMBABWE AFRICAN PEOPLE'S UNION

-- petitions and hearings A/AC.109/SR.859; *A/C.4/ SR. 1988

Bibliographical Series

(Continued from inside front cover)

Indexes to Proceedings

(continued)

_ ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL ____ TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL _____

No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)	No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
E. $1 to 4$ E. 5 E. 6 E. 7 E. 8 E. 9 E. 10 E. 11 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 15 E. 16 E. 17 E. 18 E. 19 E. 20 E. 21 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 25 E. 26 E. 27 E. 28 E. 29 E. 31 E. 32 E. 33 E. 34 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 40 E. 41 E. 42	Not issued 14th; 1st special - 1952 15th - 1953 16th - 1953 17th - 1954 18th - 1955 20th - 1955 21st - 1956 22nd - 1956 23rd - 1957 24th - 1957 25th - 1958 26th - 1959 28th - 1959 29th - 1960 30th - 1960 30th - 1962 34th - 1962 35th - 1963 36th - 1963 37th - 1965 39th - 1965 39th - 1966 41st - 1966 41st - 1968 45th - 1968 45th - 1969 47th - 1969 48th - 1970 50th - 1971 51st - 1971	$\begin{array}{c} 53. I. 9\\ 53. I. 23\\ 54. I. 11\\ 54. I. 16\\ 55. I. 9\\ 55. I. 20\\ 56. I. 11\\ 56. I. 26\\ 57. I. 8\\ 57. I. 16\\ 58. I. 5\\ 58. I. 12\\ 59. I. 8\\ 59. I. 13\\ 60. I. 5\\ 61. I. 12\\ 63. I. 15\\ 61. I. 14\\ 62. I. 10\\ 62. I. 17\\ 63. I. 12\\ 63. I. 15\\ 64. I. 19\\ 65. I. 21\\ 65. I. 28\\ 66. I. 11\\ 66. I. 18\\ 67. I. 10\\ 67. I. 35\\ E. 68. I. 12\\ E. 70. I. 16\\ E. 71. I. 7\\ E. 71. I. 9\\ E. 71. I. 18\\ E. 72. I. 6\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.50\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 1.00\\ 0.50\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.50\\$	T. 1 ± 0 5 T. 6 T. 7 T. 8 T. 9 T. 10 T. 11 T. 12 T. 13 T. 14 T. 15 T. 16 T. 17 T. 18 T. 19 T. 20 T. 21 T. 22 T. 23 T. 24 T. 25 T. 26 T. 27 T. 28 T. 29 T. 30 T. 31 T. 32 T. 33	Not issued 11th - 1952 12th - 1953 13th - 1954 14th - 1955 15th - 1955 17th; 5th special - 1955/56 18th - 1956 19th; 6th special - 1957 20th - 1957 21st; 7th special - 1957/58 23rd - 1959 24th - 1959 25th; 10th special - 1961 28th and 29th - 1962 30th - 1963 31st - 1964 32nd; 12th special - 1967 35th - 1968 36th - 1969 37th - 1970 38th - 1971 39th - 1972	53. I. 17 54. I.12 54. I.24 55. I. 18 55. I. 21 55. I. 31 56. I. 27 57. I. 2 57. I. 19 57. I. 16 58. I. 8 59. I. 4 59. I. 11 59. I. 18 60. I. 4 61. I. 2 62. I. 5 63. I. 32 64. I. 23 65. I. 7 66. I. 29 E. 68. I. 6 E. 70. I. 2 E. 71. I. 17 E. 72. I. 18	$\begin{array}{c} 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 30\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 30\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 30\\ 0.\ 25\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 35\\ 0.\ 50\$

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

HOW TO OBTAIN UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATIONS

United Nations publications may be obtained from bookstores and distributors throughout the warld. Consult your bookstore or write to: United Nations, Sales Section, New York or Geneva.

COMMENT SE PROCURER LES PUBLICATIONS DES NATIONS UNIES

Les publications des Nations Unies sont en vente dans les librairies et les agences dépositaires du monde entier. Informez-vous auprès de votre librairie ou adressez-vous à: Nations Unies, Section des ventes, New Yark ou Genève.

КАК ПОЛУЧИТЬ ИЗДАНИЯ ОРГАНИЗАЦИИ ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫХ НАЦИЙ

Падания Организации Объединенных Наций можно купить в книжных магазинах и агентствах во всех районах мира. Наводите справки об изданиях в вашем книжном магазине или пишите по адресу: Организация Объединенных Наций, Секция по продаже паданий, Нью-Йорк или Женева.

COMO CONSEGUIR PUBLICACIONES DE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS

Las publicaciones de las Naciones Unidas están en venta en librerías y casas distribuidoras en todas partes del mundo. Consulte a su librero o diríjase a: Naciones Unidas, Sección de Ventas, Nueva York o Ginebra.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

DECEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 12

UNITED NATIONS

DAG HAMMARSKJOLD LIBRARY

Indexes to Resolutions

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER. H/-.

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
1	General Assembly, 1946-1970 – Part I: Numerical List	E. 72. I. 3	3.00
	Part II: Subject Index	E. 72. I. 14	3.00

Bibliographical Series

NOTE: Publications bear symbol ST/LIB/SER.B/-.

General and Miscellaneous

No.	TITLE	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
1	Selected bibliography of the specialized agencies related to the United Nations	49. I. 16	0, 25
2	Latin America, 1939-1949. A selected bibliography	52. I. 12	1.50
3	A bibliography of the Charter of the United Nations	55.I.7	1.25
4	Index to microfilm of UN documents in English, 1946-1950	55. I. 24	0.50
5/Rev. 2	List of United Nations document series symbols	E. 70. I. 21	2.50
6	Bibliography on industrialization in under-developed countries	56. II, B. 2	2.00
7	List of periodicals and newspapers currently received. Mar 1957		
8	Bibliographical style manual	63. I. 5	0.75
9	Economic and social development plans. Africa, Asia and Latin America. Jun 1964	64. I. 16	0.50
10	Government Gazettes. An annotated list	64. I. 24	0.75
11	Economic and social development plans. Centrally-planned economies; developed		
	market economies. Mar 1966	66. I. 10	1.00
12	Disarmament: a select bibliography, 1962-1967	E.68.I.10	1.00

Indexes to Proceedings

GENE	RAL ASSEMBLY	<u></u>		-SECUR	ITY COUNCIL.		
No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S. *)	No.	YEAR	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)
A.1	5th - 1950/51	53. I. 8	1.50	S. 1	19th - 1964	65. I. 17	0,75
A. 2	6th - 1951/52	54. I. 23		S. 2	20th - 1965	66. I. 15	1.00
A.3	7th - 1952/53	53. I. 26	1.50	5. 9	21st - 1966	<u>67 I 18</u>	0.75
A. 3/Add. 1	7th resumed - 1953	53.1.38	0.10	S. 4	22nd - 1967	E.68. I. 15	1.00
A.4	8th - 1953	54. I. 13	1.50	S. 5	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 19	1.00
A,5	9th - 1954	55. I. 15	1.25	S. 6	24th - 1969	E.70.I.18	1.00
A.6	10th - 1955	56. I. 21	1.00	S. 7	25th - 1970	E.71.I.11	1.50
A.7	11th; 1st and 2nd emer-			S. 8	26th - 1971	E.72.I.8	1.50
	gency special - 1956/57	57. I. 25	1.25				
A. 8	12th - 1957	58. I. 15	1.25	1 I			
A.9	13th; 3rd emergency		1				
& Add. 1	special - 1958/59	59. I. 14	1.70	1			
A.10	14th - 1959	60. I. 11	1.50				
A.11	15th; 4th emergency						
	special - 1960/61	61. I. 18	2.00				
A. 12	16th; 3rd special - 1961/62	62. I. 24	2.00				
A.13	17th; 4th special - 1962/63		2.00				
A. 14	· · · · · · · ·						
& Add. 1	18th - 1963	64. I. 22	2,00				
A.15	19th - 1964/1965	66. I. 4	1.00				
A. 16	20th - 1965	66. I. 28	2.50				
A. 17	21st; 5th special - 1966/67	67. I. 27	3.00				
A.18	5th emergency special -						
	1967; 22nd - 1967/68	E. 69. I. 3	3.50				
A. 19	23rd - 1968	E. 69. I. 27	3.00				
A.20	24th - 1969	E. 70. I. 25	3,50				
A. 21	25th - 1970	E. 71. I. 16	4.50				
A. 22	26th - 1971	E. 72. I. 15	5.00				
ا 			1	•	· · · · ·		
Or equivale	nt in other currencies.				Conti	nued on inside b	back cover

*Or equivalent in other currencies.



UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

DECEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 12

> UNITED NATIONS New York, 1973

ST/LIB/SER. E/294

SUBSCRIPTION TO

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Eleven issues per year plus Cumulative Subject Index (2 vols.) and Cumulative Checklist

> Annual subscription: \$U.S. 25.00 Price per issue: \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies)

Price of annual cumulations, if bought separately, varies.

Table of Contents

General introduction - p.v

List of abbreviations - p.vi

CHECKLIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

	Page		Page
General Assembly		General Assembly (continued)	
Official Records	425	A/C. 3/-: Third Committee	440
A/-: Plenary Documents	425	A/C.4/-: Fourth Committee	443
A/AC. 157/-: Ad Hoc Committee of the General		A/C. 5/-: Fifth Committee	445
Assembly for the announcement of voluntary contributions to the programmes of the United		A/C.6/-: Sixth Committee	448
Nations High Commissioner for Refugees A/AC. 158/-: Ad Hoc Committee of the General	435	Security Council	
Assembly for the announcement of voluntary contributions to the United Nations Relief and		S/-: Council Documents	451
Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the			
Near East	435	<u>Economic and Social Council</u>	
A/C.1/-: First Committee	435		450
A/SPC/-: Special Political Committee	437	Official Records	452
A/C. 2/-: Second Committee	437	E/-: Council Documents	453

LIST OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS ISSUED ------ p.457 SUBJECT INDEX ------ Yellow fascicle

General Introduction

SCOPE

1. The United Nations Documents Index, prepared by the Documentation Division of the United Nations Headquarters Library, New York, lists and indexes all documents and publications of the United Nations--except restricted material and internal papers-- and all printed publications of the International Court of Justice.

ARRANGEMENT

2. Documents and publications are entered in the checklist section according to their series symbols. Publications which do not bear a symbol are entered by title under the issuing body. The appropriate section in the *Cumulative Index* should be consulted for general information on the system of document series symbols. For information on the sequence of the entries in the checklist see the table of contents, and for the arrangement of the subject index see the introductory note to that section (yellow pages).

MONTHLY ISSUES

3. Each monthly issue of the United Nations Documents Index includes in general the documents and publications processed by the Documentation Division during the month. The issues of July and August are combined in one issue. Periodicals are listed annually in the Cumulative Checklist.

4 Each issue comprises three separate sections that can be used independently. The first section is a checklist of United Nations documents and publications, arranged by symbol and fully described bibliographically. The second section comprises: a) a list by symbol only of all United Nations documents received by the Library during the preceding month, with indication of the languages in which they were issued, and notes concerning their availability for distribution. It should be noted that this list includes language editions of all documents and publications as they are received and is not necessarily limited to those processed and entered in the checklist; b) a list of mimeographed documents republished in the printed Official Records and in other publications; c) a list of sales publications. The third section is a combined author-subject index to the documents described in the checklist. It is printed on a detachable vellow fascicle and can be removed and used independently of the checklist.

CUMULATIVE EDITIONS

5. Beginning with vol. 14 (1963) the monthly issues are superseded at the end of the year by two separate annual cumulations, the *Cumulative Checklist* and the *Cumulative Index*.

The Cumulative Index is a consolidation of the twelve monthly subject indexes. It contains also (a) a consolidated list by symbol of all documents and publications issued by the United Nations and the International Court of Justice during the year; (b) a consolidated list of documents republished in the Official Records or elsewhere; (c) a consolidated list of sales publications; (d) a list of new document series symbols.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS AND PUBLICATIONS

6. Information concerning the documentation system of the United Nations and the availability of the documents is given each year in the January issue in the introductory note preceding the Checklist of Documents and Publications. A list of libraries and Information Centres receiving United Nations material is issued each year under symbol ST/LIB/12/Rev. - .

7. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or issued in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are not for general distribution, deposit or sale.

SUBSCRIPTION

8. The United Nations Documents Index is published monthly at annual subscription rate of \$U.S. \$25.00 (or equivalent in other currencies), post-free, and including the two annual cumulations. Single copies are available at \$U.S. 1.50. The annual cumulations are also available separately as sales publications. Subscriptions may be placed with the sales agents of United Nations publications. Orders and inquiries from countries without a sales agent may be addressed to the Sales Section, United Nations, New York, N.Y. 10017, or to the Distribution and Sales Section, United Nations Office at Geneva, 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland.

List of Abbreviations

ACC	Administrative Committee on Co-ordination	IGO	Inter-governmental Organization
adm.	administration	ILC	International Law Commission
commn	commission	ILO	International Labour Organisation
cttee	committee	IMCO	Inter-governmental Maritime Consultative Or- ganization
DC	Disarmament Commission	IMF	International Monetary Fund
D-G	Director-General	INCB	International Narcotics Control Board
ECA	Economic Commission for Africa	ITU	International Telecommunication Union
ECAFE	Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East	NGO	Non-governmental organization
ECE	Economic Commission for Europe	NSGT	Non-Self-Governing Territories
ECLA	Economic Commission for Latin America	OAS	Organization of American States
ED	Executive Director	OAU	Organization of African Unity
EEC	European Economic Community	OECD	Organization for Economic Co-operation and Development
ESC	Economic and Social Council	ONUC	United Nations Operation in the Congo
FAO	Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations	OR	Official Records
Fund	International Monetary Fund	OTC	Office of Technical Co-operation
GA	General Assembly	SC	Security Council
GATT	General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade	S-G	Secretary-General
IAEA	International Atomic Energy Agency	TC	Trusteeship Council
IATA	International Air Transport Association	TDB	Trade and Development Board
IBRD	International Bank for Reconstruction and De-	UN	United Nations
ICAO	velopment International Civil Aviation Organization	UNCITRAI	L United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
ICC	International Chamber of Commerce	UNCTAD	United Nations Conference on Trade and De-
ICEM	Intergovernmental Committee for European Mi- gration	INCIDE	velopment
ICFTU	International Confederation of Free Trade Unions	UNCURK	United Nations Commission for the Unification and Rehabilitation of Korea
ICJ	International Court of Justice	UNDP	United Nations Development Programme
IDA	International Development Association	UNEF	United Nations Emergency Force
IDB	Industrial Development Board	UNESCO	United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cul- tural Organization
IFC	International Finance Corporation	UNESOB	United Nations Economic and Social Office in
IFCTU	International Federation of Christian Trade Unions	UNFICYP	Beirut United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus

- UNHCR United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF United Nations Children's Fund
- UNIDO United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- UNIPOM United Nations India-Pakistan Observation Mission
- UNITAR United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- United United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Kingdom Ireland

United United States of America States

- UNMOGIP United Nations Military Observation Group in India and Pakistan
- UNRISD United Nations Research Institute for Social Development
- Palestine Refugees in the Near East UNSDRI United Nations Social Defence Research Institute UNTSO United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine UPU Universal Postal Union USSR Union of Soviet Socialist Republics WFP World Food Programme WFTU World Federation of Trade Unions WFUNA World Federation of United Nations Associations WHO World Health Organization WMO World Meteorological Organization International Bank for Reconstruction and De-World velopment Bank

United Nations Relief and Works Agency for

UNRWA

Checklist of Documents and Publications

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Official Records

26th SESSION

Supplements

No. 6B: Budget estimates for the financial year 1972. Revised estimates. Sep 1972. ix, 256 p. (A/8406/Add.2). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

27th SESSION

Supplements

<u>No. 1</u>, Corrigendum. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p. (A/8701/ Corr. 1). Photo-offset.

No. 2: Report of the Security Council, 16 Jun 1971 -15 Jun 1972. Nov 1972. v, 136 p. (A/8702). Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 12: Report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Sep 1972. vi, 61 p. (A/8712). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 12A: Addendum to the report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Nov 1972. iv, 36 p., including annexes. (A/8712/Add.1). Photooffset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 14: Report of the Executive Director of the United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Aug 1972. vi, 52 p. (A/8714). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Plenary Documents

General Series

A/8406/Add. 2. Budget estimates for the financial year 1972. Revised estimates. Sep 1972. ix, 256 p. (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B). Photo-offset.
\$U.S. 5.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8701/Corr.1. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.1, Corrigendum). Photo-offset.

A/8702. Report of the Security Council, 16 Jun 1971 - 15 Jun 1972. Nov 1972. v, 136 p. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2). Printed. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

General Series (continued)

A/8703/Add. 1 (Parts III, IV & Rev. 1, V-VII). Addendum to the report of the Economic and Social Council, resumed 53rd session. 22 Nov - 15 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Preliminary mimeographed edition to be issued in printed form as supplement no. 3A to the Official Records of the General Assembly, 27th session (A/8703/Add. 1).

A/8708/Add. 11. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations accommodation in Addis Ababa, Bangkok and Santiago. 12th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 12. United Nations Industrial Development ment Organization. Agenda item 44 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1238. 13th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 13. Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 868, as amended. 14th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 4 Dec 1972, 2 p.

--/Add. 14. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 3rd Committee (A/8919, para. 7). 15th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 15. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8924, para. 10). 16th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8708/Add. 16. United Nations International School. Agenda item 84 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 5/L. 1096. 17th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 9 Dec 1972. [3] p., including annex.

--/Add. 17. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Office accommodation at Headquarters. Rental of office space at Headquarters. 18th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 9 Dec 1972. 9 p.

--/Add. 18. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 877 as amended. 19th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 11 Dec 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 19. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). International Trade Union Conference against Apartheid. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Committee ($\Lambda/8879/Add.1$, para. 6). 20th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 20. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C, 1/L. 631/Rev. 1. 21st report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 21. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Outflow of trained personnel from developing to developed countries. 22nd report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8708/Add. 22. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revenue-producing activities. 23rd report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 11 Dec 1972. 4 p.

--/Add.23. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8901, para.72). 24th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 12 Dec 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 24. <u>Report</u> of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Committee (A/8950, para. II). 25th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 13 Dec 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 25. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subscil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interest of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1 and A/C. 1/L. 634, as amended, and A/C. 1/L. 642, as revised. 26th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 13 Dec 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 26. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Programme of recurrent publications. Problems concerning the United Nations Treaty Series. Administrative and financial implications of the recommendations of the 6th Committee contained in document A/C. 5/1480. 27th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 13 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8708/Add. 27. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1. 28th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 28. United Nations Fund for Namibia. Agenda item 64 (d) (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/C. 4/L. 1028 and A/C. 4/L. 1030. 29th <u>report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 15 Dec 1972. 2 p.

--/Add. 29. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolutions contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2, as amended and A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 as amended. 30th report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 16 Dec 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 30. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revised estimates under expenditure sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 7, 9, 10, 15, 16, 17, 18 and 20 and income sections 1, 2, 3 and 4. 31st report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session on the budget estimates for 1973. 17 Dec 1972. 12 p.

A/8712. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Sep 1972. vi, 61 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12). Photooffset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

--/Add. 1. Addendum to report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Nov 1972. iv, 36 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Contains report of the Executive Committee of the High Commissioner's Programme, 23rd session.

General Series (continued)

A/8714. <u>Report</u> of the Executive Director of the United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Aug 1972. vi, 52 p., including annexes. (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.14). Photo-offset.
\$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

A/8722/Add. 2. Addendum to the report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. 30 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8731. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8732. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenda item 78 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8746/Add. 2, 3. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Sec-</u> retary-General. 6, 7 Dec 1972. Various pagings. Transmit comments of Governments.

A/8753/Add.3. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Comments and observations on the draft articles on the representation of States in their relations with international organizations, and on the procedure to be adopted for the elaboration and conclusion of a convention on the subject. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 12 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8764. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Investments Committee: confirmation of the appointments made by the Secretary-General. Agenda item 76 (d) (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 11 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8775/Add. 4. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 19 Dec 1972. 5 p.

Transmits communications from Economic and Social Council.

A/8778/Add. 3. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8780. Supplementary list of items proposed for inclusion in the agenda of the 27th regular session of the General Assembly. 25 Aug 1972. 1 p.

General Assembly

General Series (continued)

A/8782/Add. 1-3. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Agenda item 54 (b) (XXVII). Implementation of the Declaration on the Promotion among Youth of the Ideals of Peace, Mutual Respect and Understanding between Peoples. <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 1 Nov - 7 Dec 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/8790/Add. 3. Pattern of conferences. Agenda item 75 (XXVII). Report of the Secretary-General. 19 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8796. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee, 12 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8797. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8796, para. 13). Report of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8798. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 8 p.

A/8799. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (e) (XXVII). Appointment of the United Nations Commissioner for Namibia. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8813. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination. Agenda item 50 (AAVII). International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination. Note by the Secretary-General. 25 Oct 1972. [52] p., including annex.

Transmits replies from Governments and other bodies on measures taken in connexion with the International Year.

A/8821/Add. 3. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Secretary-General.</u> 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/8824/Add. 1. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 2nd Committee (Part II). 16 Dec 1972. 57 p.

A/8829/Corr.2. 7 Dec 1972. 1 p.

--/Add. 1. Other personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (b) (XXVII). Revised proposal for the establishment of a United Nations staff college. Report of the Secretary-General. 7 Dec 1972. [5] p., including annex.

Annex contains blueprint of a programme of the staff college.

General Series (continued)

A/8840/Add. 2. Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (XXVII). Report on trust funds of the United Nations. <u>Report of the Advisory Committee on Ad-</u> ministrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 5 Dec 1972. 5 p.

--/Add. 3. ... Comments of the Secretary-General of the Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization (IMCO). 4 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8847 & Add. 1. Report of the Security Council. Agenda item 11 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolution 2864 (XXVI). 8, 12 Dec 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

Transmit comments from Governments

A/8854. Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 24 Oct 1972. 7 p.

A/8877. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Southern Rhodesia, Namibia and Territories under Portuguese domination and in all other territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in Southern Africa. Agenda item 67 (XXVII). Letter dated 28 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Japan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8879/Add. 1. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Report of the Special Political Committee (Part II). 9 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8881. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. Agenda item 76 (a) (XXVII). Report of the 5th Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8882. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Committee on Contributions. Agenda item 76 (b) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/8883. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. Board of Auditors. Agenda item 76 (c) (XXVII). Report of the 5th Committee. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8884. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly Investments Committee: confirmation of the appointments made by the Secretary-General. Agenda item 76 (d) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8885. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. United Nations Administrative Tribunal. Agenda item 76 (e) (XXVII). Report of the 5th Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8886. Appointments to fill vacancies in the membership of subsidiary organs of the General Assembly. United Nations Staff Pension Committee. Agenda item 76 (f) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8892. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its 24th session. Agenda item 85 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 21 Nov 1972. 76 p.

A/8893. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Dissemination of information and mobilization of public opinion relative to problems of trade and development. <u>Re-</u> port of the Secretary-General. 16 Nov 1972. 5 p.

A/8895. Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 22 Nov 1972. 15 p.

A/8896. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 21 Nov 1972. 16 p.

A/8898. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Transmits text of resolution 1.322 adopted on 17 Nov by the General Conference of UNESCO.

A/8899. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). United Nations Fund for Population Activities. Note by the Secretary-General. 28 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/8900. Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 79 (XXVII). Report on the use of travel funds in the United Nations. Note by the Secretary-General. 24 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Transmits JIU/REP/72/4.

--/Add. 1. ... Note by the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions. 24 Nov 1972. [32] p., including annexes.

Transmits the comments of the Secretary-General on the report in A/8900.

--/Add. 2. ... <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 9 Dec 1972. 7 p.

A/8901. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). <u>Report of</u> the 2nd Committee. 29 Nov 1972. 48 p.

--/Corr. 1. 12 Dec 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

General Series (continued)

A/8901/Corr.2. 13 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8908. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 1st Committee, 13 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/8909. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). <u>Report of the 1st Committee</u>. 14 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/8910. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its 5th session. Agenda item 86 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution II recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8896, para.48). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8911 & Corr. 1. United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Agenda item 45 (XXVII). <u>Report of the 2nd Committee.</u> 28 Nov - 14 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/8913. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8902, para. 10). Report of the 5th Committee. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/8914. United Nations salary system. Agenda item 83 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 29 Nov 1972. [7] p., including annex.

A/8915. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Special Political</u> Committee. 1 Dec 1972. 17 p.

A/8916. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Revised budget estimates for the administrative and programme support services of the United Nations Development Programme for the year 1973. <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 29 Nov 1972. 5 p.

A/8917. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). <u>Report of the 3rd Committee</u>. 5 Dec 1972. 18 p.

A/8918. Report of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Agenda item 56 (XXVII). Report of the 3rd Committee. 1 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8919. Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). Report of the 3rd Committee. 30 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/8920. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Agenda item 40 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution II recommended by the Special Political Committee (A/8915, para. 25). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 4 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8921 & Corr. 1. Credentials of representatives to the 27th session of the General Assembly. Agenda item 3 (XXVII). Report of the Credentials Committee. 1, 6 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/8922. Planning estimate for the financial year 1974. Agenda item 74 (XXVII). <u>Report of the 5th</u> Committee. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8923. Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board. Agenda item 82 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 1 Dec 1972. 7 p.

A/8924. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). <u>Re-</u> port of the 2nd Committee. 4 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/8925. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (XXVII). <u>Report of the</u> 2nd Committee. 6 Dec 1972. 11 p.

A/8926. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects. Agenda item 41 (XXVII). Report of the Special Political Committee. 4 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8927. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution I recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8925, para. 16). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8928. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 18 p.

A/8929. Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 7 Dec 1972. 21 p.

A/8930. The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). <u>Telegram</u> dated 30 Nov 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic to the President of the General Assembly. 4 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8931. Supplementary estimates for the financial year 1972. Agenda item 72 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 5 Dec 1972. 13 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8932 (S/10845). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 25 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Egypt to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 5 Dec 1972. 3 p.

Transmits resolution adopted by General Conference of UNESCO on 17 Nov.

A/8933. Question of Southern Rhodesia. Agenda item 66 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 6 Dec 1972. 11 p.

A/8934. Question of Namibia. Question of the enlargement of the United Nations Council for Namibia. Agenda item 64 (c) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Secretary-General. 8 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8935. Other personnel questions. Agenda item 81(b) (XXVII). Revised proposal for the establishment of a United Nations staff college. <u>Report</u> of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 7 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8936. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 7 Dec 1972. 12 p.

A/8937. Operational activities for development: reports of the Governing Council of the United Nations Development Programme. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 2nd Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 30 p.

A/8938. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8924, para. 10). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8939. Principles of international co-operation in the detection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/8940. Crime prevention and control. Agenda item 53 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8941. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Agenda item 54 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 15 p.

A/8942. Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. Agenda item 55 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8943. Freedom of information. Agenda item 57 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 3rd Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8944. Human rights and scientific and technological developments. Agenda item 58 (XXVII). Report of the 3rd Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 9 p.

A/8945. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance. Agenda item 59 (a) and (b) (XXVII). <u>Re</u>port of the 3rd Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 7 p.

A/8946. Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8929, para. 38). Report of the 5th Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8947. Pattern of conferences. Agenda item 75 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 8 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8948. Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 3rd Committee (A/8919, para.7). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8949. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). <u>Report of the 1st Com-</u> mittee. 16 Dec 1972. 19 p.

A/8950. <u>Report</u> of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the Special Political Committee. 11 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8951. United Nations conference for a world convention on adoption law. Agenda item 62 (XXVII). Report of the 3rd Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8952. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 21 p.

A/8953. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Committee (A/8879/Add. 1, para. 6). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 3 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8954. <u>Report</u> of the Trusteeship Council. Agenda item 13 (\overline{XXVII}). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Chapter of the report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples relating to Papua New Guinea. <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 13 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8955 (Parts I-III). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Chapters of the report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples relating to specific territories not covered by other agenda items. <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 14 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/8956. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). <u>Re</u>port of the 4th Committee. 13 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8957. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXV^{II}). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 13 p.

A/8958. Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Southern Rhodesia, Namibia and Territories under Portuguese domination and in all other territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in Southern Africa. Agenda item 67 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 13 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/8959. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Agenda item 68 (XXVII). <u>Report of the Economic and</u> Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Report of</u> the 4th Committee. 13 Dec 1972. 7 p.

A/8960. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8961. Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories. Agenda item 70 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 4th Committee. 13 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8962. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 4th Committee (A/8960, para. 9). Report of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8963. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 2nd Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 49 p.

A/8964. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8908, para. 11). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 12 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8965. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 13 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8966. Human rights in armed conflicts. Respect for human rights in armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 18 p.

A/8967. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 7 p.

A/8968. Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country. Agenda item 91 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8969. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 6th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 17 p.

A/8970. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution III recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8963, para. 58). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8971. United Nations International School. Agenda item 84 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8972. United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions IV, VI, and I recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8901 and Corr. 2, para. 72). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 14 Dec 1972. 5 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8973. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Committee (A/8950, para. 11). <u>Report of the 5th Committee</u>. 14 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8974. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Programme of recurrent publications. Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions to the General Assembly at its 27th session. 14 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/8975 (S/10848). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 14 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Jordan to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 14 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8976. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). Letter dated 14 Dec 1972 from the Chairman of the 1st Committee to the President of the General Assembly. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8977. The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 14 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Tunisia to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 19 Dec 1972. 15 p.

Transmits document "International support for the legitimate rights of the Palestinian people".

A/8978. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/8979. United Nations salary system. Agenda item 83 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 18 Dec 1972. 13 p.

A/8980. Personnel questions. Agenda item 81 (XXVII). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 31 p.

A/8981. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interest of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions A, B and C recommended by the 1st Committee (A/8949, para. 32). <u>Report</u> of the 5th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 8 p.

A/8982. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and II recommended by the 4th Committee (A/8957, para, 22). Report of the 5th Committee. 16 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8983. Human rights in armed conflicts: respect for human rights in armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8966, para.18). Report of the 5th Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8984. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8969, para, 20), Report of the 5th Committee. 15 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/8985 & Add. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the 5th Committee (Parts I, II). 15, 19 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/8986. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and VII recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8824/Add. 1, para. 56). Report of the 5th Committee. 18 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/8987. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination, Agenda item 50 (XXVII). Letter dated 11 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 18 Dec 1972. 4 p.

Concerns Jews in USSR.

A/8988. Policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Note by the Secretary-General. 18 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/8989. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). Letter dated 14 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the United Kingdom to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 19 Dec 1972. 1 p.

General Series (continued)

A/8990. World disarmament conference. Agenda item 26 (XXVII). Letter dated 20 Dec 1972 from the President of the General Assembly to the Secretary-General. 22 Dec 1972, 1 p.

A/8995 (S/10851). The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Letter dated 20 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 20 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Information Series

A/INF/150/Add. 2. Communications received relating to General Assembly matters. 19 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/INF/152. Permanent missions to the United Nations. Report of the Secretary-General. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/INF/153. Human Rights Day: observance of the 23rd anniversary of the adoption of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Report of the Secretary-General. 4 Dec 1972. 12 p. Transmits summaries of information from

Governments and UN information centres.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/L. 676/Rev. 1 & Rev. 1/Add. 1, 2. Non-use of force in international relations and permanent prohibition of the use of nuclear weapons. Agenda item 25 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Bulgaria, Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Iran, Liberia, Mauritius, Mongolia, Nigeria, Poland, Somalia, Ukrainian SSR and USSR: draft resolution. 27-29 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Addenda add Barbados, Democratic Yemen and 7 other States as co-sponsors.

A/L. 685 & Add. 1. Admission of new Members to the United Nations. Agenda item 23 (XXVII). Argentina, Guinea, Iran, Jordan, Kuwait, Morocco, Somalia, Sudan and Turkey: draft resolution. 27, 28 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

Addendum adds Algeria and 6 other States as co-sponsors.

A/L. 686. The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Chad, Congo, Equatorial Guinea, Guinea, India, Indonesia, Iran, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Niger, Pakistan, Senegal, Somalia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 5 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/L. 686/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Chad, Congo, Cyprus, Equatorial Guinea, Guinea, India, Indonesia, Iran, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania, Niger, Pakistan, Senegal, Somalia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>revised draft resolu-</u> tion. 7 Dec 1972. 3 p.

- --/Rev.1/Corr.1. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p. Russian only.
- --/Rev.1/Add.1, 8 Dec 1972. 1 p. Adds Nigeria as co-sponsor.

A/L. 687. Credentials of representatives to the 27th session of the General Assembly. Agenda item 3 (XXVII). Algeria, Burundi, Cameroon, Congo, Dahomey, Equatorial Guinea, Ethiopia, Kenya, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Niger, Nigeria, Rwanda, Senegal, Somalia, Sudan, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Zaire and Zambia: <u>amend-</u><u>ment</u> to the draft resolution recommended by the Credentials Committee (A/8921 and Corr. 1, para. 22). 6 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 688. The situation in the Middle East. Agenda item 21 (XXVII). Belgium, France, Italy, Luxembourg and United Kingdom: amendments to the draft resolution [in] A/L. 686. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/L. 689. Human rights in armed conflicts. Protection of journalists engaged in dangerous missions in areas of armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (b) (XXVII). Bulgaria, Cyprus, Greece, Italy, Japan, Kuwait, Senegal and Uruguay: <u>amendment</u> to the recommendation of the 3rd Committee (A/8917, para. 16). 9 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 690. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity. Agenda item 20 (XXVII). Algeria, Botswana, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African Republic, Chad, Congo, Dahomey, Egypt, Equatorial Guinea, Ethiopia, Gabon, Gambia, Ghana, Guinea, Ivory Coast, Kenya, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malawi, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Morocco, Niger, Nigeria, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Swaziland, Togo, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 9 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/L. 691. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). Mexico: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8798, para. 16). 13 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 692. Report of the Security Council. Agenda item 11 (XXVII). Burundi, Madagascar, Senegal, Sudan and Tunisia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/L. 693 & Add. 1. Human rights in armed conflicts.
Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Respect for human rights in armed conflicts. Colombia, France, Laos and United States: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8966, para. 18).
16, 18 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Addendum adds Uruguay as co-sponsor.

A/L. 694. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Jordan, Laos, Nepal, Paraguay and Singapore: amendment to draft resolution II recommended by the 2nd Committee (A/8963, para. 58). 18 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 695. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Democratic Yemen, Ethiopia, Sudan and Sweden: <u>amendment to draft resolution IV recommended by the</u> 2nd Committee (A/8963, para. 58). 18 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 696. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Cameroon, Chad, Guinea, Guyana, India, Kenya, Madagascar, Mauritania, Mali, Sudan, Yugoslavia and Zambia: amendments to the draft resolution recommended by the 6th Committee (A/8969, para. 20). 18 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/L. 697 & Add. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Office accommodation at Headquarters. Australia, Canada, Denmark, Dominican Republic, Liberia, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway and Sweden: <u>amendment</u> to the draft decision recommended by the 5th Committee (A/0905/Add. 1, para. 32). 19, 10 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Resolutions

*A/RES/2918, 2923-2990, 2992-3025, 3027-3033, 3035-3049 (XXVII)

To be republished in collected edition and in printed form as supplement no. 30 to the <u>Official</u> Records of the General Assembly, 27th session $(\overline{A/8730})$.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/PV.2064-2116. Verbatim records.

*PV.2064 & Corr.1	2064th meeting (English only)	17 Oct 1972
*PV. 2065	2065th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*PV.2066	2066th meeting	18 Oct 1972
*PV. 2067	2067th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*PV.2068	2068th meeting	19 Oct 1972
*PV. 2069	2069th meeting	20 Oct 1972
*PV.2070	2070th meeting	20 Oct 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/PV.2064-2116. Verbatim records (continued)

*PV. 2071	2071st meeting	23 Oct 1972
& Corr.1	(English only)	
*PV. 2072	2072nd meeting	23 Oct 1972
*PV.2073	2073rd meeting	24 Oct 1972
*PV.2074	2074th meeting	24 Oct 1972
*PV.2075	2075th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*PV. 2076	2076th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*PV.2077	2077th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*PV.2078	2078th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*PV.2079	2079th meeting	6 Nov 1972
*PV.2080	2080th meeting	7 Nov 1972
*PV.2081	2081st meeting	9 Nov 1972
*PV.2081	2082nd meeting	13 Nov 1972
		13 Nov 1972
*PV. 2083	2083rd meeting	13 Nov 1972
*PV. 2084	2084th meeting	
*PV. 2085	2085th meeting	15 Nov 1972
*PV.2086	2086th meeting	20 Nov 1972
*PV.2087	2087th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*PV.2088	2088th meeting	24 Nov 1972
*PV. 2089	2089th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*PV.2090	2090th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*PV.2091	2091st meeting	28 Nov 1972
*PV.2092	2092nd meeting	29 Nov 1972
*PV.2093	2093rd meeting	29 Nov 1972
*PV.2094	2094th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*PV. 2095	2095th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*PV.2096	2096th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*PV. 2097	2097th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*PV. 2098	2098th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*PV. 2099	2099th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*PV.2100	2100th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*PV. 2101	2101st meeting	6 Dec 1972
*PV. 2102	2102nd meeting	7 Dec 1972
*PV. 2103	2103rd meeting	7 Dec 1972
*PV.2104	2104th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*PV.2104	2105th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*PV.2105	2105th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*PV.2107	2107th meeting	12 Dec 1972
*PV. 2108	2108th meeting	13 Dec 1972
*PV. 2109	2109th meeting	14 Dec 1972
*PV.2110	2110th meeting	14 Dec 1972
*PV.2111	2111th meeting	15 Dec 1972
*PV. 2112	2112th meeting	15 Dec 1972
*PV. 2113	2113th meeting	18 Dec 1972
*PV.2114	2114th meeting	18 Dec 1972
*PV.2115	2115th meeting	19 Dec 1972
*PV.2116	2116th meeting	19 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

Ad Hoc Committee of the General Assembly

for the announcement of voluntary contributions to the programmes of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

*A/AC.157/SR.1. Provisional summary record, 1st meeting, 28 Nov 1972.

Ad Hoc Committee of the General Assembly

for the announcement of voluntary contributions to the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

Meeting Records

*A/AC.158/SR.1. Provisional summary record, 1st meeting, 27 Nov 1972.

First Committee

(Political and Security, including the regulation of armaments)

General Series

A/C. 1/1029. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). Letter dated 10 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of France and Poland to the United Nations addressed to the President of the General Assembly. 29 Nov 1972. 4 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C.1/L.632. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea: report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Austria, Bahrain, Belgium, Bhutan, Bolivia, Botswana, Chad, Czechoslovakia, Finland, Hungary, Jordan, Kuwait, Laos, Lesotho, Luxembourg, Malawi, Mali, Mongolia, Nepal, Netherlands, Paraguay, Rwanda, Singapore, Swaziland, Uganda, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Austria, Bahrain, Belgium, Bhutan, Bolivia, Botswana, Burundi, Chad, Czechoslovakia, Finland, Hungary, Jordan, Kuwait, Laos, Lesotho, Luxembourg, Malawi, Mali, Mongolia, Nepal, Netherlands, Niger, Paraguay, Rwanda, Singapore, Swaziland, Uganda, Upper Volta, Zaire and Zambia: revised draft resolution. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 1/L. 633. Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

General Assembly

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.1/L.634. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Australia, Bahrain, Cameroon, Canada, Colombia, Congo, Denmark, Egypt, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guinea, India, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Kenya, Khmer Republic, Kuwait, Liberia, Libya, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Mauritius, Mexico, Morocco, Nepal, Niger, Nigeria, Norway, Pakistan, Philippines, Sweden, Thailand, Tunisia, Turkey, Swaziland, Uganda, United Arab Emirates, United Republic of Tanzania, Venezuela, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 1 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C.1/L.635. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Malta: amendments to the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 634. 4 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 636. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Kenya: amendments to the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 632. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C.1/L.637. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction, and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Canada, France and Malta: amendments to the draft resolution in A/C.1/L.632. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C.1/L.638. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea: report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Peru: amendments to the revised draft resolution in A/C.1/ L.632/Rev.1. 6 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 639. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 634. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 6 Dec 1972. 4 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.1/L.640. Implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security. Agenda item 35 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Czechoslovakia, Democratic Yemen, Ecuador, Egypt, Ghana, Guatemala, Guinea, Guyana, India, Indonesia, Jamaica, Kenya, Kuwait, Laos, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritius, Mongolia, Nigeria, Paraguay, Peru, Poland, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yemen, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.1/L.641. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction, and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1 and of the amendments thereto in A/C.1/L.636, A/C.1/L.637 and A/C.1/L.638. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 7 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 1/L. 642. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Peru: draft resolution. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 1/L. 643. Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interests of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 642. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C.1/PV.1903-1920. Verbatim records.

*PV.1903	1903rd meeting	27 Nov 1972
*PV.1904	1904th meeting	28 Nov 1972
*PV.1905	1905th meeting	29 Nov 1972
*PV.1906	1906th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*PV.1907	1907th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*PV.1908	1908th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*PV.1909	1909th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*PV.1910	1910th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*PV.1911	1911th meeting	5 Dec 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C.1/PV.1903-1920. Verbatim records (continued)

*PV.1912	1912th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*PV.1913	1913th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*PV.1914	1914th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*PV.1915	1915th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*PV.1916	1916th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*PV.1917	1917th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*PV.1918	1918th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*PV.1919	1919th meeting	12 Dec 1972
*PV.1920	1920th meeting	12 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

Special Political Committee

General Series

A/SPC/151/Add. 2, 3. Membership of the Special Political Committee. 30 Nov - 5 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Multilingual texts - E, F, R & S.

A/SPC/158. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Letter dated 27 Oct 1972 from the representatives of Afghanistan, Indonesia, Pakistan and Saudi Arabia addressed to the Chairman of the Special Political Committee. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/SPC/L. 257. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). Guinea, India, Nepal, Nigeria, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago and Ukrainian SSR: draft resolution. International Conference of Trade Unions against Apartheid. 1 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/SPC/L.258. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Mali, Mauritania and Pakistan: draft resolution. 4 Dec 1972, 3 p.

A/SPC/L.258/Rev.1. ... Afghanistan, Guinea, Indonesia, Malaysia, Mali, Mauritania and Pakistan: revised draft resolution. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/SPC/L.259. The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). International Trade Union Conference against Apartheid. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L.257. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 4 Dec 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/SPC/L.260. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/SPC/L.258. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 6 Dec 1972. 7 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/SPC/SR. 844-855. Summary records.

Second Committee

(Economic and Financial)

General Series

A/C. 2/275/Add. 1. Membership of the 2nd Committee. 8 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 2/276 & Rev. 1. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (XXVII). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 27 Oct - 1 Nov 1972. Various paging 3.

Transmit communications between Austria and the Secretary-General concerning accommodations for UNIDO.

A/C. 2/278. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Report on progress in the implementation of General Assembly resolutions 2171 (XXI) and 2685 (XXV). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 5 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 2/L. 1238. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (a) (XXVII). Austria, Ghana, Indonesia, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru and Philippines: <u>draft resolution</u>. General conference of the United Nations Industrial Development Organization. 30 Oct 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1239. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (b) (XXVII). Egypt, Ghana, Indonesia, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines and Uganda: <u>draft resolution</u>. Co-operation between the United Nations Industrial Development Organization and the United Nations Development Programme. 30 Oct 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1. ... Cyprus, Egypt, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Jordan, Malaysia, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Singapore, Sudan, Uganda and Venezuela: revised draft resolution. Co-operation between the United Nations Industrial Development Organization and the United Nations Development Programme. 21 Nov 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1242. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Philippines and Sweden: draft resolution. United Nations Children's Fund. 2 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1248. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Algeria, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iran, Jamaica, Libya, Malaysia, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, Singapore, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Upper Volta, Uruguay and Zaire: draft resolution. Code of conduct for liner conferences. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1. ... Afganistan, Algeria, Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Cameroon, Chile, Democratic Yemen, Ecuador, Egypt, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Honduras, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Ivory Coast, Jamaica, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mexico, Morocco, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Singapore, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Thailand, Togo, Tunisia, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yugoslavia and Zaire: revised draft resolution. Code of conduct for liner conferences. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Rev.1/Corr.1. 16 Dec 1972. 1 p. Spanish only.

A/C. 2/L. 1252. United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (a) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/ L. 1238. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 7 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1253. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Bulgaria, Byelorussian SSR, Cuba, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Mongolia, Poland, Ukrainian SSR and USSR: <u>draft resolution</u>. Declaration by the United Nations on promotion of the development of equitable co-operation in economic, trade, scientific and technological matters. 7 Nov 1972. 4 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 2/L. 1256. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (a) (XXVII). Brazil, Nigeria, Pakistan, Philippines, Upper Volta and Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. Financial resources for the United Nations Development Programme. 14 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1257. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Greece, Indonesia, Iran, Lebanon, Pakistan, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda and Yemen: <u>draft resolution</u>. United Nations Volunteers programme. 14 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1259. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1248. <u>State-</u> <u>ment</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1260. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Sudan, Uganda and Upper Volta: <u>draft resolution</u>. 16 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1260/Rev. 1. ... Chad, Dahomey, Laos, Rwanda, Sudan, Uganda, Upper Volta and Yemen: revised draft resolution. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1261. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Uganda and Upper Volta: draft resolution. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1262. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Colombia, Greece, Libya, Philippines, Uruguay and Venezuela: <u>draft</u> resolution. Review of criteria for calculating indicative planning figures. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1262/Rev. 1. ... Colombia, Greece, Jordan, Libya, Philippines, Uruguay and Venezuela: revised draft resolution. Review of criteria for calculating indicative planning figures. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Rev. 1/Corr. 1. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p. Adds Egypt, Ghana, Kenya, Philippines and Syrian Arab Republic as co-sponsors.

A/C. 2/L. 1263 & Rev. 1. Operational activities for development: reports of the Governing Council of the United Nations Development Programme. Agenda item 46 (a) (XXVII). United Nations Development Programme. Argentina, Bolivia, Colombia, Costa Rica, Upper Volta and Uruguay: draft resolution. 17, 30 Nov 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 2/L. 1264. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Australia, Canada, Chile, Denmark, Egypt, Finland, Iceland, Netherlands, Norway, Philippines, Sudan, Sweden, Syrian Arab Republic and Upper Volta: <u>draft resolution</u>. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1265. United Nations Institute for Training and Research. Agenda item 45 (XXVII). Denmark, Jordan, Kenya, Kuwait, Laos, Lebanon, Lesotho, Liberia, Libyan Arab Republic, Madagascar, Norway, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Singapore, Sudan and Syrian Arab Republic: <u>draft resolu-</u> <u>tion</u>. 20 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1266. Operational activities for development. Agenda item 46 (XXVII). Afghanistan and Upper Volta: amendments to draft resolution A/C. 2/L. 1262. 21 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1267. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Chile, Colombia, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Honduras, Liberia, Nicaragua and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1. ... Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Chile, Colombia, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Honduras, Nicaragua and Uruguay: <u>re-</u> <u>vised draft resolution</u>. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C.2/L.1268. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). Austria, Colombia, Egypt, Finland, France, Ghana, Iceland, Japan, Jordan, Kenya, Lebanon, Peru, Philippines and Sierra Leone: <u>draft resolution</u>. 27 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1269. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Egypt, Mexico and Sri Lanka: <u>draft resolution</u>. Charter of the economic rights and duties of States. 27 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1270. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Austria, Chile, Finland, France, Lebanon, Nigeria, Senegal and Tunisia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1271 & Rev. 1. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Algeria, Chile, Cuba, Czechoslovakia, Democratic Yemen, Hungary, Libyan Arab Republic, Mali, Niger, Peru, Poland, Romania, Senegal, Togo, Upper Volta: draft resolution. Outflow of trained personnel from developing to developed countries. 27 Nov -1 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 2/L. 1272. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Algeria, Chile, Ecuador, Ghana, Guyana, Iceland, Kenya, Libyan Arab Republic, Mauritania, Mexico, Panama, Peru, Romania, Trinidad and Tobago, Venezuela, Yugoslavia and Zaire: <u>draft resolution</u>. Permanent sovereignty over natural resources of developing countries. 28 Nov 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 2/L. 1272/Rev. 1. ... Algeria, Chile, Ecuador, Egypt, Ghana, Guyana, Iceland, Kenya, Libyan Arab Republic, Mali, Mauritania, Mexico, Morocco, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Romania, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, Venezuela, Yugoslavia and Zaire: revised draft resolution. Permanent sovereignty over natural resources of developing countries. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1273. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Chile: draft resolution. Multilateral trade negotiations. 28 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1. ... Algeria, Argentina, Chile, Cuba, Peru, Trinidad and Tobago, Upper Volta and Uruguay: revised draft resolution. Multilateral trade negotiations. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1274. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Ethiopia, Guyana, Honduras, India, Iraq, Libyan Arab Republic, Nigeria, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Sierra Leone, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 28 Nov 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Algeria, Bolivia, Brazil, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guyana, Honduras, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Kenya, Libyan Arab Republic, Mali, Nepal, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: revised draft resolution. 1 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2. ... Afghanistan, Algeria, Bolivia, Brazil, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Ethiopia, Gabon, Ghana, Guyana, Honduras, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Kenya, Lesotho, Libyan Arab Republic, Malaysia, Mali, Nepal, Nigeria, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Rwanda, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Sri Lanka, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Uruguay, Venezuela, Yemen, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: revised draft resolution. 8 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1275. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). United Kingdom: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1. 28 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1276. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Australia, Bolivia, Colombia, Morocco and Philippines: draft resolution. 28 Nov 1972. 3 p.

General Assembly

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 2/L. 1276/Rev. 1. ... The problem of mass poverty and unemployment in developing countries. 30 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1276/Rev. 2. ... Australia, Bolivia, Colombia, Indonesia, Iran, Morocco, New Zealand and Philippines: revised draft resolution. The problem of mass poverty and unemployment in developing countries. 5 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1277. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Argentina: <u>amendment</u> to draft resolution A/C. 2/L. 1274. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1278. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1268. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1279. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Senegal: <u>amendment to draft resolution A/C. 2/L. 1274.</u> 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1280. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1271. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1281. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (\overline{XXVII}). Argentina: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1282. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Senegal: amendment to the revised draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1272/Rev. 1. 4 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1283. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Indonesia, Netherlands, Norway, Philippines, Sweden and the United States: <u>draft resolution</u>. United Nations Fund for Population Activities. 4 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.2/L.1283/Rev.1. ... Indonesia, Iran, Japan, Malaysia, Netherlands, Norway, Philippines, Sri Lanka, Sweden, Uganda and the United States: revised <u>draft resolution</u>. United Nations Fund for Population Activities. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 2/L. 1284. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). Colombia: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1273. 4 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1513. Summary records.

*SR. 1475	1475th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*SR. 1476	1476th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*SR. 1477	1477th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR, 1478	1478th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR, 1479	1479th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR. 1480	1480th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1481	1481st meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1482	1482nd meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1483	1483rd meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1484	1484th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1485	1485th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1486	1486th meeting	9 Nov 1972
*SR. 1487	1487th meeting	10 Nov 1972
*SR. 1488	1488th meeting	10 Nov 1972
& Corr.1	(French only)	
*SR.1489	1489th meeting	13 Nov 1972
*SR. 1490	1490th meeting	14 Nov 1972
*SR.1491	1491st meeting	14 Nov 1972
*SR. 1492	1492nd meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 1493	1493rd meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR. 1494	1494th meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR. 1495	1495th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR. 1496	1496th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR. 1497	1497th meeting	23 Nov 1972
*SR. 1498	1498th meeting	24 Nov 1972
*SR.1499	1499th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*SR. 1500	1500th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*SR. 1501	1501st meeting	28 Nov 1972
*SR.1502	1502nd meeting	29 Nov 1972
*SR. 1503	1503rd meeting	29 Nov 1972
*SR.1504	1504th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*SR. 1505	1505th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*SR. 1506	1506th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR.1507	1507th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR. 1508	1508th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR. 1509	1509th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1510	1510th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1511	1511th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*SR. 1512	1512th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*SR, 1513	1513th meeting	11 Dec 1972
& Corr.1	(closing)	

Third Committee

(Social, Humanitarian and Cultural)

General Series

A/C. 3/628/Add. 3. Membership of the 3rd Committee. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 3/632. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Agenda item 56 (a) (XXVII). Letter dated 15 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of China to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 16 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Transmits text of statement by the representative of China at the 53rd sess. of the Economic and Social Council, 27 Jul 1972.

A/C. 3/633. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Agenda item 56 (a) (XXVII). Letter dated 20 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of India to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 20 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Transmits text of statement by India to the 53rd sess. of the Economic and Social Council.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 3/L. 1970. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Report of the High Commissioner. Agenda item 56 (a) (XXVII). Argentina, Australia, Austria, Burundi, Canada, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Denmark, Egypt, Ethiopia, Finland, France, Greece, Iceland, Iran, Lebanon, Libyan Arab Republic, Morocco, Nepal, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, Tunisia, Turkey, United Kingdom, United States and Uruguay: draft resolution. 20 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1971. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Question of the continuation of the Office of the High Commissioner. Agenda item 56 (b) (XXVII). Argentina, Australia, Austria, Burundi, Canada, Cyprus, Denmark, Egypt, Ethiopia, Finland, France, Greece, Iceland, Iran, Lebanon, Libyan Arab Republic, Morocco, Nepal, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Saudi Arabia, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, Tunisia, Turkey, United Kingdom, United States and Uruguay: <u>draft</u> resolution. 20 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1972. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Assistance to Sudanese refugees returning from abroad. Agenda item 56 (a) (XXVII). Austria, Burundi, Canada, Chad, Cyprus, Democratic Yemen, Denmark, Egypt, Ethiopia, Greece, Kenya, Morocco, Netherlands, Norway, Pakistan, Peru, Sweden, Syrian Arab Republic, Tunisia, Turkey, United Kingdom, United States, Yugoslavia: draft resolution. 20 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights. Agenda item 51 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Cameroon, Congo, Cuba, Egypt, Ghana, Guinea, Indonesia, Mali, Mauritania, Morocco, Rwanda, Senegal, Sudan, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta and Zambia: draft resolution. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 3/L. 1974. Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Greece, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Kuwait, Lebanon, Lesotho, Madagascar, Morocco, Nicaragua, Niger, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Swaziland, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda and Uruguay: draft resolution. 23 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1974/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Algeria, Austria, Belgium, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Denmark, Ecuador, Egypt, Finland, Greece, Iceland, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Jamaica, Kenya, Kuwait, Lebanon, Lesotho, Liberia, Madagascar, Maldives, Morocco, Netherlands, New Zealand, Nicaragua, Niger, Norway, Pakistan, Peru, Philippines, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Syria, Swaziland, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Turkey, Uganda and Uruguay: revised draft resolution. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1975. Principles of international cooperation in the protection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). Byelorussian SSR, Czechoslovakia and Democratic Yemen: draft principles. 23 Nov 1972. 2 p.

--/Corr.1. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p. , English only.

A/C.3/L.1976. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Assistance in narcotics control. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Australia, Brazil, Cyprus, Denmark, Egypt, France, Greece, Iran, Italy, Ivory Coast, Kuwait, Laos, Lebanon, Malaysia, Mexico, Morocco, New Zealand, Pakistan, Philippines, Singapore, Spain, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Turkey, United Kingdom, United States and Uruguay: draft resolution. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1977. Report of the Economic and Social Council. Narcotic drugs. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Australia, Cyprus, Denmark, France, Greece, Laos, Norway, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Turkey, United States and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1978. Report of the Economic and Social Council. The United Nations programme on drug abuse control. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Canada, Costa Rica, Greece, Honduras, Morocco, Spain, Sweden, United States and Uruguay: draft resolution. 27 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1979. Human rights and scientific and technological developments. Agenda item 58 (XXVII). Ethiopia, France, Iran, Poland, Senegal and Uruguay: draft resolution. 28 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1980. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance. Aganda item 59 (XXVII). Netherlands, Sweden, Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

^{--/}Rev.1/Corr.1. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 3/L. 1981. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations. Agenda item 54 (a) (XXVII). Austria, Cyprus, Costa Rica, Guinea, Honduras, Iceland, Indonesia, Iran, Kenya, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mexico, Morocco, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Sierra Leone, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Venezuela, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia: draft resolution. 30 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1982. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Implementation of the declaration on the promotion among youth of the ideals of peace, mutual respect and understanding between peoples. Agenda item 54 (b) (XXVII). Austria, Cyprus, Costa Rica, Guinea, Honduras, Iceland, Indonesia, Iran, Kenya, Madagascar, Malaysia, Mali, Mexico, Morocco, Peru, Philippines, Romania, Sierra Leone, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Venezuela, Yugoslavia, Zaire, Zambia: draft resolution. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1983. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations. Agenda item 54 (a) (XXVII). Kuwait: <u>draft resolution</u>. 1 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Chad, Cyprus, France, Kenya, Kuwait, Lebanon, Mexico, Pakistan, Togo, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Uruguay and Yugoslavia: <u>revised draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1984. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations. Agenda item 54 (a) (XXVII). Hungary, Mongolia, Poland and Ukrainian SSR: amendments to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 3/L. 1981. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1985. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance. Agenda item 59 (XXVII). USSR: <u>amend-ments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document $\overline{A/C. 3/L. 1980}$. 1 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C.3/L.1986. Principles of international cooperation in the detection, arrest, extradition and punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity. Agenda item 52 (XXVII). Bulgaria, Colombia, Cuba and Guinea: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1987. Human rights and scientific and technological developments. Agenda item 58 (XXVII). Austria, Ecuador, Greece, India, Japan, Peru and Philippines: <u>draft resolution</u>. 5 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1988 & Rev. 1. United Nations conference for a world convention on adoption law. Agenda item 62 (XXVII). Liberia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 5, 7 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C.3/L.1989. Crime prevention and control. Agenda item 53 (XXVII). Brazil, Canada, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Finland, Greece, Guatemala, Honduras, Japan, United Kingdom and Uruguay: <u>draft</u> <u>resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1. ... Brazil, Canada, Central African Republic, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Finland, France, Greece, Guatemala, Honduras, India, Japan, Kenya, Liberia, Pakistan, Panama, United Kingdom and Uruguay: revised draft resolution. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.3/L.1990. Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. Agenda item 55 (XXVII). Bulgaria, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Ecuador, Liberia, Madagascar, Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Sweden, Tunisia and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 7 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1991. Youth, its education in the respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, its problems and needs, and its active participation in national development and international co-operation. Channels of communication with youth and international youth organizations. Agenda item 54 (a) (XXVII). Greece: amendment to the draft resolution contained in document A/C.3/L. 1981. 7 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 3/L. 1992. Human rights and scientific and technological developments. Agenda item 58 (XXVII). Algeria, Burundi, Byelorussian SSR, Chile, Kenya, Mali, Pakistan, Sudan, Trinidad and Tobago and Upper Volta: amendments to the draft resolution in document A/ \overline{C} . 3/L. 1987. 7 Dec 1972. 1 p. Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 3/SR. 1934-1975. Summary records.

*SR. 1934	1934th meeting	26	Oct 1972
*SR. 1935	1935th meeting	27	Oct 1972
*SR. 1936	1936th meeting	30	Oct 1972
*SR, 1937	1937th meeting	31	Oct 1972
*SR. 1938	1938th meeting	1	Nov 1972
*SR. 1939	1939th meeting	2	Nov 1972
*SR. 1940	1940th meeting	3	Nov 1972
*SR. 1941	1941st meeting	6	Nov 1972
*SR. 1942	1942nd meeting	6	Nov 1972
*SR. 1943	1943rd meeting	7	Nov 1972
*SR, 1944	1944th meeting	8	Nov 1972
*SR. 1945	1945th meeting	8	Nov 1972
*SR. 1946	1946th meeting	9	Nov 1972
*SR, 1947	1947th meeting	10	Nov 1972
*SR. 1948	1948th meeting	13	Nov 1972
*SR. 1949	1949th meeting	14	Nov 1972
*SR, 1950	1950th meeting	15	Nov 1972
*SR. 1951	1951st meeting	15	Nov 1972
*SR. 1952	1952nd meeting	16	Nov 1972
*SR, 1953	1953rd meeting	17	Nov 1972
*SR. 1954	1954th meeting	20	Nov 1972
*SR. 1955	1955th meeting	20	Nov 1972
*SR. 1956	1956th meeting	21	Nov 1972
*SR. 1957	1957th meeting	22	Nov 1972
*SR. 1958	1958th meeting	23	Nov 1972
*SR, 1959	1959th meeting	24	Nov 1972
*SR. 1960	1960th meeting		Nov 1972
*SR. 1961	1961st meeting	27	Nov 1972
*SR. 1962	1962nd meeting	27	Nov 1972
*SR. 1963	1963rd meeting	28	Nov 1972
*SR, 1964	1964th meeting	29	Nov 1972
*SR. 1965	1965th meeting	30	Nov 1972
*SR, 1966	1966th meeting	30	Nov 1972
*SR. 1967	1967th meeting	1	Dec 1972
*SR, 1968	1968th meeting	4	Dec 1972
*SR, 1969	1969th meeting	5	Dec 1972
*SR. 1970	1970th meeting	6	Dec 1972
*SR. 1971	1971st meeting	6	Dec 1972
*SR, 1972	1972nd meeting		Dec 1972
*SR. 1973	1973rd meeting	7	Dec 1972
*SR, 1974	1974th meeting		Dec 1972
*SR. 1975	1975th meeting	8	Dec 1972
	(closing)		

Fourth Committee

(Trusteeship, including Non-Self-Governing Territories)

General Series

A/C. 4/748/Add. 2, 3. Membership of the 4th Committee. 30 Nov - 13 Dec 1972. Various pagings. Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 4/756. Question of Territories under Portuguese administration. Agenda item 65 (XXVII). Letter dated 28 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Portugal to the United Nations addressed to the Chairman of the 4th Committee. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 4/757. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of Niue and the Tokelau Islands. Note verbale dated 5 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of New Zealand to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 5 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C.4/L.1016. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). Finland, Ghana, Ivory Coast, Kenya, Liberia, Nigeria, Norway, Sweden, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1017. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1016. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1018 & Corr. 1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of Spanish Sahara. Cameroon, Congo, Ethiopia, Gabon, Guinea, Madagascar, Mali, Niger, Pakistan, Senegal, Somalia, Sudan, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft resolution.</u> 30 Nov - 1 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1. ... Burundi, Central African Republic, Congo, Guinea, Kenya, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritius, Nigeria, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>revised draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1019. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of Spanish Sahara. Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1018. <u>Statement</u> submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 1 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1020. Report of the Trusteeship Council. Agenda item 13 (XXVII). Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Papua New Guinea. Afghanistan, Austria, Cameroon, Egypt, Ethiopia, Fiji, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Ireland, Ivory Coast, Madagascar, Mali, Mauritania, Nigeria, Philippines, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft</u> resolution. 1 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1021. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations. Agenda item 68 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, Democratic Yemen, Egypt, Ethiopia, Ghana, Guinea, Guyana, Hungary, India, Indonesia, Iraq, Mali, Mongolia, Nigeria, Romania, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, Ukrainian SSR, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: draft resolution. 1 Dec 1972. 4 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1022. Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories. Agenda item 70 (XXVII). Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Ghana, Guyana, India, Iran, Kenya, Nigeria, Somalia, Sudan, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.4/L. 1023. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 63 (XXVII). Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Ghana, Guyana, India, Iran, Kenya, Nigeria, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1024. Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Southern Rhodesia, Namibia and territories under Fortuguese domination and in all other territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in Southern Africa. Agenda item 67 (XXVII). Cameroon, Central African Republic, Chad, Congo, Ghana, Guyana, Kenya, Mali, Mongolia, Nepal, Nigeria, Romania, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, Ukrainian SSR, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia, Zaire and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1025. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of American Samoa, Bahamas, Bermuda, British Virgin Islands, Brunei, Cayman Islands, Cocos (Keeling) Islands, Gilbert and Ellice Islands, Guam, Montserrat, New Hebrides, Pitcairn, St. Helena, Seychelles, Solomon Islands, Turks and Caicos Islands and the United States Virgin Islands. Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Ghana, Guyana, India, Kenya, Mongolia, Nigeria, Somalia, Sudan, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 4/L. 1026. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of the Seychelles. Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Guyana, India, Kenya, Mongolia, Nigeria, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Tunisia, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1027. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of Niue and the Tokelau Islands. Afghanistan, Australia, Chile, Denmark, Fiji, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Japan, Nigeria, Philippines, Sierra Leone, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: draft resolution. 7 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Australia, Cameroon, Chile, Denmark, Fiji, Ghana, India, Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Japan, Kenya, Madagascar, Nigeria, Philippines, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>revised draft resolution</u>. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1028. Question of Namibia. United Nations Fund for Namibia. Agenda item 64 (d) (XXVII). Burundi, Finland, Ghana, Iran, Nepal, Nigeria, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Turkey, United Republic of Tanzania and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 12 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1029 & Rev. 1. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 22 (XXVII). Question of Antigua, Dominica, Grenada, St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla, St. Lucia and St. Vincent. Cameroon, Chile, Costa Rica, Egypt, Ghana, Guyana, Jamaica, Madagascar, Nigeria, Rwanda, Trinidad and Tobago, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 12, 13 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 4/L. 1030. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Burundi, Cameroon, Chad, Chile, Cuba, Dahomey, Egypt, Ghana, Guinea, Kenya, Madagascar, Mali, Nepal, Nigeria, Pakistan, Romania, Senegal, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Sudan, Syrian Arab Republic, Uganda, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia and Zambia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 12 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1031. Question of Namibia. United Nations Fund for Namibia. Agenda item 64 (d) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1028. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 13 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 4/L. 1032. Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1030. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 13 Dec 1972. 3 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 4/SR. 2005-2024. Summary records.

*SR. 2005	2005th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*SR. 2006	2006th meeting	28 Nov 1972
*SR. 2007	2007th meeting	28 Nov 1972
*SR. 2008	2008th meeting	29 Nov 1972
*SR. 2009	2009th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*SR. 2010	2010th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR. 2011	2011th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR. 2012	2012th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR. 2013	2013th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 2014	2014th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*SR, 2015	2015th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*SR. 2016	2016th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*SR. 2017	2017th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*SR. 2018	2018th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR. 2019	2019th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR. 2020	2020th meeting	12 Dec 1972
*SR. 2021	2021st meeting	12 Dec 1972
*SR. 2022	2022nd meeting	13 Dec 1972
*SR. 2023	2023rd meeting	13 Dec 1972
*SR, 2024	2024th meeting	14 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

Fifth Committee

(Administrative and Budgetary)

General Series

A/C, 5/1473. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Industrial Development Organization. Agenda item 44 (a) (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1238. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 16 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1478. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 868, as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 27 Nov 1972. 1 p.</u>

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1479. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revenue-producing activities. Report by the Secretary-General. 29 Nov 1972. 14 p.

A/C. 5/1480. Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Note by the Chairman. 28 Nov 1972. 6 p.

A/C. 5/1481. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 877, as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1482. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Agenc. item 78 (XXVII). Study of the methods of financing by the International Atomic Energy Agency of certain meetings and conferences of the Agency held away from headquarters (recommendation of the 5th Committee (A/8607)). Report of the Secretary-General. 29 Nov 1972, 5 p.

A/C. 5/1483. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations International School. Agenda item 84 (XXVII). Financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 5/L. 1096. Note by the Secretary-General. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1484. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Assistance in cases of natural disaster and other disaster situations. Agenda item 61 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 3/L. 1974/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules [of] procedure of the General Assembly. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1485. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implica-</u> tions of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 1 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.5/1486. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 48 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution contained in document A/C.2/L.1268. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 1 Dec 1972, 2 p.

A/C. 5/1487 & Corr. 1, 2. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1228 as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 1-7 Dec 1972. Various pagings, including annex.

A/C. 5/1488. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Publications and documentation of the United Nations. Agenda item 80 (XXVII). Programme of recurrent publications. Administrative and financial implications of the recommendations of the 6th Committee contained in document A/C. 5/1480. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 4 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1489. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a zone of peace. Agenda item 34 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1490 & Corr. 1. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revised estimates under expenditure sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 7, 9, 10, 15, 16, 17, 18 and 20 and income sections 1, 2, 3 and 4. Report of the Secretary-General. 8, 13 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 5/1491. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/ L. 1229/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 6 Dec 1972. 1 p.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1492. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 47 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/ L. 1231, as orally amended. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 6 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1493. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa. Agenda item 69 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/ L. 1016. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 6 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1494. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 12 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/L. 1271/ Rev. 1, as orally revised and amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1495. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). The policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa. Agenda item 38 (XXVII). International Trade Union Conference against Apartheid. <u>Administrative and finan-</u> cial implications of the draft resolution in A/SPC/ L. 257. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1496. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interest of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). <u>Administrative</u> <u>and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 634, as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 8 Dec 1972. 5 p.

A/C.5/1497. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interest of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1498. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories. Agenda item 42 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1 recommended by the Special Political Committee. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 8 Dec 1972. 6 p.

A/C.5/1499. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Reservation exclusively for peaceful purposes of the sea-bed and the ocean floor, and the subsoil thereof, underlying the high seas beyond the limits of present national jurisdiction and use of their resources in the interest of mankind, and convening of a conference on the law of the sea. Agenda item 36 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C.1/L.642, as revised. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 11 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1500. Budget estimates for the financial year [1973]. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 11 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/1501. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). United Nations Conference on Trade and Development. Agenda item 43 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 2/ L. 1274/Rev. 2, as amended. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 12 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 5/1502. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Human rights in armed conflicts. Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 885/ Rev. 2, as revised. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 12 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/1503. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Question of Namibia. United Nations Fundfor Namibia. Agenda item 64 (d) (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1028. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

General Series (continued)

A/C. 5/1504. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Question of Namibia. Agenda item 64 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications</u> of the draft resolution in A/C. 4/ L. 1030 as revised. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 14 Dec 1972. 3 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 5/L. 1091/Rev. 1. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). United States: revised draft resolution. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C.5/L.1094. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). Sudan, Trinidad and Tobago, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document A/C.5/L.1092. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. $_{o}/L$. 1095. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). USSR: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. $_{o}/L$. 1092. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1096. United Nations International School. Agenda item 84 (XXVII). Austria, Iran, Sweden and United Republic of Tanzania: <u>draft resolution</u>. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1097. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations. Agenda item 77 (XXVII). USSR: <u>amendment</u> to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 5/L. 1093. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1098 & Rev. 1. Personnel questions. Composition of the Secretariat. Agenda item 81 (a) (XXVII). Niger, Upper Volta and Zaire: <u>draft resolution</u>. 7 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C.5/L.1099. United Nations salary system. Agenda item 83 (XXVII). Australia, Belgium, Colombia, Dominican Republic, Indonesia, Kenya, Malaysia, Netherlands, Norway, Philippines, Sri Lanka, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia and Uruguay: draft resolution. 8 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1100. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations. The financial situation of the United Nations. Sri Lanka: <u>draft resolution</u>. 13 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1100/Rev. 1. ... Liberia, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Sudan: <u>revised draft resolution</u>. 15 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1101. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Revenue-producing activities. India, Lebanon, Pakistan and Philippines: draft resolution. 13 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1102. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations. The financial situation of the United Nations. Denmark, New Zealand, Sweden: draft resolution. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C.5/L.1103. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Report of the Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations. The financial situation of the United Nations. Mexico, Norway, United Republic of Tanzania, Yugoslavia: <u>draft resolution</u>. 14 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 5/L. 1104. Budget estimates for the financial year 1973. Agenda item 73 (XXVII). Section 5: Travel of staff. Brazil, Ghana, Pakistan and United Republic of Tanzania: <u>draft resolution</u>. 15 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 5/SR 1514-1559 Summary records.

*SR. 1514	1514th meeting	27 Oct 1972
*SR. 1515	1515th meeting	30 Oct 1972
*SR. 1516	1516th meeting	31 Oct 1972
*SR. 1517	1517th meeting	1 Nov 1972
*SR. 1518	1518th meeting	2 Nov 1972
*SR. 1519	1519th meeting	3 Nov 1972
*SR. 1520	1520th meeting	6 Nov 1972
*SR. 1521	1521st meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1522	1522nd meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR. 1523	1523rd meeting	9 Nov 1972
*SR. 1524	1524th meeting	10 Nov 1972
*SR. 1525	1525th meeting	13 Nov 1972
*SR. 1526	1526th meeting	14 Nov 1972
*SR.1527	1527th meeting	15 Nov 1972
*SR. 1528	1528th meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR.1529	1529th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR. 1530	1530th meeting	18 Nov 1972
*SR. 1531	1531st meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 1532	1532nd meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR. 1533	1533rd meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR.1534	1534th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR.1535	1535th meeting	24 Nov 1972
*SR. 1536	1536th meeting	27 Nov 1972
*SR. 1537	1537th meeting	28 Nov 1972
*SR. 1538	1538th meeting	29 Nov 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C.5/SR.1514-1559. Summary records (continued)

*SR. 1539	1539th meeting	30 Nov 1972
& Corr.1		
*SR.1540	1540th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR. 1541	1541st meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR. 1542	1542nd meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1543	1543rd meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1544	1544th meeting	6 Dec 1972
*SR, 1545	1545th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*SR, 1546	1546th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*SR. 1547	1547th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR. 1548	1548th meeting	12 Dec 1972
*SR, 1549	1549th meeting	12 Dec 1972
*SR. 1550	1550th meeting	13 Dec 1972
*SR. 1551	1551st meeting	13 Dec 1972
*SR. 1552	1552nd meeting	14 Dec 1972
*SR. 1553	1553rd meeting	14 Dec 1972
*SR. 1554	1554th meeting	15 Dec 1972
*SR. 1555	1555th meeting	15 Dec 1972
*SR. 1556	1556th meeting	16 Dec 1972
& Corr. 1		
*SR. 1557	1557th meeting	18 Dec 1972
*SR. 1558	1558th meeting	18 Dec 1972
*SR. 1559	1559th meeting	19 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

Sixth Committee

(Legal)

General Series

A/C. 6/416/Add. 3. Membership of the 6th Committee. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Multilingual text - E, F, R & S.

A/C. 6/418/Add. 1. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). <u>Study</u> prepared by the Secretariat in accordance with the decision taken by the 6th Committee at its 1314th meeting, on 27 Sep 1972. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

A/C. 6/L. 867/Corr. 2. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p. English, French, Russian and Spanish only.

A/C. 6/L. 869. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Letter dated 13 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of the Yemen Arab Republic to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 15 Nov 1972. [49] p., including appendix.

A/C. 6/L. 870. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). Argentina, Brazil, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Honduras, Indonesia, Italy, Japan, Kenya, Nigeria, Philippines, Sierra Leone, Spain and Trinidad and Tobago: draft resolution. 17 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1. ... Argentina, Brazil, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Honduras, Indonesia, Italy, Japan, Kenya, Nicaragua, Nigeria, Philippines, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Singapore, Spain, Trinidad and Tobago and Tunisia: revised draft resolution. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 872. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Letter dated 20 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 20 Nov 1972. [24] p.

A/C. 6/L. 873. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Byelorussian SSR and Costa Rica: draft resolution. 21 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 873/Rev. 1. ... Byelorussian SSR, Costa Rica, Czechoslovakia and Madagascar: <u>draft reso</u>lution. 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 875. Report of the Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression. Agenda item 88 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C, 6/L, 868. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 6/L. 876. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Letter dated 22 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Democratic Yemen to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 22 Nov 1972. [10] p., including annex.

A/C.6/L.877. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Belgium, Japan, Sweden, United Kingdom and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 24 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 878. Representation of States in their relations with international organizations. Agenda item 87 (XXVII). Kenya: <u>amendments</u> to the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 877. 24 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 879. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Australia, Belgium, Canada, Costa Rica, Italy, Japan and New Zealand: <u>draft resolution</u>. 27 Nov 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1. ... Austria, Australia, Belgium, Canada, Costa Rica, Guatemala, Honduras, Iran, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, New Zealand, Nicaragua and United Kingdom: <u>revised draft reso</u>lution. 8 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 880. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair, and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Afghanistan, Algeria, Guyana, India, Kenya, Yugoslavia, Zambia: <u>draft resolution.</u> 27 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1. ... Afghanistan, Algeria, Cameroon, Chad, Congo, Equatorial Guinea, Guinea, Guyana, India, Kenya, Madagascar, Mauritania, Mali, Sudan, Yugoslavia, Zambia: <u>revised draft</u> resolution. 8 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C.6/L.881. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). Czechoslovakia: draft resolution. 29 Nov 1972. 2 p.

General Assembly

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 6/L. 882. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). <u>Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in</u> document A/C. 6/L. 870. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 883 & Rev. 1. Report of the Committee on Relations with Host Country. Agenda item 91 (XXVII). Iraq and Ukrainian SSR: <u>draft resolution</u>. 30 Nov -8 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C. 6/L. 884. Human rights in armed conflicts. Respect for human rights in armed conflicts: report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2852 (XXVI), paragraph 8, and 2853 (XXVI). Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Australia, Belgium, Canada, and United Kingdom: <u>draft resolution</u>. 30 Nov 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 884/Rev. 1. ... Australia, Belgium, Canada, Italy, United Kingdom and Uruguay: revised draft resolution. 9 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 885. Human rights in armed conflicts. Respect for human rights in armed conflicts: report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2852 (XXVI), para. 8, and 2853 (XXVI). Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). Chile, Egypt, Ireland, Mexico, Norway and Sweden: <u>draft resolution</u>. 1 Dec 1972. 3 p.

--/Corr. 1. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 1. ... Chile, Ecuador, Egypt, Ireland, Kenya, Mexico, Norway, Poru, Sierra Leone, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobego, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta and Yugoslavia: revised draft resolution. 6 Dec 1972. 3 p.

--/Rev.1/Corr.1. 7 Dec 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2. ... Chile, Costa Rica, Cyprus, Ecuador, Egypt, Ireland, Kenya, Mexico, Nicaragua, Norway, Peru, Sierra Leone, Sudan, Sweden, Trinidad and Tobago, Tunisia, United Republic of Tanzania, Upper Volta, Yugoslavia and Zaire: revised draft resolution. 11 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 886. Need to consider suggestions regarding the review of the Charter of the United Nations. Agenda item 89 (XXVII). Netherlands: <u>draft resolu-</u> tion. 5 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 887. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). Argentina, Canada, Cyprus, Finland, Ghana, Greece, Guatemala, Japan, Liberia, Netherlands, New Zealand, Turkey, United States and Uruguay: <u>draft resolution</u>. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

A/C. 6/L. 888. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 881. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure.

A/C. 6/L. 889. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 879. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure.

A/C. 6/L. 890. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 880. Statement by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 891. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document A/C. 6/L. 887. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. 7 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 892. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). Mauritania, Syrian Arab Republic and Yemen: amendments to draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 887. 8 Dec 1972. $\frac{2}{2}$ p.

A/C. 6/L. 893 & Rev. 1. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). USSR: amendments to draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 887. 8 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

A/C.6/L.894. Review of the role of the International Court of Justice. Agenda item 90 (XXVII). France: draft resolution. 8 Dec 1972. 2 p.

A/C. 6/L. 895. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Saudi Arabia: <u>amendments</u> to the revised draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p.

A/C. 6/L. 896. Measures to prevent international terrorism which endangers or takes innocent human lives or jeopardizes fundamental freedoms, and study of the underlying causes of those forms of terrorism and acts of violence which lie in misery, frustration, grievance and despair and which cause some people to sacrifice human lives, including their own, in an attempt to effect radical changes. Agenda item 92 (XXVII). Lesotho: amendments to the revised draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1. 9 Dec 1972. 3 p.

A/C. 6/L. 897. Human rights in armed conflicts. Respect for human rights in armed conflicts: report of the Secretary-General under General Assembly resolutions 2852 (XXVI), para. 8, and 2853 (XXVI). Agenda item 49 (a) (XXVII). United States: amendments to the revised draft resolution A/C. 6/L. 885/ Rev. 1. 9 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Meeting Records

27th SESSION

A/C. 6/SR. 1353-1393. Summary records.

*SR. 1353	1353rd meeting	7 Nov 1972
*SR. 1354	1354th meeting	8 Nov 1972
*SR, 1355	1355th meeting	9 Nov 1972
*SR, 1356	1356th meeting	9 Nov 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

27th SESSION

A/C.6/SR.1353-1393. Summary records (continued)

*SR, 1357	1357th meeting	13 Nov 1972
*SR, 1358	1358th meeting	14 Nov 1972
*SR. 1359	1359th meeting	15 Nov 1972
*SR. 1360	1360th meeting	15 Nov 1972
*SR. 1361	1361st meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR. 1362	1362nd meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR. 1363	1363rd meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR. 1364	1364th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR, 1365	1365th meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR. 1366	1366th meeting	20 Nov 1972
*SR, 1367	1367th meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR. 1368	1368th meeting	21 Nov 1972
*SR, 1369	1369th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR. 1370	1370th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*SR. 1371	1371st meeting	24 Nov 1972
*SR. 1372	1372nd meeting	27 Nov 1972
*SR. 1373	1373rd meeting	28 Nov 1972
*SR. 1374	1374th meeting	29 Nov 1972
*SR. 1375	1375th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*SR. 1376	1376th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR. 1377	1377th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*SR. 1378	1378th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR. 1379	1379th meeting	4 Dec 1972
*SR, 1380	1380th meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1381	1381st meeting	5 Dec 1972
*SR. 1382	1382nd meeting	6 Dec 1972
*SR, 1383	1383rd meeting	7 Dec 1972
*SR. 1384	1384th meeting	7 Dec 1972
*SR, 1385	1385th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*SR. 1386	1386th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*SR, 1387	1387th meeting	8 Dec 1972
*SR. 1388	1388th meeting	9 Dec 1972
*SR. 1389	1389th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR. 1390	1390th meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR, 1391	1391st meeting	11 Dec 1972
*SR. 1392	1392nd meeting	12 Dec 1972
*SR, 1393	1393rd meeting	12 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

SECURITY COUNCIL

Council Documents

General Series

S/7930/Add. 1820-1852. Supplemental information. 30 Nov - 31 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Concern Middle East situation.

S/10770/Add. 15-18. <u>Summary statements</u> by the Secretary-General on matters of which the Security Council is seized on the stage reached in their consideration. 5-27 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

S/10777/Add. 1, 2. Report of the Special Committee on Apartheid. <u>Notes</u> by the Secretary-General.
17 Oct - 1 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

Concern apartheid policies of South Africa.

General Series (continued)

S/10840. Letter dated 24 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Brazil to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 24 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/10841. Letter dated 28 Nov 1972 from the Permanent Representatives of Somalia and the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the Security Council. 29 Nov 1972. 1 p. Concerns Namibia question.

S/10842. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General on the United Nations operation in Cyprus for the period 27 May to 1 Dec 1972. 1 Dec 1972. 24 p., map.

--/Corr.1. 4 Dec 1972. 1 p. Russian only.

S/10843. Letter dated 28 Nov 1972 from the Secretary-General addressed to the President of the Security Council. 30 Nov 1972. 1 p.

Concerns apartheid policies of South Africa.

S/10844. Letter dated 5 Dec 1972 from the Secretary-General addressed to the President of the Security Council. 5 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Concerns prohibition of the use of nuclear weapons.

S/10845: See A/8932 (S/10845)

S/10846. Argentina: draft resolution. 5 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Namibia question.

S/10847. Draft resolution. 11 Dec 1972. 1 p. Concerns Cyprus situation.

S/10848: See A/8975 (S/10848)

S/10849. <u>Report</u> by the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the deputy representative of China on the Security Council. 18 Dec 1972. 1 p.

S/10850. Report by the Secretary-General concerning the credentials of the representatives and deputy and alternate representatives of the members of the Security Council elected for the period 1973-1974. 19 Dec 1972. 2 p.

S/10851: See A/8995 (S/10851).

S/10852. Fifth report of the Security Council Committee Established in Pursuance of Resolution 253 (1968) concerning the question of Southern Rhodesia. 22 Dec 1972. 30 p. General Series (continued)

S/10854. Letter dated 20 Dec 1972 from the Secretary-General addressed to the President of the Security Council. 28 Dec 1972. 1 p.
 Concerns Southern Rhodesia question.

Agenda

S/Agenda/1679-1683. Provisional agendas, 1679th - 1683rd meetings, 30 Nov - 12 Dec 1972.

Resolutions

S/RES/322 (1972). Resolution 322 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1677th meeting on 22 Nov 1972. 22 Nov 1972. 2 p.

Concerns Territories under Portuguese administration.

S/RES/323 (1972). Resolution 323 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1682nd meeting, on 6 Dec 1972. 6 Dec 1972. 2 p. Concerns Namibia question.

concerns namibia question.

S/RES/324 (1972). Resolution 324 (1972), adopted by the Security Council at its 1683rd meeting on 12 Dec 1972. 12 Dec 1972. 1 p. Concerns Cyprus situation.

Meeting Records

27th YEAR (1972)

S/PV. 1676-1683. Verbatim records. Mimeographed edition; LIMITED distribution.

*PV.1676	1676th meeting	21 Nov 1972
*PV, 1677	1677th meeting	22 Nov 1972
*PV.1678	1678th meeting	28 Nov 1972
*PV.1079	1670th meeting	30 Nov 1972
*PV.1680	1680th meeting	1 Dec 1972
*PV.1681	1681st meeting	4 Dec 1972
*PV.1682	1682nd meeting	6 Dec 1972
*PV.1683	1683rd meeting	6 Dec 1972

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL

Official Records

53rd SESSION

Supplements

<u>No. 1</u>: Resolutions [and decisions], 53rd session, 3-28 Jul 1972. Oct 1972. viii, 27 p. (E/5209). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

No. 2A: United Nations Development Programme. Report of the Governing Council, 14th session, 6-27 Jun 1972. Oct 1972. iv, 88 p., including annexes. (E/5185/Rev.1). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

53rd SESSION

Supplements (continued)

<u>No.12</u>: Population Commission. Report of the special session, 7-15 Aug 1972. Oct 1972. iv, 30 p., including annexes. (E/5212) (E/CN.9/270). Photooffset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

Council Documents

General Series

E/5048/Add. 6. Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit. United Nations activities in Indonesia (JIU/REP/71/ 3). <u>Preliminary observations</u> of the Director-General of UNESCO and decision adopted by the Executive Board of UNESCO. 14 Apr 1972. 7 p.

E/5121. Reports of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. Report of the World Health Organization. 10 May 1972. 1 p.

Transmits, in limited number, analytical summary of the report of the World Health Organization.

E/5138/Add. 1. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. Question of asylum. 12 Jul 1972. 7 p., including annexes.

E/5185/Rev. 1. United Nations Development Programme. <u>Report</u> of the Governing Council, 14th session, 6-27 Jun 1972. Oct 1972. iv, 88 p., including annexes. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 3.00 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5190. Industrial development. Agenda item 8 (LIII). (a) Report of the Industrial Development Board; (b) report of the Ad Hoc Committee on co-opration between the United Nations Development Programme and the United Nations Industrial Development Organization. <u>Report of the Economic Commit-</u> tee. 19 Jul 1972, 2 p.

E/5192. Land reform. Agenda item 13 (LIII). Report of the Economic Committee. 20 Jul 1972. 7 p.

E/5193. Operational activities for development: United Nations Children's Fund. Agenda item 9 (d) (LIII). World Food Programme. Agenda item 9 (e) (LIII). United Nations Fund for Population Activities. Agenda item 9 (f) (LIII). <u>Report of the Economic</u> Committee. 21 Jul 1972. $\frac{4}{9}$

--/Add. 1. ... United Nations Development Programme. Agenda item 9 (a) (LIII). United Nations Capital Development Fund. Agenda item 9 (b) (LIII). Technical co-operation activities undertaken by the Secretary-General. Agenda item 9 (c) (LIII). <u>Re-</u> port of the Economic Committee. 26 Jul 1972. 10 p.

E/5194. Disaster relief co-ordination. Agenda item 12 (LIII). Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 21 Jul 1972, 1 p. General Series (continued)

E/5195. The Joint Inspection Unit. Agenda item 15 (LIII). (a) Pending reports. (b) Report of the Joint Inspection Unit on the programme of recurrent publications of the United Nations. (c) Question of the Joint Inspection Unit. Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 26 Jul 1972. 4 p.

E/5196. Science and technology. Agenda item 11 (LIII). (a) Terms of reference of the Committee on Science and Technology. (b) Report of the Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development. (c) World plan of action. (d) Role of modern science and technology in the development of nations. (e) Question of the establishment of a special protein fund. Report of the Coordination Committee. 27 Jul 1972. 10 p.

E/5197. Implementation by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations of the Declaration on the Granting of Indpendence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 14 (LIII). <u>Report of the Co-ordination</u> Committee. 27 Jul 1972. 3 p.

E/5198. Co-ordination. Agenda item 16 (LIII). (a) Reports of the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency. (b) Reports of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and of the Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination. (c) Reports of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination. (d) Review of the Council's co-ordinating machinery. Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 27 Jul 1972. 9 p.

E/5199. Measures to improve the documentation of the Council. Agenda item 17 (LIII). Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 27 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/5200. Calendar of conferences. Agenda item 18 (LIII). Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 27 Jul 1972. [9] p., including annex.

E/5201. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Regional co-operation. Agenda item 7 (LIII). <u>Report</u> of the Co-ordination Committee. 27 Jul 1972. $\overline{3 p}$.

E/5202. General discussion of international economic and social policy. Agenda item 2 (LIII). Report of the Economic Committee. 27 Jul 1972. $\overline{5 p}$.

E/5203. Second United Nations Development Decade: report of the Committee on Review and Appraisal. Agenda item 3 (LIII). <u>Report of the Economic Com-</u> mittee. 27 Jul 1972. <u>3 p.</u>

E/5204. Development planning and projections: report of the Committee for Development Planning. Agenda item 4 (LIII). Report of the Economic Committee. 27 Jul 1972. $\overline{6 p}$.

E/5205. Permanent sovereignty over natural resources of developing countries. Agenda item 5 (LIII). <u>Report</u> of the Economic Committee. 28 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/5206. United Nations/IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. Agenda item 6 (LIII). Report of the Economic Committee. 27 Jul 1972. 5 p.

E/5207. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 7 (LIII). <u>Report</u> of the Economic Committee. 28 Jul 1972. 1 p.

E/5209. <u>Resolutions [and decisions]</u>, 53rd session, 3-28 Jul 1972. Oct 1972. viii, 27 p. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1). Printed. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5210 & Rev. 1. <u>Agenda</u> for the resumed 53rd session of the Council. Notes by the Secretary-General. 14 Aug - 11 Oct 1972. Various pagings.

E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270). Population Commission. <u>Report</u> of the special session, 7-15 Aug 1972. Oct 1972. iv, 30 p., including annexes. (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12). Photo-offset. \$U.S. 1.50 (or equivalent in other currencies).

E/5213. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 1 (LIII, resumed). Report of the Co-ordination Committee. 14 Sep 1972. $\frac{3}{9}$ p.

E/5214. Non-governmental organizations. Action by the Secretary-General to place a non-governmental organization on the roster. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 2 Oct 1972. 1 p.

E/5215. Report of the International Monetary Fund. Agenda item 9 (LIII, resumed). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 5 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Transmits IMF document: Staff summary [of the] 1972 annual report of the International Monetary Fund.

E/5216. Reports of the World Bank group. Agenda item 6 (LIII, resumed). Reports of the International Bank for Reconstruction and Development, the International Development Association and the International Finance Corporation. Note by the Secretary-General. 9 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Transmits joint IBRD/IFC/IDA document: Summary of the 1972 annual reports of the World Bank/IDA and IFC.

E/5217. Report of the United Nations Conference on the Human Environment. Agenda item 3 (LIII, resumed). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 9 Oct 1972. 1 p.

Transmits report in A/8783.

E/5218. Confirmation of members of functional commissions of the Council. Note by the Secretary-General. 11 Oct 1972. $[1\overline{6}]p$, including annex.

--/Corr.1. 7 Nov 1972. 3 p. English only.

General Series (continued)

E/5219. Report of the Trade and Development Board. Agenda item 7 (LIII, resumed). Note by the Secretary-General. 8 Nov 1972. 1 p. Transmits Trade and Development Board report

(TD/B/421) transmitted to the General Assembly by A/8715.

E/5220. Election of members of the International Narcotics Control Board under the Single Convention on Narcotic Drugs, 1961. Note by the Secretary-General. 25 Oct 1972. [7] p., including annexes.

E/5221. Report of the Population Commission on its special session. Agenda item 4 (LIII, resumed). World Population Conference, 1974. Administrative and financial implications. Note by the Secretary-General. 1 Nov 1972. 17 p., tables.

E/5222. Annotated provisional agenda for the organizational meetings of the 54th session of the Economic and Social Council. Agenda item 2 (LIV, organizational meetings). Note by the Secretary-General. 7 Dec 1972. 3 p.

E/5223. Implementation by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. Agenda item 14 (LIII). Note by the President of the Council. 6 Nov 1972. $\overline{1 p}$.

E/5224. Report of the Population Commission on its special session. Agenda item 4 (LIII, resumed). World Population Year, 1974. Financial implications. Note by the Secretariat. 14 Nov 1972. 3 p., table.

E/5225. Report of the Population Commission on its special session. Agenda item 4 (LIII, resumed). Report of the Economic Committee. 16 Nov 1972. 3 \overline{p} .

E/5226. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 5 (LIII, resumed). Draft resolution submitted by Lebanon entitled "Establishment of an economic commission for Western Asia". <u>Report of the Economic Committee</u>. 17 Nov 1972. 1 p.

E/5227. Question of the establishment of a United Nations revolving fund for natural resources exploration. Agenda item 2 (LIII, resumed). Report of the Economic Committee. 17 Nov 1972. $\overline{3 p}$.

E/5228. Relations between the United Nations and the World Intellectual Property Organization. Note by the Secretary-General. 28 Nov 1972. [5] p., including annex.

Transmits WIPO resolution and communications between WIPO and UN.

 --/Add. 1. 28 Nov 1972. [6] p., including annex. English and French only. Transmits extracts from report of 3rd session of Co-ordination Committee of WIPO.

--/Add. 2. 28 Nov 1972. [21] p., including annex. Transmits reports by Director-General of WIPO and by consultant, Martin Hill.

^{--/}Add. 1. 8 Dec 1972. [9] p., including annex.

E/5229. [Regional co-operation]. Agenda item 5 (LIII, resumed). <u>Telegram</u> dated 30 Nov 1972 from the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the German Democratic Republic to the President of the Economic and Social Council. 8 Dec 1972. 1 p.

Concerns admission of German Democratic Republic to ECE.

E/5230. Recommendations of the United Nations/ IMCO Conference on International Container Traffic. Agenda item 5 (LIV, organizational meetings). Note by the Secretary-General. 18 Dec 1972. 3 p.

Transmits Conference resolution.

Information Series

E/INF/119/Add. 3. Notification of meetings of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination and the Preparatory Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 6 Oct 1972. 2 p.

E/INF/129. Notification of meetings of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination and the Preparatory Committee. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 4 Dec 1972. 6 p.

Limited Series (Not for deposit)

Documents marked LIMITED are not intended for general distribution nor for deposit. Some of them will be republished as annexes to Official Records.

E/L. 1497/Rev. 2. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 5 (LIII, resumed). Establishment of an economic commission for Western Asia. Lebanon: draft resolution. 9 Nov 1972. 3 p.

--/Rev. 2/Add. 1. ... Administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution contained in document E/L. 1497/Rev. 2. Statement submitted by the Secretary-General in accordance with rule 34 of the rules of procedure of the Economic and Social Council. 13 Nov 1972. [5] p., including annex.

E/L.1502. <u>Report</u> of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees on the activities of the United Nations focal point for assistance to refugees from East Bengal in India. Note by the Secretariat. 17 Jul 1972. [129] p., tables.

E/L. 1517. Question of the establishment of an international university. Agenda item 1 (LIII, resumed). Japan: draft resolution. 7 Sep 1972. 2 p.

E/L.1517/Rev.1. ... India, Japan, Kenya, Lebanon, Peru, Philippines: <u>draft resolution</u>. 12 Sep 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1517/Rev. 2. ... Austria, Ghana, India, Japan, Kenya, Lebanon, Peru, Philippines: <u>draft resolution</u>. 13 Sep 1972. 2 p.

--/Rev. 2/Corr. 1. 14 Sep 1972. 1 p. French only. Limited Series (Not for deposit) (continued)

E/L. 1518. World Food Programme: modification of the budget cycle. Agenda item 11 (LIII, resumed). Letter dated 26 Sep 1972 from the Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions addressed to the President of the Council. 10 Oct 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1519. Revision of the agenda. Note by the Secretary-General. 10 Oct 1972. 2 p.

E/L. 1520. Basic programme of work of the Council in 1973. Agenda item 7 (LIV, organizational meetings). <u>Draft programme prepared by the Secretary-</u> General. 22 Dec 1972. 13 p.

E/L. 1521. Elections. Agenda item 3 (LIV, organizational meetings). Election of 10 members of the Executive Board of the United Nations Children's Fund. Note by the Secretary-General. 12 Oct 1972. [3] p., including annex.

E/L. 1522. Elections. Agenda item 3 (LIV, organizational meetings). Election of 27 additional members of the sessional committees of the Economic and Social Council. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 1 Nov 1972. 1 p.

E/L. 1523. Calendar of conferences and related matters. Agenda item 12 (LIII, resumed). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 15 Nov 1972. 3 p.

E/L. 1524. Consideration of the provisional agenda for the organizational meetings of the 54th session. Agenda item 10 (LIII, resumed). <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 6 Nov 1972. 2 p.

E/L.1526. Elections. Election of members of the functional commissions of the Council. Note by the Secretary-General. 11 Dec 1972. [6] p., including annex.

E/L.1527. Elections. Election of 4 members of the United Nations/FAO Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme. Note by the Secretary-General. 11 Dec 1972. 1 p.

E/L.1528. Elections. Election of 7 members to the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination. Note by the Secretary-General. 11 Dec 1972. [2] p. , in-cluding annex.

E/L.1529. Elections. Election of 16 members of the Governing Council of the United Nations Development Programme. <u>Note</u> by the Secretary-General. 11 Dec 1972. [2] p., including annex.

E/L, 1530 & Rev. 1. Regional co-operation. Agenda item 5 (LIII, resumed). Question of the admission of the German Democratic Republic to the Economic Commission for Europe. Hungary, Poland and the USSR: draft resolution. 7, 12 Dec 1972. Various pagings.

E/L.1531. Basic programme of work of the Council in 1973 and consideration of the provisional agenda for the 54th session. Agenda item 7 (LIV, organizational meetings). Letter dated 20 Dec 1972 from the Permanent Representative of Brazil to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General. 22 Dec 1972. 2 p.

Proposes inclusion in agenda of item on collective economic security.

Resolutions

E/RES/1698 to 1730 (LIII).

Republished in collected edition and in printed form as supplement no. 1 to the Official Records of the Economic and Social Council, 53rd session (E/5209).

Meeting Records

53rd SESSION

E/SR.1819-1837. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1819	1819th meeting (opening)	3 Jul 1972
*SR, 1820	1820th meeting	4 Jul 1972
*SR. 1821	1821st meeting	4 Jul 1972
*SR. 1822	1822nd meeting	5 Jul 1972
*SR. 1823	1823rd meeting	6 Jul 1972
*SR. 1824	1824th meeting	6 Jul 1972
*SR. 1825	1825th meeting	7 Jul 1972
*SR. 1826	1826th meeting	7 Jul 1972

Meeting Records (continued)

53rd SESSION

E/SR.1819-1837.	Summary	records	(continued)
For participant	s only.		

*SR. 1827 *SR. 1828	1827th meeting 1828th meeting	10 Jul 1972 10 Jul 1972
*SR. 1829	1829th meeting	11 Jul 1972
*SR. 1830	1830th meeting	11 Jul 1972
*SR. 1831	1831st meeting	14 Jul 1972
*SR, 1832	1832nd meeting	20 Jul 1972
*SR. 1833	1833rd meeting	24 Jul 1972
*SR. 1834	1834th meeting	25 Jul 1972
*SR. 1835	1835th meeting	27 Jul 1972
*SR. 1836	1836th meeting	28 Jul 1972
*SR. 1837	1837th meeting (closing)	28 Jul 1972

53rd SESSION, Resumed

E/SR. 1838-1846. Summary records. For participants only.

*SR. 1838	1838th meeting (opening)	12 Sep 1972
*SR. 1839	1839th meeting	15 Sep 1972
*SR. 1840	1840th meeting	17 Oct 1972
*SR. 1841	1841st meeting	18 Oct 1972
*SR. 1842	1842nd meeting	18 Oct 1972
*SR, 1843	1843rd meeting	16 Nov 1972
*SR, 1844	1844th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR. 1845	1845th meeting	17 Nov 1972
*SR, 1846	1846th meeting	13 Dec 1972
	(closing)	

List of Documents and Publications Issued

DECEMBER 1972

<u>NOTE</u>: The following list includes all documents and publications currently received by the Library - except restricted (confidential) materials and internal papers - and is not necessarily limited to those issued during the month.

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
A/ 8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) 8702 (GAOR, 27th	x	x	x	x			A/ 8900 8900/Add. 2 8901 8901/Corr. 1	x x	x x	X X X	x x	x x x	Spanish only
stoz (GAOR, 21th sess., suppl. no.2) 8703/Add.1	x	x	x	x	x		8901/Corr. 2 8902/Add. 2 8908, 8909	X X X	X X X	X X X X	X X X	X X X	opanish only
(Part III) 8703/Add. 1 (Part IV &	x						8911 8911/Corr.1 8912	X X	x	x	x	X X X	
Part IV/Rev. 1) 8703/Add. 1 (Parts V-VII) 8704 (GAOR, 27th	x x	x x	x x	x x	x x		8914 8915-8920 8921 & Corr.1 8922	x x	x x	x x	x x	X X X X	
sess., suppl. no.4) 8708/Add.11-30	x	x	x	x	x x		8923-8928 8929 8929/Corr.2	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	X.	
8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) 8721 (GAOR, 27th					x		8929/Add.1 8930 8931 8932 (S/10845)	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X	
sess., suppl. no.21) 8722/Add.2 (GAOR,					x		8933 8934 8935, 8936	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x	
27th sess., suppl. no. 22B) 8723/Add. 6 (Part I) 8731, 8732	x	x x	x	x	x x		8938 8939 8940-8954 8955 (Parts I, II)	X X X X	X X X	X X X X	X X X	X X X X	
8746 8746/Add. 2 8746/Add. 3	x x	x x	x x	x x	x x		8955 (Part III) 8956-8964 8965	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x	X X	
8748 8753/Add. 3 8764	X X	x x	x x	x x	х		8966-8974 8975 (S/10848) 8976	X X X	X X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	
8775/Add. 4 8778/Add. 3 8782/Add. 3 8796-8798	X X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x		8977 8978-8984 8985 & Add. 1 8986	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	
8799 8813 8621/Add. 3	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x		8987-8989 8990 8995 (S/10851)	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x	
8824/Add. 1 8829/Add. 1 8840/Add. 2, 3 8847 & Add. 1	X X X X	X X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X		A/INF/ 152, 153 A/L. 685	x x	x	x	х		LIMITED
8877 8879/Add. 1 8881, 8882	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X	x x		686 686/Rev.1 & Rev.1/Add.1	x x	x x	x x	x x	x x	
8884, 8885 8886 8896 8898	x x x	x x	х	x	X X X		686/Rev. 1/Corr. 1 687-692 693 & Add. 1 694-696	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X X	X X X	

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
	<u></u>	ᅜ	ß	<u> </u>		Languages			4	so a	H	<u> </u>	
A/L. 697 & Add. 1	x	x	x	x	x	LIMITED	A/C.2/L. 1248/Rev.1/Corr.1			x			LIMITED Spanish only
A/PV.	-	**					1263/Rev. 1 &						
1538 (GAOR, 5th							Rev. 1/Corr. 1	X	X	X	X	X	
special sess.)	x						1267/Rev. 1 1271/Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X	
1771 (GAOR, 24th sess.)	Ì	x					1271/Rev. 1 1272/Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	
1777 (GAOR, 24th							1273					x	
sess.)	x						1273/Rev.1	х	Х	х	X	х	
*A/PV.	-		v	-		PROVISIONAL	1274/Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	
2093-2108 2109	x	X X	X X	X X			1274/Rev. 2 1275/Corr. 1	^	x	x	^	<u>л</u>	French and
2110, 2111	x	x	x	x			1210/ 0011.1						Spanish only
2112		х	X	х			1276					х	
2113	x	Х	X	X			1276/Rev. 1, 2	X	X	X	X	х	
2114		X	X X	X X			1280	X X	X X	X X	X X	x	
2115, 2116 A/RES/	x	х	^	^			1281, 1282 1283 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	
2925-2936 (XXVII)	x	х	x	х	х		1284	x	x	x	x	X	
2939 (XXVII)			X	х	X		*A/C.2/SR.						PROVISIONAL
2940 (XXVII)	X	X	X	X	х		1497		v	x	X X		
2941 (XXVII)	X X	x	х	х	x		1498, 1499 1500-1513	x	X X	X	x		
2942 (XXVП) 2943 (XXVП)	x	x		х	x		A/C. 3/	Δ	Λ		1.		
2944-2950 (XXVII)	x	x	x	x	x		628/Add. 3	х	х	х	x		Multilingual
2952 (XXVII)	1				х		A/C. 3/L.						LIMITED
2954 (XXVII)	X	X	X	X	X		1973/Rev. 1/Corr.1	v			X		Russian only English only
2956, 2957 (XXVII)	X X	х	x	х	X X		1975/Corr.1 1981,1982	X X	х	х	x	X	English only
2958 (XXVII) A/AC. 105/C. 1/					^		1981, 1982 1983 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	x	x	
WG. 4/L.						LIMITED	1984-1987	х	х	x	x	X	
3	x	х	X	х			1988 & Rev. 1	х	X	X	X	X	
A/AC.115/L.			v			LIMITED	1989 & Rev. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X	
346 A/AC.138/	x	х	х	х			1990-1992 *A/C.3/SR.	^	^	Λ	1	A	PROVISIONAL
85	x						1958				x		
A/AC, 138/SR.							1959	х			x		
77-89	X			X		Cumulated ed.	1960			17	X	1	1
A/AC.138/SC.1/SR.	x	x				Cumulated ed.	1961	Х	X X	X X	X X		
48-61 A/AC. 138/SC. П/SR.	^	Λ				Cumulated eu.	1962 1963-1970	x	x	x	x		
33-47	x					Cumulated ed.	1903-1910	_		x	x		
*A/AC. 157/SR.						PROVISIONAL	1972-1975	х	х	х	x		
1	x	х	х	Х		PROVISIONAL	A/C.4/	x	x	x	x		Multilingual
*A/AC. 158/SR.	l	x	x	х		T 100 1010131310	748/Add. 2, 3 756, 757	X	X	x	x	x	munninguar
1 1/Corr.1	x	x	x			English, French	A/C.4/L.	••					LIMITED
2/ UNIT #						and Spanish only	1015					x	
A/C.1/L.		_				LIMITED	1017	X	X	X	X	X	
632/Rev. 1	X	X	X X	X X	X X		1018 & Corr. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X	X X	
633-643	x	х	^	^	^	PROVISIONAL	1018/Rev. 1 1019-1026	X	X	x	x	X	
*A/C.1/PV. 1904		x		х			1019-1020 1027 & Rev. 1	x	x	x	X	x	
1906-1912	x	х	x	Х			1028		х		X	X	
1913	X		X	-			1029	X	X	X	X		
1914-1920	X	х	x	х			1029/Rev. 1	XX	X X	X X	X X	X X	
A/C. 2/	x	x	x	x			1030-1032 *A/C.4/SR.		^	^		^	PROVISIONAL
278	^	Δ	1				*A/C.4/SR. 2004		x	x	x		
						:	2005	x	x		X		
	1						2006-2015	X	l X	X	X	1	1

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
*A/C.4/SR. 2016 2017-2021 2022 2023 2024 A/C.5/ 1478	x x x	X X X X X X	X X X X X X	x x x x	x	PROVISIONAL	*A/C. 6/SR. 1379-1386 1387 1388 1389, 1390 1391-1393 A/CN. 4/ 256/Add. 2	x x x x	X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X		PROVISIONAL
1479 1482-1484 1485 1486 1487 & Corr. 1, 2 1488, 1489 1490 & Corr. 1	X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X		A/CN.9/ 73,74 A/CONF.43/ 5 (Sales no.: R.71. IV.8) A/CONF.57/SR. 1-2	x	x	x	x x x		Cumulated ed.
1491-1501 1502 1503, 1504 A/C. 5/L.	X X X	x x	x x	x x	x x	LIMITED	A/SPC/ 151/Add. 2, 3 158 A/SPC/L.	x x	x x	x x	x x		Multilingual LIMITED
1091/Rev. 1 1097 1098 & Rev. 1 1099 1100 & Rev. 1 1101-1104	X X X X X X	X X X X X	X X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X X		257 258 & Rev. 1 259, 260 A/SPC/PV. 849 *A/SPC/SR.	x x x x	X X X	X X X X	X X X	X X X	LIMITED PROVISIONAL
*A/C.5/SR. 1535 1536 1537,1538 1539 & Corr.1 1540-1555	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X X		PROVISIONAL	844 845 846-848 849 850-855 AT/	X X X X	x x	X X X X	X X X X		
1556 1557-1559 A/C.6/L. 869 870/Rev.1	x x x	x x x	x x x	x x	X X X	LIMITED	11/Rev. 4 (Sales no.: E. F. 73. X. 1) DP/L. 177/Add. 4	X X	X X	X	X		LIMITED
872 876 879 879/Rev. 1 880	x	x	x	x x	X X X X		206/Add. 3 249 251 251/Add. 2 253	X X X X X X	x x	X X	x		
880/Rev. 1 881, 882 883 & Rev. 1 884 & Rev. 1 885	X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X X X	X X X X X	X X X X		254 256 257 (Vol. I) 257 (Vol. II) 257 (Vol. III)	X X X X	x x x	x x x	x x x		
885/Corr.1 885/Rev.1	x	x	x	X	x	Russian only	257 (Vols. IV, V) 257 (Vol. VI)	x	X X	X X	x x		
885/Rev. 1/Corr.1 885/Rev. 2 886, 887	X X	X X	X X	X X X	x x	Russian only	257 (Vol. VII) 258 259	X X	X X	x	X X		
888-891 892 893 & Rev. 1 894-897 *A/C. 6/SR.	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X X	X X X	PROVISIONAL	259/Corr.1 260,261 262,263 266 DP/SR.	X X X X	x x	x x	x x		English only
1370 1371 1372 1373-1377 1378	x x	X X X	X X X	X X X X			313 and 319 <u>to</u> 328 329-340	x x	x x	x x			Cumulated ed. Cumulated ed.

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	E	<u>بع</u> ز	N.	R R		Languages		프	<u> </u>	S.	<u>н</u>	<u> </u>	Languages
E/ 5020 (E/CN.11/ 987) (ESCOR, 51st sess., suppl. no.2)				x			E/CN.6/ 568/Corr.1 (E/5109/Corr.1) (ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl.						
5109/Corr. 1							no.6 [Corr.]) E/CN.7/	х	x			x	Chinese mimeo.
(E/CN.6/568/ Corr.1)							547/Add. 3/Rev. 1		x				
(ESCOR, 52nd sess., suppl.							550 (E/CN. 7/ AC. 10/1)	х					
no. 6 [Corr.]) 5218/Add. 1	X X	X X	x		x	Chinese mimeo.	E/CN.7/AC.10/ 1 (E/CN.7/550)	x					
5222	x	X X	X X	X X	x		E/CN.11/ 987 (E/5020)						
5228 5228/Add. 1	x	x	<u> </u>	^		English and	(ESCOR, 51st						
5228/Add. 2	x	x	x			French only	sess., suppl. no.2)				x		
5229, 5230 E/INF/	х	х	x	x			1004 (Sales no. : E. 72. II. F. 18)	x					
129	х	х	x	х			1023 (Sales no. :	x					
E/L. 1530	х		x		x	LIMITED	E. 72. II. F. 22) 1057	х					
1530/Rev. 1 E/RES/	х	х	X	х	x		1060 E/CN.11/L.	х					LIMITED
1732 (LIII) E/SR.	х	х	x	х			341 342	X X	x				
1800-1808 (ESCOR,							E/CN.11/CONF.						
51st sess.) *1846	x	X X	x			Bound volume PROVISIONAL	SD (2)/ 1,2		x				
E/AC.7/SR. 691-702	x					Cumulated ed.	E/CN.11/CONF. SD (2)/L.						LIMITED
E/AC.51/L.	_	vr	v	x		LIMITED	1 2 (Part I)	x	XX				
74 E/C.7/	х	х	x				2 (Part II)		X				
30/Add. 1 34	X X	X X	X X	X X			3 E/CN.11/ERD/		x				
37 38/Add. 1	X X	x	x	x			Sub. 1 (XII)/L. 2		x				LIMITED
38/Add. 3	x	х	x	x			4		X				
40/Add. 3 E/C. 7/SR.	x		x				6,7 9-11		X X				
30-42 E/C.8/		х				Cumulated ed.	E/CN.11/I&NR/ 83/Rev.1	x					
1	x	x	x	x			E/CN. 11/I&NR/L. 140-143	x					LIMITED
E/CN. 2/CONF. 5/ 48/Add. 1	x						145-147	x					TRUTED
E/CN. 3/L. 75/Add. 13-17	x	x	x	x		LIMITED	E/CN. 11/TRADE/L. 207	x					LIMITED
75/Add.18	x	x	x	x			212, 213 214	X X	x				
(Parts I, II) 75/Add. 19	x	x	x	x			215	X					
E/CN.4/AC.22/RT. 128		x				LIMITED	217-219 221	X X					
131 E/CN. 4/Sub. 2/SR.	х						E/CN. 11/TRANS/ 197	x					
636-650		х					E/CN. 11/TRANS/L.	x					LIMITED
E/CN.5/ 476	х	x	x				160 160/Add. 2	x					
477 481	x	X X	XX	X X			161, 162 163 & Add. 1	X X					
483	х	x	x				164-166	x					
484, 485	х	X	x	X		l	167/Add.2	X	l	I	1	I	ŧ

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
	ũ	F	Sp.	ਸ਼ੁੱ	ັບ	Languages		ធ	F	Sp	Ŗ	Ū	Languages
E/CN. 11/TRANS/							E/CONF. 59/C. 1 & 2/						I DOTTED
WPTASD/L. 2		x				LIMITED	B/L. 4 (E/CONF.59/L.3)	x	x	x	x		LIMITED
5 & Corr.1		x					5	x					
11 16	x	х					7/Add.11 E/CONF.59/C.2/L.		х				LIMITED
18, 19	Δ	х					3			x	x		
23		х					8		X	X	X		
E/CN.12/ 935/Rev.1 (Sales							9-11 11/Add. 3	X X	X X	X X	X X		
no. : S. 73. II.G. 1)			x				11/Add. 4	х	x	x			
E/CN. 14/							13 & Add. 1	X X	X X	X X	X X		
520 (Part II) (Sales no. : F. 72. II. K.							14 E/CONF, 59/C, 3/L.	^	^	^			LIMITED
5)		х					2/Rev. 1/Add. 1			х			
575 (E/CN. 14/ CAP. 4/13)	x	x					3 5	х	x	X	X X		
E/CN. 14/BUD/	^	А				LIMITED	5 5/Add. 1		x				
17	x						5/Add. 2	X	X	X			
E/CN. 14/CAP. 4/ 13 (E/CN. 14/575)	x	x					5/Add.3 6	X X	X X	X X	X X		
E/CN. 14/DOC/						LIMITED	7	x					
37 D (ON 14 /DD)	X	х				Bilingual	E/CONF. 59/MISC.						LIMITED
E/CN. 14/INR/ 202	x					LIMITED	3/Add. 3 E/CONF. 61/		x				
E/CN. 14/LIB/SER.E/							3 & Add. 1	х					
5 E/CN.14/NAC/	x	х				Bilingual LIMITED	E/CONF.62/INF/ 1	x					LIMITED
53, 54		x					2	x	x				
E/CN. 14/POP/						LIMITED	E/ECE/						
71 74	X X	x					324/Rev. 1/Add. 21/ Corr. 1						
76	x						(E/ECE/						
E/CONF. 59/	x	x	x	x			TRANS/505/						
22/Corr.1 39	x	Δ					Rev. 1/Add.21/ Corr. 1)		x				French only
39/Add. 3							324/Rev. 1/Add. 27						
(Annexes I, II) 41	x	X X	X X	X			(E/ECE/ TRANS/505/						
42/Add. 1	x	x	x	x			Rev. 1/Add. 27)	x	x		x		
43 E/CONE 50/I			х	x		TIMITE	E/ECE/TRANS/						
E/CONF. 59/L. 2	x		x	x		LIMITED	505/Rev. 1/Add.21/ Corr. 1						
3 (E/CONF. 59/		1					(E/ECE/324/						
C.1 & 2/B/ L.4)	x	x	x	x			Rev. 1/Add. 21/ Corr, 1)		x				French only
4	x	Δ					505/Rev. 1/Add.27						I I Chen Only
8/Corr.1	X	X	X	X			(E/ECE/324/						
9,10 E/CONF.59/BUR/L.	x	х	х	x		LIMITED	Rev. 1/Add. 27) E/ICEF/SR.	х	x		х		
1	x	x	х	x			426-439		x				Cumulated ed.
E/CONF. 59/C. 1/L. 5/Add. 1/Corr. 1	x	x	x	x		LIMITED	E/ICEF/AB/L.	v	v	v			LIMITED
5/Add. 1/Corr. 1 5/Add. 2	x	Λ		X			120 121	X X	x	X X			
5/Add. 3	x	X	X	X			121/Corr.1	x					English only
5/Add.3/Corr.2 5/Add.4	X X	X X	X X	X X			E/INCB/ 14/Add, 2, 3				x		
5/Add.6	x	X	x	X			E/IT/1970/				1	ł	
5/Add.7	X X	X X	x	X X			94	x	X	x			
10-15	^	Δ					95		x	1		l	

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	F rench	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
E/IT/1971/ 1 2-4 5-8 9 10, 11 12 14 15, 16 17 19 21	x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x x				ID/WG. 13/ 31, Vol. II (ID/36, Vol. II) (Sales no.: F. 70. II. B. 8) ID/WG. 111/ 6 ID/WG. 143/ 1 OPI/NGO/ 2 S/	x	x x	x			LIMITED LIMITED
21 24-29 32-39 E/NA.1971/ 1/Add.1 E/NL.1971/ 8-22 23	x x x	x x x	x			Trilingual English only English and	7930/Add. 1820- 1848 10770/Add. 15, 16 10770/Add. 18 10777/Add. 2 10840 10841, 10842	X X X X X X X	x x x x x x	x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X	x x x	
24-29 31 33-35	X X X					Spanish only English only English only English only	10842/Corr.1 10843,10844 10845 (A/8932) 10846 10847	X X X	X X X	X X X	X X X X	X X X X X	Russian only
E/NS. 1972/Summary 2 ID/ 36, Vol. II (ID/ WG. 13/31,		х					10848 (A/8975) 10849, 10850 10851 (A/8995) S/Agenda/	x x x	X X X	X X X	x x x	x x	
WG. 13/31, Vol. II) (Sales no.: F. 70. II. B. 8) 40/4 (Sales no.: F. 69. II. B. 39, Vol. 4) 40/8 (Sales no.: F. 69. II. B. 39, Vol. 8) 54 (Sales no.: F. 70. II. B. 24) 78 (Sales no.: S. 72. II. B. 17) 88 (Sales no.: R. 72. II. B. 22) ID/B/C. 3/ 1/Rev. 1 ID/B/C. 3/INF/ 2/Add. 1	x	x x x x x	x	x x			5/ Rgenta/ 1679 1680 1681, 1682 1683 S/PV. 1342 (SCOR, 22nd year) 1345 (SCOR, 22nd year) 1354-1356 (SCOR, 22nd year) 1360, 1361 (SCOR, 22nd year) 1367 (SCOR, 22nd year) 1397 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1406 (SCOR, 23rd year)	X X X X X	x x x x x	x x x x x x x x	x		
2/Rev. 1 2/Rev. 1 ID/B/C. 3/L. 1 2, 3 4 5 6, 7 ID/LC. 32 33 ID/SER. G/ 40	x x x x x x x x x	x x x x x x x	x x x	x x x		LIMITED	1413 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1415 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1421, 1422 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1424, 1425 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1429-1431 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1435 (SCOR, 23rd year) 1443 (SCOR, 23rd year)	x x x x x x x x					

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
S/PV.		<u> </u>	s i	<u> </u>		Languages		<u> </u>	<u><u> </u></u>	^{so}	- <u></u>		Languages
1145, 1446 (SCOR,							ST/SOA/ 114 (Sales no.:						
23rd year)	x						E. 72. IV. 9)	х					
1450 (SCOR, 23rd year)	x						ST/TAO/M/						
1452-1461 (SCOR,							63 (Sales no.: E.72. II. H. 3)	x					
23rd year)	x						ST/TAO/SER.C/						
1463-1466 (SCOR,	x	x					139 (Sales no. :			-			
24th year) 1467, 1468 (SCOR,							S. 72. II. A. 7) TD/			х			
24th year)		x					111/Supp. 1	x					
1469 (SCOR, 24th	x						121/Corr.1	X					
year) 1470 (SCOR, 24th							122/Supp.1/Corr.1 138/Supp.1/Corr.1	х		x			
year)	x	x					140/Corr.1	x		<u> </u>	ļ		English only
1471, 1472 (SCOR,		x					140/Supp. 3			х			
24th year) 1473, 1474 (SCOR,		^					140/Supp. 4 TD/III/C. 2/SR.	X					
24th year)	x	х					1 to 19		x				Cumulated ed.
1478 (SCOR, 24th		x					TD/III/C.3/SR.						
year) 1480 (SCOP, 24th		Â					1-24 TD/III/C.4/SR.	X					Cumulated ed.
year)		х					1-12	x					Cumulated ed.
1486 (SCOR, 24th		x					TD/B/						
year) *1679	x	x	x	x		PROVISIONAL	37°/Add.6 399 (Sales no.:	х					
*1680				х		PROVISIONAL	E. 72. II. D. 16)	x					
*1681-1683	х	х	х	х		PROVISIONAL	407	x					
S/RES/ 323, 324 (1972)	x	х	x	x	x		407/Add.2 408	х	X	X	x		
ST/CES/							410	x					
26 (Sales no. :							412	х	х	х	x		
R. 72. II. E/ Mim. 12)				x			413, 414 TD/B/INF/				X		
ST/CS/SER. F/							$\frac{1D}{B}/\frac{1NF}{39}/\text{Corr. 1}$	x					
285/Corr.5	x						TD/B/AC. 5/						
ST/ECA/ 166 (Sales no.:							39/Add.10 39/Add.10/Corr.1	x	x	X			English only
E.72.XVI.4)	x						41/Corr.1	x	x	х	x		Eligiish only
174 (Sales no.: C.73.IX.1)					x		TD/B/AC. 11/						
ST/ECAFE/SER.F/					^		9 TD/B/C.3/SR.			х			
40 (Sales no. :							92-110	x					Cumulated ed.
Е. 72. П. F. 20) ST/ECAFE/SER. M/	x						TD/B/C.4/						
27 (Sales no. :							101	x		x	X		
E/F.72.II.F.							102 UNCTAD/TAP/						
19) ST/ECE/AIR POLL/	x	X				Bilingual	19		x				
1/Add. 3				x			$\frac{\text{UNRISD}}{72}$ C.		x				
ST/ECE/GAS/				1			Z SALES NUMBERS		^				
34 ST/ECE/STEEL/				X			F. 69. II. B. 39, Vol. 4						
40/Corr. 1 (Sales							(ID/40/4)		x				
no.: E.F.R.72.							F. 69. II. B. 39, Vol. 8 (ID/40/8)		x				
II. E. Mim. 14) ST/LIB/SER. I/A.	Х	X		X			F. 70. II. B. 8 (ID/36,						
12,13	x						Vol. Π) (ID/WG, 13/		- -				
ST/LIB/SER.K/							31, Vol. II) F, 70, II, B, 24 (ID/54)		XX				
40	x	х				Bilingual							
	x	x				Bilingual	F. 70. II. B. 24 (ID/54)		4				

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	E	Гц.	S	<u>۳</u>	U U	Languages		ਸ਼	F4	Ś	~	0	Languages
SALES NUMBERS R.71. IV. 8 (A/CON F. 43/5) E.72. I. 16 (Basic facts about the United Nations) S.72. II. A.7 (ST/TAO/	x			x			$\begin{array}{c} \begin{array}{c} \textbf{OFFICIAL RECORDS} \\ \hline \textbf{General} \\ \hline \textbf{Assembly} \\ \hline \textbf{24th session:} \\ \hline \textbf{Meetings:} \\ \textbf{A/PV.} \\ 1777 \end{array}$	x					
SER. C/139) S. 72. II. B. 17 (ID/78) R. 72. II. B. 22 (ID/88) E. 72. II. D. 16 (TD/B/ 399)	x		X X	x			26th session: Annexes, Agenda item: 8			x			
E.72. II. E.8 (Statis- tics of world trade in steel, 1971)	x						12 23 33 and 92 35		x x	x			
E/F/R.72.II.E.10 (Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe, 1971)	x	x		x		Trilingual	47 49 54		x x	X X X			
Europe, 1971) R. 72. II. E/Mim. 12 (ST/CES/26) E. F. R. II. E. Mim. 14	~	Δ		x		11 minguat	82 86 and 99 Supplements: 6B (A/8406/Add.2)	x	x x	x	x		
(ST/ECE/STEEL/ 40/Corr.1) E.72. II. F.18 E/CN.11/1004)	x x	x		x			27th session: Supplements: 2 (A/8702)	x	x	x	x	x x	
E/F. 72. II. F. 19 (ST/ECAFE/ SER. M/27)	x	x				Bilingual	4 (A/8704) 12 (A/8712) 21 (A/8721) 22B (A/8722/					x x	
E. 72. II. F. 20 (ST/ECAFE/ SER. F/40)	x						Add. 2) Economic and Social Council		X				
E. 72. II. F. 22 (E/CN. 11/1023) E. 72. II. H. 3 (ST/ TAO/M/63)	x x						51st session: Meetings: E/SR. 1800-1808		x				Bound volume
F. 72. II. K. 5 (E/CN. 14/520 (Part II))		x					Supplements: 2 (E/5020) (E/CN.11/987)		~		x		
E. 72. IV/9 (ST/SOA/ 114) E. 72. XVI. 4 (ST/ ECA/166) S. 73. II. G. 1	x x						52nd session: Supplements: 6 [Corr.](E/5109/ Corr.1) (E/CN.6/568/						
(E/CN. 12/935/ Rev. 1) C. 73. IX. 1 (ST/ECA/ 174) E. F. 73. X. 1 (AT/11/			х		x		Corr. 1) <u>Security</u> Council 22nd year (1967): Meetings: S/PV.	х	x				
Rev. 4) OFFICIAL RECORDS General assembly 5th special session:	x	x					1342 1345 1354-1356 1360, 1361			X X X X X			
Meetings: A/PV. 1538 24th session:	x						1367 23rd year (1968): Meetings: S/PV. 1397		x	л			
Meetings: A/PV. 1771		x					1406 1413 1415	x x	x				

Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages	Document Symbol	English	French	Spanish	Russian	Chinese	Remarks and/or Other Languages
$\begin{array}{r} \begin{array}{c} \textbf{OFFICIAL RECORDS} \\ \hline \textbf{Security Council} \\ \hline \textbf{23rd year (1968):} \\ \textbf{Meetings:} \\ \textbf{S/PV.} \\ \hline \textbf{1421, 1422} \\ \hline \textbf{1424, 1425} \\ \hline \textbf{1429-1431} \\ \hline \textbf{1435} \\ \hline \textbf{1443} \\ \hline \textbf{1445, 1446} \\ \hline \textbf{1450} \\ \hline \textbf{1452-1461} \\ \hline \textbf{24th year (1969):} \\ \textbf{Meetings:} \\ \textbf{S/PV.} \\ \hline \textbf{1463-1466} \\ \hline \textbf{1467, 1468} \\ \hline \textbf{1469} \\ \hline \textbf{1470} \\ \hline \textbf{1471, 1472} \\ \hline \textbf{1473, 1474} \\ \hline \textbf{1478} \\ \end{array}$	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X					OFFICIAL RECORDS Security Council 24th year (1969): Meetings: S/PV. 1480 1486 MISCE LLANEOUS PUBLICATIONS Annual bulletin of gas statistics for Europe, 1971 (Sales no. : E/F/R. 72. II. E. 10) Basic facts about the United Nations (Sales no. : E.72. I. 16) Statistics of world trade in steel, 1971 (Sales no. : E.72. II. E. 8)	x x x	x x x		x		Trilingual

UNITED NATIONS DOCUMENTS INDEX

Subject Index

DECEMBER 1972 Volume 23, No. 12

Introductory Note

GENERAL

1. This index contains subject as well as author and title headings relating to the entries in the checklist section. It is arranged alphabetically, word by word. Hyphenated words are counted as one word.

ENTRIES

2. Subject and author headings are given in capital letters. Titles are underscored. In cross-references the entry is given in small letters, and the established form of the entry, following the word "See", is given in capital letters, *e.g.*, Afforestation: See FORESTS AND FORESTRY.

(a) When a corporate entry relates to a body which is not exclusively a United Nations body, the indication of the parent organization to which it belongs is given in parentheses at the end of the entry, *e.g.*, CONCILIATION AND GOOD OFFICES COMMISSION (UNESCO); INTER-GOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE ON THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO). The same procedure is followed in the case of conferences, meetings, seminars, workshops etc., convened by United Nations regional economic commissions, *e.g.*, SEMINAR ON POPULATION PROBLEMS IN AFRICA (ECA/UN), Cairo 1962.

(b) When an entry is used both as author and as subject heading, the author heading is identified by the words "documents by".

(c) Entries relating to bodies that issue documents carry in parentheses at the end of the entry the symbol assigned to their series, e.g., ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-).

(d) Form sub-headings are used, under main headings as well as under sub-headings, to group documents in systematic order according to their nature and importance when it is warranted by the relevance of the entry or the amount of the information entered. The form sub-headings in use are: <u>Reports</u>, <u>Resolutions</u>, (Other) documents, Draft resolutions, Financial implications, <u>Meeting records</u>.

ABBREVIATIONS

3. Abbreviations of names of agencies etc., are listed in a separate group at the beginning of each letter; they do not appear in their proper alphabetical place in the index.

REFERENCES

4. References are generally made to document symbols or sales numbers, or both, as appropriate. Whenever a text is contained in the *Official Records* it is so indicated. The full bibliographical description of the title entry of any document referred to can be found in the checklist section. In the few cases where a document or a publication does not bear a document symbol or a sales number, reference is made to the page in the checklist section where the publication is described.

5. The word "text" in parentheses is used to denote the actual text of the document (such as a convention or constitutional instrument) to which the subject-heading relates, as distinct from mere references to that document as a subject in other documentation.

6. An asterisk (*) is used to indicate documents issued as drafts or preliminary texts subject to revision, or in provisional (mimeographed) editions subject to later publication in the printed *Official Records* or as printed sales publications. These preliminary or provisional documents are <u>not</u> for general distribution, deposit or sale.

USE OF THE INDEX

7. The subject indexes, both monthly and annual, may be used as direct reference guides to documents in collections organized by document symbols and sales numbers.

LANGUAGES OF ISSUE OF DOCUMENTS

8. Information concerning the languages in which the documents have been published can be found in the List of Documents and Publications Issued. This listing, intended mainly to record translations from the language of original issue, does not necessarily parallel the checklist. The bibliographical description of a given document may therefore be found in an issue of the monthly *United Nations Documents Index* following or preceding the one in which the language editions are listed.

ACABQ: See Advisory Committee on Administrative and **Budgetary Questions**

ACC: See Administrative Committee on Co-ordination

- AD HOC COMMITTEE OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY FOR THE ANNOUNCEMENT OF VOLUNTARY CON-TRIBUTIONS TO THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH COM-MISSIONER FOR REFUGEES (A/AC, 157/-) -- proceedings *A/AC.157/SR.1
- AD HOC COMMITTEE OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY FOR THE ANNOUNCEMENT OF VOLUNTARY CON-TRIBUTIONS TO THE UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST (A/AC. 158/-)
- -- proceedings *A/AC.158/SR.1
- AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CO-OPERATION BETWEEN UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME AND UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOP-MENT ORGANIZATION
- -- report A/8925; A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1; *A/PV. 2106; *A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1477, 1491, 1497; *GA res. 2953 (XXVII); E/5190
- AD HOC WORKING GROUP OF EXPERTS ESTABLISHED UNDER RESOLUTIONS 2 (XXIII), 2 (XXIV), 21 (XXV), 8 (XXVI) and 7 (XXVII) OF THE COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS (E/CN. 4/AC. 22/-)
- -- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)
- -- budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/ SR.1557
- -- work programme, 1972: financial implications A/8406/ Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)

Addiction-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION See also Joint Meetings of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination and the Administrative Committee on Coordination

- -- agenda E/INF/119/Add. 3(provisional text)
- -- & subsidiary bodies: meetings, 1972: lists E/INF/119/Add.3 meetings, 1973: lists E/INF/129 -- work programme E/5198; *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1728
- (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- Administrative Management Service: manpower utilization survey: See SECRETARIAT: staff: survey
- Administrative Tribunal: See UNITED NATIONS ADMINIS-TRATIVE TRIBUNAL

ADOPTION LAW

-- convention: UN conference (proposed) Reports A/8951 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3028 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1988/Rev. 1

ADOPTION LAW (continued)

-- convention: UN conference (proposed) (continued)

 $\frac{Meeting \ records}{GA, \ 27th \ sess.:}$ *A/PV.2114 *A/C. 3/SR. 1975

- ADVISORY COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS ON THE WORLD POPULATION PLAN OF ACTION
- -- date and meeting place A/8703/Add.1 (Part V) -- establishment E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12), 5225; *E/SR. 1845
- -- meetings E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.12)
- -- members: increase A/8703/Add.1 (Part V); E/5212 (E/CN.9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12); *E/SR. 1845
- ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS

-- members:

- election A/8881; *A/PV. 2097; *A/C. 5/SR. 1534; *GA res. 2939 (XXVII)
- increase: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- reports to GA, 27th sess.:

eports to GA, 27th	sess.:
A/8708/Add.25	Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor be- yond the Limits of National Ju- risdiction: sessions, 1973: finan- cial implications
A/8708/Add.21	Developing countries: trained per- sonnel: outflow: study (proposed): financial implications
A/8708/Add.11	ECA: UN accommodations, Addis Ababa: construction: budget, 1973
A/8708/Add.11	ECAFE: UN accommodations, Bang- kok: construction: budget, 1973
A/8708/Add.11	ECLA: UN building: Santiago: con- struction: budget, 1973
A/8708/Add.23	Governing council for environmen- tal programmes: establishment (proposed): financial implications
A/8708/Add.23	Human environment: UN environ- ment secretariat: establishment (proposed): financial implications
A/8708/Add. 23	Human settlements: environmental improvement: fund: establish- ment (proposed): study (pro- posed): financial implications
A/8708/Add.20	Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971: ad hoc cttee: finan- cial implications
A/8708/Add.25	Law of the sea: conference, 1973/ 1974: financial implications
A/8708/Add.28	Namibia: publicity campaign: finan- cial implications
A/8708/Add.14	Natural disasters: assistance
A/8708/Add.16	Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant: increase (proposed): financial implications
A/8914	Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: review
A/8708/Add. 29	Shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft): conference of plenipotentiaries (proposed): fi- nancial implications

ADVISORY COMMITTI	EE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-
	IONS (continued)
reports to GA, 27th	
A/8708/Add. 29	Shipping: liner conferences: code of
	conduct (draft): conference of
	plenipotentiaries (proposed):
	preparatory cttee: establishment
	(proposed): financial implications
A/8708/Add.19	Special Cttee on Apartheid: Interna-
	tional Conference of Trade
	Unions against Apartheid, Geneva
	1973, participation in: financial
A /0709 /A JJ 19	implications
A/8708/Add.13	Special Cttee on the Question of Defining Aggression: continua-
	tion: financial implications
A/8708/Add. 24	Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli
11/01/00/11/00.21	Practices Affecting the Human
	Rights of the Population of the
	Occupied Territories: continua-
	tion: financial implications
A/8708/Add. 24	Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli
	Practices Affecting the Human
	Rights of the Population of the
	Occupied Territories: meetings,
	1973: financial implications
A/8708/Add.24	Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli
	Practices Affecting the Human
	Rights of the Population of the
	Occupied Territories: work pro- gramme, 1973: financial impli-
	cations
A/8708/Add.18	States: & international organiza-
	tions: representation: conference
	(proposed): financial implications
A/8708/Add. 25	Territorial sea: limitation: econom-
	ic implications: study: financial
	implications
A/8708/Add. 27	Terrorism: prevention: ad hoc
	cttee: establishment (proposed):
	financial implications
A/8974	UN: documentation
A/8708/Add.26	UN: documentation: legal publica-
A/8708/Add. 30	tions: financial implications UN: finances: budget, 1973
A/8708/Add. 22	UN: finances: income: revenue-
N/ 01 00/ Maa. 22	producing activities
A/8840/Add. 2	UN: finances: trust funds
A/8708/Add. 17	UN: Headquarters: accommodations
A/8900/Add. 2	UN: organs and subsidiary organs:
	members: travel and other ex-
	penses: review
A/8708/Add.17	UN: relocation of Secretariat units:
	study
A/8935	UN: staff college: establishment
. (0700 (1.11.00	(proposed)
A/8708/Add.29	UNCTAD: work programme, 1973-
A /0700 /A JJ 00	1974: financial implications
A/8708/Add.28	UN Council for Namibia: activities,
A/8708/Add. 28	1973: financial implications UN Council for Namibia: meetings,
15/ 01 00/ Auu. 20	1973: financial implications
A/8708/Add. 28	UN Council for Namibia: members:
, ,	increase: financial implications
A/8916	UNDP: finances: administrative
	budget, 1973: estimates
A/8708/Add. 28	UN Fund for Namibia: continuation:
	financial implications

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-**GETARY QUESTIONS** (continued)

-	reports to GA, 27th	sess. (continued)
	A/8708/Add. 12	UNIDO: general conference, 2nd,
		1975 (proposed): financial impli-
		cations
	A/8708/Add.15	UN university: founding cttee:
		establishment (proposed): finan-
		cial implications

A/8708/Add. 23 World Environment Day (5 Jun): preparations: financial implications

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS, documents by

-- JIU: reports A/8900/Add. 1

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS: CHAIRMAN

-- honorarium A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE AND BUD-GETARY QUESTIONS: CHAIRMAN, documents by -- WFP: finances: budget cycle E/L. 1518

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON GLOBAL POPULATION STRATEGY

-- change of name E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12), 5225; *E/SR. 1845

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE APPLICATION OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY TO DEVELOPMENT

-- report, 9th E/5196; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1716 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- work programme E/5196; ESC res.1716 (LIII) in

E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON THE UNITED NATIONS EDU-CATIONAL AND TRAINING PROGRAMME FOR SOUTHERN AFRICA Reports A/8960 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2981 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1016

Afars: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS

AFGHANISTAN, documents by

-- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021

-- developing countries: employment: promotion A/L. 695

-- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1

- -- GA, 27th sess. : hearings: human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/158
- -- human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030

- AFGHANISTAN, documents by (continued)
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976
 - UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L. 694
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add.3
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNDP: indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/L.1266
- -= UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976

AFRICA

See also Organization of African Unity and names of countries and territories

-- refugees: assistance

Reports

- A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) UNHCR. Report, 1972
- A/8918 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1954, 1956

Africa, South: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN; SOUTH AFRICA

AFRICA, SOUTHERN

See also Advisory Committee on the United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa United Nations Educational and Training **Programme for Southern Africa** -- foreign investments in: publicity campaign A/8958

-- national liberation movements:

- assistance A/8959; *A/PV. 2067, 2071, 2078; A/C.4/ L. 1021; *GA res. 2980 (XXVII) GA, 27th sess., participation in A/8957
- -- racial discrimination and apartheid: elimination
 - Resolutions

*GA res. 2962 (XXVII)

- Draft resolutions
- A/L.690
- Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/FV.2085,2108

-- refugees: assistance A/8959; A/C. 4/L. 1021; *A/C. 4/ SR. 2006; *GA res. 2980 (XXVII)

AGGRESSION

See also Force, Threat or use of

-- definition

- See also Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression
- Reports
 - A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972
 - A/8708/Add. 13 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 868
 - A/8929
 - GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on A/8946 administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8929
 - Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2967 (XXVII)
- Other documents
 - A/C. 5/1478; A/C. 6/L. 875 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.868

Meeting records GA, 27th sess. :

- *A/PV.2109 *A/C.5/SR.1542
 - *A/C.6/SR.1366,1371

Agrarian reform: See LAND REFORM

Agriculture: commodities: See COMMODITIES

Aircraft: hijacking: See HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT

ALGERIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration. 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1992 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970:
- implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C, 2/L, 1273/Rev. 1
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C. 3/ L. 1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976

Al-Khatib, Ziad: See PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

AMERICAN SAMOA

-- self-government or independence

- Reports $\overline{A/8955}$ (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report
- Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)

AMERICAN SAMOA (continued) -- self-government or independence (continued) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017 ANGOLA -- Cunene River Basin project A/8958; A/C. 4/L. 1024; *GA res. 2918, 2979 (XXVII) ANTIGUA -- self-government or independence Reports $\overline{A/8955}$ (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2987 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2021,2023 APARTHEID See also Africa, Southern: racial discrimination and apartheid International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 Racial discrimination Slavery South Africa: apartheid Special Committee on Apartheid -- elimination Resolutions *GA res. 2923 (XXVII)/Rev. 1 -- elimination: international conferences and meetings, 1973 *GA res. 2923 (XXVII)/Rev. 1 publicity campaign A/8406/Add 2 (GAOR 26th sess., suppl. no.6B); *A/PV.2085; *GA res. 2923 (XXVII)/Rev. 1 publicity campaign: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1 publicity campaign: financial implications *A/C.5/ SR.1526 -- suppression and punishment: convention (draft) Meeting records *A/PV.2085 GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1946 Arab refugees: See PALESTINE REFUGEES Arab Republic of Egypt: See EGYPT Arab States and Israel: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

Arabian Gulf situation: <u>See</u> PERSIAN GULF ISLANDS: occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971

Arafat, Yasir: <u>See</u> PALESTINE LIBERATION ORGANIZA-TION

ARBITRATION, COMMERCIAL

Reports

A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report

ARGENTINA, documents by -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1281 -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640 -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question S/10846 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- United Nations: Charter: review A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1 Members: admission A/L.685 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1, L.1277 -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971 ARMAMENTS RACE -- economic and social consequences Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 -- economic and social consequences: report: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) ASIA AND THE FAR EAST See also Economic Commission for Western Asia -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) ASIANS EXPELLED FROM UGANDA -- resettlement *A/C. 3/SR. 1955-1957 ASYLUM, RIGHT OF See also Territorial asylum Reports A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) UNHCR. Report, 1971/1972 Atomic bombs: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS ATOMIC ENERGY -- peaceful uses *A/PV. 2076, 2077 ATOMIC RADIATION -- effects Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2064 Atomic tests: See NUCLEAR TESTS Atomic weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS AUSTRALIA -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850 AUSTRALIA, documents by -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/L. 1276/Rev. 2 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/ L,884/Rev.1

-- international civil service commn: establishment (proposed) A/C. 5/L. 1099

- AUSTRALIA, documents by (continued)
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence
- A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1 -- UN: Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971

AUSTRIA

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850

AUSTRIA, documents by

- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1238
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant: increase (proposed) A/C.5/L.1096
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847/Add.1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1 -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UNIDO: headquarters: construction A/C. 2/276/Rev. 1
- -- UN University: establishment (proposed) A/C.2/ L. 1268; E/L. 1517/Rev. 2
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1270
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

- BACTERIOLOGICAL WEAPONS
- -- use: prohibition: Convention, 1971: accessions and ratifications *GA res. 2933 (XXVII)

BAHAMAS

-- self-government or independence

Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report

Resolutions

- *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)
- Draft resolutions
- A/C.4/L.1025

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005, 2016, 2017

BAHRAIN

-- UN, admission to A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2)

BAHRAIN, documents by

- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1

BALANCE OF PAYMENTS

Reports E/5215 IMF. Summary of the annual report, 1971/1972

BANGLADESH

- -- relief and assistance *A/C.3/SR.1954-1957
- -- UN, admission to (proposed) A/L. 685 & Add. 1; *A/PV. 2093; *GA res. 2937, 2938 (XXVII)
- -- UNIDO, participation in *A/PV.2106

BARBADOS, documents by

- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add.1
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782/Add. 2

BELGIUM, documents by

- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/L.884/Rev.1
- -- international civil service commn: establishment (proposed) A/C, 5/L, 1099
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- Middle East situation A/L.688
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C, 3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C.6/L.877
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1

Belize: See BRITISH HONDURAS

BERMUDA

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report

Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2016,2017

BHUTAN, documents by

- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1

SUBJECT INDEX

BRITISH HONDURAS

BHUTAN: KING (Wangchuk, Jigme) -- tribute to *E/SR. 1833

- BOARD OF AUDITORS
- -- members: election A/8883; *A/PV.2097; *A/C.5/ SR. 1519; *GA res. 2941 (XXVII)

BOERI DE CERVETTO, LELIA INES (Argentina) -- biography E/5218

BOLIVIA, documents by

- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L.1276/Rev.2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1, L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1

BORGE DE SOTOMAYOR, AMELIA (Nicaragua) -- biography E/5218

- BOTSWANA
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12)

BOTSWANA, documents by

- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- Brain drain: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: trained personnel: outflow

BRAZIL, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- ESC, 54th sess.: agenda E/L.1531
- -- economic security E/L.1531
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C. 3/ L,1976
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence S/10840
- -- United Nations:
- Charter: review A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1 organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: review A/C.5/L.1104 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1256
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976

-- status Reports A/8955 (Part III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee, Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2021 BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2005,2016,2017

British Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH)

BROWN, R. MANNING, JR. (United States) -- biography A/8764

BRUNEI

-- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR,2016,2017

BULGARIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/L, 1021
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C.2/L.1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L, 676/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C.3/L.1990
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L. 689
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L.676/Rev.1
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1986

BURUNDI

-- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

BURUNDI, documents by

- -- GA, 27th sess. : Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- SC: report, 1971/1972 A/L. 692
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972

BURUNDI, documents by (continued)

- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C.4/L.1028 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C.3/L.1971

BUSINESS

- -- restrictive practices
 - Resolutions
 - ESC res. 1721 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl, no.1) Meeting records

```
ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836
```

BYELORUSSIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C.2/L.1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L, 676/Rev. 1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- States: & international organizations: representation:
- articles (draft) A/C.6/L.873/Rev.1
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C.3/L.1975

CMEA: See Council for Mutual Economic Assistance

CPC: See Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

Calendars of conferences: See under body concerned

CAMBODIA SITUATION

Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1940,1943

CAMEROON, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1; A/C. 4/L. 1025 & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970; implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L, 1030
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020

CAMEROON, documents by (continued)

- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L, 1248/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence
- A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2

CANADA, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 884/Rev. 1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- narcotic drugs: control: UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.637
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1
- -- UN: Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L.1264
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971

CANNABIS

- -- control *A/C.3/SR.1963
- Capital Development Fund: See UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND

CAPITAL PUNISHMENT

- Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3011 (XXVII) Meeting records
- GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C. 3/SR. 1943-1947

CAYMAN ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence

Reports

- A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report
- Resolutions
- *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)
- Draft resolutions
- A/C.4/L.1025
- Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110
 - *A/C.4/SR.2005,2016,2017

CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC

-- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024
- -- crime: prevention A/C.3/L.1989/Rev.1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- CHAD, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/C. 4/L. 1025
 - & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024
- developing countries: least developed: special measures A/C.2/L.1260/Rev.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.; report A/C, 2/L, 1274/Rev, 2

CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGICAL WARFARE

-- prohibition: Protocol, Geneva 1925: accessions and ratifications *GA res. 2933 (XXVII)

CHEMICAL AND BACTERIOLOGICAL WEAPONS

- -- report: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- use: prohibition

Resolutions *GA res. 2933 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2093

CHEMICAL WEAPONS

-- use: prohibition: convention (draft) *GA res. 2933 (XXVII)

CHILDREN 1997

-- protection in armed conflicts *A/C. 3/SR, 1946

CHILE, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.2/L.1271/Rev.1
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- human rights:
 - respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1992
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1273/Rev.1

CHILE, documents by (continued)

- -- Namibia question A/C, 4/L, 1030
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1, L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L.1264
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1270

CHILE: PRESIDENT (Allende, S.)

-- address before GA *A/PV.2096

CHINA

See also Chinese refugees in Hong Kong Chinese refugees in Macau

- -- IBRD, representation in A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/ Rev 1
- -- IMF, representation in A/8703/Add, 1 (Part IV)/Rev. 1
- -- representation in specialized agencies *E/SR.1842, 1844
- -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10849

CHINA, documents by -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/632

CHINESE REFUGEES IN HONG KONG -- assistance A/C. 3/632

CHINESE REFUGEES IN MACAU -- assistance A/C. 3/632

CHOMCHAI, PRACHOON (Thailand) -- biography E/5218/Add.1

Civil service, International: See INTERGOVERNMENTAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

COCOA

-- International Agreement, 1972 *A/C.2/SR.1492 accessions and ratifications A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV.2115; A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2; *A/C.2/ SR. 1502, 1513; *GA res. 3041 (XXVII)

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)

COCOS (KEELING) ISLANDS (continued) -- self-government or independence (continued) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017 COLOMBIA, documents by -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L. 1276/Rev. 2 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/L.693 -- international civil service commn: establishment (proposed) A/C. 5/L. 1099 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640 -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1284 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1, L. 1274/Rev. 2 -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L.1263/Rev.1 indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/ L. 1262/Rev. 1 -- UN University: establishment (proposed) A/C.2/L.1268 -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1986 COLONIAL COUNTRIES See also Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8936 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8954, 8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2955, 2977, 2983-2987 (XXVII) Other documents A/8877 Japan. Letter, 28 Nov, concerning relations with Southern Africa A/8989 United Kingdom. Letter, 14 Dec, concerning transmitting information on Hong Kong under Article 73 e of the UN Charter A/C.4/757 New Zealand, Note verbale, 5 Dec, concerning the future constitutional development of Niue and Tokelau Islands Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1, L.1020, L.1025, L.1026, L.1027/Rev.1, L.1029/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2064-2074, 2078, 2104, 2107, 2110 *A/C. 3/SR. 1957 *A/C.4/SR.2005-2013,2015-2018, 2021, 2023 -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories Reports A/8958 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2979 (XXVII)

COLONIAL COUNTRIES (continued) -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories (continued) Other documents A/8877 Japan. Letter, 28 Nov. concerning relations with Southern Africa Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1024 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005-2008, 2016, 2017 -- independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies Reports A/8936 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report A/8959 E/5197 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2955, 2980 (XXVII) ESC res. 1720 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Other documents E/5223 ESC, 53rd sess.: President. Note Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 A/C. 4/L. 1021 $\frac{\text{Meeting records}}{\text{GA}, 27\text{th sess.}}$ *A/PV.2107,2110 *A/C.4/SR.2005-2008,2013, 2015 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- independence: UN activities: publicity *A/PV.2071,2078 UN activities: publicity: financial implications A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B); *A/C.5/SR.1517 UN resolutions: implementation *A/C. 3/SR. 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953, 1958, 1961, 1962, 1965 Colonialism: elimination; Declaration, 1960; implementation: See COLONIAL COUNTRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation COMMISSION FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT (E/CN. 5/-) -- members: confirmation E/5218 & Add. 1 COMMISSION FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, 23rd sess. -- work programme *GA res. 3028 (XXVII) COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS (E/CN, 4/-) -- members: confirmation E/5218 & Add. 1 election E/L. 1526 -- work: organization *A/C. 3/SR. 1945, 1946 COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS: COMMITTEES See Ad Hoc Working Group of Experts Established under Resolutions 2 (XXIII), 2 (XXIV), 21 (XXV), 8 (XXVI) and 7 (XXVII) of the Commission on Human Rights

COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS, 29th sess. -- date and meeting place *A/C. 3/SR. 1943 COMMISSION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS (E/CN. 7/-)

-- members: election E/L. 1526; *E/SR. 1837; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

- COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN (E/CN, 6/-)
- -- members: confirmation E/5218 & Add. 1 -- work programme *A/C. 3/SR. 1945
- COMMISSION ON THE STATUS OF WOMEN, 24th sess.
- -- report *A/C. 3/SR. 1935, 1944
- -- work programme *A/C. 3/SR. 1947
- COMMISSIONS OF THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL. FUNCTIONAL
- -- members:
- confirmation E/5218 & Corr. 1, Add. 1 election E/L.1526
- -- terms of reference: review ESC res. 1730 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE ESTABLISHED IN PURSUANCE OF SECU-**RITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION 253 (1968)**
- -- report S/10852(text)

COMMITTEE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING, 8th sess. -- report E/5204; *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1727 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

- COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION (E/AC. 51/-)
- -- members: election E/L. 1528
- -- reorganization E/5198; ESC res. 1730 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION, 12th sess.
- -- report ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (A/CN. 2/-)

-- members:

election *A/PV. 2097; *A/C. 5/SR. 1534; *GA res. 2940 (XXVII) increase A/8882; *A/PV.2081

COMMITTEE ON CRIME PREVENTION AND CONTROL -- work programme A/8940; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 3/L. 1973,

L. 1974, L. 1989/Rev. 1; *GA res. 3021 (XXVII)

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES (E/C, 7/-)

-- members: election *E/SR. 1837, 1845; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON RELATIONS WITH THE HOST COUNTRY -- continuation A/8968; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 6/L. 883/ Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1393; *GA res. 3033 (XXVII)

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL

-- members: election *E/SR, 1837, 1845; ESC, 53rd sess, : decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)

COMMITTEE ON REVIEW AND APPRAISAL, 1st sess.

-- report ESC res. 1723 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY FOR DE-VELOPMENT

- -- members: election *E/SR. 1837, 1845; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- terms of reference E/5196; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1715
- (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)(text)
- -- work programme E/5196; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1718 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION (CERD/C/-)
- -- reports *A/PV.2085
- -- work programme: financial implications *A/C.5/ SR, 1524, 1525
- COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DIS-CRIMINATION, 8th sess.
- -- date and meeting place *A/PV. 2085; *A/C. 5/SR. 1524, 1525

COMMITTEE ON THE PEACEFUL USES OF THE SEA-BED AND THE OCEAN FLOOR BEYOND THE LIMITS OF NATIONAL JURISDICTION (A/AC, 138/-)

- -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1 -- report *A/C.1/PV.1903
- -- sessions, 1972: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- sessions, 1973 A/8949; A/C.1/L. 634; *A/C.1/
- PV. 1906, 1908, 1914; *GA res. 3029 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 25, 8981;

A/C. 1/L. 639; A/C. 5/1496; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552

COMMITTEES OF THE ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, SESSIONAL See Co-ordination Committee Economic Committee Social Committee

COMMODITIES -- diversification Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1499 -- international conferences: summary records: dispensation A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115 international trade: intergovernmental consultations (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR, 1492 -- international trade: liberalization Reports A/8824/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3041 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1513 -- marketing and distribution systems Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1499

COMMODITIES (continued) -- prices: stabilization Reports A/8824/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Resolutions *GA res. 3041 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2, L. 1279 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1494, 1499, 1500, 1502, 1513 Communications: See SHIPPING COMPUTERS See also International Computing Centre, Geneva applications in UN organizations A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- applications in UN organizations: co-ordination Reports A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8985/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2116 *A/C. 5/SR. 1556 -- use for development Reports A/8963 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report $\frac{\text{Meeting records}}{\text{GA}, 27\text{th sess.: *A/PV. 2113}}$ *A/C. 2/SR. 1512

 $Conciliation: \underline{See} \ ARBITRATION, \ COMMERCIAL$

Conciliation Commission for Palestine: See UNITED NA-TIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALES-TINE

CONFERENCE OF GOVERNMENT EXPERTS ON THE RE-AFFIRMATION AND DEVELOPMENT OF INTERNA-TIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW APPLICABLE IN ARMED CONFLICTS (ICRC), Geneva 1972

- -- report A/8966; A/L. 693 & Add. 1; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 6/L. 884/Rev. 1, L. 885/Rev. 2; *A/C. 6/SR. 1385, 1386, 1388, 1390, 1392, 1393; *GA res. 3032 (XXVII)
- CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR SO-CIAL DEFENCE
- -- advisability A/8940; A/C. 3/L. 1089/Rev. 1; *GA res. 3021 (XXVII)
- CONFERENCE OF NON-NUCLEAR WEAPON STATES, Geneva 1968 -- recommendations: implementation

Resolutions *GA res. 2931 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2093

CONFERENCE OF PLENIPOTENTIARIES FOR THE ADOP-TION OF THE PROTOCOL ON PSYCHOTROPIC SUBSTANCES, Vienna 1971

-- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1490

CONFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEE ON DISARMAMENT -- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) - work programme *GA res. 2933, 2934 (XXVII) CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAF-FIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 agenda E/5206; ESC res. 1725 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)(provisional) -- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 -- date and meeting place E/5206 -- preparations Reports E/5206 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1725 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1837 -- recommendations E/5230-- work: organization E/5206**CONFERENCE ON NAMIBIA**, Brussels 1972 -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) CONGO, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1; A/C. 4/L. 1025 & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024 -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687 --- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- NSGT: information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/L.1022 -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1026 -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1 -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 Consular service: See DIPLOMATIC AND CONSULAR SERVICE Containerization: See CONFERENCE ON INTERNATIONAL CONTAINER TRAFFIC (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 Convention on the Non-Applicability of Statutory Limitations to War Crimes and Crimes against Humanity: See WAR CRIMES: statutory limitation: non-applicability: Convention, 1968 Co-operation, Regional: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION

Co-ordination among United Nations and specialized agencies: <u>See sub-heading</u> co-ordination <u>under spe-</u> <u>cific subject headings</u>

CO-ORDINATION COMMITTEE

-- members: election E/L, 1522

COSTA RICA. documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- human rights:
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- narcotic drugs: control: UN programme A/C, 3/L, 1978
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 873/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L.1263/Rev.1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

COUNCIL COMMITTEE ON NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGA-NIZATIONS (E/C, 2/-)

-- meeting, Jul 1972: report *E/SR. 1822

COUNCIL FOR MUTUAL ECONOMIC ASSISTANCE -- activities *E/SR. 1824

CRIME

See also War crimes

- War criminals
- -- offenders: treatment A/8940; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 3/ L. 1989/Rev. 1; *A/C. 3/SR. 1974; *GA res. 3021 (XXVII) Standard Minimum Rules: implementation *A/C. 3/ SR. 1973

-- prevention

Reports A/8940 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3021 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1

CRIMINALITY

-- & social change

Reports

A/8940 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report

Criminals: See CRIME: offenders

```
CSATORDAY, KAROLY (Hungary) -- tribute to *E/SR. 1833
```

CUBA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1
- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L, 676/Rev. 1/ Add. 1
- -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 1
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1986

CULTURAL PROPERTY

-- protection in armed conflict: Convention, 1954: implementation A/8932 (S/10845), 8975 (S/10848), 8995 (S/10851)

CYPRUS

- See also Cyprus situation
- -- maps S/10842
- CYPRUS, documents by
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add, 1
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L. 689
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C, 3/L, 1972
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

CYPRUS SITUATION Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 S/10842 S-G. Report on the UN operation in Cyprus, 27 May - 1 Dec 1972 Resolutions S/RES/324 (1972) Draft resolutions S/10847 Meeting records *S/PV.1683

CZECHOSLOVAKIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/ L.1021
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.2/ L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970:
- implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 873/Rev. 1 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study
- A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1 -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 881
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1975

DAHOMEY, documents by

- developing countires: least developed: special measures A/C. 2/L. 1260/Rev. 1
- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- Death penalty: See CAPITAL PUNISHMENT
- DECADE FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RACISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1973-1983 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2068 -- draft programme *A/PV. 2085
- Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace, 1971: See INDIAN OCEAN: Declaration as peace zone, 1971
- Declaration on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, 1967: See WOMEN: discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967
- Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples, 1960: See COLONIAL COUN-TRIES: independence: Declaration, 1960
- Declaration on the Promotion among Youth of the Ideals of Peace, Mutual Respect and Understanding between Peoples, 1965: See PEACEFUL RELATIONS AMONG **PEOPLES:** promotion among youth: Declaration, 1965

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/L. 1021 -- developing countries:
 - employment: promotion A/L. 695
 - trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN, documents by (continued)

- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 2 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 876
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1975

DEMOCRATIC YEMEN and OMAN

Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

DENMARK, documents by

- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C, 4/L, 1027/Rev. 1
- -- United Nations: finances: review A/C, 5/L, 1102
 - Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265

Dependence-producing drugs: See NARCOTIC DRUGS

Dependent territories: See NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRI-TORIES

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

- -- debt, external: servicing Reports
 - A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3039 (XXVII) Draft resolutions
 - A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115
 - *A/C. 2/SR. 1493, 1502, 1510, 1511

-- debt, external: servicing: study A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1; *A/C. 2/SR, 1502, 1510, 1511; *GA res. 3039 (XXVII)

- -- economic development: role of multinational corporations: Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2928 (XXVII)
 - ESC res. 1721 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd
 - sess., suppl. no. 1)
 - Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1499

-- economic development: role of multinational corporations study group: establishment E/5202; *E/SR, 1831-1834, 1836; ESC res. 1721 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued) -- employment: promotion A/8963; A/L. 695; *A/PV. 2113; A/C. 2/L. 1276/Rev. 2; *A/C. 2/SR. 1506, 1509, 1511; *GA res. 3018 (XXVII); E/5204; *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1727 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- foreign investments in $\frac{\text{Meeting records}}{\text{GA}, 27\text{th sess.}}: *A/PV.2096$ -- international trade: expansion A/8824/Add. 1; *GA res. 3040 (XXVII) -- land-locked: special measures Reports A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3041 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1261, L. 1274/Rev. 2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1491, 1494, 1497, 1498, 1502, 1513 -- land-locked: transport: fund: establishment (proposed) A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1261; *A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1498; *GA res. 2971 (XXVII) -- least developed: development assistance: special fund: establishment (proposed) ESC res. 1710 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- least developed: identification Reports E/5204 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1726 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1837 -- least developed: special measures Reports A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report E/5193/Add. 1 ESC, 53rd sess. : Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3036 (XXVII) ESC res. 1710 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1260/Rev. 1, L. 1274/Rev. 2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484, 1485, 1488-1491, 1493, 1494, 1499-1502, 1510, 1513 ESC, 53rd sess. :*E/SR. 1836 -- poverty: elimination A/8963; *A/PV.2113; A/C.2/
 L. 1276/Rev. 2; *A/C. 2/SR. 1506, 1509, 1511; *GA res. 3018 (XXVII); *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1727 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- trained personnel: outflow Reports A/8963 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3017 (XXVII)

DEVELOPING COUNTRIES (continued) -- trained personnel: outflow (continued) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1, L. 1281 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113,2114 *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1507-1509 -- trained personnel: outflow: study A/8963, 8970; *A/PV. 2113; A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1; *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1507-1509; A/C. 5/1494; *GA res. 3017 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 21; A/C. 2/ L. 1280; *A/C. 5/SR. 1548 DEVELOPMENT See also Advisory Committee on the Application of Science and Technology to Development Committee for Development Planning **Development** assistance Economic development Industrial development Industrial Development Board International Development Association International economic and social policy United Nations Conference on Trade and Development United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Organization United Nations Volunteers -- & human environment: See Human environment: & development -- & international trade: publicity: mobilization A/8893 DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE See also Technical co-operation United Nations Volunteers Reports A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/Rev. 1 ESC. Report, 197. E/5216 IBRD, IFC and IDA. Summary of annual reports, 1971/1972 Resolutions ESC res. 1727 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2096 *A/C.2/SR.1499 ESC, 53rd sess. :*E/SR. 1841, 1842 -- & special drawing rights: link Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR. 1500, 1501 DEVELOPMENT PLANNING -- advisory services Reports A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 -- advisory services: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- national strategy E/5204; ESC res. 1727 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) DIPLOMATIC AND CONSULAR SERVICE

-- training of personnel: UNITAR activities A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.14)

DIPLOMATS -- protection Reports A/8892, 8968 GA, 27th sess. : 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3033 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 6/L. 60C, <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2091, 2114 *A/C. 6/SR. 1393 *A/8892; * A/C. 6/L. 883/Rev. 1 -- protection: convention (draft) A/8892; *A/PV. 2091; *GA res. 2926 (XXVII) conference of plenipotentiaries, 1973 (proposed) A/8892; *A/PV. 2091 DISARMAMENT See also Conference of the Committee on Disarmament Military bases in foreign territories -- & development A/C. 2/278-- economic and social consequences Documents A/C.2/278 S-G. Note -- general and complete Resolutions *GA res. 2932 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2093 -- world conference (proposed) Reports A/8913 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2930 (XXVII) Other documents A/8990 GA: President. Letter, 20 Dec, concerning the appointment of Member States to serve on the Special Cttee on the World **Disarmament** Conference Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2093 -- world conference (proposed): special cttee: establishment A/8990; *A/PV. 2116; *GA res. 2930 (XXVII) financial implications A/8913; *A/C. 5/SR. 1538 DISASTER RELIEF See also Natural disasters: assistance Office of the Disaster Relief Co-ordinator Reports E/5194 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1704 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents $\overline{A/C}$, 5/1484 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1974/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 3/SR. 1946 *A/C. 5/SR. 1546 -- co-ordination Resolutions ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

DISASTER RELIEF (continued) -- co-ordination (continued) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1834 -- UNICEF activities ESC res. 1709 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) DISASTER RELIEF CO-ORDINATOR -- appointment: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Disasters, Natural: See NATURAL DISASTERS **Displaced persons: See REFUGEES** DOMINICA -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2987 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2021, 2023 DOMINICAN REPUBLIC, documents by -- international civil service commn: establishment (proposed) A/C. 5/L. 1099 -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- United Nations: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1267/Rev. 1, L. 1274/Rev. 2 DRUG ABUSE See also United Nations Fund for Drug Abuse Control -- control Resolutions *GA res. 3012 (XXVII) -- control: UN action *GA res. 3014 (XXVII) Drug addiction: See DRUG ABUSE Drug dependence: See DRUG ABUSE E ECA: See Economic Commission for Africa ECAFE: See Economic Commission for Asia and the Far East

ECE: See Economic Commission for Europe

ECLA: See Economic Commission for Latin America

- ECOSOC: See Economic and Social Council
- ESC: See Economic and Social Council

EARTH RESOURCES

-- remote survey techniques: working group: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL (continued) EAST PAKISTAN REFUGEES IN INDIA -- report, 1972 (continued) Meeting records -- assistance Reports GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2111,2113,2114 E/L. 1502 UNHCR. Report on activities for as-*A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1502, 1505-1512 sistance to refugees from East Bengal in *A/C. 3/SR. 1935, 1943-1947, 1963, India 1964 Resolutions ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd -- terms of reference: review E/5198 sess., suppl. no.1) -- work: organization: improvement measures A/8963; Meeting records *A/PV.2113; *A/C.2/SR.1510 GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.1955 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1835 -- work programme, 1973 E/L.1520, L.1531 ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: COMMITTEES See also Committee for Development Planning ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL -- calendar of conferences, 1973 A/8703/Add. 1 (Part VI); Committee for Programme and Co-ordina-E/L.1523; *E/SR.1843,1845 tion Council Committee on Non-Governmental -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 E/5200; *E/SR.1837; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., Organizations -- terms of reference: review E/5198; ESC res. 1730 suppl. no.1) (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- co-ordinating machinery: review Reports E/5198 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL: PRESIDENT, 1972, Report documents by Resolutions colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: im-ESC res. 1730 (LIII) and decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, plementation by international agencies E/522353rd sess., suppl. no. $1\overline{)}$ international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: Meeting records implementation A/8775/Add. 4 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR, 1837 -- co-ordinating machinery: review: working group: See ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess. Working Group on Rationalization -- agenda E/5210/Rev. 1(annotated text); E/L. 1519; decisions: financial implications ESC, 53rd sess.: de-*E/SR. 1819, 1838; ESC 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 cision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)(text) -- documentation: improvement E/5198, 5199; *E/SR. 1836; -- decisions: ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., collected edition E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) suppl. no.1) -- members: election *A/PV.2076 financial implications *E/SR.1837 -- procedures and organization: rationalization *E/SR. 1819 -- members: representatives: credentials *E/SR.1837 -- report, 1972 -- proceedings *E/SR. 1819-1846 Reports -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) no.1 (E/5209) Revised budget estimates for 1972 no. 2A (E/5185/Rev. 1) A/8703/Add.1 (Parts III, IV/Rev.1, V-VII) ESC. no. 12 (E/5212) (E/CN. 9/270) Report, 1972 -- resolutions: collected edition E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd A/8708/Add. 21 ACABQ. Report on administrasess., suppl. no.1) tive and financial implications of a study -- work: organization *E/SR. 1819, 1839, 1840, 1843 on the outflow of trained personnel from developing to developed countries ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.: COM-A/8731 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report MITTEES A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on -- Co-ordination Cttee: A/8959 reports: A/8963 E/5196 Advisory Cttee on the Applica-A/8970 tion of Science and Techadministrative and financial implications nology to Development: reof draft resolution III in A/8963 port, 9th Resolutions Colonial countries: indepen-E/5197 *GA res. 3015-3019 (XXVII) dence: Declaration, Other documents 1960; implementation by A/C. 2/L. 1280 S-G. Administrative and finaninternational agencies cial implications of draft resolution in E/5196 Cttee on Science and Tech-A/C.2/L.1271 nology for Development: A/C. 5/1494 S-G. Administrative and financial terms of reference implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ Cttee on Science and Tech-L.1271/Rev.1 E/5196 Draft resolutions nology for Development: A/L.694, L.695 work programme Disaster relief A/C.2/L.1242, L.1253, L.1271/Rev.1, L.1272/ E/5194 Rev. 1, L. 1276/Rev. 2, L. 1283/Rev. 1 E/5200 ESC: calendar of conferences, A/C.4/L.1021 1973-1974

ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.: COM-		ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 53rd sess.: COM-	
MITTEES (continued)		MITTEES (continued)	
Co-ordination Cttee (continued)		Economic Cttee (continued)	
reports (continued)		reports (continued)	
E/5198	ESC: co-ordinating machinery:	E/5193/	UNDP: activities
	review	Add. 1	The Providence of Control Of
E/5199	ESC: documentation: improve- ment	E/5207	UN Economic and Social Of- fice in Beirut: report,
E/5201	International economic and	,	1971/1972
	social policy	E/5193	UN Fund for Population Ac-
E/5195	JIU: continuation		tivities: administrative
E/5195	JIU: reports		machinery: improvement
E/5196	Proteins: production and con-		
	sumption: increase: spe- cial fund: establishment (proposed)	ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL (agenda E/L. 1520, L. 19 L. 1531	COUNCIL,54th sess. 524 (provisional annotated text),
E/5201	Regional co-operation		a; agenda E/5222(provisional an-
E/5196	Science and technology: appli- cation to development:	notated text); *E/SR. 1845	
	world plan of action	ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL (COUNCIL, 54th sess.: COM-
E/5198	Specialized agencies: reports	MITTEES	 ,
_, -100	to UN: review	Cttee on Candidatures:	
E/5195	UN: documentation	establishment (propo	sed) E/5220
E/5198	UN organizations: economic	establishmene (prope	
ы/ 3130	and social activities and	ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL	COUNCIL 55th case
	programmes: co-ordina-	ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL, 55th sess.	
	tion	agenda E/L.1520 (provisional annotated text)	
E/5213	UN University: establishment	ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR AFRICA (E/CN.14/-) report, 1971/1972 *E/SR.1827-1830; ESC res.1702	
Economic Cttee:			R, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
reports:		UN accommodations, A	
E/5190	Ad Hoc Cttee on Co-operation		
Ш/ 5130	between the UNDP and the	construction: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR,	
		26th sess., su	
F /5904	UNIDO: report		
E/5204	Cttee for Development Plan-		, 1973 A/8708/Add. 11, 8985/
T /5000	ning, 8th sess.: report		'1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556,
E/5206	Conference on International	1558	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Container Traffic (UN/ IMCO), Geneva 1972: prep- arations	budget, 1973	nises and major maintenance: A/8985/Add.1; *A/C.5/SR.1555,
E/5207, 5226	Economic Commn for Western	1000	
1, 0201, 0200	Asia: establishment (pro- posed)	ECONOMIC COMMISSION (E/CN, 11/-)	FOR ASIA AND THE FAR EAST
E/5190	IDB, 6th sess.: report		E/SR. 1830: ESC res. 1699 (LIII)
E/5193	Intergovernmental Cttee of the World Food Programme	members, associate *E/SR.1830; ESC res.1699 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) report, 1971/1972 *E/SR.1827-1830; ESC res.1699,	
- ((UN/FAO): report, 10th		SCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
E/5202	International economic and social policy	terms of reference: amendments *E/SR. 1830; ESC res. 1699 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl.	
E/5192	Land reform	no.1)	
E/5227	Natural resources: explora- tion: UN revolving fund: es- tablishment	UN accommodations, Bangkok: construction A/8985/ Add.1; *A/PV.2116	
E/5205	Natural resources: permanent sovereignty	budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add.11, 8985/Add.1; A/C.5/	
E/5225	Population Commn, special sess., Aug 1972: report	work programme, 1972/1973 *E/SR. 1830; ESC	
E/5193/ Add.1	Technical co-operation: UN regular programme	res. 1700 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)	
E/5193/ Add. 1	UN Capital Development Fund: activities	ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE (E/ECE/-) Germany (Dem. Rep.), admission of A/8703/Add.1	
E/5193	UNICEF: Executive Board: report, 1972		L. 1530/Rev. 1; *E/SR. 1828-1830,
E/5203	UN Development Decade, 2nd: international strategy: im-	<u>See also</u> Germany (D missi	
	plementation: review and appraisal		/SR.1827-1830; ESC res.1698 R, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE (continued)

- -- work programme, 1972/1973 *E/SR.1830: ESC res. 1698 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no 1)
- -- work programme, 1973-1977 *E/SR.1830

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA (E/CN, 12/-) -- report, 1971/1972 *E/SR.1827-1830; ESC res.1701

- (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- UN building, Santiago: construction A/8985/Add.1;
- *A/PV.2116
 - budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl, no. 6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 11, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556, 1558
- ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR LATIN AMERICA, 15th sess. -- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1490

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR WESTERN ASIA

- -- establishment (proposed) A/8703/Add, 1 (Part V); E/5207, 5226; E/L, 1497/Rev. 2; *E/SR, 1828-1830, 1837. 1845; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- financial implications E/L. 1497/Rev. 2/Add. 1 -- terms of reference E/L.1497/Rev.2

ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

-- members; election E/L. 1522

ECONOMIC CO-OPERATION

See also Regional co-operation promotion: statement (draft) A/8963; *A/PV.2113; A/C. 2/L. 1253; *A/C. 2/SR, 1497, 1507, 1510

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

- See also Development
 - Development assistance
 - Industrial development
 - Industrial Development Board
 - United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
 - United Nations Development Decade, 2nd United Nations Development Programme United Nations Industrial Development Organization

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2096

ECUADOR, documents by

- -- human rights:
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2

EDUCATION

-- women: See Women: education

EGYPT

-- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

EGYPT, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 implementation by international agencies A/C, 4/L.1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Middle East situation A/8932 (S/10845) -- Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea; self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- refugees; assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft)
- A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1269
- -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L. 1263/Rev. 1/Corr. 1, L. 1264
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UN University; establishment (proposed) A/C, 2/L, 1268

EL SALVADOR, documents by

- -- UN: Charter: review A/C, 6/L, 870/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1, L.1274/Rev.2

Electronic data processing: See COMPUTERS

Ellice Islands: See GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS

Environment: See HUMAN ENVIRONMENT

ENVIRONMENT CO-ORDINATING BOARD

-- establishment A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/SR.1479, 1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII)

EQUAL PAY FOR EQUAL WORK Resolutions *GA res. 3010 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1945-1947

- EQUATORIAL GUINEA, documents by
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1

ETHIOPIA

-- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

ETHIOPIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/L. 1021
- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/L. 695
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1979
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690 -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence
- A/C.4/L.1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972 -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971

EUROPE

See also names of countries

- -- migrant workers: protection *A/PV.2085
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)
- -- peaceful co-operation among States Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1828,1829
- European Office of the United Nations: See UNITED NA-TIONS OFFICE, Geneva
- EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE HIGH COMMISSION-ER'S PROGRAMME, 23rd sess.
- -- report A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A (text)
 - F
- FAO: See Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations

FABRI, CHRISTIANE M.J. M. (Belgium) -- biography E/5218

FALKLAND ISLANDS (MALVINAS)

-- status

Reports A/8955 (Part III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2021

- FIJI, documents by
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020

FINLAND, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C.3/L.1989/Rev.1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C.6/L.887
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- United Nations: Charter: review A/8746/Add.3 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697/Add. 1
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C.4/L.1016 -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C.4/L.1028
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN University: establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1268
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C. 2/ L.1270
- FOOD AND AGRICULTURE ORGANIZATION OF THE UNITED NATIONS, documents by
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

FORCE, THREAT OR USE OF

- -- renunciation
- Resolutions *GA res. 2936 (XXVII)
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/L. 676/Rev. 1, Rev. 1/Add. 1, 2
 - Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2078-2085, 2093

FRANCE, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C.3/L.1989/Rev.1
- -- human rights:
 - respect for: in armed conflicts A/L.693 & science and technology A/C.3/L.1979

 - -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 894
 - -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/1029
 - -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- Middle East situation A/L.688

 - -- narcotic drugs: control A/C.3/L.1977 technical co-operation A/C.3/L.1976
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970

FRANCE, documents by (continued)

- -- Secretariat: composition A/C.3/L.1983/Rev.1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study
- A/C, 1/L, 637
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C, 3/L, 1971
- -- UN University: establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1268
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C. 2/ L. 1270

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

-- convention (draft) <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8943</u> GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA</u>, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.3/SR.1974

-- declaration (draft) <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8943</u> GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA</u>, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.3/SR.1974

Freedom of the press: See FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

- French Somaliland: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS
- FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/8955 (Part III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report

FRIENDS OF NAMIBIA COMMITTEE, London

-- petitions and hearings *A/C.4/SR.2014

G

- GABON, documents by
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2

GAMBIA, documents by

-- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690

GENERAL AGREEMENT ON TARIFFS AND TRADE See International trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

- -- rules of procedure:
 - amendments *A/PV. 2081 rule 156: amendment A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

GENERAL ASSEMBLY: COMMITTEES See also Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Seabed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction Special Committee on Apartheid Special Committee on the Question of Defining Aggression Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples Special Committee to Investigate Israeli **Practices Affecting the Human Rights** of the Population of the Occupied Territories -- 2nd Cttee: general debate A/8963; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1497 work programme A/8963; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1497 GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 26th sess. -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 6B (A/8406/Add. 2) GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess. -- agenda $\frac{Documents}{A/8780}$ Supplementary list of items for inclusion Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2070, 2081 -- closing of session *A/PV.2116 -- communications received A/INF/150/Add. 2 -- hearings: Namibia *A/C. 4/SR. 2014; A/SPC/158; *A/SPC/ SR. 849,850 -- Members: representatives: credentials A/8921; A/L. 687; *A/PV. 2104; *GA res. 2948 (XXVII) -- prayer or meditation *A/PV. 2116 -- proceedings *A/PV. 2064-2116 -- proceedings: Official Records: supplements: no. 2 (A/8702) no. 12 (A/8712) no. 12A (A/8712/Add. 1) no. 14 (A/8714) -- Southern Africa: national liberation movements, participation of A/8957; *A/PV. 2070, 2081 -- work: organization *A/PV. 2065, 2066, 2068, 2073, 2077, 2083, 2085, 2088, 2090, 2091, 2099, 2105 GENERAL ASSEMBLY; 27th sess.: COMMITTEES -- Credentials Cttee: report A/8921(text) -- Special Political Cttee: members: representatives: lists A/SPC/151/ Add. 2, 3 *A/SPC/SR, 844-855 proceedings reports: A/8950 Human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/8915 Palestine refugees: assistance A/8879/ South Africa: apartheid

> UN: peace-keeping operations: review

Add. 1

A/8926

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 2 tinued)	7th sess.: COMMITTEES (con-	GENERAL ASSEM tinued)
1st Cttee:		3rd Cttee (cont
	non-mine mombanghin of the are	
	ncerning membership of the pro-	reports (con
posed ad hoc o	ettee A/8976	A/8928
proceedings *A/C.	1/PV. 1903-1920	
reports:	-,	A/8941
A/8908	Indian Ocean: Declaration as	work: organ
	peace zone, 1971	4th Cttee:
A/8909	International security:	members: r
	strengthening: Declaration,	Add, 2
	1970: implementation	proceedings
A/8949	Sea-bed: peaceful uses	reports:
work: organization	*A/C. 1/PV. 1906, 1916	A/8955
2nd Cttee:	11 <i>i</i> , 11 <i>i</i> , 11 <i>i</i> , 1 <i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, 1<i>i</i>, 1<i>i, i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i></i>	(Parts
		A/8955
	tatives: lists A/C. 2/275/Add. 1	· · ·
proceedings *A/C.	2/SR. 1475-1513	(Parts
reports:		A/8955
A/8963	ESC: report, 1972	(Parts
		A/8955
A/8925	IDB, 6th sess.: report	(Parts
A/8937	Technical co-operation: UN	
	regular programme	A/8955
A/8937	UN Capital Development Fund:	(Part
11,0001	activities	A/8955
		· .
A/8901	UN Conference on the Human	(Parts
	Environment, Stockholm	
	1972: report	A/8955
A/8937	UNDP: activities	(Parts
		A/8955
A/8925	UNIDO: & UNDP: co-opera-	· .
	tion	(Parts
A/8911	UNITAR: report, 1971/1972	A/8955
A/8924	UN University: establishment	(Parts
<i>i</i> .	•	(
A/8937	UN Volunteers: activities	A /00E4 (
work: organization	*A/C. 2/SR. 1495, 1512	A/8954,8
3rd Cttee:		(Parts
	tatives: lists A/C. 3/628/Add. 3	
proceedings $*A/C$.		A/8958
	5/5n. 1954-1975	14,0000
reports:		
A/8951	Adoption law: convention: UN	
	conference (proposed)	
A/8928	Capital punishment	A/8959
A/8936	Colonial countries: indepen-	
	dence: Declaration, 1960:	
	implementation	
A/8940	Crime: prevention	A/8955
A/8943	1	(Parts
A/ 8943	Freedom of information: con-	A/8955
	vention (draft)	
A/8943	Freedom of information: dec-	(Part
,	laration (draft)	A/8955
A/8942	Human rights: Covenants,	(Part
A/ 0542		(
	1966: status	
A/8944	Human rights: & science and	
	technology	A/8955
A/8928	International Women's Year,	(Part
A/ 0340		A/8955
	1975	
A/8917	Journalists: protection in	(Parts
	areas of armed conflicts	
A/8928	Narcotic drugs: control	A/8955
A/8919	Natural disasters: assistance	(Parts
		A/8955
A/8918	Refugees: assistance	
A/8945	Religious intolerance: elimi-	(Parts
-	nation: convention (draft)	A/8955
A/8945	Religious intolerance: elimi-	(Parts
M/ 0343		A/8957
	nation: declaration (draft)	
A/8936	Right of peoples to self-deter-	A/8955
-	mination: universal real-	(Parts
	ization	A/8955
x /0020		(Parts
A/8939	War criminals: punishment	(rail)

RAL ASSEMBLY, 27 tinued)	th sess.: COMMITTEES (con-
l Cttee (continued)	
reports (continued)	
A/8928	Women: employment: in UN organizations
A/8941	Youth: needs and aspirations
	*A/C. 3/SR. 1953
Cttee:	
Add. 2, 3	tives: lists A/C.4/748/
	/SR. 2005-2024
reports: A/8955	Antimus delle managementes
(Parts I-III)	Antigua: self-government or independence
A/8955	American Samoa: self-gov-
(Parts I, III)	ernment or independence
A/8955	Bahamas: self-government
(Parts I, III)	or independence
A/8955	Bermuda: self-government
(Parts I, III)	or independence
A/8955 (Part III)	British Honduras: status
A/8955	British Solomon Islands: self-
(Parts I, III)	government or indepen-
(1 11 10 1, 111)	dence
A/8955	Brunei: self-government or
(Parts I, III)	independence
A/8955	Cayman Islands: self-govern-
(Parts I, III)	ment or independence
A/8955	Cocos (Keeling) Islands: self-
(Parts I, III)	government or indepen-
A/8954, 8955	dence Colonial countries: indepen-
(Parts I-III)	dence: Declaration, 1960:
(1 41 00 1 14)	implementation
A/8958	Colonial countries: indepen-
	dence: Declaration, 1960:
	implementation: & foreign
. /0050	interests in Territories
A/8959	Colonial countries: indepen-
	dence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by inter-
	national agencies
A/8955	Dominica: self-government
(Parts I-III)	or independence
A/8955	Falkland Islands (Malvinas):
(Part III)	status
A/8955	French Territory of the
(Part III)	Afars and the Issas: self-
	government or indepen-
A/8955	dence Gibraltar: status
(Part III)	Gibraitar. Status
A/8955	Gilbert and Ellice Islands:
(Parts I, III)	self-government or inde-
	pendence
A/8955	Grenada: self-government or
(Parts I-III)	independence
A/8955 (Donto L III)	Guam: self-government or
(Parts I, III) A/8955	independence Montsorrat: solf-govornment
(Parts I, III)	Montserrat: self-government or independence
A/8957	Namibia question
A/8955	New Hebrides: self-govern-
(Parts I, III)	ment or independence
A/8955	Niue Island: self-government
(Parts I-III)	or independence

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27 tinued) 4th Cttee (continued)	7th sess.: COMMITTEES (con-	GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27t tinued) 5th Cttee (continued)	h sess.: COMMITTEES (con-
reports (continued)		reports (continued)	
A/8956	NSGT: information to UN	A/8913	Disarmament: world confer-
A/8961	NSGT: study and training	1., 0010	ence: special cttee: finan-
11/ 00/01	facilities offered to in-		cial implications
	habitants	A/8731	ESC: report, 1972
A/8954	Papua New Guinea: self-gov-	A/8910	Goods: international sale:
,	ernment or independence		time limits and limitation:
A/8955	Pitcairn Island: self-govern-		prescription: international
(Parts I, III)	ment or independence		conference, 1974 (pro-
A/8955	St. Helena: self-government		posed): financial implica-
(Parts I, III)	or independence	A /0079	tions
A/8955	St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-	A/8972	Governing council for envi- ronmental programmes:
(Parts I-III)	government or indepen-		establishment: financial
A/8955	dence St. Lucia: self-government or		implications
(Parts I-III)	independence	A/8972	Human environment: UN envi-
A/8955	St. Vincent: self-government		ronment secretariat: es-
(Parts I-III)	or independence		tablishment: financial im-
A/8955	Seychelles: self-government	A (00.00	plications
(Parts I-III)	or independence	A/8983	Human rights: respect for: in
A/8933	Southern Rhodesia question	A /0079	armed conflicts
A/8955 (Part I)	Spanish Sahara: referendum	A/8972	Human settlements: environ-
(Part I) A/8955	Spanish Sahara: referendum:		mental improvement: fund: establishment (proposed):
(Part I)	UN supervision		study (proposed): financial
A/8955	Spanish Sahara: self-govern-		implications
(Parts I, III)	ment or independence	A/8964	Indian Ocean: Declaration as
A/8955	Spanish Sahara: UN mission	·	peace zone, 1971: ad hoc
(Part I)			cttee: financial implications
A/8955	Tokelau Islands: self-govern-	A/8953	International Conference of
(Parts I-III)	ment or independence		Trade Unions against
A/8955	Turks and Caicos Islands:		Apartheid, Geneva 1973:
(Parts I, III)	self-government or inde- pendence		Special Cttee on Apartheid,
A/8960	UN Educational and Training		participation of: financial implications
	Programme for Southern	A/8884	Investments Cttee: members:
	Africa		appointment: confirmation
A/8955	Virgin Islands (British): self-	A/8895	JIU: activities, 1971/1972
(Parts I, III)	government or indepen-	A/8895	JIU: continuation
	dence	A/8981	Law of the sea: conference,
A/8955	Virgin Islands (United States):		1973/1974: financial im-
(Parts I, III)	self-government or inde-	4 (80.00	plications
	pendence	A/8982	Namibia: publicity campaign:
work: organization	*A/C. 4/SR. 2010, 2013, 2015,	. (22.10	financial implications
2017, 2019		A/8948	Natural disasters: assistance
5th Cttee:		A/8980	Secretariat: staff: composition
	5/SR. 1514-1559	A/8980	Secretariat: staff: personnel
reports: A/8881	ACABQ: members: election	4 /00 =0	questions
A/8946	Aggression: definition	A/8979	Secretariat: staff: salaries
A/8883			and wages: review
A/ 0003	Board of Auditors: members: election	A/8986	Shipping: liner conferences:
A /0000			code of conduct (draft):
A/8882	Cttee on Contributions: mem-		conference of plenipoten-
. (00.01	bers: increase		tiaries (proposed): prepa-
A/8981	Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean		ratory cttee: establishment (proposed): financial im-
	Floor beyond the Limits of		plications
	National Jurisdiction: ses-	A /9059	-
	sions, 1973: financial im-	A/8953	Special Cttee on Apartheid: International Conference
	plications		of Trade Unions against
A/8970	Developing countries: trained		Apartheid, Geneva 1973,
	personnel: outflow: study		participation in: financial
	(proposed)		implications

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES (con- tinued)		GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: COMMITTEES (con- tinued)		
5th Cttee (continued)		5th Cttee (continued)		
reports (continued)		reports (continued)		
A/8973	Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting	A/8886	UN Staff Pension Cttee: mem- bers: election	
	the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories: continuation:	A/8938	UN University: founding cttee: establishment: financial implications	
A/8973	financial implications Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the	A/8920	Working Group on the Fi- nancing of UNRWA: con- tinuation: financial impli- cations	
	Population of the Occupied Territories: meetings, 1973: financial implications	A/8972	World Environment Day (5 Jun): preparation: fi- nancial implications	
A/8973	Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied	work: organization *A/C. 5/SR. 1519, 1535 6th Cttee: Chairman: note concerning legal publications A/C. 5/1480 members: representatives: lists A/C. 6/416/Add. 3 proceedings *A/C. 6/SR. 1353-1393 reports:		
	Territories: work pro- gramme, 1973: financial implications			
A/8797	States: & international orga-	A/8929	Aggression: definition	
	nizations: representation: conference (proposed): fi-	A/8966	Human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts	
A /0004	nancial implications	A/8967	ICJ: functions: review	
A/8984 A/8922	Terrorism: prevention	A/8892	ILC, 24th sess.: report	
	UN: budget, 1974: planning estimate	A/8796	States: & international orga- nizations: representation:	
A/8978	UN: documentation		articles (draft)	
A/8931	UN: finances: budget, 1972: supplementary estimates	A/8969 A/8798	Terrorism: prevention UN: Charter: review	
A/8948,8985 & Add. 1	UN: finances: budget, 1973	A/8968	UN: & United States: host country relations	
A/8952	UN: finances: contributions	A/8896	UNCITRAL, 5th sess.: report	
A/8947	UN: pattern of conferences		*A/C. 6/SR. 1372, 1374, 1381,	
A/8885	UN Administrative Tribunal: members: election	1382, 1384 Working Group on Legal Publications: report		
A/8986	UNCTAD: work programme, 1973-1974: financial impli- cations	*A/C. 6/SR. 1353, 1356, 1371 GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 27th sess.: PRESIDENT, docu-		
A/8982	UN Council for Namibia: acti-	ments by		
11,0001	vities, 1973: financial implications	 disarmament: world conference: special cttee (pro- posed) A/8990 		
A/8982	UN Council for Namibia: meetings, 1973: financial	GENERAL ASSEMBLY, 28th sess. agenda A/8908,8909,8940; A/C.1/L.634, L.635,		
A/8982	implications UN Council for Namibia: members: increase: finan-	L. 640; *GA res. 2930, 2935, 2992, 2993, 3029 (XXVII)		
A /00.00	cial implications	GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC) ECE, admission to: See Economic Commission for		
A/8962	UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: continuation: fi-	Europe: Germany (Dem. Rep.), admission of GERMANY (DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC), documents by		
A/8982	nancial implications UN Fund for Namibia: con- tinuation: financial impli- cations	ECE: Germany (Dem. Rep.) admission of $E/5229$ Middle East situation $A/8930$		
A/8927	UNIDO: general conference, 2nd, 1975 (proposed): fi- nancial implications	GERMANY (FEDERAL REPUBLIC), documents by International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813		
A/8971	UN International School	GHALI, JAWAD MOHAMM	IED (Iraq)	
A/8923	UN Joint Staff Pension Fund: report, 1970/1971	biography E/5218/Add		
A/8732	UN organizations: adminis- trative and budgetary co- ordination	GHANA, documents by Antigua: self-governme L. 1029/Rev. 1	nt or independence A/C.4/	

GHANA, documents by (continued)

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1; A/C. 4/ L. 1025
 - implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C, 4/L, 1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/ L. 1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1238
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence $A/C,\,4/L,\,1020$
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- UN: organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: review A/C. 5/L. 1104
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C, 2/L, 1263/Rev. 1/Corr. 1
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L. 1517/Rev. 2

GIBRALTAR

-- status

Reports

A/8955 (Part III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 4/SR. 2021

- GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS
- -- self-government or independence

Reports

A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions

*GA res. 2984 (XXVII)

GILBERT AND ELLICE ISLANDS (continued) -- self-government or independence (continued) Draft resolutions A/C, 4/L, 1025

- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110
 - *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017

```
GOODS
```

-- international sale: general conditions <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8896</u> GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report

-- international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft)

- $\frac{Reports}{A/8896}$ GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report
- Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2928 (XXVII) Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 6/SR. 1354
- -- international sale: time limits and limitation: prescription: convention (draft): international conference, 1974 (proposed) A/8896; *A/PV. 2091; *A/C. 6/SR. 1354;
 - *GA res. 2929 (XXVII) financial implications A/8910; *A/C. 5/SR. 1536; *A/C. 6/SR. 1354
- -- international sale: uniform rules Reports
- A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report -- transport: See Transport of goods
- Governing Council for the United Nations Environment Programme: See UNITED NATIONS ENVIRONMENT PROGRAMMES: GOVERNING COUNCIL

GREECE, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L. 689
- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976 UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- UNDP: indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C. 2/L. 1262/Rev. 1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782/Add. 3; A/C. 3/ L. 1991

GRENADA

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report
 - Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2987 (XXVII) Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110
 - *A/C. 4/SR. 2021, 2023

GUAM

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports
 - A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee.

Report

Resolutions

- *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)
- Draft resolutions
- A/C. 4/L. 1025
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110
 - *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017
- GUATEMALA, documents by
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1

GUINEA. documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L. 1021
- -- human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- war criminals: punishment A/C. 3/L. 1986
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

GUINEA and **PORTUGAL**

Reports

- A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972
- GUYANA, documents by
- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 4/L. 1025 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/L. 1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1

- GUYANA, documents by (continued)
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023
 - study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C. 4/ L.1022
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1026
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- GUYOT, JEAN (France)
- -- biography A/8764

Н

High Commissioner for Refugees: See UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

HIJACKING OF AIRCRAFT

- Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC.
 - Report, 1971/1972
- Other documents
- A/C. 6/418/Add. 1 Secretariat. Study on terrorism

HILL, MARTIN, documents by

- -- World Intellectual Property Organization: & UN E/5228/Add.2
- HOFFMAN, PHILIP E. (United States)
- -- biography E/5218/Add.1

HOLY SEE, documents by

-- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

HONDURAS, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C.3/L.1989/Rev.1
- -- narcotic drugs: control: UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1, L.1274/Rev.2
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

Honduras, British: See BRITISH HONDURAS

HONG KONG

-- status

Documents A/8989 United Kingdom. Letter, 14 Dec, concerning transmitting information on Hong Kong under Article 73 e of the United Nations Charter

HOUSING

See also Human settlements

-- financing, multilateral: criteria A/8901; *A/PV.2112

HUMAN ENVIRONMENT See also United Nations Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972 United Nations Environment Programme World Environment Day (5 Jun) -- conservation and utilization Reports A/8901 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2112 *A/C.2/SR.1478-1480 -- conservation and utilization: international co-operation Reports A/8901 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2995 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2112 *A/C.2/SR.1479,1480 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1840 -- conservation and utilization: prize: establishment A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/ SR. 1479, 1480, 1482; *GA res. 3003 (XXVII) prize: establishment: study (proposed) *A/C. 2/ SR. 1479 regional programmes A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/ SR.1479-1481; *GA res. 3000 (XXVII) -- & development A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/SR.1478-1482; *GA res. 3000, 3002 (XXVII) -- State responsibility A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/ SR. 1478-1480; *GA res. 2996 (XXVII) -- UN environment secretariat: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1 establishment A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/ SR. 1478-1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII) establishment: financial implications A/8708/ Add. 23, 8972; A/C. 5/1487; *A/C. 5/SR. 1551 Executive Director: election A/8965; *A/PV.2112 location A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/SR. 1480, 1482, 1483, 1487, 1488; *GA res. 3004 (XXVII) location: financial implications *A/C. 2/SR. 1487 location: survey (proposed) *A/C. 2/SR. 1403 terms of reference *A/C. 2/SR. 1479, 1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII) -- UN programmes: co-ordination *A/C.2/SR.1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII) See also Environmental Co-ordinating Board -- UN programmes: financing: voluntary fund: contributions *A/C. 2/SR. 1482 establishment A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/ SR. 1479, 1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII) HUMAN RIGHTS See also Ad Hoc Working Group of Experts Established under Resolutions 2 (XXIII), 2 (XXIV), 21 (XXV), 8 (XXVI) and 7 (XXVII) of the Commission on Human Rights **Commission on Human Rights** Freedom of information International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 Middle East situation: & human rights Territorial asylum and sub-heading human rights under names of countries -- advisory services: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542, 1558

HUMAN RIGHTS (continued) -- Covenants, 1966: Optional Protocol: status Reports A/8942 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3025 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1990 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C. 3/SR. 1975 -- Covenants, 1966: status Reports A/8942 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3025 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1990 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.3/SR.1975 -- information: collection and dissemination: intersessional cttee: establishment *A/C.3/SR.1943 -- prizes: budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1514 -- respect for: in armed conflicts Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8966 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report A/8983 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8966 Resolutions *GA res. 3032 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 693 & Add. 1 A/C. 6/L. 884/Rev. 1, L. 885/Rev. 2, L. 897 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.5/SR.1554 *A/C. 6/SH. 1381, 1385, 1388, 1390-1393 -- respect for: in armed conflicts: Conventions, Geneva 1949: protocol (draft) A/8966; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.884/Rev.1 diplomatic conference, 1974 (proposed) A/8966; *A/PV.2114; A/C. 5/1502; A/C. 6/L. 884/Rev. 1, L. 885/Rev. 2, L. 897; *A/C. 6/SR. 1385, 1386, 1388, 1390, 1392, 1393; *GA res. 3032 (XXVII) diplomatic conference, 1974 (proposed): financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1554 international rules: observation A/8966; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.885/Rev.2, L.897; *A/C. 6/SR. 1386, 1388, 1390, 1392, 1393; *GA res. 3032 (XXVII) -- & science and technology Reports A/8944 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Other documents A/C. 3/L. 1992 Algeria and 9 other States. Amendments Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1979, L. 1987 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.3/SR.1973,1974

HUMAN RIGHTS (continued) -- Universal Declaration, 1948: anniversary, 25th Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2068 -- violations: territories occupied by Israel See also Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8915, 8950 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Reports A/8973 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8950 Resolutions *GA res. 3005 (XXVII) Other documents A/8708/Add.24 ACABQ. Report on administra-tive and financial implications in A/8950 A/C. 5/1498; A/SPC/L. 260 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications in A/SPC/L.258/Rev.1 Draft resolutions A/SPC/L.258/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108,2112 *A/C. 3/SR. 1946, 1967-1969 *A/SPC/SR. 849-855 -- violations: territories occupied by Israel: petitions and hearings: Palestine Arab Delegations A/SPC/158; *A/SPC/SR.850

HUMAN RIGHTS DAY (10 Dec)

-- observance A/INF/153

HUMAN SETTLEMENTS

- See also Housing
- -- conference, 1975 (proposed) A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/SR.1479-1481; *GA res.3001 (XXVII)
- financial implications *A/C. 2/SR. 1483 -- environmental improvement: fund: establishment
- A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/SR. 1479-1481; *GA res. 2998, 2999 (XXVII)
 - study A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/SR. 1480, 1481; *GA res. 2999 (XXVII)
 - study: financial implications A/8708/Add. 23, 8972; A/C. 5/1492; *A/C. 5/SR. 1551

HUNGARY, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.2/L.1271/Rev.1
- -- ECE: Germany (Dem. Rep.), admission of E/L.1530/ Rev.1
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C.2/L.1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev.1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847

HUNGARY, documents by (continued)

- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1984
- Hydrogen bomb: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS

- IAEA: See International Atomic Energy Agency
- IBRD: See International Bank for Reconstruction and Development
- ICC: See International Computing Centre, Geneva
- ICJ: See International Court of Justice
- IDA: See International Development Association
- IDB: See Industrial Development Board
- IFC: See International Finance Corporation
- IGC: <u>See</u> Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food <u>Programme (UN/FAO)</u>
- ILC: See International Law Commission
- ILO: See International Labour Organisation
- IMCO: See Inter-Governmental Maritime Consultative Organization
- IMF: See International Monetary Fund
- **INCB:** See International Narcotics Control Board
- IOB: See Inter-Organization Board for Information Systems and Related Activities
- ICELAND, documents by
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- UN: Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697/Add. 1
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

INDIA

- See also East Pakistan refugees in India India-Pakistan question
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12); *A/C.3/SR.1954,1957

INDIA, documents by

- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.4/L.1025 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1

INDIA, documents by (continued)

- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/633
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L.257
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020 -- UN: visitors' services A/C.5/L.1101

- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C.2/L.1239/Rev.1 -- UN University: establishment E/L.1517/Rev.2

INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

-- prisoners of war: treatment *A/C. 3/SR. 1936, 1938

-- refugees: See East Pakistan refugees in India

Indian hemp: See CANNABIS

INDIAN OCEAN

-- Declaration as peace zone, 1971

Reports

- A/8708/Add. 20 ACABQ. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1
- A/8908 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report A/8964 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report
- Resolutions

*GA res. 2992 (XXVII)

- Other documents A/8976 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee: Chairman. Letter, 14 Dec, concerning membership of the proposed ad hoc cttee
 - A/C. 1/L. 633 S-G. Financial implications of the ad hoc cttee
 - A/C. 5/1489 Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1

Meeting records

*A/PV.2111 GA, 27th sess.:

- *A/C.1/PV.1904,1910,1911
- -- Declaration as peace zone, 1971: ad hoc cttee: establishment A/8908, 8976; *A/PV. 2111; *A/C. 1/ PV. 1904, 1910; *GA res. 2992 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8708/Add. 20, 8964; A/C. 1/ L. 633; A/C. 5/1489; *A/C. 5/SR. 1548

INDONESIA

- -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- UN organizations: activities E/5048/Add. 6

INDONESIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L.1021
- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C, 2/L. 1276/Rev. 2
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add. 2
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/158
- -- human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C.2/L.1238
- -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C. 5/L. 1099
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 2
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870 & Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C.2/L.1283/Rev.1
- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT

See also Industrial Development Board United Nations Industrial Development Orga-

nization

- and names of individual industries
- -- information clearing house: establishment: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

-- SIS programme

- Reports
 - A/8925 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report
 - E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
 - E/5190 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

Resolutions

- *GA res. 2953 (XXVII) ESC res. 1708 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd
- sess., suppl. no.1)

Draft resolutions

- A/C.2/L.1239/Rev.1
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.:
 - *A/PV.2106
 - *A/C.2/SR.1475-1477,1491, 1497

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT (continued) -- technical co-operation *A/C.2/SR.1475-1477,1491 UNIDO programme: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542, 1558 -- UNDP activities E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD (ID/B/-) -- members: election *A/PV.2106 -- membership: lists of eligible States: revision * GA res. 2954 (XXVII) INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD: COMMITTEES -- Permanent Cttee: establishment *A/C.2/SR.1477 establishment: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD, 6th sess. -- report Reports A/8708/Add. 12 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of convening 2nd general conference of UNIDO in 1975 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report GA, 25th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Re-A/8925 A/8927 E/5190 port Resolutions *GA res. 2952 (XXVII) ESC res. 1708 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents A/C. 2/L. 1252; A/C. 5/1473 S-G. Administrative and financial implication of convening 2nd general conference of UNIDO in 1975 Draft resolutions A/C.2/L.1238 Meeting records *A/PV.2106 GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1475-1477,1490, 1491.1497

Information, Freedom of: See FREEDOM OF INFORMA-TION

INTER-AGENCY CONSULTATIVE BOARD

- functions E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- & UNDP: inter-relationship E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A)

Intergovernmental civil service commission: See INTER-NATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

- INTERGOVERNMENTAL COMMITTEE OF THE WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME (UN/FAO)
- -- members: election E/L. 1527
- -- report, 10th A/8963; *A/PV.2113; *A/C.2/SR.1512; E/5193; *E/SR. 1836
- INTER-GOVERNMENTAL MARITIME CONSULTATIVE ORGANIZATION: SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by
- -- UN: finances: trust funds A/8840/Add. 3

INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY

- -- meetings away from headquarters: financing A/C.5/ 1482; *A/C. 5/SR. 1545
- -- report, 1971/1972 *A/PV.2076,2077 -- work programme *GA res.2931 (XXVII)
- INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECONSTRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT
- activities A/8703/Add.1 (Part IV)/Rev.1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842
- -- China, representation of A/8703/Add.1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1
- -- report to UN, 1971/1972 A/8703/Add.1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842
- INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

-- establishment A/8914, 8979; *A/PV. 2116; A/C. 5/ L. 1099; *A/C. 5/SR. 1541, 1543-1545, 1550, 1551, 1553, 1556; *GA res. 3042 (XXVII) financial implications A/8914

International Committee of the Red Cross: See CONFER-ENCE OF GOVERNMENT EXPERTS ON THE RE-AFFIRMATION AND DEVELOPMENT OF INTER-NATIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW APPLICABLE IN ARMED CONFLICTS (ICRC), Geneva 1972

INTERNATIONAL COMPUTING CENTRE, Geneva Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 -- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF EXPERTS FOR THE SUPPORT OF VICTIMS OF COLONIALISM AND APARTHEID IN SOUTHERN AFRICA, Oslo 1973
- -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1 -- convening *A/PV.2070,2078
 - financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1517
- INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF TRADE UNIONS AGAINST APARTHEID, Geneva 1973 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR.852,854 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/8722/ Add. 2, 8879/Add. 1; A/SPC/L. 257 financial implications A/8708/Add.19, 8953; A/C. 5/1495; *A/C. 5/SR.1548; A/SPC/L.259
- International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, 1965: See RACIAL DISCRIM-INATION: elimination: Convention, 1965
- International corps of volunteers: See UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE

-- finances: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1; *A/C.5/SR.1558 -- functions: review

Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8967 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report

INTERNATIONAL COURT OF JUSTICE (continued) -- functions: review (continued) Other documents A/C. 6/L. 891 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 887 Draft resolutions A/C. 6/L. 887, L. 892, L. 893/Rev. 1, L. 894 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C. 6/SR. 1384, 1385, 1390-1392 -- functions: review: ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed) A/8967; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.893/Rev.1; *A/C.6/ SR. 1384, 1385, 1391, 1392 financial implications A/C. 6/L. 891 -- judges: election *A/PV.2075 pension scheme: adjustments A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) salaries and allowances: adjustments A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B); 8985; *A/C. 5/SR. 1524 -- report, 1971/1972 *A/PV.2108 -- Rules: revision A/8967; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.894; *A/C.6/SR.1390 INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION -- activities A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/Rev. 1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842 -- report to UN, 1971/1972 A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842 INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL POLICY Reports E/5201 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report E/5202 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1724 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1819-1826, 1831-1834, 1836, 1837 INTERNATIONAL FINANCE CORPORATION -- activities A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/Rev. 1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842 -- report to UN, 1971/1972 A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1; E/5216; *E/SR. 1841, 1842 INTERNATIONAL LABOUR CONFERENCE, Geneva 1972 -- Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/8406/ Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) INTERNATIONAL LABOUR ORGANISATION, documents by -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 INTERNATIONAL LAW See also International trade law Law of the sea Territorial asylum -- fellowships and scholarships A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 14) -- regional symposia and training courses: travel grants for participants A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

INTERNATIONAL LAW (continued) -- seminars *GA res. 2926 (XXVII) -- study and teaching: fellowships and scholarships A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) UNITAR activities A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 14) UN Programme A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) UN Programme: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557 INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION (A/CN, 4/-) -- anniversary, 25th: observance A/8892; *A/PV. 2091: *GA res. 2927 (XXVII) -- work programme A/8892; *A/PV. 2091; *GA res. 2926 (XXVII) INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION, 24th sess. -- report Reports A/8892 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2926 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2091 INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR THE RIGHTS OF MAN -- petitions and hearings *A/C. 4/SR. 2014 INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND -- activities A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/Rev. 1; E/5215; *E/SR. 1844, 1845 -- China, representation of A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1 -- & monetary system, international *E/SR. 1844, 1845 -- report to UN, 1971/1972 A/8703/Add. 1 (Part IV)/ Rev. 1; E/5215; *E/SR. 1844, 1845 -- special drawing rights Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1492, 1493; *E/SR. 1844, 1845 INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL BOARD -- members: election E/5220 procedure E/5220 -- report, 1971 *Á/C.3/SR.1964 INTERNATIONAL PROFESSIONAL COMMITTEE FOR THE

PROTECTION OF JOURNALISTS ENGAGED IN DAN-GEROUS MISSIONS

- -- composition A/8917; *A/C. 3/SR. 1934-1936, 1938
- -- functions A/8917; *A/C. 3/SR. 1934, 1936-1938

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

-- role of the UN: strengthening <u>Resolutions</u> *GA res. 2925 (XXVII) Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2086-2090

International School: See UNITED NATIONS INTERNA-TIONAL SCHOOL

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY -- strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation Reports A/8775/Add. 4 S-G. Report on the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security A/8909 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2993 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 1/1029 France and Poland. Letter, 10 Nov, transmitting "Declaration on friendship and co-operation between the Polish People's Republic and the French Republic" Draft resolutions A/C.1/L.640 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2111 *A/C. 1/PV. 1916-1920 International shipping law: See SHIPPING: legislation, international International shipping legislation: See SHIPPING: legislation, international INTERNATIONAL TRADE See also International trade law Shipping United Nations Conference on Trade and Development -- negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) Reports A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess. : 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3040, 3041 (XXVII) **Draft resolutions** A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1, L. 1274/Rev. 2, L. 1277, L. 1284 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A'/C. 2/SR. 1492-1494, 1499, 1500-1502, 1512, 1513 -- negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed): & developing countries E/5202; *E/SR. 1831-1833, 1836; ESC res. 1722 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) -- non-tariff barriers: liberalization Reports A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess. : 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3040 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1499, 1500 INTERNATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT) -- budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1516, 1557, 1558 INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW See also United Nations Commission on International Trade Law -- register of texts: vol. 2: publication (proposed) A/8406/ Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- training and assistance A/8896; *GA res. 2928 (XXVII)

International university: See UNITED NATIONS UNIVER-SITY INTERNATIONAL WATERCOURSES -- international law: codification Resolutions *GA res. 2926 (XXVII) **INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S YEAR, 1975** Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3010 (XXVII) Meeting records GA 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C. 3/SR. 1935, 1943-1947 INTERNATIONAL YEAR FOR ACTION TO COMBAT RA-CISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION, 1971 **Documents** A/8813. S-G. Note transmitting replies from Governments and other bodies on measures taken in connexion with the International Year Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1946 -- IGOs activities A/8813 -- NGOs activities A/8813 -- specialized agencies activities A/8813 -- UN activities A/8813 INTER-ORGANIZATION BOARD FOR INFORMATION SYS-TEMS AND RELATED ACTIVITIES -- terms of reference A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- work programme A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) INVESTMENTS COMMITTEE -- members: appointment: confirmation A/8764, 8884; *A/PV.2111; *A/C.5/SR.1550; *GA res. 2988 (XXVII) IRAN, documents by -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L. 1276/Rev. 2 -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1 -- human rights: & science and technology A/C.3/L.1979 -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L. 1976 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1 -- NSGT: information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L. 1022 -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L, 676/Rev. 1 -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C, 1/L, 634 -- Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant: increase (proposed) A/C.5/L.1096

- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020

- IRAN, documents by (continued)
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

IRAN and **IRAQ**

Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

- IRAQ, documents by
- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L. 1021
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UN: & United States: host country relations A/C.6/ L.883/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2

Iraq and Iran: See IRAN and IRAQ

IRELAND, documents by

- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 805/Rev. 2
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C, 4/L, 1020
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UN: Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697/Add. 1

ISRAEL

-- human rights: violations: in occupied territories: See Human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel

ISRAEL, documents by

- -- Middle East situation A/8995 (S/10851)
- -- racial discrimination: elimination A/8987
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 872
- Issas: See FRENCH TERRITORY OF THE AFARS AND THE ISSAS
- ITALY, documents by
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/ L.884/Rev. 1
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L.689
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 688
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847

- ITALY, documents by (continued)
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- **IVORY COAST**, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L. 1976
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976

J

JIU: See Joint Inspection Unit

JAMAICA, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- JAPAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/8877
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887
- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L.689
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 877
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1

JAPAN, documents by (continued) Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1 -- UN: Charter: review A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1 -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1 -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L. 1517/Rev. 2 **JERUSALEM** -- Holy Places A/8932 (S/10845), 8995 (S/10851) -- status Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 JEWS -- in USSR A/8987 JOINT INSPECTION UNIT -- activities A/8900; *A/C. 5/SR. 1531 review A/8895; *A/C.5/SR. 1514, 1515, 1517 activities, 1971/1972 A/8895; *A/PV.2088; *GA res. 2924 (XXVII) Add. 2 -- composition: review A/8895; *A/C.5/SR.1515,1517 -- continuation Reports A/8895 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report E/5195 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2924 (XXVII) ESC res. 1714 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2088 *A/C. 5/SR. 1514, 1515, 1517 -1519, 1531 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- inspectors: term of office A/8895 -- officers: election *A/C. 5/SR. 1518 term of office *A/PV. 2088; *GA res. 2924 (XXVII) -- recommendations: implementation E/5195; ESC res. 1714 (LIII) $\underline{in} E/5209$ (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) role of inspectors *A/C.5/SR.1518,1519 -- reports Reports A/8840/Add. 2 ACABQ. Report on the report of the JIU on trust funds of the UN A/8895 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report A/8900/Add.2 ACABQ. Report on the JIU report on the use of travel funds in the UN E/5195 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee, KENYA Report Resolutions ESC res. 1713 (LIII) and decision in E/5209(ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents A/8900 S-G. Note transmitting the JIU report on the use of travel funds in the UN A/8900/Add.1 ACABQ. Note transmitting comments by the S-G on the report of the JIU A/L. 687 in A/8900 E/5048/Add. 6. UNESCO. Preliminary observations on report in E/5048

JOINT INSPECTION UNIT (continued)

- -- reports (continued) Meeting records
 - ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836

-- UN participation: budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1514

- Joint Meetings of the Administrative Committee on Coordination and the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: See JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COM-MITTEE FOR PROGRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION
- JOINT MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEE FOR PRO-GRAMME AND CO-ORDINATION AND THE ADMIN-ISTRATIVE COMMITTEE ON CO-ORDINATION
- -- report ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- terms of reference E/5198
- -- work programme E/5201; ESC res. 1724 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- JORDAN, documents by
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/
- -- Middle East situation A/8975 (S/10848)
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L. 694
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 2
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- UNDP: indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C. 2/L. 1262/Rev. 1
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268

JOURNALISTS

- -- protection in areas of armed conflict Reports A/8917 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR. 1934-1943, 1949, 1950. 1952, 1953
- -- protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/8917; A/L. 689; *A/PV. 2107; *A/C. 3/SR. 1934-1938, 1940, 1941, 1949, 1950, 1952

K

Kashmir question: See INDIA-PAKISTAN QUESTION

-- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850

KENYA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/C. 4/L. 1025
- & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024 -- crime: prevention A/C.3/L.1989/Rev.1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials

-- human rights:

respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992

KENYA, documents by (continued)

- -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C.5/L.1099
- -- international security; strengthening; Declaration, 1970; implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023
 - study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 878
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.636
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1/Corr. 1
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C.4/L.1016
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L. 1517/ Rev.2
- -- youth; needs and aspirations A/C, 3/L, 1981, L, 1982

KHMER REPUBLIC

- See also Cambodia situation
- -- UN, representation in *A/PV.2104
- KHMER REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- sea-bed; peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- Khmer Republic and United States of America: See CAM-BODIA SITUATION
- Khmer Republic and Viet-Nam (Republic): See CAMBODIA SITUATION

KRISPI-NICOLETOPOULOU, ELLI (Greece) -- biography E/5218

KUWAIT, documents by

- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

KUWAIT, documents by (continued)

- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflicts: convention (draft) A/L. 689
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265

KUZINSKI, STANISLAW (Poland)

-- biography E/5218/Add.1

Labour, Migrant: See MIGRANT LABOUR

LAND REFORM

Reports E/5192 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

Resolutions

ESC res. 1707 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)

- Meeting records
 - ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR, 1836

LAOS, documents by

- -- developing countries: least developed: special measures A/C. 2/L. 1260/Rev. 1
- -- human rights' respect for: in armed conflicts A/L.693 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970:
- implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C.3/L.1977 technical co-operation A/C.3/L.1976
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L.694
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265

LAOS SITUATION

Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

LATIN AMERICA

- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition *A/PV. 2093; *GA res. 2935 (XXVII)
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12)

Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW; INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION; INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW; LAW OF THE SEA; UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW

LAW OF THE SEA

- See also United Nations Conference on the Law of the Sea, 3rd, New York, 1973
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2096
- -- conference, 1973/1974
 - date and meeting place A/8949; A/C. 1/L. 634, L. 635; *A/C.1/PV.1903, 1905, 1906, 1908, 1909, 1912-1914; *GA res. 3029 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8708/Add. 25, 8981; A/C. 1/ L. 639; A/C. 5/1496; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552 preparatory work A/8949 *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 1/
 - L. 634; *A/C. 1/PV. 1903-1909, 1911-1914; *GA res. 3029 (XXVII)
- Least developed countries: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES: least developed

LEBANON, documents by

- -- Economic Commn for Western Asia: establishment (proposed) E/L.1497/Rev.2
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C, 3/ L.1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L, 1974/Rev.1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C.3/L.1983/Rev.1 -- UN: visitors services A/C.5/L.1101
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C.3/L.1971
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L. 1517/ Rev,2
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C.2/L.1257
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1270

LESOTHO, documents by

- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/L.1974/Rev.1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 896
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265

Less developed areas: See DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

LIBERIA, documents by

- -- adoption law: convention: UN conference (proposed) A/C.3/L.1988/Rev.1
- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L, 676/Rev.1
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C.3/L.1990 -- ICJ: functions: review A/C.6/L.887
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/
- L.1974/Rev.1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1

LIBERIA, documents by (continued)

- -- United Nations:
 - finances: review A/C.5/L.1100/Rev.1 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C.4/L.1016
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265

LIBYAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/ L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/L.1262/Rev.1
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C.3/L.1971
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265

LIQUIDITY (ECONOMICS)

Reports E/5215 IMF. Summary of the annual report, 1971/1972

LIVING MARINE RESOURCES

-- exploitation and conservation *A/C.1/PV.1904,1905, 1909, 1911-1913

- LUXEMBOURG, documents by
- -- Middle East situation A/L.688
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1

- MACAU
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

MacKAY, IAN JAMES (New Zealand)

-- biography E/5218/Corr.1

MADAGASCAR, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/L, 1029/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C.3/L.1990
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690

MADAGASCAR, documents by (continued)

- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Security Council: report, 1971/1972 A/L.692 terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft)
- A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C.6/L.873/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696, L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265 -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982
- MALAWI, documents by
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1

MALAYSIA, documents by

- -- human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- international civil service commission: establishment A/C.5/L.1099
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Middle East situation A/L.686/Rev.1
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C.2/L.1283/Rev.1
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C.3/L. 1981, L. 1982
- MALDIVES, documents by
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- MALI, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.3/L.1973/Rev.1 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/
- L.1021 -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687

- MALI, documents by (continued)
- -- human rights:
 - & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992 violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/ L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640 -- Middle East situation A/L.686/Rev.1 -- Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030

- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L.696; A/C.6/L.880/Rev.1 -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020 -- UN: Members: admission A/L.685/Add.1

- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C.3/L. 1981, L. 1982

MALTA, documents by

- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 635
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 637

MAPS

-- Cyprus S/10842

MARINE MINERAL RESOURCES

-- exploitation and conservation *A/C. 1/PV. 1912

MARINE POLLUTION

- -- prevention and control Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 1/PV. 1906, 1912
- MARINE RESOURCES See also Living marine resources
 - Marine mineral resources
- -- exploitation and conservation Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 1/PV. 1904-1906, 1909, 1911-1913, 1915

Maritime transport: See SHIPPING

- MARTINEZ-COBO, JOSE R. (Ecuador) -- biography E/5218
- MARTINEZ-SIMAHAN, CARLOS (Colombia) -- biography E/5218
- Mass poverty and unemployment: See DEVELOPING COUN-**TRIES:** employment: promotion
- MATHEW, N.T. (India) -- biography E/5218/Add.1
- MAURITANIA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687

MAURITANIA, documents by (continued)

- -- human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 892
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1

MAURITIUS, documents by

- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C, 1/L, 640
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1

M'BAYE, KEBA (Senegal)

-- biography E/5218

McEWEN, WINIFRED A. (Nigeria)

-- biography E/5218/Corr.1

MEETINGS OF THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARIES OF THE **REGIONAL ECONOMIC COMMISSIONS**

- -- report, 1971/1972 *E/SR.1829
- -- work programme E/5201; ESC res. 1724 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- Memorial Cemetery in Korea: See UNITED NATIONS ME-MORIAL CEMETERY IN KOREA

METEOROLOGY

Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1823

- MEXICO, documents by
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- United Nations: Charter: review A/L. 691 finances: contributions A/C.5/L.1103 finances: review A/C.5/L.1103
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1269
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982
- Micronesia: See PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRATION

Middle East: See MIDDLE EAST SITUATION; NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION

- See also Jerusalem: status
 - Near and Middle East
 - Reports
 - A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972
 - Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2949 (XXVII)
 - Other documents
 - A/8930 Germany (Dem. Rep.). Telegram, 30 Nov, calling for complete withdrawal of Israeli troops from Arab territories occupied in 1967
 - A/8932 (S/10845) Egypt. Letter, 25 Nov, transmitting UNESCO resolution concerning archaeological excavations and the preservation of cultural property especially in the City of Jerusalem
 - A/8975 (S/10848) Jordan. Letter, 14 Dec, informing of Israeli violation of the Ibrahimi Mosque in Hebron
 - Tunisia. Letter, 14 Dec, transmitting document "International support for the A/8977 legitimate rights of the Palestinian people"
 - A/8995 (S/10851) Israel. Letter, 20 Dec, referring to A/8975 (S/10848), and stating Israel's policy of ensuring freedom of access to and worship at holy sites in areas under its administration
 - A/C. 6/L. 869 Yemen. Letter, 13 Nov, trans-mitting paper entitled "On terrorism", concerning Zionist terrorist activities
 - A/C. 6/L. 872 Israel. Letter, 20 Nov, trans-mitting paper entitled "Accessories to terror", concerning responsibility of Arab Governments for the organization of terrorist activities
 - A/C. 6/L. 876 Democratic Yemen. Letter, 22 Nov, transmitting letter from the Chairman of the Executive Cttee of the Palestine Liberation Organization concerning Zionist and Israeli terrorism
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/L. 686/Rev. 1, Rev. 1/Add. 1, L. 688 Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2092,2094,2095,2097-2103, 2105
 - *A/C. 3/SR. 1958, 1961, 1965
 - *A/C. 6/SR. 1361-1364, 1366,
 - 1368, 1372
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector **Documents**
 - S/7930/Add, 1820-1840, 1842-1847, 1849-1852 S-G. Supplemental information from
 - UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Lebanon sector on 29 Nov - 30 Dec
- -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Syria sector **Documents**
 - S/7930/Add, 1820-1822, 1826, 1829, 1831-1834. 1836, 1841-1843, 1845, 1847-1850, 1852 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Israel-Syria sector on 29 Nov - 30 Dec

MIDDLE EAST SITUATION (continued) -- cease-fire, 1967: violations: Suez Canal sector Documents S/7930/Add. 1826, 1830 S-G. Supplemental information from UNTSO Chief of Staff concerning incidents in the Suez Canal sector on 5,9 Dec -- human rights: violations: See Human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel -- refugees Reports A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. A/8915 Report Resolutions *GA res. 2963, 2964 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108 -- refugees: human rights: violations *GA res. 2963 (XXVII) repatriation A/8915; *A/PV.2108; *GA res.2963 (XXVII) MIGRANT LABOUR -- illicit traffic *A/PV.2085 -- protection *E/SR. 1834, 1836, 1837; ESC res. 1706 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) MIGRANT WORKERS -- discrimination: elimination *A/PV.2085 MILITARY BASES IN FOREIGN TERRITORIES -- elimination Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2071,2078 MONETARY SYSTEM, INTERNATIONAL -- & developing countries Reports E/5202 ESC. 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1722 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1831-1833,1836 -- reform Reports A/8703/Add.1 (Part IV)/Rev.1 ESC. Report, 1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1492-1494, 1499, 1500 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1844, 1845 MONGOLIA, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration 1960: implementation A/C.4/L.1025 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021 -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1253 -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration,

1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640

MONGOLIA, documents by (continued)

- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C.3/L. 1984

MONTSERRAT

-- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 4/L. 1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005, 2016, 2017

MOON

-- exploration and use: international treaty (draft) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2081

MORALES MARENCO, JUAN JOSE (Nicaragua) -- biography E/5218

MOROCCO, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1
- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L. 1276/Rev. 2
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/L.1976 UN programme A/C.3/L.1978
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L.685
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C.3/L. 1981, L. 1982

MOZAMBIQUE

- -- Cabora Bassa Dam project A/8958; A/C. 4/L. 1024; *GA res. 2918, 2979 (XXVII)
- MSELLE, C.S.M. (United Republic of Tanzania) -- biography E/5218
- Multinational corporations: See DEVELOPING COUN-TRIES: economic development: role of multinational corporations

NAAH, ROBERT (Cameroon) -- biography E/5218

Nahas, Sarkis: See PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

NAIK, NIAZ A. (Pakistan) -- biography E/5218

Nakhleh, Issa; See PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

NAMIBIA

See also Namibia question United Nations Commissioner for Namibia United Nations Council for Namibia United Nations Educational and Training **Programme for Southern Africa** United Nations Fund for Namibia -- armaments and armed forces: See South Africa: arma-

- ments and armed forces in Namibia
- -- assistance: UN programme A/8957; A/C.4/L.1030
- educational and training programme A/8957
 foreign investments in A/8957, 8958; A/C. 4/L. 1024, L. 1030; *GA res. 3031 (XXVII)
- -- ICJ: advisory opinion A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8957; A/C.4/L.1030; *GA res.3031 (XXVII)
- -- petitions and hearings A/8957 Friends of Namibia Cttee, London *A/C.4/SR.2014 International League for the Rights of Man *A/C.4/ SR. 2014
- -- political prisoners A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- publicity campaign A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030 financial implications A/8708/Add. 28, 8982; A/C. 4/ L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504; *A/C. 5/SR. 1556
- -- specialized agencies, assistance by A/8957; A/C.4/ L.1030
- -- travel documents A/8957; A/C.4/L.1030

NAMIBIA QUESTION

See also Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972 United Nations Commissioner for Namibia United Nations Council for Namibia United Nations Fund for Namibia

Reports

- A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) **Revised budget estimates for 1972**
- A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972
- A/8708/Add. 28 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C. 4/L. 1028 and A/C. 4/L.1030
- A/8934 S-G. Report
- GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report A/8957
- A/8982 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and II in A/8957

Resolutions

*GA res. 3031 (XXVII) S/RES/323 (1972)

Other documents

- A/C. 4/L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.4/L.1030
- S/10841 Somalia and Sudan. Letter, 28 Nov, re-questing SC to extend an invitation to Mr. Peter Mueshihange of the South West Africa People's Organization

NAMIBIA QUESTION (continued) $\frac{\text{Draft resolutions}}{A/C.4/L.1030}$ S/10846 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2064-2074,2078,2114 *A/C.4/SR.2005,2006,2014-2016,2018-2024 *S/PV.1678-1682 NAMIBIAN REFUGEES -- assistance A/8957 Namibian representatives: UN Council for Namibia, consultations with: See UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA: Namibian representatives, consultations with NAPALM WEAPONS -- study *GA res. 2932 (XXVII) financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1537 NARCOTIC DRUGS See also Commission on Narcotic Drugs Drug abuse International Narcotics Control Board **Psychotropic substances** and names of specific drugs -- control Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1976 - L. 1978 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C. 3/SR. 1963, 1964 -- control: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542, 1558 -- control: technical co-operation Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3012 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1976 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.3/SR.1963,1964 -- control: UN programme Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1978 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1963,1964 -- illicit traffic Meeting records

- GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C. 3/SR. 1963, 1964
- -- Single Convention, 1961: accessions and ratifications A/8928; *A/PV. 2113; A/C.3/L.1977; *A/C.3/SR.1963,1964; *GA res. 3013 (XXVII)
 - Protocol, 1972: accessions and ratifications A/8928; *A/PV.2113; A/C.3/L.1976,1977; *A/C.3/ SR. 1963, 1964; *GA res. 3013 (XXVII)

NATIONAL LIBERATION MOVEMENTS -- assistance Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953, 1958, 1961, 1962, 1965 -- participation in specialized agencies E/5223 NATURAL DISASTERS See also Disaster relief -- assistance Reports A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8708/Add. 14 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications concerning assistance in cases of natural disaster A/8854 S-G. Report A/8919 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8948 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions GA res. 2959 (XXVII) ESC res. 1704 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2107 *A/C. 3/SR. 1959, 1960 -- assistance: co-ordination See also Disaster Relief Co-ordinator Reports A/8708/Add.14 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications concerning assistance in cases of natural disaster A/8854 S-G. Report A/8919 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8948 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2959 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 5/1484 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1974/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2107 *A/C. 3/SR. 1959, 1960 *A/C. 5/SR, 1546 NATURAL RESOURCES See also Committee on Natural Resources Earth resources -- development: UN organizations activities: co-ordination E/5198; ESC res. 1728 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- exploration: UN revolving fund: establishment (proposed) A/8703/Add. 1 (Part V); E/5185/Rev. 1, 5227; *E/SR. 1845; ESC res. 1711 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) statute (draft) E/5193/Add. 1, 5227; *E/SR. 1836, 1845; ESC res. 1711 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- permanent sovereignty Reports A/8824/Add. 1, 8963 GA, 27th sess. : 2nd Cttee. Report E/5205 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

NATURAL RESOURCES (continued) -- permanent sovereignty (continued) Resolutions *GA res. 3016, 3041 (XXVII) ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Draft resolutions A/L.694 A/C.2/L.1272/Rev.1, L.1274/Rev.2, L.1282 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2096,2113-2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1492, 1499-1502, 1505, 1507, 1508, 1513 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1837 -- permanent sovereignty: study (proposed) A/8963; *A/PV.2113; A/C.2/L.1272/Rev.1; *A/C.2/SR.1502, 1505,1507,1508; *GA res. 3016 (XXVII) NEAR AND MIDDLE EAST See also Middle East situation -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) NEPAL -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) NEPAL, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/ L.1024 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L. 694 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257 -- territorial sea: limitation; economic implications; study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C.4/L.1028 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971 NETHERLANDS, documents by -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C.5/L.1099 -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- religious intolerance: elimination: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980 declaration (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980 -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1 -- United Nations: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 886 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697 -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264 -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971 Nevis: See ST. KITTS-NEVIS-ANGUILLA New Guinea: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

-- self-government or independence <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8955 (Parts I, III)</u> GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report <u>Resolutions</u> <u>*GA res.2984 (XXVII)</u> <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/C.4/L.1025</u> <u>Meeting records</u>

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2016,2017

NEW ZEALAND, documents by

NEW HEBRIDES

- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L. 1276/Rev.2
- -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C.6/L.887
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C. 3/ L. 1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/757
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/757
- -- United Nations: finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1102 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions $A/C,\,3/L,\,1976$
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971

News personnel: See JOURNALISTS

NICARAGUA, documents by

- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/L.1974/Rev.1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1
- -- United Nations:
 - Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
 - Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1

NIGER, documents by

- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.2/L.1271/Rev.1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C, 1/L, 634
- -- Secretariat: staff: composition A/C. 5/L. 1098/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1

NIGERIA, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 4/L. 1025
 - implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L. 1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C.2/L.1238
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1/Add. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C, 4/L, 1018/Rev, 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UN: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 3; A/C. 6/L. 870/ Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1256
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C.4/L.1016
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C.2/ L.1270

NIUE ISLANDS

-- self-government or independence

Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report

Resolutions

*GA res. 2986 (XXVII)

NIUE ISLANDS (continued) -- self-government or independence (continued) Other documents A/C.4/757 New Zealand. Note verbale, 5 Dec, concerning the future constitutional development of Niue and Tokelau Islands Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005, 2008, 2012, 2017, 2018, 2021 NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS See also Council Committee on Non-Governmental Organizations and names of specific organizations -- placement on roster E/5214 NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES -- information to GA *A/PV, 2110 -- information to UN Reports A/8821/Add. 3 S-G. Report A/8956 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2978 (XXVII) Other documents A/8989 United Kingdom. Letter, 14 Dec, concerning transmitting information on Hong Kong under Article 73 e of the United Nations Charter Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1023 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2006,2007,2016,2017 -- study and training facilities to inhabitants Reports A/8961 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2982 (XXVII) Dratt resolutions A/C. 4/L. 1022 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017 -- study and training facilities to inhabitants: publicity A/C.4/L.1022 Non-tariff barriers: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE: nontariff barriers NORWAY, documents by -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C.3/L.1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C. 5/L. 1099 -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972 -- United Nations: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1103 finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1103 Headquarters: accommodations A/L, 697

NORWAY, documents by (continued) -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264 -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C.4/L.1016 -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971 -- UNITAR; report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265 Nuclear energy: See ATOMIC ENERGY NUCLEAR TESTS -- prohibition: treaty, comprehensive (draft) *GA res. 2934 (XXVII) Treaty, 1963: accessions *GA res. 2934 (XXVII) -- suspension Resolutions *GA res. 2934 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2093 -- underground: suspension Resolutions *GA res. 2934 (XXVII) NUCLEAR WEAPONS See also Atomic radiation Conference of Non-Nuclear-Weapon States, Geneva 1968 Disarmament Nuclear tests -- prohibition Resolutions *GA res. 2936 (XXVII) Other documents S/10844 S-G. Letter, 5 Dec, transmitting GA res. 2936 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/L. 676/Rev. 1, Rev. 1/Add. 1, 2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2078-2085,2093

0

- OAS: See Organization of American States
- OAU: See Organization of African Unity

Ocean floor: See SEA-BED

Offenders: See CRIME: offenders

OFFICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION
 Regional Production Bureau, Addis Ababa: establishment: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)

OFFICE OF THE DISASTER RELIEF CO-ORDINATOR -- financing *A/C. 3/SR. 1959, 1960

OFFICE OF THE UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES

-- finances: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add.30,8985/Add.1; A/C.5/

budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557, 1558 OMAN

- See also Democratic Yemen and Oman
- -- UN, admission to A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2)
- OMAN, documents by
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847

OPIUM POPPY

-- cultivation: control *A/C. 3/SR. 1963

ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY

-- co-operation with UN

Reports

- A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972
- Resolutions

*GA res. 2962 (XXVII) Draft resolutions

A/L.690

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2108

- -- & UN Council for Namibia: <u>See</u> United Nations Council for Namibia: & OAU
- ORGANIZATION OF AFRICAN UNITY CONFERENCE AGAINST COLONIALISM AND APARTHEID, Oslo 1972
- -- UN Council for Namibia, participation of: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES, documents by
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

OUTER SPACE

See also Space technology

-- peaceful uses

Reports

- A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2081

Ρ

PACHECO, ARMANDO O. (Dominican Republic) -- biography E/5218

PACIFIC ISLANDS UNDER UNITED STATES ADMINISTRA-TION

-- report

Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

PAKISTAN, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/158
- -- human rights:
 - & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992 violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/ L. 258/Rev. 1
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C.2/L.1238

- PAKISTAN, documents by (continued)
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972 -- United Nations:
 - finances: review A/C.5/L.1100/Rev.1 organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: review A/C.5/L.1104 visitors services A/C.5/L.1101
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1256
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C, 3/L, 1976
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C.2/L.1239/Rev.1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257
- Palais des Nations: See UNITED NATIONS OFFICE, Geneva: Palais des Nations

PALESTINE ARAB DELEGATIONS

-- petitions and hearings A/SPC/158; *A/SPC/SR.850

PALESTINE LIBERATION ORGANIZATION: EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: CHAIRMAN, documents by -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 876

PALESTINE REFUGEES

See also United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

- -- assistance Reports
 - A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972
 - A/8915 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Report
 - A/8920 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution II in A/8915
 - Resolutions *GA res. 2963, 2964 (XXVII)
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108
 - *A/AC. 158/SR. 1
- -- petitions and hearings A/8915
- -- property: protection A/8915; *A/SPC/SR.849;
- *GA res. 2963, 3005 (XXVII)

PANAMA, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1

Papua: See PAPUA NEW GUINEA

PAPUA NEW GUINEA -- self-government or independence Reports A/8954 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2977 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1020 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2005-2008,2013-2015 no.1) -- UN visiting mission A/8954; A/C. 4/L. 1020; *GA res. 2977 (XXVII) PARAGUAY, documents by -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L. 694 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1 -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1 PAYMENTS, INTERNATIONAL -- negotiable instruments Reports A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report PEACE RESEARCH -- international co-ordination: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) PEACEFUL RELATIONS AMONG PEOPLES -- promotion among youth: Declaration, 1965: implementation A/8941; *A/PV.2114; A/C.3/L.1982; *A/C.3/ SR. 1966, 1970-1972; *GA res. 3028 (XXVII) PERSIAN GULF ISLANDS -- UNDP: -- occupation by Iranian armed forces, 1971 Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 PERU -- SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850 PERU, documents by -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C.3/L.1987 -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C.2/L.1238 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640 Reports -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L.1272/Rev.1 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1

- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.638, L.642

PERU, documents by (continued)

- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L.1517/Rev.2
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

PHILIPPINES

-- natural disasters: assistance *E/SR. 1834; ESC res. 1704 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl.

PHILIPPINES, documents by

- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/C.2/ L. 1276/Rev. 2
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1987
- -- IDB, 6th sess.: report A/C.2/L.1238
- -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C. 5/L. 1099
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C. 3/ L. 1976
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020 -- United Nations:
 - Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1 visitors services A/C.5/L.1101
- -- UNICEF: activities A/C.2/L.1242
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- - activities A/C. 2/L. 1256, L. 1263/Rev. 1/Corr. 1, L. 1204
 - indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/ L. 1262/Rev. 1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C.2/L.1265
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268; E/L. 1517/Rev. 2
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

PITCAIRN ISLAND

- -- self-government or independence

 $\overline{A/8955}$ (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess. : 4th Cttee. Report

Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII)

- Draft resolutions
- A/C.4/L.1025

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110

*A/C.4/SR.2016,2017

Planning: See DEVELOPMENT PLANNING

PORTUGAL (continued)

PLENIPOTENTIARY CONFERENCE TO AMEND THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NARCOTIC DRUGS (1961), Geneva 1972

- -- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)
- POLAND, documents by
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1
- -- ECE: Germany (Dem. Rep.), admission of E/L.1530/ Rev. 1
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C.2/L.1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1979
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/1029; A/C.1/L. 640
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 656/Rev. 1
- -- vouth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1984

Pollution: See MARINE POLLUTION

POPULATION

See also Advisory Committee of Experts on the World Population Plan of Action United Nations Fund for Population Activities World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974 World Population Year, 1974

- -- UN programme E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12)
- -- World Plan of Action A/8703/Add.1 (Part V); E/5212 (E/CN.9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.12), 5225; *E/SR.1845

POPULATION COMMISSION (E/CN. 9/-)

- -- members:
- confirmation E/5218 & Add. 1 election E/L. 1526
- -- sessions: periodicity A/8703/Add. 1 (Part V); E/5225; *E/SR. 1845
- POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., Aug 1972
- -- documents: lists E/5212 (E/CN.9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12)
- -- report A/8703/Add.1 (Part V); E/5212 (E/CN.9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.12)(text), 5225; *E/SR.1845
- POPULATION COMMISSION, special sess., 1973

-- date and meeting place E/5212 (E/CN.9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12); *E/SR.1843

PORTUGAL

- See also Guinea and Portugal Portugal and Senegal Portugal and Zambia Territories under Portuguese administration -- armaments and armed forces in Territories *GA
- res. 2918 (XXVII) -- chemical warfare in Territories, alleged *GA
- res. 2918 (XXVII)
- -- military assistance to *GA res. 2918 (XXVII)
- -- & NATO *GA res. 2918 (XXVII)

-- sanctions Reports GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on A/8933 Southern Rhodesia A/8959 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2918, 2946, 2980 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1021 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2069,2071,2078 PORTUGAL, documents by -- Territories under Portuguese administration: self-government or independence A/C. 4/756PORTUGAL and SENEGAL Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 PORTUGAL and ZAMBIA Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 Portuguese East Africa: See MOZAMBIQUE Prisoners: See CRIME: offenders PRISONERS OF WAR -- Convention, Geneva 1949: implementation *A/C.3/ SR. 1936, 1938 Programme of meetings: See sub-heading calendar of conferences under names of specific bodies PROSSER, ALBERT R.G. (United Kingdom) -- biography E/5218/Corr.1 PROTEIN ADVISORY GROUP -- reports E/5198; ESC res. 1728 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) PROTEINS See also Protein Advisory Group -- production and consumption Reports A/8963 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.2/SR.1512 -- production and consumption: increase: special fund: establishment (proposed) E/5196; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1719 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) PSYCHOTROPIC SUBSTANCES -- control: Convention, 1971: accessions and ratifications Reports A/8928 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3013 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1977 Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.3/SR.1963,1964 PUERTO RICO

-- self-government or independence <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2078 *A/C 3/SB

*A/C.3/SR.1961 *A/C.4/SR.2005

Q

QATAR

-- UN, admission to A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2)

QATAR, documents by -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1

R

RACIAL DISCRIMINATION

See also Apartheid

- Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971-1980 International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971
- -- elimination
 - DocumentsA/8813S-G. Note transmitting replies from
Governments and other bodies on mea-
sures taken in connexion with the Inter-
national Year
 - A/8987 Israel. Letter, 11 Dec, transmitting appeal from Jews in Soviet Union

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2085

*A/C. 5/SR. 1524, 1525 -- elimination: Convention, 1965: status *A/PV. 2085

REFUGEES

- See also Chinese refugees in Hong Kong Chinese refugees in Macau East Pakistan refugees in India Executive Committee of the High Commissioner's Programme Namibian refugees Palestine refugees Sudanese refugees Territorial asylum Tibetan refugees in India United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
 - United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East

-- assistance Reports

- A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12 & 12A) UNHCR. Report, 1971/1972
- A/8918 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report

REFUGEES (continued) -- assistance (continued) Reports (continued) E/5138/Add.1 UNHCR. Report on question of asylum E/L.1502 UNHCR. Report on activities for assistance to refugees from East Bengal in India Resolutions *GA res. 2958 (XXVII) ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ Other documents A/C. 3/632 China. Letter, 15 Nov, transmitting text of statement by the Chinese representative on UNHCR report at ESC, 53rd sess. A/C.3/633 India. Letter, 20 Nov, transmitting text of statement by the India representative in reply to the Chinese statement on UNHCR report at ESC, 53rd sess. Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1970 - L.1972 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2107 *A/AC.157/SR.1 *A/C. 3/SR. 1946, 1954-1957 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1835 -- assistance: international co-operation A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) UN organizations: activities: co-ordination A/8712 & Add, 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12 & 12A), 8918; *A/C. 3/SR. 1955-1957 -- asylum, right of A/8918; *A/C. 3/SR. 1954, 1955, 1957; E/5138/Add.1 -- education A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12 & 12A); *A/C. 3/SR. 1954-1956 -- employment A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) -- handicapped persons: resettlement A/8712/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12A) -- international protection A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess. suppl. no. 12 & 12A), 8918; *A/C. 3/SR. 1954, 1956, 1957 international instruments: accessions and ratifications A/8712/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A) -- legal protection: international instruments: accessions and ratifications A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12); 8918; *A/C. 3/SR. 1954-1957 -- nationality A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) -- resettlement A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12 & 12A) -- status A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) Convention, 1951: accessions and ratifications A/8712/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A) Convention, 1951: Protocol, 1967: accessions and ratifications A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12 & 12A) -- travel documents A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12) REGIONAL CO-OPERATION Reports E/5201 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report

E/5207 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

REGIONAL CO-OPERATION (continued) Resolutions ESC res. 1724 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2096 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1827-1830,1834,1836, 1837 -- promotion: statement (draft) A/8963; *A/PV.2113; A/C. 2/L. 1253; *A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1507, 1510 Regional integration: See REGIONAL CO-OPERATION RELIGIOUS INTOLERANCE -- elimination: convention (draft) Reports A/8945 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3027 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 3/L. 1985 USSR. Amendments Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1980 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1966,1967,1969 -- elimination: declaration (draft) Reports A/8945 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3027 (XXVII) Other documents A/C.3/L.1985 USSR. Amendments Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1980 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2114 *A/C.3/SR.1966,1967,1969 RENZAHO, JUVENAL (Rwanda) -- biography E/5218/Add. 1 Repertory of practice of United Nations organs -- updating (proposed) A/L. 691; *A/C. 6/SR. 1383; *GA res. 2968 (XXVII) Resources, Natural: See NATURAL RESOURCES RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION -- universal realization Reports A/8936 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report A/8969 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2955 (XXVII) Other documents A/8778/Add.3 S-G. Note Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1 A/C.6/L.880/Rev.1, L.895, L.896 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2107,2114 *A/C. 3/SR. 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953, 1957, 1958, 1961, 1962, 1965 *A/C. 6/SR. 1387, 1389, 1390 Rights of man: See HUMAN RIGHTS

RIPERT, JEAN (France) -- biography E/5218

Rogers, Barbara J.: See FRIENDS OF NAMIBIA COMMIT-TEE, London ROMANIA, documents by -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L.1021 -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.2/ L. 1271/Rev. 1 -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1 -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982 ROUHI, HOMA (Iran) -- biography E/5218 Rules of procedure: See sub-heading rules of procedure under names of specific organs

RUSS, VIRGINIA-VIORICA (Romania) -- biography E/5218/Add.1

RWANDA, documents by

- -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.3/L.1973/Rev.1 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021
- -- developing countries: least developed: special measures A/C.2/L.1260/Rev.1
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence $A/C,\,4/L,\,1029/Rev,\,1$
- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1

SUBJECT INDEX

RWANDA, documents by (continued)

- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1

-- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2

RYUKYU and DAITO ISLANDS -- reversion to Japan, 15 May 1972 Reports

A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

S

SALT: See Strategic arms: limitation

SIS (Special Industrial Services) programme: <u>See</u> Industrial development: SIS programme

SAFRONCHUK, V. S. (USSR) -- biography E/5218/Add.1

ST. HELENA -- self-government or independence <u>Reports</u> A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report <u>Resolutions</u> *GA res.2984 (XXVII) <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/C.4/L.1025</u> <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR,2016,2017

ST. KITTS-NEVIS-ANGUILLA

-- self-government or independence <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8955</u> (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report <u>Resolutions</u> <u>*GA res.2987</u> (XXVII) <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1</u> <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA</u>, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 <u>*A/C.4/SR.2021,2023</u>

ST. LUCIA

-- self-government or independence <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8955 (Parts I-III)</u> GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report <u>Resolutions</u> <u>*GA res.2987 (XXVII)</u> <u>Draft resolutions</u> <u>A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1</u> <u>Meeting records</u> <u>GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110</u> <u>*A/C.4/SR.2021,2023</u>

ST. VINCENT -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2987 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2110 *A/C.4/SR.2021,2023 Samoa, American: See AMERICAN SAMOA SANCHEZ, VINCENTE (Chile) -- biography E/5218/Add.1 SAUDI ARABIA, documents by -- GA, 27th sess.: hearings: human rights: violations: territories occupied by Israel A/SPC/158 -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.895 -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685/Add. 1 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY See also Human rights: & science and technology -- application to development Reports E/5196 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report Resolutions ESC res. 1715, 1716 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- application to development: international co-operation: study ESC, 53rd sess. : decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- application to development: World Plan of Action Reports GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. A/8963 E/5196 Report Resolutions ESC res. 1717, 1718 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.2/SR.1512 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- transfer to developing countries Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1490, 1493, 1499, 1500 *A/C.3/SR.1973 Scott, Michael: See INTERNATIONAL LEAGUE FOR THE RIGHTS OF MAN Sea law: See LAW OF THE SEA SEA-BED See also Committee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-

bed and the Ocean Floor Beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction

SEA-BED (continued) -- exploration and use: international régime Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.1/PV.1904-1909,1911-1913, 1915 -- peaceful uses Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8708/Add, 25 ACABQ. Financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/C.1/L.632/ Rev.1 and A/C.1/L.634, as amended. and A/C. 1/L. 642, as revised A/8949 GA, 27th sess.: 1st Cttee. Report A/8981 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3029 (XXVII) Other documents A/C.1/L.639; A/C.5/1496 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L.634 A/C.1/L.641; A/C.5/1497 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C.1/L. 632/Rev. 1 and of the amendments thereto A/C.1/L.643; A/C.5/1499 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/ L.642 **Draft resolutions** A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1, L.634-L.638, L.642 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C.1/PV.1903-1909,1911-1915, 1918 SECRETARIAT -- functions: distribution: See United Nations: relocation of Secretariat units: study -- staff See also United Nations Staff Pension Committee -- staff: common staff costs: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1525, 1557, 1558 -- staff: composition Reports A/8980 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3007 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.3/L.1983/Rev.1 A/C.5/L.1098/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.5/SR.1541,1542,1544-1547, 1549, 1555 -- staff: geographical distribution *A/PV.2113; *A/C.5/ SR. 1545-1547, 1549 hospitality expenses: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1; *A/C.5/SR.1558 linguistic balance *A/C.5/SR.1545

-- staff: pension system: <u>See</u> United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund

SECRETARIAT (continued) -- staff: personnel questions Reports A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8829/Add, 1 S-G. Report on revised proposal for the establishment of a UN staff college A/8935 ACABQ. Report on revised proposal for the establishment of a UN staff college A/8980 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3008 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.5/SR.1541,1542,1544,1546, 1547, 1549, 1555 -- staff: professional and higher categories: salaries and wages: language bonus: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) recruitment A/8980; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C. 5/SR. 1545-1547 rules and regulations: amendments A/8980; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C.5/SR. 1549; *GA res. 3008 $(\mathbf{X}\mathbf{X}\mathbf{V}\mathbf{\Pi})$ -- staff: salaries and wages See also Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System -- staff: salaries and wages: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1523-1525, 1557, 1558 education grant: increase A/8971, 8985/Add. 1; A/C.5/L.1096; *A/C.5/SR.1548,1549; *GA res. 2990 (XXVII) education grant: increase: financial implications A/8708/Add. 16; A/C. 5/1483 -- staff: salaries and wages: review See also Special Committee for the Review of the United Nations Salary System Reports A/8914 ACABQ. Report A/8979 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3042 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.5/L.1099 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2116 *A/C.5/SR.1541,1543-1545,1550, 1551, 1553, 1556, 1557 -- staff: survey Reports A/8985 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV.2116 *A/C.5/SR.1525-1527 -- staff: training A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- staff: travel See also United Nations: organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: review

- SECRETARIAT (continued)
- -- staff: travel:
 - budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
 - budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1: A/C.5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1553, 1554, 1556-1558
- SECRETARY-GENERAL
- -- appointment A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) -- report (annual), 1971/1972 *A/PV.2108
- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by

Reports

- -- Australia: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- Austria: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- China: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10849
- -- Cyprus situation S/10842
- -- Human Rights Day (10 Dec): observance A/INF/153
- -- Indonesia: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- IAEA: meetings away from headquarters: financing A/C.5/1482
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/8775/Add. 4
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- Kenya: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- natural disasters: assistance A/8854
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/8821/Add. 3
- -- Peru: SC, representatives in: credentials S/10850
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 & Add. 1
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add. 3
- -- United Nations:
 - calendar of conferences, 1973-1975 A/8790/ Add. 3

 - Charter: review A/8746/Add. 2, 3 finances: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) finances: budget, 1973 A/C.5/1490

 - finances: income: revenue-producing activities A/C.5/1479
 - Members: permanent missions A/INF/152 staff: college: establishment (proposed) A/8829/Add.1
 - UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/8893
- -- UN Council for Namibia: members: increase A/8934
- -- UN Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus S/10842
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/8782/Add, 1-3 Other documents
- -- ACC: & subsidiary bodies: meetings, 1972: lists E/INF/119/Add. 3 meetings, 1972/1973: lists E/INF/129
- -- Commns of the ESC, Functional: members: election E/L.1526
- -- CPC: members: election E/L. 1528
- -- Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972: recommendations E/5230
- -- Co-ordination Cttee: members: election E/L, 1522

- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Other documents (continued) -- disarmament: economic and social consequences A/C.2/278 -- disaster relief A/C.5/1484 -- ESC: calendar of conferences, 1973 E/L.1523
 - work programme, 1973 E/L.1520
 - -- ESC, 53rd sess.: agenda E/5210/Rev.1 (annotated text); E/L.1519
 - -- ESC, 54th sess.: agenda E/L. 1524 (annotated provisional) organizational meetings: agenda E/5222(annotated provisional)
 - -- Economic Cttee: members: election E/L. 1522
 - -- human environment: UN environment secretariat: Executive Director: election A/8965
 - -- Intergovernmental Cttee of the World Food Programme (UN/FAO): members: election E/L. 1527
 - -- IBRD: report to UN, 1971/1972 E/5216 -- IDA: report to UN, 1971/1972 E/5216 -- IFC: report to UN, 1971/1972 E/5216 IFC: report to UN, 1971/1972 E/5216

 - -- IMF: report to UN, 1971/1972 E/5215 -- Investments Cttee: members: appointment: confirmation A/8764
 - -- JIU: reports A/8900
 - -- Middle East situation: cease-fire, 1967: violations: Israel-Lebanon sector S/7930/Add. 1820-1847, 1849-1852
 - Israel-Syria sector S/7930/Add. 1820-1822, 1826, 1829, 1831-1834, 1836, 1841-1843, 1845, 1847-1850, 1852
 - Suez Canal sector S/7930/Add. 1826, 1830
 - -- NGOs: placement on roster E/5214
 - -- nuclear weapons: prohibition S/10844
 - -- right of peoples to self-determination: universal realization A/8778/Add.3
 - -- SC: agenda S/10770/Add, 15-18
 - -- Social Cttee: members: election E/L. 1522
 - -- South Africa:
 - apartheid S/10843
 - sanctions S/10843
 - -- Southern Rhodesia question S/10854
 - -- Special Cttee on Apartheid membership Å/8988
 - report S/10777/Add.1.2
 - -- UN: organs and subsidiary organs: members:
 - travel and other expenses: review A/8900/Add.1 -- UNICEF: Executive Board: members: election
 - E/L.1521 -- UN Commissioner for Namibia: appointment
 - A/8799
 - -- UN Conference on the Human Environment, Stockholm 1972: report E/5217
 - -- UNDP: Governing Council: members: election E/L.1529
 - -- UN Fund for Population Activities: activities A/8899
 - -- UNIDO: headquarters: construction A/C, 2/276/ Rev.1
 - -- UN University: establishment A/8898
 - -- World Intellectual Property Organization: & UN E/5228 & Add. 1, 2
 - Statements of financial implications
 - -- Cttee on the Peaceful Uses of the Sea-bed and the Ocean Floor beyond the Limits of National Jurisdiction: sessions, 1973 A/C.1/L.639; A/C.5/ 1496

- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued)
 - Statements of financial implications (continued) -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow:
 - study (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1280; A/C. 5/1494
 - -- economic commn for Western Asia: establishment (proposed) E/L. 1497/Rev. 2/Add. 1
 - -- governing council for environmental programmes: establishment (proposed) A/C.5/1487
 - -- human environment: UN environment secretariat: establishment (proposed) A/C.5/1487
 - human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts: diplomatic conference, 1974 (proposed) A/C.5/ 1502
 - -- human settlements: environmental improvement: fund: establishment (proposed): study (proposed) A/C.5/1492
 - -- Indian Ocean: Declaration as peace zone, 1971: ad hoc cttee A/C.1/L.633; A/C.5/1489
 - International Conference of Trade Unions against Apartheid, Geneva 1973: Special Cttee on Apartheid, participation of A/SPC/L, 259
 - -- ICJ: functions: review: ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed) A/C.6/L.891
 - -- law of the sea: conference, 1973/1974 A/C.1/ L. 639; A/C. 5/1496
 - -- Namibia: publicity campaign A/C. 4/L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504
 - Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant: increase (proposed) A/C.5/1483
 - -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft): conference of plenipotentiaries (proposed) A/C. 2/ L.1259; A/C.5/1485
 - preparatory cttee: establishment (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1259; A/C. 5/1485
 - -- South Africa: trade unions rights: infringements A/SPC/L.259
 - -- Spanish Sahara: UN mission A/C.4/L.1019
 - -- Special Cttee on Apartheid: International Conference of Trade Unions against Apartheid, Geneva 1973, participation in A/C.5/1495; A/SPC/ L. 259
 - -- Special Cttee on the Question of Defining Aggression: continuation A/C.5/1478; A/C.6/L.875
 - -- Special Cttee on the UN Charter: establishment (proposed) A/C.6/L.882
 - -- Special Cttee to Investigate Israeli practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories: continuation A/C.5/1498; A/SPC/L.260
 - meetings, 1973 A/C.5/1498; A/SPC/L.260 work programme, 1973 A/C. 5/1498; A/SPC/ L. 260
 - -- States: & international organizations: representation: conference (proposed) A/C.5/1481 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications:
 - study A/C.1/L.641, L.643; A/C.5/1497, 1499 -- terrorism: prevention:
 - ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed) A/C.5/ 1500; A/C.6/L.889, L.890 convention (proposed): conference, 1973 A/C.6/L.888
 - -- UN: documentation: legal publications A/C. 5/1488
 - -- UNCTAD: work programme, 1973-1974 A/C.5/ 1501
 - -- UN Council for Namibia: activities, 1973 A/C.4/L.1032; A/C.5/1504 meetings, 1973 A/C.4/L.1032; A/C.5/1504 members: increase A/C. 4/L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504

- SECRETARY-GENERAL, documents by (continued) Statements of financial implications (continued)
 - -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: continuation A/C.4/L.1017; A/C.5/1493
 - -- UN Fund for Namibia: continuation A/C.4/L.1031; A/C.5/1503
 - -- UNIDO: general conference, 2nd, 1975 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1252; A/C. 5/1473
 - -- UN University: founding cttee: establishment (proposed) A/C.2/L.1278; A/C.5/1486
 - -- World Environment Day (5 Jun): preparation A/C.5/1491
 - -- World Population Conference, 3rd, New York 1974 E/5221

SECURITY COUNCIL

- -- agenda: summary statements S/10770/Add, 15-18
- -- members: election *A/PV.2070 representatives, 1971: credentials A/8702 (GAOR,
 - 27th sess., suppl. no.2) representatives, 1972: credentials A/8702 (GAOR,
 - 27th sess., suppl. no.2); S/10849 representatives, 1973: credentials S/10850
- -- proceedings, 1972 *S/PV.1676-1683 -- report, 1971/1972 A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2)(text); A/L. 692; *A/PV. 2111
- -- resolutions: S/RES/323 (1972) Namibia question S/RES/322 (1972) Territories under Portuguese
 - administration: self-government or independence S/RES/324 (1972) UN Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus: continuation
- -- special session in Africa on decolonization problems, Addis Ababa 1972 A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2)
 - financial implications A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 & Add. 1; A/L. 692; *A/PV. 2111

SECURITY COUNCIL: COMMITTEES

See Committee Established in Pursuance of Security Council Resolution 253 (1968)

SEKYIAMAH, E. KOFI (Ghana)

-- biography E/5218/Add. 1

Self-determination of peoples: See RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO SELF-DETERMINATION

Seminars: See under subject concerned

SENEGAL

- See also Portugal and Senegal -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12)
- SENEGAL, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.3/L.1973/Rev.1
- -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C.3/ L.1271/Rev.1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687
- -- human rights: & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1979

SENEGAL, documents by (continued)

- -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L.689
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C.2/ L.1282
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L.690
- -- SC: report, 1971/1972 A/L, 692
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2, L.1279
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C.4/L.1028
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C. 2/ L.1270

Senegal and Portugal: See PORTUGAL and SENEGAL

- SEYCHELLES
- -- referendum A/8955 (Parts II, III); A/C.4/L.1026; *GA res.2985 (XXVII) UN supervision A/8955 (Parts II, III) -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984, 2985 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025, L.1026 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/SR.2016,2017
- -- UN visiting mission A/8955 (Parts II, III); A/C.4/ L. 1026; *GA res. 2965 (XXVII)
- SHIPPING
- -- legislation, international
- Reports A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee, Report -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) Reports
 - A/8824/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3035 (XXVII)
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/C.2/L.1248/Rev.1, L.1275
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2115
 - *A/C. 2/SR. 1493, 1494, 1499-1502, 1505
- -- liner conferences: code of conduct (draft): conference of plenipotentiaries A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/ L. 1248/Rev. 1, L. 1275; *A/C. 2/SR. 1492, 1502, 1505; *GA res. 3035 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8708/Add. 29, 8986; A/C. 2/ L. 1259; A/C. 5/1485; *A/C. 5/SR, 1557
 - preparatory cttee: establishment A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1,L. 1275; *A/C. 2/SR. 1492, 1502, 1505; *GA res. 3035 (XXVII)
 - preparatory cttee: establishment: financial implications A/8708/Add. 29, 8986; A/C 2/L. 1259; A/C.5/1485; *A/C.5/SR.1557

SHLEPAKOV, ARNOLD N. (Ukrainian SSR) -- biography E/5218

- SIERRA LEONE, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/
 - L. 1021
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add.1
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/C.4/L.1023
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L, 676/Rev. 1/Add, 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1026
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C.4/L.1028
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN University: establishment A/C. 2/L. 1268
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C, 3/L, 1981, L, 1982

SIKTANC, JOSEF (Czechoslovakia) -- biography E/5218/Add.1

- SINGAPORE, documents by
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/L, 694
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C.2/L.1239/Rev.1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265

SLAVERY

- -- elimination
 - Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.3/SR.1943,1946

- -- elimination: technical co-operation *A/C. 3/SR. 1945
- Social change and criminality: See CRIMINALITY: & social change

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

-- members: election E/L.1522

Social rights: See HUMAN RIGHTS

Solomon Islands: See BRITISH SOLOMON ISLANDS

SOMALIA, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.4/L.1025 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L.1021
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030; S/10841
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L, 676/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1026
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685

SOUTH AFRICA

- See also South Africa and Zambia
- -- anti-apartheid movements: assistance *GA res.2923/ Rev.1 (XXVII)
- -- apartheid
 - Reports
 - A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972
 - A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972
 - A/8722/Add. 2 Special Cttee on Apartheid. Report, 1972
 - A/8879/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Report
 - A/8953 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8879/Add. 1, para. 6
 - A/8957 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report

Resolutions

*GA res. 2923/Rev. 1 (XXVII)

Other documents

- A/8708/Add. 19 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Cttee in A/8879/Add. 1
- A/8988 S-G. Note informing of Guatemala decision to withdraw as member of Special Cttee on Apartheid
- A/C. 5/1495; A/SPC/L. 259 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/L. 257
- S/10777/Add. 1, 2 S-G. Note concerning the report of the Special Cttee on Apartheid
- S/10843 S-G. Letter, 28 Nov, transmitting GA res. 2923 E (XXVII)

- -- apartheid (continued) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1030 A/SPC/L.257 <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV.2071,2074,2078,2085,2108 *A/C.4/SR.2005,2014,2020,2022 *A/SPC/SR.852,854
- -- apartheid: application in Namibia A/8957; A/C.4/ L. 1030; *GA res. 2923/Rev. 1 (XXVII)

SOUTH AFRICA (continued)

- -- armaments and armed forces in Namibia *GA res. 3031 (XXVII)
- -- foreign investments in *A/PV. 2085; *GA res. 2923/ Rev. 1, 2979 (XXVII)
- -- international sports events, exclusion from *GA res. 2923/Rev.1 (XXVII)
- -- military assistance to *A/PV.2085; *GA res.2923/ Rev.1 (XXVII)
- -- national liberation movements: assistance *A/PV.2085; *GA res.2923/Rev.1 (XXVII)
- -- native reserves *GA res. 2923/Rev. 1 (XXVII)
- -- political prisoners *A/PV.2085; *GA res.2923/Rev.1 (XXVII)
- -- sanctions
 - Reports

 A/8933
 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on Southern Rhodesia

 A/8957, 8959
 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions

 *GA res. 2923/Rev. 1, 2946, 2980, 3031 (XXVII) (XXVII)

 (XXVII)

 Other documents
 - S/10843 S-G. Letter, 28 Nov, transmitting GA res. 2923 E (XXVII)
 - Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1021, L.1030
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2069, 2071, 2078, 2085
 - *A/C.4/SR.2014,2020,2022
- -- trade union rights: infringements A/8708/Add. 19, 8722/Add. 2, 8879/Add. 1, 8953; A/C. 5/1495; A/SPC/ L. 257, L. 259; *A/SPC/SR. 852, 854
- -- UN, representation in A/8921; A/L.687; *A/PV.2104; *GA res.2948 (XXVII)

SOUTH AFRICA and ZAMBIA <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8702</u> (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972

Southern Africa: See AFRICA, SOUTHERN

SOUTHERN RHODESIA

See also Southern Rhodesia question

- -- foreign investments in A/8933, 8958; A/C. 4/L. 1024; *GA res. 2979 (XXVII)
- -- human rights: violations *GA res. 2945 (XXVII)
- -- international trade S/10852
- -- military intervention: See South Africa: military intervention in Southern Rhodesia
- -- national liberation movements: assistance A/8933; *GA res. 2945, 2946 (XXVII)
- -- petitions and hearings A/8933
- -- political prisoners A/8933; *GA res. 2945 (XXVII)

*A/C.4/SR.2005,2008-2010,2012,

2015

SOUTHERN RHODESIA (continued) SPANISH SAHARA (continued) -- self-government or independence (continued) -- sanctions See also Southern Rhodesia question Meeting records Reports GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 -- UN mission A/8955 (Parts I, III); A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1; GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on A/8933 Southern Rhodesia *GA res. 2983 (XXVII) A/8959 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report financial implications A/C.4/L.1019 S/10852 Cttee Established in Pursuance of SC res.253 (1968). Report, 5th SPECIAL COMMITTEE FOR THE REVIEW OF THE UNITED NATIONS SALARY SYSTEM (A/AC. 150/-) Resolutions *GA res. 2946, 2980 (XXVII) -- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Other documents S/10854 S-G. Letter, 20 Dec, transmitting GA -- report A/8979; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/SR. 1541, 1543res.2946 (XXVII) 1545, 1550, 1551, 1556 Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1021 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON APARTHEID (A/AC. 115/-) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2069,2071,2078,2102 -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1 -- International Conference of Trade Unions against Apart-*A/C.4/SR.2006,2009 heid, Geneva 1973, participation in A/8722/Add. 2, 8879/Add. 1; A/SPC/L. 257 SOUTHERN RHODESIA QUESTION financial implications A/8708/Add. 19, 8953; A/C. 5/1495; *A/C. 5/SR. 1548; A/SPC/L. 259 Reports -- International Labour Conference, Geneva 1972: partic-ipation in A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 A/8933 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report on no. 6B) Southern Rhodesia -- membership A/8988; *A/PV.2116 Resolutions -- report A/8722/Add. 2(text); S/10777/Add. 1, 2 *GA res. 2945, 2946 (XXVII) -- work programme: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 Other documents (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- work programme, 1973 *A/PV. 2085; *GA res. 2923 S/10854 S-G. Letter, 20 Dec, transmitting GA res. 2946 (XXVII) (XXVII)/Rev. 1 Meeting records financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1526 GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2064-2074, 2078, 2102 *A/C.3/SR.1961 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERA-*A/C.4/SR.2005,2006,2008,2009 TIONS (A/AC. 121/-) -- continuation *A/SPC/SR. 847 SPACE TECHNOLOGY -- work programme, 1973 A/8926; *A/SPC/SR. 844-846; -- application: promotion: financial implications A/8406/ *GA res. 2965 (XXVII) Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B); *A/C.5/ SR. 1515 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERA-TIONS: SUB-COMMITTEES SPAIN, documents by -- Working Group [on UN military observers]: members: increase A/8926; *A/SPC/SR. 844-848; -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/L.1976 *GA res. 2965 (XXVII) UN programme A/C.3/L.1978 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE FINANCIAL SITUATION -- UN: Charter: review A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1 -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions OF THE UNITED NATIONS -- report A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C, 5/SR. 1534, 1544, 1546-A/C.3/L.1976 1548, 1550, 1552, 1554, 1556, 1559 SPANISH SAHARA -- referendum A/8955 (Parts I, III); A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1; SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING *GA res. 2983 (XXVII) AGGRESSION (A/AC. 134/-) UN supervision A/8955 (Parts I, III); A/C. 4/L. 1018/ -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1 Rev. 1; *GA res. 2983 (XXVII) -- continuation A/8929; *A/PV. 2109; *A/C. 6/SR. 1371; -- self-government or independence *GA res. 2967 (XXVII) Reports financial implications A/8708/Add. 13, 8946; A/C. 5/ 1478; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542; A/C. 6/L. 875; *A/C. 6/ A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report SR. 1371 Resolutions *GA res. 2983 (XXVII) SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE QUESTION OF DEFINING AGGRESSION, 5th sess. Other documents A/C.4/L.1019 S-G. Administrative and financial -- date and meeting place A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th implications of draft resolution in A/C. 4/ sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- report *A/C. 6/SR. 1366, 1371 L.1018 Draft resolutions -- work programme: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)

- SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE SITUATION WITH RE-GARD TO THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE DECLA-RATION ON THE GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (A/AC. 109/-) -- membership *A/PV.2104,2114,2116 -- recommendations: implementation *A/PV.2071.2078 -- visiting missions to Territories *A/PV. 2071, 2078 -- work programme, 1972: financial implications A/8406/ Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- work programme, 1973 *A/PV. 2071, 2078 financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1517 SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE UNITED NATIONS CHARTER -- establishment (proposed) A/C. 6/L. 870 financial implications A/C. 6/L. 882 SPECIAL COMMITTEE TO INVESTIGATE ISRAELI PRAC-TICES AFFECTING THE HUMAN RIGHTS OF THE POPULATION OF THE OCCUPIED TERRITORIES -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1 -- continuation A/8950; A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1; *A/SPC/ SR. 851, 855; *GA res. 3005 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 24, 8973; A/C. 5/ 1498; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552; A/SPC/L. 260 -- meetings, 1973 A/8950; A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1 financial implications A/8708/Add. 24, 8973; A/C. 5/ 1498; A/SPC/L. 260 -- report *A/SPC/SR. 849 -- work programme: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- work programme, 1973 A/8950; A/SPC/L. 258/Rev. 1; *GA res. 3005 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 24, 8973; A/C. 5/ 1498; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552; A/SPC/L. 260 Special Industrial Services (SIS) programme: See INDUS-TRIAL DEVELOPMENT: SIS programme SPECIAL INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF THE UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION, Vienna 1971 -- report A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- resolutions: implementation: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) SPECIALIZED AGENCIES See also United Nations organizations and names of specific agencies -- reports to UN: review E/5198; *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1728, 1729 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) SRI LANKA, documents by -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C.5/L.1099 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/8753/Add. 3 -- UN: finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1100/Rev. 1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1269, L. 1274/ Rev. 2 -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1
- Staff Pension Board: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION BOARD
- Staff Pension Fund: See UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND
- STANKEVICH, GEORGI N. (Byelorussian SSR) -- biography E/5218
- State succession: See SUCCESSION OF STATES

STATES

- -- economic rights and duties: charter (draft) *A/PV.2115; A/C.2/L.1269; *A/C.2/SR.1492-1494, 1500, 1502, 1510; *GA res. 3037 (XXVII)
 - working group: composition A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/L. 1269; *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1510; *GA res. 3037 (XXVII)
- -- & international organizations: representation: articles (draft)

RIESReportsA/8753/Add. 3S-G. ReportA/8796GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. ReportA/C.5/FGA res. 2966 (XXVII)Other documentsA/C.5/(1481)A/C.5/(1481)S-G. Statement of administration

- A/C. 5/1481 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 877 Draft resolutions
- A/C. 6/L. 873/Rev. 1, L. 877, L. 878
- Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2109 *A/C.6/SR.1371-1373
- -- & international organizations: representation: conference (proposed) A/8753/Add. 3, 8796; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 6/ L. 877, L. 878; *A/C. 6/SR. 1372, 1373; *GA res. 2966 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8708/Add. 18, 8797; A/C. 5/ 1481; *A/C. 5/SR. 1548
- -- & international organizations: representation: convention (draft) A/8753/Add. 3, 8796; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 6/ L. 873/Rev. 1, L. 877, L. 878; *A/C. 6/SR. 1372, 1373;
 *GA res. 2966 (XXVII)
- STATISTICAL COMMISSION (E/CN, 3/-)
- -- members:
 - confirmation E/5218 & Add. 1 election A/8703/Add. 1 (Part V); E/L. 1526; *E/SR. 1837, 1845; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

STRATEGIC ARMS

-- limitation *GA res. 2932 (XXVII)

SUCCESSION OF STATES

- -- in respect of treaties: articles (draft)
- Reports A/8892 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2091

SUDAN

- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1

- SUDAN, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation A/C, 3/L, 1973/Rev, 1; A/C, 4/ L.1025
 - implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/ L.1021
- -- developing countries:
 - employment: promotion A/L. 695 least developed: special measures A/C, 2/L, 1260/ Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L. 687
- -- human rights:
 - respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1992
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030; S/10841
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C, 4/ L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- SC: report, 1971/1972 A/L. 692
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- United Nations:
 - finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1094 finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1100/Rev. 1 Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264 UN Fund for Namibia A/C 4/L 1028
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1
- -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265
- SUDANESE REFUGEES
- -- assistance A/8918; *A/PV. 2107; A/C. 3/L. 1972; *A/C. 3/SR. 1954-1957; *GA res. 2958 (XXVII); *E/SR. 1819. 1835; ESC res. 1705 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- SUEZ CANAL
- -- closure: economic effects *A/C. 2/SR. 1493, 1494, 1500
- SWAZILAND, documents by
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L, 1974/Rev. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- SWEDEN, documents by
- -- developing countries: employment: promotion A/L. 695 -- human rights:
 - Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2

SWEDEN, documents by (continued)

- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976 UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- religious intolerance: elimination: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980 declaration (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant:
- increase (proposed) A/C. 5/L. 1096
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 877
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- United Nations: finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1102 Headquarters: accommodations A/L. 697
- -- UNICEF: activities A/C. 2/L. 1242
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1264
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971

SYRIAN ARAB REPUBLIC, documents by

- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024 implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/
 - L. 1021
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 892 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1/Corr. 1,
- L. 1264 -- UNITAR: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 2/L. 1265

TDB: See Trade and Development Board

Tanzania: See UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA

Technical assistance: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION

SUBJECT INDEX

TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION See also United Nations Development Programme United Nations Volunteers -- IBRD programme *A/C. 2/SR. 1491 -- ILO programme *A/C. 2/SR. 1491 -- regional and sub-regional advisory services: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542, 1558 -- specialized agencies programmes E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) -- training of personnel: UNITAR activities A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.14) -- UNESCO programme *A/C. 2/SR, 1491 -- UN regular programme Reports A/8937 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A). UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report E/5193/Add.1. ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee, Report Meeting records GA. 27th sess.: *A/PV.2109 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497, 1498 -- UN regular programme: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1542, 1558 -- WHO programme *A/C. 2/SR. 1491 TELEVISION BROADCASTING -- use of artificial satellites: convention (draft) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2081 TERRITORIAL ASYLUM See also Refugees: asylum, right of -- convention (draft) A/8918; *A/C. 3/SR. 1955-1957, 1969 conference of plenipotentiaries (proposed) *A/C.3/ SR. 1957 TERRITORIAL SEA See also Law of the sea -- limitation *A/C.1/PV.1904 economic implications: study A/8949; *A/PV.2114; A/C. 1/L.632/Rev. 1, L.636-L.638, L.642; *A/C. 1/PV. 1904-1906, 1908, 1909, 1911-1915, 1918; A/C. 5/1499; *GA res. 3029 (XXVII) economic implications: study: financial implications A/8708/Add. 25; A/C. 1/L. 641, L. 643; A/C. 5/ 1497; *A/C.5/SR.1552 TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION See also Angola Macau Mozambique -- foreign investments in A/8958; A/C. 4/L. 1024; *GA res. 2918, 2949 (XXVII) -- international agencies, assistance by *GA res. 2918 (XXVII) -- national liberation movements: assistance *GA res. 2918 (XXVII) UN, participation in *GA res. 2918 (XXVII)

-- political prisoners *GA res. 2918 (XXVII)

TERRITORIES UNDER PORTUGUESE ADMINISTRATION (continued) -- self-government or independence Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 Resolutions *GA res. 2918 (XXVII) S/RES/322 (1972) Other documents A/C. 4/756 Portugal. Letter, 28 Nov. referring to A/C.4/754 S/10840 Brazil. Letter, 24 Nov, concerning remarks made by Cuban representative against Brazil during SC meeting Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2064-2074, 2078, 2084 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005 *S/PV.1676.1677 TERRORISM -- prevention Reports A/8969 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on A/8984 administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8969 Other documents $\overline{A/C.5/1500}$ S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 A/C. 6/418/Add. 1 Secretariat. Study on terrorism A/C. 6/L. 869 Yemen. Letter, 13 Nov, trans-mitting paper entitled "On terrorism", concerning Zionist terrorist activities A/C. 6/L. 872 Israel. Letter, 20 Nov, trans-mitting paper entitled "Accessories to terror", concerning responsibility of Arab Governments for the organization of terrorist activities A/C. 6/L. 876 Democratic Yemen. Letter, 22 Nov. transmitting letter from the Chariman of the Executive Cttee of the Palestine Liberation Organization concerning Zionist and Israeli terrorism A/C. 6/L. 888 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 851 A/C. 6/L. 889 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 879 A/C. 6/L. 890 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 880 Draft resolutions A/L. 696 A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1, L. 880/Rev. 1, L. 895, L. 896 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2092, 2095, 2114 *A/C. 5/SR. 1554 *A/C.6/SR.1355-1370,1372, 1374, 1386-1390 -- prevention: ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed) A/8969; A/L. 696; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1, L. 880/Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1386, 1387, 1389,

1390

TERRORISM (continued) -- prevention (continued) ad hoc cttee: establishment (proposed): financial implications A/8708/Add. 27, 8984; A/C.5/ 1500; *A/C. 5/SR. 1554; A/C. 6/L. 889, L. 890 ad hoc cttee: members: appointment *A/PV. 2116 convention (proposed) A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1; *A/C. 6/SR. 1386, 1389, 1390 convention (proposed): conference, 1973: financial implications A/C.6/L.888 international instruments A/8989; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 6/L. 879/Rev. 1, L. 880/Rev. 1, L. 896; *A/C. 6/SR. 1355-1370, 1372, 1386, 1387, 1389, 1390 -- study A/C. 6/418/Add. 1(text) THAILAND, documents by -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 Thermo-nuclear weapons: See NUCLEAR WEAPONS TIBETAN REFUGEES IN INDIA -- assistance A/C. 3/632, 633 TOGO, documents by -- developing countries: trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1 -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690 -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 TOKELAU ISLANDS -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I-III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2986 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 4/757 New Zealand. Note verbale, 5 Dec, concerning the future constitutional development of Niue and Tokelau Islands Draft resolutions A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2005, 2008, 2012, 2017, 2018, 2021 TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD (TD/B/-) -- report, 1971/1972 Reports A/8703/Add. 1 (Part III) ESC. Report, 1972 A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1492-1494, 1499-1502 TRADE AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD. 12th sess. -- report E/5219; *E/SR. 1843 Trade, International: See INTERNATIONAL TRADE

TRANSPORT OF GOODS See also Conference on International Container Traffic (UN/IMCO), Geneva 1972 -- combined: convention (draft) Reports E/5206 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee, Report Resolutions ESC res. 1725 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents E/5230 S-G. Note transmitting Conference resolution Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1837 -- combined: convention (draft): conference, 1975 (proposed) E/5230 convention (draft): intergovernmental preparatory group: establishment (proposed) E/5230studies E/5230 -- intermodal: See Transport of goods: combined: convention (draft) Treaty of Tlatelolco: See LATIN AMERICA: nuclear weapons: prohibition: Treaty, 1967 **Treaty series** -- publication A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ L. 1021 -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/ Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C.3/L.1992 -- international civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/C. 5/L. 1099 -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C. 2/L. 1273/Rev. 1 -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- narcotic drugs: control A/C.3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1 -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1 -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020 -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1

- TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO, documents by (continued)
- -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
- -- United Nations:
 - Charter: review A/C.6/L, 870/Rev.1 finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1094
- --- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C.3/L. 1981, L. 1982
- TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL
- -- report to GA, 1971/1972 A/8954; *A/PV.2110: A/C. 4/L. 1020; *A/C. 4/SR. 2006, 2013-2015; *GA res. 2977 (XXVII)
- TUNISIA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L. 1021
- -- human rights:
- Covenants, 1966: status A/C.3/L.1990 respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 855/Rev. 2
- -- international civil service commission: establishment (proposed) A/C.5/L.1099
- -- Middle East situation A/8977
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C. 4/L. 1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- -- SC: report, 1971/1972 A/L, 692
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- UN: Charter: review A/C. 6/L. 870/Rev. 1
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257
- -- world development information day (proposed) A/C. 2/ L. 1270
- TURKEY, documents by
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 887 -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977
- technical co-operation A/C.3/L.1976 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L. 1974/Rev. 1
- -- refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1970
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972

- TURKEY, documents by (continued)
- -- UN: Members: admission A/L. 685
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS

- -- self-government or independence
 - Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C, 4/L, 1025
 - Meeting records GA, 27th sess, : *A/PV, 2110 *A/C. 4/SR. 2016, 2017

II

- UN: See United Nations
- UNCCP: See United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine
- UNCITRAL: See United Nations Commission on International Trade Law
- UNCTAD: See United Nations Conference on Trade and Development
- **UNDP:** See United Nations Development Programme
- UNESCO: See United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
- UNESOB: See United Nations Economic and Social Office in Beirut
- UNFICYP: See United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus
- UNFPA: See United Nations Fund for Population Activities
- UNHCR: See United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
- UNICEF: See United Nations Children's Fund
- UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization
- **UNIS: See United Nations International School**
- UNITAR: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- UNPF: See United Nations Population Fund
- UNRWA: See United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
- UNTSO: See United Nations Truce Supervision Organization in Palestine
- UPU: See Universal Postal Union
- USA: See United States of America
- USSR: See Union of Soviet Socialist Republics

UGANDA

- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)
- UGANDA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C.4/L.1025
- & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 -- developing countries:
 - land-locked: special measures A/C.2/L.1261 least developed: special measures A/C. 2/L. 1260/ Rev.1
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1/ Add, 1
- -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- Middle East situation A/L.686/Rev.1 -- Namibia question A/C.4/L.1030
- -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C.3/ L.1974/Rev.1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 1
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L,1026
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1018/Rev.1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1
- -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C.2/L.1239/Rev.1
- -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C.2/L.1257
- UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C, 4/L, 1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L.1021
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C.2/L.1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L. 676/Rev. 1
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L.676/Rev.1
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- South Africa: apartheid A/SPC/L. 257
- -- UN: & United States: host country relations A/C. 6/ L.883/Rev.1
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1984
- UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by
- -- ECE: Germany (Dem. Rep.), admission of E/L.1530/ Rev.1
- -- economic co-operation: promotion: statement (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1253
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation A/L.676/Rev.1
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 893/Rev. 1
- -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L, 676/Rev. 1

- UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS, documents by (continued)
- -- religious intolerance: elimination: convention (draft) A/C.3/L.1985 declaration (draft) A/C.3/L.1985
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- UN: finances: contributions A/C.5/L. 1095, L. 1097

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

- -- UN, admission to A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2)
- UNITED ARAB EMIRATES, documents by -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C.1/L.634

United Arab Republic: See EGYPT

UNITED KINGDOM, documents by

- -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/ L. 884/Rev. 1
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 -- Middle East situation A/L.688
- -- narcotic drugs: control: technical co-operation A/C.3/ L.1976
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/8980
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970
- -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1275
- -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C.6/L.877
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C.3/L.1972
- -- terrorism: prevention A/C.6/L.879/Rev.1
- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C.3/L.1976
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C.3/L.1971
- UNITED NATIONS

See also Economic and Social Council

- General Assembly
- Secretary-General
- Security Council
- Trusteeship Council
- -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination
 - Reports E/5198 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee.
 - Report
 - Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1837
- -- calendar of conferences
- See also United Nations: pattern of conferences -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1974 *A/C.5/SR.1523-
- 1525 -- calendar of conferences, 1973-1975 A/8790/Add. 3
- -- Charter
 - See also Special Committee on the United Nations Charter
- -- Charter: review Reports A/8746/Add. 2, 3 S-G. Report transmitting comments of Governments
 - A/8798 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions
 - *GA res. 2968 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- Charter: review (continued) Other documents A/C.6/L.882 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.870Draft resolutions A/L.691 A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1, L.881, L.886 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2109 *A/C.6/SR.1374-1384 -- Charter: review: special cttee: establishment (proposed) A/8798; *A/PV.2109; A/C.6/L.870/Rev.1; *A/C.6/ SR. 1374-1384 -- coins (proposed): See United Nations: finances: income: revenue-producing activities: UN coins (proposed) -- commemorative medals: income, 1973 A/C.5/1490 -- computer activities: See Computers: applications in UN -- documentation Reports A/8974 ACABQ. Report on the programme of recurrent publications A/8978 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report E/5195,5198 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordinating Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3006 (XXVII) ESC res. 1713 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) Other documents A/C.5/1480 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee: Chairman. Note transmitting letter, 27 Nov, from Chairman of 6th Cttee concerning legal publications Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C.5/SR.1556 *A/C.6/SR.1353,1356,1371 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- documentation: legal publications: financial implications A/8708/Add. 26; A/C. 5/1488; *A/C. 5/SR. 1553 -- finances See also Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations Special Committee on the Financial Situation of the United Nations United Nations: peace-keeping operations: financing -- finances: accounts, 1971 *A/PV.2081; *A/C.5/SR.1518 bonds: budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1514 budget: biennial cycle A/8985; *A/PV.2116; *A/C.5/ SR. 1514, 1515; *GA res. 3043 (XXVII) budget: form A/8985; *A/PV.2116; *A/C.5/SR.1514, 1515; *GA res. 3043 (XXVII); E/5198; *E/SR. 1837; ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1) -- finances: budget, 1972 Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8708/Add. 23 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I, IV, VI in A/8901 -- finances: budget, 1972: supplementary estimates A/8931; *A/PV. 2104; *A/C. 5/SR. 1532-1535, 1542; *GA res. 2947 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

-- finances: budget, 1973

Reports

- A/8708/Add.11 ACABQ. Report on UN accommodations in Addis Ababa, Bangkok and Santiago
- A/8708/Add. 12 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of convening 2nd general conference of UNIDO in 1975
- A/8708/Add.13 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.868
- A/8708/Add. 14 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications concerning assistance in cases of natural disaster
- A/8708/Add.15 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of establishing a founding cttee of UN University
- A/8708/Add.16 ACABQ. Report on financial implications of increasing the education grant for staff members
- A/8708/Add.17 ACABQ. Report on office accommodations at Headquarters
- A/8708/Add.18 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.877
- A/8708/Add. 19 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of the draft resolution recommended by the Special Political Cttee in A/8879/Add. 1
- A/8708/Add.20 ACABQ. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C.1/L.631/ Rev.1
- A/8708/Add. 21 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of a study on the outflow of trained personnel from developing to developed countries
- A/8708/Add.22 ACABQ. Report on revenueproducing activities
- A/8708/Add. 24 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications in A/8950
- A/8708/Add. 25 ACABQ. Financial implications of the draft resolutions in A/C.1/L.632/ Rev. 1 and A/C.1/L.634, as amended, and A/C.1/L.642, as revised
- A/8708/Add. 26 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of publishing the United Nations <u>Treaty series</u> and <u>Juridical yearbook</u> and of the feasibility study on computerization of treaty registration information
- A/8708/Add, 27 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- A/8708/Add. 28 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C.4/L.1028 and A/C.4/ L.1030
- A/8708/Add. 29 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 and A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- A/8708/Add.30 ACABQ. Report on revised estimates for 1973

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

-- finances: budget, 1973 (continued)

Reports (continued)

- A/8797 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8796
- A/8910, 8913, 8927, 8948, 8964, 8985 & Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Reports
- A/8920 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution II in A/8915
- A/8946 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8929
- A/8953 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8879/Add. 1, para.6
- A/8962 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8960
- A/8970 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution III in A/8963
- A/8972 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I, IV, VI in $\hat{A}/8901$
- A/8973 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee, Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8950
- GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial resolutions A/8981 A, B and C in A/8949, para. 32
- A/8982 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and II in $\overline{A}/8957$
- A/8983 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8966
- A/8984 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/8969
- A/8986 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and VII in A/8824/ Add.1, para.56
- A/C.5/1479 S-G. Report on revenue-producing activities
- A/C.5/1490 S-G. Report on revised estimates Resolutions
- *GA res. 3048 (XXVII)
- Other documents
 - A/C.5/1478 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.868
 - A/C.5/1481 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.6/L.877
 - A/C.5/1483 S-G. Note on financial implications of increasing the education grant for staff members
 - A/C.5/1484 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of A/C.3/L.1974/Rev.1
 - A/C.5/1485 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.2/ L.1248/Rev.1

UNITED NATIONS (continued)

- -- finances: budget, 1973 (continued)
 - Other documents (continued)
 - A/C.5/1486 S-G. Administrative and financial implications concerning establishing founding cttee of the UN University
 - A/C.5/1487 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of establishing governing council for environment programmes and environment secretariat in Nairobi
 - A/C. 5/1488 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of publishing the Juridical yearbook, Treaty series and of the feasibility study on computerization of treaty registration information
 - A/C.5/1489 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 631/Rev. 1
 - A/C.5/1491 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of designating World Environment Dav
 - A/C.5/1492 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ L.1231
 - A/C.5/1493 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications in A/C, 4/L, 1016
 - A/C.5/1494 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in $A/C_{2}/C_{1}$ L. 1271/Rev. 1
 - A/C.5/1495 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/SPC/ L.257
 - A/C.5/1496 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 634, as amended
 - A/C.5/1497 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
 - A/C.5/1498 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications in A/SPC/ L. 258/Rev. 1
 - A/C.5/1499 S-G. Financial implications of the draft resolution in A/C.1/L.642
 - A/C.5/1500 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
 - A/C.5/1501 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ L. 1274/Rev. 2
 - A/C.5/1502 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2
 - A/C.5/1503 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications in A/C.4/ L.1028
 - A/C.5/1504 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C.4/L.1030
 - Draft resolutions
 - A/L. 697 & Add, 1
 - A/C.5/L.1100/Rev.1, L.1102-L.1104
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess, : *A/PV, 2116
 - *A/C.5/SR.1514-1517,1523-1527, 1529, 1530, 1534, 1536-1542, 1544,
 - 1546-1548, 1550-1559
- -- finances: budget, 1973: appropriations: financing: resolution (draft) A/8985/ Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/SR. 1559; *GA res. 3044 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- finances: budget, 1973 (continued) appropriations: resolution (draft) A/8985/Add.1; *A/PV.2116; *A/C.5/SR.1559; *GA res.3044 (XXVII) unforeseen and extraordinary expenses: resolution (draft) A/8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/ SR. 1559; *GA res. 3045 (XXVII) -- finances: budget, 1974: planning estimate A/8922; *A/PV.2097; *A/C.5/SR.1536 -- finances: contributions See also Committee on Contributions United Nations: finances: review Reports A/8952, 8985/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess. : 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2961, 3049 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 5/L. 1091/Rev. 1, L. 1094, L. 1095, L. 1097, L.1100/Rev.1, L.1102, L.1103 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108,2109,2116 *A/C. 5/SR, 1528, 1530-1532, 1535-1540, 1546-1550, 1552, 1554, 1556 -- finances: contributions, voluntary: special account (proposed) A/8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/L. 1100/Rev. 1; *A/C. 5/ SR. 1554 contributions, voluntary: special trust fund (proposed) A/8708/Add, 22; A/C. 5/1479; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552, 1554 general expenses: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) general expenses: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1514, 1557.1558 income: revenue-producing activities A/8708/Add. 22, 8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; A/C. 5/1479; A/C. 5/ L. 1101; *A/C. 5/SR. 1553; *GA res. 3047 (XXVII) income: revenue-producing activities: lottery (proposed) A/8708/Add. 22, 8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; A/C. 5/1479; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552, 1553 income: revenue-producing activities: UN coins (proposed) A/8708/Add. 22; A/C. 5/1479; *A/C. 5/ SR.1552 income, 1972; general income A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) income, 1972: revenue-producing activities A/8406/ Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) income, 1972: staff assessment A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) income, 1973: estimates: resolution (draft) A/8995/ Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/SR. 1559; *GA res. 3044 (XXVII) income, 1973: extra-budgetary funds A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C, 5/1490; *A/C, 5/SR, 1557, 1558 income, 1973: general income A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/ Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1514, 1557, 1558 income, 1973: revenue-producing activities A/8708/ Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/ SR. 1552, 1553, 1557, 1558 income, 1973: staff assessment A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1525,

1557, 1558

liquidity A/8985 & Add. 1

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- finances: review Reports A/8985 & Add. 1 GA, 27th sess. : 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3049 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 5/L. 1100/Rev. 1, L. 1102, L. 1103 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2116 *A/C. 5/SR. 1534, 1541, 1544, 1546-1548, 1550, 1552, 1554, 1556 -- finances: special expenses: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557, 1558 trust funds A/8840/Add. 2, 3, 8985/Add. 1; *A/PV.2116; *A/C.5/SR.1554 Working Capital Fund, 1973 A/8985; A/C. 3/L. 1974/ Rev. 1; *GA res. 2959, 3046 (XXVII) Working Capital Fund, 1973: resolution (draft) A/8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/SR. 1559 -- garage operations: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 -- Headquarters: accommodations A/8708/Add. 17, 8985/Add. 1; A/L. 697 & Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; *A/C. 5/ SR, 1555, 1556 accommodations: construction: budget, 1972 A/8406/ Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) catering services: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 Gift Centre: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556 loan amortization: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) loan amortization: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add.1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556, 1558 security staff: increase: financial implications A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Souvenir Shop: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 visitors services A/8985/Add.1; A/C.5/L.1101; *A/C. 5/SR. 1552, 1553 visitors services: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 -- institutes: See United Nations Institute for Training and Research -- lottery (proposed): See United Nations: finances: income: revenue-producing activities: lottery (proposed) -- maintenance, operation and rental of premises: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557, 1558 -- Members: admission Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 Resolutions *GA res. 2937, 2938 (XXVII)

 $\frac{\text{Draft resolutions}}{\text{A/L}, 685 \& \text{Add}, 1}$

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- Members: admission (continued) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2093 -- Members: permanent missions A/INF/152 protection A/8968; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 6/L. 883/Rev. 1; *A/C, 6/SR, 1390, 1393; *GA res. 3033 (XXVII) -- & OAU: See Organization of African Unity: & UN -- organizations: staff college; establishment (proposed): See United Nations: staff college: establishment (proposed) -- organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1514, 1557, 1558 review A/8900/Add. 1, 2, 8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2116; A/C. 5/L. 1104; *A/C. 5/SR. 1553, 1554, 1556; *GA res. 3048 (XXVII) -- pattern of conferences Reports A/8790/Add.3 S-G. Report A/8947 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2960 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108 *A/C. 5/SR. 1523-1526, 1546 -- peace-keeping operations See also Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus -- peace-keeping operations: financing A/8926; *A/SPC/ SR. 844-846; *GA res. 2965 (XXVII) -- peace-keeping operations: review Reports A/8926 GA, 27th sess.: Special Political Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2965 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/SPC/SR. 844-848 -- permanent equipment: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1530, 1558 -- postage stamps: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 -- printing: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl, no. 6B) budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/C. 5/SR. 1558 -- public information activities: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- public information activities: review Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8985 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2116 *A/C. 5/SR. 1527, 1529, 1530 -- publications: sale: income, 1973 A/C. 5/1490 -- relocation of Secretariat units: financial implications *A/C.5/SR.1555 study A/8708/Add.17,8985/Add.1; A/L.697 & Add.1; *A/PV.2116; *A/C.5/SR.1555

UNITED NATIONS (continued) -- special meetings and conferences: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add, 30, 8985/Add, 1; A/C, 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557, 1558 -- special missions: budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30; 8985/ Add. 1; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557, 1558 -- staff college: establishment (proposed) A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B), 8829/Add. 1, 8935, 8980; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C. 2/SR. 1495, 1496; *A/C. 5/ SR, 1546, 1547, 1549 -- & United States: host country relations Reports A/8968 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3033 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.6/L.883/Rev.1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114 *A/C, 6/SR, 1390, 1393 -- Working Capital Fund: See United Nations: finances: Working Capital Fund, 1973 UNITED NATIONS ADMINISTRATIVE TRIBUNAL -- members: election A/8885; *A/PV. 2097; *A/C. 5/ SR. 1534; *GA res. 2942 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT FUND -- activities Reports A/8937 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report E/5193/Add. 1 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2976 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2109 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497, 1498, 1513 -- continuation A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; *A/C. 2/SR. 1513; *GA res. 2976 (XXVII) -- resources: utilization E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A); ESC res. 1710 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND (E/ICEF/-) -- activities Reports A/8963 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3015 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1242 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1486, 1489-1491 -- finances: accounts, 1971 $\frac{Meeting \ records}{GA, \ 27th \ sess.:}$ *A/PV.2081 *A/C. 5/SR. 1518 -- finances: contributions A/8963; *A/PV. 2113; A/C. 2/ L. 1242; *A/C. 2/SR. 1484-1486, 1488, 1490, 1497, 1498; *GA res. 3015 (XXVII); E/5193; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1709 (LIII) in E/5209, ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD -- members: election E/L. 1521 -- membership E/L.1521 -- report -- report, 1972 E/5193; *E/SR, 1836 UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND: EXECUTIVE BOARD. 1972 sess. -- report ESC res. 1709 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW (A/CN. 9/-) -- work programme Reports A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2928 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2091 *A/C.6/SR.1354 -- work programme: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW: COMMITTEES -- Working Group on International Legislation on Shipping, 3rd sess., 1972: date and meeting place A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- Working Group on the International Sale of Goods, 3rd sess., 1972: date and meeting place A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 4th sess. -- report A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) UNITED NATIONS COMMISSION ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE LAW, 5th sess. -- report Reports A/8896 GA, 27th sess.: 6th Cttee. Report A/8910 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2928, 2929 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2091 *A/C. 5/SR. 1536 *A/C. 6/SR. 1354 UNITED NATIONS COMMISSIONER FOR NAMIBIA - appointment A/8799, 8957; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 4/ L. 1030; *GA res. 3031 (XXVII) financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) UNITED NATIONS CONCILIATION COMMISSION FOR PALESTINE -- report, 26th, 1967/1972 A/8915; *GA res. 2963 (XXVII)

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, Stockholm 1972
- preparatory work: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, Stockholm 1972 (continued)
- Reports
 - A/8708/Add. 23 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I, IV, VI in A/8901
 - A/8901 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report A/8972 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I, IV, VI in Å/8901
 - Other documents
 - $\overline{A/8965}$ S-G. Note concerning election of the Executive Director of the environment secretariat

A/C. 5/1487 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of establishing governing council for environment programmes and environment secretariat in Nairobi

- A/C. 5/1491 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of designating World Environment Day
- A/C. 5/1492 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ L. 1231
- E/5217 S-G. Note transmitting report in A/8783 Resolutions
- *GA res. 2994-3004 (XXVII)
- Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV, 2112 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478-1483, 1487, 1488
 - ESC, 53rd sess.:*E/SR.1840
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE HUMAN ENVI-RONMENT, 2nd (proposed)
- -- convening A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/SR. 1479, 1480; *GA res. 2994 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON THE LAW OF THE SEA, 3rd, New York 1973 -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT (TD/-) See also Trade and Development Board
- -- activities A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) publicity A/8824/Add. 1, 8893; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/
 - L. 1270; *A/C. 2/SR. 1492, 1502, 1510; *GA res. 3038 (XXVII)
- -- calendar of meetings, 1973-1975 A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV.2115

-- finances:

- budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/ 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1516, 1557, 1558
- -- work programme, 1972: financial implications A/8406/
- Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- work programme, 1973-1974 A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2; *A/C. 2/SR. 1502,
- 1513; *GA res. 3041 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 29, 8986; A/C. 5/ 1501; *A/C. 5/SR. 1557

UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT: SECRETARY-GENERAL -- appointment: confirmation *A/PV.2115

- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE ON TRADE AND DE-VELOPMENT, 3rd sess.
- -- financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- recommendations: implementation A/8824/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2; *A/C. 2/SR. 1492-
 - 1494, 1499-1502, 1513; *GA res. 3041 (XXVII)
- -- report
 - Reports
 - A/8703/Add. 1 (Part III) ESC. Report, 1972
 - A/8708/Add. 29 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 and A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
 - A/8824/Add. 1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report
 - A/8893 S-G. Report on dissemination of information and mobilization of public opinion relative to problems of trade and development
 - A/8986 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and VII in A/8824/ Add. 1, para. 56

Resolutions

*GA res. 3035-3041 (XXVII)

Other documents

- A/C. 2/L. 1259 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C. 2/L. 1248
- A/C. 5/1485 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ L.1248/Rev.1
- A/C. 5/1501 S-G. Administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 2/ L, 1274/Rev. 2
- Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1, L. 1260/Rev. 1, L. 1267/ Rev. 1, L. 1269, L. 1270, L. 1273/Rev. 1, L. 1274/Rev. 1, L. 1275, L. 1277, L. 1279, L. 1284

- Meeting records GA_27th sess.: *A/PV. 2096, 2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1492-1494, 1499-1502, 1505, 1510-1513 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR, 1843
- UNCTAD/GATT International Trade Centre: See INTER-NATIONAL TRADE CENTRE (UNCTAD/GATT)
- UNITED NATIONS CONFERENCE TO CONSIDER AMEND-MENTS TO THE SINGLE CONVENTION ON NAR-COTIC DRUGS, 1961 (Geneva, 1972)
- -- budget, 1973 A/C. 5/1490
- UNITED NATIONS CONGRESS ON THE PREVENTION OF CRIME AND THE TREATMENT OF OFFENDERS. 5th, Toronto 1975
- -- preparatory work A/8940; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 3/ L. 1989/Rev. 1; *A/C. 3/SR. 1973; *GA res. 3021 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA (A/AC. 131/-) -- activities: publicity A/C. 4/L. 1030 -- activities, 1973 A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030

- financial implications A/8708/Add. 28, 8982; A/C. 4/ L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504; *A/C. 5/SR. 1556
- -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1

UNITED NATIONS COUNCIL FOR NAMIBIA (continued)

- -- Conference on Namibia, Brussels 1972, participation in: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- meetings, 1972: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- meetings, 1973 A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030 financial implications A/8708/Add. 28, 8982; A/C. 4/ L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504; *A/C. 5/SR, 1556
- -- members: increase A/8934, 8957; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 4/ L. 1030; *A/C. 4/SR. 2020, 2022, 2024; *GA res. 3031 (XXVII)

financial implications A/8708/Add. 28, 8982; A/C. 4/ L. 1032; A/C. 5/1504; *A/C. 5/SR. 1556

- -- membership *A/PV. 2114; *GA res. 3031 (XXVII)
- -- Namibian representative, consultations with A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- & OAU A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- OAU Conference against Colonialism and Apartheid, Oslo 1972, participation in: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- work programme, 1973 A/8957; A/C.4/L.1030

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT DECADE, 2nd -- international strategy See also Committee on Review and Appraisal -- international strategy: implementation Reports ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. E/5196 Report Resolutions ESC res. 1707, 1717, 1718 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1494, 1501 -- international strategy: implementation: review procedure Reports A/8824/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report E/5198 ESC. 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report E/5203 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3041 (XXVII) ESC res. 1723, 1729 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1513 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- & population policies E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12) -- & women: status *A/C. 3/SR. 1943, 1944, 1947 UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (DP/-) -- activities Reports A/8916 ACABQ. Report on revised budget estimates for administrative and programme support services of UNDP, 1973 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report A/8937 E/5193/Add. 1 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2969, 2971-2975 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (continued) -- activities (continued) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1256, L. 1261, L. 1262/Rev. 1, L. 1263/ Rev. 1 & Rev. 1/Corr. 1, L. 1264, L. 1266 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2109 *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497, 1498, 1502, 1505, 1506 -- activities, 1971 E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) communication support services E/5185/Rev.1(ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) -- country programmes Reports E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1264 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV. 2109 *A/C. 2/SR. 1485, 1486, 1489, 1497, 1506 -- country programmes: implementation Reports A/8937 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2975 (XXVII) -- country programming Reports E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491 -- finances: accounts, 1970: audit E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) accounts, 1971 *A/PV. 2081; *A/C. 5/SR. 1518; E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) activities *A/C. 2/SR. 1506 administrative budget *A/C. 2/SR. 1484 administrative budget: reduction A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1 & Rev. 1/ Corr. 1; *A/C. 2/SR. 1486, 1489, 1497, 1498, 1506; *GA res. 2974 (XXVII) administrative budget, 1972: estimates E/5185/ Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) administrative budget, 1973: estimates A/8916; E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) agency overhead costs: reimbursement E/5185/ Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) contributions A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1256; *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497; *GA res. 2973 (XXVII); E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) operational reserve: review E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) resources and programme costs E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT	PROGRAMME	(con-
tinued)		
finances (continued)		
Danalsten - Ernels utili - ati an at	from to TE /E10E	/Dage -

- Revolving Fund: utilization of funds E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- follow-up investments *A/C. 2/SR. 1489; E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A)
- -- indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1262/Rev. 1, L. 1266; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497, 1498, 1502, 1505; *GA res. 2972 (XXVII); E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- indicative planning figures, 1973-1977 E/5185/Rev.1
- (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) -- organization: review *A/C. 2/SR. 1484, 1489, 1490; E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A)
- -- pre-investment activities *A/C. 2/SR. 1484; E/5185/ Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- project personnel: recruitment E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- projects
 - Reports E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1485, 1486, 1488, 1489, 1491
- -- projects:
 - assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver
 - communication support: See United Nations Development Programme: communication support services
 - executing agencies: strengthening A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; *GA res. 2975 (XXVII)
 - follow-up investments: See United Nations Development Programme: follow-up investments
 - implementation A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/ L. 1264; *A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1506; *GA res. 2975 (XXVII)
 - local costs: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: assessed costs payable in local currency: waiver
 - overhead costs: reimbursement: See United Nations Development Programme: finances: agency overhead costs: reimbursement
 - planning estimates: indicative planning figures ESC res. 1710 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
 - pre-investment activities: See United Nations Development Programme: pre-investment activities
- -- projects, global *A/C. 2/SR. 1478
- -- projects, regional A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/
- L. 1263/Rev. 1 & Rev. 1/Corr. 1; *A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1498, 1506; *GA res. 2974 (XXVII)
- -- Resident Representatives: sectoral advice and support E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- & specialized agencies: co-operation *A/C. 2/SR. 1491 -- staff:
 - recruitment E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
 - training E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)

UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (continued)

- -- staff, field: conditions of service E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- -- & UNIDO: See United Nations Industrial Development Organization: & UNDP
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL
- -- members: election E/L. 1529
- -- working group on co-operation among developing countries]: establishment (proposed) A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1263/Rev. 1 & Rev. 1/Corr. 1; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1497, 1498, 1506; *GA res. 2974 (XXVII)
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 13th sess.
- -- report A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; *GA res. 2969 (XXVII); E/5193/Add. 1; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1712 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess.
- -- report A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; *GA res. 2969 (XXVII); E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)(text), 5193/Add. 1; *E/SR. 1836; ESC res. 1712 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 14th sess.: COMMITTEES
- -- Working Group on Review of Criteria to be Followed in Calculating Indicative Planning Figures: recommendation E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)(text)
- UNITED NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL, 15th sess.
- -- agenda E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)(provisional text)
- -- date and meeting place E/5185/Rev. 1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 2A)
- UNITED NATIONS ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL OFFICE IN BEIRUT
- -- report, 1971/1972 E/5207, 5226; *E/SR. 1827-1830; ESC res. 1703 (LIII) and decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- transformation into regional economic commn (proposed): See Economic Commission for Western Asia

UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL AND TRAINING PRO-GRAMME FOR SOUTHERN AFRICA

- See also Advisory Committee on the United Nations **Educational and Training Programme** for Southern Africa
- Reports
 - A/8960 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report A/8962 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on administrative and financial implications

of draft resolution in A/8960 Resolutions

*GA res. 2981 (XXVII)

Other documents

A/C. 4/L. 1017; A/C. 5/1493 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications in A/C. 4/L. 1016

- UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL AND TRAINING PRO-GRAMME FOR SOUTHERN AFRICA (continued) Draft resolutions
 - A/C. 4/L. 1016
 - Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110
 - *A/C. 4/SR, 2006, 2010, 2013
- -- continuation A/8960; A/C. 4/L. 1016; *GA res. 2981 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B); 8962; A/C. 4/L. 1017; A/C. 5/1493; *A/C. 5/SR. 1547
- -- contributions A/8960; *A/PV. 2110; A/C. 4/L. 1016; *A/C. 4/SR. 2010, 2013; *GA res. 2981 (XXVII)
- UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND CULTURAL ORGANIZATION, documents by
- -- cultural property: protection in armed conflict: Convention, 1954: implementation A/8932 (S/10845)
- -- Indonesia: UN organizations: activities E/5048/Add. 6
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- UNITED NATIONS ENVIRONMENT PROGRAMME: GOV-ERNING COUNCIL
- -- budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1
- -- composition *A/C. 2/SR. 1478
- -- establishment A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/SR. 1479. 1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add. 23, 8972; A/C. 5/ 1487; *A/C. 5/SR. 1551
- -- members: election *A/PV.2112
- -- terms of reference A/8901; *A/PV. 2112; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1479, 1480; *GA res. 2997 (XXVII)
- UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR DRUG ABUSE CONTROL -- finances: contributions *A/PV. 2113; A/C. 3/L. 1976;
- *A/C. 3/SR. 1963, 1964; *GA res. 3012, 3014 (XXVII)

UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR NAMIBIA

Reports

- A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972
- A/8708/Add. 28 ACABQ. Report on administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions in A/C. 4/L. 1028 and A/C. 4/L.1030
- A/8957 GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report A/8982 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on
- administrative and financial implications of draft resolutions I and II in A/8957
- Resolutions
 - *GA res. 3030, 3031 (XXVII)
- Other documents
 - A/C. 4/L. 1031; A/C. 5/1503 S-G. Statement of administrative and financial implications of draft resolution in A/C. 4/L. 1028
- Draft resolutions
- A/C. 4/L. 1028
- Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114
 - *A/C. 4/SR. 2019-2024
- -- continuation A/8957; A/C. 4/L. 1028; *GA res. 3030 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8708/Add, 28, 8982; A/C. 4 L. 1031; A/C. 5/1503; *A/C. 5/SR. 1556

UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR NAMIBIA (continued)

- -- contributions A/8957; *A/PV. 2114; *A/C. 4/SR. 2019-2023; *GA res. 3030 (XXVII)
- -- financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)
- UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR POPULATION ACTIVITIES -- activities A/8899
- -- administrative arrangements A/8899, 8963; *A/PV. 2113, 2114; A/C. 2/L. 1283/Rev. 1; *A/C. 2/ SR. 1509, 1511, 1512; *GA res. 3019 (XXVII); E/5193; *E/SR. 1836; ESC 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)
- -- finances: contributions A/8963; *A/PV. 2113; A/C. 2/ L. 1283/Rev. 1; *A/C. 2/SR. 1511; *GA res. 3019 (XXVII)
- UNITED NATIONS FUND FOR POPULATION ACTIVITIES, documents by
- -- World Population Year, 1974: financial implications E/5224

UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES See also Executive Committee of the High Commissioner's Programme

-- activities

Reports A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12) UNHCR. Report, 1971/1972

E/5138/Add. 1 UNHCR. Report on question of asylum

Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1835

-- assistance

Reports A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A) UNHCR. Report, 1971/1972

-- continuation

Reports

A/8918 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2957 (XXVII)

Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2107

*A/C.3/SR.1954-1956

-- finances:

- accounts, 1971 A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess. suppl. no. 12A); *A/PV. 2081; *A/C. 5/SR. 1518 allocations, 1973 A/8712/Add.1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A)
 - budget, 1973 A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A)
 - contributions A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12, 12A), 8918; *A/AC, 157/SR, 1; A/C. 3/L. 1970; *A/C. 3/SR. 1954-1956; *GA res. 2956 (XXVII)
- Emergency Fund A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12, 12A); A/C.3/L.1970; *A/C.3/SR. 1955-1957; *GA res. 2956 (XXVII) revenue-producing activities A/8712 (GAOR, 27th
- sess., suppl. no. 12) - public information activities A/8712 (GAOR, 27th

sess., suppl. no.12)

- UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES (continued)
- -- report, 1971/1972 A/8712 & Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12, 12A), 8918; *A/PV. 2107; *A/C. 3/ SR. 1954-1957; *GA res. 2956 (XXVII); E/5138/Add. 1;
- *E/SR. 1835; ESC, 53rd sess. : decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- -- work programme, 1972 A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A)
- -- work programme, 1973 A/8712/Add. 1 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12A)
- UNITED NATIONS HIGH COMMISSIONER FOR REFUGEES. documents by
- -- East Pakistan refugees in India: assistance E/L. 1502
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT OR-GANIZATION (ID/-)

- See also Special International Conference of the United Nations Industrial Development Organization, Vienna 1971
- -- activities *A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1477, 1490, 1491 periodical evaluation: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B)
- -- Bangladesh, participation of *A/PV. 2106
- -- field advisers: increase A/8925; *A/PV.2106; A/C.2/ L. 1239; *A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1477, 1491, 1497; *GA res. 2953 (XXVII)
- -- finances: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30, 8985/Add. 1; A/C. 5/
 - 1490; *A/C. 5/SR. 1514, 1557, 1558 contributions, voluntary *A/C. 2/SR. 1476, 1477, 1491
- -- general conference, 2nd, 1975 A/8925; *A/PV.2106; A/C. 2/L. 1238; *A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1477, 1491; *GA res. 2952 (XXVII)
 - financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B), 8708/Add.12, 8927; A/C.2/L.1252; *A/C.2/SR.1491; A/C.5/ 1473; *A/C.5/SR.1540
 - preparations A/8925; *A/PV. 2106; A/C. 2/L. 1238; *A/C. 2/SR. 1476, 1491; *GA res. 2952 (XXVII)
- -- headquarters: construction A/C. 2/276/Rev. 1 -- long-range strategy: ad hoc intergovernmental committee: establishment: financial implications A/8406/
- Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) -- & UNDP: co-operation
 - Reports A/8925 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A) UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
 - E/5190 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

Resolutions *GA res. 2953 (XXVII)

ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)

SUBJECT INDEX

UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT OR-GANIZATION (continued) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2106 *A/C. 2/SR. 1475-1477, 1489-1491, 1497 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGA-NIZATION: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR -- appointment: confirmation *A/PV.2106 UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH (UNITAR/-) -- activities A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 14); *A/C. 2/SR. 1495, 1496 -- finances: accounts, 1971 *A/PV.2081; *A/C.5/SR.1518 contributions A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 14), 8911; *A/PV. 2106; A/C. 2/L. 1265; *A/C. 2/SR. 1495, 1496; *GA res. 2950 (XXVII) -- report, 1971/1972 Reports A/8911 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2950 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1265 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2106 *A/C. 2/SR. 1495, 1496 -- seminars: lists A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 14) UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH, documents by -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR -- report A/8714 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.14)(text) UNITED NATIONS INSTITUTE FOR TRAINING AND RE-SEARCH: EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, documents by -- UN: staff: college: establishment (proposed) A/8829/ Add. 1 United Nations International Children's Emergency Fund (UNICEF): See UNITED NATIONS CHILDREN'S FUND UNITED NATIONS INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL Reports A/8708/Add. 16 ACABQ. Report on financial implications of increasing the education grant for staff members GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report A/8971 Resolutions *GA res. 2990 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 5/1483 S-G. Note on financial implications of increasing the education grant for staff members Draft resolutions A/C. 5/L. 1096

UNITED NATIONS INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL (continued) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2111 *A/C. 5/SR. 1528, 1548, 1549 -- budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1514 UNITED NATIONS JOINT STAFF PENSION FUND -- report, 1970/1971 Reports A/8923 GA. 27th sess.: 5th Cttee, Report Resolutions *GA res. 2944 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2097 *A/C.5/SR.1519-1523,1539,1540 -- UN participation: budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR. 1514 United Nations lottery (proposed): See UNITED NATIONS: finances: income: revenue-producing activities: lottery (proposed) UNITED NATIONS MEMORIAL CEMETERY IN KOREA -- budget, 1973 *A/C. 5/SR, 1514 UNITED NATIONS OFFICE. Geneva -- Palais des Nations: extension of conference facilities A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B), 8985/Add.1 extension of conference facilities: budget, 1972 A/8406/Add, 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) extension of conference facilities: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1: *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556, 1558 extension of conference facilities: financial implications A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) improvement of premises and major maintenance A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B), 8985/Add.1 improvement of premises and major maintenance: budgei, 1972 A/8408/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) improvement of premises and major maintenance: budget, 1973 A/8985/Add. 1; *A/PV. 2115; *A/C. 5/SR. 1555, 1556, 1558 UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination See also Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions Reports A/8732 GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report A/C.5/1482 S-G. Report ou methods of financing by the IAEA of certain meetings and conferences held away from its headquarters Resolutions *GA res. 2989 (XXVII) Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2111 *A/C. 5/SR. 1536, 1537, 1540, 1541, 1544, 1545 -- administrative and budgetary co-ordination: review A/8895; *A/PV. 2088; *A/C. 5/SR. 1515, 1517, 1518, *GA res. 2924 (XXVII)

-- common premises: Vienna A/8985; *A/PV.2116

UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZATIONS (continued) -- economic and social activities and programmes: coordination Reports E/5198 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee, Report Resolutions ESC res. 1728, 1729 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1837 -- jointly financed activities: UN participation: budget, 1973 *A/C.5/SR.1514 -- staff: pension system: See United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund UNITED NATIONS PEACE-KEEPING FORCE IN CYPRUS Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 S/10842 S-G. Report on the UN operation in Cyprus, 27 May - 1 Dec 1972 -- continuation S/10847; *S/PV. 1683; S/RES/324 (1972) -- review Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2108 UNITED NATIONS POPULATION FUND -- establishment (proposed) A/8899 -- terms of reference A/8899 UNITED NATIONS POSTAL ADMINISTRATION -- reorganization A/C.5/1490 United Nations Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, Study, Dissemination and Wider Appreciation of International Law: See INTERNATIONAL LAW: study and teaching: UN Programme United Nations Programmes of Technical Co-operation: See TECHNICAL CO-OPERATION; UNITED NA-TIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PALESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST -- Advisory Commn: members: increase A/8915; *GA res, 2963 (XXVII) -- finances: accounts, 1971 *A/PV. 2081; *A/C. 5/SR. 1518 contributions A/8915, 8920; *A/PV. 2108; *A/AC. 158/SR. 1; *GA res. 2963, 2964 (XXVII) United Nations revolving fund for natural resources exploration: See NATURAL RESOURCES: exploration: UN revolving fund United Nations Staff College: See UNITED NATIONS: staff college: establishment (proposed) UNITED NATIONS STAFF PENSION COMMITTEE -- members: election A/8886; *A/PV, 2097; *A/C, 5/ SR. 1534; *GA res. 2943 (XXVII)

United Nations System: See UNITED NATIONS ORGANIZA-TIONS

UNITED NATIONS TRUCE SUPERVISION ORGANIZATION IN PALESTINE -- budget, 1973 A/8708/Add. 30; A/C. 5/1490; *A/C. 5/ SR. 1557 UNITED NATIONS TRUST FUND FOR SOUTH AFRICA -- contributions *A/PV.2085; *GA res.2923/Rev.1 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS UNIVERSITY -- charter (draft) A/8924; *A/PV.2106; A/C.2/L.1268; *A/C. 2/SR. 1503, 1504; *GA res. 2951 (XXVII) -- establishment Reports A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B) Revised budget estimates for 1972 A/8708/Add. 15 ACABQ, Report on administrative and financial implications of establishing a founding cttee of UN University GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report GA, 27th sess.: 5th Cttee. Report on A/8924 A/8938 administrative and financial implications of establishing a founding cttee of the UN University E/5213 ESC, 53rd sess.: Co-ordination Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2951 (XXVII) Other documents A/8898 S-G. Note transmitting text of resolution adopted by the General Conference of UNESCO A/C. 2/L. 1278; A/C. 5/1486 S-G. Administrative and financial implications concerning establishing a founding cttee of the **UN University** Draft resolutions A/C. 2/L. 1268 E/L.1517/Rev.2 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2106 *A/C. 2/SR. 1502-1504 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1839 -- establishment: financial implications *A/C. 5/SR. 1546 Panel of Experts: members: increase: financial implications A/8406/Add.2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no. 6B) -- finances: contributions, voluntary A/8924; *A/PV. 2106; A/C. 2/L. 1268; *A/C. 2/SR. 1503, 1504; *GA res. 2951 (XXVII) -- founding cttee: establishment A/8924; *A/PV. 2106; A/C. 2/L. 1268; *A/C. 2/SR. 1502-1504; *GA res. 2951 (XXVII) financial implications A/8708/Add.15,8938; A/C.2/ L.1278; A/C. 5/1486 -- & youth *GA res. 3022 (XXVII) UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS -- activities Reports A/8937 GA, 27th sess.; 2nd Cttee. Report E/5185/Rev.1 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.2A)

- UNDP: Governing Council, 14th sess. Report
- E/5193/Add.1 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report

- UNITED NATIONS VOLUNTEERS (continued) -- activities (continued) tinued) Resolutions *GA res. 2970 (XXVII) A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1 ESC, 53rd sess.: decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) A/C.4/L.1027/Rev.1 Draft resolutions -- United Nations: A/C. 2/L. 1257 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.2/SR.1478,1484-1486, 1488-1491, 1497, 1498 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1836 -- activities: co-ordination A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/ L. 1257; *A/C. 2/SR. 1497, 1498; *GA res. 2970 (XXVII) -- finances: contributions A/8937; *A/PV.2109; A/C.2/ L. 1257; *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484-1486, 1491, 1497, 1498; *GA res. 2970 (XXVII) -- recruitment A/8937; *A/PV. 2109; A/C. 2/L. 1257; *A/C. 2/SR. 1478, 1484, 1485, 1489, 1491, 1497, 1498; *GA res, 2970 (XXVII) UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no, 12) A/C.6/L.897 UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by -- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C, 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1; A/C. 4/ -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972 -- UN: finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1091/Rev. 1 L.1025 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/ A/C. 3/L. 1976 L.1021 -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials -- youth: A/L.687 -- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1982 L. 1029/Rev. 1 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C, 0/L.885/Rev.2 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: STATES) implementation A/C, 1/L, 640 -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030 -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1027/Rev.1 -- NSGT: information to UN A/C.4/L.1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/ L.1022 -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L, 690 -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1020 UNMARRIED MOTHERS -- status -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1 Meeting records -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/ L.1029/Rev.1 -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1029/Rev.1 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- developing countries: -- Secretariat: staff: salaries and wages: education grant: increase (proposed) A/C.5/L.1096 Seychelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/ Rev. 1 L.1026
 - UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA, documents by (con-
 - -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence
 - -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence
 - -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C.4/L.1020
 - finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1094, L. 1103 finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1103 organs and subsidiary organs: members: travel and other expenses: review A/C.5/L.1104 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2

 - -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C, 4/L, 1016
 - -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

-- foreign officials and guests in: protection: legislation A/8968; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.883/Rev.1; *A/C.6/ SR. 1390, 1393; *GA res. 3033 (XXVII)

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, documents by

- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/L. 693;
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C.6/L.887
- -- narcotic drugs: control A/C.3/L.1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976 UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978
- -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970

- -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions
- -- UN Fund for Population Activities: administrative arrangements A/C.2/L.1283/Rev.1
- -- UNHCR: continuation A/C. 3/L. 1971
 - needs and aspirations A/8782/Add. 1: A/C. 3/L. 1981. respect for human rights A/8782/Add. 1
- United States Virgin Islands: See VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED

Universal Declaration of Human Rights: See HUMAN **RIGHTS:** Universal Declaration, 1948

UNIVERSAL POSTAL UNION -- activities *E/SR. 1821

- UNIVERSAL POSTAL UNION, documents by
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813

GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1943, 1944, 1946, 1947

- UPPER VOLTA, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: im-plementation A/C.3/L.1973/Rev.1
 - land-locked: special measures A/C. 2/L. 1261 least developed: special measures A/C. 2/L. 1260/ trained personnel: outflow A/C. 2/L. 1271/Rev. 1

UPPER VOLTA, documents by (continued) -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687 -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/L. 885/Rev. 2 & science and technology A/C. 3/L. 1992 -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1273/Rev.1 -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690 -- Secretariat: staff: composition A/C. 5/L. 1098/Rev. 1 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C.1/L.632/Rev.1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1256, L. 1263/Rev. 1, L. 1264 indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/ L.1266 URUGUAY, documents by -- crime: prevention A/C. 3/L. 1989/Rev. 1 -- human rights: Covenants, 1966: status A/C. 3/L. 1990 respect for; in armed conflicts A/L. 693/Add. 1; A/C.6/L.884/Rev.1 -- international civil service commn: establishment A/C. 5/L. 1099 -- ICJ: functions: review A/C.6/L.887 -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640 -- international trade: negotiations (GATT), 1973 (proposed) A/C.2/L.1273/Rev.1 -- journalists: protection in areas of armed conflict: convention (draft) A/L. 689 -- narcotic drugs: control A/C. 3/L. 1977 technical co-operation A/C. 3/L. 1976 UN programme A/C. 3/L. 1978 -- natural disasters: assistance: co-ordination A/C. 3/ L.1974/Rev.1 -- refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1970 -- religious intolerance: elimination: convention (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980 declaration (draft) A/C. 3/L. 1980 -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- States: & international organizations: representation: articles (draft) A/C. 6/L. 877 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1267/Rev.1, L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNDP: activities A/C.2/L.1263/Rev.1 indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C.2/ L.1262/Rev.1 -- UN Fund for Drug Abuse Control: finances: contributions A/C. 3/L. 1976 -- UNHCR: continuation A/C.3/L.1971

V

VENEGAS BORGES, PEDRO LUIS (Venezuela) -- biography E/5218

VENEZUELA, documents by

-- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640 VENEZUELA, documents by (continued) -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L. 1272/Rev. 1 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634 -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C.2/L.1274/Rev.2 -- UNDP: indicative planning figures: criteria: review A/C. 2/L. 1262/Rev. 1 -- UNIDO: & UNDP: co-operation A/C. 2/L. 1239/Rev. 1 -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982 VIAUD, MAURICE (France) -- tribute to *E/SR. 1831 VIET-NAM SITUATION Reports A/8702 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.2) SC. Report, 1971/1972 VIRGIN ISLANDS (BRITISH) -- self-government or independence Reports $\overline{A/89}55$ (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess. : 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records *A/PV.2110 GA, 27th sess.: *A/C.4/SR.2016,2017 VIRGIN ISLANDS (UNITED STATES) -- self-government or independence Reports A/8955 (Parts I, III) GA, 27th sess.: 4th Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 2984 (XXVII) Draft resolutions A/C.4/L.1025 Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2110 *A/C.4/2016,2017

W

WFP: <u>See</u> World Food Programme WHO: <u>See</u> World Health Organization WIPO: <u>See</u> World Intellectual Property Organization WMO: <u>See</u> World Meteorological Organization

WAR CRIMES

-- statutory limitation: non-applicability: Convention, 1968: implementation *A/C. 3/SR. 1966-1969

WAR CRIMINALS -- extradition *A/C.3/SR.1966-1969 -- punishment <u>Reports</u> <u>A/8939</u> GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report <u>Resolutions</u> *GA res.3020 (XXVII)

SUBJECT INDEX

WAR CRIMINALS (continued)

-- punishment (continued)

Other documents

A/C. 3/L. 1975 Byelorussian SSR and 2 other States. Draft principles of international co-operation in the punishment of war criminals Draft resolutions

A/C.3/L.1986

- Meeting records
 - GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2114

*A/C. 3/SR. 1946, 1964, 1966-1969

- Watercourses, International: See INTERNATIONAL WATER-COURSES
- Waterways, International: See INTERNATIONAL WATER-COURSES

WEAPONS

See also Disarmament

Nuclear weapons -- prohibition or restriction: rules of international law: study (proposed) A/8966; *A/PV.2114; A/C.6/L.885/ Rev. 2; *A/C. 6/SR. 1386, 1388, 1390, 1392, 1393; *GA res, 3032 (XXVII) financial implications A/8983

WEATHER

- See also Meteorology
- -- national services: development (proposed) E/5198; ESC res. 1728 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1)
- WEEK OF SOLIDARITY WITH COLONIAL PEOPLES OF SOUTHERN AFRICA AND GUINEA (BISSAU) AND CAPE VERDE FIGHTING FOR FREEDOM, INDE-PENDENCE AND EQUAL RIGHTS (25 May)
- -- observance *A/PV.2072,2078
- Western Asia: economic commin: See ECONOMIC COM MISSION FOR WESTERN ASIA

WOMEN

See also Commission on the Status of Women Equal pay for equal work International Women's Year, 1975 Unmarried mothers -- advancement: international action

> Resolutions *GA res. 3009 (XXVII)

```
Meeting records
GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2113
```

*A/C.3/SR.1943-1947

- -- advancement: technical co-operation *A/C. 3/SR, 1945 -- discrimination: elimination: Declaration, 1967: implementation
 - Resolutions *GA res. 3010 (XXVII)

```
Meeting records
```

```
GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1943-1945, 1947
-- discrimination: elimination:
```

- Declaration, 1967: implementation: information to UN: guidelines *A/C. 3/SR. 1946 Declaration, 1967; publicity *A/C, 3/SR, 1944
 - international instrument: preparation *A/C.3/ SR. 1944, 1946

WOMEN (continued) -- economic and social development, participation in *A/C. 3/SR. 1944-1947; *GA res. 3010 (XXVII) -- education *A/C. 3/SR. 1946 UNESCO activities *A/C. 3/SR. 1944 -- employment: in UN organizations A/8928, 8980; *A/PV. 2113; *A/C. 3/SR. 1935, 1944-1947; *A/C. 5/SR. 1545-1547: *GA res. 3007, 3009 (XXVII) in UN Secretariat A/8928; *A/C. 3/SR. 1943, 1944, 1946, 1947: A/C, 5/L, 1098/Rev. 1: *A/C, 5/ SR. 1541, 1542, 1544; *GA res. 3009 (XXVII) -- protection in armed conflicts *A/C. 3/SR. 1944, 1946 -- seminars *A/C. 3/SR. 1947 -- status Meeting records GA, 27th sess.: *A/C. 3/SR. 1947 ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR. 1823 -- status: in rural areas *A/C.3/SR.1943-1945 seminars *A/C. 3/SR. 1943. 1944 -- & UN Development Decade, 2nd: See United Nations Development Decade, 2nd: & women WORKING GROUP ON RATIONALIZATION -- establishment E/5198; *E/SR. 1837; ESC res. 1730 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no.1)

- WORKING GROUP ON THE FINANCING OF THE UNITED NATIONS RELIEF AND WORKS AGENCY FOR PAL-ESTINE REFUGEES IN THE NEAR EAST
- -- continuation; financial implications A/8920; *A/C.5/ SR. 1539
- -- work programme, 1972 A/8406/Add. 2 (GAOR, 26th sess., suppl. no.6B)
- -- work programme, 1973 A/8915; *A/PV. 2108; *GA res. 2963, 2964 (XXVII)

World Bank: See INTERNATIONAL BANK FOR RECON-STRUCTION AND DEVELOPMENT

World development day: See WORLD DEVELOPMENT IN-FORMATION DAY

WORLD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION DAY (24 Oct) Reports A/8824/Add.1 GA, 27th sess.: 2nd Cttee. Report A/8893 S-G. Report on dissemination of information and mobilization of public opinion

- relative to problems of trade and development
- Resolutions *GA res. 3038 (XXVII)
- Draft resolutions

```
A/C. 2/L. 1270
```

Meeting records

GA, 27th sess.: *A/PV.2115 *A/C. 2/SR. 1502, 1510

WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY (5 Jun)

- -- designation A/8901; *A/PV.2112; *A/C.2/SR.1479, 1480; *GA res. 2994 (XXVII)
- -- preparation: financial implications A/8708/Add. 23, 8972; A/C. 5/1491; *A/C. 5/SR. 1551

WORLD FOOD PROGRAMME See also Intergovernmental Committee of the World Food Programme Resolutions ESC, 53rd sess.; decision in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. $\overline{1}$ -- finances: budget cycle E/L. 1518; *E/SR. 1842 WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION -- activities E/5121; *E/SR. 1825 -- report to UN, 1972 E/5121(summary) WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZATION, documents by -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813 WORLD INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ORGANIZATION -- & UN E/5228 & Add. 1.2 WORLD INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY ORGANIZATION, documents by -- World Intellectual Property Organization: & UN E/5228 & Add. 1, 2 WORLD METEOROLOGICAL ORGANIZATION -- activities E/5198; ESC res. 1728 (LIII) in E/5209 (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 1) WORLD POPULATION CONFERENCE, 3rd, New York 1974 -- financial implications E/5221 -- organization Reports E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12) Population Commn, special sess., Aug 1972. Report E/5225 ESC, 53rd sess.: Economic Cttee. Report Other documents E/5221 S-G. Note on administrative and financial implications of the Conference Meeting records ESC, 53rd sess.: *E/SR.1845 -- participation of specialists E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12), 5225; *E/SR, 1845 WORLD POPULATION YEAR, 1974 -- financial implications E/5224 -- observance Reports E/5212 (E/CN. 9/270) (ESCOR, 53rd sess., suppl. no. 12) Population Commn, special sess., Aug 1972. Report Other documents E/5224 UN Fund for Population Activities. Note on financial implications of the World Population Year YEMEN, documents by

- -- developing countries: least developed: special measures $A/C,\,2/L,\,1260/Rev,\,1$
- -- force, threat or use of: renunciation $~A/L.\,676/Rev.\,1/~Add,\,2$
- -- ICJ: functions: review A/C. 6/L. 892

YEMEN, documents by (continued) -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640 -- nuclear weapons: prohibition A/L. 676/Rev. 1/Add. 2 -- SC: terms of reference: amendments (proposed) A/8847 -- terrorism: prevention A/C. 6/L. 869 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2 -- UN Volunteers: activities A/C. 2/L. 1257 YOKO, YAJEMBE (Zaire) -- biography E/5218 YOUTH See also Children -- economic and social development, participation in Reports A/8941 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 3/SR. 1966, 1970-1972 -- education *A/C. 3/SR. 1971, 1972 FAO activities *A/C. 3/SR. 1970 UNESCO activities *A/C. 3/SR. 1970 -- employment in UN organizations A/8941; *A/PV. 2114; A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1; *A/C. 3/SR. 1971, 1972; *GA res. 3024 (XXVII) -- national development, participation in Resolutions *GA res. 3022 (XXVII) GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 3/SR. 1970-1972 -- needs and aspirations Reports A/8782/Add. 1, 2 S-G. Report A/8782/Add. 3 S-G. Report containing comments received from Governments A/8941 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3022-3024 (XXVII) Other documents A/C. 3/L. 1984 Hungary and 3 other States. Amendments A/C. 3/L. 1991 Greece, Amendment Draft resolutions A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982, L. 1983/Rev. 1 Meeting records GA, 27th sess. : *A/PV. 2114 *A/C. 3/SR. 1966, 1970-1973 -- needs and aspirations: ad hoc advisory group (proposed) A/8941; *A/PV. 2114; *A/C. 3/SR. 1966, 1970-1972; *GA res. 3022 (XXVII) UN organizations: activities: co-ordination *A/C. 3/ SR. 1970 -- participation in social development A/8782/Add. 1, 2 -- respect for human rights Reports A/8782/Add. 1, 2 S-G. Report A/8941 GA, 27th sess.: 3rd Cttee. Report Resolutions *GA res. 3023 (XXVII) <u>Meeting records</u> GA, 27th sess. : *A/C. 3/SR. 1970-1972 -- seminars *A/C. 3/SR. 1970 -- UN programme A/8941: A/C.3/L.1981, L.1984, L.1991; *A/C. 3/SR, 1966, 1970-1972; *GA res. 3022 (XXVII)

YUGOSLAVIA, documents by

- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration. 1960: implementation A/C. 4/L. 1025 implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C. 4/ L.1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C.6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C.1/L.640
- -- International Year for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination, 1971 A/8813
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1
- -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030 -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/L.1022
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C, 4/L, 1029/Rev, 1
- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L.1029/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: composition A/C. 3/L. 1983/Rev. 1
- Sevchelles: self-government or independence A/C.4/_ _ L.1026
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1
- -- Sudanese refugees: assistance A/C. 3/L. 1972
- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1 -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence
- A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- United Nations: Charter: review A/8746/Add. 2 finances: contributions A/C. 5/L. 1103
- finances: review A/C. 5/L. 1103 -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UNDP: activities A/C. 2/L. 1256
- --- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
 - -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

7

ZAEFFERER DE GOYENECHE, ANA MARIA (Argentina) -- biography E/5218

ZAIRE

- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no.12)
- ZAIRE, documents by
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960; implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C. 4/L. 1024 implementation by international agencies A/C.4/
- L.1021 -- GA, 27th sess.: Members: representatives: credentials
- A/L. 687
- human rights: respect for: in armed conflicts A/C. 6/ L. 885/Rev. 2
- -- natural resources: permanent sovereignty A/C. 2/ L.1272/Rev.1
- -- NSGT:
 - information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C.4/L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690 -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Secretariat: staff: composition A/C. 5/L. 1098/Rev. 1
- -- shipping: liner conferences: code of conduct (draft) A/C. 2/L. 1248/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C. 1/L. 632/Rev. 1
- -- UNCDAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

ZAMBIA

- See also Portugal and Zambia
 - South Africa and Zambia
- -- refugees: assistance A/8712 (GAOR, 27th sess., suppl. no. 12)

ZAMBIA, documents by

- Antigua: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- colonial countries: independence: Declaration, 1960: implementation A/C. 3/L. 1973/Rev. 1; A/C. 4/ L. 1025
 - implementation: & foreign interests in Territories A/C.4/L.1024
 - implementation by international agencies A/C.4/L.1021
- -- Dominica: self-government or independence A/C, 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- GA, 27th sess. : Members: representatives: credentials A/L.687
- Grenada: self-government or independence A/C.4/L. 1029/Rev. 1
- international security: strengthening: Declaration, 1970: implementation A/C. 1/L. 640
- -- Middle East situation A/L. 686/Rev. 1 -- Namibia question A/C. 4/L. 1030
- -- Niue Island: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- NSGT: information to UN A/C. 4/L. 1023 study and training facilities to inhabitants A/C. 4/ L.1022
- -- OAU: co-operation with UN A/L. 690
- -- Papua New Guinea: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- St. Kitts-Nevis-Anguilla: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1029/Rev. 1

ZAMBIA, documents by (continued)

- -- St. Lucia: self-government or independence A/C. 4/ L. 1029/Rev. 1
- -- St. Vincent: self-government or independence A/C.4/L.1029/Rev.1
- -- sea-bed: peaceful uses A/C. 1/L. 634
- -- Seychelles: self-government or independence $~A/C.\,4/$ L. 1026
- -- Spanish Sahara: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1018/Rev. 1
- -- territorial sea: limitation: economic implications: study A/C, 1/L. 632/Rev. 1

ZAMBIA, documents by (continued)

- -- terrorism: prevention A/L. 696; A/C. 6/L. 880/Rev. 1
- -- Tokelau Islands: self-government or independence A/C. 4/L. 1027/Rev. 1
- -- TC: report, 1971/1972 A/C. 4/L. 1020
- -- UNCTAD, 3rd sess.: report A/C. 2/L. 1274/Rev. 2
- -- UN Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa A/C. 4/L. 1016
- -- UN Fund for Namibia A/C. 4/L. 1028
- -- youth: needs and aspirations A/C. 3/L. 1981, L. 1982

Zambia and South Africa: See SOUTH AFRICA and ZAMBIA

Bibliographical Series

(Continued from inside front cover)

Indexes to Proceedings

(continued)

_ ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL ____ TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL _____

No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U.S.*)	No.	SESSION	SALES No.	PRICE (\$U. S. *)
E. 1 ± 0 4 E. 5 E. 6 E. 7 E. 8 E. 9 E. 10 E. 11 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 12 E. 13 E. 14 E. 15 E. 16 E. 17 E. 18 E. 20 E. 21 E. 22 E. 22 E. 22 E. 23 E. 24 E. 25 E. 26 E. 32 E. 30 E. 31 E. 32 E. 33 E. 34 E. 35 E. 36 E. 37 E. 38 E. 39 E. 40 E. 41 E. 42 E. 43	Not issued 14th; 1st special - 1952 15th - 1953 16th - 1953 17th - 1954 18th - 1955 20th - 1955 21st - 1956 22nd - 1956 23rd - 1957 24th - 1957 24th - 1958 26th - 1958 26th - 1959 28th - 1959 29th - 1960 30th - 1960 31st - 1961 33rd - 1962 34th - 1962 35th - 1963 36th - 1963 37th - 1965 40th - 1966 41st - 1966 41st - 1968 45th - 1968 46th - 1969 47th - 1969 47th - 1970 50th - 1971 51st - 1971 52nd - 1972	53. I. 9 53. I. 23 54. I. 11 54. I. 16 55. I. 20 56. I. 11 56. I. 26 57. I. 8 57. I. 16 58. I. 5 58. I. 12 59. I. 8 59. I. 13 60. I. 5 60. I. 9 61. I. 5 61. I. 14 62. I. 10 62. I. 17 63. I. 12 63. I. 12 63. I. 15 64. I. 19 65. I. 21 65. I. 28 66. I. 11 66. I. 18 67. I. 10 67. I. 35 E. 68. I. 12 E. 68. I. 20 E. 69. I. 12 E. 70. I. 8 E. 70. I. 16 E. 71. I. 7 E. 71. I. 9 E. 71. I. 18 E. 72. I. 6 E. 73. I. 2	$\begin{array}{c} 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.30\\ 0.50\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.30\\ 0.25\\ 0.35\\ 0.50\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 0.75\\ 0.35\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.00\\ 1.50\\$	T. 1 \underline{to} 5 T. 6 T. 7 T. 8 T. 9 T. 10 T. 11 T. 12 T. 13 T. 14 T. 15 T. 16 T. 17 T. 18 T. 19 T. 20 T. 21 T. 22 T. 23 T. 24 T. 25 T. 26 T. 27 T. 28 T. 30 T. 31 T. 32 T. 33	Not issued 11th - 1952 12th - 1953 13th - 1954 14th - 1955 16th - 1955 17th; 5th special - 1955/56 18th - 1956 19th; 6th special - 1957 20th - 1957 21st; 7th special - 1957/58 22nd; 8th and 9th special - 1958 23rd - 1959 24th - 1959 25th; 10th special - 1961 28th and 29th - 1962 30th - 1963 31st - 1964 32nd; 12th special - 1965 33rd - 1966 34th; 13th special - 1967 35th - 1968 36th - 1970 38th - 1971 39th - 1972	53. I. 17 54. I.12 54. I.24 55. I. 31 55. I. 21 55. I. 31 56. I. 27 57. I. 2 57. I. 19 57. I. 16 58. I. 8 59. I. 4 59. I. 4 59. I. 11 59. I. 11 59. I. 18 60. I. 4 61. I. 2 62. I. 5 63. I. 3 63. I. 32 64. I. 23 65. I. 7 66. I. 29 E. 68. I. 6 E. 69. I. 5 E. 70. I. 2 E. 71. I. 17 E. 72. I. 18	0. 25 0. 25 0. 25 0. 25 0. 25 0. 25 0. 20 0. 25 0. 20 0. 25 0. 30 0. 25 0. 30 0. 25 0. 30 0. 25 0. 30 0. 25 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 35 0. 50 0. 50 0. 50

*Or equivalent in other currencies.

HOW TO OBTAIN UNITED NATIONS PUBLICATIONS

United Nations publications may be obtained from bookstores and distributars throughout the world. Consult your bookstare or write to: United Nations, Sales Section, New York or Geneva.

COMMENT SE PROCURER LES PUBLICATIONS DES NATIONS UNIES

Les publications des Nations Unies sont en vente dans les librairies et les agences dépositaires du monde entier. Informez-vous auprès de votre librairie au adressez-vous à: Nations Unies, Section des ventes, New York au Genève.

КАК ПОЛУЧИТЬ ИЗДАНИЯ ОРГАНИЗАЦИИ ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫХ НАЦИЙ

Падания Организации Объединенных Паций можно купить в книжных магазинах и агентствах во всех районах мира. Наводите справки об изданиях в вашем книжном магазине или пишите по адресу: Организация Объединенных Паций. Секция по продаже изданий, Нью-Йорк или Женева.

COMO CONSEGUIR PUBLICACIONES DE LAS NACIONES UNIDAS

Las publicacianes de las Naciones Unidos están en venta en librerías y casas distribuidoras en todos partes del mundo. Consulte a su librero o diríjase o: Naciones Unidos, Sección de Ventas, Nueva York o Ginebro.